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- P R O C E E D L N G S  - - - - - - _ _ _  
COMMISSIONER CLARK: We'll call the hearing back 

to order. Commissioner Garcia, you probably don't 

know and maybe the other Commissioners here don't 

know, that we had a request from Representative Tom 

Feeney to make some remarks, and rather than making 

him wait to go through what we have left of the 

technical hearing, we're going to go ahead and take 

his testimony, and we'll begin that now. 

Representative Feeney, I do need to swear you 

in. So if you would stand and raise your right hand. 

In this matter before the Public Service 

Commission, do you swear to tell the truth, the whole 

truth and nothing but the truth? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: I do. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Sit down. Would you go 

ahead and give us the testimony you'd like us to 

consider in this case? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Yes, thank you very much, 

Madam Chairman, I'm sure now that you've got me sworn 

in, there are a lot of people that would like to be 

here to ask questions, but I appreciate the indulgence 

of the Commission in allowing me to testify after the 

formal public hearings are over. Some of you may know 

that I recently was elected to represent District 33 
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and have served now approximately 35 days, so if 

you'll excuse my tardiness in getting to you. 

I'm here primarily to address the concerns of 

constituents of mine in the Chuluota area that will be 

adversely my affected if one of - -  if either of two 

things happen, and especially if both of those things 

happen; and that is, if a significant rate increase is 

granted to the Southern States Utilities in the first 

place; and in the second place, if we move away from 

uniform rates that were adopted by the Commission 

prior to 1992. 

And I want to ask you to consider the impact of 

your decisions, and I'm not completely familiar with 

the intricacies of your work and the flexibility in 

terms of what you are permitted to consider, so you'll 

forgive me if I address briefly some collateral issues 

that may or may not be relevant to the specific 

decision you have to make. But I would like you to 

consider some of the impact of the decisions that you 

may make in terms of the effect it would have on 

individuals in Chuluota and the community as a whole. 

I will say that in my brief review of the record, and 

I'm not an expert on the details of the past 20, 25 

years in terms of what has happened to the utility in 

Chuluota, but it appears that the original developer 

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (904) 385-5501 
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may have low balled the estimates of costs, possibly 

may have overestimated the usership out there. I 

think there is only about a 66-percent ratio of used 

to useful list (phonetics). You've got about 650 lots 

out there as I understand it that are being served by 

the utility, whereas the original estimate was 

somewhere around 11 hundred or a thousand and 50 or 

so, so you've got a lot of potential customers that 

the original developer took into account that just 

aren't there, and that has an impact on the costs. 

Additionally, I think it's probably important to 

consider when the system was purchased by Southern 

States Utilities it had some apparently - -  from what 

I've been told, and this is all hearsay from my 

perspective - -  apparently some significant problems in 

terms of old age, in terms of technical and mechanical 

difficulties so that the system didn't operate very 

well at the time that it was purchased. 

Those are things, all things that, candidly, my 

constituents couldn't very well protect themselves 

from. They were not in a very good position to either 

know much about those problems or do much about those 

problems. 

Prior to the 1 9 9 2  case, based on the number of 

customers and based on an estimated use of six 
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thousand gallons per day, and I'll tell you right up 

front that my understanding is that the average usage 

is about 71 hundred gallons per day, but in talking to 

Jack Shreeve, he thinks it's easier to use a model 

that he can apply across the board, so much of my 

numbers come from Jack and his office. If the average 

usage was six thousand gallons per day, then as of the 

1992 situation there was a total revenue out there to 

Southern States Utilities of about 138 thousand 

dollars. I€ we use the same assumptions and if we 

grant the increase that is requested by Southern 

States Utilities and if we stay with uniform rates, 

their revenue would increase from 138 thousand prior 

to the '92 case to approximately 753 thousand in that 

year. Now the increase actually is greater than that 

because remember the usage is greater than the 

assumption that I gave you. 

And I recognize that there are problems with that 

specific area and the system out there that need to be 

corrected, and I recognize that those costs have to be 

passed on to somebody. They either have to be eaten 

by Southern States Utilities or they have to be borne 

disproportionately by my constituents or they have to 

be borne uniformly throughout, and of course that's 

the decision that you are stuck making. 
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I won't pretend to understand a l l  of the 

intricacies of what goes into your decision about the 

across-the-board rate increases, and I know that those 

decisions are affected by a lot more than what happens 

in the Chuluota area. But I would point out that with 

respect to this specific area that I have tried to do 

some quick study on, that that is a pretty significant 

increase from 138 thousand dollars in revenue to 

approximately 753 thousand dollars in revenue. 

I did want to address the, probably the more 

important long-term problem from the standpoint of the 

Chuluota residents, and that is the question of 

whether we have uniform rates, modified uniform rates 

or the stand-alone rates. I can tell you that under 

the same assumptions that I just talked about, that 

the average ratepayer that was on both water and waste 

water, prior to the 1992 case in Chuluota, was paying 

approximately for total about 41 dollars and 51 cents 

per month. I can tell you that if you move to the 

stand-alone rates and if you grant the increases, 

based on those assumptions, that the average rate - -  

the average customer would be paying instead of 41 

dollars per month about 316 dollars per month. That 

amounts to about a 670-percent increase in about four 

years time. 
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And remember that I've told you that the 

assumptions that we are using from Jack's office are 

wrong. The actual costs will be more than 316 dollars 

per month because the average user is using 71 hundred 

gallons plus instead of six thousand that we used in 

our assumption. 

I think it probably bears some relevance to your 

decision to note that in Chuluota most folks pay on 

their mortgages or if they are a tenant about 250 to 

four hundred dollars a month for their living 

expenses, either through a mortgage or for a lease so 

that when you - -  and the reason they do that is not 

because they have been able to afford to buy down the 

equity in a very expensive home, it's because those 

homes are relatively inexpensive and because that is 

all they can afford. So that if you take those payers 

from 41 dollars and 51 cents per month to over 316 

dollars per month what you are doing in my estimate is 

probably destroying a community. 

going to have tenants move out en masse. You are 

probably going to have mortgage foreclosures en 

masse. 

economically, if not in actuality, a ghost town out 

there. 

You are probably 

You are probably going to basically have 

And I would point out with respect to your 
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decisions in terms of what type of rate situation you 

are going to adopt, that if something like that would 

happen, theoretically it could happen based on the 

rates that you adopt and how you would apply them, 

then what you will end up with is a situation where 

Southern States Utilities or somebody is going to lose 

a dramatic amount of customers. You are going to, 

this is not going to benefit anybody to adopt rates 

that nobody is going to be able to pay out there. 

Who would bear the cost of that? I think 

ultimately that cost would be borne uniformly 

throughout the state. And maybe that is just a 

hypothetical, but I think it points out the fact that 

with respect to this utility, much like electricity or 

telephone or cable, or for that matter, what amounts 

to a federal utility, the United States Postal 

Service, that really these costs are borne uniformly. 

I think the resource that we are talking about when we 

supply water to people throughout the State of Florida 

is a statewide resource. I mean the water belongs to 

all of us, and I would argue that maybe those things 

ought to be considered as you determine exactly how 

you are going to apply those rates. 

I recognize that the Commission tried to adopt 

uniform rates prior to 1992, and it was basically a 
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court order that, as I understood it, indicated that 

there was not sufficient evidence in the record to 

justify the uniform rates to uphold your original 

decision. In talking to Tracy Smith and other folks 

at Southern States Utilities, they have told me that 

they feel there is more than ample evidence now in the 

record. I think that Tracy told me that the paperwork 

that has been provided as a part of this rate case and 

others, would exceed the height of the Empire State 

Building if stacked on end. And he indicates that 

there is now more than ample evidence to justify the 

uniform rates so that I think that the Commission 

would be very well justified in going back to its 

original decision now and hopefully that the evidence 

is more than sufficient to withstand any court 

challenge. 

With that I would basically, you know, be happy 

to answer questions of the Commission. I obviously 

don't have any technical expertise or background, but 

I can tell you that the impact of adopting the rate 

increase that has been asked for, and on top of that 

going to stand-alone rates, or for that matter 

modified stand-alone rates, would be devastating to 

this community, and I understand several other 

communities throughout the state, devastating in a 
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very real way that people would be forced to move out 

of their homes, people would be forced to quit paying 

on their leases, and probably even worse, forced to 

quit paying on their mortgages; and that wouldn't help 

any of the customers of any utility in the State of 

Florida. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Thank you, Representative 

Feeney. What we usually do is go through the parties 

and see if they have any questions and then the 

commissioners have questions. 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: No, thank you, Representative Feeney, 

I have no questions. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Mr. Jacobs. 

MR. JACOBS: Representative Feeney, I'm one of 

the ones that has looked forward to having you under 

oath as well, all of the years I've known you. And I 

appreciate very much your being here, and I understand 

full well why you are here, and I hear your plea, and 

I think it's certainly a well-meaning plea on your 

part. What you say is true. It would be devastating 

to these people if this occurs. And I would tell you 

up front that I'm on the other side of the uniform 

rate issue, but I think we are on the same side on 

this issue. 
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Isn't it true, Representative Feeney, that the 

problem is not necessarily the methodology of rate 

structure as it is the amount of rates charged the 

people. In other words, they don't care what the rate 

structure is, all they care about is the amount, isn't 

that correct? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Well, Mr. Jacobs, that is 

true. To any given customer, it's how his pocketbook 

is hit is the most immediate concern. But in fairness 

I would say that as a policy maker I have an interest 

in seeing to it that the utilities in the State of 

Florida are both solvent and hopefully making a profit 

as they provide the appropriate quantity and quality 

of whatever utility they have to provide. However, 

those profits should not be received if there are 

errors or mistakes or negligence on the part of the 

utility that the customers could not have defended 

themselves from. 

MR. JACOBS: All right. And I guess that goes 

to my second question then. In other words, SSU 

bought this utility company knowing full well that it 

didn't operate well, knowing full well that the 

original owner or constructor of the utility, had over 

built, perhaps, or under built. In other words, he 

made some errors, and they bought these errors, and 

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (904) 385-5501 



c 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1 0  

11 

1 2  

1 3  

1 4  

15 

1 6  

17  

1 8  

1 9  

2 0  

2 1  

2 2  

23 

2 4  

25  

14 

they bought - -  and you realize that they had the 

chance to know all of these things before they 

purchased the utility and so now they are coming here; 

and isn't it true that it's not really the Public 

Service Commission's duty to bail them out as much as 

it is for the utility company to be discerning in 

purchasing these utility companies? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Madam Chairman, I ' m  going to pose 

an objection. The question assumes facts that are not 

in evidence. I wouldn't have any objection to the 

question if Mr. Jacobs simply rephrased the question 

to say if it's true that SSU knew that Chuluota was in 

a bad state or over built. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Jacobs. 

MR. JACOBS: Well, I don't mind rephrasing it. 

Representative Feeney, you stated in your opening 

remarks that when SSU bought it that they understood 

or should have understood that the thing didn't 

operate well. Isn't it true that they have 

responsibility to when they purchase these utility 

companies to understand all those things when they buy 

it and not necessarily look to the Public Service 

Commission to bail them out for making a bad 

investment? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Mr. Jacobs, if I took a 
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position on whether or not Southern States Utilities 

knew there were some problems out there or whether 

they should have known, I didn't intend to. But I did 

take the position that my constituents were in the 

worst position to know whether or not there were 

problems and to protect themselves, that certainly 

Southern States Utilities was in a better position 

when they purchased the utility out there than any of 

my constituents, and so I don't know what they knew or 

for that matter what they should have known. 

But I will - -  to answer your hypothetical 

question, if they knew there were problems out there 

in terms of policy, whether or not people throughout 

the State of Florida or in certain areas ought to bail 

them out from errors or mistakes that they made in 

their due diligence, my answer would be probably not. 

MR. JACOBS: Thank you very much, Representative 

Feeney. Nice to see you this morning. Thank you, 

Madam Chairman. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Twomey. 

MR. TwOMEY: Yes, ma'am, just a couple. 

Good morning, sir. You just told Mr. Jacobs, 

Representative Feeney, if I heard you correctly, that 

your constituents were in the worst position to 

understand the circumstances of the mechanical or 
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condition of their system serving them, right? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Well, certainly with 

respect to the buy out and the change over of 

operations and plans for upgrades and things like 

that, yes. 

MR. TWOMEY: Right. And by worst you meant, did 

you not, worst vis a vis SSU, right? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Also with respect to the 

original developer may bear some fault here. The 

Public Service Commission obviously oversees the 

acquisition of utilities, so there were a lot of 

players, including Southern States Utilities, that had 

a chance to discover some of the problems out there 

and may have been aware of them, I don't know, but my 

constituents were not in a position to do that. 

MR. TWOMEY: Yes, sir. But would you agree with 

me that your constituents were in a much better 

condition or a position to understand the 

circumstances surrounding the operation of the 

Chuluota water and wastewater facilities than - -  that 

is, your constituents that live there and are served 

by those systems, they were in a much better position 

to understand the situation than my clients who don't 

even live in your district? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: As a practical matter, I 
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would say probably not. You know, I think that very 

few people when they sign a lease or sign a mortgage 

hire an accountant or somebody versed in the 

machinations of utility solvency to go down and 

determine whether or not the rate is likely to 

increase tenfold because of some problems. As a 

practical matter, you know, I ' m  a real estate attorney 

that does closings, it just doesn't happen. 

MR. TWOMEY: I see. Now would you agree with me, 

sir, that the Chuluota community might thrive a little 

better, might sustain itself economically a little 

better in terms of the number of residents and so 

forth if we were to require my clients to help your 

constituents there help pay their mortgages? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: If your clients are 

willing to subsidize the mortgage cost, we would 

probably be happy to receive the subsidy. 

MR. TWOMEY: Sure, because it would help them out 

economically, right? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Yes, sir. 

MR. TWOMEY: Okay. Now do you understand, sir, 

the mechanics of the uniform rate says they are 

applied in this case to understand that there are 

straight out economic subsidies that will flow from 

one group of customers to another group of customers 
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if the Commission approves uniform rates? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Yes, in the same sense 

that, again, the post office subsidizes rural 

deliveries and electric utilities, cable TV and 

phone. In that sense, I understand that. 

MR. TWOMEY: Okay. Now, so what is the 

difference if any, Representative Feeney, between 

requiring my clients who are not your constituents to 

pay subsidies to support your constituents' water and 

sewer service and forcing them to support the mortgage 

payments or the grocery bills of your constituents? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Well, the difference as I 

see it, and there may be others that I'm j u s t  not 

smart enough to articulate, is that when my clients 

purchase a home in Chuluota they can probably go to a 

hundred or two hundred potential underwriters of 

mortgages, but there is really only one utility as a 

practical matter they can go to, and that would be 

true of any of their utilities, and that's why it's a 

utility. And that's why instead of the market 

determining what mortgage rates are at any given time 

that we have a Public Service Commission that oversees 

rates, that oversees excessibility. And if there were 

five different utilities out there providing water and 

wastewater, I would say that it's probably more akin 
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to the mortgage shopping situation, but as a utility 

it's just not in my view. 

MR. TWOMEY: Okay, sir. Now one of my clients, 

Mr. Bud Hansen who lives in Sugarmill Woods, filed 

testimony in this case earlier in the proceedings and 

gave it. And part of his testimony was to the effect 

that people living in subsidized, federally subsidized 

housing at a place called Homosassa Commons, which is 

served by Southern States Utilities and who are by 

definition, essentially, receiving income support, 

would, if uniform rates were adopted, have to pay 

subsidies to other systems around the state, including 

your constituents. Now if that in fact is true, if 

you take that as being true, does that in any way 

change - -  that is to say, if people living on welfare, 

income support, have to pay subsidies to your 

constituents, does that change your view about the 

properness of uniform rates? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: NO, it really doesn't 

because if the analogies that I have used hold true, 

those same folks, because they live in an urbanized 

area where it's easy to get mail service to, are 

subsidizing rural people with the costs of, you know, 

mail delivery for example. And so I would say that if 

the analogies that I have used hold true that it 
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probably doesn't change my thought pattern. And by 

the way, I do believe I have constituents that would 

pay more under a uniform rate increase: I'm prepared 

to go explain to them why I have come here today. 

MR. TWOMEY: I see. Now last line here, are you 

aware that there are something in excess of six 

hundred water customers at Chuluota but something just 

a little in excess of a hundred sewer customers there? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: My numbers are roughly 

682 for water and 138 for sewer. 

MR. TWOMEY: Okay. Does it - -  and do you 

recognize then that the people that are water 

customers there, under this uniform rate system if 

it's applied as the Utility has requested, that your 

constituents who have water service only won't be 

paying any support to the, your constituents that have 

the sewer service? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Perhaps I don't 

understand the question, but the answer would be, no, 

I don't understand. Could you - -  

MR. TWOMEY: Well, here is the point, do you 

understand that there is no - -  there are no subsidies 

flowing from the customers that have just water to the 

customers that have water and sewer? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: I think I understand that 
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the rate allocation is separate €or water and sewer, 

yes, sir. 

MR. TWOMEY: okay. And that, therefore, that - -  

And you understand, do you not, that the major 

increase by far if the company gets the rates it's 

requesting in this case will be to the sewer 

customers? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: I understand. 

MR. TWOMEY: Okay. So my question is, doesn't it 

strike you as odd that the company through its present 

request is asking my clients, who live a great 

distance for the most part around the state from 

Chuluota, to support the sewer customers at Chuluota 

and yet they are not asking their very neighbors, your 

constituents who live next door but have water service 

only? Doesn't that strike you as odd? 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Well, again, if the 

Public Service Commission decides one day, or if the 

legislature decides to cross subsidize, to sort of 

follow on the train of thought, then maybe it would be 

appropriate to factor all of the utilities and costs, 

et cetera. But for the time being, my understanding 

is that these items are treated separately; and so 

that given the parameters of the current structure, 

no, I don't find it odd. 
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MR. TWOMEY: Okay. That's all I have. Thank 

you. 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Hoffman. 

MR. HOFFMAN: I have no questions. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Staff. 

MS. CAPELESS: Staff has no questions. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Commissioners. 

(NO RESPONSE) 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Representative Feeney, we 

don't have any further questions for you. Thank you 

very much for making the trip up here today to give us 

your testimony in this matter. 

REPRESENTATIVE FEENEY: Thank you. I have 

enjoyed it. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Now Mr. Hoffman, I believe 

we need to call Mr. Ludsen back to the stand. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: And he has been sworn in. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Many times I'm sure. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Madam Chairman, as 1 understand 

where we are this morning, we are proceeding as though 

we are continuing from where we last stopped - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: That's correct. 
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MR. HOFFMAN: - -  in this rate case with 

Mr. Ludsen on the stand. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Yes. 

MR. HOFFMAN: With your permission, I would ask 

for the opportunity to ask two or three questions 

which would allow Mr. Ludsen to authenticate the 

late-filed exhibits concerning rate case expense and 

provide a summary of what has been filed. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Go ahead, 

Mr. Hoffman. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Thank you. 

* * * * 
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Whereupon, 

FORREST LUDSEN 

was called as a witness by the Southern States Utilities 

and, after having been previously sworn, was examined and 

testified as follows: 

EXAMINATION 

BY MR. HOFFMAN: 

Q Good morning, Mr. Ludsen. 

A Good morning. 

Q Are you here today to sponsor Southern States' 

Late-filed Exhibits 255, 255A and 255B? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q Were these late-filed exhibits prepared by you or 

under your direction and supervision? 

A Yes. 

Q Could you please explain to the Commission what 

is contained in each of these late-filed exhibits? 

A Exhibit, Late-filed Exhibit Number 255 contains 

invoices and estimates through the end of March. 

Late-filed Exhibit 255A contains the latest estimates and 

invoices through the end of April. And Late-filed Exhibit 

255B contains a revision to 255A for  one single item, which 

is the legal expenses for the Rutledge, Encenia firm, and 

it contains an increase in the estimated cost for that firm 
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of 75 thousand dollars. 

MS. CAPELESS: Madam Chairman, staff objects to 

the identification of Exhibits 255A and B to the 

extent that that will open the door for parties to 

cross examine on those exhibits because the Utility 

filed them beyond the deadline for late-filed 

exhibits, which was May 24th. Exhibit 25519 was filed 

on May 28th, three days ago. Exhibit 255B was filed 

this morning. 

Volume 43 of the hearing transcript clearly 

reflects that May 24th was the established deadline 

for late-filed exhibits. So we will object to having 

those exhibits entered into the record at the 

appropriate time, but it would be unnecessary and 

wasteful to permit parties to cross examine the 

witness on these exhibits if they are not entered 

because they were filed past the deadline. 

Moreover, the hearing was noticed to be held 

regarding Late-filed Exhibit Number 255 which was 

already identified at the hearing. This continuation 

of hearing was not noticed to be held regarding any 

updates filed thereto and particularly not updates 

that were filed beyond the deadline for late-filed 

exhibits . 
COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Hoffman. 
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MR. HOFFMAN: Madam Chairman, what we are 

attempting to do through these late-filed exhibits, 

and specifically with respect to 255A and 255B, is 

provide the Commission with the latest most accurate 

information possible. 

obligation to do that anyway. No party has been 

prejudiced because these exhibits have been provided 

to the parties and they have an opportunity to cross 

examine Mr. Ludsen on those exhibits today. So it's 

the type of information that would ultimately be 

provided to the Commission anyway. 

We are under continuing 

We provided the information in 255A once it 

became available and we were able to put together the 

revised estimates. That did not occur until after the 

initial Late-filed Exhibit 255 was filed. So we filed 

the Exhibit 255A providing the revised estimates and 

updated invoices just as soon as we reasonably could 

once the information became available. All that 

Exhibit 255B does is correct the revised estimate for 

the Rutledge, Encenia firm. 

MS. CAPELESS: Madam Chairman, we would encourage 

you to enforce the late-filed exhibit deadline. That 

deadline was not established arbitrarily, otherwise we 

could conceivably conduct continuations of this 

hearing ad infinitum. The prejudice comes in in the 
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Same way that it came in at the end of the last 

hearing, which was that we have not even had time to 

go through these. Exhibits 255A encompasses close to 

six hundred pages worth of materials. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Was that filed within the 

late-filed exhibit deadline? 

MS. CAPELESS: No, ma'am, it was not. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Mr. Jacobs. 

MR. JACOBS: And I'm certainly in favor of 

lawyers getting paid, it's one of my favorite things, 

but I just want as a still small voice kind of in the 

wilderness just to tell you that - -  

COMMISSIONER GARCIA: Mr. Jacobs, could you speak 

up please? I can barely hear you. 

MR. JACOBS: All right. Is this thing on? 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Yeah, but Joe is having a 

problem with you. 

MR. JACOBS: You are so far away. But anyway, I 

just submit to you that we - -  in my office, 

this I guess Wednesday at sometime. 

office, and I was in mediation in Jacksonville all day 

yesterday and really hadn't seen it until Mr. Hoffman 

gave me his copy to look at at about ten o'clock. 

again, it may be nothing in there that I would object 

to, but I just really haven't had the opportunity to 

I received 

I was out of the 

And 
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do that. And I know at the last, whenever we had the 

last hearing, and this was done at nine o'clock at 

night, I didn't get those exhibits until like the next 

week, and so I kind of join with staff in that 

ob j ec t ion. 

Again, it's - -  and again, I wouldn't say that 

there is something there that necessarily I'm going to 

be against, I just haven't had a chance to adequately 

go through it. And for the protection of my own 

clients, I feel a bit inadequate to represent them not 

having had the opportunity to look it over. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Mr. Beck, are you 

going to object to the introduction of those? 

MR. BECK: I would join staff. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. BECK: It's like a replay of what we had la 

time . 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Twomey. 

MR. TWOMEY: Madam Chairman, Commissioners, I 

have a little bit of a problem here trying to figure 

out which one is which, but let me make this 

t 

observation. The problem I have is that the company 

is going to ask for X millions of dollars in rate-case 

expense. I ' m  not sure exactly how many hundreds of 

thousands more is justified, if you will, by what they 
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have just filed in the last couple of days. I have 

truly got it confused, but they're - -  One of the 

problems I have is that just because they don't have 

these invoices in the record doesn't necessarily mean 

that someone is going to deny them that money, and so 

I've got some questions I want to ask them. I hate to 

be, you know, throw cold water on this thing, but I've 

got some questions I wanted to ask them about some of 

their expenditures, and I don't know which one is 

which. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Mr. Hoffman, you have 

referred to them as 55A and B. I have no such 

exhibits. I have identified 255. There has to be an 

end to the evidence at some point, and I am not going 

to allow 255A or 255B to be introduced as evidence. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Madam Chairman, if I could just 

state for the record, what is typically - -  the typical 

practice in a rate case is to provide a late-filed, is 

that a late-filed exhibit is submitted into the record 

addressing estimates for rate case expense with 

attached invoices. There is no opportunity for cross 

examination. What we have done in this case, because 

of the circumstances that we found ourselves in at the 

end of the hearing, was we set aside this day for a 

hearing. So what we have done in this case is still 
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above and beyond the typical practice of the 

Commission. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Well, Mr. Hoffman, my 

difficulty is that at that hearing it was represented 

that this was the rate-case expense up to this point, 

which we either identify as a late-filed exhibit or 

when the witness comes to the stand they identify it 

as the exhibit showing the rate case expense up until 

that point. 

Realizing that it was a large document and people 

needed time to review it, we set aside this hearing. 

At no point was I given any forewarning that there 

would be a further late-filed exhibit or a request for 

a further late-filed exhibit on this point. And to 

that extent, I feel that if you had known you wanted 

to update it, you should have put us on notice that 

you wanted to update it. AS far as I'm concerned, 255 

is the exhibit on rate-case expense, and it was filed 

at that time, and no request for a further late-filed 

exhibit was made at that time. So to that extent, I'm 

just identifying 255. If you want them identified for 

purposes of preserving an objection on the record, 

I'll be happy to do that. 

MR. HOFFMAN: We would so ask, Madam Chairman. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: All right. Then let's 

I 
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identify what you have identified as 255A as 257, and 

255B will be 258, okay? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Thank you. 

MS. CAPELESS: Madam Chairman, is there a 256? 

COMMISSIONER JACKSON: Let me ask a question. 

MS. CAPELESS: Pardon me. Do we have an Exhibit 

Number 256? 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Yes, that is a late-filed 

exhibit, Beacon Hills education information for lead 

testing and test results. 

MS. CAPELESS: Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER JACKSON: Can I ask a question on 

these? 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Yes, ma'am. 

COMMISSIONER JACKSON: Just so I won't get these 

exhibits confused, the 255A which was not admitted and 

255B, those included information for the month of May, 

is that what you were trying to update? Because I 

want to pull them out. 

MR. HOFFMAN: We were updating the revised 

estimates that were in 255. 

COMMISSIONER JACKSON: And the revised estimates 

went up to the end of April? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am. 

COMMISSIONER JACKSON: So it would be the three 
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or four weeks in May. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am, so 255A was just more 

recent information. 

COMMISSIONER JACKSON: Got you. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Okay. 

COMMISSIONER JACKSON: Let me for my edification, 

how does that get in? Does it get in, or do they just 

update it but not through - -  When do they update 

that? 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Maybe we could get 

clarification from staff. It's my understanding that 

in rate cases, water and sewer rate cases, it's either 

brought to the final hearing and identified as an 

exhibit, or a late-filed exhibit is requested and 

identified by the company. That was not done in this 

case. 

COMMISSIONER JACKSON: I see. Got you. 

MS. CAPELESS: That is my understanding as well. 

And the majority of time that rate case expense, 

including an estimate to complete, 

before the hearing. 

is prefiled shortly 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: And that's what 255 should 

have included, was the estimate? 

MS. CAPELESS: Yes, ma'am. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Right. 
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MR. HOFFMAN: Well, Madam Chairman, just for the 

record, 255 does include the estimate. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Thank you, 

Mr. Hoffman. Do you need to go further now? 

BY MR. HOFFMAN: 

Q Mr. Ludsen, do you have any further comments with 

respect to Exhibit 255? 

A NO. 

MR. HOFFMAN: He is available for cross. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Thank you, Madam Chairman. 

EXAM INAT I ON 

BY MR. BECK: 

Q Good morning, Mr. Ludsen. 

A Good morning. 

Q I would like to start off asking you some 

questions about the legal fees that your company incurred 

and that you want the customers to pay for. First of all, 

you are not a lawyer are you? 

A NO. 

Q Are you a certified paralegal? 

A No. 

Q Have you been to law school? 

A No. 

Q Have you ever worked for a law f i r  ? 
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A No. 

Q Are you familiar with the procedure used by 

courts to determine reasonable attorneys' fees? 

A No. 

Q Have you ever testified in a court about 

reasonable attorneys' fees? 

A No. 

Q Have you reviewed the files of the law firms 

whose bills you want customers to pay? 

A No. 

Q Could you turn to Volume IV of Exhibit 255? 

(WITNESS COMPLIED) 

Q Now I have a small package. Is that what you 

have for that? It does not have numbered pages? 

A Yes. 

Q Okay. Could you turn to the fourth page after 

the cover? 

(WITNESS COMPLIED) 

A Okay. 

Q And does this page show various information about 

the GIGA rate case in the uniform rate docket? 

A Yes. 

Q I want to make sure we are talking off the same 

piece of paper. 

A Yes, it's titled Appendix 426A at the top. 
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Q I ' m  sorry, could you repeat that? 

A It's titled Forest L. Ludsen, Appendix 426A at 

the top of the page in the left-hand corner. Is that the 

same page? 

Q Okay. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Ludsen, it's 

particularly important that you speak up because I 

think Commissioner Garcia needs us to speak loudly to 

hear us in Miami. 

Q I would like to refer you to the portion of that 

page that has some figures concerning the Docket Number 

920199-WS. 

A Yes. 

Q That is your prior rate case, is it not? 

A That's correct. 

Q And on there you list actual appeals cost to date 

of 284 thousand 231 dollars; is that right? 

A That's correct. 

Q And then you have an estimate - -  Let me ask you 

first of all, cost to date, that would be as of March 31st, 

1996; is that right? 

A Yes. 

24 

25 

23 

to various law firms for the appeal of your last rate 

case? 

Q And that's the amount the company actually paid 

I 
C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (904) 385-5501 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

36 

A Yes. 

Q And then in addition to that you have estimated 

additional appeal costs of 175 thousand dollars? 

A That's correct. 

Q And so the amount, if I'm looking at that 

correctly, the amount that you want ratepayers to pay for 

your appeal of the last rate case is 459 thousand 231 

dollars; is that right? 

A Would you repeat the number? 

Q 459 thousand 231 dollars. In other words, the 

sum of the 284 thousand 231 dollars you say you have 

actually spent, plus the extra additional cost you estimate 

of 175 thousand dollars. 

A Yes, that's the total for legal fees. They are 

not necessarily all appeal costs. Some of those costs are 

related to reconsideration, and they are related to - -  

obviously they are related to the appeal and the issue on 

the refund. 

Q I ' m  not understanding you. Are you telling me 

that where it says actual appeal costs to date it doesn't 

mean appeal costs? 

A Well, it is appeals costs, yes. 

Q But it includes reconsideration? 

A It could include some of the reconsideration cost 

at the end of the year too. 
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Q But these are all legal fees? 

A Yes. 

Q And they are all post issuance of the final order 

in your last rate case; is that right? 

A That's correct. 

Q And the amount is approximately 459 thousand 

dollars of these costs subsequent to the final order 

that you want customers to pay? 

A That's correct. 

Q HOW many law firms have you had work on the 

appeals that make up this 459 thousand dollars? 

A We have had - -  I know of three that we've had. 

Q Could you identify those three firms? 

(WITNESS REVIEWED DOCUMENTS) 

A There is Messer, Vickers, and those costs related 

I believe to when Mr. Hoffman was with Messer, Vickers; and 

then there is Rutledge, Encenia. There is Cullen and 

Dykman, and there is the Greenberg firm. 

Q Could you divide the 459-thousand-dollar figure 

to give us a rough idea of how much of that applies to each 

of those firms? 

A Messer, Vickers was 21,088; Cullen and Dykman 

76,158; Greenberg 89,187; Rutledge, 81,686. Plus projected 

appeal, expense for appeals of 34,803. And then there is a 

firm called Mognif, Seibels and Williams here of 15 
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A 

thousand. I ' m  not sure what that is. 

MR. TWOMEY: What was that name again please? 

Pardon? 

MR. TWOMEY: The last name, would you repeat the 

last firm? 

A Mognif, Seibels and Williams. 

COMMISSIONER KIESLING: Could you repeat it into 

the microphone so I could hear it? 

A 

Inc. 

Mognif, M-o-g-n-i-f, S-e-i-b-e-1-s, and Williams, 

COMMISSIONER KIESLING: Thank you. 

Q Mr. Ludsen, I was trying to add up those figures 

while you went along. I have you more than a hundred 

thousand dollars short of the 459 thousand dollars. Could 

you clarify that? 

A There is additional costs also - -  Those were 

for the firms, and then there is costs of appeal bond of 28 

thousand. There is some miscellaneous expenses of four 

thousand 714. That total is 315 thousand 834 then, plus 

the 34 I had mentioned previously as a projected expense. 

Q Are you not still about a hundred thousand 

dollars short? 

A There are additional costs included related to 

differences between the actual projected amount that was 

included in the last rate case of 1.3 million and the 
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actual invoices that were provided as a late-filed exhibit 

to the staff of one point - -  it's approximately 1.4 

million, which is about a hundred thousand dollars 

difference. Both - -  

Q And - -  Go ahead. 

A That hundred thousand covers various accounts, 

which is really a true up of costs in the final 

proceeding. So it's really the difference between the 

actuals and what was budgeted as estimated in the rate 

case. 

Q You had 28  thousand dollars for an appeal bond; 

is that right? 

A That's correct. 

Q Why were you required to take a bond out for the 

appeal? 

A I'm not sure. 

Q Was it the, if you know, was it because the 

company objected to the imposition of a stay, if you know? 

A I don't know. 

Q Now you've listed four different law firms - -  or 

I guess it's five different law firms, is it, that your 

firm has retained? 

A I'm not sure if the last one is a law firm 

because it has Inc. after it, and I'm not sure if law firms 

usually have Inc. after it. 
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Q If you don't even know it's a law firm, how can 

you testify as to the reasonableness of the expense? 

A Those are actual expenses. 

Q What did they do for Southern States that 

customers should pay for? 

A I'm not sure what they did. 

Q Who does? 

A I expect the attorneys do. 

Q Well, since you are the sponsor of this exhibit 

and you don't know what they did for the firm, you won't 

object to Southern States not getting those expenses from 

customers, would you? 

A Yes. 

Q Now there is four other firms, and I guess you 

know that those are all law firms don't you, Mr. Ludsen? 

A Y e s .  

Q And for the purposes of questions, should we 

combine Messer, Vickers with the Rutledge firm because that 

is mainly Mr. Hoffman's efforts on your behalf? 

A Yes. 

Q Okay. Were there others in those firms other 

than Mr. Hoffman that were billed? 

A I'm not aware of anybody else. 

Q Now if we combine those two firms as one, it 

still leaves three firms for the appeal; is that right? 
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A Yes. 

Q Why is it reasonable and prudent for the company 

to hire three law firms on an appeal of the last rate case? 

A Well, first of all, we didn’t initiate the appeal 

Those appeals were initiated by the in the last rate case. 

other parties, including the OPC and Sugarmill Woods, COVA 

(phonetics). Obviously as a company we have a right to due 

process and we have to defend our positions in those cases. 

In addition, a major issue in that case, once 

it got out of district court, was the refund issue, which 

is approximately 10 million dollars to the company, which 

is a - -  I mean that is a very significant issue to the 

company considering we‘ve got 40 million dollars of revenue 

and we were going to be required to, based on the 

Commission’s decision, to refund 10 million. That decision 

could be a death blow to the company. I think it’s the 

prudent thing for the company to do, and I think it’s the 

right thing to do for the company to retain the legal 

counsel that is necessary to defend its position. That 

issue alone could be catastrophic to this company. 

Q Mr. Ludsen, I still didn’t hear an answer to my 

question. Why three firms? 

A Because there is three different areas of 

expertise. We had the Greenberg firm. We had Mr. Arthur 

England who is a former supreme court judge, appellate, one 
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of the best appellate lawyers in the state. We had Cullen 

and Dykman who participated in the proceeding after the 

Commission had ruled that we had to refund the 10 million 

dollars and we had to provide a, or make a reconsideration, 

and there was a very short time period to do that. And 

that firm had the expertise to prepare and assist with the 

reconsideration filing in a very short time because they 

are very knowledgeable in the rate design area and on that 

issue in particular. Messer, Vickers of course was our 

regular firm, legal firm that we used for rate cases, and 

all three participated in the development of our 

reconsideration in that case. 

Q What were the three different areas that each of 

the firms separately handled? 

A I'm not sure what the areas were specifically, 

but they all had parts of it and all worked together on 

developing the issue and the strategy related to that 

reconsideration request. It was extremely important to the 

company. And I think as it has turned out, it proved to be 

that that reconsideration, based on the GTE order, was 

pretty much on track. 

Q Cullen and Dykman, when did Southern States hire 

that firm? 

A When did it hire it? 

Q Yes. 
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A After the Commission made its decision on the 10 

million dollars. 

Q Where are they located? 

A I believe it's New York. 

Q Brooklyn, New York? 

A I'm not sure if it's Brooklyn. 

Q How did you locate that firm? 

A Mr. Armstrong worked for that firm prior to 

coming to SSU and is very familiar with the individuals 

that worked for that firm and their knowledge and expertise 

in the area of rate design. 

Q Mr. Armstrong worked for that firm before working 

for Southern States, is that what you said? 

A He worked - -  yes, I believe he did. 

Q Did they make an appearance on the appeal for 

Southern States before the Florida courts? 

A I'm not aware if they did or not. 

Q And Southern States paid them about 76 thousand 

dollars; is that right? 

A Yes. 

Q Why were they needed in addition to the Messer, 

Vickers and the Greenberg firm? 

A Because we had a very short time to get a 

reconsideration, and they had a lot of expertise in that 

area, and it was, like I said, it was a very short time to 
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get our complete response in. 

Q Did Mr. Hoffman's firm and the Greenberg tell you 

that they didn't have adequate resources to handle the 

appeal? Is that why they were hired? 

A Well, they were hired because they had a specific 

expertise in that particular area. 

Q That's not my question. I asked you if the other 

two firms didn't have adequate resources to handle the 

appeal? 

A We felt that it was necessary - -  they didn't say 

they didn't have adequate resources, but we felt it was 

necessary to get a firm that could start jumping and 

running and have the expertise to deal with an issue like 

that. 

Q What were the hourly rates charged by that firm? 

A I ' m  not sure. 

Q So we should just pay them even though you don't 

know what the hourly rates are? 

A Well, I think that - -  I can get the hourly rates. 
Q You don't have something in front of you that 

could provide the hourly rates? 

A We've got two thousand pages of invoices here, 

and - -  

(WITNESS REVIEWED DOCUMENTS) 

A One of the individuals involved was, name was Joe 

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (904) 385-5501 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1 0  

11 

1 2  

1 3  

1 4  

1 5  

1 6  

17 

1 8  

1 9  

20 

2 1  

22 

23 

2 4  

25  

4 5  

Stephens. His hourly rate was - -  

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Will you please get up to 

the mike? I know there are a lot of documents that 

get in between you and it, but I can't hear you. 

A One of the individuals involved from Cullen and 

Dykman, his name was Joe Stephens, his rate was 2 9 5  

dollars. He was the main person that worked on it. 

Q Would it be fair to say, Mr. Ludsen, that until 

you sat here today you never evaluated their hourly rate? 

A Our general counsel did, certainly. 

Q Did you? 

A I didn't make the decision to hire these people. 

Q So the answer is that I'm right, that you never 

evaluated their hourly rate before sitting here this 

morning? 

A I knew there rate was approximately 2 9 0  dollars, 

yes. 

Q Okay. Let's talk about some other hourly rates. 

HOW about the Greenberg firm, they are a large firm here in 

Florida, are they not? 

A Yes, they are. 

Q What is the highest hourly rate being paid by 

Southern States to that firm? 

A Mr. Greenberg or Mr. England charged five hundred 

dollars an hour. 
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Q And You believe that is reasonable to ask the 

customers to pick up the tab to have an ex-supreme court 

justice at five hundred dollars an hour argue for the 

company? 

A I think given the significance of that issue, 

yes, I do. I think - -  I don't think given his expertise 

and his background, I don't think that is out of line for 

- -  an out-of-line charge and the significance of the issue 

to the company. 

Q You're certainly yourself in no position to 

evaluate the uniqueness or novelty or the difficulty of the 

legal issues involved in that case, are you? 

A No, but I was - -  I'm not an attorney, as I 

mentioned before, but I know what the significance of the 

issue to the company is. 

Q And so you would say the magnitude of the dollars 

involved, regardless of the legal difficulty of the case, 

warrants that kind of expenditure to ask the customers to 

pay? 

A Yes, and I think in that case - -  I mean that 

issue was thrust upon us, and I think that Mr. England had 

utility experience, so again, he was able to pick up the 

issue very quickly. Again, you're paying for expertise; 

you are paying for experience. 

that you need that expertise and experience fairly quickly, 

And in a situation like 
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and that's what you're paying for. 

Q Mr. Ludsen, let's move back two pages on your 

exhibit and talk about this case. This would be Page 2, or 

the second page after the cover of your exhibit. Under the 

legal section of that bill, I see another - -  a hundred 

thousand dollars added under the legal section for 

Greenberg, Traurig for the appeal of this case; is that 

right? 

A That's correct. 

Q How did you derive that estimate? 

A That was an estimate provided by our general 

counsel anticipating the fact that there is going to be an 

appeal just like there has been in every other case we have 

had, and I think that is reasonable. It's based on 

historical experience. 

Q So you want the customers now to pay for an 

appeal of the order that hasn't been issued yet; is that 

correct ? 

A That's correct. That's the only way the company 

can recover those costs currently, and those costs would be 

amortized over four years. It's no different than 

estimating any other budgeted item. 

Q Go to the next page, Mr. Ludsen, the uniform rate 

investigation. And under the legal section of that page 

you even have more appeal costs in that case that you are 
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Projecting and that you want the customers to pay now based 

on your projections; is that right? 

A That's correct. 

Q And you have for the Rutledge firm going up to 

150 thousand dollars? 

A Yes. 

Q Approximately 46 thousand five hundred more than 

they have already spent on that case; is that right? 

A Yes. 

Q And then another thousand - -  or 30 thousand for 

the Greenberg, Traurig firm; is that right? 

A That's correct. 

Q And how did you derive those estimates of 

additional costs? 

A Those are estimates provided by general counsel 

based on past experience. 

Q And what is it that you anticipate they will be 

doing that will warrant those expenditures? 

A Well, there is going to be oral arguments after. 

After the courts reach their decision, there could possibly 

be an appeal to a higher court. 

Q And is the Greenberg, Traurig, is that again at 

five hundred dollars an hour that you want customers to pay 

for that appeal as well? 

A I ' m  not sure what the dollar amount is in that 
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estimate. I think the estimate is based on total past 

experience related to the costs of that type of activity, 

an appeal activity. 

MR. BECK: I have no further questions. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Twomey, I had understood 

Mr. Jacobs would go after you. 

MR. TWOMEY: Yes, I think that's correct. 

EXAM INAT ION 

BY MR. TWOMEY: 

Q Mr. Ludsen, help me understand this in terms of 

why you think it's fair that my clients, your customers, 

should have to help pay these fees. You lost the appeal in 

the first DCA, right, you and the PSC lost the appeal when 

my clients got the uniform rate order reversed, right? 

A We lost the uniform rate portion of that appeal. 

Q Right. You lost? 

A The revenue requirement side of it we didn't. 

Q Yes, sir, my point is you lost the uniform rate 

issue, right? 

A It was remanded back to the Commission. 

Q Yes, sir. Now up to that point, Mr. Hoffman had 

been doing your appellate work; is that correct? 

A Yes. 

Q Mr. Hoffman had been doing work for your firm for 

a number of years, had he not, both in his capacity as a 
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member of the Messer, Vickers firm and then subsequently 

with the Rutledge firm, right? 

A Yes. 

Q You would agree with me that Mr. Hoffman has long 

direct experience with SSU, right? 

A He has got experience since 1992,  yes. 

Q Okay. Four years plus, right? 

A Yes. 

Q He has more direct experience with your firm than 

this Brooklyn firm, right? 

A Specifically with SSU, yes, but not necessarily 

with the issue that was involved or that we were dealing 

with here. 

Q He has more direct experience with SSU, that is 

he, Mr. Hoffman, has more direct experience with SSU than 

Mr. Arthur England or any member of his Greenberg, Traurig 

firm, right? 

A Well, we were looking for - -  we were looking for 

experience with respect to issues. 

MR. TWOMEY: Madam Chair, would you have - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Ludsen, answer the 

question, and then give your explanation. 

A Okay. Yes, he has more direct experience working 

with SSU, but not necessarily experience in the elements 

that we were looking for with respect to arguing those 
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issues before the Commission or before the courts. 

Q You said you needed some firm that had experience 

and expertise and that could hit the ground running, right? 

A Yes, we needed somebody that had been involved 

with that type of issue and Cullen and Dykman had been 

involved with that type of issue. They had the resources 

to commit to that issue in a very short time. As I recall, 

I don't think Mr. Hoffman did have the resources at that 

time to commit. 

Q I thought you told Mr. Beck that you didn't 

know - -  

A Well, as I think about it, I'm thinking back on 

that, and there was some concern about whether he would 

have the resources to commit to that at that particular 

time to that issue. 

Q What is the issue we are talking about, 

Mr. Ludsen? 

A The issue when Cullen and Dykman got involved was 

the refund in the uniform rate proceeding of 10 million 

dollars, and that was - -  they assisted in the preparation 

of our reconsideration on that issue, which was due in a 

very short time. 

Q And what specific cases did Cullen and Dykman 

demonstrate their expertise in that particular area on 

before? 
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A I don't have the specific cases. 

Q Okay. YOU don't know - -  in fact, you don't know 

of any case at all, do you, Mr. Ludsen, in which they 

demonstrated specific expertise in that area, do you? 

A We relied on the opinion of Mr. Armstrong who had 

worked for that firm who knew what that firm had been 

involved with previously. 

Q I understand. I have a document and it's 

probably one that hasn't - -  I don't know whether it is in 

or out, Mr. Ludsen, but it shows these New York people 

addressed the issue of the one meter - -  one-inch meter 

issue at Sugarmill Woods. Is that something that they had 

more specific expertise in than Mr. Hoffman? 

A Not necessarily, but they had the time to work on 

it, and much of that work was done by myself as far as 

developing the information for that issue. 

Q I see. So it's not that they - -  They weren't 

selected just because they had the specific expertise in 

trying to help you keep your 10-million-dollar refund, it 

is because they had more time; is that right? 

A Well, it was a combination, and they did have 

some input into the one-inch meter issue too as far as 

writing that reconsideration document. 

Q Now my clients beat you, Mr. Ludsen, in the 

uniform rate issue, and they - -  there is an outstanding 
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order of this Commission that requires your company to make 

refunds to my clients among others. 

have to help pay for you to pay a Miami attorney five 

hundred dollars an hour and New York attorneys 295 dollars 

an hour and up so that you can attempt to deprive them of 

their refunds? 

Mr. Ludsen? 

Why should my clients 

Why should they be part and parcel of that, 

A Well, we have to defend our position; and like I 

said before, that is a very significant issue to the 

company. 

Q It's significant to your shareholders and your 

management, is it not? 

A It's significant to other customers also. 

Q Isn't it true, Mr. Ludsen, that it is your 

company's position that if the Commission orders refunds to 

my clients and others that are entitled to them that the 

other customers should have to pay those refunds through 

surcharges on their bills? 

A I think they should, yes. 

Q Isn't that your position though? 

A Yes. 

Q so tell me, Mr. Ludsen, how do any of your 

customers - -  how does anyone besides your management and 

your shareholders benefit when it is your position that 

your legal expenses are being paid in part to argue that m: 
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customers shouldn't get the money they are entitled to 

presently in refunds and that if they do get it, the other 

customers have to pay? 

A Well, I think it's a matter of due process. I 

think we have a right to defend our position, particularly 

in this case where we didn't even bring the - -  we didn't 

appeal the issue to start with, and obviously the health of 

this company is very important to all our customers, and 

this definitely would affect the health of our company. 

MR. GARCIA: Mr. Ludsen, could you try to answer 

the question a little bit more directly? Because 

Mr. Twomey makes a point, and I - -  maybe Mr. Twomey 

could repeat the question for you because I'd like you 

to try to answer directly the issue that he brings up, 

that your company is not exposed at all. 

Q Do you understand the question, Mr. Ludsen? 

A Would you repeat it? 

Q Yes. Your position, if I understand you 

correctly, is that - -  and this is just on the issue of the 
reversal of the uniform rate order and the subsequent PSC 

order requiring you to make a refund of some 9 or 10 

million dollars, including interest. Your position is that 

my clients who beat you on that and are now entitled to a 

refund per the Commission's outstanding order shouldn't get 

the refund money they are entitled to, right? 
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A I don't think there should be a refund, but if 

there is a refund, then there should also be a surcharge. 

Q Right, and that was going to be my second point. 

First you say my clients and the others that paid excessive 

rates for a period of years under uniform rates shouldn't 

get refunds, and that if they do, SSU should be held 

harmless and all the other customers should have to pay for 

my clients' refunds through a surcharge on their bills, 

correct? 

A Would you repeat that? 

Q Yes. Isn't it true that only SSU's shareholders 

benefit by the position you're taking? That is to say, 

first your company's position legally is that my clients 

should be deprived of their refunds that are currently 

ordered by the Commission, correct? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Objection. I think that that 

question calls for a legal conclusion as to the 

interpretation and meaning of the Commission's March 

1996 order where the refund issue is now being 

considered on a de novo basis. The matter is being 

reviewed and considered fresh, if you will, by the 

Commission. 

Q Let me start over. Your position, your company's 

position, Mr. Ludsen, is that you should not have to pay 

refunds to my clients or any of your customers as a result 
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of the reversal of the uniform rate order, isn't that 

correct? 

A Yes. 

Q Secondly, 

company's position 

isn't it correct that it 

hat if you are in fact f 

is your 

rced to IT k 

refunds to any of your customers that the remainder of your 

customers should have to finance those refunds through 

surcharges on their bills? 

A That's correct. 

Q So my question is, isn't it true that only 

Southern States' shareholders benefit economically by the 

expenditure of legal fees to support those positions? 

A 

Q 
A 

alreaq 

No. 

Why not? 

Because a company that is earning a zero return 

nd having to make a ten-million-dollar refund, 

again I'm going to say it would be disastrous to the 

company and, therefore, it would be disastrous to the 

customers. 

Q So your statement is - -  is it your statement that 

my clients in particular, Mr. Ludsen, will be better off 

for having a healthy utility if they have to pay five 

hundred dollars an hour or 295 an hour for legal 

representation for your company in order for your company 

to successfully deprive them of refunds that they are now 
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apparently entitled to? Isn't that your position? 

A I think the customers will be better off, yes. 

Q Okay. But you're not a lawyer, are you? 

A No, I'm not. 

Q Now the, someplace in either your current - -  

Mr. Beck asked you about your projected fees. I saw 

someplace another law firm, mention of another law firm, 

Mr. Ludsen, Lewis, Longman and somebody. Are they a firm 

that you've - -  Lewis Longman and Walker, P.A.? 

A Yes. 

Q That's yet another firm for which you are 

requesting your customers to pay their fees; is that 

correct? 

A That's correct. 

Q Do you know'what the maximum fee is for a partner 

in that firm? 

(WITNESS REVIEWED DOCUMENT). 

A The fees were 150  an hour. 

Q Pardon me? 

A 1 5 0  dollars per hour. 

Q Okay. I've got one invoice here for March 14th, 

' 9 6  that shows five hundred and - -  525  dollars for three 

hours, which I figure is 1 7 5  an hour. Does that make 

sense? 

A How much was it? 
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Q 525 dollars for three hours for somebody whose 

initials are RSL. 

A That's 175 dollars an hour. 

Q Okay. Why do you have that firm - -  why do you 

have yet another law firm representing you for which 

you are asking your customers to pay more legal fees 

in these cases? 

A This law firm has experience in working with the 

DEP, and we felt it was important that the DEP testify in 

this rate case. And since the DEP has worked with this 

firm in the past and knows that they are very objective, we 

used them to interface with the DEP with respect to 

testimony in this case. 

We did not want to appear as if we were trying to 

influence the DEP, and we knew that this firm, because of 

their relationship with the DEP, would be able to explain 

the differences between the DEP rules and the PSC rules 

with respect to issues such as used and useful. 

Q Let me make sure I understand there. You didn't 

want it to appear that you were trying to influence the DEP 

so you hired a law firm at 175 dollars an hour to act as 

your intermediary to get whatever results you wanted out of 

the DEP; is that right? 

A Well, we wanted to be objective, and these, this 

firm works with the DEP on a regular basis and know the 
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individuals at the DEP and were able to contact them and 

discuss with them the problems or the differences that we 

have between the PSC and the DEP rules. 

Q Okay. Help me again. So all those DEP witnesses 

that showed up and testified during the technical parts of 

the hearing, the two weeks, that wasn’t just fortuitous? I 

hear you saying that in part you hired the Lewis, Longman 

and Walker firm to interface with DEP and elicit the 

testimony of those witnesses; is that correct? 

A They did work with the DEP to arrange for them to 

testify. 

Q Okay. I see - -  again, I don’t know if this, 

which exhibit this came from, so I’ll just ask you, but I 

see an entry for a conference with V. Weatherall, which I 

assume is Virginia Weatherall, secretary of DEP, Re: used 

and useful issue. Why should my clients be paying one of 

your law firms to talk to the secretary of DEP about used 

and useful issues in this case? 

A Again, I think it’s important that there be - -  

that the DEP understands the PSC treatment of certain 

issues and that the PSC understands the DEP treatment 

because we are caught in the middle on this issue, and that 

was the purpose of having the DEP witnesses, is to bring 

out the - -  coordinate the thought pattern with respect to 

used and useful. 
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MR. HOFFMAN: Excuse me, Mr. Twomey, could you 

tell me what page you were referring to with respect 

to that entry? 

top. 

I think it has a page number at the 

MR. TWOMEY: Yeah, hold on a second. It says 

Page 129 of 380. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Thank you. 

MR. TWOMEY: 255A, I guess. 

BY MR. TWOMEY: 

Q Just to make - -  I was trying to look in 

Mr. England's invoice. I thought I had marked it, 

Mr. Ludsen, when I was doing this last night. I 

apologize. I found an entry where Mr. England charged you 

all for talking to the supreme court, or so he said. Do 

you know anything about that? 

A No, I don't. 

Q In fact, as brought out by Mr. Beck, you concede, 

do you not, that you haven't attempted to analyze the 

propriety or necessity of any of the entries and the 

resulting expenses associated with the Greenberg, Traurig 

billings, right? 

A I haven't, but our general counsel reviews those 

as we receive those invoices. 

Q In fact, as brought out by Mr. Beck, you haven't 

attempted to, nor are you qualified to, analyze the 
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propriety or necessity of any of the entries or 

expenditures for legal fees, isn't that correct? 

A I'm not an attorney, but those fees are reviewed 

by our general counsel when we receive the invoices. 

MR. TWOMEY: That's all I have. Thank you, 

Mr. Ludsen. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Jacobs. 

MR. JACOBS: Thank you, Madam Chairman. 

EXAMINATION 

BY MR. JACOBS: 

Q I can almost say good afternoon in two minutes, 

Mr. Ludsen, but my questions will be brief. In the 

structure of your company, isn't it true that Brian 

Armstrong is a vice president? 

A No, he is general counsel. 

Q General counsel. Does he report to you? 

A No, he doesn't. 

Q And he is the architect of your legal strategy 

for the company, is that not correct? 

A Yes. 

Q And as that architect, he was the person who 

sought these law firms and their particular expertise 

in each individual case, is that not correct? 

A That's correct. 

Q And I believe you just stated that he is the one 

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (904) 385-5501 



1 

.. 
1 

- - 
4 

c 

f 

< 

1( 

1: 

1: 

1: 

1 1  

l! 

1f 

1' 

11 

I! 

21 

2 :  

2 :  

2 :  

2 .  

2 !  

62 

who approves the bills when they come in, he evaluates 

those bills when they come through; is that correct? 

A Yes, he does. 

Q And any evaluation of those bills, you would be 

solely dependent upon his expertise in making that 

j udgment ? 

A What judgment? 

Q The judgment to pay them or not to pay them. 

A Yes, he approves the bill, and if he approves 

them, then they are paid. 

Q All right. And evaluates whether they are 

reasonable or unreasonable; is that not correct? 

A Yes. 

Q And so you are solely dependent upon what he does 

in that evaluation before you see that they get paid; 

is that correct? 

A For the most part, yes, but that is true with a 

lot of things. I mean one person doesn't - -  

Q So everything that you are saying here today 

regarding Exhibit 255 as it pertains to legal fees would be 

based upon things that Brian Armstrong has told you; is 

that not correct? 

A Well, the fact that these invoices have been 

approved for payment tells me that he has reviewed them, 

and he is our general counsel, and based on that - -  
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Q 
A 

Q As best I can. Isn't it true that everything 

that you are testifying to here today as far as these legal 

fees are concerned is dependent upon what information you 

have gained or learned or heard from Brian Armstrong; is 

that not correct? 

Could I have a yes or no to my question, please? 

Would you repeat the question? 

A Yes, he's the one that is responsible for legal 

fees . 
Q All right, sir. So in other words, your 

testimony then is based on the hearsay that you had from 

Brian Armstrong; is that not correct? 

A I don't think it's hearsay. I think the fact is, 

is that we have a structure in the company where various 

people approve things throughout the company, and that 

doesn't mean that the approval of that is not justified. 

Q Excuse me, Mr. Ludsen, but it's true that he 

doesn't report to you, he is not under your direct 

supervision; is that not correct? 

A He is not under my direct supervision. 

Q All right, sir. And you are not a lawyer we've 

established that. You have no expertise in the valuation 

of legal fees as to the reasonableness or unreasonableness, 

and everything that you're testifying here to today comes 

forward from the statements made in hearsay from Brian 
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Armstrong; is that not correct? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Objection to the extent that it 

calls for a legal conclusion by his use of the word 

I' hear say. I' 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: I'll sustain the objection. 

MR. JACOBS: Okay. I'll rephrase the question. 

BY MR. JACOBS: 

Q Isn't it true, Mr. Ludsen, that you are solely 

dependent upon any testimony you give today as to the 

reasonableness or unreasonableness of these legal fees, you 

are solely dependent upon from what you've learned from, 

heard from Brian Armstrong? 

A I'm dependent - -  yes, I'm dependent on the fact 

that they have been approved by our general counsel of the 

company and, therefore, I feel that they are valid and 

justifiable expenses, plus we did, in the case of the legal 

fees, we have gotten the results which we needed. 

Q All right. Mr. Ludsen, in your proposed Exhibit 

255, I looked for and maybe it's my own inability to find 

any part of this rate case based upon the salary or fee you 

may have paid to Jeff Sharkey. Are his fees anywhere in 

this exhibit? 

A No. 

Q I looked for, and again my own inability to find, 

perhaps, salary paid to Ida Roberts in this rate case? 
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A What is your question? 

Q 

her salary? 

Is her salary in this rate case too, a portion of 

A I'm sure it is, yes. 

Q 

activities? 

Did you break it out by her particular 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Ludsen, and Mr. Jacob, 

maybe you can clarify that. Is Ms. Roberts' salary 

included as part of your ongoing expense as a utility, 

or have you broken it out and identified it with 

respect to expenses relative to the rate case? 

THE WITNESS: No, she is an ongoing employee of 

the company and works in the communications area. 

Q Now what is the reason you didn't include 

Mr. Sharkey's fees in this particular case? 

A He didn't work on the rate case. He is an 

outside consultant. 

Q Okay. Now we heard testimony that he, and part 

of the evidence was that he contacted the lieutenant 

governor and was instrumental in getting a letter written 

regarding this particular situation, but you chose not to 

put that in, is that because you considered this to be 

lobbying fees and they were not appropriate? 

A I wasn't involved in that, what you are referring 

to. 
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Q All right. Now Ida Roberts - -  

A A l l  I can say is that his (sic) costs aren't 

included in the rate case. 

Q Okay. Now you remember the last exhibit that we 

put in this case at nine o'clock on that Friday night dealt 

with a certain bill that went out asking members or asking 

your customers to contact their legislators regarding 

uniform rates. You remember perhaps too, I'm sure you do, 

from Ida Roberts, her rebuttal testimony, where she stated 

in that rebuttal testimony that she held certain meetings 

around the state with various customers. My question is, 

is there some reason why she didn't hold any meetings with 

anybody involved in this particular case who benefits from 

it being stand-alone or modified stand-alone, she only held 

those meetings with those particular customers who would 

benefit from it being uniform rate? 

MR. HOFFMAN: I'm going to object. It's outside 

the scope of his testimony and this exhibit. That was 

part of MS. Roberts' rebuttal testimony. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Jacobs. 

MR, JACOBS: I'm heading towards whether or not 

some of Ms. Roberts' activity was perhaps to be 

lobbying legislators to influence this particular rate 

case. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: This part of the proceeding 
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has to do with this exhibit on the rate case expense. 

MR. JACOBS: Yes, ma'am, I understand that, and 

he says that Ida Roberts lumped her - -  all of her 

activities are lumped into this particular part of his 

expenses, and that's - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: I don't think he said that. 

If he has, I misunderstood it. 

MR. JACOBS: He said her ongoing salary was - -  

THE WITNESS: I did not say that. 

MR. JACOBS: She works for the utility company, 

and her ongoing salary is part of that. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: That's correct, but it 

is not - -  As I understand it, Mr. Ludsen, it's not 

part of the rate case expense that has been identified 

in this exhibit? 

THE WITNESS: That's correct. 

MR. JACOBS: All right. Well, I'm mistaken. I'm 

sorry. 

BY MR. JACOBS: 

Q I understood you said that her salary was part of 

this rate case; it's not? 

A It's not part of the rate case expense. 

Q Okay. Fine. 

MR. JACOBS: I have no further questions. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Let me ask a question. 
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What about her travel expenses to these various 

hearings, is that part of ongoing operations, or is 

that itemized as part of rate case expense? 

THE WITNESS: Those, if they related to the rate 

case, her travel expenses would be included as part of 

rate case expense, yes. 

MR. JACOBS: I have no further questions. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Thank you, Mr. Jacobs. 

Staff. 

MS. CAPELESS: Thank you. 

EXAM INAT I ON 

BY MS. CAPELESS: 

Q Mr. Ludsen, would you please refer again to 

Volume IV of Late-filed Exhibit Number 255 at Page 2 ?  

(WITNESS COMPLIED) 

A Okay. 

Q With respect to costs for water management 

employees starting at line 40. 

A Yes. 

Q Do these costs include travel costs for these 

witnesses? 

A Yes. 

Q Wouldn't you agree that the travel costs for the 

water management employees who testified by way of video 

conferencing should be removed? 
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A Yes. 

Q Now if you would, please, refer to Line 55 of 

that same page which shows charges for the Greenberg, 

Traurig law firm, and you stated earlier that the Utility 

included these charges in rate case expense for the appeal 

of this rate case, correct? 

A The anticipated appeal of this case, yes. 

Q 

rate case expense only up through the issuance date of the 

final order? 

Are you aware of the Commission's policy to allow 

MR. HOFFMAN: I'm going to object. I think that 

question calls for a legal conclusion, and it's one 

that I happen to disagree with. 

MS. CAPELESS: I'm asking for a factual response, 

Madam Chairman, as to what his awareness is. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Would you repeat your 

quest ion? 

BY MS. CAPELESS: 

Q Are you aware of the Commission's policy or 

practice to allow rate case expense only up through the 

issuance date of the final order? 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: I think if you ask the 

question, are you aware of any case where that has 

been allowed may be a better way to ask it and avoid a 

legal question. 
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MS. CAPELESS: Okay. Thank you. 

BY MS. CAPELESS: 

Q How do you know, Mr. Ludsen, that the order will 

Let me ask be appealed if it hasn't even been issued yet? 

you that way. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: I was indicating you could 

ask the question. 

MS. CAPELESS: Oh, okay. Sorry, thank you. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Let me see. Mr. Ludsen, are 

you aware of any case where a commission has included 

in rate case expense the cost of any subsequent 

appeal? 

(WITNESS REVIEWED DOCUMENTS) 

THE WITNESS: NO. 

MS. CAPELESS: Thank you. 

BY MS. CAPELESS: 

Q On Line 59, you show charges f o r  legal services 

from Messer, Caparello and Madsen. Can you tell us what 

legal services this firm provided related to this rate 

case? 

A These are services provided by Mr. Cresse of an 

advisory nature. 

Q For what purpose, advising the Utility on what 

issue or issues? 

A Well, one of the things they did was reviewed th 
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Yes. 

What type duties were being performed under this 

testimony, rebuttal - -  or the direct testimony of the 

intervenors to determine if he felt that there was 

particular areas that he could testify in or that where we 

needed additional testimony. 

Q Okay. On Line 65 of this same page, you've 

included 138 thousand dollars for temporary help, 

correct? 

A 

Q 

category? 

A The temporary help was primarily used to assemble 

documents, assemble volumes and to stuff envelopes with 

notices. Because of the fact that we had about double the 

normal notices, we had to rely on temporary help in order 

to get these notices out quite heavily in this case. And 

because we were under very tight time constraints in order 

to get these out from the time when we got the notices 

approved until we had to have these to the customers, and 

so we had temporary people as well as SSU employees working 

on the evenings and weekends to get this information out. 

Q Okay. Are you aware that on April 29th of this 

year that SSU filed a motion for recovery of attorneys' 

fees and costs? 

A No. 

Q Do you know whether SSU requested that OPC and 
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other intervenors reimburse SSU for attorneys' fees and 

costs incurred in responding to other motions? 

A I recollect there was some discussion on that, 

but I'm not familiar exactly what was filed. 

Q So you're not aware of what the dollar amount of 

legal fees associated with the motion for recovery is? 

A No. 

Q Okay. Do you know whether the legal fees 

associated with that motion also have been included in 

rate case expense for recovery from customers in this 

case? 

A I would assume that they have, yes. 

Q Wouldn't this result in double recovery for the 

Utility? 

A If we received the funds from elsewhere it would, 

yes. 

Q Why should the Commission consider both? 

A If we are disallowed the funds directly from the 

party, then we should be allowed to recover it through rate 

case expense. It's still a justifiable expense to defend 

our due process rights. 

Q Are you saying that SSU should decide on recovery 

from one or the other but not from both? 

A Well, we should be allowed to recover the costs 

either through rate case expense or by other means. 
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Q Okay. Would you refer please, sir, to Exhibit 

255,  Volume I, starting at Page 689 .  

COMMISSIONER KIESLING: Would you repeat the 

volume and page again for me? 

MS. CAPELESS: Same volume, it's Volume I. 

Excuse me, different volume, it's Volume I, same 

exhibit, 255, starting at Page 689 .  

(WITNESS COMPLIED) 

BY MS. CAPELESS: 

Q On Pages 689 through 697, are you there? 

A Page 689 of 2226? 

Q Yes. 

A Okay. 

Q Pages 689 to 697, and these appear to be charges 

to SSU from Superior Water, Light and Power Company? 

A Yes. 

Q For Robert Everett; is that correct? 

A That's correct. 

Q Is he an employee of Superior Water, Light and 

Power? 

A Yes, he is. 

Q It appears from the invoices that SSU paid 

Superior Water, Light and Power and Mr. Everett 44 thousand 

3 1 9  dollars in salary, bonuses and living expenses over the 

course of several months. What type of expertise did he 
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provide that couldn't be found in house? 

A We have a very young staff in our area. We had 

lost some people. Mr. Everett is in charge of the rate 

department at Superior Water and Light, and we brought him 

down here to help in the preparation of the rate case, to 

help set up the MFRs for the changes with respect to the 

13-month balances and other duties with respect to 

preparation of the rate case. 

Q What relation does Superior Water Light and Power 

have to SSU or to Minnesota Power? 

A It's a subsidiary of Minnesota Power. 

Q Thank you. 

Mr. Ludsen, are you aware that Bruce Gagnon's 

testimony consisted of two and a half pages of direct and 

four pages of rebuttal? 

A That's my recollection. 

Q Would you agree subject to check that of the 

total six and half pages of testimony filed by Mr. Gagnon 

that one and a half of those pages consisted of his 

personal background information? 

A Subject to check I'll agree with it. 

Q How much time would you estimate that he devoted 

to the preparation of the five pages of testimony that 

didn't contain his personal background information? 

A I can't estimate, but I know he had a significant 
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amount of involvement in the preparation of the MFRs 

for the rate case as well as working with the auditors 

on various tax issues. 

Q Mr. Gagnon's sponsored MFR schedules were limited 

to C 1  through C10 of Volume IV; is that right? 

A I would have to check exact numbers. 

Q Do you know whether those schedules included any 

allocations of the resulting income tax expense to the 

individual net operating incomes of the SSU plants? 

A I can't answer that. 

Q Would you agree that his sponsored MFR schedules 

did not include any balance sheet consequences such that he 

had no capital structure or rate-base input and no input of 

the allocations of the balance sheet accounts? 

A I don't agree with that. He did a significant 

amount of work on deferred taxes which does have a balance 

sheet effect. 

Q Is a portion - -  

A A rate - -  

Q Pardon me? 

A A rate-base effect. 

Q Is a portion of Mr. Gagnon's salary allocated to 

SSU? 

A No. I'm not aware of it, although he does do the 

taxes. He does do the taxes for Southern States, so he 
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would have direct charges to SSU for that work. 

Q Were some of his expenses attributable to this 

rate case charged directly to SSU? 

A Yes, his work on the rate case was. His work on 

testimony, his work on the audits, his work on the 

preparation of the MFRs. 

Q 

know? 

A 

513 dol 

Q 

What were the amounts of those charges, do you 

(WITNESS REVIEWED DOCUMENTS) 

Through March of ' 9 6  he had charged 13 thousand 

ars to SSU. 

Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: MS. Capeless, how much more 

do you have? 

MS. CAPELESS: Just a few more questions. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. And Mr. Hoffman, do 

you have an estimate of how much you have on redirect? 

MR. HOFFMAN: NO more than ten minutes. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Let's go ahead and - -  I see 

we have lost Commissioner Garcia probably because I 

didn't take a break. Go ahead, I'm sorry. I think we 

can hold out and get this done. 

BY MS. CAPELESS: 

Q Mr. Ludsen, what supporting documentation do you 

have to support any of the charges that SSU has for 
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Minnesota Power? 

A We have the charges. We have the charges listed 

from Minnesota Power for each of the individuals that 

participated in the rate case. 

Q Do you have bills from Minnesota Power? 

A We have what they - -  yes, we have what they would 

call bills from Minnesota Power. 

Q Did you include those in Exhibit 255? 

A I don't believe they were included in 255. There 

was an accounting mixup on those, and they didn't get 

included in the rate case; they were charged somewhere 

else. And when we noticed that there was no charges from 

Minnesota Power, you know, I questioned it, and we found 

out that there was an accounting error with where they were 

charged. 

Q Okay. Thank you. 

MS. CAPELESS: That's all we have. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Hoffman. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Thank you, Madam Chairman. Before 

I begin my redirect, I would like to ask the Chairman 

to reconsider her ruling with respect to Late-filed 

Exhibit 255A and what you have identified as Exhibit 

251. The reason for our request is that counsel has 

opened the door to the admission of this exhibit by 

asking numerous questions concerning the information 
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that is contained only within this exhibit, and I 

would like to give - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: What counsel? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Mr. Beck and Mr. Twomey. And Madam 

Chairman, if I could, with respect to the information 

in that exhibit that pertains to Docket 920199, 

questions were asked by both Mr. Beck and Mr. Twomey 

concerning the specific charges of Cullen and Dykman 

which are part of Exhibit 257 and only part of Exhibit 

257. The questions pertain to hourly rates and work 

performed. 

Secondly, questions were asked about the specific 

work of Greenberg, Traurig on the 920199 appeal and, 

specifically, Mr. England's invoices. Again, those 

invoices are part of Exhibit 257. Turning to Docket 

930880, there were questions by Mr. Beck, concerning 

the Rutledge, Encenia legal fees, anticipated legal 

fees for the appeal of the final order in that rate 

case. Those numbers are found only in Exhibit 257, 

Page 1 of 12. 

And finally, with respect to this rate case, 

questions were asked by Mr. Twomey concerning the law 

firm of Lewis, Longman and Walker and their 

participation in this case. His questions referred to 

information that is found on two pages of Exhibit 257 
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and only in Exhibit 257. He first asked about a March 

14th, 1996 invoice concerning the hourly rates of 

Lewis, Longman and Walker and the work performed by 

one of their lawyers. That is on Page 133 of 380. He 

second asked about an entry by that lawyer concerning 

a conference with’ Virginia Weatherall which is shown 

on an October 30, 1995 invoice from that firm. 

Mr. Twomey confirmed on the record he was referring to 

Page 129 of 380 from Exhibit 257. We think the door 

has been opened, and we think it is now proper to 

admit that exhibit into the record. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Is there an objection? 

MR. BECK: Yes, if I might respond first. First 

of all, I never asked a question about any page in any 

of the documents that Mr. Hoffman is referring to. 

Apparently counsel believes that they can ask €or 459 

thousand dollars for an appeal of the case, yet if I 

ask about the hourly rate charged that forms the basis 

of that request, that that opens the door to some 

exhibit that I didn’t ask about, I think it makes no 

sense at all. I didn’t ask any questions about his 

exhibit. I‘m entitled to ask any question raised by 

that outlandish request for a 459-thousand-dollar 

appeal, and because I asked the question doesn’t open 

up the door to his exhibits. 
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COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Twomey. 

MR. TWOMEY: The same. Just because I asked 

questions and counsel asked me a page I'm reading from 

in one case doesn't open the door for getting this 

entire document in. Now I'd say, you know, if he 

wants to be, wants to press this issue and he insists 

upon having that single page number that he elicited 

from me in the record, I suppose you could do that. 

But the notion that somehow the door has been opened 

by questions about what firms were paid, hourly rates 

and that kind of thing, to put this entire stack of 

documents in is just flat wrong. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Ms. Capeless. 

MR. JACOBS: Madam Chairman, may I respond? 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Jacobs. 

MR. JACOBS: I notice he didn't accuse me of 

doing that because I didn't. But specifically, I 

would state that I think the attempt to have this 

exhibit placed before you as a proper exhibit is 

misplaced. If he had some objection to the questions, 

he should have objected at the time that the questions 

were being asked about some - -  about an exhibit that 

was not in evidence. That would have been a proper 

time to do it and a proper thing to do. I don't see 

how he gets to where he wants to go merely because of 
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questions asked by one of the several lawyers involved 

in this case, and he certainly doesn't cure the late 

filing aspect of it, nor the lack of notice to those 

of us who didn't receive it at all in time to 

participate in the cross examination here today. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Staff. 

MS. CAPELESS: Thank you. Madam Chairman, we 

would not object to having those pages entered upon 

which questions were specifically asked by Mr. Twomey; 

however, our objection stands as to the remainder of 

the exhibit. There is no reason to admit the entire 

six hundred or so pages since that doesn't shed any 

light on those pages that Mr. Twomey inquired about. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Hoffman, I believe the 

door may be open but certainly not that wide. In that 

vein, I would allow identified as Exhibit 259 those 

pages on which questions were asked, and if you could 

give me those page numbers now and then put together a 

composite exhibit of those page numbers. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Madam Chairman, first of all, with 

respect to Docket 950495, the specific page numbers 

that Mr. Twomey was alluding to were Pages 129 and 133 

of 380. 

MR. TWOMEY: Madam Chair, I beg to differ on 

that. I read only - -  He asked me one page, and I 
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gave him one page only. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Just a minute, Mr. Twomey. 

Mr. Hoffman, is it your representation that those 

pages cover the legal fees with respect to that 

docket? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Right. Those pages, Madam 

Chairman, covered the legal fees of Lewis, Longman and 

Walker. Those were Lewis, Longman and Walker 

invoices. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. And it's 1 2 9 ,  1 3 9  and 

380? 

MR. HOFFMAN: No, ma'am, 1 2 9  of a total of 3 8 0  

pages and 133  of the same total, 380 pages. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. So it's 1 2 9  and 133 

of 3 8 0 ?  

MR. HOFFMAN: Y e s ,  ma'am. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. HOFFMAN: With respect - -  

COMMISSIONER KIESLING: Madam Chairman, could I 

just ask for a clarification? Because I wrote down 

the page number that Mr. Twomey gave, and he only gave 

1 2 9 .  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Well, I'll get to that. 

COMMISSIONER KIESLING: Okay. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Go ahead, Mr. Hoffman. 
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MR. HOFFMAN: With respect to Docket 930880, I'd 

have to go back and check quite honestly. 

of what was originally marked as 255A and is now 

identified as 257, Page 1 of 12, the summary sheet. 

It was part 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. HOFFMAN: With respect to Docket 920199, 

again I'd have to go back and check, but the questions 

concerned the specific invoices, work performed, 

hourly rates of Greenberg, Traurig and Cullen and 

Dykman . 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Mr. Twomey. and you 

object to - -  you say you specifically only mentioned 

Page 129; is that correct? 

MR. TWOMEY: Yes, ma'am, as Commissioner Kiesling 

points out, it was the one that dealt with the 

Virginia Weatherall conference. It was 129 of 380. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Right, and 133? 

MR. TWOMEY: I didn't mention that page number. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Hoffman, you represented 

that is the Long - -  that's the law firm? 

MR. HOFFMAN: It's also an invoice from Lewis, 

Longman and Walker. What happened is Mr. Twomey asked 

the question, and this would be on the record, where 

he referred to a March 14th invoice. He did not go on 

to identify the fact that he was looking at this 
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particular exhibit and the fact that it appears and 

only appears on Page 133 of 380. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. To that extent I'm 

going to allow it to be included in the record. 

MR. TWOMEY: Sure. I want to say on that, that 

is fine, but the - -  it leads into the next business 

that he is asking for, and that is, is that I 

mentioned it only to ascertain from Mr. Ludsen what 

the hourly rate was merely by taking the sum and 

dividing it by the hours, which going to the next 

point, his suggestion that there are pages on 

Greenberg, Traurig and the other law firm from 

Brooklyn - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Yes. 

MR. TWOMEY: - -  that you need to - -  Hourly rate 

is hourly rate, it doesn't require getting any pages 

in. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: To the extent questions have 

been asked about the charges from the Lewis and .. 

Longman, Cullen and Dykman? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am, Cullen and Dykman. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Greenberg and Traurig, I 

will allow those pages that you have mentioned to be 

included in the Exhibit 2 5 9 .  

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am. 
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COMMISSIONER CLARK: As I understand it for 

Lewis, Long (sic) and Walker, it’s 1 2 9  and 133 of 

380. With respect to the Cullen and Dykman, it is 1 

of 12. 

MR. HOFFMAN: It was Page 1 of 12. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Right. 

MR. HOFFMAN: With respect to Docket Number 

930880. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Right. And what are the 

page numbers for the invoices of Greenberg, Traurig? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Madam Chairman, I would need a 

five-minute break to - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: I will give you five minutes 

because I want to specifically identify what you want 

in 259.  We are going to settle it now what is going 

to be in it. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Madam Chairman, before we take that 

five-minute break, I would like a clarification on 

your ruling. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. HOFFMAN: My position is it can’t be left to 

counsel for the intervenors to decide which parts of 

what has been identified as Exhibit 257 should go into 

the record by the fact that they chose to limit their 

questions to certain parts of that exhibit. The fact 
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that they have asked questions concerning that exhibit 

simply demonstrates the fact that they have had an 

opportunity to review the exhibit and decided what 

areas they wanted to ask questions on. I would ask 

that the entirety of that exhibit be admitted, or 

alternatively that I have the opportunity to go into 

redirect with Mr. Ludsen on that exhibit. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: At this point I'm going to 

deny your request. I believe they have only asked a 

very limited scope of questions with respect to those 

legal fees. We will still identify 255A as 257, and 

you can take that, an exception to that ruling as 

appropriate. We will take - -  

MR. BECK: Madam Chairman. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: - -  five minutes. Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: May I ask, you're just identifying - -  

I'm going to have a separate objection apart from 

Mr. Hoffman's to all of these exhibits concerning 

legal fees. It's my understanding at this time you're 

simply identifying these. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: That's correct, I'm simply 

identifying. 

But Mr. Hoffman, I want to know specifically, 

given the fact that I will allow you to introduce as a 

separate exhibit those items that Mr. Ludsen has been 
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questioned on, I’ll give you five minutes to tell me 

exactly which pages you believe should be in that 

exhibit. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Okay. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: We’ll take a ten-minute 

break. 

(BRIEF RECESS TAKEN) 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: We are ready to go back on 

the record. 

Mr. Hoffman, you were going to give me those page 

numbers. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma’am. In Exhibit 257,  Volume 

I, we would ask for the inclusion of Page 5 through 

Page 18,  which is the Cullen and Dykman information, 

including the invoices, as well as Page 1 9  through 54, 

which are the Greenberg, Traurig invoices. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. That’s also Volume I. 

All right. Let me just be clear. What I‘ve 

identified as 259, which is information in Exhibit 2 5 7  

relating to the legal fees for Cullen and Dykman, 

Greenberg, Traurig and Lewis and Long (sic), you have 

identified it as being appropriate for inclusion in 

that exhibit, Page 129 of 380,  and 133  of 380,  Page 1 

of 12, and also in Volume I, Page 5 through 1 8  and 

Pages 1 9  through 54; is that correct? 
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COMMISSIONER KIESLING: Could I just get a 

clarification, Page 1 of 12 of what volume? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Madam chairman, if I may, let me 

just spit it out very quickly, including the volumes. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Good. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Volume I, Page 5 through 5 4 .  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Volume 111, Page 1 of 12. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Volume V, Pages 129 and 133. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Those will be identified as 

Exhibit 259. 

MR. BECK: Madam Chairman, can we respond to 

the - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: You can object to it at the 

time that we move to enter it into the record, okay? 

MR. BECK: Yes. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Go ahead, 

Mr. Hoffman. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Thank you, Madam Chairman. 

EXAMINATION 

BY MR. HOFFMAN: 

Q Mr. Ludsen, you were asked a question concerning 
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the appeal bond in Docket Number 920199 by Mr. Beck. Are 

you aware if there was any type of requirement imposed by 

the Commission that the company file such an appeal bond? 

A Yes. 

Q And do you know under what circumstances the 

company - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Is your mike on, Mr. Ludsen? 

Q Do you know under what circumstances the company 

was required to post the appeal bond? 

A It's my understanding the Commission ordered us 

to post the appeal bond. 

Q And that was in response to granting the 

Company's motion to vacate the automatic stay? 

A Yes. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Nothing further, Madam Chairman. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. We now have before us 

Exhibit 255. Do you move that into the record, 

Mr. Hoffman? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am, and before we get 

the others, I would also ask that the other late 

exhibits that the company filed on May 24th be 

into 

filed 

admitted into the record, and I can delineate the 

numbers. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. HOFFMAN: They were Late-filed Exhibits 71, 
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78, 94, 120 - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Wait a minute, we've got to 

go one by one. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Okay. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Late-filed Exhibit 71, which 

is calculation of interest coverage based on MFRs. Is 

there objection to that exhibit? 

MR. BECK: Madam Chairman, I'm not prepared. We 

had a number of different attorneys look at these. We 

hadn't gotten together whether - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: They are subject to 

objection; is that correct? 

MR. BECK: Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: We will just treat those as 

continuing to be late-filed exhibits subject to 

objection. As I understand it, the exhibits are filed 

and then there is a period of time for people to 

object to those exhibits. 

MS. CAPELESS: That's my understanding too,. 

although I'm not aware of how much time there is. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: All right. And those 

objections are - -  you would file a written objection 

to the exhibits. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Madam Chairman? 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Yes, Mr. Hoffman. 
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MR. HOFFMAN: Could we just confirm when any such 

objections would have to be filed? 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Yes, we can, but Ms. Jaber 

is not here so I'm not sure what we have set for the 

time limit on them. They were due on the 24th; is 

that correct? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: And our rules probably 

provide for some time limit on that. What I would ask 

is, Ms. Capeless, if you would get with Ms. Jaber and 

make sure that the time for objecting to those is made 

clear. 

MS. CAPELESS: I certainly will. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. HOFFMAN: I believe it's ten days, subject to 

check, Madam Chairman. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: All right. Ms. Capeless 

will make sure of that and indicate to the parties 

what the rules require in terms of filing objections. 

Now, Mr. Hoffman. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am. In addition, we would 

move what has been identified as Exhibit 259, which 

are the - -  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Hang on a minute, let's just 

do 255. Is there an objection to 255? 
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MR. BECK: Yes, Madam Chairman, I would object to 

the portion of 255 relating to legal fees. 

matters are hearsay and have been uncorroborated by 

any other competent, substantial evidence. Mr. Ludsen 

is not competent to testify as to the reasonableness 

or prudence of any of those fees; therefore, you 

simply have hearsay uncorroborated that shouldn't be 

admitted. There is no foundation that is laid for it. 

All those 

MR. JACOBS: We join in that motion if we might, 

Madam Chairman. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MR. JACOBS: And would add that the invoices 

themselves are not verified either which could be 

another way that he could perhaps try to get them in. 

They're not verified. And for the same reason 

Mr. Beck just stated we object to the entry of Exhibit 

255 .  

MR. TWOMEY: And my clients - -  I would object for 

my clients for the reasons stated by both counsel. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Hoffman. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Thank you, Madam Chairman. 

Obviously a hearsay objection is no basis to exclude 

the evidence from the record. Mr. Ludsen has 

testified both of his personal knowledge and his 

reliance on the general counsel's knowledge and 
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verification that the law firms employed by the 

company and their hourly rates were reasonable, 

justified and prudent. 

To have required the Company to have come in with 

a separate witness, some form of independent attorney 

to provide additional testimony in this proceeding 

ironically would certainly have only increased the 

rate-case expense. It has been standard practice and 

policy in the last three rate cases that Southern 

States has been engaged in to accept the legal fees as 

part of rate-case expense based on the testimony of 

Mr. Ludsen and without a separate independent 

requirement that there be additional testimony, for 

example, by an attorney. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: I’m going to allow the 

exhibit to be admitted. It can be argued at a later 

point as to whether or not, the reliability of the 

reasonableness of the expenses given there. 

Go ahead, Mr. Hoffman. 

M R .  HOFFMAN: Thank you, Madam Chairman. I 

suppose, finally, the last one is Exhibit 259 ,  which 

would include those portions of Exhibit 2 5 7  that I 

identified earlier. We would move Exhibit 2 5 9 .  

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Is there objection? 

MR. BECK: Yes, Madam Chairman, Pages 5 through 
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54 as well as from Volume - -  whichever volume it's 

from, plus the Page 1 of 12 from Volume 111. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Correct. 

MR. BECK: None of those matters were asked about 

about (sic) Mr. Ludsen. Again, my cross was about the 

exhibit that was identified, Exhibit 2 5 5 .  In that 

exhibit they identified 459 thousand dollars of 

expense for the appeal. All I did was ask him about 

the hourly rates of firms that form the basis of 

that. It was clearly a matter that arose from the 

exhibit that was identified. Since I didn't ask him 

about these other documents, I haven't opened the door 

and they shouldn't be admitted. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Jacobs. 

MR. JACOBS: As you remember, Madam Chairman, I 

didn't ask any questions because we did not - -  in 

other words, as I stated earlier, it did arrive in my 

office on a Wednesday. Wednesday I was out of the 

office and in trial yesterday and hadn't had a chance 

to see them, so I didn't ask any questions about any 

of those pages because I hadn't seen them until this 

morning. 

But I would just submit to you that if you are 

going to allow it because of Mr. Twomey that you 

restrict it a lot more than from 5 to 54 and from a 
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hundred - -  you know, and 1 to 12 and things like that. 

I remember his questions as being kind of generic 

about how did he get to these hourly rates and whether 

or not they were reasonable or unreasonable. So I 

submit to you that you don't get all of the pages just 

because you talk about one item that might in some 

remote way pertain to all of those pages. I don't 

think he can get those admitted just by his asking 

those questions. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Twomey. 

MR. TWOMEY: I join the objection too for the 

reasons just stated. As Mr. Beck said, he asked the 

hourly rates, which apparently Mr. Ludsen referred to 

some page. If there is some single page that lists an 

hourly rate, I can see that perhaps, that single page 

being accepted; but I don't see the necessity for 

some, what does it come out to, 49 pages of Volume I 

being accepted in the records as a result of 

Mr. Ludsen having done some calculation or looked at 

some number that showed what the five-hundred-dollar 

rate was. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Staff had indicated you had 

no objection to those, entering those pages that 

related to those fees; is that correct? 

MS. CAPELESS: We have no objection to the 
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entering of any pages upon which counsel has 

specifically asked questions. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Hoffman. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Again, Madam Chairman, I think the 

record speaks for itself. You heard numerous 

questions posed by Mr. Beck and Mr. Twomey concerning 

the specific work performed by Cullen and Dykman and 

their hourly rates. There is only one place that those 

documents are found that provide the explanation of 

that information, and it's in the pages that I gave 

you. 

The same thing with respect to Greenberg and 

Traurig. You heard numerous questions by counsel 

concerning Mr. England's hourly rate, concerning the 

work performed by Mr. England and his firm. Where is 

that information found? It is found in one place. It 

is found in Exhibit 251 in the pages I delineated to 

you. With respect to Docket 930880, Mr. Beck asked 

you about Rutledge, Encenia's anticipated legal fees. 

He gave you the numbers, The numbers are found on 

only one piece of paper, Exhibit 257, Page 1 of 12. 

And finally, with respect to Docket 950495, 

Mr. Twomey was - -  Mr. Twomey's questions on Lewis, 

Longman and Walker specifically refer to Pages 129 and 
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133 of 380. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: I’m going to allow 259 into 

the record. I think it strikes a reasonable balance 

between opening the door completely to 255A, which is 

identified as 251. Questions were asked on those 

legal fees, and in order to complete the record and 

provide full explanation, I think it’s appropriate to 

allow that in the record at this time. 

MR. BECK: Madam Chairman, I would like to 

respond to an incorrect statement made by Mr. Hoffman 

about his firm’s fees. The questions I asked about 

are contained in 255, Page 3. He stated there is only 

one place, 259, it‘s simply a misstatement. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Hoffman. 

MR. HOFFMAN: I would have to go back and check, 

Madam Chairman, which I think I already did. If you 

would give me just a moment. 

MR. BECK: I refer you to Page 3 of Exhibit 255. 

MR. JACOBS: Madam Chairman, if I might, while 

they are checking, just to preserve for the record 

that my objection is lack of proper notice for this 

particular hearing so I could not participate in that 

cross examination or at least questioning about those 

particular invoices. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 
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MR. HOFFMAN: Mr. Beck, would you direct me to 

which volume of Exhibit 255? You would be within the 

930880 part of that exhibit; is that right? 

COMMISSIONER KIESLING: It's Volume IV, Pages 2 

and 3 which he asked about. It's the small part, 

Volume IV. 

MR. BECK: All right. It's Volume IV, it's the 

third page. It deals with the uniform rate 

investigation under legal, your firm. 

MR. HOFFMAN: He's right. I missed that, Madam 

Chairman. I was looking in only the 930880 portions. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: All right. I will allow as 

Exhibit 259 those pages from Volume I that are 5 

through 54 and from Volume V - -  do I have that 

correct, Volume V, Pages 1 2 9  and 1 3 3 ?  

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: All right. They will be 

identified and admitted as Exhibit 259 .  

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, ma'am, and based on Mr. Beck's 

correction of my error, we would withdraw the request 

as it pertained to Volume 111. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: That's correct, it will not 

be included in that exhibit. 

And Mr. Hoffman, I'm going to rely on you to put 

together that exhibit and make sure everybody has a 
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copy of that exhibit, including most 

court reporter. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Madam chairman. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Yes. 

MR. HOFFMAN: When am I require( 

.mportantly, the 

to file that? 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Today. I mean I just - -  all 

you have to do is go copy it, if you would. 

MR. HOFFMAN: I was just asking. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Or just as soon as possible 

because you have it here, and I just want to make sure 

it's complete. Mr. Hoffman, if you cannot get it done 

today, get it - -  

MR. HOFFMAN: I will. I will get it done today. 

I just wanted to know when. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: And just so the record is 

clear, Exhibits 2 5 7  and 258 have not been admitted. 

Anything further? 

MS. CAPELESS: Madam Chairman, just for the 

record I would like to state that objections to 

late-filed exhibits are generally filed within ten 

days - -  
COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. 

MS. CAPELESS: - -  of the due date of the 

late-filed, so ten days from the 24th of May. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: What is that date? 
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COMMISSIONER KIESLING: Monday, it would be the 

3rd. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Monday. 

MS. CAPELESS: The 3rd of June, correct. 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Objections are due Monday. 

There being nothing further, this hearing is 

adjourned. Thank you very much. 

Mr. Beck, did you have something further? 

MR. BECK: No. 

r 

COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. Thank you. Thank you 

all very much. 

(WHEREUPON, THE HEARING WAS CONCLUDED) 
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COURT CERTIFICATE 

) 
COUNTY OF LEON ) 

STATE OF FLORIDA 

I, NANCY S. METZKE, Certified Shorthan' Reporter 
and Registered Professional Reporter, certify that I was 
authorized to and did stenographically report the foregoins 
proceedings and that the transcript is a true and complete 
record of my stenographic notes. 

DATED this 7th day of June, 1996. 

NANCY S./ME 1 
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APPENDIX 235-A 

February 27, 1996 

Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 
Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, Florida 32703 

Dear Brian: 

Enclosed, in  accordance with our discussion, is OUT invoice for services and 
disbursements through January 3 1, 1996. As discussed, the invoice reflects "across-the- 
board" 10% discount to the adjusted time charges. To facilitate your review Qf the 
invoice, a marked copy of the related.billing memorandum also is enclosed. 

. 

While the results reached on reconsideration were disappointing, I trust that the 
work done thus far will stand Southern States Utilities in  good stead in  prosecuting its 
appeal of the PSC's actions on remand. We sincerely appreciate the opportunity t o  be 
of service. Best regards. 

Yours truly, 

JPSt:cb 
Enc. 

LONG ISLAND OFFICE 
100 OUENTIN ROOSfVfLT BOULEVARD 

GARDW CITY.NNIYOR*. 11530 
TELFPYONf 16161 367-3700 
FACSMILf 16761 357.379:' 

WASMINGTON. D.C. OFVCf 
1126 NlNETEWTM STIIffT. N W. 
W*SHINGTDN. D.C 20038.24 I 1  

TELfPHON€ 12021 223.8840 
FIICSIMILL 12021 467.j406 

UTW JERSW OFFlCE 
ONf RIIERFRQNT -21 

NNYARK. NfW JERSW 01102.6481 
TflfPHO11E 1200 622.1546 
FACSIMI1.E 120 I I  6124663  



11201-3611 
SOCTHERN STATES UTILITIES I INC. 
lOtC Color Place 
Apopka, Florida 32703 

%fE d v d Z t  10055-00001 

Re: General Matters 

For professional services rendered during the period 
ended January 31, 1996, including: conferences with 
Company officials and co-counsel; review of rate case 
materials, transcript, prior Florida PSC orders, Staff 
memoranda, and Refund Order; research, analysis, and 
preparation of memorandum report on federal and state law 
bases for potential challenge/appeal of refund order, 
potential constitutional infirmities of order, scope of 
agency discretion on remand, standing to appeal order 
lifting stay, and Johnson Act and related matters; 
preparation of outline addressing arguments on 
reconsideration and related recommendations; research and 
preparation of letter report confirming substantial 
grounds for challenge of refund order (for disclosure 
purposes); research and preparation of d r a f t  motion for 
reconsideration and related affidavits on 1" meter issue, 
interest issue, Company-proposed remand remedy, and 
financial impacts of refund order; reviewed, edited, and 
cleared motion f o r  oral argument, answer in opposition to 
motion to strike; research and preparation of draft 
motion for leave to reply and proposed reply; analysis 
and report on Staff memorandum; secured and forwarded 
material on affiliate transaction and holding company 
rate issues; advice on options to address discovery 
issues concerning commercially-sensitive documents. S 71,280.00 

Disbursements 

TOTAL 

JR TAXPeYER IDENTIFlCATION NO.: 11-0658700 TELEPHONE 17181 855-9000 
JPSt 



11207-3617 
SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, I N C .  
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, Florida 32703 

(?otthof e&m.!&% 1518472 gd~ dd~t 10055-00001 

Re: General Matters 

For professional services rendered during the period 
ended January 31, 1996, including: conferences with 
Company officials and co-counsel; review of rate case 
materials, transcript, prior Florida PSC orders, Staff 
memoranda, and Refund Order; research, analysis, and 
preparation of memorandum report on federal and state law 
bases for potential challenge/appeal of refund order, 
potential constitutional infirmities of order, scope of 
agency discretion on remand, standing to appeal order 
lifting stay, and Johnson Act and related matters; 
preparation of outline addressing arguments on 
reconsideration and related recommendations; research and 
preparation of letter report confirming substantial 
grounds for challenge of refund order (for disclosure 
purposes); research and preparation of draft motion for 
reconsideration and related affidavits on 1" meter issue, 
interest issue, Company-proposed remand remedy, and 
financial impacts of refund order; reviewed, edited, and 
cleared motion for oral argument, answer in opposition to 
motion to strike; research and preparation of draft 
motion for leave to reply and proposed reply; analysis 
and report on Staff memorandum; secured and forwarded 
material on affiliate transaction and holding company 
rate issues; advice on options to address discovery 
issues concerning commercially-sensitive documents. $ 71,280.00 

Disbursements 4 . 8 7 a a  

TOTAL $ w a . 4 4  

PLEASE REMIT WITH PAYMENT 
OUR TAXPAYER IDENTIFICATION N O .  11-0658700 TELEPHONE 17181 855.9000 

JPSt 
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B I L L I N G  INFORMATION MEMO 
" C O N F I D E N T I A L  - SUBJECT TO A T T O R N E V I C L I E N T  AND ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT PRIVILEGES" PAGE 1 

SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S .  I N C  
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA. F L A  32703 

- D A T E - I N 0  SVC D E S C R I P T I O N  O F  S E R V I C E  

9 / 2 8 / 9 5  

9 I Z B 1 9 5  

9 / 2 9 / 9 5  

1 0 / 0 2 1 9 5  

1 0 / 0 2 / 9 5  

1 0 / 0 2 1 9 5  

J P S T  

PMM 

J P S T  

DMF 

DMF 

JPST 

CENERP 

GENERA 

GENERA 

GENERA 

GENERA 

GENERA 

TC FR 8 .  ARMSTRONGIF. LUDSON RE R I T E I R E F U N D  I S S U E S .  .. 
COMPANY REQUIREMENTS FOR LEGAL A N A L V S I S .  
CONSTITUTIONAL I S S U E S .  JOHNSON ACT. OTHER P O T E N T I A L  
REFUND ISSUES,  PROJECTED TEST YEAR 6 OTHER I S S U E S  ON 
TEMPORARY R A l E  INCREASE; CF DF RE SAME 6 I N I T I A L  
RESEARCH ITEMS:  TC MWHISLZ RE PqOCESSING MEMO OF LAW, 
T I M E T L B L E  REOUEJTED BY B. APMPTRONS. P O T E N T i 4 L  
CONFISCATION/TAKING I S S U E :  CHECKED F I L E S  ON JOHNSON 
ACT,  CONFISCATION CASE 6 CF PMM b NOTES TO S L Z  RE 
FOLLOW UPS. 
CONF. W I T H  J P S T  CONCERNING CHALLENGE TO F L O f l I O A  
COMMISSION ORDER CONCERNING REFUNDS TO SOUTHERN STATE 
U T I L I T Y  CUSTOMERS; D I S C U S S  W I T H  OMF 
0 9 2 9 9 5  CF SLE RE A N A L Y S I S  REO0 OF MATL FORWARDED 0 V  a. 
ARMSTRONG; REVD TRANSMITTAL AND P I 0  TRANSCRIPT.  F L A  

9 / 2 8 / 9 5  - CONF/JPST RE: SSU BACKGROUND AND P R E L I M ~ N A R Y  
LEGAL ISSUES: B E G I N  L E G L L  RESEARCH OF ( 1 )  JOHNSON ACT 
AN0 ( 2 )  BEN AVON DOCTRINE 
CONTINUE READING BACKGROUND MATERIALS FORWARDED BY 
B R I A N  ARMSTRONGi LEGAL RESEARCH CONFISCATION I S S U E  
1011 b 1012 -- REVO BACKUP MATL.  O I S T  CT b PSC 
DECIS IONS.  STAFF MEMOS. B P I  LTR.  FLA COUNSEL MEMO. 
TRANSCRIPTS OF AGENDA CONFS. STAY ORDERS; TC SLZ RE 
I S S U E S  TO BE ANALYZED: TC 8 .  ARMSTRONG b MWH RE . 
STATUSISUBSTANCE OF PSC REFUND ORDER. APP. TO FLA SUP. 
CT. FEOL CT OPTIONS I N T E R I M  RATES I N  CURRENT CASE. 
ADOL ITEMS REQD FOR ANALYSES; CF DF 6 TC ANC RE 
RESEARCH ASSIGNMENT. F I L E  flESoURCES ON JOHNSON CCT. 
1 9 0 3 .  CONFISC&TION ISSUES:  REVO CASE COMPILATION 
FORWAROED 0 V  BPA ON AGENCY AUTHORITVIOISCRETION ON 

.COUNSEL A N A L Y S I S .  

V 

B I L L A B L E  
HOURS VALUE 

1.60 

.so 

.so 

6.50 

7.00 

4 . 1 0  

~. 
R E P l R A T i O H S .  ETC.  
SEARCH ON MEMORANDUM OF L A W  FOR SOUTHERN 4.60 1 0 / 0 3 / 9 5  MWH GENERA DOING RE 

1 0 1 0 3 1 9 5  OMF GENERA 9/19 /95  - B E G I N  READING f 
STATES U T I L I T I E S .  

IACKGROUND MATERIALS FORWAROEO 5 . 5.0 
NUE RESEARCHING BEN AVON 

1 0 / 0 3 / 9 5  DMF GENERA LEGAL RESEARCH CONFISCATION I S S U E  7 . 5 0  
10/03 /95  2PST GENERA REVO P I 0  STATUTORYIREGS B INDER b NOTES RE RELEVANT 2 . 7 0  

ITEMS:  CF ANC RE JOHNSON ACT. 1983. & R IPENESS [ON 
ORDER L I F T I N G  STAY1 ISSUES;  @R LT!? TO 8 .  l R M S T R o l i i  R E  
F E E  ESTIMATEStB!LL!NG R A T E S .  E T C . :  C F  OF RE RESULTS OF 

472 .00  . 
R A T E  0 REF. 

I20.00 /jJ 
147 .50  

I ,  208. 50 

,242 .00  

770.00 

J' . 0 5 0 . 0 0  
7 9 6 . 5 0  

338402 

335224 . 
336830 

7 25 29 

329327 

323028 

329269 I * ,  

II 
21 

38957 
32305 

0 
ll 
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CULLEN A8.v OVKMAN 

- C O N l l I t ! ! . I i  - PAGE - c o N F ~ D E N T I I L  - SUBJECT TO A T T O R N E V I C L I E N T  AN0 ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT  PRIVILEGE^.. 
B I L L I N G  I N F O R M A T I O N  MEMO 

- D A T E - I N 0  SVC D E S C R I P T I O N  O F  S E R V I C E  

' RESEARCH. FOLLOW UPS ON C O N F I S C A T I O N  I S S U E ;  R E V 0  
P R I E S T  T R E A T I S E  ON SAME FOR AOOL CASES. 

10/03/95 CWM GENERA PREPARED CASES FO4 DMF REVIEW AN0 USE 
10/03/85 ANC GENERA RESEARCH OF MATERIALS RELATED TO JOHNSON ACT. CIVIL 

10104195 MWH GENERA WORKING ON SSU MEMORANOVM CFS KTM. TC JPST.  
10/04/95 ANC GENERA CONTINUE RESEARCH. DRAFT 6 R E V I S E  PORTIONS OF MEMO PER 

i0104i95 OMF GENERA LEGAL RESEARCH CONFISCATION 1SSI)E AN0 EQUAL P R O T E C T ~ O ~  

RIGHTS ACT. AN0  CASE OR CONTROVERSV I S S U E S  FOR 
MEMORANDUM TO C L I E N T .  

J P S T  REQUEST. CF JPST. R J S .  OMF R E  SAME. 

10/04/95 

10/04/95 

10104I95 

J P S T  

J P S T  

R J S  

I S S U E  

DF. 6 TC MWHIKM POST REV OF PSC. COURT D E C I S I O N S  ON 
STAY. RATE STRUCTURE. REFUNDS -- D I S C .  MATL DEVELOPED 

ADD'L  I T E M S  FR BPA. FACTS ON ENTITLEMENT TO H E A R I N G  ON 
REFUND ORDER. 

GENERA 2ND ENTRY -- C F S  ANC, R J S .  OF RE STATUS. CASES LOCATED 
ON RESEARCH PROJECT. TERMS OF ORDER L I F T I N G  STAV (POST 
CHECK OF SAME) FOR J U S T I C I A B I L I T Y  SECT.: TC MWHIKM RE 
STATUS OF DRAFT RESEARCH I T E M S  TO BE COMPLETED. 
RESULTS AT  T H I S  P O I N T .  FACTS ON IMPACT OF REFUND FOR 
CONFISCATION ARGUMENT: REVD ORDERS B INDER FOR MEMO. 

RESEARCH; RESEARCH 6 ORAFTING J U S T I C I A B I L I T V  P O I N T :  

GENERA CF ANC RE FACTS R E L .  TO JOHNSON ACT A N A L Y S I S :  CFS ANC. 

T n u s  FAR. COORDINATION ON PRODUCTION OF YEMORANOUM. 

GENERA SEVERAL CFSIANC - WORK ON JOHNSON ACT P O I N T  I N C L U D I N G  

cc Lr I ""r , 
10/05/95 MWH GENERA WORKING ON MEMO. TCS J P S T  CF KTM RE COMPLETION OF 

10105/95 KWM GENERA MEETING W I R J S  RE:  STANDING I S S U E  UNDER FLORIOA Law;  

10/05/95 OMF GENERA COMPLETE RESEARCH; DRAFT MEMO INSERT ON ( I )  

WORK. 

CONDUCTED RESEARCH RE: SAME: OZSCUSSED WIRJS:  DRAFTED 
SUMMARY OF SAME FOR I N S E R T I O N  I N T O  F U L L  DOCUMENTS 

CONFISCATION ISSUEt ( 2 )  EOUAL PROTECTION ISSUE! i N 0  

10/05/95 

l0/06/95 

RJS 

MWH 

GENERA 

GENERA 

!3! a_EU *vox D O C i ^ n i N i  
P I C  ANC - R E V ' I N G  PORTIONS OF DRAFT: CFSIDMF: C F I J P S T  
- WORK WIKWM ON FLORIDA ASPECT OF J U S T I C l A B l L I T Y  
P O I N T :  R E V ' I N G  FLORIDA CASES; P I C  KTM; CFIP.M.MURRAY 
RE C I T E  CHECKING, ETC.;  FURTHER C F S r K T M  RE: F L O R I D A  
RESEARCH ON RIPENESS,  ETC. 
F l N A L f Z I N G  MEMO FOR SSU WIKTM. E D I T I N G  BROOKLYN 
MATERIALS.  

FOR F I N A L I Z I N G  AND SENDING WHO TO E. AGMSTRONC. 

RESEARCH ON EQUAL PROTECTION I S S U E ;  REVISE/FINALIZE 

10106I95 RJS GEHERA NUMEROUS CFSIP.MCMURRAV; DMF 6 JPST RE VARIOUS ITEMS 

10/06/95 OMF GENERA SEVERAL CDNFEQENCES W I J F X T  AND R J S :  FURTHER LEGAL 

HOURS 

I . 80  
7 . 8 0  

4 . 0 0  
15.00 

6.00 

1.70 

2 . 0 0  

6 . 5 0  

4. I O  

4.60 

1 4 . 5 0  

5 . 7 0  

7 .OO 

1 .sn 

5.50 

BILLAELE 

R A T E  0 R E F #  VALUE 

3 .600 .00  

840.00 / 

501 .so 

590.00 

1.580.00 

. l e  107.00 

890. 00 

2,030.00 / 
1.368 .OD 

360.00 

770.00 J 

2e8062 
110373 

144201 
22280 

148823 

30590s 

257372 

22242 

331458 

275600 
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DATE 2 1 2 1 1 9 6  B I L L I N G  I N F O R M A T I O N  MEMO 
"CONFIOENTIAL  - SUBJECT TO A T T O R N E V l C L l E N T  AND ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT P R I V 1 '  , , 

1 5 1 0 4 7 2  
O R I G I N A T I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 00001 GENERdL T I Y E  FROMlTHRU DATES 0100100 1131196 
B I L L I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9129195 COST FROMlTHRU OATES 0100100 1 1 3 1 1 9 8  RESPONSIBLE ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 

REOVESTING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S .  I N C  B I L L  LlII4lI'bC , 
GENERAL \ - DEMAND 

. . . .r . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . t . .rr. . .r.r. . . . . .**. . . . . .*.*. . .*.  ;.... ...~.**.~...~..*...*...~....~~~..~....,~..~..*~.~.~~..~..**.~~~~,,,*~,~,~~~ 
- 0 A T E - I N 0  5VC O E S C R l P T l O N  O F  S E R V I C E  

B I L L A B L E  
HOURS VALUE RATE 0 REF# 

MEMO I N S E R T 1  FORWARD TO O.C.  
1 0 1 1 0 1 9 5  WEB GENERA DISCUSS W/JPST O P I N I O N  FORM LANGUAGE AND SOURCES; 

RESEARCH SOURCES FOR J P S T .  
1 . 4 0  252.00 

70.00 
303.50 / 1 0 1 1 0 1 9 5  OMF GENERA REA0 F I N A L  MEMO A S  SENT TO 01 .50 

1 0 1 1 0 1 9 5  J P S T  GENERA REV0 F I N A L  OF MEMO TO 0. ARMSTRONG: TC MWHlKM RE BPA 1.30 
INOUIR1ESIFOLLOW-UP ON REHEARING/ RECONSIDERA- T l n ~  I C  

ID111195 WEB GENERA 
1 0 1 1 1 1 9 5  J P S T  GENERA 

1 0 1 1 2 1 9 5  WE0 GENERA 
1 0 1 1 2 1 9 5  JPST GENERA 

1 0 1 1 2 1 9 5  OMF GENERA 
10120195 R J S  GENERA 

10120195 KTM GENERA 
1 0 1 2 2 1 9 5  J P S T  GENERA 

1 0 1 2 3 / 9 5  MWH GENERA 

1 0 1 2 3 1 9 5  KTM GENERA 
1 0 1 2 4 / 9 5  OMF GENERA 
1 0 1 2 4 1 9 5  K T M  GENERA 

1 0 1 2 4 1 3 5  MWH GENERA 

1 0 1 2 4 1 9 5  J P S T  GENERA 

1 0 / 2 5 / 9 5  DMF GENERA 

. . -. . . . 
A PREREQUISITE TO JUDICIAL REVIEW. ~ 7 ~~ 

PROBABILITlES1LIUELIHOOO OF SUCCESS COUNSEL'S CTR FOR 
OISCLOSURE P U k P O S i S  L i i M i N G  OF.SAME RE REFUND ORDER, 
D E T A I L S  OF 1 9 8 3  A N A L Y S I S  6 CASE. AGENCY VS COURT 
R E L I E F ;  TC EPA RE SAME 6 AOV. MWH OF RESULTS: CF WEB 
RE SEC DISCLOSURE G U I D E L I N E S  6 O P I N I O N  OPTIONS ON 
L I A 0 I L 1 T V  EXPOSURE. 
D ISCUSS W I T H  J P S T  MATERIALS FOUND RE A D V I C E  LANGUAGE. 
REVO TRANSCRIPTS OF PSC AGENDA SESSIONS FORWPlRDEO By 
0PA;  PREP NOTES FOR O I S C .  WlBPA RE BONO. I N T E R l M  
RATES, RATE STRUCTURE D E C I S I O N S :  CF WEB RE S E C I A B A  
G U I D E L I N E S  FOR L I T l G A T I O N S l C L A l M  D ISCLOSURE REQUESTEO 
B Y  EPA. 
DISCUSS O P I N I O N  LETTER L I N G  WIJPST.  
TCS WlMWM(2); REVO O I S C L O S U R E I D P I N I O N  STANOARDS 6 E D I T  
LTR TO 0PA RE ASSESSMENT OF SSU P O S I T I O N S  ON REFUND 
ORDER FOR DISCLOSURE PURPOSES. 
C O N F l J P S T  RE: STATUS 
1 0 2 0 9 5  - D I S C  JPST -REFUND D E C I S I O N  I N  SOUTHERN 
U T I L I T I E S  CASE. 
TC WlJPST - REVIEW OF ORDER. 
TC KM RE ITEMS TO BE COVERED I N  O U T L I N E  FOR B P I .  
COOROlNATlON WISSU F L A .  COUNSEL. 

FOR RECONSIOERATION MOTION. SEVERAL T C S  KTM. STAFF,  
JPST TO F I N A L I Z E  SAMC. 
REVIEWED AN0 R E V I S E D  OUTLINE: TCS Y!MW!, JPST,  iii. 
WORKED ON SSU REHEARING A P P L I C A T I O N  

ETC. 
WORKING ON RECONSIOERATION REOUESTS. TCS KEN HOFFMAN, 
JPST. OF. KTM: CF KTM. 
TC BPA O F F I C E  6 KU RE FORWARDING MATL TO BPA ON APP 
FOR RECONSIOERATION; TC FR M W  6 CF OF RE DRAFTING 
PLEADINGS; TC FR MWH RE CONTACT W/K. HOFFMAN; T C  FR 
B P I  -- D I S C  ALL ASPECTS OF RECONSIOERATION . 
SURCHARGEIREFUND STRUCTURE. BONO, REV OFF!C!ENCY RE ! "  
METERS. 
WORUED ON SSU REHEARING A P P L I C A T I O N  

1 0 2 3 9 5  WORKING FROM HOME ON STRATEGY MEMO AND OUTLINE 

TCS WIJPST: CF w m w n ;  REVIEW OF FLORIDA MEMORANDUM. 

.30 5 4 . 0 0  
1.20 3 5 4 . 0 0  

.20 30.00 

.90 265.50 

.IO 14.00 

.30 72.00 

.30 . 72.00 

.20  59.00 

4 . 0 0  1 . 0 8 0 . 0 0  

2.50 800.00 
7 . 0 0  980.00 

. 4 0  96.00 

3.20 8 6 4 . 0 0  

1 . B O  5 3 1 . 0 0  

3085 

2439 1 9  
96300 

I2290 
9 6 2 9 7  

3 1 9 9 0 6  
9 0 2 0 4  

6 8 9 6 4  
B O 2 8 0  

1 4 S 4 9 2  
2 9 7 5 7 0  

325519 

7.00 9 8 0 . 0 0  
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DATE 2121196 B I L L I N G  INFORMhTION MEMO - CONTINUED - PAGE 4 
' "CONFIDENTIAL  - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEYlCL IENT AN0 ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT PRIV ILEGES ' .  

B l k L  CONTROL 8 1518472 
T I M E  FROMlTHRU DATES 0100100 1131196 
COST FROMlTHRU DATES 0100100 1131198 

REOUESTING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S ,  I N C  
O R I G I N A T I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 0000 1 GENERAL 
B I L L I N G  h T T V  JOSEPH P. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29 /95  
RESPONSIOLE ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS GENERAL 

- 0 A T E - I N 0  SVC D E S C R I P T I O N  O F  S E R V I C E  

10125195 KTM GENERA RESEARCH ON RETROACTIVE RATEMAKING AN0 THE EFFECTS OF 
REGULATORV LAG. R E S P O N S I B I L I T Y  OF A REVIEWING COURT, 
ETC.:  TCS WIMWH. 

RECONSlOERATlON AN0 REVIEWING MOTION, TCS J P S T  CF KTM. 
TC KEN HOFFMANi WORK LATE HERE AN0 AT APARTMENT. 

10126195 MWH GENERA 102695 WORKING TO F I N I S H  MOST OF THE DRAFT 

10125195 OMF GENERA WORKED ON SSU REHEARING APPL!CAT!ON 
10/26/95 KTM GENERA RESEARCH, DRAFTING AN0 R E V I S I N G  SSU A P P L I C A T I O N  FOR 

10127195 OMF GENERA WORKED ON SSU REHEARING A P P L I C A t l O N  
10127195 KTM GENERA RESEARCH. DRAFTING AN0 R E V I S I N G  S S U ' S  MOTION FOR 

10130195 KTM GENERA TC W/JPST:  CF WIMWH: RESEARCHED AND REDRAFTED P I E C E S  

10131195 P MC GENERA CHECK C I T E S  FOR J. STEVENS. ' 
10131195 KTM GENERA RESEARCH ON VARIOUS ISSUES:  P A R T I C I P A T E 0  I N  A TC 

W1VARlOUS P A R T I E S  RE: SUBSTANTIVE REVIEW OF PLEADING.  
10131195 SLZ GENERA, CF.  J P S T  RE RATE I M P L I C A T I O N S  OF REFUND O B L I G A T I O N S  - 

TAX EFFECT: CARRYING COSTS. ETC. 
10131195 R J S  GENERA 100395 - CONF W I T H  J P S T  RE SOUTHERN STATES ASSGT - 

BACKGROUND FOR POSSIBLE ASSISTANCE. 
11101195 MWH GENERA COMPLETE CHANGES AN0 A D O I T I O N S  TO DRAFT 

RECONSIDERATION MOTION AN0 TCS/TCFS WIJPST AN0 F L O R I D A  
COUNSEL FOR SSU. 

RECONSIDERATION; CF WIMWH. 

RECONSIDERATION: TCS WIBPA. JPST. ETC. 

OF SSU PLEADING. 

11101195 OMF GENERA 10130195 - WORK ON SSU REHEARING A P P L I C A T I O N  
11101195 OMF GENERA WORK ON SSU REHEARING A P P L I C A T I O N  
11101195 J P S T  GENERA SEVERAL TCS - B P A I F L .  KH. KM. MWH: CFS OF RE C I T E  

CHECKS. AOOL CASES1 REVO UNDERCHARGE CASES h D I S C .  
WIKH: REVO REGS 6 STAT.  ON INTEREST:  E D I T I N G  DRAFT 
MOT. FOR RECONSIO. h FL A F F I D A V I T  h D R A F T I N G I R E V I S I N G  
INSERTS FOR SAME; SENT TO B P A I K H I A .  ENGLAND WlMEMOS OR 
K O i E i :  ECVD i D D i  Miii F R .  A E .  W i n .  K n  FOR W E  P L E A D I N t i  
h CLEAN DRAFT OF SAME, 

F L  A F F I D A V I T  RECD FR BPAIKH;  TC MWH RE REMAINING 
ITEMS:  TC KH RE WORK PLAN FOR TODAY. REMAINING I T E M S  
TBD; CF OF RE FOLLOW-UPS ON OR MOTION. ETC.;  R E V I S I N G  
F L  A F F I D A V I T  TO INCORP. 6PA COMMENTS; REVISED NEW 
VERSIONS OF F L  h SV A F F I D A V I T S  POST REVIEW OF BPA 
MARKUPS: TC B P A I S V  RE CHANGES. BANUISURETV LTRS:  TC 
WlSPA RE RATE CASE DISCOVERY ISSUES ON COMMERCIALLV 
CC"C'T 'VE .,,.,.>A I .  DOCS: SENT ALL 2EVISIO::S TO b K .  HOFFMAN 
POST CHECK OF R E V I S E D  b NEW E X H I B I T S  TO A F F I D A V I T S :  TC 
W l K H  6 MWH RE M I S S I N G  ITEMS,  C I T E  b TRANSCRIPT CHECKS: 
R E V I S E D  P O L I C Y  ARGUMENT SECTION 6 SENT TO KH; ( S T  READ 

11102/95 JPST GENERA RECO. REVD. 6 CIRCULATED R E V l S E O  MOTION FOR RECONSIL .  

HOURS 

3 .50  

1 3 . 7 0  

7 . 0 0  
3.00 

7 . 0 0  
4 .50  

1.30 

.20 
1.40 

.IO 

.30 

4 .50  

6 . 0 0  
7 . 0 0  
6.30 

8 .  IO 

B I L L A B L E  
VALUE 

840.00 

3.689.00 J 
580.00  
720.00 

gno.00 
1.080.00 

312.00 

25.00 ' 
336.00 

29.50 

72.00 

1,215.00 

J 
840.0d 
980.00 

1.858.50 

I 

RATE 0 REF. 

3015 

249994 

70127 
282563 

231052 
281896 

317264 

142400 
33052 

74 120 

263608 

119088 

4766 
280715 
318722 

2.389.50 d 33! 
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DATE 2/21/96 B I L L I N G  INFORMATION MEMO - cola,. ' PAGE 5 
"CONFIDENTIAL  - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEVlCL lENT AN0 ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT P R I V I L E G E S "  

REQUESTING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S .  I N C  B I L L  CONTROL 8 1510472 
O R I G I N A T I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 0000 1 GENERAL T l M E  FROMlTHRU DATES O I O O / O O  1/31/96 
B I L L I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROMlTHRU OATES 0100100 1/31/98 
RESPONSIBLE ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS GENERAL .... ~ . . ~ . . . . . . . . . . . . . t . t . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ~ . . . ~ . ~ . . . . ~ . . ~ ~ . ~ . ~ . ~ ~ . ~ . * . ~ . . . . ~ . ~ . . . . ~ . ~ . . . . ~ ~ b ~ ~ . ~ ~ ~ . . . . ~ ~ * ~ . . * . ~ . . * . ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ . ~ ~ ~ . . . . . ~ ~ ~  

1 - DEMAND 

- D A T E - I N 0  SVC O E S C R l P T I O N  O F  S E R V I C E  
BILLABLE 

HOURS VALUE 

OF MOT. FOR ORAL ARGUMENT# RECEIVED 6 R E V I S E D  P I 0  
F I N A L  DRAFT MOT. 

B40.00 8 4 0 . 0 0  IJ  11/02/95 OMF GENERA 10131195 - WORK ON SSU REHEARlNG A P P L I C A T I O N  6.00 
11/02/95 OMF GENERA WORK ON SSU REHEARING A P P L I C A T I O N  6.00 
11/03/95 JPST GENERA TCS B P A ( 3 ) .  K H ( 2 ) .  6 CF C A L L  WlBPA lKHIMWH -- COMPLETED 4 . 7 0  1.386.50 

REVIEW 6 MbRKUP OF R E V I S E D  MOT. FOR RECONSIOERATION: 
DRAFTED A C C I T I O N A L  INSERTS REL TO AFF!Dk.VITS POST REV 
OF SAME AS RECO FR BPA: SENT A L L  CHANGES TO B P A I K H :  
REVD 6 CLEARED MOT. FOR ORAL ARGUMENT: CF OF RE 
CLEARANCE I T E M S :  TC FR B P I  RE F I N A L  R E V I S I O N S  TO 
A F F I D A V I T S  6 F I L I N G .  

TO OTHER COUNSEL. 

EP)  SECTS 6 DRAFT A F F l O A V I T i  X-CHECKED V .  F I L E  DOCS. 
R E V I S E D  SAME 6 SENT TO OC: TCS MWHIYM(3) .  CFS OF; 
DRAFTED AOOL MATL ON 1 "  METER I S S U E  6 TC TO K. HOFFMAN 

.RE SAME, AN0 RELATED MATTERS: TC WIBPA. F .  LUOSON. K .  
HOFFMAN. MWHIKM. A .  ENGLAND RE ALL ASPECTS OF, 
STRATEGleS CONCERNING APP. FOR RECONSIDERATION. 
PRESENTATION OF ISSUES.  ORAL ARGUMENT. CONTINGENT 
HEARING REQUEST. PRO0UCTION.PLANS: REVD E D I T E D .  6 
CLEARED OR. RECONSIDERATION/ REHEARING REOUEST: LTR TO 
BPA. ETAL .  RE SAME 6 CF OF RE M A I L I N G S :  REVISED OR SV 

J 11/03/95 MWH GENERA (102795) WORKING ON SSU MOTION. CFS KTM. NUMEROUS CALLS 10.40 2.808.00 

2,301.00 11/04/95 JPST GENERA 10/27/95 REVD OF DRAFTS OF CONSTITUTIONAL ( T A K I N G  6 7.00 

A F F I D A V I T  FOR PACKAGE 6 SENT. 
11/04/95 JPST GENERA 10/30/95 CFS O F ( 2 )  6 TC K H  RE AOOL FLA C I T E S  FOR 

SEVERAL PTS.  I N  OR MOTION: R E V I S E D  & DRAFTED AOONS TO 
PP.1-17 OF MOTION & SENT TO KMIMWH: TCS B P A ( 2 )  
MWHlKM(2)  RE SUGGESTED R E V I S I O N S  TO OR COORDINATION 
W I A .  ENGLAND 6 PRODUCTION PROGRAM: ORAFTEO F L  
A F F I O A V I T ;  TC BPA RE CONTENTS OF A F F I D A V I T S  6 D E T A I L S  
ON 1" BFC I S S U E  6 A F F I D A V I T  MATL; PULLED 6 CHECKED 
EOUAL PROTECTION CASES ON REFUNOIRECOUPMENT ISSUES;  

1.504.50 5.10 

RATE 0 R E F 8  

23237 
114300 
333115 

2 19909 

139627 

298391 

REV0 6 MARK UP I D O L  SECT ON REFUND CASES RECO FR MWH. 
11/04/95 J P S T  GENERA 10131195 TCS KMIMWH. B P A ( 3 ) .  CFS OF. T C S  K. 8 . 2 0  2 . 4  19.00 

HOFFMAN(?) :  CONFERENCE C A L L  WIBPA. KH. A .  ENGLANO. 
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LO - b . - t O O  CULLEN A. . OVKMAN 

OATE 2/21/98 B I L L I N G  INFORMATION MEMO - CONTINUED - PAGE 6 
! 

"CONFIOENTIAL  - SUPJECT TO ATTORNEVfCLIENT AN0 ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT P R I V I L E G E S "  

JOSE 
JOSC 
JOSq 
JOSq 

REOUESTING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S .  I N C  B ILL  CONTROL # 1518472 
O R I G I N A T I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 0000 1 GENERAL T I M E  FROMlTHRU DATES O/OO/OO 1/31/96 
B I L L I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS OATE OPENEO - 9/29/95 COST FROMlTHRU DATES O / O O / O O  1/31/96 
RESPONSl0LE ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS GENERAL 

I - DEMAND ,... 1 

vc ~ 

1 
,ENEM 

ENER 

W/FlPA RE ARGUMENT THAT RATE STRUCTURE PROVIDES LARGE 
VOL. SUBSIDVI  D I S C .  WlSV RE 0OND A V A I L A B I L I T V .  REOT 
FOR PARENT C R E D I T  SUPPORT/INDEMNITV.  CASH P O S I T  OF SSU 
(CURRENT b PROJECTED).  LENDER LETTERS: D I S C .  L O G I S T I C S  
WIKH;  MARKUP OF A .  ENGLAND ORAFT POINT POST REVIEW OF 
SAME; R E V I S E 0  DR. FL A F F I D A V I T  b PREP INTEREST INSERT 
(SENT TO B P A I K H ) :  R E V I S E D  I "  BFC 6 PENALTY SECTIONS b 
SENT TO KH WINOTE: 2 E V i S E O  SV A F F i O A V i T  PER O l i C l j i i l O N  
b SENT TO E P A I K H I  SENT 25-30 360 REG. C. INTEREST 
INSERT TO MWH POST TC: COMPLETE0 R E V I S I O N S  b NEW 
CONCLUSION (PP.  18 TO END) OF OR. MOTION b SENT TO MWM 
FOR INCORPORATION b FORWARDING TO BPA/KH.  
REV0 A S - F I L E D  VERSION OF MOTION FOR RECONSIO. RECO FR 
K. HOFFMAN. 

ENER 
ENER 

206.50 .70  3 11858 

32995 

2 18488 
16417 
8922 

24771 

I 11061 '95 J P S T  GENERA 

11/01/95 JPST GENERA LTR TO K .  HOFFMAN POST REV OF F I N A L  OF MOT. FOR 
RECONSIOERATION -- NOTED TYPOS FOR K H  b SENT COPV. 

11/07/95 P MC GENERA 10/5/85 C I T E  CHECK AND PROOF READ 0. FRANCO B R I E F .  
11/01/95 P MC GENERA l0/6/95 RESEARCH CASELAW. MEET W I J .  STEVENS. 
11/08/95 MWH GENERA I02595 FURTHER WORK ON SSU 'S  DRAFT REHEARING AND 

11/09/95 MWH GENERA 103095 TCS B P I .  KH RE: R E C E I P T  OF DRAFT REHEARING 
RECONSIOERATION REQUEST. MORE WORK AT HOME. 

REQUEST. REVIEWING JPST MARKUP AND INCORPORATING 
FURTHER CHANGES SO K H  COULD HAVE COMPREHENSIVE FAX 
COPV TO WORK WITH: REVIEWINO DRAFT A F F I D A V I T S .  

11/10/95 CCG GENERA REVIEWED INFORMATION SENT FROM C L I E N T  TO JPST;  
PREPARED MATERIALS TO BE I N  A B INDER THAT WE WILL KEEP 
W I T H  THE F I L E  

FOR RECONSIOERATION AN0 ORAL ARGUMENT. NOT I N l L E F T  
11/15/95 MWH GENERA TC B R I A N  ARMSTRONG REGAROING RESPONSES TO SSSU MOTION 

.so 
8.60 
3.00 
6.90 

2.90 

141.50 

1.015.00 
315.00 1 

1 . 8 6 3 . 0 0 ~  
ENERi 

783.00 J 

3 1 . 5 0  J 
ENER, 
ENERi 

ENERI 

I N E R I  

. l o  I05715 

.10 

. 5 0  

21 .00  

141.50 

83400 

1 1  /16 /95  

11/16/95 
I1/20/95 

J P S T  

KTM 
MWH 

GENERA 
VOICE M A I L .  
REV0 MESSAGE FR OPA RE OPTIONAL ARGUMENT TO REFUND 
DOWN TO I N T F n I M  RATES! TCS KMIMWH RE SAME b STATUS DUO 
ANTEIAPPROVEO REV. REOTS CONSIDERATIONS. 
TCS WIJPST.  MWH RE: I N T E R I M  RATE QUESTION. 
TC B P I  RE: SUGARMILL WOODS MOTION TO STRIKE.  REVIEWING 
MOTION TO S T R I K E  AND P U B L I C  COUNSEL. C I T R U i / S P R l N G H I L L  
RESPONSES ON OPPOSIT ION.  
CONFER W/JPST RE MOTION FOR LEAVE TO REPLY AND REPLY. 
TC JPST RE: ARRANGEMENTS FOR RESPONSES ON 
TELECONFERENCE W I T H  JOE STEVENS, D E B B I E  FAANCO. 
WORKING ON REPLV TO P U O L l C  COUNSEL C I T R U S  COUNTRV. 
R E A 0  R E P L i E S  SUBMITTED BY INTERVENORS IN O P P O S i T l O N  TO 
S S U ' S  MOTION FOR RECONSIOERATION. 
WORKING ON REPLY. RESEARCHING CASES, MODEM DRAFT TO 
JOE STEVENS. DEBBIE  FRANCO. 

GENERA 
GENERA 

.30 
I . 4 0  

12.00 
378.00 

I 1/21 195 
1 1  1 2 1  195 
11/22/95 

11/22/95 

11/23/95 

OMF 
MWH 
MWH 

OMF 

MWH 

GENERA 
GENERA 
GENERA 

GENERA 

GENERA 

. l o  

.10 
4.90 

14.00 

1.323.00 
1 21.00 

J 210.00 [ 

1.485.00 1 
I . 5 O  

5.50 :NERI/ 

1 
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DATE 2/21/96 PAGE 7 B I L L I N G  INFORMATION MEMO .. 
' "CONFIDENTIAL  - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEV/CLIENT AN0 ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT P R I v I L F ( , '  

PEOUESTING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S ,  I N C  B ILL  CONTROL # 1510472 
O R I G I N A T I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS OOOOl GENERAL T I M E  FROM/THRU DATES O / O O f O O  1/31/96 

JOSEPH P. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROMlTHRU DATES O/OOlOO 1/31/96 B I L L I N G  ATTV 
RESPONSIBLE A l T V  JOSEPH P .  STEVENS GENERAL ..........................~..................~...*...*.......~...~..*~*.~~..~~~..~~.~.~. b . ~ . ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ . ~ . ~ ~ ~ ~ . ~ ~ . . ~ . . ~ ~ . ~ ~ . ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ . . . ~ ~ ~  

I - DEMAND 

- D A T E - I N 0  SVC D E S C R I P T I O N  O F  S E R V I C E  

11/24/95 

11/24/95 

I1/24195 
1 1 / 2 1  195 

1 l2?/95 

I 12a/95 
1/02/96 

1102196 

1/02/96 

1102196 

MWH 

J P S T  

OMF 
JPST 

DMF 

J P S T  
JPST 

JPST 

J P S T  

J P S T  

GENERA 

GENERA 

GENERA 
GENERA 

GENERA 

GENERA 
GENERA 

GENERA 

GENERA 

GENERA 

TELECONFERENCES W I T H  D E B B I E  FRANC0 AN0 JOE STEVENS. 
REDRAFT REPLV. SEARCHING FOR A D D I T I O N A L  CASES. 
WORKED W l D F  ON R E V I S I O N S .  E D l T I N G .  OR6FTING AODT 'L .  
SECTIONS OF SSU REPLV TO OPC. C I T R U S  C O . ;  CHECKED 
CASES, C I T E S ,  REFS. TO F I L E  DOCS.. NOTE OF RPA RE. 
FACTS ON V E N I C E  GARDENS. ETC.. RESPONSES; T I C  FR.  MWH 
RE AOD'L .  ITEMS;  CLEARED DRAFT 6 TRANSMITTED TO RPA, 
K .  HOFFMAN. A .  ENGLAND MONDAV CLEARNACE AND F I L I N G  
WORK ON MOTION FOR LEAVE TO REPLY AN0 REPLY. 
T l C S  KH(4). EPA RE COMMENTS. CHANGES, FACT 
V E R I F I C A T I O N .  CASE CHECKS ON SSU MOT. FOR LEAVE 6 
REPLV; E D I T I N G  6 REDRAFTING SAME 6 INSERTS POST. REV. 
OF SUGARMILL WOODS RESPONSE, BPA INSERT,  CHECK OF 
CASES C I T E D  BY SM 6 CFS OF ( I !  Q E  S N E ;  CF. OF R E  
PRIOR C I T R U S  CO. MOT. ON ISSUES IODRESSEO 0 V  SSU 
REPLV; SENT ALL CHANCES TO KH WINOTES; R E V ' D  CLEAN 
DRAFTS OF REPLY. ANS. TO MOT. TO S T R I K E  6 KH INSERT ON 
EFFECT OF STAVI CF.  OF 6 T I C  TO KH RE F I N A L  CLEARANCE 
ON BOTH SSU PLEADINGS 
NUMEROUS CONFERENCES W I J P S T :  CONTINUE WORKING ON 
MOTION FOR LEAVE TO REPLY AND REPLY; READ SSU RESPONSE 
TO MOTION TO S T R I K E  A F F I D A V I T S ;  READ SUGARMILL REPLY 
AN0 ANLLVZE SAME; R E A 0  AN0 ANALVZE CASES C I T E D  
THEREIN:  READ INSERT TO REPLV (#9 )  DRAFTED B Y  KEN 
HOFFMAN. 
REVO F I N A L S  OF SSU REPLV 6 ANSWER RECO FR KH. 
102095 REV0 REFUND ORDER RECO FR EPA; TC KM RE SAME b 
PREP NOTES FOR OISC. WIEPA; TC BPA L N I L M ) :  TC 
WIBPA/MWH RE I T E M S  FOR RECONSIDERATION. A F F I D A V I T S  ON 
IMPACTS, REFUND CALC..  TREATMENT OF I "  METER I S S U E ,  
O U T L I N E  OF PLEADING 6 PROD. SCHEDULE FOR SAME. 
102595 REV0 REFUND ORDER ON ISSUED IOENT!F!E I I  R V  BPC; 
REVO MATL FR K .  HOFFMAN RE IMPACT OF REFUNO ORDER; TC 
MWH RE SAME 6 ALL MATTERS COVERED W/EPA. FOLLOW UPS 
WIK .  HOFFMAN; CF OF RE MATL FOR A F F I D A V I T  ON F I N A N C I A L  
IMPACTS tL CLEARED O U T L I N E  FOR PLEADING.  
102695 TC MWH 6 CHECK WIBPA RE CUT-OFF DATES ON 
REFUNDS; CFS OF; REV0 6 E D I T  DR APP. FOR 
RECONSIOER6TION 6 A F F I D A V I T :  X-CHECK V .  ORDER AND F I L E  
DOCS: TC W l E P A l F L  RE D E T A I L S  ON "METER ISSUE 6 REFUNO 
PLAN FOR I N C L U S I O N  I N  A F F I D A V I T S .  REVENUE IMPACT OF 
ERROR. R E V I S I O N S  TO REFUND PLAN. REFUNO PERIOD: MADE 
FURTHER R E V I S I O N S  TO AFFS.  
100595 TC FR ANC. CF OF, CFS R J S ( 2 l :  REVO 6 E D I T  O R  
SECTS OF MEMORANDUM 6 CHECKED ORDERS CITEO:  CF PM RE 

HOURS 

. 7 0  

8 . 4 0  

9.50 
6.10 

6 . 5 0  

.60 
1.70 

I "" 
I . - w  

3.30 

E 1  LLAELE 
VALUE 

189.00 

2.478.00 

/ 
I 

1,330.00 J 
I .799.50 

910.00 

177.00 
501.50 

5e0.30 

973.50  

z.ao 826.00 

RATE 0 R E F #  

340059 

340361 

i 18468 
340364 

1 I8467 

340377 
20280 



DATE 2 /21 /96  - CONTINUED - PAGE 6 "CONFIDENTIAL  - SUBJECT TO A T T O R N E V I C L I E N T  AND ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT PRIVILCGES~V 
B I L L I N G  INFORMATION MEMO 

1516472 
0000 I GENERAL T I M E  FROMlTHRU DATES O / o O f O O  1131196 

COST FRDMlTHRU DATES O/oD/OO 1/31/98 
GENERAL 

REQUESTING ATTV JOSEPH P .  STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S .  I N C  BILL CONTROL I O R I G I N A T I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 
B I L L I N G  ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 
RESPONSIBLE ATTV JOSEPH P .  STEVENS 

1 - D A T E - I N D  SVC D E S C R I P T I O N  O F  S E R V I C E  
B I L L A B L E  

HOURS VALUE 

CITE-CHECK ETC. TC 0 .  ARMSTRONG R E  SO. STATES DUVAL 
CO. D E C l S .  ON CONFISCATION;  R E V 0  AODL BACKGROUND 
DOCSIORDER RECD FR BPA: R E V I S E 0  OR SECT ON JOHNSON ACT 
AS BAR TO FEDL CT REVIEW: REVO KM DRAFT SECTS. 

CONFISCATION. EOUAL PROTECTION; REVD ADOL CASES ON 
THESE ISSUES b CF PM b DF RE SAME 6 CHANGES TO MEMO: 
TCS KM ( 2 )  RE 113 T A X  REFUND CASES. OTHER EP CASES: TC 
MWHlKM RE AOOL R E V I S I O N S  TO DRAFT M E W  FOR BPA.  

2.60  767 .OO /02 /96  JPST GENERL 100695 REV0 6 E D I T  SECTS OF LEGAL MEMO ON 

1/02/96 MWH GEYERA TC JP5T RE: STATUS OF CASE & RECATEO I N T E R I M  RATE 
nl)nPSEn.Ur 

RATE 0 REF# 

277520 

27.00 110522 .10  
r""LLL",..Y. 

. 2 0  59 .00  

.90 265.50 

. 60  177.00 

1 /03 /95  J P S T  GENERA 111795 TC MWU RE ADV TO B P I  RE REFUND FLOOR CALC. 
ISSUE.  RESPONSES TO SSU MOT. FOR RECONSIDERATION. 

1/03/96 JPST GENERA I12095 REV0 ANSWERS TO SSU MOT FOR RECONSID.  RECD FR 
BPA;  TCS MWH(ZI RE P o s s i a L E  REPLV ?, PREP NOTES FOR 
RECS. TO 0 .  ARMSTRONG; REVD SWCA MOT. TO S T R I K E .  

RECONSIDERATIONi  TC K. HOFFMAN RE SAME ( N I L M ) :  TC FR 
'K. HOFFMAN -- D I S C .  ADV. OF SSU REPLY 6 CONTENTS 
THEREOF. COORDlNAT lON WIBPA.  

PREP O f  PROPOSED HOT FOR LEAVE b REPLY. FACTS ON SSU 
F I N A N C I A L  C O N D I T I O N .  D !SPOSIT ION OF V E N I C E  
GARDEHS/SARASOTA PROCEEDS. PARENT D I V I D E N D S .  

1/03/96 J P S T  GENERA 112195 UPDATE DF RE ANSWERS RECD FR SPA TO SSU MOT FOR 

2 . 4 0  708 .OD 1/03/96 JPST GENERA 112295 TCS BPA(3). K .  HOFFMAN(21.  CFS OF. TC MWH RE 

a 

1 / 1 1  196 J P S T  GENERA 

ORANGE-OSCEOLA TRANSACTION. REGS RELEVANT TO PLEADING,  
OPPDSIT ION PLEADING. CONTENTS OF I N S .  TO MOT. TO 
S T R I K E ;  REVO PLEADINGS. CASES FR K .  HOFFMAN; ADV TO 
DFlMWH RE CONTENTS OF SSU REPLV b DRAFTED P I 0  S A M E ,  
TC FR.MWH 6 REVO DR SSU MOT. TO CONSOLIDATE b ADMIN.  
L A W  TREATISE ON P E R M I S S I V E  CONSOLIOATION OF AGENCY 

.60 177.00 

LPPEALS. 

NEED FOR R E C I T A L S  ON FPSC JOINDER OR CONCURRENCE. 
1/12/96 J P S T  GENERA TC MWH RE OR SSU MOT. FOR C O N S O L l O ~ T 1 O N  OF APPEALS, 

1 /25 /96  MWH GENERA TCS B R I A N  ARMSTRONG RE; STAFF A C i I O t i .  
l l 3 0 1 9 6  < ? S i  GENERA REV0 FPSC STAFF RECOMMENOATIONS b PREP NOTES ON SAME 

1 /31 /96  J . H  GENERA COMPILED ROVALTV PACKAGE FOR B R I A N  ARMSTRONG. 
1 / 3 1 / 9 6  J P S T  GENERA CF MC RE P U L L I N G  CASES C I T E D  I N  FPSC STAFF MEMO; TCS 

FOR D I S C .  W I B P A I K .  HOFFMAN. 

YM 6 K. HOFFMAN(N1LM) RE SAME: TC 0. ARMSTRONG RE NEXT 

ARGUMENT; REVO NETT V .  R I  CASE C I T E D  B Y  STeFF ON 
SURCHARGE A N A L Y S I S  ( h  PREP NOTES FOR D I S C .  W/BPA];  CF 
OF RE COMPILATION OF P R I N C I P A L  CASES RFOVESTED BY 8 P h :  
AD*/. KK;. 

I STEPS, ERRORS I N  STLFF MEMO, STRATEGV FOR ORAL 

1/31 /96  JPST GENERA i N S  ENTRY -- TC WIBPA RE A F F I L I A T E  TRANSACTIONIHOLOING 

. 2 0  

.20  
. 9 D  

I .  20 
1 . 4 0  

. 4 0  

59.00 

54. OD 
265.50 

174.00 
413.00 

118.00 

13657 

333842 

288818 

323374 

218750 z > 
3 4 6 8 6 5  

33729 

14963 
34002 



- ORTE - I N 0  SVC 

9 / 2 9 / 9 5  999 006 
10/03/95 999 006 
10/03/95  999 005 
10'/04/95 999 006 
10/05/95 099 Do6 
10/06/95 999 006 
10106195 999 002 
10106/95 999 002 
10/06/95 999 002 
10/10/95  999 006 
10/20/95 999 0 2 8  
10120195 999 033 
10/24/95  999 006 
10/25/95  999 0 1 2  
1 0 / 2 5 / 9 5  999 012 
10125195 999 006 
10127195 999 006 
10/30/95 999 006 
10131195 999 006 

11/02/95  999 006 
11/03/95 999 006 

11/07/95  999 005 
11/@8195 999 006 
1 1 / 1 3 / 9 5  999 006 
1 1 / 1 7 / 9 5  999 028 

11/01/95  999 006 

11/07/1)5  909 00s 

1 1 / 1 7 / 9 5  999 033 
1 1 / 2 0 / 9 5  999 002 
11/20/95  999 002 
I1 /20/95  999 002 
11/20/95 999 002 

EROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 
POSTAGE - B K L V N I C B  - J P S T  
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPV 
BADOWLVN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
TELEPHONE 06 TELE SUMMARY 10/02---10/06 
TELEPHONE 0 K  T E L E  SUMMARY 10/02---10/06 
TELEPHONE BK TELE SUMMARY 10/02- - -10~06 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
WASHlHGTON TELECOPV ( F A X )  9 /25- - -10 /2o /g5  
WASHINGTON PHOTOCOPY 9/25---10/20/95 

SECRETARIAL OVERTIME SHEET 10104- F.B.URT ANC 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME SHEET 10/05- E.C.HOPE/ OM? 
BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPV 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPV 
BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 

POSTAGE-BK-CB/JPH , 

BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPV 

WASHINGTON TELECOPV ( F A X )  10/25-- -11/17/95  
WhSHINGTON PHOTOCOPY 10120---11/17/95 
TELEPHONE BKLVN 10 /23 - - -10 /27  
TELEPHONE BKLVN 10/23---10/27 
TELEPHONE SKLVN 10123---IO127 
TELEPHONE B K L W  !OI10----10/20 

BROOKLYN P n o T o c o P v  

B R O O X ~ S ' E ~  Pnurocopv 

BROOKLYN P H o T o c o P v  

1 . o m .  20 
51.80 

1.01 
.60 

14.80 
14.40 
64.46 

8.19 
16.31 
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DATE 212 1/96 DILLING IN fOR MATI ON MEMO 
 - COH11 1I 1.." r · PAGE 10
"CONFIDENTIAL - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEY/CLIENT AND AT1 0R NEY WOIIK PRODUCT PRIVILEGES . 

REQUESTING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 1"0055 - 00 SOUTHERN STAT[$ UTILITIES, INC BILL CONTROL' 1518472
ORIGINATING ATTV JOSEPH P . STEVENS 00001 GENERAL TIME FROMITHRU DATES 0100100 "31{96BILLING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEvENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROM/THRU OATES DIDO/DO 1/31/96RESPONS ID LE ATTY JOSEPH P. STEVENS GENERAL 
1 - DEMAND 

- DATE - INC SVC 

11 /2 1/95999 002 

11 /22/95999 018 

11/22195 999 006 
11 /2 7 / 95 999 018 

11/27 / 95999 016 

11 /2 7/95999 018 

11 /2 7/95999 01B 

11/27 / 95999 006 
11/29 /95 999 006 
1 1130195 999 018 

11/30/95 999 018 

11/30/95999 002 
11/30/95999 011 
11/30/95999 011 
12/01/ 95 999 002 
12/01/95 999 002 
12/01/95999 012 
12/01/95 999 012 
12/01195999 014 
12 /0 1/95 999 012 
12113195 999 002 

12/15/95 999 018 

12 / 19/9 5 999 026 
12119 /95 999 033 
12120/95 999 018 

12120 /95 999 018 

12 /20/95 999 018 

12120/95 999 018 

12/20/95999 018 

12/29/95 999 018 

COS T S ADVANCED 

AT&T 
TELEPHONe BIll 202 223-8890 11/1/95 

EASTERN CONNECTION 

OUTSIDE 
BROOKLYN 
FEDERAL 
OUTSIDE 
FEDERAL 
OUTSIDE 
FEDERAL 
QUTSIOE 
FEOEX 
OUTSIDE 
BROOKLVN 
BROOKLYN 

SERVICES - INV, 192689 11/4/95 
PHOTOCOPY 

EXPRESS 
SERVICES-10/27/95-'564426057-K EN HOFFMAN/JPS 
EXPRESS 
SERVICES- l0/27/95- '564426D57-BRJAB ARMSTRONG/JP$ 
EXPRESS 
SERVICES-l0/27/95 - '564426057-ARTHUR J ENGlANO/JPS 

SERVICES ­
PHOTOCOPY 
PHOTOCOPY 

CADMAN EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES ­
CADMAN EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES ­
TELEPHONE OK MONTH 
TELECOPY BK MONTH 

JNVI 5-648 -398 41 1'1/ 10 /95 

INV" 001292 ' 11/1 /95 HOR N 

INVI 001292 11/1 / 95 HOPE 

OF OCT.95 


OF OCT . 95 

TELECOPY 8K MONTH OF OCT.95 
TELEPHONE-8K-11/6/95 THRU 11 / 20/95 
TELEPHOHE - 8K-11/6/95 THRU ,1/20/95 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME SHEET 10 / 30 - P.GIGAN Ttl 

- BRIAM ARMSTR ONG 

10126 


10/5 


OM 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME SHEEt 10/27 - R. HORN I FPOH 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME SHEET 10 /23,30- 11 /0 1- J,R.MARTIN/KTM 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME SHEET 11 /0 2,03 - C. BASILICATO/JPST 
MICHAEL W. HALL 
TElEPHOHE ON 111395 
lEXIS-NEXIS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-9/29/95-19509049168-LE XIS SEARCHIOMF 
WASHINGTON TELECOPY (FAX) 11/19--- 12/19 
WASHINGTON PHOTOCOPY 11/18---12/19 
FED EXPRESS CORP . 
OUTSIDE SERVICES 11/24-INV'566779255- JPSTI KENNETH A. HOFFMAN 
lEXI$-NEXIS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-l0-2 - 3-4/95- '951004874 1-LEXIS SEARCHIOMF 
LEXI$-NEXIS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-l0- 5-6/95-'95 10048741 - LEXlS SEA RCH/OMF 
CADMAN EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES - IHV, 001340 12 / 1 / 95 HORN 11/24& 11 /27 
CADMAN EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES - INVI 001340 12/1 / 95 FRANCO 11 /24 
LEXIS-NEX IS 

AMOUNT REf' 

19.38 156592 


159 . 50 
 77986 


24 . 20 136727 

10.00 48291 


10 . 00 245B2 

10 . 00 21984 


13 . 25 
 31942 


32.40 14041 

11.20 ,8g635
63.00 104038 


36.00 145763 


18 . 99 
 707 

39 . 00 165923 


104 . 00 168204 

3 . 51 46196
5 
 117456 


114387 

1121;::n. 28 ,.. ~ 211667 


71 . 93 
 62766

47.4 . 145386 

11 .5 126568 


22 . 50 
 126826:0 

1 . 25 15511 2»(j)

13.30 143090 

10 . 00 

B75 . 70 
 ::::::~m 
398 . 70 
 32770.J 

1 42 . 00 85236 


43 . 00 80111 0 

36 . 00 

~ 
m " 
z 
o 

OUTSIDE SERVICES-11/24/95-19511020116-LE XIS SEARCH/OMF 

"'''I~ 

X 



•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

'," 

lO - b • .. IOO CULLEN ~ . _ DYKMAN 

OATE 2/21/96 BILLING INFORMATION MEMO - CONTINU~D - PAGE 11 
"CONFIDENTIAL SUBJECT TO ATTORNEv/ CLIENT AND ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT PRIVILEGES" 

REOUESTING AlTY JOSEPH P. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN S TATES UTILrTIES, IN C BILL CONTROL' 1518472 
ORIG INATING AllV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 00001 GENERAL TIME FROM/THRU OATES 0/00/00 1131196 
BI "LLING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROM/THRU OATES 0/00/00 1131196 
RESPONSIBLE ATlY JOSEPH P. STEVENS GENERAL 

1 - DEMAND 

- DATE - INO SVC COS T S ADVANCED AMOUNT REf' 

12129/95 999 OIB LEXIS-NEXIS 29.70 

OUTSIDE SERVICES-Il/27/95 - '95110201 16-LExtS SEARCH/DMF 


12/29/95 999 OIB LEXIS-NEXIS 
 215.10 ~13/.11 ~'87~ff8 
OUTSIDE SERVICES - 11-1 -2/95 - #95110201 16-LEXIS SEARCH/DMF/PM 423 . 00 12 •r'~' 13 ,J.r

12/29/95 999 018 LEXIS-NEXIS ;)J~' 101 

OUTSIDE SERVICES-11/2/95-'95110201 16-LEXIS SEARCH/PM 


12/29/95 999 018 LEXIS-NEXlS 
 180.00 '1818 tI'f~'" ~U31
OUTSIDE SERVICES-l 1/2/95-'9511020116-LEXTS SEARCH/PM 


I/O 1/96 999 011 TELECOPV-8K-MONTH OF NOVEMBER 95/JPS 337.00 ~ ./ ''''''''tP 

43.54 ___ 31558

1/01196 999 002 TELEPHONE-BK-MONTH OF NOVEMBER 95/JPS 
15.23 ~~ 852771/04/96999 002 AT&T ~ 51172 


TELEPHONE BILL FOR 12/1/95 019 0~8 8244 001 

1/26/96 999 002 AT&T 1 . 59 .98741 


TELEPHONE BILL FOR AC 019 048 8244 001 ON 01/01/96 

1/26/96 999 002 AT&T .2B 164484 


TELEPHONE BILL FOR 019 048 8244 001 ON 01/01/96 

1/31 /96 999 006 BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY # OF COPIES 274 27 . 40 218358 


UNBILLED COSTS AOVANCEO 5.431.17·· 


••• NO UNAPPLIED PROGRESS 8ILLINGS FOR THIS MATTER ••• 

» ~ \l 
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,-"anf J. Adler MicltMJ J. a..r.ip U--CooWoky -...nil. LaN,. _ J........ LEGAIi.D6PsT..., 

rcrtl&lMlo C. AIoftllO 
c..ar L Ahoara 
I..iMa C. AtMt.-. 
Liliana AraN 

D_tel H. A..-n 
Dmd C. AIWNm 
0t.arIa ... ADI1aMe:r 
o-M T. A..aria 
r..4"· . ....... 

Iari L Lnh 
Hilaric .... 
V. D_Ic;pe,
N.,... J. Ie,"on! 
Lia.a J. lerte' 
Dale S. BerptOn 

Bridpt Berry 

Marl< r. Biduu 

Lo~"c:r. Jon Bielby 

Muk D. BIoo", 

ReJin.&ld L. Bouthillier. Jr. 

Howard Broe,II'la" 

Blakr. D. Brihuold 

Franc;. B. Bro,an , Jr. 

B"n BNlon 

r,..nc:u M. c....cy 

DllYid R. Ch.... r. 


A". a..-ke 
S- M. Ceo" 
L FJ'Utk Gw4en 
C. Day! c:..do 
.uo-. ....... ~ 


Alaa T. o.-.d 
TrioiL 0 ­
L-ia A. D at t) 
~ILDoII 
_I. Ed. 
_UoIooa 
0-...... LIp<. m 
Anb"rJ. ~.J~ 
c.., ... .,... 
He"" H. (JI.eky) F_ 
JeII,.", A. Fried 
flobin r. Ff7'II_ 
Aoben C. Caa& 
Tc~taC~ 

Wendy C&ft;;' 
Ric:~ C. CatftI\ 
Brian K. Can 
Jdl~ Cllbc!n 
uurir. L. CiJdan 
Brvcc H. CUe.KlciJl 
Richard J. Ci"ato 

..... s.c.w 
JooILc.w­
_Lc.w­
s....M..C If 'h 
_c.c.w..o. 
_s.c-.. 
_I.e:.. ­
_C '...... N.' ' 	i 
.... P.C " 
....... Leo­
_........ 
................ 

r ... F. Ham.. J~ 
...".II. H_·.... 
C.H.·d ......... 
Jeff,..,. A. HindI 
"--l.c._ 
l.arTy J. H.n..... 
Iteaneth A . Hwky 
Ccra1d J. KMliMa 
LithA. J __ 

warUn ICalb 
D.-rid S. Kenin 
s..-n J. Kravia 
RoWd C. LaJ'a.c:r. 

s...n .. LapMlu.a 
-,. I. t-Io 
~A.w..r 
-.. Ill. LeIufi.Ud 
_ .. S. L.Ioow 
_ S. '-'" 

_H. LIpo« -'-'"c.IooL &.-.. 
Jooa .. t-IoI

"'£'"' 	.. 
_.. ­
.w... J, lIaWino ............ 

~J. .._ 
~ 

_J. ..........r_ 

.JMI D. ....r 

..... J. 1Il.,.1. J~ 


a..Mn It. McDroaald 

...... T . ...eapr
J__ L O'Brien 

....,.,. R. Olickc, 
Rcbcc:~ R. Orand 
SMri L OriowiLl 
nea.bic K . OrshcUky 
A. Flinnr.r Pardo 

It.. Pariah-Ra.on 
Manbll R. r-r-ck 
a,,.. C. ........ 


..... ft.. Pupo 

Albea1 D. Q-Mal 

C. R,... a.­
Mark J. ...... 

L.iII ..... 

..... _......... 
.... -.___ 
....... .. a.w-. 

~ A . aedripa 
Aka H. IleIaick 
......... S. ........ 
IticIt.ard A. a..-ltaUID 
....w ... ~n 
DoML"­
c.., ... s..J 
Elliot H . Schcrlr.cr 
M...k P. Schaapp 
CUl'ord A. Sdullm.,.. 
hvl E. Shapiro 
Ilaftd,. J. Sh_ 
P..,J A. Shclowia 
Enriquc Sil.,. 
.....lene K. Su-.ermo" 

Hally R. Skolnick 
t..lln P. Sc.epbe...n 
Joel L s.ockc, 
o..p. R. nom""" 
ReM" H. Trauric 
ana.. J. "alah 
Lkh Wu.cnuv. 
J«f~ wathom 
D.... E....U. 
......odD. ... 
H-.rei W. Wh.i&akcr 
Ia-rokl A. 'Wtah 
T.-.try- D. Wolfe 
Uada C. Wonon 

T . ..,.111. Dn;&., or C-1IIIIMl 
Arnold J. Hoarn~. 01 c.un! 
Pancl< T. O ' Brien', tJ Cou... 
B. K.. Roo.eru., of Co"nMl 
Allo.n s.Jo.,in, of CouMeJ 
Brian 1. Sherr. or CouftHI 
Crai, E. Stein. 01 C-nMI 
Marc: tat . W.a60n, 01 CoIIMCl 

Zachary H. WoIJJ. ReLired 

Arthur J. England, Jr.' 
(305) 579-0605 

-Board Cettifi~ in AppeUate La... 

April 13, 1995 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, Florida 32703 

Attention: 	Brian P. Annstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 

Re: Application for Increased Water and Wastewater Rates 
(PSC Docket No. 920199-WS) 

Investigation into the Appropriate Rate Structure 
(pSC Docket No_ 930880-WS) 

Investigation into the PSC's Jurisdiction 
(PSC Docket No. 930945-WS) 

Gentlemen: 

We are pleased that you wish to engage our firm to perform legal services for 
you. This letter is intended to set forth our understanding as to the nature and scope of 

CR£ES B[ RC. T RAUR I C. H orn" ... !,. llPorr. R OSEN & QU E"'·TEL . P. A . 
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Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
April l3,1995 
P a e  2 

APPENDM 

the legal services we have agreed to render, and the amount of MU fees for these 
S C M C S .  

1. You have engaged this law firm to represent 
Southern States Utilities in a pending appellate proceeding from a uniform rate Structure 
order entered by the Public !jxrvir;c Cammission in Docket No. 920199-WS, and in 
connection with two additional PSC cases pocke t  Nos. 930880-WS and 930945-WS), as 
well as any other senices that may emanate fiom these proceedings that you may from 
time to time request we undertake. 

Fees fo r Serw ’ces. You will be charged and agree to pay for our services 
on the basis of hourly rates established from time to time for the attorneys in our firm. 
Arthur England’s hourly rate is $500. Please note that the range OC rates for attorneys 
and paralegals is defined in the Billing Policies, which are enclosed and incorporated as 
part of this letter. Simultaneously with your execution of this letter, you have agreed to 
remit a $5,000 retainer for our services, which will be held in trust and against which 
time charges will be credited on our final billing. 

2. 

3. Q&.. In addition to our fees for legal services, you agTee to pay us for 
costs and expenses that we incur, which could include filing fees, travel expenses, delivery 
charges, facsimile charges, long distance telephone charges, photocopies and postage 
charges. A cost deposit of $500 is payable at the time of our engagement. 

4. Pavment of Fees and Emenses. Our invoices will be submitted to you on a 
monthly basis, and each invoice wiU be due and payable when rendered. In the event we 
are ultimately required to bnng suit to collect any unpaid fees or costs, you understand 
and agree that we shall be entitled to the reasonable value of OUT attorneys’ fees and 
costs. 

. 

5. Commen cement of Rem- * If the foregoing YE agreeable to you, 
please acknowledge your understanding and agreement by signing and returning a copy 
of this letter, together with your check for $5,500. 

G H E E N B E R C  T R ~ L R I C  



Southern States Utilities, Inc. APPENDIX t . 5  c p .-- - 
April l3.1995 
Page 3 PAGE 2I OF IqC 

We appredate your confidence in our firm. and we assure you that we wil l  make 
every effort to perform our semm m a prompt and efficient maruner. We enclose for 
your information a short biographical sketch of the members of Greenberg T d g ‘ s  
Appellate Group, some of whom wiU.be involved in representing your interestS. 

very trulr Yours, 
GREENBERG, ‘IIZAURIG, HOFFMAN, 
LIPOFF, ROSEN & QUENTEl, P A  

, 1995. Agreed and accepted on April - 
SOUTHERN STATES m S ,  INC. 

By: 
Title: 

-OLID.*.IIl.*\”,II,” 

G A E E S B E R C  T R A C R I C  



APPENDIX & 5 

ssu 
Legal Department 
Interoffice Memo 

70: GingerClark 

FmllX Brian P. Amstrong 

Date: April 17.1995 

Re: -Request 

Please prepare a hand-cut check in the amount of $5.500 payable to Greenberg. Traurig. This 
check represents a retainn and cost deposit for the Appeal of the Giga Rate Case. Please charge 
this to GL # ~1.591.99.1861.oooO.152,92RA069. I have attached a copy of the 
documentation stating these fees for your records. 

Please deliver the check to Donna Henry when prepared for enclosure with the Fee Agreement. If 
you have any questions, please call me at ext. 152. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

dlh/95MSO 4-49 Attachment 
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May 10, 1995 
Personal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Xpopka, FL 32703 

Attn: Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 

I n v o i c e  

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 

Legal Services through April 30, 1995 ffh 
Total Fees $ 14,171.50 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 331.37 
Copying Charges 158.85 
Information & Research Charges 1054.74 

Total Other Charges $ 1,544.96 - 

AJE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 357753 

T U  ID 59-1270754 

Total $ 15,716.46 
L==EILI-==C=E 

RECEIVED 
JUN 0 5 1995 

ACCOUNS DayaSk 

1221 BRICKELL A F E \ C E  MIAHI. FLORIDA 33131 305-579.0500 F A X  305-579-07li 
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JUN 2 9 I995 

rsonal and Confidential 

-them States Utilities, Inc. 
10 Color Place 
Ypka, FL 32703 

Attn: Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 

DEPT. June 22, 19 

I n v o i c e  

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 

630.00 

Legal Services through May 31, 1995 

T o t a l  Fees $ 

Other Charges : 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 14.25 
Copying Charges 1.80 

Total Other Charges $ 16.05 

M E  :MGG 
File No. 18726.010100 '. Invoice No. 362789 
Tax ID 59-1270754 

1221 B R ~ c K E L L  A V E S C E  M I A M I .  F L O R I D A  33131 305.579-0500 F A X  305-579-0717 
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/ 
Personal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

Attn: Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 

I n v o i c e  

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 

Legal Services through June 30, 1995 

Total Fees $ 1,575.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 40.85 
Other Disbursements 2.00 
Messenger, Delivery & Postage Charge 28.00 
Copying Charges 10.35 
Filing Fees 250.00 

Total Other Charges $ 331.20 

Total Current Billing 

Previously billed and unpaid invoices $ 646.05 

Total $ 2,552.25 

ATE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 365290 

RECEIVED 
JUL 2 I I995 

1221 B R I C K E L L  A V E S ~ ~ E  MIAHI .  F L O R ~ D A  33131 305-579.0500 F I X  305-571-0717 
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szsonal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

.. 
LEGAL DEP7- 

August 8, 1995 

Attn: Brian P. Annstrong, E s q .  
General Counsel 

I n v o i c e  

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 

Legal Services through July 31, 1995 

Total Fees $ 7,325.00 

- Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 38.17 
Messenger, Delivery & Postage. Charge 38.00 
Copying Charges 121.50 

Total Other’ Charges $ 

Total Current Billing $ ( 7,522.671 u 
Previously billed and unpaid invoices $ -  

IWE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice NO. 367443 

Tax ID 59-1270754 

RECEIVED 
AUG 2 8 1995 

Accoun!s Payable 

1221 B R I C K E L L  A Y E X U E  M I A M I .  F L O R I D A  33131 3 0 5 . 5 7 9 . 0 5 0 0  F A X  305 -519-0717  

-- - --__ - - 





Ml t t N tl t 111 

?eZSOMl and Confidential 

Snthern States Utilities, Inc. 
1C30 Color Place 
Apopka, PL 32703 

Attn: Brian P. Armstrong, E s q .  
General Counsel 

September 28, 1995 

I n v o i c e  

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus 
95-252 

County 

Legal Services through August 31, 1995 

Total Fees $ 2 0 0 . 0 0  

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 20.01 
Information & Research Charges 66.09 

Total Other Charges $ 86.10 

AJE :MGG . File No. 18726.010100 
’ Invoice NO. 373988 

Tax ID 59-1270754 RECEIVED 
9C7 1 0  1995 RECEIVED 

Accounts Payable O C T  0 4 1995 

Accour,:~ Payable 

1221 B R I C K E L L  A V E N U E  M I A M I .  FLORIDA 33131 305.579.0500 F A X  305-579-0717 
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I=rsonal and Confidential 

Sou:hern States Utilities, fnc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

Attn: Brian P. Armstrong, ESq. 
General Counsel 

i n v o i c e  

Re: Southern S t a t e s  Utilities adv. C i t l r u s  County 
95-252 

Lega l  Services through September 30, 1995 

Total Fees $ 175.00 

Total Current Billing s .  
Previously billed and unpaid invoices $ 286.10 

Total- s 461.10 
============= 

M E  :MGG 
File No. 18726.010100 
invoice No. 376410 

Tax ID 59-1270754 



. 
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~ T E  SHADED FIELDS ARE REF~ED . 

PAGE 35 OF \q& RECEIVING REPORT - 
--- WRCHASE @?DER NUMBER:] a953 7/ I PLAKT N A ~  e /  
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=rsonal and Confidential 

.them States Utilities, Inc. 
.10 Color Place 
.>opka, FL 32703 

November 18, 1995 

Atzn: Brian P. Armstrong. Esq. 
General Counsel 

I n v o i c e  

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 

3 Legal Services through October 31, 1995 

Total Fees $ 5,602 .OO 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 
Copying Charges 

Tota 

55.16 
23.40 

Other Charges $ 7 .56 - 
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Personal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, I ~ C .  
1000 Color Place 
A p O p k a ,  PL 32703 

Attn: Brian P. Arastrong. Esq. 
General Counsel 

I n v o i c e  

Re: PSC Application/Case # 920199-WS &&n 

December 9, 1995 

Legal Services through November 30, 1995 

Total Fees $ 125.00 

A J E  :MGG 
File No. 18726.010300 
Invoice No. 382855 

Tax ID 59-1270754 

RECEIVED 
DEC 2 0 1995 

Accounis PayaSie 

1221 B R I C K E L L  A V E I U E  M l r U l  FLORIDA 33131 305-579.0500 FAX 305.579-0717 

~~ ~ 





LEGAL DEPT. 

-~rsonal and Confidential 

-)-ithem States Utilities, Inc. 
30 Color Place 
:opka, PL 32703 

December 9, 1995 

Attn: Brian P. Amstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 

Legal Services through November 30, 1995 

Total Fees $ 1,312.50 

Other Charges: 

Information & Research Chargqs 10.35 

10.35 
_ -  - -- \ 

Total Current Billing 5 1,322.05 , 
Total Other Charges $ 

\---------- 
Previously billed and unpaid invoices $ 5,680.56 

Total $ 7,003.41 
========E_=== 

AJE :MGG 
F i l e  No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 382854 

") -0rL y 9- *'[- , -1 
- G-G55,,,,'55/ 

/ --a Tax ID 59-1270754 /?Z/ -2>.-;L5-, / 3 3- 

R E C E WED 
DEC 2 G 1995 

C\CZOUr,iS Payable 
1 2 2 1  B R I C K E L L  A V E S L E  M I A M I .  FLORIDA 3 3 1 3 1  3 0 5 . 5 7 9 . 0 5 0 0  FAX 3 0 5 . 5 7 9 - 0 7 1 7  
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Personal and Confidential 

Southern Statee Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

JanUary 2 4 ,  1996 

Attn: B r i a n  P. Armstrong, Eeq.  
General Counsel 

I n v o i c e  

Re: PSC Application/Case # 920199-WS 

Legal Services through December 31, 1995 

Total Fees .$ 300.00 

300.00 Total 

AJE :MGG Accctiilis Payable 
File No. 18726.010300 
Invoice No. 387639 



. 



Personal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, E’L 32703 

February 23, 1996 

Attn: B r i a n  P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General Counael 

RECEIVED I n v o i c e  

MAR - 1 l996 
Accounts Payzble Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 

95 - 252 

Legal Services through January 31, 1996 

Total Fees $ 4,900.00 

Other Charges : 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 48.48 
Messenger, Delivery & Postage Charge 32.00 

Total Other Charges $ 80.48 

m :MGG 
Pile No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 390631 

Tax ID 59-1270754 

-\ Total 4,980.48 

1221 B R I C K E L L  A Y E \ U E  M I A M I .  FLORIDA 3 3 1 3 1  3 0 5 - 5 7 9 - 0 5 0 0  F A X  305.579-0717 



Attrcl imcnt to  lnvDice N~ 190611 

9 5 - 2 5 2  I 
! 

Page 1 

0 1 / 0 5 / 9 6  Arthur J. England 

01/06 /96  Arthur J. England 

1. 10 

1.50 

0 1 / 0 1 1 9 6  A r t h u r  J .  England 1 .00  

0 1 / 0 8 / 9 6  Arthur  J. England 4.20 

! 01/09 /96  Arthur J. England 

Ol/lO/96 Arthur J. England 

TOTAL TIME: 9 . 0 0  

1 .10  

.IO 

E?!!!!! 

200.00 

6so.00 

1 5 0 . 0 0  

500,oo 

2 1 0 0 . 0 0  

5 5 0 . 0 0  

150.00 

DESCRlPTrObj 

APP,FI.LATE HOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; telephone 
conlerence w i t h  B r i a n  Armstrong and Ken Hoffman cc 

APPELLATE MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; begln rev iew of 
materials srnt  by Brian Armstrong on 1/1 
hPPELLATE MOTIONS AND SURMISSIONS: revler briefs. 
motions and orers in "jurisdictional" and "rate 

APPELLATE HOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; review lasuer 
in the jurisdictional case and in the rate case 
nor pending hefore the First District Court of 
Appeal 
APPELLATE MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; revler and 
analyze pleadings In two appeals In first M11 on 
rates and jurisdiction: draft mtlon to 
conanlidate both; review Ken Uoflman's draCt 
notion; telephone conference with Brlan A r M t m n  
and Ken Hoffn.an 
ANALYSIS/STRATECY: revier and respond to w d l t  
requast re refunds 
APPELLATE HOTIONS ANV SUBUISSIONS; review revised 
Uotlon to Relinquish and follow up: telephone 
conference with Yen Hoffman: telephone conference 
with B r i m  Armstrong re audit response 

&AL FEES: $1900.00 

pendl "9 appca 1 E 

case" appeals 



Personal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, lac. 
lQO0 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

March 2 0 ,  1996 

Attn: B r i a n  P. Armetrong, E s q .  
General Counsel 

I n v o i c e _  RECEIVED 
PPg - 1 i996 

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County Accountspayable 
95-252 

Legal Services through February 29, 1996 

Total Fees $ 250.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 
Other Disbursements 
Information & Research Charges. 

18.00 
38.00 
1.80 

Total Other Charges $ 57.80 

. A3E:bEG 
F i l e  No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 393701 

T a x  ID 59-1270754 

1221 B R I C K E L L  A V E N U E  M I A M I . F L O R I D A 3 3 1 3 1  305-579-0500  F A X  305-579-0717 
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Eereonal and Confidential 

Sjuthern States Utilities, I~C. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, PL 32703 . 

Attn: Brian P. Armetrang, Esq. 
General Counsel 

March 20, 1996 

/ 

/ 
Legal Services through February 29, 1996 

Total Fees $ 18,300.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 22.64 
Travel & Lodging Expenses 759.90 
Yessenger, Delivery & Postage Charge 23.30 
3usiness Meals 22.00 
Zopying Charges 28.95 

Total Other Charaes $ 856.79 

'AJE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010300 
Invoice No. 393714 

TaX ID 59-1270754 ~ ~ . S Z B / X A L  m./5a 

1221 B R I C K E L L  A V E N U E  M I . A M I . F L O R I D A  33131 305-579 .0500  FAY 30.5.579-0717 



Attachment Lo 1IwoIcc No. 393711 

Hatter No.. 18726.010300 

&=iptk: of Profeaslonal Servlccr Rendered: 

p r E  c- HWRS 
02/05/96 Arthur J .  England .90 

02/06/96 Lrthur J. England .90 

02/08/96 Arthur J .  england . 4 0  

02/13/96 Arthur J. England 1 . 6 0  

02/11/96 Arthur J. England 1.30 

02/15/96 Arthur J .  England 1 . 0 0  

02/16/96 Arthur J. England 3.80 

02/11)/96 Arthur J. England 

02/19/96 Arthur J. Knqland 

02/29/96 Arthur J. England 

1.30 

6.10 

8.00 

02/22/96 A r t h u r  J. England 1.10 

02/26/96 Juan C. Campos 

02/27/96 Juan C. Canpoa 

2.00 

4.00 

E??&% 

150.00 

450.00 

200.00 

1300.00 

650.00 

3500.00 

1900 .00  

1150.00 

3350.00 

~ 0 0 0 . 0 0  

6 0 0 . 0 0  

250.00 

500.00 

Page 1 

DESCRIPTION 

A P P E L ~ T E  HOTIONS AND SVBHISSIONS; l e t t e r  t o  K. 
Hoffmn; review plcadlmJs 
APPELLATE HOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; rork on 
reconsideratlo" matters 
O W  ARGIMEKT. telephone conference with Brlan 
AmcBtrong 
POST-TRIAL HOTIONS r*m SUBMISSIONS; prCp.r.tlOn 
for oral argummt conference In Orlando 
OTHER TRIAL PREPARATION AND SUPPORT; prepare for 
conference 
OTHER T R I G  PREPMTION AND SUPWRT; review 
nurtcrlals In preparation for hearing and attznd 
conference re mame 
OTHER TRIAL PREPMTION AND SVPPORT'I C m t I n U O  
preparation for hearing on reconcBIder.tion: r s v l n  
PSC orders. ataff  reconmendatlone m d  m-rmda Ly 
a11 parties I n  conjunction w i t h  preparation for 
hcartng 
o m  ARRDUHEM; rcv1ew nater1.1s far ora1 Orgurrnt 
preparation 
m 6 R  T R I a  eRBPhRhT1-m AND SUPPORT# premro for 
hearing on rcconslderatlon 
O T I S R  TRIAL PREPMATION AND SWPORTi prOpr0 for, 
attend and return from oral  prementmtlon t o  the 
PSC on reconalderatlon 
APPELLATE BRIEFS: begin f o m l a t l n g  the t h a w s  and 
text  for the I n i t i a l  brlef whlch appeals tha $8 .2  
t?!llloc refund order 
draf t  Statement of the Case and Pact. scetIon# of 
ln l t1a l  brlef 
d r a f t  Statement of the C a m  and Facts and the 
beginning ot  the Argumnt sections based on .the 
l aw of the case" 

mm FEES: s1n30o.00 



. .. 
LEGAL DEPT. 

Pereonal and Confidential 

Southern Statee Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Fpopka, PL 32703 

Attn: Brian P. Armstrong, Beq. 
General Counsel 

April is, 1996 

I n v o i c e _  

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
9 5 - 2 5 2 <&-;9fz- &fph?+ 

Legal Services through March 31, 1996 

$ 840.00 Total Fees 

M E  :NJS 
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 396415 

Tax ID 59-1270754 

Plant NumSer Partial- In Full- 

Date Received 

1221 B R I C K E L L A V E S U E  M I * ~ L F ‘ L O R 1 D A  33131 305.579.0500 FAX 305-579.0717 
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TAIIUAIG 

+?rsonal and Confidential 

.:them States Utilities, Inc. 
50 Color Place 
:.pka, FL 32703 

Xzzn: Brian P. Annstrong, Bsq. 
General Counsel 

April 15, 1996 

I n v o i c e  

R EC E WED 

Re: PSC Application/Case # 920199-WS 

Legal Services through March 31, 1996 

Total Fees $ 24,090.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 40.73 
Copying Charges 590.70 

Total Other Charges $ 631.43 

?US :NJS 
File No. 18726.010300 
Invoice No. 396416 

TJX ID 59-1270754 

Plant Number 

Date Receaed 

P.%hl- In FI;I!- - 
- 

1221 B R I C K E L L  AVENUE M I A M I .  FLORIDA 33131 305-579.0500 F A X  305-579-0717 
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byz mC hESSER, VICKERS, CAPARELLO, HADSEN, LEW 
A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 

SUITE 701, FIRST FLORIDA BANK BUILDING 
POST OFFICE BOX 1876 

TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32302-1876 
TELEPHONE (904) 222-0120 

DECEHBER 8, 1993 

I:C;ITHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
.-:'a0 COLOR PLACE 
.-.FSPKA, FL 32703 

OUR FILE 1: S213-6233 
INVOICE NO: 224024 

GIGA RATE CASE APPEAL 

CURRENT AMOUNT DUE: S 1,829.83 
PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: S 1,378 :2.5 

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE: S 3,208.78 
THROUGH 11/30/93 = = - I - T = = = = L L I I  

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

RECEIVED 
OUR FEDERAL ID # :  59-2921100 

DEC 2 9 I993 
SSU SERVICES 

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
KAH /GEM 

.,**~.......,L...*.*.t.l.....*.,~~......~~~~**.~...~......~~*~*.~..*.*~~.~.~.*~* 

COST AEVANCED 

COPYING EXPESSE 
LONG DISTANCE TELEPHONE CALLS 
TELECOPIER CHARGES 
COURIER SERVICE 

s 140.85 
s 1.48 
s 54.00 
s 1.50 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED S 203.83 

PREVIOUS ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE 

FEES COSTS 



'AGE 2 
'EC 6 8 / 9 3  
i213 -6233 

'3 223526 INVOICE 

- - - - - -_ -___ 
PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE S 1,370.95 

CURRENT FEE 

TIME SUMMARY 

11/02/53 K A H  0.30 

11/05/93 K A H  e .  20 

l l / l l a / 9 2  K A S  la. 40 

lli:Li?3 K A H  12.40 

11/15/93 KAH 0.10 

11/15/93 KP.H 1.70 

-REVIEW CITRUS COUNTY'S RESPONSE TO SSU'S 
MOTION TO DISMISS APPEAL. 
-REVIEW DOCKETING STATEMENT FILED BY CITRUS 
COUNTY AND COVA IN APPEAL. 
-DRAFT CORRECTION TO SSU'S DIRECTIONS TO 
CLERK. 
-REVIEW CITRUS COUNTY '5 EMERGENCY MOTION TO 
ENFORCE AUTOMATIC STAY AND SUGG2STION Of 
CONTEMPT AND DISCUSS WITH BRIAN ARIISTRONG, 
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH MICHAEL GROSS 

MOTION TO DISMISS AND ALLOWING SSU 10 DAYS 
TO RESPOND TO CITRUS COUNTY'S EMERGENC'I 
MOTION TO ENFORCE AUTOMATIC STAY. 
-FURTHER REVIEW AND ANALYSIS OF CITRUS 
COUNTY'S EMERGENCY MOTION TO ENFORCE 
AUTOMATIC STAY AND SUGGESTION OF CONTEMPT; 
LEGAL RESEARCH RE: JURISDICTION OF LOWER 
COURT OR PSC TO RENDER INITIAL DECISION ON 
A REQUEST FOR STAY OR TO VACATE A STAY, 
FLORIDA RULES OF APPELLATE PROCEDURE RE: 
ATTORNEYS FEES AND SANCTIONS AND UNDERLYING 
CASES; TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH BRIAN 
AEMSTRONG RE: PREPARATION OF RESPONSE, 
POINTS AND ARGUMENTS TO BE INCLUDED IN 
RESPONSE, AND RELFlTED MATTERS. 

-REVIEW ORDERS ISSUED BY FIRST OCA DENYING 

I 

I 
I 
I 

i 
s 

3 
i 
€ 



PAGE 3' 
DEC 08/93 
5213 -6233 

11/16/43 FRS 

11/16/93 tAH 

11!17/93 KAH 

11 / 16/93 KAH 

1 1  I 2 0 1  93 KAH 

11/21/93 KAH 

AppEND'X-*=cR - 
PAGE '57 OF= 

0 . 6 0  -REVIEW AND FINALIZE REVISIONS TO SSU'S 
RESPOYSE TO CITRUS COUNTY'S AHENDED ORAL 
ARGUHENT REQUEST; PHONE CONFERENCE WITH B. 
ARMSTRONG ON REVISIONS; PHONE CONFERENCE 
WITH K. SHOFTER QN AFFIDAVIT; PHONE 
CONFERENCE FROM K. HOFFMAN RE: SAME. 

HOTION TO DISHISS APPEAL. 

OF RESPONSE TO CITRUS COUNTY'S EMERGENCY 
MOTION TO ENFORCE AUTOMATIC STAY AND 
AFFIDAVIT OF FORNET LUDSEN AND DISCUSS 
REVISIONS WITH BT(1AN ARMSTRONG; REVIEW 
CRITERION INSURANCE CO. DECISION CITED BY 
CITRUS COUNTY; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH 
FLOYD SELF RE: AGENDA DATES OF VOTES ON 
MOTION FOR CONSIDERATION IN GIGA RATE CASE 
AND PETITION FILED BY JOINT PETITIONERS. 

SHOFTER'S AFFIDAVIT AND DRAFT FURTHER 
REVISIONS TO FIRST DRAFT OF RESPONSE TO 
CITRUS COUNTY'S EMERGENCY MOTION TO EEjFOhCE 
AUTOMATIC STAY. 

RESPONSE TO CITRUS COUNTY'S EMERGENCY 
MOTION FOR ENFORCEMENT OF AUTOMATIC STAY; 
LEGAL RESEARCH RE: STAY PROVISIONS IN 
SECTION 120.68, FLORIDA STATUTES; REVIEW 
AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO AFFIDAVIT OF KAREN 
SHOFTER; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH IDA 
ROBERTS RE: STATUS OF APPEAL. 

EHERGENCY HOTION TO ENFORCE AUTOMATIC STAY 
AND COURT'S ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE AND REVIEII 
CASES CITED THEREIN; DRAFT FURTHER 
REVISIONS TO SSU'S RESPONSE TO CITRUS 
COUNTY'S EMERGENCY HOTION TO ENFORCE 
AUTOMATIC STAY AND ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE. 

RESPONSE TO CITRUS COUNTY'S EMERGENCY 
HOTION TO ENFORCE AUTOMATIC STAY AND 

0.30 -REVIEW COVA'S SEPARATE RESPONSE TO SSU'S 

1 - 5 8  -REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO FIRST DRAFT 

1.50 -REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO KAREN 

1 -REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSU'S 

2.30 -REVIEW PSC'S RESPONSE TO CITRUS COUNTY'S 

0.50 -REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSU'S I 

SUGGESTION FOR CONTEMPT. i 

P . 



. .  

PAGE 4 
DEC 88/93 
5213 -6233 

11/12/93 KAH 0.50 -REVIEW OPC'S NOTICE OF APPEAL AND CITRUS 
COUNTY/COVA'S SECOND WENDED NOTICE OF 
APPEAL; TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH BRIAN 
ARHSTRONG TO DISCUSS FINAL DRAFAT OF SSU'S 
RESPONSE TO CITRUS COUNTY'S EHERGENCY 
MOTION TO ENFORCE 'AUTOHATIC STAY. 

11 / 39193 K A H  0.20 -REVIEW SUGARHILL UANOR'S NOTICE OF JOINDER 
IN APPEAL AND DISCUSS WITH FORREST LUDSEN. 

SUMMARY: 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED: 
CURRENT FEE: 

I CURRENT AMOUNT DUE: 

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: 

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE: 

. ,  .~ . . . . . ..... 

- 

. .. . .  



. .  
MESSER, VICKERS, CAPARELLO, MADSZN, LEWIS,%&MM h HE 

A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 
SUITE 701, FIRST FLORIDA BANK BU- 

POST OFFICE BOX 1876 ,=,OF /?C i 
! 

TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32302-1076 
TELEPHONE (904) 222-0120 

NOVEHBER 15, 1993 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
1080 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, FL 32783 

GIGA RATE CASE APPEAL 

XAH /GEN 

OUR FILE 8 :  
INVOICE NO: 

S213-6233 
i 223526 

i 
CURRENT AHOUNT DUE8 S 1,378.95 

TOTAL AHOUNT DUE: S 1,378.95 
------------_A_- 

THROUGH 18/31/93 -IIIl-.-.I-cII 

RECEIVED 

OEC29 1993 
SSU SEAVJCEB 

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

OUR FEDERAL ID #: 59-2921180 

- . . . . . . ,. .- .. 
: 
. . .  

COST ADVANCED 

COPYING EXPENSE 
TELECOPIER CHARGES 

s 
s 

25.95 
37.00 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED S 6 2 . 9 5  

CURRENT FEE 

101 13/93 KAH 

101 17/93 KAH 

0.30 -REVIEW AMENDED NOTICE OF APPEAL AND DISCUSS 
POSSIBLE MOTIONS TO DISHISS WITH BRIAN 
ARHSTRONG. 

TWOHEY AWD HICHAEL GROSS REQUESTING 
IMPLEMENTATION OF REVISED INTERIH RATES AND 
DISCUSS LETTER AND RELATED ISSUES WITH 

1.00 -REVIEW AND ANALYSIS OF LETTER FROH HIKE 



c 

PAGE 2 
NOV 15/93 
5213 -6233 

)/19/93 

/ 2 6 / 9 3  

27/93 

IRNEY T 

KAH 

K P. H 

KAH 

KAH 

TAL 

4.3s  

2 . 0 0  

0.50 

1.38 

PAGE- OF- 

B R I A N  ARMSTRONG; R E V I E W  F L O R I D A  RULES OF 
APPELLATE PROCEDURE RE: NOTICES OF APPEAL 
AND MOTIONS TO DISMISS. 

APPEAL,  EXCEPTIONS WHICH TOLL TIUE FOR 
-LEGAL RESEARCH RE: UNTIMELY N O T I C E S  OF 

F I L I N G  A P P E A L ,  ' R E N D I T I O N "  O F  ORDER, AND 
A P P L I C A B L E  COURT D E C I S I O N S  A P P L Y I N G  AND 
I N T E R P R E T I N G  F L O R I D A  R U L E S  OF A P P E L L A T E  
PROCEDURE T O  THE P O R E G O I Y G  ISSUES; R E V I E W  
AND DRAFT R E V I S I O N S  T O  N O T I O N  TO VACATE 
AUTOMATIC S T A Y ;  NUMEROUS TELEPHONE 
CONVERSATIONS W I T H  B R I A N  ARMSTRONG R E :  
MOTION TO VACATE AUTOMATIC STAY; REVIEW 
DRAFT OF MOTION T O  D I S M I S S  AMENDED N O T I C E  
OF APPEAL AND D I S C U S S  W'ITH B R I A N  ARMSTRONG. 

-REVIEW AND DRAFT R E V I S I O N S  TO MOTION TO 
D I S M I S S  A P P E A L  FOR LACK OF J U R I S D I C T I O N :  
D I S C U S S  R E V I S I O N S  W I T H  B R I A N  ARMSTRONG; 
DRAFT F I N A L  R E V I S I O N S  AND PREPARE MOTION TO 
DISMISS. 

-CONFEfiENCE WITH C H R I S  MOORE RE: A P P E L L A N T ' S  
D I R E C T I O N S  TO CLERK I N  COVA/CITRUS COUNTY 
APPEAL AND SSU'S H O T I O N  TO DISMISS: 

RE: I S S U E S  P E R T A I N I N G  TO D I R E C T I O N S  TO 
CLERK AND MOTION T O  D I S M I S S .  

TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH B R I A N  ARMSTRONG 

- D R A F T  SOUTHERN S T A T E S '  R E S P O N S E  TO 
A P P E L L A N T S '  D I R E C T I O N S  T O  CLERK A N D  
DIRECTIONS TO I N C L U D E  A D D I T I O N A L  DOCUI-IENTS 
IN APPELLATE RECORD; REVIEW A N D  DRAFT 
REVISIONS TO R E S P O N S E ;  REVIEW T R A N S C R I P T S  
rROt1 CUSTOMER S E R V I C E  H E A R I N G S  A N D  E X H I B I T S  
FROM FINAL HEARING AND DRAFT E X H I B I T  " A "  TO 
R E S P O N S E .  



PAGE 3 
NOV 1 5 / 9 3  
S213 -6233 

6 2 . 9 5  
CURRENT PEE: s 1 , 3 1 6 . 0 0  ---------______ 

CURRENT AWOUNT DUEz $ 1 , 3 7 8 . 9 5  

TOTAL AWOUNT DUE: $ 1 ,378  .. 9 5 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED: $ 

- - - - - - - - - -_____ 
I -I -===I I f  I I f'r 

0.1SD 
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PAGE &5 OF-, 

HESSER, VICKERS, CAPARELLO, HADSEN, LEWIS, GOLDMAN & WET2 
A PROFESSIOXAL ASSOCIATION FECEIVED SUITE 701, PIRST lLORIDA BANK BUILDING 

POST OFFICE BOX 1876 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32392-1876 &?R 0 6  

TELEPHOYE (994 )  222-0720 
c-- -.;nVlbC;j 

M U C H  14, 1994 ACCOUNTS PAYAXZ 

OUR PILE # r  5213-4528 SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, IRC. 
le00 COLOR PLACE , INVOICE NO1 225557 
APOPKA, PL 32703 RECEIVED 

wAR17199it CURRENT AKOUNT DUE: $ 56.55 
PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: S 2,301.46 ssu SERVICES -----_------___- 

2,364.01 
THROUGH 02/28/94 -1111111111111 

A c c o u ~ s  PAYABLE TOTAL AMOUNT DUE: $! 

MULTIPLE SYSTEMS (1992) RATE CASE 

OUR FEDERAL ID t: 59-2921100 

FRS /GEM 

COST ADVANCED 

LONG DISTANCE TELEPHONE CALLS 
COPYING EXPENSE 
FEDERAL EXPRESS SERVICE 

s 1.85 
s 0.20 
s 54.50 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED S 56.55 

PREVIOUS ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE 

FEES COSTS 

1/14/94 224615 INVOICE 
2/07/94 224969 INVOICE 

--- 
I)- . - 



PAGE 2 
HAR 1 4 / 9 4  
S213 -4528 

s 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED: $ 56.55 
- - - - - - - - -r-_-__ 

CURRENT AMOUNT DUE: $ 

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: $ 

TOTAL AUOUNT DUE: $ 
- - - - - - - ^ - _ _ _ _ _ _  

IE=P--III.II-II 



PAGEL? OF i?C 

WESSER, VICKERS, CAPARELLO, MADSEN, LEWIS, GOLDMAN h UETZ 
A PROFESSIOPAL ASSOCIATION 

SUITE 701, FIRST FLORIDA BANK BUILDING 
POST OFFICE BOX 1876 

TALLARASSEE, FLORIDA 32302-1876 
TELIPHONE (904) 222-8720 

MARCH 14,  1994 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. OUR FILE t r  5213-6233 
1000 COLOR PLACE . INVOICE NO: 225563 
APOPKA, FL 32703 

RECEIVED 
CURRENT AUOUNT DUE: $ 5,652.41 

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: $ 9,589.65 WAR171991 -----------__-__ 
TOTAL AUOUNT DUE: $ 15,242.06 
THROUGH 82/28/94 1-1111-11.1111 

SSU SERVICES 
ACCOUNTS PAYABLE GIGA RATE CASE APPEAL 

OUR FEDERAL ID t :  59-2921100 

COST ADVANCED 

. 

COPYING EXPENSE s 213.20 
TELECOPIER CHARGES s 59.00 
LONG DISTANCE TELEPHONE CALLS s 2.36 
COURIER SERVICE s 15.00 
POSTAGE S 10.85 
FEDERAL EXPRESS CHARGE ON 2/11/94 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED $ 360.41 

e... ............................................. 

PREVIOUS ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE 
RECEIVED 

A P R 0 6  1994 FEES COSTS 

SSU SERVICES 
ACCOUNTS PAYAELZ 



7 16233 
1/14/94 224680 
#/07/94 224976 

INVOICE 
INVOICE 

APPENDIX 235-4 
PAGE c b  OF /fc 

----------- 
PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE s 9,589.65 

CURRENT FEE 

02/01/94 KAH 

02/02/94 - KAH 

02/02/94 LTW 

02/03/94 LTW 

3.00 -PHONE CONFERENCE WITH BRIAN ARHSTRONG RE: 
HIS REVISIONS TO MOTION TO STRIKE RESPONSES 
TO ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE DATED 1/5/94; LEGAL 
RESEARCH AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSU'S 
MOTION TO STRIKE RESPONSES TO ORDER TO SHOW 
CAUSE DATED 1/5/94 (JOINDER IN APPEAL). 

MOTION TO STRIKE RESPONSES TO ORDER TO SHOW 
CAUSE DATED 1/5/94 AND DISCUSS FINAL DRAFT 
WITH LAUCHLIN WALDOCH; REVIEW AND ANALYSIS 
OF CITRUS COUNTY'S MOTION FOR REVIEW OF 
ORDER VACATING AUTOMATIC STAY AND DISCUSS 
POINTS TO BE ADDRESSED IN RESPONSE WITH 
LAUCHLIN WALDOCH. 

0.80 -REVIEW KENNETH HOFFMAN AND BRIAN ARHSTROWG 
DRAFT OF MOTION TO STRIKE COVA AND CYPRESS 
VILLAGE RESPONSES TO ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE; 
REVISE SAME RE: ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY; HORK 
SESSION WITH KENNETH HOFFMAN RE: RESEARCH 
AND DRAFTING SSU RESPONSE TO 1/25/94 ORDER 
TO SHOW CAUSE. 

COURT OF PSC ORDER LIFTING AUTOHATIC STAY; 
RESEARCH RE: LAW OF THE CASE AS BASIS FOR 
OPPOSITION TO CITRUS COUNTY'S MOTION TO 

2.00 -REVIEW AND DRAFT FINAL REVISIONS TO S S U ' S  

6.30 -RESEARCH STANDARD OF REVIEW IN APPELLATE 



PAGE 3 
MAR 14/94 
S213 -6233 

02/04 / 94 KAH 

02/04/94 

02/04/94 

02/05/94 

02/05/94 

02/06/94 

02/07/94 

KAH 

LTW 

KAH 

LTW 

LTW 

KAH 

APPENDIX 259-e 

PAGE c q  OF- 

STRIKE; RESIARCH RE: ?AILURE TO CHALLENGE 
RULE AS EITHER FAILURE TO EXHAUST 
ADHINISTRATIVE RBHEDY OR BASIS TO ARGUE 
RULE IS PRESUXPTIVELY VALID; RESEARCH RE: 
AGENCY 6XERCISE Or DISCRETION THRU 
RULEHAKING; RESEARCH RE: WHETHER 
ADHIUISTRATXVE AGENCY RULE THAT CONFLICTS 
WITH SUPREUE COURT RULE IS 
UNCONSTITUTIONAL; RESEARCH RE WHETHER MUST 
HAVE CONFLICT BETWEEN STATUTElRULE AND 
SUPREHE COURT RULE TO HAVE CONSTITUTIONAL 
DEFECT; RESEARCH RE: PROPRIETY OF RELIEF 
SOUGHT BY COUNTY, E.G., RE: "REMAND WITH 
INSTRUCTIONS TO EXERCISE DISCRETION." 

0.30 -REVIEW ORDER GRANTING SSU'S MOTION TO 
STRIKE AND DENYING REQUESTS BY PARTIES TO 
JOIN IN APPEAL; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH 
CHRIS MOORE RE: ORDER. 

1.00 -LEGAL RESEARCH RE: POINTS TO BE ADDRESSED 
IN RESPONSE TO CITRUS COUNTY'S MOTION FOR 
REVIEW OF ORDER VACATING AUTOMATIC STAY. 

RESPONSE TO COURT'S ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE. 

RESPONSE TO CITRUS COUNTY'S MOTION FOR 
REVIEW OF ORDER VACATING AUTOMATIC STAY: 
FURTHER REVIEW OF PERTINENT PLEADINGS AND 
DRAFTING OF RESPONSE; PREPARATION OF 
APPENDIX TO RESPONSE. 

1.00 -REVIEW K. HOFFMAN REVISIONS TO DRAFT 
RESPONSE TO ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE; WORK 
SESSION RE: CHANGES TO SAME. 

HAS IHPOSED SANCTIONS UNDER RULE 9.410, 
FLORIDA RULES APPELLATF PROCEDURE FOR 
MISREPRESENTATION AS TO FATS/LAW; WORK 
SESSION WITH K. HOFFMAN RE: STRATEGY OF 
FILING MOTION FOR SANCTIONS NOW VERSUS 
WAITING TO SEEK FEES AT END OF APPEAL. 

DRAFT FINAL REVISIONS TO SSU'S RESPONSE TO 
ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE IN OPPOSITION TO MOTION 

4.70 -COMPLETE RESEARCH AND INITIAL DRAFT OF SSU 

6.50 -REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSU'S 

3.20 -RESEARCH RE: CASES IN WHICH APPELLATE COURT 

0.50 -PHONE CONFERENCE WITH BRIAN ARMSTRONG AND 



PAGE 
MAF .'94 
s2; -6233 

02/08/94 

FOR REVIEW OF ORDER VACATING AUTOMATIC 
STAY. 

TO PARTICIPATE AS AMICUS; RESEARCH RULE 
9 .310 ,  FLORIDA RULES OF APPELLATE 
PROCEDURE, AND ISSUES PROPERLY RAISED BY 
AMICUS; CRITERIA USED BY COURTS IN 
PERMITTING AMICUS; PROHIBITION AGAINST 
AMICUS HAVING DIRECT FINANCIAL INTEREST IN 
OUTCOME OF APPEAL; REVIEW RECORD RE 
HERNANDO COUNTY MOTION TO INTERVENE AND FOR 
RECONSIDERATION AND ISSUES RAISED,IN SAME; 

"NOTICE OF UNIFORM RATES" ISSUE HAD BEEN 
RAISED BELOW BY EITHER APPELLANT; DRAFT SSU 
RESPONSE TO HERNANDQ COUNTY'S MOTION. 

LT W 6.60 -REVIEW WERNANDO k0UNTY.S MOTION FOR LEAVE 

WORK SESSION WITH KEN HOFFMAN RE W ~ E T H E R  

ATT RNEY T 

TOTAL TIME 35.90 HOURS - ___ -___  
SUMMARY: 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED: 
CURRENT FEE: 

CURRENT AMOUNT DUE: 

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: 

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE: 



* APPENDIX 2-* 
gR, VICXERS, CAPARELLO, IUDSEN, LPM6?&w(&T-d ' ) r  L 

A PROFESSIOPAL ASSOCIATION 
SUITE m i ,  PIRST ~LORIDA BANK BUILDING 

POST O ~ I C S  BOX 1876 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 323e2-1876 

TEL6PHOPP (Se4)  222-8720 

APRIL 12, 1994 

W m R N  STATES UTILITIPS, INC. 
00 COLOR PLACE 
OPM, FL 32783 

GIGA RATE CASE APPEAL 

OUR rIW #: 
IYVOICE noI 

, 

8213-6233 
225959 

CURRENT MOUNT DUE: S 10.60 
PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: S 5,652.41 

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE: S 5,663.01 
THROUGH 03/31/94 1111111111111- 

---------------- 

OUR FEDERAL ID # I  59-2921100 

JPC /GEM 

COST ADVANCED 

S 10.60 03/23/94 MEETING EXPENSE 
KENNETH A. HOFFMAN - SSU'S RESPONSE 
TO CITRUS COUNTY'S MOTION' 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED S 

*****tt.*t.*..t**..***~.~~**~***~~~*.~~**~*~.*~~* 

PREVIOUS ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE 

81/14/94 224600 INVOICE 
04/05/94 39979 PAYMENT RECEIVED 

INVOICE BALANCE DUE 
02/07/94 224976 INVOICE 

PEES 

10.60 

COSTS 

6,251.00 S 407.20 s -6,251.00 S -407.20 

-1111-11111111111-111111 

S 

s 0.00 .$ 0.00 
2,142.00 S 109.45 s - - . - -7,  .-_ RL,:, 



APPENDIX 2%- - 
PAGE 7 2  OF- -- 

194 39988 PAYUEYT R E C E I V E D  

I I V O I C E  BALAUCg DUE 
83/14/94 225563 I l l V O I C E  

P R E V I O U S  BALAUCE DUE S 5 , 6 5 2 . 4 1  

.** . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

SUMMARY : 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED: $ 1 0 . 6 0  

CURRENT AHOUNT DUE: $ 1 0 . 6 0  
--------------- 

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: $ 

TOTAL AHOUNT DUE: $ 

RECEIVED 

NAY26 W4 
SSU SERViCES 

ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 

A m  1 5  1994 



. 

. 
I .  

f 

MESSER,  V I C L P R  

S U I T E  

. ’  

P A G E 7 3  OF-, 
.I 

TALLAM**&bp ................. 
T E L E P H O N E  ( 9 8 4 )  222-8728 

FEBRUARY 7, 1994  

SOUTHERN S T A T E S  U T I L I T I E S ,  I U C .  
1888 COLOR P L A C E  
APOPKA,  ?L 32783 

M U L T I P L E  S Y S T E M S  (1992) RATE C A S E  

OUR FILE t 
I N V O I C E  UC 

CURRENT AMOUNT 
P R E V I O U S  B A L A F E  Dl 

TOTAL AMOUNT D1 
THROUGH 01/31/! 

OUR FEDERAL : 

......................................................... 
C O S T  ADVANCED 

s 01/26/94 COST OF C O P I E S  
P E T T Y  C A S H  ON 12/17/93 - C O P I E S  OF 
ORDER 
COPYING E X P E N S E  
C O U R I E R  S E R V I C E  
LONG D I S T A N C E  TELEPHONE C A L L S  
TELECOPIER CHARGES 

TOTAL COST ADVA ........................................ 
P R E V I O U S  ACCOUNTS R E C E I V A B L E  

. . . . . .  
.. $: .... .-~ ::_ ... - ‘ I  - 
‘4 

C :  , . .  
r - .  
c.----. . 



?AGE 2 
%B 87/94 
i213 -4528 

a1114194 224675 INVOICE 

s 1,016.80 PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE 

1/04/94 KAH 

1/05/94 KAH 

1/03/94 KAH 0.80 -REVIEW FINAL RATE CASE EXPENSE UPDATE 
EXHIBIT AND PREPARE FOR PILING AND SERVICE 
WITH LETTER TO M R .  TRIBBLE; REVIEW HEM0 
FROM H. HOOTHART WITH REVISED SHEETS FOR 
MULTI-UNIT RATE SCHEDULES AND REVISED 
COMPARISON OF REVENUE SHEETS FOR PROPOSED 
REFUND PLAN. 

0.20 -TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH LILA JABER (2) 
RE: STATUS OF APPROVAL OF CUSTOMER NOTICE 
OF REFUNDS AND REFUND PLAN. 

ORIGINAL APPEAL BOND; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE 
WITH GARY MORSE RE: FILING THIRD STATUS 
REPORT ON METER TESTING AND REPLACEMENT; 
REVIEW PINAL ORDER RE: PILING REQUIREMENTS 
F O R  REPORTS ON METER TESTING AND 
REPLACEMENT AND STATUS OF QUALITY OF 
SERVICE DEFICIENCIES ON THE 16 SYSTEIIS; 
DRAFT LETTER TO GARY MORSE REI FOREGOING 

1.30 -DRAFT LETTER TO m.  TRIBBLE FOR FILING 

1/07/94 KAH 

1/ 11/94 KAH 

SUBJECTS. 

APPROVAL OF CUSTOMER NOTICE OF INTERIH RATE 
0.20 -PHONE COHPEREIPCE WITH LILA JABER REI 

REFUND AND DRAFT LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL TO 
KAREN SHOFTER. 

THIRD STATUS REPORT ON METER TESTING AND 
0.40 -DRAFT LETTER TO H R .  TRIBBLE FOR FILING 



. - .  
.a . ! ( I . ;  

S 2 1 3  -4528 rn *:.. .. . . . 

. 
. .  . . . : .  . 

0 1 / 1 4 / 9 4  

8 1 / 2 6 / 9 4  

0 1 / 2 1 / 9 4  

0 1 / 2 6 / 9 4  

0 1 / 2 8 / 9 4  

0 1 / 3 1 / 9 4  

KAH 8 - 2 0  

KAH 1.10 

KAH 0 . 2 0  

KAH 1.00 

KAH 0 . 2 0  

KAH 0 . 2 0  

KAH 0 . 5 0  

KAH 0 . 2 0  

ATTORNEY TOTAL 

REPLACEUENT; REVIEW mno PRon 
REI SAME S U B J E C T .  

-TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH KARI 
S T A T U S  OI APPROVAL O F  REFUND X .~ 
HATTERS RELATED T O  I W L E H E N T A :  
REFUND. 

-TELEPHONE C O N F E R E N C E S  W I T H  LI] 
MARTHA GOLDEN ( 2 )  AND FORREST 
KAREN SHOFTER RE:  ISSUES C O N C ~  
APPROVAL O F  REFUND PLAN; DRAP' 
KAREN SHOFTER RE:  R E S U L T S  O F  t 
W I T H  S T A F F  ON REFUND PLAN AND 
COURSE OP A C T I O N .  

-TELEPHONE CONVERSATION WITH 
MATTERS CONCERNING R E V I S I O N S  
PLAN.  

-REVIEW REFUND R E P O R T  FOR L I A B  
1 2 / 3 1 / 9 3  AND DRAFT L E T T E R  TO 
REVIEW F I F T H  S T A T U S  REPORT ON 
Q U A L I T Y  O F  S E R V I C E  D E F I C I E N C I  
L E T T E R  TO HR. T R I B B L E  FOR F I L  
D I S C U S S  FURTHER R E V I S I O N S  TO 
CHUCK B L I S S .  

-PHONE CONFERENCE WITH KAREN S 
R E V I S E D  SCHEDULE OF F I N A L  I N T  
T I M I N G  O F  REFUNDS.  

-PHONE CONFERENCE W I T H  CHUCK e 
S T A T U S  O F  R E V I S E D  F I F T H  REPOR 
SYSTEM D E F I C I E N C I E S  PER F I N N  

R E V I S E D  FINAL I N T E R I M  R A T E S  E 

-TELEPHONE CONVERSATION WITH 1 
R E ,  S T A T U S  OF REFUND AND SUB! 
R E V I S E D  F I N A L  I N T E R I H  RATES 5 

-DRAFT L E T T E R  TO HR. T R I B B L E  

I N C L U S I O N  I N  REFUND PLAN. 

6..50 HOURS AT 1 6 0 . 0 0  /HR * 

P 

L . .  



PAGE 4 

S213 -4528 
FEB e7194 

SUMMARY : 

TOTAL COST ADVAliCEDx $ 190.66 
CURRENT FEE: $ 1,040.00 --------------- 

CURRENT AMOUNT DUE: $ 1,230.66 

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: $ 1,076.80 --------..------ 
TOTAL AMOUNT DUE2 $ 2,307.46 

-11111111111111 



. . . . . .  
. . .  H E S S E R ,  V I C K E R S ,  CAPAILELLO, MADSEN, LEWIS, COLDHAN h U E T Z  

A P R O P E S S I O I A L  A S S O C I A T I O N  
SUITE 781, ~ I R S T  PLORIDA BANK BUI-ENDIX 

POST O??ICE BOX 1876 ---==!- TALLAHASSEE, ~ L O R I D A  32382-187 
T E L E P H O I E  (9e4) 222-8728 SAGE 7 7 OF I?< 

FEBRUARY 7, 1 9 9 4  

ZHERN S T A T E S  U T I L I T I E S ,  I P C .  OUR ?ILE t :  S213-6233 
J COLOR PLACE I W V O I C E  NO: 224916  i PKA, FL 32103 

G I G A  RATE CASE APPEAL 

CURRENT AMOUNT DUE: $ 2 , 9 3 1 ~ 4 5  
P R E V I O U S  BALANCE DUE: $ 6,658. '20 

T O T A L  AHOUNT DUE: $ 9 , 5 8 9 . 6 5  

-----------_---_ 
THROUGH 0 1 / 3 1 / 9 4  1.1111-11-1.1- 

OUR FEDERAL I D  I: 59-2921100  

KAH /GEE! ............................................................................... 
COST ADVANCED 

LONG D I S T A N C E  TELEPHONE C A L L S  
COPYING E X P E N S E  
T E L E C O P I E R  CHARGES 
COURIER S E R V I C E  

5 . 3 5  
1 5 5 . 6 0  

2 1 . 0 0  
1 . 5 0  

TOTAL C O S T  ADVANCED S ................................................. 
P R E V I O U S  ACCOUNTS R E C E I V A B L E  

E zs Z'k'E D 
,--, ?"'i 1 7 I.. 1 

FEES 

L . . . .  . -" L. ..... ,:-'; c .,... . . .  A-C-  L.'.: > P,.;,,,-:_c 

1 8 9 . 4 5  

COSTS 



. .  
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PAGE 2 
I 6 B  01/94 
3213 -6233 

a1/14/94 224680 INVOICE 

OF I 

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE 

e..... t.....~.......**********.**.***~.* 

CURRENT FEE 

11/83/94 KAH 

11/05/94 KAH 

1/06/94 KAH 

1/11/94 KAH 

1/13/94 KAH 

1/21/94 KAH 

0.20 -PHONE CONFERENCE WITH HIKE TWOHEY RE: 
REQUEST TO STIPULATE TOLLING OF APPEAL 
PENDING OUTCOME OF RATE STRUCTURE 
PROCEEDING. 

1.50 -PHONE CONFERENCE WITH BRIAN ARHSTRONG REX 
VARIOUS HATTERS PERTAINING TO CASE; REVIEW 
CORRESPONDENCE FROM S. SUHHERLIN RE: 
STAFF'S SECOND SET OF INTERROGATORIES; 
LEGAL RESEARCH REX DOCTRINE OF 
ADHINISTRATIVE FINALITY IN PREPARATION FOR 
DRAFTING RESPONSE TO COUNTIES' HOTION FOR 
RECONSIDERATION. OF ORDER SETTING ISSUES; 
DRAFT LETTER TO hIKE TWOHEY REX PROPOSED 
STIPULATION ON HERNANDO COUNTY BULK 
WASTEWATER RATE. 

0.30 . -PHONE CONFERENCE WITH BRIAN.ARHSTRONG RE: 
VARIOUS PENDING HATTERS IN CASE. 

0.30 -TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH HAROLD UCLEAN 
AND BRIAN ARUSTRONG REX OPC'S REQUEST FOR 
ADDITIONAL TIME TO FILE BRIEFS. 

HOTION TO DISMISS NOTICES OF JOINDER IN 
APPEAL. 

DISMISS NOTICES OF JOINDER IN APPEAL AND 
DRAFT HEHO TO SSU RE: COVA'S RESPONSE. 

0.10 -REVIEW PSC'S PLEADING SUPPORTING SSU'S 

1.10 -REVIEW COVA'S RESPONSE TO SSU'S UOTION TO 



- - e ' -  

.. . 
PAGE 3 
FEB 01/94 
S213 -6233 

. - .- 

01/24/94 

a1/24/s4 

11/25/94 

11/25/94 

1/25/94 

1 2 6 1 9 4  

'26/94 

21194 

. 
KAH 8.50 

KAH 1.20 

JCC 0.70 

LTW 0.30 

LTW 4.10 

KAH 1.60 

LTW 0.48 

KAH 1.0B 

i t  

APPENDIX 

PAGE 'k OF r?G 

-REVIEW CYPRESS VILLAGE PROPERTY OWllERS 
ASSOCIATIOU'S RBSPOHSE TO SSU'S HOTIOR TO 
DISUISS SOTICES OF JOINDER IU APPEAL; WORK 
SESSION WITH LAUCHLIN WALDOCH REI FILING 
MOTIOll TO STRIKE PLEADINGS OF COVA AND 
CYPRESS VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
AND REQUEST FOR ATTORNEY'S FEES. 

-BEGIN REVIEWING TRANSCRIPT PROM FINAL 
HEARIlSG. 
-LEGAL RSSEARCH RE: TIUE POR FILING REPONSE 
TO ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE. 

-CONFERENCE TELEPHONE CALL WITH KEN HOFFHAN 
AND HATT FEIL RE STATUS OF LEGAL RESEARCH 
ON DECISIONS IN OTHER STATES UPHOLDING 
IHPLEHENTATION OF UNIFORH RATES. 

TO ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE BY SERVICE INSTEAD 
OF PILING; RESEARCH CONCERNING WHETHER 
PRESUHPTION OF SERVICE EXISTS WHERE 
DOCUHENT/ORDER IS SERVED BY HAIL BUT SILENT 
AS TO 'FILING' REQUIREHENT AND WHERE NO 
REPLY AUTHORIZED TO HOTION THAT PROMPTED 
SHOW CAUSE ORDER; DRAFT HOTION TO STRIKE 
COVA AND CYPRESS VILLAGE RESPONSES; WORK 
SESSION WITH KEN HOFFHAN RE STATUS AND 
STRATEGY OF WAITING SEVERAL DAYS TO FILE 
MOTION IN EVENT COURT RULES SALE SUA 
SPONTE. 

ORDER VACATING AUTOMATIC STAY AND DISCUSS 
WITH LAUCHLIN WALDOCH; TELEPHONE 
CONVERSATIONS WITH HIKE TWOUEY (2), BRIAN 
ARKSTRONG AND CHRIS HOORE OF PSC STAFF RE: 
MR. TWOHEY'S REQUEST OF EXTENSION OF TIHE 
TO PILE INITIAL BRIEF. 

LIFTING STAY AND FOR ORDER REINSTATING 

HISTORY AND SUSPEND LAWS AND 
EXPERIUENTAL/TRANSITIONAL RATES STATUTES. 

( 2 ) ,  HAROLD HCLEAN AND BRIAN ARHSTRONG RE: 

-RESEARCH CONCERNING PROPRIETY OF RESPONDING 

-REVIEW CITRUS COUNTY'S HOTION FOR REVIEW OF 

-REVIEW COVA'S UOTION TO REVIEW PSC ORDER 

STAY; COHPLSTE COMPILATION OF LEGISLATIVE 

-TELEPHONE CONVERSATIONS WITH HIKE TWOMEY 



r .. 

;E 4 
0 8 1 / 9 4  
13 -6233 

0 1 / 2 9 / 9 4  KAH 

0 1 / 3 1 / 9 4  . K A H  

ATTORNEY TOTAL 

1.70  

1 . 6 0  

1 . 4 0  

EXTENSIOM OF TIME TO ?I= B R I 6 Z S ;  RBVIEW 
DRAFT JOINT WOTION FAXED BY WIKE TWOHEY FOR 
EXTENSION OF TIME; DRAFT R E V I S I O Y S  AND , 

LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL TO KR. TWOWEY. 
-NUMEROUS TELEPHONE CONVERSATIOMS WITH 

HAROLD WCLEAN AND WIKE TWOHEY RE, REQUEST 
FOR EXTENSION OF TIKE TO FILS BRI6FS; 
REVIEW ORDER T O  SHOW CAUSE ON WOTION TO 
REVIEW ORDER VACATING AUTOHATIC STAY; WORK 
S E S S I O N  WITH LAUCHLIN WALDOCH RE: STATUS OF 
PENDING MOTIONS ON APPEAL AND RELATED 
HATTERS; TELEPHONE CONVERSATION WITH BRIAN 
ARHSTRONG RE: ALL OF FOREGOING XATTERS; 
REVIEW DRAFT O F  WOTION T O  S T R I K E  RESPONSES 
RELATING TO J O I N D E R  I N  APPEAL. 

FOR EXTENSION O F  TIME TO F I L E I N I T I A L  
B R I E F S ;  DICTATE F I R S T  DRAFT OP SSU'S XOTION 
FOR EXTENSION O F  T I M E  TO F I L E  ANSWER B R I E F ;  
FURTHER REVIEW O F  AND DRAFT R E V I S I O N S  TO 
DRAFT OF SSU'S MOTION TO S T R I K E  RESPONSES 
TO SHOW CAUSE ORDER REr J O I N D E R  I N  APPEAL. 

-TELEPHONE CONVERSATION WITH C H R I S  MOORE, 
PSC ATTORNEY RE:  SSU'S HOTION FOR EXTENSION 
OF TIME TO F I L E  ANSWER B R I E F ;  REVIEW AND 
DRAFT R E V I S I O N S  TO SSU'S HOTION FOR 
EXTENSION OF T I H E  TO F I L E  ANSWER B R I E F ;  
REVIEW VARIOUS PLEADINGS F I L E D  I N  APPEAL 

PLEADINGS. 

-REVIEW CITRUS COUNTY'S SUBSTITUTE MOTION 

AND DRAFT HEHQ TO SSU RE: STATUS OF 

1 2 . 5 0  HOURS AT i s 0 . ~ ~  im - s 2,000.0G 

S 7 0 . 0 (  
4.80 HOURS AT 148.00 1HR = s 6 7 2 . 0 6  

0 . 7 0  HOURS AT iee.490 /HR 

SUHHARY: 

TOTAL COST ADVANCED: S 189.4 



. . .  .-. .. 
? I  .. 

'AGE 5 
'EB 8 7 / 9 4  
i213 -6233 

APPENDIX 2 3 5  
PAGE 6r Of f ? C  - 

CURRENT FEE: S 2 142.08 

CURRENT AUOUllT DUE: S 2 , 9 3 1 . 4 5  

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE: S 6 , 6 5 8 . 2 0  

TOTAL AUOUNT DUE: $ . 9 , 5 8 9 . 6 5  

------------___ 

------------___ 
11-1-1111111111 
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c 1 CASE f .?FEP.L 

@:i. FILZ S :  
:h 'VOztE N O :  

CLIR3EHT AMOUNT D U E :  S . S , i 5 : . 2 9  

TOThL A M O U N T  DUE: S e ,  f 5:. 2:  
THRGUGE 12/31/93 T * l Z = l * l l = l Z i *  

_ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ -  

223St€ INVOICE . .  i ' 5 3  
1 -  1 / 5 3  3 F 3 7 5  ?P.YI!E!:T 2 S C E I V ' E D  

INVOICE EALAh'CE DGE 
1: .CS/$3 2 2 S C Z ;  I H V O I C E  
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APPENDIX 2554. 
IUSSSER, c A P m a L m ,  msmi, GOLLWM @AGE 8 7  OF 6 C  

A PROIISSIOHAL ASSOCIATION 
SUITE 182,'BARMETT B M K  BUILDINf 

POST O I I I C 1  BOX 1876  ----_ 
TALLAUASSEB, I L O R I D A .  32382-1876 

T E U P H O m  ( 9 8 4 )  222-8728 

- OCTOBER 11, 1995  ' 

SOUTHERH STATES U T I L I T I E S ,  IHC. 

A P O P M ,  ?L 32783  
1888 COLOR PLACB _.. 

OUR I I L B  I: S213-4434 
' I I V O I C E  NO: 232576 

_I 

CURRENT AMOUNT DUE: S 262 .50  

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE: S 262.58  
THROUGH 0 9 / 3 8 / 9 5  11111111111111 

---------------- 

GENERAL 

OUR FEDERAL ID t i  59-2921100 

PREVIOUS ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE 

0 9 / 0 1  / 9 5  232196 INVOICE 
10/ 1 6 / 9 5  44163 PAYMENT RECEIVED 

INVOICE BALANCE DUE 

FEES COSTS 

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE 



L . 
PAGE 2 
OCT 11/95 
S213 -4434 

09 .is5 J P C  

09i.5 95 J P C  

APPENDIX ';LsJ -a 
PAGE OF / 9 C  

0.80 - R 6 V I 6 U  OF STAFT'S 8/31/95 R6COUHENDATION 

0.70 - D I S C U S S I O N  U 1 T H . K .  HOFFHAN RE: S T A F F  
RE: DOCK6T 9 2 8 1 9 9 - U S .  

RECOlO4ENDATION I N  DOCKET 920199-WS DATED 
8/31/95. 

SUHHARY: ' , 

CURRENT FEE: S 262.50 

CURRENT AHOUNT DUE: S 262.50 



2514 RUTLEDGE. ECEXIA. UNDERWOOD & PURNELL 
pAQEs8KmALAsBoQATK)N 

APPENDIX 

March 11, 1994 

Billed through 02/28/94 

Bill number ' 001590-00004-001 KAH 

SOUTHERN. STATES UTILITIES, INC 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, FL 32703 

GIGA APPEAL 
- 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

02/14/94 KAH 

02/16/94 KAH 

02/18/94 KAH 

02/19/94 KAH 
02/20/94 KAH 

02/21/94 KAH 

02/21/94 KAH 

CONTINUE REVIEW OF RECORD OF FINAL HEARING. 

REVIEW SPRING HILL CIVIC ASSOCIATION'S MOTION TO 
APPEAR AS AMICUS CURIAE AND BEGIN PREPARATION OF 
SSU'S RESPONSE. .75 hrs  120.00 
CONTINUE AND COMPLETE DRAFTING OF SSU'S RESPONSE . 
TO SPRING HILL CIVIC ASSOCIATION'S MOTION TO 
PARTICIPATE AS AMICUS CURIAE 1.75 h r s  280.00 
CONTINUE REVIEW OF RECORD ON APPEAL. 2.75 h r s  440.00 
REVIEW AND DRAFT REVI6IONS TO SSU'S RESPONSE TO 
SPRING HILL CIVIC ASSOCIATION'S MOTION TO 
PARTICIPATE AS AMICUS; REVIEW INITIAL BRIEFS 
FILED BY OFFXCE OF PUBLIC COUNSEL AND CITRUS 
COUNTY. 3.50 h r s  
REVIEW FILES AT FIRST DCA CLERK'S OFFICE; DRAFT 
LETTER TO COUNSEL FOR CITRUS COUNTY RE: MISSING 
PAGES IN INITIAL BRIEF; LEGAL RESEARCH RE: 
ANTICIPATED MOTION TO STRIKE COVA'S INITIAL 
BRIEF: REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSO'S 
RESPONSE IN OPPOSITION TO SPRING BILL CIVIC 
ASSOCIATION'S MOTION TO PARTICIPATE AS AMICUS 
CURIAE AND SSU'S MOTION TO STRIKE PROPOSED JOINT 
AMICUS CURIAE BRIEF; TELEPHONE CONVERSATIONS WITH 
BRIAN ARMSTRONG ( 2 )  RE: FOREGOING RESPONSES; 

(CONTINUED) REVIEW TRANSCRIPT FROM FINAL HEARING 
RE: TESTIMONY OF SPRING HILL WITNESSES AND DRAFT 
FINAL REVISIONS TO THE FOREGOING RESPONSES. 

3 . 0 0  h r s  480.00 

560.00 

3 . 5 0  h r s  5 6 0 . 0 0  

.OO h r s  . oo  



50'' SRN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
;---. number 

02/22/94 KAH 

02/23/94 KAH 

02/23/94 DWR 

02/24/94 KAH 

02/24/94 DWR 

02/25/94 KAH 

02/26/94 KAH 

02/27/94 KAH 

02/27/94 KAH 

02/28/94 KAH 

001590-00004-001 IUB 

CONTINCE LEGAL RESEARCE RE: MOTION TO STRIKE 
COVA'S LATE-FILED INITIAL BRIEF.. .75 hrs 
OFFICE CONFERENCE WITE WOODY RODRIGUEZ, LAW 
CLERK, RE: RESEARCA IN PREPARATION FOR MOTION TO 
STRIKE COVA'S INITIAL BRIEF; REVIEW PORTIONS OF 
COVA'S INITIAL BRIEF. 1.00 hrs 
LEGAL RESEARCH REGARDING SANCTIONS UNDER FLORIDA 
RULES OF APPELLATE PROCEDURE AND CASES DECIDED 
THEREUKDER FOR FILING LATE BRIEFS AND FOR FILING 
BRIEFS WHICH CONTAIN MATTERS OUTSIDE THE RECORD 

3.00 hrs OR OTHER DEFICIENCES 
REVIEW PORTIONS OF COVA'S INITIAL BRIEF: LEGAL 
RESEARCH RE: VARIOUS ISSUES PERTAINING TO MOTION 
TO STRIKE COVA'S INITIAL BRIEF AND APPENDIX; 
REVIEW PLEADINGS AND ORDERS PERTINENT TO 
PREPARATION OF MOTION TO STRIKE COVA'S INITIAL 
BREIF AND APPENDIX; REVIEW RESEARCH, PLEADINGS 
AND ORDERS AND DRAFT FIRST DRAFT OF MOTION TO 
STRIKE COVA'S INITIAL BRIEF AND APPENDIX. 

REVIEW AND REVISE LEGAL RESEARCH AND DRAFTED 
MEMORANDUM ADDRESSING THE FOREGOING ISSUES 
PERTAINING TO SANCTIONS FOR FILING LATE BRIEFS 
AND BRIEFS WHICH VIOLATE THE FLQRIDA RULES OF 
APPELLATE PROCEDURE 1.25 hrs 
REVIEW LETTER FROM PSC CLERK'S OFFICE RE: COST OF 
PREPARATION OF RECORD; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH 
KAY FLYNN RE: SAME SUBJECT: LEGAL RESEARCH RE; 
RECORD ON APPEAL AND CONTINUE DRAFTING MOTION TO 
STRIKE COVA'S INITIAL BRIEF AND APPENDIX. 

CONTINUE LEGAL RESEARCH AND REVIEW OF DECISIONS 
RE: RECORD ON APPEAL AND WHETHER PRIOR COURT 
ORDERS MAY BE PART OF RECORD ON APPEAL. 

REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS "0 SSU'S MOTION TO 
STRIKE COVA'S INITIAL BRIEF AND APPENDIX. 

1.00 hrs 
REVIEW AND DICTATE SUMMARY OF TESTIMONY OF RATE 
STRUCTURE WITNESSES. 1.75 hrs 
REVIEW COURT ORDERS TO SHOW CAUSE RE: INITIAL 
BRIEFS OF CITRUS COUNTY AND OFFICE OF PUBLIC 
COUNSEL; LEGAL RESEARCH RE: TOLLING OF TIME FOR 
FILING ANSWER BRIEF UPON FILING OF MOTION 
TO DISMISS APPEAL OR STRIKE INITIAL BRIEF; REVIEW 
AND ORGANIZE DOCUMENTS IN PREPARATION FOR 
DRAFTING ANSWER BRIEF; TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH 

- 5 . 0 0  hrs H 

2.25 hrs 

1.00 hrs 

120.00 

160.00 

150.00 

800.00 

62.50 

360.00 

160.00 

160.00 

280.00 



CnUL 0 

RUTLEDGE. ECESI-A. I?NDENWOOD 6: PCRSELL 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
B i l l  number 001590-00004-001 KALFI 

BRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: MOTION TO STRIKE COVA'S 
INITIAL BRIEF: REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO 
SSO'S MOTION TO DISMISS COVA'S 3.25 hrs 

STRIKE COVA'S INITIAL BRIEF. .OO hrs 
02/28/94 KAH (CONTINUED) APPEAL OR. IN THE ALTERNATIVE, TO 

Total Professional Fees 

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

02/28/94 PHOTOCOPIES 
02/28/94 POSTAGE, TELEPHONE. ETC. 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

520.00 

. O O '  .. 

121.60 
108.52 

S 230.12 
_-____--__ 

$ 5,425.00 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



m y  9 ,  1994 

Billed through 04 /30 /94  

Bill number 

SOUTEERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, FL 32703 

0 01 5 9 0 - 0 0 0 0 7 - 0 0 2 KAH 

GIGA RATE CASE 

Balance forward as  Of bill number 001 dated 04/25/94 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

04/05/94 KAH TELEPHONE CONVERSATION WITH GARY MORSE RE: STATUS 

04/25/94 KAH REVIEW STATUS REPORT ON REFUND OF INTERIM 
OF QUARTERLY METER TESTING REPORT .25 hrs 

REVENUES THROUGH MARCH 31, 1994 AND DRAFT LETTER 
TO MS. BAY0 FOR FILING . 2 5  hrs 

Total Professional Fees 

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

04 / 30 194 POSTAGE. TELEPHONE, ETC. 
04/30/94 PHOTOCOPIES 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

NET BALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

S 129.44 

40.00 

40.00 

S 80.00 
---------- 

W SERVICES $ 80.00 

$ 18.56 
ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



Hay 12. 1994 

Billed through 04/30/94 

Bill number QO159Q-QQQO4-OQ4 RAE . 
SOUTHEL STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTENTION : ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APaPKA. FL 32703 

GIGA APPEAL 

Balance forward as of bill number 003 dated 01/25/94 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

04/01/94 KAH 

04/02/94 KAH 

04/03/94 KAH 

04/04/94 KAH 

04/05/94 KAH 

P 
* 04/06/94 KAH .. 

REVIEW COVA’S AMENDED BRIEF; REVIEW PSC ORDERS 
RE: TWIN COUNTY UTILITY AND UNIFORM RATES; 
CONTINUE DRAFTING ANSWER BRIEF 2.25 hrs 
LEGAL RESEARCH RE: APPLICATION OF PRINCIPLE OF 
LAW OF THE CASE AND WHETHER TARIFF FILING 
PURSUANT TO RATE ADJUSTMENT REQUIRES NOTICE AND 
HEARING; CONTINUE DRAFTING ANSWER BRIEF AND 
PREPARATION OF APPENDIX TO ANSWER BRIEF; REVIEW 
TRANSCRIPT RE: SPECIFIC ISSUES ADDRESSED IN 
ANSWER BRIEF 6.00 hrs 
LEGAL RESEARCH RE: WHETHER FILING OF TARIFF AFTER 
NOTICE AND HEARING ON PROPOSED RATE ADJUSTMENT 
REQUIRES A HEARING ON THE TARIFF FILING; REVIEW 
DECISIONS ADDRESSING WAIVER IN PSC PROCEEDINGS; 
REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO ANSWER BRIEF 

REVIEW CASES AND PSC ORDERS RE: VARIOUS ISSUES ON 
APPEAL; REVIEW AND DRAFT FURTHER REVISIONS TO 
ANSWER BRIEF .75 hrs 
TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH CHRIS MOORE ( 2 )  RE: 
ISSUES RELATED TO ANSWER BRIEFS; TELEPHONE 
CONFERENCES WITH BRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: SAME ISSUES; 
REVIEW ADDITIONAL CASES, PSC ORDERS, PLEADINGS 
AND TRANSCRIPT PERTINENT TO ANSWER BRIEF 

3.00 hrs 

1.75 hrs 
CONTINUE REVIEW AND D W W y m V I S I O N S  TO ANSWER 
BRIEF 2.00 hrs 

.$ 9,019.37 

360.00 

960.00 

480.00 

1 2 0 . 0 0  

i 

SSU SERVICES 
ACCOUNfS PAYABLE 



SOUTBERN STATSS OTILITIES, INC. 
Bill number 

04/07/94 RAH 

04/08/94 RAH 

04/09/94 KAH 

04/10/94 KAH 

04/11/94 KAH 

04/12/94 KAH 

04/18/94 KAH 
04/22/94 KAH 

001590-00004-004 UAR 

LEGAL RESEARCH AND REVIEW CASES CONCERNING 
VARIOOS ISSUES; REVIEW TRANSCRIPT AND RECORD, AND 
CONTINOE DRAFTING REVISIONS TO ANSWER BRIEF 

CONTINUE REVIEW OF RECORD AND EXBIBITS AND 
6.50 hrs 

DRAFTING REVISIONS TO ANSWER BRIEF; RESEARCH AND 
REVIEW FLORIDA PSC ORDERS RE: UNIFORM RATES 

10.75  hrs 
CONTINUE REVIEW OF RECORD, PSC ORDERS RE: UNIFORM 
RATES, TRANFERS OF UTILITIES TO SSU AND CORPORATE 
MERGERS WITH SSU, AND DRAFT FIRST DRAFT OF 
STATEMENT OF THE CASE AND FACTS AND FURTHER 
REVISIONS TO ANSWER BRIEF 7.00 hrs 
CONTINUE REVIEW AND DRAFTING REVISIONS TO ANSWER 
BRIEF; TELEPHONE CONVERSATIONS WITH BRIAN 
ARMSTRONG (2) RE: REVIEW AND DRAFTING REVISIONS 
TO ANSWER BRIEF 8.00 hrs 
DRAFT FIRST DRAFT OF SUMMARY OF ARGUMENT OF 
ANSWER BRIEF, REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO 
SUMMARY OF ARGUMENT: CONTINUE REVIEW AND DRAFTING 
REVISIONS TO ANSWER BRIEF; NUMEROUS TELEPHONE 
CONVERSATIONS WITH FORREST LUDSEN AND BRIAN 
ARMSTRONG RE: REVISIONS TO THE ANSWER BRIEF AND 
APPENDICES TO ANSWER BRIEF: DRAFT SSU’S RENEWED 
MOTION TO SUBMIT ANSWER BRIEF’IN EXCESS OF FIFTY 
PAGES, REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO MOTION 

7 . 0 0  hrs 
CONTINUE AND COMPLETE REVIEW AND DRAFTING OF 
REVISIONS TO ANSWER BRIEF AND PREPARE FOR FILING 
AND SERVICE: DRAFT RESPONSES FOR DOCKETING 
STATEMENT 6.50 hrs 
REVIEW FPSC ANSWER BRIEF .75 hrs 
REVIEW AND ORGANIZE CASES AND FILES IN APPEAL 

2 . 0 0  hrs 

Total Professional Fees 

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

03/03/34 FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 3/4/94 TO KAREN L. 
SHOFTER 

1,040.00 

1,720.00 

1,120 .oo 

1,280.00 

1,120.00 

1,040.00 
120.00 

320.00 

1 5 . 5 0  



-?‘ 3RN STATES UTILITIES, INC 
L A  number 001590-00004-004 AAB 

03/04 /34  

03 /09 /34  

03 /11 /34  

03 /21 /34  

0 4 / 1 1 / 9 4  
04 /12 /94  
04 /13 /94  

04 /30 /94  
04 /30 /94  

FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 3 / 7 / 9 4  TO -EN L. 
SBOFTER 
FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 3 / 1 0 / 9 4  TO KAREN L. 
SBOPTER 
FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 3 / 1 4 / 9 4  TO KAREN L. 
SAOPTER ~~ 

FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 3 / 2 2 / 9 4  TO KAREN L. 
SHOFTER _ . .~~  _ _ ~  
WORKING LUNCH (ON APPEAL) 
INDEXING SUPPLIES FOR BRIEF 
OUTSIDE COPYING CHARGES - COPYINGIBINDING BRIEF 
AND APPENDIX 
POSTAGE, TELEPHONE. ETC. 
PHOTOCOPIES 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

NET BALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

15.50  

24 .25 ’  

22.50 

22.50 
10 .60  
24 .32  

265.47 
74 .00  
41 .20  

$ 516.72 
-___-_____ 

$10,280.00 

$ 516.72  

$10 ,796 .72  
-__--___-_ 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



/ 

April 25, 1994 

Billed through 03/31/94 

sill number 001590-00004-003 RAB 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, FL 32703 

GIGA APPEAL 

RECEIVED 

W28 .m 
SSU SERVICES 

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

Balance forward a s  of b i l l  number 001 d a t e d  0 3 / 1 1 / 9 4  
Payments r e c e i v e d  s i n c e  l a s t  b i l l  ( l a s t  payment 0 4 / 2 5 / 9 4 )  

Net b a l a n c e  forward 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

0 3 / 0 1 / 9 4  KAH 

03 /02 /94  KAH 

03 /02 /94  DWR 

03 /03 /94  KAH 

03 /03 /94  DWR 

REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO MOTION TO DISMISS 
COVA'S APPEAL OR ALTERNATIVELY TO STRIKE COVA'S 
INITIAL BRIEF; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH BRIAN 
ARMSTRONG RE: DRAFT OF FOREGOING MOTION AND 
DISCUSS REVISIONS TO MOTION; DRAFT FINAL 
REVISIONS TO MOTION AND PREPApE FOR FILING: 
REVIEW PERTINENT PORTIONS OF POST-HEARING BRIEF, 
FINAL ORDER AND ORDER ON RECONSIDERATION 

CONTINUE REVIEW OF CITRUS COUNTY'S INITIAL BRIEF 

LEGAL RESEARCE ON CASES WHICH STRIKE OR DISMISS 
AN ADVERSARY'S APPELLATE BRIEFS IF TBEY SUBMIT 
ARGUMENTS WHICH WERE NOT PRESENTED IN THE LOWER 
TRIBUNAL 1.25 h r s  6 2 . 5 0  
REVIEW ORDERS ISSUED BY COURT RE: AMICUS CURIAE, 
ORDER VACATING AUTOMATIC STAY, AND COVA'S INITIAL 
BRIEF AND DISCUSS WITE BRIAN ARMSTRONG; REVIEW 
PORTIONS OF CITRUS COONTY'S INITIAL BRIEF 

LEGAL RESEARCH REGARDING SANCTIONS UNDER FLORIDA 
RULES OF APPELLATE PROCEDURE FOR FILING LATE 
BRIEFS AND FOR BRIEFS WHICH VIOLATE THE FLORIDA 
RULES OF APPELLATE PROCEDURE BY CONTAINING 
ARGUMENTS NOT PRESENTED IN THE TRIAL FORUM 

2 . 2 5  h r s  360 .OO 

. 7 5  h r s  1 2 0 . 0 0  

.SO h r s  80 .00  

. 7 5  h r s  3 7 . 5 0  



SOUTEERN STATES OTILITIES, INC. 
Bill number 

03/04/94 KAE 

03/05/94 KAR 

03/06/94 KAH 

001590-00004-003 IUB 

REVIEW ORDERS ISSUED BY CODRT; )IORR SESSION WIFE 
BRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: REVIBn OF INITIAL BRIEFS AND 
PREPARATION OF ANSWER BRIEF 1.25 hrm 
LEGAL RBSEARCE RE: WAIVER OF ARGDllENTS OR ISSDES 
NOT PRESENTED TO WWER CODRT .75 hrs  
LEGAL RESEARCH RE: WAIVBR OF ISSDES AND ARGUMENTS 
ON APPEAL; REVIEW OPC'S INITIAL BRIEF: REVIEW 
PORTIONS OF POSTHEARING BRIEFS AND MOTIONS FOR 
RECONSIDERATION FILED BY OPC, CITRUS COUNTY AND 
COVA: LEGAL RESEARCH RE: STANDARD OF REVIEW AND 
AUTHORITY OF COMMISSION TO EXERCISE STATUTORY 
AUTHORITY 2.50 hrs  

200.00:. 

120.00 . 

400.00 
03/07/94 KAH 

360.00 
03/08/94 KAH 

03/08/94 DWR 

03/14/94 KAH 

03/15/94 KAB 

03/16/94 KAH 

280.00 

37.50 

... - 
REVIEW-COVA*S RESPONSE TO ssu's MOTION TO DISMISS 
APPEAL OR ALTERNATIVELY STRIKE INITIAL BRIEF: 
WORK SESSION WITH BRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: VARIOUS 
MATTERS PERTAINING TO ANSWER BRIEFS: LEGAL 
RESEARCH RE: WAIVER OF ARGUMENTS NOT PRESENTED TO 
LOWER TRIBUNAL 2.25 hrs 
CONTINUE LEGAL RESEARCH AND REVIEW OF COURT 
DECISIONS RE: WAIVER OF ARGUMENTS NOT PRESENTED 
TO LOWER TRIBUNAL 1.75 hrs  
COMPLETE LEGAL RESEARCH RE: WAIVER OF ARGUMENTS 
NOT RAISED BEFORE TRIAL COURT .75 hrs  
TELEPHONE CONVERSATION WITH HAROLD MCLEAN RE: 
EXTENSION OF TIME FOR FILING ANSWER BRIEF IN 
RESPONSE TO OPC'S AMENDED INITIAL BRIEF; REVIEW 
CASES CITED IN OPC'S M N D E D  INITIAL BRIEF: 
FURTHER REVIEW OF CASES RE: WAIVER OF ARGUMENTS 
AND ISSOES NOT PRESENTED TO LOWER TRIBUNAL: BEGIN 
DRAFTING ANSWER BRIEF 2.50 hrs 400.00 
REVIEW ORDERS TO SEW CADSE DIRECTED TO INITIAL 
BRIEFS OF ALL APPELLANTS AND ORDERS DISPOSING OF 
ORDERS TO SEOW CAUSE; REVIEW FILES AT FIRST 
DISTRICT COORT OF APPEAL RE: SAME SUBJECT AND 
STATUS OF ORDERS TO SEOW CAUSE 1.00 hrs  160.00 
FURTHER REVIEW OF SEOW CAUSE ORDERS AND ORDERS 
RESOLVING ORDERS TO SEOW CAUSE; TELEPEONE 
CONFERENCES WITH CLERK OF FIRST DCA ( 2 )  RE: 

CONFERENCES WITH MICHAEL GROSS (2) RE: EXTENSION 
OF TIME FOR ANSWER BRIEF: TELEPHONE CONFERENCES 
WITH CHRIS MOORE (2) RE: EXTENSION OF TIME FOR 

STATUS OF snow CAUSE ORDERS: TELEPHONE 

ANSWER BRIEF AND OTHER MATTERS RELATED TO APPEAL; 
LEGAL RESEARCH RE: OWNERSHIP OF UTILITY PROPERTY; 
BEGIN DRAFTING JOINT MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 

2.50 hrs  400.00 



SOUTHERN STATES OTILITIES, INC. 
Bill number 001590-00004-003 KAH 

(CONTINUED) TO FILE ANSWER BRIEF'. .OO hra 
TELEPEONE CONFERENCES WITE BRIAN ARMSTRONG AND 
BAROLD MCLEAN; DRAFT FIRST DRAFT OF JOINT MOTION 
FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE ANSWER BRIEFS; 
REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO DRAFT JOINT MOTION; 
CONTINUE DRAFTING ANSWER BRIEF 3.50 hrs 560.00 
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITE BRIAN ARMSTRONG; DRAFT 
REVISIONS TO JOINT MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 
TO FILE ANSWER BRIEFS AND LETTER TO CERIS MOORE 
RE: DRAFT JOINT MOTION; CONTINUE DRAFTING ANSWER 
BRIEF 4.00 hrs  640.00 

REVIEW CASES CITED BY CITRUS COUNTY AND CONTINUE 
PREPARATION AND DRAFTING OF ANSWER BRIEF; 
TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH CHRIS MOORE (3) RE: 
JOINT MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE ANSWER 
BRIEFS; REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO JOINT 
MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE ANSWER 
BRIEFS AND PREPARE FOR FILING 4.00 hrs 
REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO PORTIONS OF ANSWER 
BRIEF RE: GAINS ON CONDEMNATION AND 
ADMINISTRATIVE RES JUDICATA 1.25 hrs  
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH CLERK'S OFFICE RE: 
STATUS OF PENDING MOTIONS; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE 
WITH CHRIS MOORE RE: SAME SUBJECT; DRAFT LETTER 
TO BRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: SAME SUBJECT; DRAFT 
REVISIONS TO PORTIONS OF ANSWER BRIEF RE: 
CONDEMNATION GAINS AND ADMINISTRATIVE RES 
JUDICATA, REVIEW INDEX TO RECORD AND PORTIONS OF 
TRANSCRIPT AND SPECIFIC PLEADINGS FOR RECORD AND 
TRANSCRIPT CITES 1.75 hrs  
REVIEW ORDERS GRANTING EXTENSION OF TIME FOR 
FILING BRIEFS AND GRANTING IN PART, MOTION TO 
STRIKE COVA'S INITIAL BRIEF; DRAFT REVISIONS TO 
PORTIONS OF ANSWER BRIEF RE: CONDEMNATION GAINS 
AND ADMINISTRATIVE RES JWDICATA .50 hrs  80.00 
DRAFT ARGUMENT SECTION OF ANSWER BRIEF RE: LEGAL 
SUFFICIENCY OF NOTICE OF UNIFORM STATEWIDE RATES 

CONTINUE DRAFTING FIRST DRAFT OF PORTION OF 
ANSWER BRIEF RE: LEGAL SUFFICIENCY OF NOTICE OF 
UNIFORM STATEWIDE RATES 4.00 hrs  

CONTINUE DRAFTING ANSWER BRIEF 6.75 hrs  1.080.00 

7.75 hrs  1,240.00 

.oo 03/16/94 KAE 
03/17/94 KAH 

03/18/94 KAH 

03/20/94 KAH 
03/21/94 KAH 

640.00 

200.00 

03/22:94 KAH 

03/23/94 KAH 

280.00 
03/24/94 KAH 

03/25/94 KAH 

03/26/94 KAH 

640.00 



3 
Q .- 

S O O T ~  mATES UTILITIES, IK!* 
Bill number 001590-00004-003 IUB 

03/27/94 X.AB REVIEW TRANSFER ORDER RE: TWIN LAKES UTILITY AND 
ORDER RE: 1989 LIHITED INVESTIGATION OF WATER AND 
WASTEWATER RATEMAKING .75 hrs 120.00 

DRAFTS OF PORTION OF ANSWER BRIEF 1.50 hrs 240.00 

PORTIONS OF ANSWER BRIEF .SO h r s  80.00 

VARIOUS HATTERS PERTAINING TO APPEAL .25 hrs 40.00 

03/28/94 RAE CONTINUE REVIEW AND DRAFTING REVISIONS TO INITIAL 

03/29/94 RAE CONTINUE REVIEW AND DRAFTING REVISIONS TO 

03/31/94 KAH TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH CHRIS HOORE ( 2 )  RE: 

Total Professional Fees 

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

02/16/94 FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 2/17/94 TO MS. 
03/31/94 PHOTOCOPIES 
03/31/94 POSTAGE, TELEPHONE, ETC. 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

SHOFTER 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

CORRENT BALANCE DOE 

---------- 
$ 8,857.50 

27.00 
55.00 
79.07 

$ 161.07 
---------- 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



April 25, 1994 

Billed through 03/33/94 

Bill number 001590-00007-001 RAX 

SOUTBERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, FL 32703 

GIGA RATE CASE 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

RECEIVED 

MY 2 6  
b u  SERVICES 

ACCOUNTS PAYAB~E 

03/02/94 KAH REVIEW INTERIM REFUND REPORTS THROUGH 2/22/94 AND 
DISCUSS WITH MARALIN RUSSELL AND PREPARE FOR 

- Total Professional Fees 

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

03/31/94 PHOTOCOPIES 
03/31/94 POSTAGE, TELEPHONE, ETC. 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CXARGES FOR THIS BILL 

FILING WITH LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL AND CERTIFICATE 
OF SERVICE .50 hrs 

03/31/94 KAH REVIEW REFUND REPORT FOR REFUNDS THROUGH 2/28/94 
AND PREPARE FOR FILING .25 hrs 

80.00 

40.00 



SOUTF -3 STATES UTILITIES. INC. 
Bill S e r  001590-00004-005 IUB 

05/26 KAH TELEPEONE CONVERSATION .WITB CHRIS MOORE 
.25 hrs 40.00 

Total Profesaional F e e s  

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

04/13/94 FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 4/14/94 TO KAREN L. 
04/14/94 FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 4/15/94 TO KAREN L. 
05/31 194 PHOTOCOPIES 
05/31/94 LONG DISTANCE 

SHOFTER 

SHOFTER 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

43.50 

24.25. 
19.00 
12.81 

$ 99.56 
-------_-- 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



SOUTHERN STATES OTILITIBS, INC- 
Bill number 001590-00007-003 IUB 

05/26/94 KAH TELEPEONE CONFERENCES WITE WATT FEIL AND KAREN 
SROPTER AND REVIEW AND DRAFT FINAL REVISIONS TO 
SSU'S REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF PROPOSAL FOR 
DISPOSITION OF UNCLAIIIED REFUNDS .75 hrs 120.00 

Total Professional Pees 

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

05/31/94 PHOTOCOPIES 
05/32/94 LONG DISTANCE 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL . 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

PLEASE RETURX ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



2. -?--.I-' STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
B i i  wr 001590-00001-006 luLB 

0 6 / 2 i ~  KAA TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITB CHRIS MOORE AND BRIAN 
ARMSTRONG . .50 hre 

Total Professional Fees 

80.00 

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

05/19/94 FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 5/20/94 TO KAREN L. 
SHOFTER 15.50 

06/30/94 PHOTOCOPIES 15.50 

Total Reimbursable Costs $ 31.00 
----_-____ 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



!&;EDGE. ECENIA. UNDERWOOD, kWRNELL & H O F F M A N  

August 5,  3 9 9 4  

Billed through 07 /31 /94  

Bill number 001590-00007-005 KAH 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
\TTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
1POPKA. FL 32703 

SIGA RATE CASE 

3alance forward as of bill number 003 dated 06/13/94 
Payments received since last bill (last payment 07/18/94) 

Vet balance forward 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

07/24/94 KAH REVIEW SUMARY OF STAFF RECOMMENDATION RE: 
DISPOSITION OF ZjNCLAIMED REFUNDS AND TERMINATIOS 
OF BOND OBLIGATION AND DRAFT LETTER TO MATT FEIL 
RE: SAME .25 hrs 

Total Professional Fees 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

RECEIVED 

AU618 1994 
biru wznvburd 

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

40.00 

s 40.00 

PLEASE RETCRN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



-LEDGE, ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
PROFESSIONALMSXIA~ON 

1.Qs-e AlTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW 
POSTOmCEEOX551 

TUWUSSEE. FLORIDA 93024661 
W) 6616766 

wPENDIX 

PAGE &%OF - 
A u g u s t  5 ,  1994 

B i l l e d  t h rough  07/31/94 

Bill number 001590-00004-007 KAH 

SOUTHERN S T A T E S  UTILITIES ,  I N C .  
ATTENTION:  ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR P L A C E  
APOPKA, FL 32703 

G I G A  A P P E A L  

B a l a n c e  f o r w a r d  a s  of b i l l  number 0 0 6  da ted  07/15/94 

REIMBURSABLE C O S T S  

06/03 194 FEDERAL E X P R E S S  - D E L I V E R E D  6 / 6 / 9 4  T O  KAREN L. 
SHOFTER 

T o t a l  R e i m b u r s a b l e  C o s t s  

B I L L I X G  SUMMARY 

TOTAL R E I X B U R S A B L E  C O S T S  

TOTAL CHARGES FOR T H I S  B I L L  

N E T  BALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

S 1,271.00 

S 21.25 -a 
S 1,271.00 

$ 1.295.25 
---------- 

P L E A S E  RETVRN ONE COPY O F  T H I S  STATE?lENT W I T H  PAYMENT 



September 13, 1994 

Billed oa/o1/94-oa/3i/94 

Bill number 001590-00007-006 KAH 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES. INC. 
ATTENTION: 'ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, FL 32703 

GIGA RATE CASE 

Balance forward as of bill number 005 dated 08/05/94 
Payments received since last bill (last payment 08/29/94) 

Net balance forward 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

08/02/94 KAH ATTEND AGENDA CONFERENCE RE: APPROVAL OF SSU'S 
. MOTION FOR DISPOSITION OF UNCLAIMED REFUNDS AND 
TERMINATION OF LETTER OF CREDIT OBLIGATION 

.50 hrs 80.00 
08/26/94 KAR REVIEW ORDER APPROVING TERMINATION OF BOND AS 

SECURITY FOR REFUNDS AND UNCLAIMED REFUNDS 
ALLOCATED TO CIAC .25 h r s  40.00 

Total Professional Fees 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES $ 120.00 

PLEASE RETURN A COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WIT11 PAYMENT 
- 

~~ ~ 

~ 



ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
237-A PROFESSlONAL.SSOCIA~ 

~ M C E B o X % 1  
TIuAn*S5EE.FLoRlM323020551 

(oo4)68147W 

AT~ORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW APPENDIX 

PAGE t-7 OF j?c 

Octoher 13, 1994 

R i  1 led t.hrnngh 09/30/94 

R i l l  niimber . o o i s 9 n - o n n n ~ - n o ~  KAH 

S O U T H E ~ N  STATES UTTLTTTRS, TNC. 

i nnn  COTOR Pr.Ac:E 
APOPKA, FT, 3270.3 

A T T E N T T O N :  A C C O U N T S  PAYART.E 

GTGA A P P E A T ,  

R a 1 a n r . e  f o r w a r d  as of h i l l  niimher 007 dated 0 8 / 0 5 / 9 4  $ 1.29.5.25 
P a y m e n t s  r e c e i v e d  s i n c e  l a s t  h i l l  (last. payment. 0 A / 2 9 / 9 4 )  $ 1,295.25 -----_---- 
N e t .  h a l a n c e  f o r w a r d  s .no 

FOR P R O F E S S T O N A T ,  S E R V T C E S  R E N D E R R n  

0 9 / 2 0 / 9 4  KAH D R A F T  N O T T C R  OF S1IPPT.GMENTAT. A I I T H O R T T Y  

09 /21 /94  KAH T E T , E P H O N R  C O N F E R R N C E  W T T H  R R T A N  A R M S T R O N G  RE: 
. 7 5  h r s  i zn .on  

F T T , F n  T N  A P P E A T ,  .25 hrs 4n.00 
D R A F T  OF N O T T C E  OF S I I P P T , E M E N T A T ,  A I I T ' H O R T T Y  TO RE 

Tot.a 1 Professi  nna 1 F e e s  

R T  TaT.TNG SllMMA R Y  

TOTAT,  P R O F E S S T O N A T ,  PEES 

' .  
b ?  

+- 

TOTAT,  C H A R G E S  F O R  T A T S  RT1.T. 

C I I R R E N T  RATLANCE n1lE 

S .  ~ f i o . n o  

P T , E A S E  R E T I J R N  O N E  C O P Y  O F  T H T S  S T A T E M E N T  

9 a n A  obq 
~oI.cwYr.5~r.4s.  L8bl .gal. 152 



p & k . E D G E ,  ECENIA. UNDERWOOD, P U R ? N E L L  & HOFFMAN 
PWFESKN&ASSlXlAllON 

APPENDIX '329-A ATTORNEYS W COUNSELORS AT U W  
posToFFIQwx551 

T ~ R o A D l t p m Q s b l  
0 (81- PAGE r a d  OF f V L  

O c t o b r  13, 1994 

R i  1 l e d  throagh 09/.30/94 

R i l l  ntamher 001 s9o-oooo7-oo7 RAA 

SOI1TRERN S T A T E S  IlTTT,TTTES, TNC. 
ATTENTTON: ACCOnNTS PAYAR1.E 
10DO COTAX PT.ACE 
APOPKA. FT, 2271-13 

C.1C.A RATE CASE 

B a l a n c e  fo rward  a s  o f  h i l l  niimher 006 dated 09/13/94 s i2n.00 
P a y m e n t s  received s i n c e  l a s t  h i l l  ( last .  payment 10/02/94) 5 120.00 

N e t  h a l a n c e  forward s .on 
---------- 

RETMRllRSAAT,E COSTS 

09/30/94 T.ONC. DTSTANCE 

T o t a l  R e i m h n r s n h l e  C 0 s t . S  

RTT.T.TNC, SUMMARY 

TOTAT, RETMRIIRSAAT,E COSTS 

TOTAT. CHARGES FOR THTS RTT.1, 

CURRENT RAT.ANCE DOE 

PT.EASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THTS STATEMENT 



- .  
-I i 

. ~UTLEDGE, . .  

November IO, 1994 

Billed through 10/31/94 

Bill number 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, FL 32703 

001590-00004-009 KAH 

GIGA APPEAL 

Balance forward as of bill number 008 dated 10/13/94 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

10/10/94 KAH 

10/11/94 KAH 

10/12/94 KAH 

1Q/28/94 KAH 

$ 160.00 

400.00 

REVIEW COVA'S RESPONSE TO SSU'S NOTICE OF 
SGPPLEMEKTAL AUTHORITY; REVIEW PERTINENT PORTIONS 
OF BRIEFS IN GIGA APPEAL, STATEWIDE UNIFORM RATES 
FISAL ORDER AKD OTHER DOCUMENTS AND DRAFT SSC'S 
RESPONSE TO COVA'S OBJECTION TO SSU'S NOTICE OF 
SUPPLEMENTAL AUTHORITY; REVIEW AND DRAFT 
REVISIOSS TO SSU'S RESPONSE 2 . 5 0  hrs 
REVIEW ASD DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSU'S RESPONSE TO 
COVA'S OBJECTION TO S S U ' S  NOTICE OF SUPPLEMENTAL 
AUTHORITY AND DISCCSS DRAFT OF SSU'S RESPOKSE 
WITH BRIAS ARMSTROSG; DRAFT ADDITIONAL REVISIONS 
TO SSC'S RESPONSE 1.25 hrs 
REVIEW AND DRAFT FINAL REVISIONS TO SSU'S 
RESPOSSE TO COVA'S OBJECTION TO SSU'S NOTICE OF 
SUPPLEMENTAL AUTHORITY AND PREPARE FOR FILING 

.50 hrs 80.00 
REVIEW NOTICE AND ATTACHED DOCUMENTS FROM COURT 
RE: SCHEDULING OF ORAL ARGUMENT .25  h r s  40.00 

100.00 

Total Professional Fees 

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

09/22/94 

10/31/94 

FEDERAL EXPRESS - DELIVERED 9/23/94 TO BRIAN 
ARMSTRONG 
PHOTOCOPIES 

15.50 
18.70 



..- 
. .RUTLEDGE, ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, PURNE= & H ~ F F M A J ~  

~ C U u L - ~ m  . .  

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Bill number 001590-00004-009 KAH 

10/31/94 LONG DISTANCE 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

NET BALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

c 

..j. 
L 
6 PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT 

$ 7 2 0 . 0 0  

$ 35.00 

s - - m  

r, 



i rr - .  . .. - TUTLEDGE, . .- ECENLA. UNDERWOOD, PURNELL & 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Bill number 001590-00004-012 KAA 

RESPONSES TO SSU'S NOTICE OF SUPPLEMENTAL 
AUTHORITY AND PREPARE FOR FILING; TELEPAONE 
CONFERENCE WITH BOB PIERSON RE: STATUS OF ORDER 

01/09/95 KAH (CONTINUED) DENYING MOTIONS FOR RECONSIDERATION 
5.25 hrs 

OF FINAL ORDER IN DOCKET NO. 930880-WS; DRAFT 
SSU'S SECOND NOTICE OF SUPPLEMENTAL AUTHORITY 

.OO hrs 
01/10/95 KAH PREPARE FOR AND ATTEND ORAL ARGUMENT 4.25 hrs 
01/11/95 KAH REVIEW ROTICE OF SUPPLEMENTAL AUTHORITY 

CONCERNING ORDER ON RECONSIDERATION IN DOCKET NO. 
930880-WS; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH BRIAN 
ARMSTRONG .25 hrs 

STRATEGICAL ISSUES FOLLOWING ORAL ARGUMENT; 
REVIEW FLORIDA SUPREME COURT DECISION IN CITY OF 
PLANT CITY V. MAY0 .75 hrs 

01/12/95 KAH TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH BRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: 

Total Professional Fees 

REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

01/10/95 
01/31/95 
01/31/95 

LUNCH WITH BRIAN ARMSTRONG 
LONG DISTANCE 
PHOTOCOPIES 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

NET BALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

840.00 

.oo 
680.00 

40.00 

120.00 

15.80 
.81 

24.60 

$ 41.21 
---------- 

$ 3,000.00 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



1 .  

RUTLEDGE, ECENI 

J a n u a r y  17, 1995 

B i l l e d  through 12/31/94 

B i l l  number 

X L R N  S T A T E S  C T I L I T I E S ,  I X C .  
X T I O S :  ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1 COLOR PLACE 
'KA,  FL 32703 

001590-00004-010 KAH 

I APPEAL 

,rice f o r w a r d  a s  of b i l l  n u m b e r  0 0 9  d a t e d  11/10/94 
l e n t s  received s i n c e  l a s t  b i l l  ( l a s t  p a y m e n t  1 1 / 2 8 / 9 4 )  

ba lance  f o r w a r d  

P R O F E S S I O S A L  S E R V I C E S  R L X 3 E R E D  

1 3 / 9 4  tiA11 B E G I S  R E V I E I i  OF C A S E S  AXD P S C  ORDERS P E R T I X E F T  TO 

: 2 . ' 9 6  KXPI B E G I S  ASSE?IBLY OF C A S E S  ASD ORDERS C I T E D  IK 
PREP.3RATIOS FOR ORAL AEGCYEST l , . j O  1:rs 2 4 0 . 0 0  

B R I E F S ,  S H E P A R D I Z I S G  C A S E S  AND R E V I E W I N G  OTHER 
D E C I S I O S S  FOR P R E P A R A T I O X  FOR ORAL ARGUNEKT ' .  

1.50 h r s  

ORAL ARGL'NENT 1.00 h r s  

C I T E  IS ASSICER B R I E F  T O  C I T I Z E S S  V. K I L S O X  
D E C I S I O S  .SO h r s  

?3. '94  KAA C O X T I S C E  R L V I E I i  A S D  S H E P A R D I Z I S G  O F  C A S E S  FOR 

:G ig4  KAH DRAFT L E T T E R  TO CLERK O F  F I R S T  DCA C O R R E C T I S G  

Tota l  P r o f e s s i o n a l  Fees 

::XF;SASLE C O S T S  

21;94 P H O T O C O P I E S  

APR 0 5 895 L I S G  SCXXARY 

T O T A L  P R O F E S S I O S A L  F E E S  

2 4 0  . o o  

160.00 

8 0 . 0 0  

a 7 2 0 . 0 0  



OCTHERS STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ill number 001590-00004-010 KAH 

.. TOTAL REIMBCRSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

CCRREST BALASCE DCC 



-----.- 

I r w o O D ,  PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
PmFSw0NMASSOCU'IX)N 

April 14, 1995 

Billed through 03/31/95 

Bill number - 001590-00007-009 ltAE 

3UTEERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
rTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
I00 COLOR PLACE 
'OPKA, FL 32703 

GA RATE CASE 

lance forward as of bill number 007 dated 10/13/94 
yments received since last bill (last payment 11/21/94) 

t balance forward 

3 PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

s 3.98 
S 3.98 ---------_ 
s . o o  

' 0 2 / 9 5  KAH REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSU'S MOTION FOR 
EXTENSION OF TIME TO INITIATE SERVICE 
AVAILABILITY CHARGE FILING . 50  hrs 80.00 
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH BRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: 
ISSUES PERTAINING TO ORDER GRANTING.SSU'S MOTION 
TO VACATE AUTOMATIC STAY .20 hrs 32.00 27/95 KAH REVIEW STAFF RECOMMENDATION RE: WHETEER SSU'S 
MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE SERVICE . 
AVAILABILITY CHARGE CASE SHOULD BE GRANTED 

24/95 KAH 

.20 hrs 32.00 

Total Professional Fees 

LING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES $ 144.00 

APR 2 6 1925 ---------- 
TOTAL CHARGES FOR TEIS BILL Accounts Pay2bie 144. oo  ---------- 
CURRENT BALANCE DUE $ 144.00 
PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 

. .  

001. ooooI. SCiI- 99. I & b l . ~ O .  1 . 9  



May 10, 1995 

Billed through 04/30/95 

Bill number 0015 90 -00 007.-011 KAB 

IOUTEERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
rTTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
.OOO COLOR PLACE 
rPOPKA, FL 32703 

;IGA RATE CASE 

lalance forward as of bill number 009 dated 04/14/95 5 144.00 
'ayments received since last bill (last payment 05/08/95] $ 144.00 _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
let balance forward 5 .oo 
'OR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

)4/20/95 KAH REVIEW ORDER GRANTING EXTENSION OF TIME FOR 
FILING SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGE CASE 

.20 h r s  32.00 

Total Professional Fees 

tEIMBURSABLE COSTS 

14/17/95 COPIES OF RECORD ON APPEAL. 433.82 
14/28/95 FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 4-18-95 TO BRIAN P. 

ARMSTRONG. ESQUIRE 51.25 -~ 
14 / 2 0 L  95 FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 4-18-95 TO BRIAN P. 

ARMSTRONG, ESQUIRE 83.75 

Total Reimbureable Costs 

BILLING SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 5 32.00 



SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
B i l l  number 001590-00007-011 KAB 

TOTAL REIMBURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR TEIS BILL 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

$ 568.82 --- - - -  

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF THIS STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



.yay 22, 1 9 9 5  

t r i l l e d  through 0 4 / 3 0 / 9 5  

H i l l  number 001590-00004-017 KAH 

?'!.IN P'HU t' t s s 1 (I ?:A L s t KL' 1 c E s s L'X u C'N ]I: !I 

, . .. 

.. 



ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, PVRNELL & HOFFMAN 
pRoFEssKwALAssoc~~ 

ATTOFW%SAM)COUNSELORSATTW PAtiE 2 
~ O R I Q I I I X S s l  

rwMLsaRauD*lp(nsssr 
omM7se  APPENDIX 2 rr-4 

U T I L I T I E S ,  I N C ' .  

PAGE #C% OF 196 001590-00004-017 KAH 

2 0 9 . 0 0  

160.00 

1 2 8 . 0 0  

2 1 8 . 7 5  

2 2 0 .  r;n 

4 0 6 .  -15 

Ec30.00 

64.00 

2 1 2 . 5 0  

4 8 . 0 0  

3 1 2 . 5 0  



. 
ECENIA. UNDERWOOD, PURNEI 



GE, ECENIA. UNDERWOOD, PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
pR0FESsK)NAL ASSOClATlON PAGE 4 

A n o u s r s  AND COUNSELORS Ar LAW 

APPENDIX 2 s m  POST OFFlCE mx 561 
TAU*CUSSEE. FLORlDI -45% 

W) M147U8 
ERN STATES C'YLLI'I'It'S, l%(?. 

001590-00004-017 KAH PAGE- OF M 

. .  . , . -+ , l  I . lm.mc . . - . -  _,__ ...__.,..,-, sable C c s t s  

120.26 

5 7 . 7 8  
10.00 

9 . 5 5  
70.06 

2 5 7 . 9 9  
1 . 4 '  
1.40 

.- 



.yay 22, 1995 i 

Billed through 0 4 / 3 0 / 9 5  

nil1 number 001590-00019-007 KAH 

SVC'I'Ht'KS S'L'A'I'ES V'I'ILI'J'IYS, I X C .  
.1'I'TE9'l'lUS : ACCVUNTS P'AYAHLE 
J O O O  C'VLUK P L 4 C t '  
APVYKA, t'L 3 5 7 0 3  

. 

'I'ctal l ' rcfess ional  Fees 



. 

ZENIA, 

1 

RNELL & HOFFMAN 
PAGE 2 

PAGE/= OF 

s 

S 

176.00 

1 3 . 2 5  



June 13, 1995 

Billcd through 05/31/95 

Bill numbcr 

SOUTHERN STATES UTI.LITIES, INC. 
ATTENTIO?? : ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA. FL 32703 

001590-00004-022 KAH 

CICA APPEAL 

Balancc forward as of bill numbcr 901 datcd 05/22/95 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

05/01/95 WEW 

05/02/95 KAH 

05 /02 /95 WEW 

05  / 0 3 / 95 WEW 

05/04/95 KAH 

05 /04 / 95 WBW 

REVIEW CASES RE: TAKINCS, APPROVED RATES, PSC 
STATUTES; RESEARCH OTHER JURISDICTIONS RE: FILED 
RATE DOCTRINE AND SIMILAR HOLDINCS 6.00 hrs 

25-22.061, F.A.C. AND RELATED PSC ORDERS; REVIEW 
OTHER CASES ADDRESSINC AUTOMATIC STAY AND 
VACATION OF STAY 1.60 hrs 
WORK ON MEMORANDUM RECARDINC POTENTIAL FOR SSU 
TO REFUND PORTION OF RATES IF PSC'S UNIFORM RATE 
STRUCTURE REVERSED; RESEARCR FLORIDA'S 
INTERPRETATION OF THE FILED RATE DOCTRINE 

LECAL RESEARCH RE: BACKGROUND ON rsc RULE 

. 6 . 0 0  h r s  
DRAFT MEMO TO KEN HOFFMAN RE: SSU'S POTENTIAL 
LIABILITY FOR REFUNDS IN THE EVENT THE FIRST DCA 
DECISION IS NOT REVERSED OR VACATED; RESEARCH 
FILED RATE DOCTRINE IN FLORIDA AND TERMINATION OF 
INTERIM RATES 7.25 h r s  
REVIEW PLEADINGS FROM RATE CASE AND APPEAL RE: 
AUTOMATIC STAY/REFUND ISSUE : . 8 0  hrs  
DRAFT MEMO TO KEN HOFFMAN RE: SSU'S POTENTIAL 
LIABILITY FOR REFUNDS TO CUSTOMERS IN THE EVENT 

$ 7,290.12 

750.00 

255.00 

750.00 

905.25 

128.00 



t- 
,TmDGE. ECENIA, UNDERWOOD. PURNELL & HOFFMAN 

PACE 2 PF!aKEssmNALASS0mm 
A r r o R N M  AND COUNSELORS AT LAW 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Bill numbcr 001590-00004-022 KAH 

THE FIRST DCA ORDER IS NOT REVERSED OR VACATED 

WORK ON MEMO TO KEN HOFFMAN RE: POSSIBILITY OF 
REFUND REQUIREMENT PURSUANT TO PSC'S ORDER 
VACATING AUTOMATIC STAY OF PSC APPROVED RATES 

REVIEW COVA'S RESPONSE TO MOTIONS FOR REHEARING 

4.75 hrs 
05/05/95 KAH 

4.50 hrs 
05/08/95 KAH 

FILED BY SSU AND PSC .30 hrs ' 

05/10/95 KAH TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH BRIAN ARYSTRONC RE: 
CITRUS COUNTY'S RESPONSE TO MOTIONS FOR REHEARING 
FILED BY PSC AND SSU .20 hrs 

05/10/95 KAH CONTINUE LECAL RESEARCH AND ANALYSIS OF 
STAY/REFUND ISSUE 1.00 hrs 

05/12/95 KAH REVIEW LETTER FROM B. ARMSTRONC RE: CITRUS 
COUNTY'S REPONSE TO MOTIONS FOR REHEARINC; 
FURTHER REVIEW OF CITRUS COUNTY'S RESPONSE 

.30 hrs  

' MOTIONS FOR REHEARING . 2 0  h r s  
05/15/95 KAH REVIEW SUCARMILL WOODS' AYENDED RESPONSE TO 

593.75 

. 562.50 

48.00 

22.00 

160.00 

48.00 

32.00 

05/19/95 KAH TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH BRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: 
REPLY TO CITRUS COUNTY'S RESPONSE TO MOTIONS FOR 
REHEARING; REVIEW CITRUS COUNTY'S RESPONSE AND 
DRAFT LETTER TO ARTHUR ENGLAND RE: SAME SUBJECT' 

1.00 hrs 
05/22/95 KAH REVIEW PERTINENT PLEADINGS AND CASE LAW AND DRAFT 

SSU'S MOTION FOR LEAVE TO FILE REPLY TO CITRUS 
COUNTY'S RESPONSE TO MOTIONS FOR REHEARING AND 
PROPOSED REPLY TO CITRUS COUNTY'S RESPONSE TO 
MOTIONS FOR REHEARING; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH 
BRIAN ARMSTRONC RE: PREPARATION OF THE FORECOINC 
PLEADINGS 7.60 h r s  

PORTIONS OF MOTION FOR LEAVE TO FILE REPLY TO 
CITRUS COUNTY'S RESPONSE TO MOTIONS FOR REHEARING 

05/23/95 KAH REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO AND ADDITIONAL 

AND PROPOSED REPLY; TELEPHONE CONFERENCES WITH 
BRIAN ARMSTRONC (3) RE: DISCUSSION OF THE DRAFTS 
OF THE FORECOINC DOCUMENTS AND ADDITIONAL 

160.00 

1.216.00 

x 

rl -. 
-% .- 



ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
pRorrssloNALAsSOCu~ PACE 3 

AlTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW 
posIoFFlcEwx551 

TMUWSSEE. FLORIDA 32(024551 
Ror) 681- APPENDIX 

Hr)UTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
11111 numbcr 001590-00004-022 KAH 

REVISIONS TEERETO; FINAL DRAFTING AND PREPARATION 
OF MOTIONS FOR LEAVE TO FILE REPLY AND PROPOSED 
REPLY 4.40 hrs 704.00 

(j' , /31/95 KAH REVIEW LECAL RESEARCH AND PLEADINGS AND DRAFT 
PORTION OF MEMO TO BRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: 
STAY/REFUND ISSUES 2.20 hrs 352.00 

-_-_____-_ 
Total Profcssional FCCS $ 6,698.50 

1 1  1,:IMBURSAELE COSTS 

1 1  5 / 31 /95 COPYINC CHARGES 

.. . 
Total Rcimbursablc Costs 

1 1  I LLINC SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMSURSAELE COSTS 

TOTAL CHARGES FOR THIS BILL 

NET BALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

48.10 

$ 6,698.50 



RUTLEDGE, ECENIA. UNDERWOOD, -ELL & HOFFMAN 
W A S S O U A T W  

A'ITORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW 
POSTOFACBmXsr 

T A L L w S E E . R o R M I ~ * l  
W) 68~4738 

APPENDIX 

July 18, 1995 

Eillcd through 06 /30 /95  

Bill numbcr 001590-00004-024 KAH 

JOL'THERN S T A T E S  U T I L I T I E S ,  I N C .  
.TTENTIOX: ACCOCXTS PAYAELE 
.COO COLOR PLACE 
,?OPKA. FL 32703 

;ICA APPEAL 

:;?ancc fsrward as of bill :.l;mbcr 9 0 2  datcd 0??11??5 

-OF? PROFESSIONAL S E R V I C E S  RENDERES 

$ 5 , 7 4 6 . 6 0  

KC REVIE!:' ORDER DE??YINC KJTIO?? FOR REHEAR I' n 
I .  Y 

D I S C U S S  WITH ER1.W ARXSTROSC; TELEPHONE 

RECARCI?!C ORDER DE?:YINC MOTION €OR REREARINC; 
LECAL RESEARCS RECARDINC P O S S I B L E  SCPREXE COURT 

CO??FERE?!CE CALL PIITS BRIA?! ARMSTRONC A??D ARTHER 
E?:CLA>X? RECARDI??C POTENTIAL AVENCES O F  
DISCRETIONARY REVIEW SEFORE FLORIDA SUPREXE CCL'RT 

OF CASES ?RESEXTI??C POTEXTIAL CONFLICT WITH 
IXS?A?JT D E C I S I O S  1 . 5 0  hrs 2 4 0 . 0 0  

COSFERENCE I:'ITA CHRIS MOORE, rsc STAFF COC?:SEL, 

REV I E W 1 . 2 0  h r s  192 .00  

AX'D RELATED .XA?TERS; LECAL RESEARCL! AXD REV%EP! 

T o t a l  F r o f c s s i o n a l  FCCS 

BILL I SC S O E ? f f R  Y 

TOTAL PROFESSIO??AL F E E S  $ 4 3 2 . 0 2  

RECEIVED 
AUG 1 4 1995 

Accounts Payable 



. .  
. R~TLEDGE, ECENIA, U~E&VOOD. PURNELL & HOFFMAN 

RyMss(ONKAgs0aAfK)EI 
AHORNEYS AND CwNsELORs AT LAW 

posToFna84x%1 
1AUUWSE.RoRIMSPOZOSSl APPENDIX 

August 17, 1995 

Dillcd through 07/31/95 

Dill numbcr 

SOCTIIERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR rwcE 
.%?oPKA, PL 32703 

001590-00004-026 KAX 

CICA ArrmL 

za lancc  forward as of b i l l  numbcr 024 datcd  0 7 / 1 3 / 9 5  
payrncnts r c c c i v c d  s i n c c  last b i l l  

Sct balzncc  fcrward 

(last paymcnt 07/24:95) 

C7.'33.'95 KA!: 

07 /05 /95  KAII 

REL'IEV: ORDER DE?:YIXC SSU'S MOTION P0R"LEAVE TO 

FOR REIIEARINC AXD DRAPT LETTER TO BRIAN ARXSTROSC 
RE: ORDER; COSTISUE REVIEW OP CASES NIIICIl PRESEST 
POTENTIAL CONPLICT WIT11 INSTANT DECISIOS OP PIRST 
DCA AND DRAPT LETTER T3 ARTIIUR ENGLAND RE: 
PRELIMINARY AXALYSIS AND CONCLUSIONS 1.80 h r s  
FCRTIIER RESEXRCI? AND REVIEW OP CASE LAW RE: 
POTENTIAL COSPLICT WITI! INSTANT DECISION OF FIRST 

REVIEW; TELEPnONE CONPERENCE WITU CIIRIS MOORE, 

REVIEW BASED ON CONPLICT JCRISDICTION 

REVIEW MEMO FROM ARTIIUR ENCLAND RE: POTENTIAL 
SUPREME COURT REVIEW UASED ON CONFLICT 
JURISDICTION; DRAPT REVISIONS TO LETTER TO ARTIIUR 
ENGLAND RE: ASALSSIS OP CASES WUICII PRESE?:T 
POTENTIAL COSPLICT WIT11 IXSTANT DECISION OF PIRST 
DCA .70 h r s  

ESCLASD RE: DISCCSSIOS OF POINTS AND ARCUMESTS TO 
l?C ISCLCDE3 I?: JURISDICTIOSAL BRIEF TO FLORIDA 
S2PREXC COURT .30 h r s  

PILE REPLY TO CITRUS COCNTY'S RESPONSE TO MOTIOS 

DCA POR PcRirosEs OP rossInLE SUPREME COERT 

rsc STAPP COUNSEL RE: rossInLE surRmm COERT 
1 . 2 0  h r s  

co::rmmcC CALL WITII n R m s  ARXSTRONC AND ARTIER 

288 .00  

192.00 

112.00 

4 8 .  0 c  



_.  PACE 2 

3 i l l  number 

07/10/95 KAII 

07/12/95 KAll 

07/15/95 KAII 

07,'16/95 KAII 

27/18/95 \4:!W: 

C7.'18/95 KAII 

07/19/95 KAII 

MEET WITU CURIS MOORE. PSC STAFF COUNSEL, TO 
DISCUSS POTENTIAL DISCRETIONARY REVIEW DEFORE 
FLORIDA SUPREME COURT 5ASED Oh' CONFLICT 
JURISDICTION .50 hrs 80.00 
REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO DRAFT 
JURISDICTIONAL 5RIEF TO 5E FILED WITII FLORIDA 
SUPREHE COURT .70 hrs  
LECAL REs.cARcn RE: CASES DETERMINING EXISTENCE or 
CONFLICT JCRISDICTIOS UASED ON ERRONEOCS 
E~TESSIOS OF STATUTE OR RULE OP LAW; FURTIIER 
REVIEW AND ASALYSIS AND DRAFTINC REVISIONS TO 
D,RAFT Ol? JURISDICTIONAL 5RIEF TO FLORIDA SCPREXI? 
COURT 1.00 hrs 
DRAFT PORTIOXS OP LECAL MEMORANDUM TO DRIAN 
ARMSTROSC ASD MATT PZIL ADDRESSISC AUTOMATIC 
STAY, VACATIOS Or STAY ASD POTESTIAL REQUESTS FOR 
REPUSDS 3.80 hrs 
LEGAL RESZAkCI! REGARDING RATI? STRUCTURE DECISIOSS 
or PSC ASD SS?RZ?IE COURT 1.30 k r s  
cONTISL'E DRAFTING ASD PREPARATIOS 0F.LECAL 
>IEXORA'NDCM ADDRESSISC I'OSSIULE REQUESTS FOR 
RCFUSDS .80 hrs  
TCLEPIIOSE COSPERE'NCE WITIl 5RIAV ARMSTRONC AND 
ARTIISR ENCLASD RE: DISCCSSIOX OF DRAFT OF 
JCRISDICTIOXAL URIEF; TELEPnOSE COSl?ERENCE WITIl 
cIIRIS XCORC, PSC STAFF COCNSOL RE: JURISDICTIOSAL 
5 ~ 1 ~ r ;  COXTISUE ASD COMPLETE DRAFT OF LECAL 
>:EXORASDUM RE: POTENTIAL REFUND ISSUES 

2 . 6 0  hrs 
BCVIEN AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO REVISED DXAPT OF 
JURISDICTIONAL 5RIEF TO DE FILED WITII FLORIDA 
ScrREm COURT .60 hrs 
REVIEW AND DRAFT FINAL REVISIOSS TO LECAL 
>:,PXORA.UDUM CONCERSINC AUTOMATIC STAY, VACATIOS or 
COSCERNINC rossmm REQUEST FOR REFUNDS; OFFICE 
cOSFERCNCE WITII 5RIAS ARMSTRONC TO DISCUSS 
f.lRIOCS ISSUES COSCERSINC DFAFT OF JCRISDICTIOSAL 
cRIEF TO FLORIDA SC'PREXE COURT; TELEPIIONE 
cOSFERESCE NIT11 CIIRIS MOORE, PSC STAFF COUNSEL 
RZ: DRAPT or JURISDICTIOSAL m m F ;  REVIEW CURREST 
CSXT Or JURISDICTIOSAL DRIEF ASD DRAPT 
~:cvISIOSS ASD ADDITIOSAL PORTIOSS Or 
JCRISDICTIOSAL 3RIEF; REVIEW SOTICE TO 1X:VOI:E 
DISCRBTIOSARY JCRISDICTIOS Or FLORIDA SUPROXE 
C'3:'ST 2.50 hrs 

STAY AND POTENTIAL ISSUES AND ARCOMEATS 

41€. 00 

96.00 

400.00 

605.00 

162.50 

128.00 

112.00 

160.00 



SOCTIIERN S T A T E S  UTILITIES, I N C .  I 
Dill number 

0 1 / 2 5 / 9 5  KAn 

07/26/95 KAII 

c7/27,~95 imw 

07/27/95 KAIl 

c7/27:95 KAII 

C7/28/95 ICAII 

001590-00004-026 KAfI 

2.10 hrs 

.30 hrs 

JURISDICTIOSAL 

REVIEW FLORIDA SCPREME I 

ORDER VACATZ?X AUTOYATII 
C I T Y  V. I IAVXISS,  XOTIOS:: 
CEXYISC X:OTIGNS !?'OR REIII 
COSPERESCE WIT11 BRIAS Al 
ORDERS ASC XOTIO?:S FOR I 
TELEI!POSE COXPERESCES I? 
ARTIER ESCLAXD ( 2 )  ASD 1 
P I N A L  R E V I S I C X S  TO ZL'RII 

TELEPIIOSE COSPERESCES F:' 
S T A W  COCSSEL RE: SSU'S 

TC LECAL ?lE?13RASDC?¶ ADD1 
FOR R C X S D S  

!?ILED P!I?:: PL3RIDA S m R !  

FILISC CY PSC S c r r o R T I s i  

T o t i i l  Profcssional FCCS 

R E I x D c R s A n L E  COSTS 

C7.'31/95 COPYISC CIIARCES 

Total  Rcimbursablc C o s t r  

~ I L L I N C  SUZ~MXRY 

336.00 

48.00 

87.50 .70 hrs 
lURT ORDER Q U A S I I I x c  rsc's 
STAY IS C I T Y  O!? PLANT 
FOR REIIEARISC AND ORDER 
, R I S C ;  TELEPI?O::E 
ISTROSC RE:  FORECOISC 
:rxmRrsc .SO h r s  1 2 8 . 0 0  
'I1 C I I R I S  MOORE ( 2  1 , 
: I A S  ARXSTROSC ( 2 1 RE: 
I I C T I O S A L  B R I E F  TO EE 
[E COCRT .63 hrs scu.20 
'11 CIIRIS MOORE ( 2 1 ,  rsc  
' U R I S D I C T I O N A L  B R I E F  ASD 
D R I E F ;  DRAPT R E V I S I O S S  
:SSISC P O S S I D L E  REQCESTS 

2.20 hrs 352. c3 

7.22 

$ 3,853.00 



soc!TUERS STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
nil1 number 001590-00004-026 RAD 

TOTAL REIMDCRSADLE COSTS 

TOTAL CIIARCES FOR TUIS DILL 

NET DaLmcE PORWARD 

CURRENT UALANCE DUE 

$ 7.20 

$ 3,857.20 

$ 4 3 2 . 0 0  

$ 4 , 2 8 9 . 2 0  
---------_ 

. .. .. 



Scptcmbcr .14, 1995 

Billcd through 08/31/95 

Dill numbcr 

SOUTIIERN STATES UTILITIES, INC . 
kTTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
XPOPKA. FL 32703 

001590-00004-029 KAU 

CICA APPEAL 

nalancc forward as of bill numbcr 026 datcd 08/17/95 
Paymcnts rcccivcd sincc last bill (last paymcnt 09/05/95) 

Nct balance forward 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RESDERED 

oe:oi/95 KAII LECAL RESEARCII RE: rossmm REQCEST FOR STAY or 
oa/o2/95 KAII REVIEW CASE LAW RE: REQUES:T FOR STAY or FIRST DCA 

PIRST DCA‘S mNDATE 1.00 hrs 

MANDATE .60 hrs 
08/23/95 KAII REIVEW ANSWER DRIEF ON JURISDICTION FILED DY 

SUCARMILL WOODS CIVIC ASSCICIATION .AND CITRUS 
COUNTY . 4 0  hrs 

Total rrofcssional PCCS 

REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

07/28/95 FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 7-31-95 TO BRIAN P. 

o a / 3 i m  LONC DISTANCE 
08/31/95 PUOTOCOPIES 

ARMSTRONC, ESQUIRE 

Total Rcimbursablc Costs 

DILLINC SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROPESSIONAL FEES 

160.00 

96.00 

64.00 

13.25 
2.07 

18.40 

320.00 



SOCTnERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill numbcr 001590-00004-029 RAII 

TOTAL REIMDURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CLIARCES FOR TIIIS DIL8L 

NET DALANCE PORWARD 

CURRENT DALANCE DUE 

PAGE- OF & 

33.72 

.$ 3,857.20  

.$ 4,210.92 
-----_____ 

PLEASE RETURN A COPY OP STATEMENT WIT11 PAYMENT 



. 

SOuTnDRN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill number 001590-00007-015 R M  

CONFERENCES  WIT^ FORREST LODSEN ( 2 )  RE: 
DISCUSSION op DATA SUPPORTXNC PROJECTED 
DIFFERENCE D m E E N  PRESENT AND PROPOSED UNIFORM 
RATES AND CAPPED STAND-ALONE RATES FOR SETTLEMENT 
PURPOSES 2.50. hrs 400.00 

08/31/95 KAII TELEpnONE CONFERENCES WITU FORREST LUDSEN ( 3 )  RE: 
MATTERS PERTAINING TO SSU'S PROPOSED SETTLEMENT; 
REVIEW SCCARMILL WOODS/SPRlCNC IIILL CIVIC 
ASSOCIATION'S COUNTEROFFER FOR SETTLEMENT AND 
DISCUSS WITII FORREST LUDSEN . S O  hrs  80.00 

Total Profcssional FCCS 

REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

38:31/95 PIIOTOCOPIES 

Total Rcimbursablc C o s t s  

DILLINC SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL PEES 

TOTAL REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

TOTAL CUARCES FOR TUIS DILL 

CURRENT DALANCE DUE 

12.90 

$ 1,232.00 

$ 1,244.90 D 

PLEASE RETURN A COPY OF STATEMENT WITII PAYMENT 



APPENDIX 2ss4 

October 1 6 ,  1995  

Dilled through  09 /30 /95  

nil1 number 10 015 90- 0 0 007-017 KAIl 

SOUTIIERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYA5LE 
1 0 0 0  COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, PL 32703 

CICA RATE CASE 

Balance forward as of bill numbcr 015 datcd 09/11/95 

roR rRoFEssIoxAL SERVICES RENDERED 

$ 1,241.90 

09/01/95 I<AU 

09/04/95 KAII 

09 /05 /95  KAIl 

288.00 

REVIEW STAFI? RECOLXYENDAl'ION RE: MANDATE FROM 
FIRST DCA APPEAL, RATE ;STRUCTURE AND POTENTIAL 
REFUND ISSUES; TELEPII0N:E CONFERENCE WIT11 TRACY 
SMITIl ( 2 )  AND FORREST LUDSEN ( 2 )  RE: STAFF 
RECOWENDATION 1 . 8 0  hrs 
FURTUER REVIEW AND ANAL'YSIS OF STAPF 
RECOMMENDATION RE: RATE STRUCTURE, REOPENINC TIE 

REFUNDS; LECAL RESEARCII RE: ISSUE OP WIIETIIER PSC 
IlAS AUTUORITY TO REOPEN TIIE RECORD TO TAKE 
EVIDENCE ON "ONE SYSTEM"/JURISDICTIONAL ISSUE; 
LECAL RESEARCII RE: LAW (OF TUE CASE PRINCIPLES AS 
APPLIED TO POTENTIAL REFUND ISSUE 3 . 3 0  h r s  528.00 
TELEPUONE CONFERENCES WITU DRIAN ARMSTRONC ( 2 )  
RE: STAFP RECOMMENDATION CONCERNINC 
REMAND FROM FIRST DCA, :REOPENING OF RECORD, RATE 
STRUCTURE AND POTENTIAL REFUND ISSUES AND OTIIER 
MATTERS RELATED TIIERETO; ATTEND MEETINC WIT11 J O E  
CRESSE TO DISCUSS TIIE PORECOINC STAPP 
RECOMMENDATION AND MATTERS RELATED TIIERETO 

RECORD FOR JURISDICTION,AL EVIDENCE AND rossImE 

R EC E! !/ED 
INCLUDINC PREPARATION F'OR SEPTEM5ER 12, 1995 N O V  f: 3 895 



- JTLEDGE, ECENLA, UNDERWOOD, -ELL & HOFFMAN 

SOUTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill number 001590-00007-017 KAII 

ACENDA CONPERENCE 1.40 hrs 

LAW 08 TIIE CASE; BECIN DRAPTINC SSU'S RESPONSE TO 
JOINT PETITION POR STAND-'ALONE RATES AND REFUND 
OF OVERCUARCES 2.50 hrs 

09/08/95 KAII LECAL RESEARCU RE: APP.LICATION OF PRINCIPLE OF 

09/08/95 KAII REVIEW MEMORANDUM PREPARED OY PRENTICE PRUITT RE: 
POTENTIAL REFUND ISSUE AND DISCUSS WITII ROD 
VAND I VER . 4 0  hrs 

09/09:95 KAII CONTINUE DRAFTINC SSU'S RESPONSE TO JOINT 
PETITION FOR STAND-ALONE RATES AND REFUNDS 

5.50 hrs 
09:ii:gs KAII REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO RESPONSE TO JOINT 

PETITION FOR STAND-ALONE RATES AND REPAYMENT OF 
OVERCIIARCES; DICTATE FIRST DRAFT OF ORAL ARCUMENT 
OS RATE STRUCTURE A?:D REFUND ISSUES FOR 9:12,'95 
ACENDA CONFERENCE; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WITII 
DRIAN ARMSTRONC, FORREST LUDSEN ( 2 )  RE: REVISIONS 
TO SSU'S RESPONSE TO JOINT PETITION'FOR 
STAND-ALONE RATES AND REPAYMENT OF OVERCIIARCES; 
MEET WITII DRIAN ARMSTRONC AND FORREST LUDSEN TO 
DISCUSS AND FINALIZE SSU'S RESPONSE TO JOINT 
PETITION AND TO PREPARE FOR 9/12/95 ACENDA 
CONFERENCE OS RATE STRUC'TURE AND POTENTIAL REFUND 
ISSUES; REVIEW PERTINENT CASES RELATED TO ORAL 
ARCUMENT FOR 9/12/95 ACE:NDA CONFERENCE; DRAFT 
REVISIONS TO OUTLINE FOR ORAL ARCUMENT FOR 
9/12/95 ACENDA CONFERENCE 9.80 hrs 1,568.00 

OP PULL COMMISSION PANEL TO STAPP RECOMMENDATION 
RE: POSSIDLE REOPENINC OF RECORD, RATE STRUCTURE 
ISSUES AND POTENTIAL REF'DNDS; WORK WITII ORIAN 
ARMSTRONC AND FORREST LU:DSEN IN PREPARATION FOR 
ORAL ARCUMENT ON STAPP RECOMMENDATION RE: 
REOPENINC OF RECORD, RATE STRUCTURE AND POTENTIAL 
REFUND ISSUES AND ATTEND ACENDA CONFERENCE AND 
PARTICIPATE IN ORAL ARCUMENT 8.60 hrs 1,376.00 

09/12/95 KAII REVIEW MEMO rROM MACCIE O'SULLIVAN RE: ASSICNMENT 

09/13/95 KAII TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WI'TII FORREST LUDSEN AND 
DRIAN ARMSTROSC ( 2 )  RE: DISCUSSION OF rossIIxE 
COURSES OF' ACTION IN LICI[IT OF COMMISSION'S 

224 .00  

400.00 

64.00 

880.00 



SOUTnERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Bill numbcr 001590-00007-017 KAII 

DECISION TO ORDER REPUNDIS . 4 0  hrs 
09/22/95 KAII REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE PROM SUSAN POX TO CURIS 

MOORE RE: RATE STROCTURE ISSOES TO m ADDRESSED 
AT SEPTEMBER 26, 1995 ACENDA CONFERENCE AND 
RELATED MATTERS AND REVIEW LILA JADER'S RESPONSE 
LETTER TO MS. FOX; TELEPUONE CONVERSATION WITII 
BRIAN ARMSTRONC TO DISCUSS TnE PORECOINC 
CORRESPONDENCE AND MATTERS RELATED TO ISSUES TO '. 
BE ADDRESSED AT SEPTEMDER 26, 1995 AGENDA 
CONFERENCE . 4 0  hrs 

VARIOUS MATTERS PERTAININC TO REFUND ISSUES AND 
RATE STRUCTURE ISSUES .50 hrs 

09,'25,'35 KAII REVIEW FERC DECISIONS CONCERNINC RATE STRUCTURE 

09/22/95 KAII TELEPIIONE CONFERENCE WITII URIAN ARMSTRONC RE: 

AND REE'USD ISSUES 1.30 hrs 
09/?6,'95 KAII MEET WIT:: DRIAN ARPISTRONC AND FORREST LUDSEN 

TO rRErAR!: roR ACENDA CONFERENCE ON 
RAT STRUCTURE ISSUES; ATTEND AVD PARTICIPATE IN 
ACENDA COSrERENCE ITEM ON APPROPRIATE RATE 

-. STRUCTURE FOR SSU ON REMAND FROM FIRST DISTRICT 
COURT O r  APPEAL DECISION 4:OO hrs 

LECAL RESEARCII ON REFUND ISSUES; DRAFT LETTERS TO 
MR. STEVEN AND MR. IIILL RE: PROVISION OF 
TRANSCRIPT lT.OM SEPTEMUER 12, 1395 AGENDA 
CONFERENCE OS RATE STRUCTURE AND REFUNDS 

09:28/95 KAII TELEPIIOKE COXFERERCE WITII URIAN ARMSTRONC RE: 

. 70  hrs 

AND ANALYSIS OF ISSUES ClDNCERNINC LECAL REMEDIES 
AVAILABLE TO SSU WITII RESPECT TO RECENT RATE 
STROCTURE AND REFUND DECISIONS OF PSC 

09/29/95 KAn MEET AND WORK WITn BRIAN ARMSTRONC ON RESEARCU 

3.50 hrs 

61.00 

6 4 . 0 0  

80.00 

208.  00 

€40.00 

112.00 

560.00 

Total Profcssional Fccs 



SOUTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill n d c r  001590-00007-017 KAU 

REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

09/08/95 

09/11/95 

09/18/95 
09/28/95 

09/28/95 

09/30/95 
09/30/95 

WORKINC DINNER TO WORK ON MEMORANDUM IN 
OPPOSITION TO JOINT PETITION FOR STAND ALONE 
RATES AND REPAYMENT OF OVERCUARCES 
LUNCII WITU DRIAN ARMSTRONC AND FORREST LUDSEN 
RECARDINC CICA ORAL ARGUMENT ON 9/12/95 
COPIES OF COMMITTEE MEETINC TAPES (SD298) 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 9-29-95 TO JOSEPU P. 
STEVEXS, ESQUIRE 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 9-29-95 TO MIKE 
IIALL, ESQUIRE 
COPYING CIIARCES 
LOXC DISTANCE 

Total Rcimbursablc. Costs 

DILLINC SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

TOTAL CUARCES FOR TUIS :DILL 

NET DALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT DALANCE DUE 

9.71 

45.83 
17.12 

20.00 

20.00 
311.40 

7.03 

$ 7,056.00 



Novcmbcr 81. 1995 

Dillcd through 10/31/95 

D i l l  numbcr 

OUTDERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
TTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 
000 COLOR PLACE 
POPKA, PL 32703 

ICA RATE CASE 

0 01 5 9 0 - 0 0 0 0 7’7 01 9 KAU 

P A G E ~ O F  c 196 

ilancc forward as of b i l l  numbcr 017 datcd 10/16/95 
i ymcn t s  rcccivcd s i n c c  las t  b i l l  (last payment 10/30/95) 

2 t  balance forward 

IR PROPESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

3/15/95 KAII 

1/20/95 KAII 

1/24/95 KAII 

LECAL RESEmCII AND REVIEW PEDERAL AND STATE CASES 
RE: VARIOUS ISSUES PEXTAINIEIC TO REFUND DECISION 

1.40 h r s  
PURTIIER REVIEW AND ANALYSIS OP ORDER COMPLYINC 
WITII MANDATE, REQUIRINC REPCIND AND DISPOSINC OP 
JOINT PETITION AND DISCUSS WITU DRIAN ARMSTRONC; 
TELEPIIONE CONF‘ERENCE WITII ARTIIUR ENCLAND RE: . 
MATTERS RELATED TO CUALLENCINC ORDER REQUIRINC 
REPUNDS; DRAFT LETTER TO ARTnUR ENCLAND RE: SAME 
SODJECT 1.50 hrs  
REVIEW MEMORANDUM PROM MIKE UALL AND JOE STEVENS 
RE: OCTODER 19, 1995 ORDER CONCERNINC RATE 
STRUCTURE AND REPUNDS AND POINTS TO DE ADDRESSED 
AND TASKS TO DE PERPORMED POR PREPARATION OP 
MOTION POR RECONSIDERATION; TELEPUONE CONPERENCE 
WITU DRIAN ARMSTRONC ( 2 )  RE: DISCUSSION OP 
VARIOUS MATTERS PERTAININC Ti0 APPEAL PILED 
PERTAINING TO MOTION POR RECONSIDERATION ON RATE 
STRUCTURE AND REFUND ISSUES ,AND LECAL RESEARCII 

EXIIAUSTION OP ADMINISTRATIVE REMEDIES AS 
PERTINENT TO MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION 

CONCERNINC REFUND ISSUES; LEICAL REsEmcn RE: 

1.50 hrs 

S 8,765.00 
$ 1,244.90 

$ 7,520.10 
---_______ 

224.00 

240.00 

240.00 



SOUTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
001590-00007-0 

PACE 2 . .  
.. UNDERWOOD, PURNELL & H o m r J  

3ill numbcr 

10/25/95 KAII 

10/26/95 KAII 

10/27/95 KAII 

10/25;95 KAII 

10/30?95 KAII 

CONTINUE RESEARCII AND REVSVIEW OF CASE LAW 
RECARDINC REFUND ISSUES AND ISSUES RECARDINC 
REMAND FROM APPELLATE C0UR:T AND FURTUER 
PROCEEDINCS IN LOWER TRIDCtNAL, REVIEW OF 

LOCAL ARCUMENTS TO DE ADDRESSED IN MOTION FOR 
RECONSIDERATION OF REFUND ISSUE; TELEPIIONE 
CONFERENCES WITU ARTUUR ENCLAND, MIKE IIALL, DRIAN 
ARMSTRONC (2) AND FORREST LUDSEN (2) RE: VARIOUS 
MATTERS RELATED TO RATE STRUCTURE AND REFUND 
ISSUES, PREPARATION OF MOTION FOR RECONSIDEKATION 
AND VARIOUS MATTERS RELATE:D TIIERETO 3.70 hrs 592.00 
REVIEW PLEADINGS, ORDERS AdD DRIEFS FROM CITY OF 
PLANT CITY V. MANN PROCEECIINCS DEFORE FPSC AND 
FLORIDA SUPREME COURT; CONFERENCE WIT11 JOE CRESSE 
TO DISCUSS MATTERS RELATED TO OCTODER 19 ORDER 
REQUIRINC MODIFICATION OF RATE STRUCTURE AND 
REFUNDS AND POINTS TO DE ADDRESSED IN MOTION FOR 
RECONSIDERATION; CONTINUE LOCAL RESEARCU AND 
REVIEW OF FEDERAL CASE LAM RELATED TO ISSUES TO 
DE ADDRESSED IN MOTION FOR: RECONSIDERATION ON 
REFUND ISSUE; TELEPUONE COlNPERENCES WITn DRIAN 
ARMSTRONC AND FORREST LUDSEN (2) RE: MATTERS 
RELATED TO MOTION FOR RECOINSIDERATION ON REFUND 
ISSUE 3.70 hrs 592.00 
TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WIT11 JOE STEVENS AND KEN 
MALONEY RE: MATTERS RELATED TO PREPARATION OF 
MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION OF ORDER REQUIRINC 
REFUNDS; CONFERENCE CALL WITU J. STEVENS, M. 
IIALL, K. MALONEY, A. ENCLAHD AND D. ARMSTRONC RE: 
SAME SUDJECT 1.20 hrs 192.00 
REVIEW AND ANALYSIS OF FIRST DRAFT or MOTION FOR 
RECONSIDERATION OF REFUND ORDER AND DRAFT OF 
AFFIDAVIT OF SCOTT VIERIMA,; DRAFT PROPOSED 
REVISIONS TO MOTION AND PREPARE NOTES ON 
ADDITIONAL RESEARCII AND DRAFTINC TO DE PERFORMED 

TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WITUI DRIAN ARMSTRONC AND 
MIKE IIALL ( 2 )  RE: MATTERS RELATED TO DRAFT OF 
MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION! OF REFUND ORDER; DECIN 
DRAFTINC PORTION RE: REDUCTION OF CIIARCES FOR ONE 

MEMORANDUM FROM JOE STEVENS AND MIKE IIALL RE: 

1.30 hrs 208.00 

INCII METERS .70 hra 112.00 



ECENIA 

XJTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
-11 numbcr 001590-00007-019 KAII  

1/31/95 KAU REVIEW LETTER FROM M. TWOME'Y RE: ReQUEST TO . 
IMPLEMENT MODIFIED STAND-ALONE RATE STRUCTORE; 
CONTNUE WORK ON AND PREPARATION OF MOTION FOR 
RECONSIDERATION OF REFUND ORDER INCLUDINC 
TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WITU ARTUUR ENCLAND ( 2 ) .  
JOE STEVENS, MIKE UALL ( 2 )  AND DRIAN ARMSTRONC 
( 2 ) ;  CONFERENCE CALL WITU D13IAN ARMSTRONC, 
FORREST LUDSEN, JOE STEVENS, MIKE UALL, KEN 
MALONEY AND ARTUUR ENCLAND; DRAFT ADDITIONAL 
ARCUMENTS FOR MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION RE: 
REDUCTION IN DASE FACILITY CIIARCE FOR ONE INCII 
METER CUSTOMERS AND REFUND CONSTITUTINC 
UNCONSTITUTIONAL PENALTY ANI) ADDITIONAL LECAL 
RESEARCII IN CONNECTION WITU UNCONSTITUTIONAL 
PENALTY ARCUMENT; REVIEW CURRENT DRAFTS OF 
AFFIDAVITS OP SCOTT VIERIMA AND FORREST LUDSEN 
AND CURRENT DRAFT OF MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION 
TOCETIIER WIT11 PROPOSED REVIBIONS DY JOE STEVENS 

I 

~ ~ ~~~~ ~ 

AND DRIAN ARMSTRONC ,6.00 hrs 

Total Profcssional Pccs 

ACENDA CONPERENCE 
ACENDA CONPERENCE 

ARMSTRONC 
COPYINC CIIARCES 
LONC DISTANCE 

e 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 10/9/95 TO DRIAN r. 

Total Rcimbursablc Costs 

Y 

960.00 
- -__-_____ 
$ 3,360.00 

525.00 
147.50 

21.05 
126.70 

2.55 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES $ 3,360.00 



IEDGE. 
PACE 4 . - .  

ECENIA, UNDERWOOD. -ELL & HOFFMAN 

SOOTXIERN STATES U T I L I T I E S ,  I N c .  
nil1 number 001590-00007-019 KAII 

TOTAL REIMDURSABLE COSTS 

TOTAL CIlARCES FOR TIIIS DI:LL 

NET BALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT'.BALANCE DUE 

$ 022.00 

---_-_____ 
$11,702.90 

PLEASE RETURN A COPY OF STATEMENT WIT11 PAYMENT 

. .  . .  
I .  
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SCZTIILRX STATES L'TILITIES, IXC. 
00159O-COC07-CZl KA:l 1 .  z i l l  numbcr 



.IAYR?: STATES CTILITIES ,  1 S C .  
001590-00307-021 KAII 

RS.2 

PAGE- OF Itr 

E?:CLA..':E, ESQL'IRZ 
K3RI:IP:C LCSCII  IS PREPARATIOS O F  MOTIOX FOE 
RCCOSSIDERATIO?: O r  CCTOCER 1 9 ,  1995 ORDER 
FEDERAL C X X " , S S  C E L I V C R E 3  CS 11-3-95 TO X I K E  
IIALL, ESGCIRZ 
r c x x x  EXPRESS DELIVERED 0:: I I - ~ S - ~ Z  TO ?::I:c 
:LALL, C S G C I R E  . .  



cTXERN STATES U T I L I T I E S ,  INC.  
ill numbcr 001590-00007-021 RAX 

1 1 / 2 7 / 9 5  ITDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 11-28-95 TO DRIAN P. 

1 1 / 2 7 : 9 5  
ARXSTROSC 

J. ENCLASD, ESQL'IRE 
IXDERAL E x r m s s  DOLIVERECI OX 1 1 - 2 8 - 9 5  TO ARTIICR 

1 1 / 2 7 / 9 5  FEDERAL E x r m s s  DELIVERED ON 1 1 - 2 8 - 9 5  TO J o s E r I I  
r .  STEVESS, ESQCIRI: 

* * I  7 I /.)n + " I  ,g5 corsxc  C::ARC~S 

k 
11,'3C.'95 LOSC DISTASCC 

1 5 . 2 5  

1 5 . 2 5  . 

1 5 . 2 5  
3 2 1 . 5 0  
4c1.30 



January 15, 1996 

Di 11 cd through 12 / 31 / 95 

Dill numbcr 0 0151 9 0 - 0 0 0 07-023 gAn. 

3UTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
TTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 
300 COLOR r u m  
?OPKA, IL 32703 

. _  

:GA ?UTE CASE 

.lance forward as of bill numbcr 021 datod 12/13/95 

R PROPESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

/12/95 KAII REVIEW OPC'S RESPONSE TO SSIJ'S MOTION FOR LEAVE 
TO PILE REPLY AND PROPOSED IIEPLY .30 hrs  

Total Profcssional PCCS 

IMDURSADLE COSTS 

/02/95 CONPERENCE CALL WITII DRIAN ARMSTRONC, JOE 

102/95 CONPERENCE CALL WIT11 ARTnUR ENGLAND, DRIAN 

'31/95 LONG DISTANCE 
/31/95 COPYING CUARCES 

STEVENS, MIKE UALL AND KEN UOPPMAN 

ARMSTRONC, JOE STEVENS, MIKE UALL AND KEN IIOPPMAN 

Total Rcimbursablc Costs 

LLINC SUMMARY 

RECE\VED TOTAL PROPESSIONAL PEES 

48.00 

196.40 

66.00 
4.37 

21.30 

S 48.00 

~~ 
~ 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF STATEMENT WITII PAYMENT 



- 
*UTLEDGE. ECENIA. U i ~ E I W w O O D .  PURNELL & HOFFMAN 

SOIJTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill number 001590-00007-023 KA[I 

TOTAL REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

TOTAL CDARCES FOR TDIS DILL 

NET DALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT DALANCE DUE 

, 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF STATEMENT WITH PAYMENT 



Fcbruiiry 14, 1996 

Dillcd through 01/31/96 

Dill numbcr 001590-00007-024 KAU 

LEGAL DEPT. 

3UTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
TTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 
000 COLOR PLACE 
POPKA, FL 32703 

ICA RATE CASE 

alancc forward as of bill numbcr 023 datcd 01/15/96 $ 336.07 

OR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

1/02/96 KAII 

1/23/96 KAII 

'1/?9/96 KAII 

)1/30/96 KAU 

11/31/96 KAII 

REVIEW PETITIO?: FILED UY CITRUS COUNTY, SUCARMILL 
WOODS CIVIC ASSOCIATION AND SPRINC UILL CIVIC 
ASSOCIATION POR APPELLATE REVIEW OP COMMISSION'S 
DECISION REI?USINC TO DISQUALIFY COMMSSSIONER 
KIESLINC AND ATTACUMENTS TO PETITION 1.70 hrs 272.00 
TZLEPDONE CONFERENCES WITU LILA JADER ( 2 )  RE: 
PUTNAM COUNTY PETITION POR LEAVE TO INTERVENE AND 
CITY OF KEYSTONE IIEICIITS PETITION FOR LEAVE TO 
INTERVENE; TELEPUONE CONFERENCE WITII MATT FEIL 
RE: SAME SUDJECT .30 hrs 4 s .  00 
TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WITII DRIAN ARMSTRONC AND 
LILA JAUER RE: NEED TO REQUEST DEFERRAL OP 
CONSIDERATION OF MOTION FOEL RECONSIDERATION OF 
REFUND ORDER; DRAPT LETTER TO CIIAIRMAN CLARK RE: 
SAME SUDJECT .90 hrn 144.00 
TELEPUONE CONFERENCES WITU BRIAN ARMSTRONC AND 
DILLY STILES RE: MATTERS RIZLATED TO REQUEST FOR 
DEPERRAL OP CONSIDERATION OF SSU'S MOTION FOR 
RECONSIDERATION OP REPUND ORDER; DRAPT REVISIONS 
TO LETTER TO CIIAIFX'IAN CLARK'REQUESTINC DEPERRAL 

REVIEW STAFF RECOMMENDATION RE: SSU'S MOTION FOR 
RECONSIDERATION ON REPUND AND RATE STRUCTURE 
ISSUES 

.SO hrs 80.00 

4- .60 hrs 96.00 

Total Profcssional Pccs ?q 1 435 $ 640.00 

-4 11: .;-' iJ l?c.+i .-'I , -- r;. &,. -, .-- - -__^__- - -  

I< q 
ff r- i. :- 2 

*-,,..., ;. . .  . . r . ' .... . - .~ ... ;.. , :-.-; &... $..>.' t.- 



SOUTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill numbcr 001590-00007-024 KAU 

REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

12/01/95 

01/31/96 FACSIMILE TRANSMISSIONS 

FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 12-2-95 TO MS. IDA 
RODERTS 

01/31/96 ruoTocorIEs 

Total Rcimbursablc Costs 

DILLINC SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROPESSIONAL FEES 

TOTAL REIMBURSADLE COSTS 

TOTAL CIIARCES FOR TIlIS DILL 

NET DALANCE PORWARD 

CURRENT DALANCE DUE 

31.05 
66.00 
11.60 

---------- 
$ 108.65 

$ 640.00 

$ 108.65 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF STATEMENT WIT11 PAYMENT 



March 20, 1996 

Dillcd through 02/29/96 

Dill numbcr 001590-00004-033 KAU 

jOUTIIERN STATES U T I L I T I E S ,  I N C .  
iTTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYABLE . 
-000 COLOR PLACE 
irorm, FL 32703 

: ICA APPEAL 

k~lancc foruard as  of bill numbcr 029 datcd 0 9 / 1 4 / 9 5  $ 4 , 2 1 0 . 9 2  
'aymcnts rcccivcd sincc last bill (last payment 1 0 / 3 0 / 9 5 )  $ 4,210.92 ---------- 
let balance forward $ .oo  

:EIMUURSADLE COSTS 

1 2 / 1 5 / 9 6  AIR FARE TO ORLANDO FLORIDA 
3 2 / 1 5 / 9 6  PARKINC AT AIRPORT 
1 2 / 2 9 / 9 6  PIIOTOCOPIES 
3 2 / 2 9 / 9 6  PACSIMILE TRANSMISSIONS 

Tota l  Rcimbursablc Costs 

UILLINC SUMMARY 

408.00 
5.00 
2 . 6 0  

3 4 . 0 0  

RECEIVED 

$ 4 4 9 . 6 0  
APR - I 8% 

TOTAL REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

TOTAL CIIARCES FOR T U I S  D I L L  4 4 9 . 6 0  ' 
AmuntsPayat?le r -  7 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY Or S'TATEMENT WITII PAYMENT 



-1' I 
. "- 

,LEDGE, EcENIA, UNDERWOOD, ~ E L L  & HOP'FMAN 
. ~ A s s o c m r i o n  

, 

March 20, 1996 

Dillcd through 02/29/96 

Dill numbcr 001590-00007-026 I(AU 

SOUTQERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
XPOPKA, FL 32703 

RECEIVED ;. 
APR - 1 896 

"(@ Accounts Payable 

SICA RATE CASE 

Dalancc forward as of bill numbcr 024 datcd 02/14/96 
Payments rcccivcd sincc last bill (last payment 03/06/96) 

Nct balancc forward 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

02/12/96 KAII REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE FROM MIKE TWOMEY RE: 
SCIIEDULINC OF MATTER FOR PEDRUARY 2 0 ,  1996 
ACENDA; TELEPIIONE CONPERENCB WITQ DILL TALDOTT 
RE: TIIE SAME SUDJECT; TELlXPIIONE CONFERENCES WITII 
ARTIIUR ENCLAND ( 2 )  RE: SAME SUDJECT; REVIEW 
DOCUMENTS PERTINENT TO PREPARATION OF MEETINC TO 
PREPARE FOR ORAL ARCUMENT ON MOTION FOR 
RECONSIDERATION OP REFUND ORDER; DRAFT LETTER TO 
ARTIIUR ENCLAND 2.00 hrs 

02/16/96 KAII PURTQER PREPARATION FOR ORAL ARCUMENT ON SSU'S 
REQUEST FOR ORAL ARCUMENT ON MOTION POR 
RECONSIDERATION OF REFUND ORDER AND ON MOTION TO 
STRIKE APFIDAVITS .50  hrs 

02/19'/96 KAII REVIEW TRANSCRIPT m O M  PEK1RUARY 6, 1996 ACENDA 
CONFERENCE ON OPC'S MOTION TO REESTADLISII 
OFFICIAL DATE OF PILINC IN PENDINC 1995 RATE 
CASE AND DRAFT NOTICE OF SUPPLEMENTAL AUTIIORITY; 
MEET WITQ DRIAN ARMSTRONC AND ARTIIUR ENCLAND TO 
PURTIIER PREPARE FOR ORAL AFXUMENT ON MOTION FOR 
RECONSIDEREATION OF REPUNK) ORDER 1.50 hrs 240.00 

FOR RECONSIDERATION OF REI'UND ORDER 1.00 hrs 160.00 
02/20/96 KAII ATTEND AND PARTICIPATE IN ORAL ARCUMENT ON MOTION 

320.00 

80.00 

Total Profcssional Pccs 



PACE 2 

ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, m L L  & HOFFMAN 
- ~ A s 8 Q c u T i o ) (  - 

A ~ A N D  COUNSaORS AT uw APPENDIX 2354 cQlTORlcEwxs51 

SOUTnERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill numbcr 001590-00007-026 RAU 

REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

PEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 1-31-96 TO DRIAN P. 

PEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 1-31-96 TO ARTUUR J. 
ARMSTRONC 25.75 

01/30/96 

01 /30/96 ~~ 

ENCLAND, ESQUIRE 15.25 
02/15/96 CONFERENCE CALL WIT11 MR. IIALL, MR. STEVENS AND 

MR. UOFPMAN 124.80 
02/20/96 APPEARANCE PEE FOR ACENDA, CONPERENCE DOCKET 

#920199-WS 102.50 
02/29/96 PIIOTOCOPI ES 3.80 
02/29/96 FACSIMILE TRANSMISSIONS 44.00 
02/29/96 LONC DISTANCE .16 

Total Rcimbursablc Costs 

DILLINC SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL PEES 

TOTAL REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

TOTAL CIIARCES FOR TIIIS DI.LL 

CURRENT DALANCE DUE 

$ 800.00 

S 316.26 

S 1,116.26 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF STATEMENT WIT11 PAYMENT 



RUTLEDGE. ECENIA, UNDERWOOD. PURNELL Lk HOFFMAN 
W K ) F E S S K w L A s s o c I A ~  

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW 
POSTOFFlCEBOX551 

TAU.NUSEE. W I D *  -4551 
(004) ~ 1 b l b b  

APPENDIX Z 5 S A  
PAGE OF ~ 

May 20.  1996 

Dillcd through 04/30/96 

Dill numbcr 001590-00007-028 KAIl 

SOUTIIERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTEXTION: ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 
1OOD COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, PL 32703 

CICA RATE CASE 

Dalancc forward as of bill nunbcr 027 datcd 04/16/96 

FOR rRomssIoxAL SERVICES REBDERED 

$ 3,335.34 

04/03/96 KAIl REVIEW CITRUS COUNTY DRIEF RE: IMPACT OP CTE CASE 

01/01/96 KAII REVIEW SUCARMILL WOODS' DRIEF RE:  IMPACT OF CTE 
OX RECONSIDERATION .20 hrs 32.00 

CASE ON RECONSIDERATION .30 hrs 18.00 

Total Profcssional Fccs 

REIXUURSAULE COSTS 

02/19/96 DINNER WITH DRIAN ARHSTRONC AND PORREST 
03/05/96 DINNER WIT11 CRIAN ARMSTRONC 

03/30/96 LONC DISTANCE 
01/30/96 riioTocor I ES 

Total Rcimbursablc Costs 

DILLINC SUMMARY 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL PEES 

LUDSEN 73.93 
12.65 
8.30 
7.14 

S 80.00 



RUTL~DGE, ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 

AlTORNMS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW 
PosTomtEBox561 

TULIH*SSEE Fu)RIDI sy)2q551 
(w1lW16786 

APPENDIX %ssow 
PAGE isU OF 

SOUTIIERN STATES U T I L I T I E S ,  I N C .  
Uill numbcr 001590-00007-028 KAIl 

TOTAL REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

TOTAL CIIARCES FOR TIIIS m L : L  

NET DALANCE FORWARD 

CURRENT DALANCI? DUE 

$ 102.05 

;--- 
$ 3,335.34 

$ 3,5.17.39 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - -  

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY OF STATEMENT WIT11 PAYMENT 



RZLEDGE. ECENIA . UNDERWOOD. PURNELL & HOFFMAN 

May 15, 1996 

D i l l c d  through 04 /30 /96  

nil1 numbcr 001590-00001-035 KAIl 

SOUTIIERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 

1000 COLOR PLACE 
;4TTEPlTION : ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 

APOPKA, PL 3 2 7 0 3  

CICA A r r E A L  
I 

Dalancc f o r w a r d  a s  of bill nuinbcr 0 3 4  da tcd  04/16:96 

REIMCURSACLE COSTS 

04: 30 / 96 FACSIMILE TRANSXISSIONS 

T o t a l  R c i m b u r s a b l c  C o s t s  

B I L L I N G  SUMW.RY 

TOTAL REIMCURSADLE COSTS 

TOTAL CIIARCES POR TIII!; D I L L  

NET DALANCE PORWARD 

CURRENT BALANCE DUE 

. .. , w - 1  ~ 7.'. ,:?I-- !n i t t I ! v  . . . .  . 

S 8 2 . 1 0  

4.00 

5 4.00 

5 4 . 0 0  

____._.. 
PLEASE RETURN ONE COI?Y OP STATEMENT WIT11 PAYMENT 



- 
April 116, 1996 

Dillcd through 03/31/96 

Dill number 001590-00007-027 KAIl 

SOUTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
ArorKA, FL 32703 

CICA RATE CASE 

Dalancc forward as of bill numbcr 026 datcd 03/20/96 
Paymcnts rcccivcd sincc last bill ( la s t  payment 04/08/96) 

Nct balancc forward 

FOR PROPESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 

03/01/96 KAII 

03/04/96 KAII 

REVIEW RECENT CTE DECISION ISSUED UY FLORIDA 
SUPREME COURT AND DISCUSS POTENTIAL RAMIFICATIONS 
AND ALTERNATIVE COURSES OF ACTION WITII FORREST 

REVIEW TRANSCRIPT PROM FEDRUARY 20, 1996 ORAL 
ARACUMENT ON SSU'S MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION OF 
REFUND ORDER 1.00 hrs 160.00 
REVIEW EMERCENCY STAFF RECOMMENDATION RE: 
CONSIDERATION OF CTE FLORIDA DECISION AND DISCUSS 
WIT11 DRIAN ARMSTRONC, FORREST LUDSEN AND ARTUUR 
ENCLAND; REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSU'S 
NOTICE OP FILINC CTE FLORIDA DECISION AND MOTION 
TO VACATE NON-FINAL ORDER AND PREPARE FOR FILINC; 
TELEPUONE CONFERENCE WITn LILA JAUER RE: PILINC 
OF TIIE F'ORECOINC PLEADINC; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES 
WIT11 ARTHUR ENCLAND ( 2 )  AND DRIAN ARMSTRONC RE: 
DISCUSSION OF TIIE PORECOINC MATTERS AND 
PREPARATION FOR MARCH 6, 1996 ACENDA 1.40 h r s  
ATTEND ACENDA CONFERENCE FOR PARTICIPATION ON 
EMERGENCY STAFF RECOMMENDATION RE.: IMPACT OF CTE 
FLORIDA DECISION ON COMMISSION'S OCTODER 19, 1995 
REFUND ORDER; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCE WITII FORREST 
LUDSEN AND URIAN ARMSTRONC RE: RESULTS OF 

LUDSEN, DRIAN ARMSTRONC AND ARTIIUR ENCLAND; 

COMMISSION'S DECISION AND TASKS TO UE PERFORMED 
5.50 hrs 

224.00 
03/05/96 KAII 

880.00 



'XJTLEDGE, ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, YUKNELL ou 

/ 

SOUTIERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill numbcr 

03/08/96 KAII 

03/12/96 KAII 

03/18/96 KAII 

03/19/96 KAII 

03/?0/96 KAII 

03/22/96 KAII 

03/28/96 KAII 

001590-00007-027 KAU 

TELEPIIONE CONPERENCES WIT11 MARY MYERS ( 2 1 ,  DROCE 
CANCNON AND DRIAN ARMSTRONC RE: MATTERS RELATED 
TO COMMISSION'S DECISION ON m c n  5, 1996 TO 
RECONSIDER REFUND ORDER ON A DE NOVO DASIS 

REVIEW TRANSCRIPT PROM MARC11 5, 1996 ORAL 
ARCUMENT ON WIIETIIER OCTODER 19, 1995 REFUND ORDER 
SIIOULD DE RECONSIDERED IN LICIIT OP CTE FLORIDA 
DECISION . 3 0  h r s  
REVIEW DRAFT OF MEMORANDUM OF LAW ADDRESSINC 
RECONSIDERATION OP OCTODER 19, 1995 REFUND ORDER 
IN LICIIT OF CTE FLORIDA DECISION; TELEPIIONE 
CONFERENCE WITII DRIAN.ARMSTRONC AND MIKE IIALL RE: 
SAME SUDJECT .60 h r s  
TELEPIIONE CONFERENCE WITII MIKE IIALL RE: MATTERS 

.50 hrs  

RELATED TO FILINC OP MEMORANDUM ADDRESSINC IMPACT 
OF CTE FLORIDA DECISIONS ON OCTODER 19, 1995 

CONTINUE REVIEW AND ANALYSIS OF DRAFT MEMORANDUM 
OF LAW ON RECONSIDERATION OF OCTODER 19, 1995 
REFUND ORDER AND LECAL RESEARCII IN CONNECTION 
TIIEREWITII 1.20 h r s  
TELEPIIONE CONFERENCE WIT11 JOE STEVENS RE: MATTERS 
RELATED TO SSU'S DRIEF ON! RECONSIDERATION OF 
REFUND ORDER; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WITII LILA 
JADER, SUSAN FOX, ROCER IIOWE, ARTUUR ENCLAND, 

SUDMISSION OF DRIEF AND POSSIDLE EXTENSION OF 
TIME; REVIEW JOINT MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 
PREPARED DY MR. TWOMEY ON DEIIALF OP CITRUS COUNTY 
AND SSU AND DISCUSS WITU MR. TWOMEY; DRAFT LETTER 
TO LILA JADER CLARIFYING TUAT SSU IS NOT 
REQUESTING AN EXTENSION OP TIME; REVIEW REVISED 
MOTION !?OR EXTENSION OP TIME TO FILE DRIEF PILED 
ON DEIIALP OF CITRUS COUNTY ONLY; REVIEW ORDER ON 
RECONSIDERATION OF REMAND DECISION AND ALLOWINC 
PARTIES TO PILE DRIEPS; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCE WITII 
JOE STEVENS, AEtTIlUR ENCLAND AND DRIAN ARMSTRONC 
RE: MATTERS RELATED TO PREPARATION OF DRIEP 
ADDRESSINC OCTODER, 1995 REFUND ORDER IN LICIIT OF 
CTE FLORIDA DECISION 4.00  hrs 
REVIEW REVISIONS TO SSU'S DRIEF ON APPROPRIATE 
REMAND ACTIONS AND DISCU8S WIT11 JOE STEVENS; 
TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WIT11 DRIAN ARMSTRONC AND 
ARTIIUR ENCLAND RE: SAME SUDJECT 1.00 h r s  

REFUND ORDER .30 h r s  

DRIAN ARMSTRONC AND MIICE TWOMEY RE: DEADLINE FOR 

80.00 

48. o o  

96.00 

48.00 

192.00 

6 4 0 . 0 0  

160.00 



: ~ 

~ - .. 
. .RN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 

;nbcr 001590-00007-027 KAU 

03/29/96 KAII REVIEW AND DFU4l?T REVISIONS TO REVISED DRAFT OF 
ssu's DRIEP ON RECONSIDERATION or REFUND ORDER; 
NUMEROUS TELEPllONE CONFERENCES WIT11 DRIAN 
ARMSTRONC (3). ARTUUR ENCLAND (3) AND JOE STEVENS 
RE: DISCUSSION OF REVISED DRAFT, REVISIONS TO 
DRAPT AND PREPARATION FOR PILINC 1.70 hrs 

Total Profcssional Pcca 

REIMDURSADLE COSTS 

03/15/46 

03/15/16 

03/05/96 

03/14/96 

03/14/96 

03/14/96 

03/15/96 

03/19/96 

03/19/96 

03/22/96 

03/29/96 
03/29/96 
03/29/96 

FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 3-18-96 TO BRIAN r. 
ARMSTRONG 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 3-18-96 TO ARTIIUR J. 
ENGLAND, ESQUIRE 
APPEARANCE FEE FOR AGENDA CONFERENCE ON 3-5-96 
AND Cory OF DOCKET 
FEDERAL cxrmss DELIVERED ON 3-15-96 TO DRIAN r. 
ARMSTRONG 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 3-15-96 TO ARTIIUR J.  
ENCLAND. ESOUIRE -~ ~. ~ 

FEDERAL ExriEss DELIVERED ON 3-15-96 TO ARTUUR J. 
ENGLAND, ESQUIRE 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 3-18-96 TO ARTIIUR J. 
ENGLAND 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 3-20-96 TO JosErII r. 
STEVENS, ESQUIRE 
rEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 3-20-96 TO MIKE 
IIALL, ESQUIRE 
CONFERENCE CALL WITH MR. ENCLAND, MR. STEVENS. 
MR. ARMSTRONC AND MR. IIOPFMAN 
PIIOTOCOPIES 
FACSIMILE TRANSMISSIONS 
LONG DISTANCE 

Total Reimbursable Costs 

DILLINC SUMMARY 

272.00 

15.25 

15.25 

82.50 

15.25 

15.25 

15.25 

15.25 

15.25 

15.25 

192.00 
41.60 
97.00 

.21 

TOTAL PROFESSIONAL FEES s 2,800.00 



ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
P R o T r s s K m A L ~ A ~  

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW 
PosToFFlcEmx551 

T u M s s E L R o w D I p y D 4 5 5 1  
meal) ed1- 

APPENDIX w 5 s w  
PAGE 159 OF/QC 

SOUTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill numbcr 001590-00007-027 KAU 

TOTAL REIMUURSAULE COSTS 

TOTAL CIlARCES FOR TIIIS DILL 

CURRENT UALANCE DUE 

P k ~ t  Nurnbsr Partial- In Full- 

Da!e Received 

Received 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY Or STATEMENT WIT11 PAYMENT 



572379s , 

. .  \. 

SAFECO INS CO OF -1CA 

. . .  

. . . T  . .. 
,. 1 - / 



I N I T I A L  PREM RE 

7 u  +' .W= PLEASE NOTE OUR NEW REMITTANCE ADIIFCESS YYY 

THIS POLICY IS NOT DESIRED IT MUST BE RENRNED AT ONCE, HOLDING SAME WILL BE CONSIDERED ACCEPTANCE." 

PREKIUH 

&peal  Bond 

TNCREASE BOND AMOUNT TO $ S t O W 1 O O O  
4PPEAL BONIl FOR SECURITY OF REFUNDS 
TO FLORIDA PULIC SERVICE COMHISSION l d / 7 / 4 5  

b723795 

I 28000.00 

Accounts Payable Voucher 

Approved by: ManualCheckk lb4055 Date: / 3 IId9s 

Account Number 
mt.HesCtr.LC.AccrSubAccI.CEC 

Proiect Number Dollar Amount 

Voucher Prepared by: 2 

771 1 71h Avenue Saulh!Elrmtnaharn. AlaBama 35233 
~ -- 

P 0 Box 10265 . Birmingnarn =Alabama 352C2-CZE.5 
TE~-l2051 252.9871 FAX- 205,581.9293 



PAGE fbz of 
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Page 3 

r 
^ '  RISCORP of Florida r . -  

Management Company for RISCORP Insurance Company 
/06/9f' 

WORKERS ' COMPENSATION LOSS =PORT APpFNDlX 

&er: C 161-000-500 SOUTHERN STATES TJTILITIES, INC. PAGE IG% OF mG 
Ac idents occurring for the period 01/01/95 thru 01/01/96 as of 11/30/95 

Closed Total -aim W = z S  Types open 
0 7 7 
1 0 .  1 

1 7 8 

Medical Only 
Indemnity 

Total claims 

Reserve Amount Recovery Total 
Balance Paid Incurred 

.edical Only 

0.00 1,678.75 0.00 1,678.75 
0.00 121.50 0.00 121.50 

0.00 1,800.25 

Medical 
Expense 
Total 0.00 1,800.25 

Reserve Amount Recovery Total 
Balance Paid 

4,353.00 647.00 0.00 5,000.00 

Incurred 
Indemnity 

Medical 
856.07 143.93 0 . 0 0 .  1 ,000.00  

Indemnity 500.00 Expense 487.00 13.00 0.00 

5,696.07 803.93 0.00 6,500.00 Total 

Reserve &noun t Recovery Total 
Balance Paid Incurred 

5,696.07 2.604.18 

Grand Total 

0.00 8,300.25 

Average Cost per Claim Medical Only 257.17 
Indetnni ty 6,500 .OO 
Combined 1,037 -53 

For the period 01/01/95 thru 01/01/96 as of 11/30/95 

Earned Premium 
Incurred Loss Ratio 

382,498.63 
5.71% 



W C R I r n  - 
oln 

01-19ImFIIWYE CIUUIKE. CASH ABVUTE FEE 
O l - l S C A S H  AbVUTE FROM Am - 
01-261PAVREWT RECEYVtp - VW 

ISWBUr: K CASH ADV MrU FL 

llDp REFERMCE NUMBER -In 

#l-19 7 S W W I I ~ 1 9 0 0 0 9 ~ 0 0 ~ 9  
.I w+*TUEN 

2.00 

@l-18 7S%95WOl9OOW8aOO6a69' 6011 10e.00 
223.811 01-26 75~~S~+026030008001sL7 

l D U R  TOTAL F M U T E  c)(Iuy ?*ED 

YITn CREDIT CAR0 I W O L W ,  V CAN 
lDuRs A DAY, SEVEN DAYS A EK. i 

FOR 1993 UAS 019.12 : 
&CESS Iscou(T XJIFORW&N 

Woy A V A I W L E  IN Y-! 

F ~ ~ ~ V E B  

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted

Mboatwri
Rectangle
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SOUTHERN STATES UTIUTIES, INC. APPENDIX ‘ P S I 4  
’ CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DET&.., - 6 G 

1. Name - /crrkQd L .  5 ! & k  P ! $ - f - . - O f L  

2 RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE - WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

Please furnish the account distribution. Also, note the busimrscl purpose and names of those attending. 

Plant General L.dpcr #ark Order 
N u m b  &xounl Number Number *mount 

o al charges in the amount of $ 1 8 . 8 8  are included on this statement. My personal 
check Inadver te~rg~ # DaVable to Southern States Utilities for that amount is attached. . .  

Employee Signature: Date: 
1 -  W 

(Approval of next level of supervision required) 

, . . .?. 

Approval: -- Date. </ ly/c,y 

Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files.‘ 

. FEB 1 4  8% FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 



APPENDIX c 
a. 

. ' FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
N! 84301  101 East Gaines Street 

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 
. I ,  

TO: I 4 4 
Date: \ ic-, '\ :'-,q 

This Number must appear on 
dl checks or correspondence 
regarding this invoice. r 1 

. 

J 



. ... . . .  

JSrmary 7 ,  1994 

Mr. Brian P. Amstrong 

Southern States Utilities, Inc.. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, Florida 32103 

General C o w e l  and & .  3 
Oirector af *-ai Ssiviceo 

RE: Docket No. 920199-WS - Application of Southern States 
Utilities, Inc. and Deltona for Increased Rates 

Dear Mr. Armstrong: 

Pursuant to your written request dated December 7, 1993, the 
Commission Staff has reserved the Division of Water and 
Wastewater’s Conference Roam, Room 469, on January 19, 1994, at 
9:30 for reviewing the records pertaining to rate calculations and 
rate structure in Docket No. 920199-WS. Ms. Charlotte-Hand and Ms. .= 
Martha Golden will be available to assist in locating specific 
records. - 

Although staff can make copies of specific pages of the 
records at the rate of 10 cents per page, the copies may not be 
available on that date. You may wish to bring a copier for your 
use. 

. 

n A 

SFS/cmh/dr 

Attachments 

cc: Division of Water and Wastewater (Hill, Wil’lis, Hand, Golden) 
Division of Records and Reporting 
All Parties of Record 



Voucher Prepared by: - a * a  
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DATE: September 18,1995 

TO Brian Amsaong 

FROM Angela M. Trcmah 

SUBJECE AT&T Wmks Services 

A m h d  is a copy of charges for the current month. Please review and sign below for approvd 
To avoid possible late fees, please return to the Accounts Payable department as soon as possible. 
Thank you! 

APPROVAL: 
- CODING: .\7s - 1.5C 

- a547 &OS 
9000 I .  €ig+t. 99.6758 . m a .  1% 

am\. ST\. 47. [SlOl,  17s 
9 acf+o(,4 



I ... ~ ..Dilte of Invoicf--	 CAmt Name 
SOUTHERN STATES UTIL 09/16/95..;~~-AT&T 
Account Number Telephone Nllllber 
20844163 407-256-4617 PAGE Q'1 OF , .. , 

5 Through 9/11/95 

MONTHLY SERVICE - CORPORATE 3 15.00 


15.00T01, HJNTHlY SERVICE OIARSES 

You have not chosen a long distance company. Please aake your selection today 

CAlL CHARACTERISTICS: 	 0 ~ Dropped Call, F • Call Forwarding, N = No Answer Transfer, 
o • Operator Assisted, R • Rerated Calls, T • 3-Way Conference, 
W= Call Waiting, NACH • North American Cellular Network, 
L = Local Cellular Company Long Distance, 
P = Airtime Charges Previously Billed, 
S = Long Distance ·Service Billed Separately, 
* =Service Provided by Other long Distance Company. see Summary for Deta il s 

CALL ORIGINS: 	 BR =Bradenton, CL = Clearwater , OA = Daytona, FM = Ft. Myers, 
FR =Flager to Invoice, HN = Hernando/ Citrus, IR = Indian River, 
JK = Jacksonville, LA = Lakeland, ME =Melbourne, OC = Oca l a, 
OR = Orlando, SA = Sarasota, SE = Sebring, SU = Sumter/ Lake , 
TA =Tampa, TL = Tallahassee, WH • Winter Haven 

Calls Long 
Date Time Number Ca 11 ed Calls To From Category Minutes Airtime Distance Total 

9: 26A 407 -B84-B777 APOPKA FL OR 1 3.0 .90 .90 
9:S0A 40 7-B84-8777 APOPKA FL OR 1 1.0 .30 .30 
9:51A APOPKA FL OR 1 6.0 1.80 1. 80 
9:5BA FL OR 1 4.0 1.20 

TOTAL AIRTIME AND LONG 	 DISTANCE CliAASES 88 . 0 26.40 6.57 32.97 



nvo1q , Date of I 
7 

6 -- 
SOUTHERN STATES UTIL 09/16/95 

Account llukr Telephone m r  
APPENDIX 235-a 
PAGE.-&-OF m& 20844163 407-256-4617 

You have not chosen a long distance aapany. Please make your selection todar 

CALL MARACTERISFIQ: F = Call Forwarding, N = No Anncr Transfer. D = Operator Assisted 
R = Rerated Calls. T = 3-Yay tonference. Y = Call Yaiting. 
NACN = North American Cellular Network, 
L = Local Cellular Ctxqany Long Distance, 
P = Airtime Charges Previously Billed. 
S = Long Distance Service Billed Separately, 

= Service Provided by Other Long Distance Coopany, see S m a r y  for Details 
Air t ime/  Long 

Date Time Nmber Called Calls To Category Minutes Service Distance Taxes Total 

Calls Hade F m :  W R T  MARLOm. FL WON-YIREUNE 

8/03 5:17P L 407-884-8777 APOPU FL 1 4.0 2.60 .71' .34 3.65 F\ 8/03 5:22P 813-284-6446 LAKELAND FL 1 2.0 1.30 .12 1.42 

Subtotal for : PORT CHARL0l-K. FL WON-YIRELINE 9.0 5.85 .65 7.21 

TDTAL ROAHING CHARGES 

ROAMING CHARGES 

Description 

- ROAMING AIRTIME CHARGES 
ROAMING LONG DISTANCE CHARGES 

Other Long Distance Company 

TAXES 

9.0 5.85 -71 -65 7.21 

.71 

Amount 

5.85 

.71 

.65 

TOTAL ROAHING CHARGES 7.21 



2. RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMEF 
w i i w i  SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

pic =e furnish the account distribution. Also, note the businass purpose and names of those anending. 

f 

f 

s 
TOTAL s- 

Inadvertent personal charges in the amount of $ 
check Y 

are included on this statement. My personal 
payable to Southern States Utilities for that amount is attached. 

Employee Signature: S& Date: 3/t d Y L .  

(Approval of n e y y z  

Approval: Date: 

/ Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY: 
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Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted





. .. ., - LUDSEN/FORREST 
I > 

SOL-!ERN STATES U T I L I T I E S  
1005 COLOR PLACE 
APopKA FL 32703 

> <  J 
ETURN WITH REMilTANCE SOUTHERA' INVOICE 

DPTF: FEE 14 1996 

1IRL IN€ FLT CL DATE FROM TO L V  RR ST 

'SA I R 3044 M 2OFEB ORLhNDO 
SEAT 6C TUE DHB 

IPERATED BY +I USAIR EXPRESS ** 

.NVOICE NUMBER 6153 TOTAL INVOICE 
AYMENT - VI426627 3000078539 EXP 1097 

.UDSEN/FORREST 
'OR AFTER HOURS SERVICE CALL 1-800-562-2072 
'OUR I.D. CODE IS OTO 
-HANK YOU FOR CHOUSING ORANGE TRAVEL.. . . DANETTE ................. WE VALUE YOUR BUSINESS 
:ESERVATION BOOKED BY DONNCI 

I 

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted
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code: 
b i e c t  Number pollar Amount 

Voucher 

! 
! 

. .. 
. .  . .  

. .  ; 

. .  

. .  . . .  . . .  

.:. . &. .. . . 

... 
. .  

.. . 

~. 

.. 

. . -  .. 

. .  . . - . . .  . ... . .. . . - _  -.-: .. . . .  
.... . . .  



. . . .  r: I ! . 

. .  . . . . . .  

PAGI 

FEDERAL EXPRESS 
PWERSHIP 3 RECEIPT 

SENDER: 
BRIM MHSTRM(6 
swTw(n STATES U T I L i T I E S  INC. 
leea COLOR W E  

APOWhl 
n 327837797 

. . .  . . .  

RECIPIENT: 
MRMUR ENGLAND 
GREENBERG, TRAUIE 
1 2 1  BRICKEL AVENUE 

HIAHI 
FL 33!323268 

SERVICE: PRIORITY OVEEHISHT 
P a y m i :  P I L L  SENDER 
$EIGHT: 35 L H  

CHARGE: $ 68.28 
SPECIAL S E W I C E S :  

DROF O i F  

REiERENCE : 
DOCNETT W928199-US SSU kPi' Fo8 Y h ' y  
DEPT NOTES: 
LEGAL 

. . . .  ..... ... . . . . . .  . .  
. . .  ... . . .  . . . . .  ... . . . .  . .  . . . .  . . . .  .... 

I .. . .  
. .  . .  

_ .  . . .  . .  
. -  

- 
. . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . .  . - . . .  . . .  - ..... ....e.. . .  . .  

_ >  

. .  

- .  . 

. . . .  . . .  .......... ...................... . . . .  . . . . .  .. ii 

. . . .  

. . . .  
. . . . .  . .  . . .  .. 

... . . .  - . .  
. .  

- .  . 
. .  . . . .  . .  

. . . . .  
. . .  ...... . . . .  . . . . . . .  

. .  . . . .  . . . . . .  . ..... . . . .  -. .. . . . . . .  . . . . .  ........ 
. . .  . -  . . .  . . .  . . . . .  . . . . . . .  . .  

. .  
. . . . . .  

. .  . -  

. .  . -  
. .  

. .  - 



Voucher Prepared by: /- 

I .  .. . . . 1 

CUESTIo*IS" C I U  OUR CUSTWER ACCOUNT SERVICES. -4747. 7bM. 6pM lCS7l UONDAV . FRIDAY (IN MEUWIS. w. CUL o a 1 . 3 9 7 m )  

MAIL TO: FEDERAL EXPRESS CORP.. P.O. BOX 1140 DEPT A. MEMPHIS. m. %lo1 . 1 1 u )  
TO ENSURE PROPER CREDll PEASE RETURN THE REMKTMCE ADVICE l t S l  PAGE OF TnlS INVWE) Y W R  PAVMEW. f d E X U Q l I 5 ~  



ENDIX 
SOUIHERN.$TATES UTILITIES, INC. 

CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DE%k 

PAGE 19 OF 1-c 
1. MN Brian P. Armstrma Po. of - 
2 RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

WITHIN SIX DAVS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

furnish the account distribution. Also, note the business purpose and names of those attending. 

WW1.591.99.1861 . W W . 2 W ~ R A l W  

9 o O 0 1 . 5 9 l . 9 9 ~ ? m . l 9 5  / 

00001 .wO.99 .b260.4000.195 

WW1.000.99.4260.4000.195 

- 
90001 .591.99.6758.0000.190 J 

WOO1 .OW .99.4260.4000. 195 

00001.000.99.4260.4000.200 J 

00001.000.99.4260.4000.200/ 

00001.000.99.4260.4000.200/ 

00001.000.99.4260.4000.195 

00001.591.99.1 861 .OOOO. 195/92RA069 

32.33 Lunch (J. Cuastella, BPA. FLL) re: 1995 Rate Case 

510.00 A i r  Fare t o  T a l l a t ~ s m  re: F W A  Meeting (3/7-3/8)'. t 

$ . 57.82 ' Car Rental i n  Tallahassee re: Lobbyins 

510.00 / A i r  Fare t o  Tallahassee re:  Lobbying (3/27-3/28) 

21 .00 Annual Membership Fee t 

1.99 / Car Rental Fees i n  Tallahassee re: Lobbying s 
9.00 / s Food (BPA, Tracy Smith) re: Lobbying 

21.00 / Food (BPA. 1s) re: Lobbyi 

51.00 / Food (BPA. TS, BPI re: Lobbying 

5 rn 

5 

110.47 1 Hotel  re:  Lobbying 

510.00 , A i r  Fare t o  Tallahassee re: Ciga Appeal 
re 

I 

00001.591.99.1861.0000.195/ 92RA069 s 49.26 / Car Rental re: Ciga Appeal 

TOTAL Continucd a 

Inadvertent personal charges in the amount of $ 
check # payable 

Employee Signature: 

are included on this statement. My personal 
hat amount is attached. 

Date: 

Approval: Date: 
/ 

Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 
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W  OF,))^ 0 

SOUTHERN STAES UllLITlEs, INC. 
DIX CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES M i  

1, Name B r l m  P. Armstrona 

2. RETUUN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
W!-.*IN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL. 

R-ase furnish the account distribution. Also. note the business purpo~e and names of those attending. 

TOTAL 

Amount 

- 
WnaSPurFae 

(Attach itemized billing lor all HOtallMOlel and car rmIEl expense) 

39.63 Car Rental re: Jurirdlctlonal Docket - oral argunent. 

84.65 Hotel re: Jurisdict ional  Docket - oral argInnent. 5 

S 

5 

5 

I 

5 

5 

I 2,006.15 

Inadvertent personal charges in the amount of $ 
check X 

Employee Signature: 

(Approval of next level 

Approval: Date: 

are included on this statement. My personal 

Date: & payable to Southern ares Utilities for that amount is attached. 

supervision require 

Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 
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Redacted
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APOPKA FL 32703 
ATTN DOtJrJG HENRY 

DATE: WAR 06 1905 
INVOICE NUMBER: 31151 

. .  
AIWbINE FLT CL DATE. FRCIK T Ct 
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SCuTHERN STATES UTILITIES, l d  APPENDIX %5$* ' 

CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 
PAGE /** OF Iqc 

ps. 1 of 1 

AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
ECEIPT OF BILL. 

nt distribution. Also, note the business purpose and names of those attending. 

Work Order 
' Number ! Amount 

Business Purpaoc 
(Amch ilernued billing lor all Ho1cVMoIeI and car rental erpcnse) 

92RA069 $ 233.50 $ Airfare to Tallahassee re: Ciga Appeal 

56.74 Christmas Appreciation (BPA, HF, Ui, EB, AW) 

92M069 

92RA069 170.05 \Ic- Hotel - Ci<a Appeal 

92RA069 85.69 car Rental - Cfga Appeal 

PA Dinner - ciga Appeal 

S I 5 ~ - 
w 

5 

5 

5 

TOTAL 5 564.40 

Inadvertent personal are included on this statement. My personal 

Employee Signatu 

Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY: 

- .& , :;. - -. . .... ;5.: .. . . . .  
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&ERN STATES UTILITIES, IN b APPENDIX 2qS-A 
8COHPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

PAGE 1- O F ~ m  
of I ‘( 

i pg. 

AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
ECElPT OF BILL 

nt distribution. Also, note the business purpose and names of those attending. 

work Order 
Number 

92RAo69 
95RA100 

I 95RA100 

I 
I 

I 

I 95RA100 

: 95RA100 
! 

92RA069 
95RA100 

I 

Business purpose 
(Attach itmized bitting for at: HotevMoIcI uni u r  nnUl expanse) 

e s 
s 22.31 

5 

Foo BPA . 
’ 420.00 A i r  Fare t o  Tal lahassee re: General Leaal 

Fnnd - r.. W a t u  Pnliru Miitinn 

19.25 Gas - re:  Water P o l i c v  Heetino. 

$9.75 

198.00 Hote l  (BPA. CHK, TS) re: Water P o l i c y  Meeting. 

36.13 Food (BPA, FLL, KIF) re:  Employee Recognit ion 

f 

5 

253.00 Not ices  f o r  Serv ice  Hearino (nersDaDe r )  

15.53 Food (BPA, DH) re :  1995 Rate Case Discovery 

$32.82 FM IRPA ir TZ)  P-. r..n-r=i i - . p i  

Car Rental - Tallahassee re:  General Leoa 1 

A i r  Fare t o  Tal lahassee - FPSC Agenda Conference 

1/2 t o  Ciga Rate Case and 1/2 t o  1995 Rate Case 
$ 1  A98.26 

9 9 3 . ~ 7  
.in the amount of $ are included on this statement. My personal 

Southern States Utilities for that amount is attached. 

Date: &LA . 2</?5Y 

sturn original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

R E C E i V E D 
~ SEP 2 8 1995 

Accoljnts Payeble 

. 



Y -  . .. - 
,. Mme Matt Fell 

2. RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS To ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL. 

Pbnse furnish the account distribution. Also. note the business purpose and namcls of thore attending. 

26.59 Dinner re: Rate Caae (MF. DH, KH) 

Hotel re: 1995 Rate b r a  (Total 

Hotel re: Ciga Rata Caae 

s 00001.591.99.1861.0000.200 95RA100 

I 4841  
00001.591.99.1861.0000.195 95RA100 s W 

" 92RA069 /*I 

94.23 Hotel re: 1995 Rate Caae (Total $188.45) 
I 

s 

I 

5 

5 

5 

t 

5 

s 

00001.591.99.1861.0000.195 95RA100 

I, 92RA069 94.22 Hotel re: Ciga Rate Case 

TOTAL 
511.86 s- 

Inadvertent denonal charses in the amount of $ are included on this statement. My personal 
check # 

Employee Signature: Date: 

payable to Southern States Utilities for that amount is attached. 

I 

Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 
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MATT F E I L  
SOUTHERN STATES UTIL 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
ATTN 61-R CLARK 
APOPYA FL 32703 

1790 ~ZbbZ730000743Sb 

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted
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22-x + 
15*W + 
37-90 * 
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3oo.co + 
300*00 + 
43-53 .t 

132.50 + 
1,111.67 * 

35-53 t 

~~o............. 
17-89 t 

. 2k.33 t 
f.SS t 

52-21 * 

66.61 t 
52.21 t 

1~li1.67 f 

37.90 .+ 
53T-56 fi 

1,703.25 * 

~ U T H E R N  STATES UTILITIES,  IN^ - 

CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAILAPPENDIX Z5f-a 

AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE.. 
XEIPT OF BILL 

nt distribution. Also. note the business purpose and na.mes of those attending. 

work Order 
Number Amounl 

Businiu Purpose 
(Attach ilemued billing lor all HoleVMOlel and car rental expense) 

Hotel - Tallahassee re: Ciga Rate Case 

Car bntal - Tallahassee re: Glga Rate Qse 92RA069 

95RA100 12.90 Car - Attendance a t  service hearings 

95RA100 5 300.00 Air Fare to Tallahassee re: 1995 Rate Case ’ 

95RA100 15.00 Cas - attendance at service hearings ’ 

Rate Case 9 5 ~ ~ 1 0 0  5 3 5 . 5 8 .  - T a l l a k a -  re: 1995 
92RA069 s s  Air Fare to Tallahassee re: Ciga Rate Case 

92RA069 34.61 .Car Rental - Tallahassee re: Ciga Rate Case 
95RA100 s . A  Dinner T C :  192Lwx Case 

44.81 Managers’ Lunch (SPA, I R ,  CK, HF, RAT) 

95RA100 300.00 Air Fare to Tallahassee re: 1995 Rate Case 

300.00 Air Fare to Tallahassee re: 1995 Rate Case ( 1 ~ )  9SRA100 

53d. b6 Continued 

are included on this statement. My personal maovenen, ~ Z S ~ W . . ~ .  rd.-,9es in the amount of $ 
check # 

Employee Signature: 

Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. .- - ~ ._. ,-.- .- 
I . : .. :!,: 3 .! ! r :  .... ‘.d’i .... .. La.-. 



SERVICES 
inuaampany mmspondonm 

M E M O R A N D U M  

To: Barbara Reedcr 

From: Brian P. h s t r o n + . h + s d l L  

Date: November 5. 1992 

Re: Cash Advancement 

By this memorandum, I am requesting a cash advancement in the 
amount of $150.00 to attend the GIGA Rate Case Hearings in 
Tallahassee. I will need this advancement by 12:OO p.m. today. 
This may be charged to the GIGA rate case GL 
#90001.590.99.1861.0001. If you have any questions, please feel 
free to contact me at ext. 152. 
assistance in this matter. 

Thank you in advance for your 

B.P.A. 

d l h l 9 2 M 2 1 5  
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SOU7HEHN S l A l E S  UTILITIES. I 

C O R P ~ A T E  CHARGE CARD EXPENSEZ~ETAIL. * - -  
-_. 0. ' .rong 

AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE ' '* :ECEIPT OF BILL 
5 1 4 5 Y  

in1 distribution. Also. note the business purpose and names of those attending 

' 8 * 2 9 '  worbeaer Buwners Purpose 
3 6 . 9 2 '  Number Amounl (Attach ~Iemuea ballmg lor all HQIeI.MoIeI and c81 renll'cx$ense) 

~'1.75 

s 

Dinner - BPA, B .  ?eebles. K .  Hoffmdn (Lobbrinc'  
5 3 2 1 7' 

7 6 - 5 2 '  
7 6 . 3 2 -  94RAuW2 i a a t i o n  

n i f a r m c i o n  

5. ,#>-in.,' 

q>v ocy 94RA002 

1 2 9 * 8 9 *  

1 0 5 * 9 6 +  
e i 0 3 c +  

5 1 7 - 0 9 T/ Annual Uenbership Fee 

A%&rJ'4 

94RA002 6 Dinner - BPA,  FLL, I R ,  LI, DH - Uniform Rate In". 
5 3 * 3 7 +  
1 2 * C 6 +  
1 1 Z 6 *  94RAW2 L;S 105 .90  Dinner - BPA, F L L ,  I R ,  L I .  DH - Uniform Rcte In". 

\ 1 3 * . 4 ' J +  -.-----,/- I 

9 0 .  0 9 1  92RAOE9 , s  (sf. v n c h  - B P A ,  KH - C i q r  Appeal B r i e f  
L. - 

92RA069 Dinner - EPA - C i u a  h o e d l  B r i e f  

2 1 * c c *  
2 1  *031/ 

in the amount of 5 
D Southern States Utilities for that amount is attached. 

are included on this statement My personal ' 

- -- 
Date - 

5 1  - 7 5 *  p/ 'H 
~ 

2 1 ' c 3 
6 0 9 . 6 6 7  

turn original lo Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 



Jlollar Amount 

J71.83 * 

Voucher Prepared by: 



" ,." . 
 Rt::.I..it:~ V!:':';t!f" 580-8152-.:1114 

SOUTHEJIIN 5T A.l'E 
UTILITIES SlRVIC£SMAv 1 r: 1995 APPENDIX ,.,1!-8 

1,I:J ATTN ANITA FEARN 
1000 COLOR PL

I- 1 t LEGAL DEPT. APOPKA FL 32703 . MGE J1C. OF I~' 
6070 

BILLING SUMMARY 
INVI 

APR 01.95 - APR 30.95 
PAGE 

1 

DESCRIPTION CHARGE 0.00% TAX TOTAL CHARGE 

WEST PUBLISHING CORPORATION WESTLAW CHARGES 

WESTLAW DATABASE CHARGE 
COMMUNICATIONS CHARGE 
CONNECT TIME CHARGE 
WESTLAW OFFLINE TRANSMISSION CHARGE 

TOTAL OIARGES 

-

RECEiVED 

MAY 2 4 1995 

Accounts Payable 

1379.21 
129.85 
216.42 
111.92 

18~7.4OG 

_00 
.00 
.00 
.00 

.OOG 

1379.21 
129.85 

.216.42 
111.92 

1837.4OG 

.' ", ~ 

FOR BILLING INFORMATION CALL 560862364 2523A 
1-800-328-4880 

PAYMENT IS DUE ON RECEIPT OF THIS DOCUMENT 



SU 

Southern States Utilities 

BEFORE THE 


FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 


DOCKET NO. 950495 - WS 


APPLICATION FOR A'GENERAL RATE INCREASE 


Containing 

LA TR vTJ 17l\ Jt"R4JUN.~ EXJ·I:r".Jlr.... NO, '!.~5-A 
RATE CASE EXPENSE CHARGES ­

FOR DOCKET NO. 930880-WS 

AS OF APRIL 30, 1996 


(upDATE TO LATE FILED EXHIBIT 255) 


VOLUME ill 

PAGES 1·12 




APPENDIX d 5 L - q  

Y 
ZI Urmw 
n 

11 
.% M a l -  = 

DnRdl 
1.3 

W I  =.Ed $34.318 a5611 

$248 13.246 19.w ls.w 
1,772 ' 1.772 1,772 

$21.118 $21.118 n1.m 

(a0 10.18 20,1al 20.18 
7v7 707 707 

00.887 00.887 00,061 

1130 4.m 4 . m  42- 
SI25 12228 17,762 17.762 

2.im 2.170 2.170 
siaea: U4.195 $24.195 

$leu w w w 
$180 10.793 10.793 10.795 

ex m m 
111615 $11.315 $11.315 

1118 8.m3 4U25 8.U23 
Y1 24 24 24 
$41 61 61 61 
$e4 M 84 84 
$41 45 43 43 

367 357 M7 
131 131 131 

$4919 P.919 P.919 

Fkt Fn, 7,486 7,483 7.485 
1.019 1.Ol9 1.019 

IUA 1.a I ,=  
P L M  s10,m $10,2a 

IUA 4.357 4,387 4.587 

$37 $029 3.m 3,ms 

SlW 2.350 2,310 2,350 
1M 162 le2 

$2.332 $2,332 12.332 

140 110 140 
nI4.211 1141.650 Sl4l.SO 

a.m 180.mO 1m.313 

W . m  

17.629 17.829 17.629 
nm.629 ns7.629 $lfI,lU 

1M.m 1M.81 1M.81 
54.m M.m3 56.m 
11.414 17.414 17,414 
5.369 5.569 3,569 
4,417 4.417 4.417 
2.078 2.078 2.0711 
1.574 1.574 1.574 
3.278 5275 3.278 
l.m l.m 1.m 

w*- 



NO. 930880 - WS 
SSU PROJECT 194RA002 
Aa of Apd, 1996 

YEEJMB 

W C K  INFORMATION GROUP 
W C K  INFORMATION GROUP 
HANCOCK INFORMATION GROUP 
W C K  INFORMATION GROUP 

DUJST aywffi 
ERNST a YOUNO 

JADETECH 
JADE TECH 

OESCRIPTION 

ORLANDO NORTH HILTON H TOWER 4 
ORLANDO NORTH HILTON a TOWER 4 
ORLANDO NORTH HILTON 8 TOWER 5 

RADISSON HOTELTUAHASSEE 7 
RADISSON WTELTAWHASSEE 7 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 1862050i 4 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 5 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 1862050i 
TGI - JAN ACTUAL CHGS 

11 

TGI-FEBACTUALCHGS 
TGI 
TGI - APRIL ACTUAL CHGS 
TO1 - MAY ACTLJAL CHGS 
TGI . JUNE ACTUAL CHGS 

GUASTEU ASSOCIATES, INC. 
GUASTEU ASSOCIATES, INC. 
GUASTELLA ASSOCIATES, INC. 
GUASTELLA ASSOCIATES, INC. 
GUASTELLA ASSOCIATES. INC. 

CtPM HILL 
CtPM HILL 
CtPM HILL 
CtPM HILL 
CtQM HILL 
RADlSSON HOTELTAWHASSEE 
RADISSON HOTEL TALLAHASSEE 

LANMRS a PARSONS 
LANDERS a PARSONS 
LANDERS &PARSONS 
LANDERS 8 PARSONS 
W E R S  8 PARSONS 

3 
3 
3 
5 
6 
7 

1 
3 
3 
4 
11 

6 
7 
7 

1994 TELEMARKmNG SURVEY 
1994 TELEMKTGSVC. 
1994 TELEMKTG 

150 
150 
150 

5,ooo.w 532 
z8oo.w 537 

2l.m.w 540 
1994 COMPETED PHCAUS 150 4,958.25 542 

HANCOCK INFORMATION GROUP TOTAL 34.m.25 

1994 PREPARETESTIMONY . .  150 6,18200 545 
1994 UNIFORM RATES-PROF FEES 150 14,936.00 551 

ERNEST8 YOUNG TOTAL 2l,ll8.w 

1994 CONSULTING ON UNIFORM RATES 150 
1994 TRANS JADE TECH CG FR MCA013 150 
1994 ROOM 150 
I994 ROOM 1% 
1994 D RIBAW&W.Bl 195 

JADE TECH TOTAL 

2940.00 553 
17.22Q.W 555 

195.80 565 
217.80 568 
243.70 571 

20,867.30 

1994 DGARTME 175 
1994 DGARTZKE 1 95 
1994 DGARTME 
1994 DGARTZKE 
1994 DGARTZKE 
1994 JOwINAl ENTRY FROM GL 2000 150 
1994 RATECASESTUDY 150 
1994 JOURNALENTRYFROMGIL2MX) 150 
1994 SSU RATE CASE ASSISTANCE 150 
1994 SSU RATE CASE ASSISTANCE 150 3.08056 603 
1994 SSURATEFEARJNGS 150 5.30248 607 

TOPEKA GROUP TOTAL 24,194.71 

4.44 573 
95.70 573 

3.894.93 
1.298.31 

340.89 
255.55 575 

2919.70 585 
3.075.72 590 
3.926.43 6w 

1994 UNIFORM RATE IMSTlGATlON 1 52 4,513.50 611 

1994 PROF SVC M R U  1/31/94 150 4.813.50 616 
1994 PROF SVCS THRU 2128/94 150 690.00 632 

1994 PERIOD ENDING 3/31/94 150 A W E S  fi7n . , . . .. - - _-- .~~ 
1994 JOURNAL ENTRY FROM GR XKK) 150 (2,671.781 624 

GUASTELLA ASSOCIATES TOTAL 11,515.07 

1994 WrmESSSERV 
1994 UNCLASSIFIED COST 

150 
150 ... 

1994 Cit?MHIUXM-081 150 
1994 EXPERT WNESSSERVENGBHM)RO 150 
1994 EXPERT WITNESS SERGES 150 
1994 P.WAUER 175 

79207 613 
239.04 639 
128.27 395 

21w.63 649 
5.559.29 654 

0 5 0  h50 --- .. ~ .... 
1994 P.WALLER 1% 95.70 659 

CtPM HILL TOTAL 8,918.50 

1994 RETAIMR a FEE FOR r r s n M o w  P 152 5.wo.w 661 

1995 PROFESSCNALSERVEES 150 1,885.w 668 
1994 RATE CASE WSTIGATION 150 2485.03 666 

1994 UNIFORM RATE IMSTIGATION 152 A4521 671 . _. -. . 
1994 WITNESS EXPENSE 150 574.17 673 

LANDERS 8 PARSON TOTAL 10,389.38 

1 BJ. O e b o  



266- A APPENDIX 
ON: DOCKET NO. 930880 - WS 

SSU PROJECT 194RAOO2 

IMAGE MARKmW ASSOCIATES 
WGE MARKETING ASSOCIATES IN( 
THE NEWSLEADER 

HEATER LmLmES, INC 

MARKT. STEWART, PG 
MARKT. STEWART, PG 
MARKT. STEWART. PG 

RADISSON HOTELTALLAHASSEE 
RADlSSON WTEL TALLAHASSEE 

RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD. 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RLmEDGE. ECENlh UWERWOOD. 
RUTEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RLITLEDGE, ECENIA UNDERWOOD. 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RLITLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD. 
RmEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD. 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UMDERWOOD. 
RLITLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
FWLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RLITLEDGE. ECENIA UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD. 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlh UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE, ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlA UNDERWOOD. 
RUTLEDGE. ECENIA UNDERWOOD. 
RUTLEDGE, ECENlA UNDERWOOD, 

MESSER WCKERS CAPAREUO MAD: 
MESSER VlCERS CAPAFELLO MAD: 
MESSER VICKERS CAPAREUD MAD: 
MESSER WCKERS CAPAREUO MAD: 
MESSER VICKERS CAPARELLO MAD! 
MESSER VCKERS CAPARELLO MAD 
MESSER VICKERS CAPAREUO MAD: 
MESSER VICKERS CAPAREUO MAD: 

4 
4 
4 

9 

1 
1 
5 

7 
7 

4 
6 
6 
7 
8 
8 
9 
11 
11 
12 
2 
3 
3 
3 
4 
7 
8 
10 
10 
11 
11 
12 
1 
2 
2 
3 

10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
12 12 

12 

1994 
1994 
1994 

1994 

1994 
1994 
1994 

1994 
1994 

1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
19% 
1995 
1996 
1996 
1996 

PUBLIC RELATDNS RETAINER 3/94 135 3.296.60 67k 
PUBLIC RELATDNS RETAINER 3/94 166 l.ZB.28 674 
UNCkSlFlED COST 166 70.00 675 
W E  MARWING ASSOCIATES TOTAL 4pS.w 

UNIFORM RATE CONSULTANT &TEST 150 3.029.09 689 
HEATER LmLITIES TOTAL 3,029.09 

UNIFORM RATE STRUCTURE-TESTIMO 152 850.00 694 
UNIFORM RATE STRKTURETESTIMO 152 m.00 696 
TESTIMONY FOR RATE CASE 150 1,48244 698 

MARK T. STEWART TOTAL 253244 

J.FORD 175 
J.FORD 195 

SUN TRUST TOTAL 

P O 5  
117.70 
139.75 

PROF SERVTHRU 2QW 1 52 
PROF SVC 4/1-4/30194 152 
PROF SERV THRU 3/31/94 152 
RATE STRUCTURE INVESTIGATDN 152 
PROFESSIONIAL FEES 152 
PROF SERV 1 52 
RATE STRUCTURE 152 
RATE STRUCTURE INVESTIGATION '152 
RATE STRUCTURE INVEST 1 52 
RATE STRUCTURE INVEST 152 
RATE STRUCTUPE INVESTIGATION 152 
RATE STRUCTURE 152 
RATE STRUCTLRE APPEAL 152 
RATE STRUCTURE INVESTIGATION 152 
RATE STRUCTURE APPEAL 1 52 

3.938.55 
11.91 1.27 
13,429.69 
14.583.59 
13.700.04 
1,136.69 
1,371.65 
1.534.29 
664.98 
6.20 
41.00 
ZCO.00 

1,229.30 
1.246.25 

849.08 

700 
700 

702 
706 
713 
721 
726 
730 
733 
736 
740 
744 
740 
754 
756 
759 
762 

RATE STRUCTURE APPEAL 152 1.500.70 765 
HERNANDO RATE STRUCTURE 152 640.00 768 
RATE STRUCTURE APPEAL 
RATE STRUCTURE APPEAL 
RATE STRUCTURE APPEAL 
RATE STRUCTURE APPEAL 
RATE STRUCTURE APPEAL 
RATE STRKNRE APPEAL 
RATE STRUCTURE APPEAL 
RATE STRUCTURE APPEAL 

1 52 
152 
1 52 
152 
1 52 
1 52 
152 
1 52 

11.275.25 771 
7,313.50 776 
4,924.32 780 
2943.90 704 
2181.50 789 
4,737.20 7 m  
841.08 4 
3.50 1 

1996 . . . ~ RATE STRUCTURE @PEAL 1 52 1.299.75 
103,515.26 RLIILEDGE. ECENIA 8 UNDERWOOD TOTAL 

1993 CKI108791 150 1,511.07 
1993 JOINT PETITION-STAND ALONE RATES 150 3 137.20 ., . ~ 

1993 INVESTIGATION IN RATE 150 76.P 
1993 JOINT PETlTlOKSTAND ALONE RATES 150 4256.27 
1993 SSU . LEGISLATIVE 1 52 2795.00 
1993 UNCLASSIFIED COST 150 (1 31 1 .On 
1993 UNCLASSIFIED COST 150 (2.745.20) 
1993 SERVTHRU 1031-93 152 887.02 

8 

799 
804 
807 
810 
814 
817 
81 8 
81 9 

2 EJ. Dctino 



PAGE 3- OF DOCK- NO. 930880 - WS 
SSU PROJECT 104RAOO2 
As of April, 1996 

DESCRlPTlON 

MESSER VICKERS CAPAREUO MAD: 
MESSER VICKERS CAPAREUO MAD: 
MESSER VICKERS CAPAREUO MAD: 
MESSER VICKERS CAPAREUO MAD: 
MESSER VICKERS CAPAREUO MAD: 
MESSER.WKERSINV8 224974 

12 1993 SERVTHRU11-3093 152 541.93 a23 
12 1993 SERVTHRU1031-93 1 52 199.61 027 
12 1993 SERVTHRU1031-W 1 52 29.95 831 
4 1994 MESSERWKERSZZ4678 150 1.47276 834 
4 1994 SERVTHRU2EW 152 1.m.54 838 
7 1994 MESSEflWKERSINVI 224974 152 5,727.90 843 

MESSER. VlCKERS. CAPERILLO TOTM 17,629.18 

ISLIBTOTAL . COUNSEL& WKNESSES 262,793.83 I 

HOLIDAY COACH LINES 5 1994 CHARTERBUSSERVICES 1W 4,225 w 1 
CUSTOUER HEARlffiS - CHARTER BUS SERVICE 4225.w 

AMERICAN WATER WORKS PssOClP 
BAIE'S PRINTING INC. 

9 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
3 
1 
1 
3 
3 
4 
2 
3 

1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 

BOOK 
C.F.S. 
PRESORT MAILING SVC 
RATE MAILINGS 
PRESORT SVC 
MAIL LABELING, INSERTS 
LABELS 
POSTAGE 
POSTAGE 
UNlF RATE CUST SVC HEARINGS LE 
HEARING NOTICE 
UNCLASSIFIED COST 
POSTAGE FOR UNIFORM RATES CUST 

190 
135 
185 
185 
185 
185 
1 40 
185 
185 
135 
135 
135 
:185 
185 

468.42 
1.139.50 
3.439.94 
1,238.38 
3,199.26 

4B.69 
419.86 

25oo.W 
2.5W.W 

15.Wo.06 
3,w7.50 
3,575.91 

18.ooo.W 

3 
5 
8 
11 
14 
14 
18 
24 
27 
29 
34 
39 
41 
43 

CENIWl  FLORIDA MAIL SERVICE 
CENTRA FLORIDA MAIL SERVICE 
CENlRAL FLORIDA MAIL SERVICE 
CENIWl  FLORIDA MAIL SERVICE 
FORMS 8 SUPPLIES UNLIMITED.INC 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
US. POSTMASTER 
U.S. POSTMASTER 1994 POSTAGE FOR UNlF RATE CUST 

CUSTOMER HGlRINGS - CUSTOMER NOlJCES 
15~000.W 
69,985.52 

MULTFMEDIA MARKETING 
MASTERCARD 

5 
6 

1994 VIDEOTAPES 
1994 B.ARMSTROffi 

CUSTOMER HEARINGS - MISCELLANEOUS 

145 
135 

657.20 44 
372 53.83 

71 1.03 

ADD INC PUBLICATIONS 
CAPE WBWATIONS INC. 
CAPE PUBLICATIONS INC. 
CHlPLM NEWSPAPERS INC. 
CllRUS COUNlY CHRONICLE 
CrIRUS COUNlY CHRONICLE 
FLORIDA TIMES UNION 
FLORIDA TIMES UNION 
MERCURY PRNERS 
MERCURY PRINERS 
MERCURY PRlFmRS 
NAPES DAILY E W S  
NAPLES DAILY NEWS 
NEWSXWRNAL CORPORATION 
NEWSJWRNAL CORPORATION 
NEWSJOURNAL CORPORATION 
NWSPRESS 
NEWSPRESS 
OCALASTAR BANNER 
OCALA STAR BANNER 

166 
166 
166 
166 
166 
166 
166 
166 
135 
135 
135 
166 
166 
166 
166 
166 
166 
166 
166 
166 

46 
50 
53 
56 
59 
62 
65 
69 
74 
76 
78 
81 
86 
88 
91 
94 
97 
1w 
102 
102 

1994 ADDISPLAY 
1994 ADVERTISEMENT 
1994 ADVERTISEMENT 
1994 MWDWLAYADS 
1994 ADVERTISEMEM 
1994 ADVERTISEMENT 
1994 NEWSPAPER NOTIFICATION 
1994 NEWSPAPER NOTIFICATION 
1994 RATE CASE POST CARDOCALA 
1994 RATE CASE POST CARD OCALA 
1994 RATECASEWSTCARDS 
1994 NOTICE OF CUST HEARING 
1994 NOTlCEOFNARlffi 
1994 CUSTHEARING 
1994 NOTICEWH€ARltS 
1994 AD 
1994 NOTICEOFMARING 
1994 UNIFORM RATE INVESTIGATION 
1994 
1994 

CUST EDUAC. DISPLAY ADS HEARIN 
CUST EDUAC, DISPLAY ADS HEARIN 

105.W 
314.40 
374.40 
2l8.W 
153.95 
130.62 

1,028.50 
1.M8.M 

10282 
234.26 
63282 
185.25 
14250 
111.w 
99.90 

111.00 
218.08 
218.08 
738.1 0 
193.w 

5 
5 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
3 
4 
4 
4 
8 
4 
1 
4 
4 

3 



NO. 930880 - WS 
SSU PROJECT I MRA002 
As ofApril, 1996 

OCAU STAR BANNER 
PALATKA DAILY K W S  
SANFORD HERALD 
SBRlNG NEWSSUN INC 
SBRlNG NEWSSUN INC. 
SEBRlNG NEWSSUN INC. 
SENTINEL COMMUNICATIONS 
THE STUART NEWS 
THE STUART NEWS 
THE STUART NEWS 
THE TAMPATRIBUNE 
THE TAMPA TRIBUNE 
THE TAMPATRIBUNE 
THE TAMPATRIBUNE 
THE TAMPA TRIBUNE 
THE TAMPATRIBUNE 
THE TAMPATRIBUNE 
VENICE GONDOLIER 
VENICE GONDOLIER 

MLSRIFF. SEIBELS a WILLIAMS 
NE-OWL SECURrrY CO.. INC 

AlL4NTIC ENVELOPE CO 
ATUNTIC ENVELOPE CO 
BAIES PRINTING INC 
CAPE PUBLICATIONS INC 
C E W  FLORIDA MAIL SERVICE 
KJ PRINTING CO 
MERCURY PRIMERS 
MERCURY PRINTERS 
MERCURY PRIMERS 
MERCURY PRlFmRS 
OSCEOLA SHOPPER 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 

PROGRESSIVE CWMUNICATDNS. 
PROGRESSIVE COMMUNICATDNS, 
M E  NEWSLEADER 
lHE NEWSLEADER 
US. POSTMASTER 

pRoGwssm COMMWICATDNS. 

U.S. POSTMASTER 
U.S. POSTMASTER 

MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 

DESCRlPTlON 

APPENDIX air - A  

PAGE- d OF 

4 
4 
6 
4 
4 
4 
4 
3 

4 1994 UNIFORM RATES HEARING.LEAG AD 166 
3 1994 DlSPLAYADDOCKEl#S3mc!-WS 166 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 

4 1994 UNIFORMRATESHEARING,LEAGAD 166 

1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 

UNIFORM RATE HEARING 166 
EDUCATIONAL UNIFORM RATE AD 166 
UNIFORM RATES,CONSERVATION AD 166 
3/063/23190 166 
DISPLAY AD 166 
3 m . M  166 
DBPLAY ADS 166 
mKET1930880ws . . 166 

1994 CUST.NOTICE 166 
1994 CUSTNOTICE 166 
1994 CUSTNOTICE 166 
1994 UNCLASSIFIED COST 166 
1994 UNCLASSIFIED COST 166 
1994 FINAL HEbRlNG NOTICE 166 
1994 NOTICE OF HEARING 166 
1994 NOTICE CUST HEARING 166 

CUSTOMER HEARINGS -NEWSPAPER NOTICES 

12 1994 SMILBONDFPSC 
4 1994 UNIFORMED SECURrfY 

CUSTOMER HEARINGS - SECURITY 

CUSTOMER HEARINGS TOTAL 

4 1994 XlOENMLOPES 
4 1994 11OENVELOPES 
3 1994 ENVELOPEIMPRINTING 
7 
3 
11 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
1 
3 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
3 
3 
4 

1994 
1994 
1953 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1594 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 

ADVERTISEMENT 
RATE BROCHURES ~ MAILER 
BILL INSERT CARDS 
RATE CASE POST CARD 
RATE CASE POST CARD 
RATE CASE POST CARD 
RATE CASE POST CARD 
ED AD ON UNIFORM RATE 
POSTAGE 
UNCLASSIFIED COST 

165 
250 

135 
135 
135 
166 
185 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
166 
185 
185 .. 

WTR RATES INSERT 135 
MAILER HWvU APPLY,SORT.BBULK M 185 
SUFFER 135 
EDUCATIONAL ADS OF RATE STRUCT 166 
EMKATDNALADS OF RATE STRWST 166 
UNIFORM RATE INFO PACKETS 185 
60,OLN BROCHURESDOCKET 193088 185 
POSTAGE !-MER REFILLS 185 

CUSTOMEREOUCA77ON TOTAL 

4 1994 BRIANARMSTRONG 
I1 1994 FORRESTLUDSEN 
IO  1594 BRIANARMSTRONG 
12 1953 BRIANARMSTRONG 
12 1993 FORRESTLUDSEN 

1% 
1 95 
195 
1 95 
195 

266.29 
34282 
257.12 
m.25 
168.00 
147.00 

4.920.53 
184.64 
595.67 
115.40 
w.20 
53.60 
42 00 
63.60 
4200 
36.40 

€08.20 
87.00 
108.76 

14T18.17 

15,wo.00 
101.65 

15,101.65 

104,801.37 

DR305ODR305-H W A  
P A G E e e s E m  

i02 
105 
109 
113 
118 
113 
123 
128 
1 32 
132 
135 
1 37 
137 
144 
144 
138 
149 
154 
157 

161 
162 

1.763.64 164 
951.88 166 

1.139.50 168 
323.30 172 
793.58 175 
898.35 180 
209.88 186 
102.82 186 
234.26 187 
63282 187 
159.50 192 

lO.wo.00 196 
1O,OW.00 376 
8.858.73 199 
1.460.85 203 
7,321.42 199 
8250 206 
70.00 206 

1.000.00 210 
5.000.00 213 

957.49 361 
460.00 358 
35o.w 218 
92200 322 
99627 323 

1 BJ. Debno 



APPENDIX 2 5 5  - A 

TIGATION: 0 0 ~ 0 . 9 3 0 8 8 0  - WS 
SSU PflNECT I94RAOO2 
As olApr//, 1896 

Socrm AIR FUOhl CENTER 1 1994 FUGhlTOTAWHASSEE 195 880.00 269 
TRAVEL -AIR FARE 4,565.7s 

ARLENE S. CEl-mwN 
BRIAN P. ARMSTAONG 
BRIAN P. ARMs7RoNG 
BRIAN P. ARMSTAONG 
BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
DAWN M. ADAMK 
DONNA HENRY 
DONNA HENRY 
DONNA HENRY 
DONNA HENRY 
DONNAHENRY 
FORREST L LUDSEN 
I ROBERTS 
IDA M. ROBERTS 
IDA M. ROBERTS 
JUDY KIMBALL 
KAREN L SHOFER 
LISA M E N  
LISA IRMN 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
HASTERCARD 
MbSERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
IM?JERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 

ANKA GREENEPETIY CASH CUSTO 
ANllA GREENGPETIY CASH CUSTO 
BRIAN P ARMSTRONG 
BRUN P. ARMSTRONG 
BRIANP ARMSTRONG 
BRIAN P ARMSTRONG 
DONNA HENRY 
DONNA HENRY 
DONNA HENRY 
DONNA HENRY 
DONNA HENRY 
FORREST L LUDSEN 
D A M  RWERTS 
IDA M. ROBERTS 
DAM ROBERTS 
DAM. ROBERTS 

4 
1 
3 
5 
7 
9 
10 
4 
3 
3 
4 
4 
5 
5 

1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 

EXP REPORT. MILEAGE 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
MlSC RATE CASE 
EXP REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXP REPORT-MILEAGE 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 

160 31.92 245 
160 17.25 270 
160 20.05 262 

1.75 298 160 
160 0.50 240 
160 13.25 253 

13.44 251 160 
160 17.64 355 
160 1248 264 
160 0.19 264 
160 53.80 382 
160 76.83 384 
1% 1.25 285 
160 34.40 283 

6 1994 I ROBERTS EXP REPT INV t10085 160 (310.75) 330 
4 1994 EXPREWRT 160 8250 389 
6 
4 
7 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
6 
4 
2 
3 
3 
4 
4 
5 
5 
12 
10 
12 

9 
1 

5 
6 
6 
4 
6 

1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1993 
1994 
1993 

1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 

EXP. REPOR1 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
RALPHTERRERO 
KAREN SHOFTER 
L lRMN 
RALPH TERRERO 
BRIAN ARMSTRONG 
IDA ROBERTS 
BRIAN ARMSTRONG 
L IRMN 
J. RAGSDALE 
I. ROBERTS 
B. PHILLPS 
M. BENClNl 
BRIAN ARMSTRONG 
B R W  ARMSTRONG 
FORREST LUDSEN 

160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
1 95 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
1MI 
160 
195 
195 ~~~ 

160 
TRIVEL-CAR 

P r n  CASH 
PElTY CASH 
EXP REPORT 
MlSC RATE CASE 
EXP REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
EXP. REPORT 
I ROBERTS EXP REPT INV (1 0085 
EXP REPORT 
EX'. REPORT 

200 
m 
m 
m 
2w 
200 
160 
m 
m 
m 
200 
m 
160 
m 
200 
200 

98.30 
1225 
24.64 
86.04 
80.99 
38.75 
31.30 
30.91 
14.10 
76.32 
1246 
15.00 
43.77 
5.w 

41.25 
26.50 
P O 1  
39.04 
39.63 
4284 

847.60 

5.25 
14.82 
50.23 
3219 
6.93 
7.50 
4.43 
207 

10.21 
1254 
29.52 
27.10 

310.75 
310.75 
29.06 

136.70 

377 
346 
307 
249 
247 
362 
362 
351 
336 
361 
277 
319 
2% 
224 
227 
255 
302 
223 
218 
323 

344 
386 
262 
298 
31 6 
253 
376 
264 
382 
384 
205 
283 
329 
329 
389 
377 

5 BJ. D 4 n o  



APPENDIX 2 ss- A 
DOCKETNO. 930880 - WS 

SSU PROJECT (r94RAOO2 
As of April, 1996 

KAREN L SHOFTER 
LlsA IRMN 
LISA IRMN 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
METERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
RADISSON HOTEL TALLAHASSEE 
RADlSSON HOTEL TALLAHASSEE 
W l S S O N  WTEL TALLAHASSEE 
RADISSON HOTELTALLAHASSEE 

BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
DAM. ROBERTS 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
RADISSON HOTELTALLAHASSEE 
WISSON HOTELTALLAHASSEE 

7 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
6 
6 
11 
1 
12 
1 
1 
3 
3 
4 
4 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
6 
7 
7 
4 
6 
9 
10 
12 
7 
7 
6 
7 

5 
6 
4 
4 
4 
6 
12 
3 
4 
4 
5 
5 
6 
10 
4 
7 
6 

DESCRlPTlON 

1994 EXPREPORT 
1994 EXPREPORT 
1994 EPREWRT 
1994 BRIANARMSTRONG 
1994 BRIANARMSTRONG 
1994 M)VGLOMLL 
1994 RALPHTERRERO 
1994 FORRESTLUDSEN 
1994 XXROBERTS 
1994 KARENSHOFER 
1994 L l R M N  
I994 WHTERRERO 
1994 IDAROBERTS 
1994 FORREST LUDSEN 
1995 MFElL 
1993 J RAGSDW 
1994 BRIANARMSTRONG 
1994 L l R M N  
1994 BRIAN ARMSTRONG 
1994 LlRMN 
1994 8. PHILLIPS 
1994 I.ROBERTS 
1994 WILLIAM DENNY 
1994 FORREST LUDSEN 
1994 M.BENClNl 
1994 B.PHlLLlPS 
1994 L l R M N  
1994 B.ARMSTRONG 
3994 FLUDSEN 
I994 BARMSTRONG 
1994 J. RAGSDALE 
1994 BARMSTRONG 
1994 BRIANARMSTRONG 
1994 BRIAN ARMSTRONG 
1993 FORREST LUDSEN 
1994 RTERRERO 
1994 D.DENNY 
1994 B.ARMSTRONG 
1994 SVlERlMA 

PAGE 7 OF 12 

!xG 

m 
m 
m 
m 
m 
m 
m 

, 2 0 0  
m 
200 
m 
m 
200 
200 
200 
200 
200 
200 
200 
200 
200 
200 
m 
200 
200 
m 
200 
200 
200 
200 
200 
m 
200 
m 
200 
m 
200 
200 

1994 EPREPORT 
1994 W.REWRT 
1994 FORREST LUDSEN 
1994 KARENSHOFER 
1994 L l R M N  
1994 IDAROBERTS 
1993 BRlANARMSTRONG 
1994 BRMARMSTRONG 
1994 J. RAGSDW 
1994 LROBERTS 
1994 WlLLlAMDENNY 
1994 FORREST LUDSEN 
1994 B.mKrRDNG 
1994 BRlANARMSTRONG 
1994 I.ROBERTS 
1994 RTERRERO 
1994 B.ARMSTRONG 

200 
TRIIVEL-FOOD 

195 
160 
195 
195 
1 95 
1 95 
195 
195 
195 
195 
1 95 
195 
195 
195 
1 95 
195 
195 

AMPYNI 

20.27 
8.54 

108.40 
101.82 
317.09 
318.97 
38.18 
94.37 
230.12 
48.82 

1.351.18 
56.99 
71.40 
18.50 
95.70 
31.17 
31.90 
20.00 
40.23 

590.57 
209.86 
516.18 
60.59 
134.34 
54.00 
95.02 
106.43 
406.37 
14.31 
86.23 
23.23 
37.18 
9.14 
47.38 
33.18 
19.25 
9.71 
10.00 
185.69 

6,648.38 

17.00 
411.54 
98.62 
34250 
6M18 
165.75 
41.15 
805.57 
74.25 
176.97 
19213 
171.71 
467.25 
1M.SJ 
(415.26) 
117.70 
119.90 

DR4S-D DR305-H 255-A 
e b s E m E A G u  
307 
249 
247 
361 
361 
361 
362 
362 
362 
362 
351 
336 
336 
358 
339 
236 
267 
273 
31 9 
258 
287 
227 
280 
280 
302 
255 
3M) 
372 
294 
304 
224 
2x3 
31 5 
21 8 
323 
292 
290 
326 
348 

316 
329 
362 
362 
351 
336 
223 
319 
E 4  
227 
280 
280 
372 
21 8 
227 
292 
327 

E BJ. Detiino 



APPENDiX asr- A 

DOCKET NO, 930880 - WS 
SSU PROJECT 194RAOO2 
As of April, 7996 

RADISSON KITELTAUAHASSEE 6 1994 B.ARMsTRoNG 
RADlSSON KITELTAUAHASSEE 6 1994 D.HENRY 
RADISON KITELTAUAHASSEE 7 1994 SVlERlMA 
RADISSON HOTELTAUAHASSEE 7 1994 D.DENNY 

PAGE f OF 12 

195 353.10 326 
195 353.10 342 
195 353.10 348 
195 353.10 290 

~ V E L - H O T E L  wa 

CULUARONE 5 1994 CELLUARONE120&U163 _. 175 
OQNNA HENRY 6 1994 TRAVELEXPENSE 1 75 
KAREN L SHOFlER 7 1994 EXPREPORT 1 75 
MAWEFCARD 1 1995 MFElL 1 75 
RADISSON KITELTALLAHASSEE 6 1994 D.HENRY 1 75 
RADlSSON KITELTAUAHASSEE 6 1994 B.ARMSTRONG 175 
RADISSON HOTELTALIAHASSEE 7 1994 D.DENNY 175 
RADlSSON HOTELTALIAHASSEE 7 1994 RTEPRERO 1 75 

TRAVEL - TELEPHONE 

MIRACLE COPYB PRINTING CENTEF 4 1994 
MIRACLE COPY& PRlNnNG CENTEF 6 1994 
MIRACLE COPY& PRlNnNG CEEmF 6 1994 
O'DONNEU CORPORATION 7 1994 
ROSSEHLERT PHOTO LABS OF FLol 6 1994 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPHICS INC. 4 1994 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPHICS INC. 5 1994 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPHICS INC. 5 1994 

TR4VEL - TOTAL 

COLOR COPIES 
COLOR COPIES 
11x17 COLOR COPIES 

135 
135 
135 

TEST PRINTS a W ~ O R  PRINTS 135 
PRlNnNG SERVKES 135 
STANDARD NEG, FILM 135 
B'J PRINT UP, REDUCE. FILM MAT 135 

135 DRY MOUNF. BUBBLE JET, LASER C 
III\PSTOTAL ' 

413.62 401 
14.51 310 
1.00 307 
3.49 339 
3.66 342 
1.00 326 
6.95 290 
2w m 

446.23 

17,414.26 

79.64 
2 2 6  
243.38 

1.956.76 
2,081.84 
641.30 
338.14 
206.17 

5,569.49 

KELLY SERVICES INC. 4 1994 TEMP 245 876.00 

KELLY SERVICES INC. 5 1994 TEMPHELP 245 416.10 

ROMAC PROF. TEMPOMIESORW 4 1994 C. MANERA 245 307.20 

KELLY SERVICES INC. 4 1994 TEMPEMPLOYMENT 245 438.00 

KELLY SERVICES INC. 5 1994 KELLY TEMP #D.M.ADAMIK 245 219o.w 

ROMAC PROF. TEMPORARIESOW 4 1994 C. MANERA 245 107-40 
RWACPROF.TEMPORARlESORW 5 1994 LSWm 245 87.00 

TEHPORI\RYSERMCES TOTAL 4,416.70 

EPPERS REPORTING SERVICE. INC. 5 1994 TRANSCRIPT OF HEARINGS 250 286.50 

JOY HAYESCOURT REPORTING 4 1994 AECORDDEPOSITDN 250 1.129.25 

W. PAUL RAYBORN & ASSOCIATES 3 1994 DEPOSmON . F. LUDSEN 1 52 86.00 

JANE FAUROT 4 1994 DEPOSTDNS 250 196.00 

JOY HAYESCOURTREPORTING 5 1994 DEPOSITION OF DA ROBERTS 250 380.00 

COURTREPORTING TOTAL 2077.75 

HOLIDAY INN STUART - DOWNTOWN 8 1994 BANQUITNEETING XKI 314.78 
HOLIDAY INN STUART. DOWNTOWN 8 IS94 BANQUITNEETING 250 2W.00 
BAIE'S PRWING INC. 4 I994 EEMLOPES 135 155.W 
MERCURY PRINERS 5 1994 INVITATION POSTCARDS 135 w4.18 

OPEN HOUSE TOTAL 1,573.99 

ANFA G R E E N E P m  CAY( CUSTO 3 1994 P€lTf CASH 
ANITA GREENEPETW CASH CUSTO 4 1994 PETW CASH 

i40 
250 

23.46 
65.37 

408 
410 
413 
41 6 
418 
421 
423 
426 

429 
432 
434 
393 
448 
450 
452 

454 
456 
459 
461 
463 

467 
467 
469 
472 

475 
386 
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SSU PROJECT I94RA002 
Ib of April, 1996 

ASAP. QUICK-PRINT OF APOPKA 
ATLANTIC ENVELOPE CO. 
WE'S PRlNnNG IN€. 
DONNA HENRY 
DONNA HENRY 
FORMS a SUPPLIES UNIMEWNC 
FORMS a SUPPLIES UNNED,INC 
FORMS a s u ~ P L i ~ s  UNIMED.INC 
IDA M. ROBERTS 
IDA M. ROBERTS 
MARIAN MAGADOINWEIN CASH 
MASTERCARD 

6 
2 
5 
4 
4 
1 
2 
7 

1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 

COLOR COPIES 
110 ENVELOPES 
UNCLASSIFIED COS7 
EXP REPORT 
EXP REPORT 
LABELS 
3 ACROSS LABELS 
LABELS 
EXP. REPOR7 
EXP REPORT 
P E I N  CASH 
8. ARMSTRONG 

135 88.13 477 
135 2133.57 u10 
135 159.00 782 
140 3.59 382 
140 265 3 4  
140 210.23 484 
140 251.94 4aa 
140 210.71 4!% 
250 228 377 
140 9.61 389 
140 3250 497 
169 40.66 372 

MIRACLE COPY a PRINTING CENTEF 6 1994 MAPS 135 46.38 499 
OFFICE SUPPLIES TOTAL 3,278.08 

FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 

5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 

1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1994 
1W 

1994 
J 994 

INV#514&88102 
INV 15190.15774 
INV Y5198-43658 
INV 15143-702w 
INV #5-14888102 
INV X5174-47082 
INVA516399774 
INV5519015774 
INV M I 8 5 1  1987 
INV (5208-82613 
INV (1520352458 
INV #5198-43658 
INV 1521 384028 
INVX5174-47082 

FEDERAL EXPRESS TOTAL 

185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 

14.25 
10.10 
10.10 

180.90 
87.50 
41.80 
6204 
10.10 
€4.40 
208.64 
210.70 
80.80 
10.10 
10.10 

1.005.53 

502 
5w 
504 
5M 
502 
502 
502 
502 
503 
503 
503 
503 
503 
503 

250 54.00 529 
m 75.00 531 

ANITA GREENWEIN CASH CUSTO 12 1993 P E I N  CASH 
MARTIN COUNT PROPERM APPRA 11 1993 FEE FOR AVERAGE PROP VALUES 

MISCELLANEOUS TOTAL 129.00 

~SUBTDTAL . OTHER FILING COSTS 196p9.40 J 

I TOTAL COMPANY S 459,063.23 I 



d B O R  CWRGES 
, B ~ l ~ ~  ORDER 1741-9071-0130 0200, 0300 
~ I L  1594 

PAGE I o  OF /a 

3TAL FOR SUB A C C W N T  0130 = 87.75 2.0 

:7419071 18620721 0130 MILLER,DAVID L 3052 8.84 0.2 LABOR-RECORD 

174 19071 
1741 9071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 

18629356 
18629356 
18629356 
18629356 
18629356 
18629356 

0130 
0130 
0130 
0130 
0130 
0130 

SUART.DOROTHY L 
SMART,DOROTHY L 
SIURT,DOROTHY L 
MCINTOSH.PATTI L ' 

MCINTOSH,PATTI L 
MCINTOSH,PATTI L 

3288 

3288 
3288 

3620 
3620 
3620 

44.30 2.1 LABOR-RECORD 
6.78 0.2 LABOR-RECORD 

44.39 2.1 LABOR-RECORD 
49.28 2.4 LABOR-RECORD 
32.49 1.5 LABOR-RECORD 
26.87 1.3 LABOR-RECORD 



PAGE: AB~NDIX J ~ s -  A 
- L A G C H A R G E S  

JOBBING ORDER 1741-9071-0130 0200, 0300 
KAY 15% 

PAGE / /  OF 12 

TOTAL FOR MOR 18620507 = 1298.31 12.0 

17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
174 19071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
1741 9071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
17419071 
174 19071 
17419071 

1862 1009 
1862 1009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621 DO9 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 
18621009 

0130 UIEVEG,JANET C 
0130 SINGPIEL.UAYNE F 

0130 GOULD,GE~ALD w 
0130 OEARMON0,JAnES E 
0130 STRUKEL.ANTO1NETTE L 
0130 KOTLAREK.WAYNE P 
0130 BRGN.JAi!ES L- 

0130 SCHU~RZ,SUSAN L 
0130 GREENWELL,XAREN P 

22.46 0.9 LABOR-RECORD 
68.72 1.9 LABOR-RECORD 
82.09 2.1 LABOR-RECORD 
28.72 0.9 LABOR-RECORD 
61.23 1.9 LABOR-RECORD 
29.66 0.9 LABOR-RECORD 
71.57 1.9 LABOR-RECORD 
66.78 1.8 LABOR-RECORD 
26.99 0.9 LABOR-RECORD 
89.31 2.4 LABOR-RECORD 
33.18 0.9 LABOR-RECORD 
43.86 1.5 LABOR-RECORD 
19.01 0.8 LABOR-RECORD 
58.98 1.9 LABOR-RECORD 
25.29 0.9 LABOR-RECORD 
60.97 1.9 LABOR-RECORD 
18.75 0.7 LABOR-RECORD 
25.34 0.9 LABOR-RECORD 
58.95 1.9 LABOR-RECORD 
19.77 0.9 LABOR-RECORD 
29.26 1.3 LABOR-RECORD 
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CARTZKE,DAVVID G 7.975 107.00 0.0 1.C. THRESHOLD 2975 
GARTZKE,DAVID G 2975 221.70 0.0 1.C. THRESHOLD 297S 
ROSBACKA,TI NA J 5234 12.19 1.0 LABOR-RECORD 

MILLER,DAVID L 3052 252.51 5.0 LABOR-RECORD 17419071 18620721 0130 
17419071 18620771 0130 MILLER,OAVID L 3052 101.91 2.0 LABOR-RECORD 
17419071 18620721 0130 ROBERTS,JIUIES A 3061 11.72 0.0 1.C. THRESHOLD 3061 

. . .  
2721 7.59 0.4 LABOR-RECORD 17419071 18629356 0130 UEST,GLORIA R 

SPART,OOROTHY L 3288 8.07 0.2 LABOR-RECORD 17419071 18629356 0130 
17619071 18629356 0130 SMART,DOROTHY L 3288 55.83 2.6 LABOR-RECORD 

3620 60.02 2.8 LABOR-RECORD 17419071 18629356 0130 IICIWTOSH,PATTI L 
17419071 18629356 0130 MCINTOSH,PATTI L 3620 21.78 0.9 LABOR-RECORO 
17419071 18629356 0130 DCUGLAS,UlTHY D 4865 32.71 1.9 LABOR-RECORD 

DOUGLAS,KATHY D 4865 36.18 . 2.1 LABOR-RECORD 17419071 18629356 0130 
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Page 1 ANALYSIS OF REVISED RATE CASE EXPENSE 

h 
No. 

1 
2 
3 
4 
5 
0 
7 
8 
9 

10 
11 
12 
13 
14 
15 
I8 
17 
18 
19 
20 

- 

APPENDIX, A 7~ A 

PAGE ’ - 

ACTUAL charges thmugh April, 1996 
DOCKET NO. 950495-WS 

OF 3gc. 

Estimate Through I1PM m ComniPriDn tleafhg 

AmrtizaSon Periad 4 Years: Explanation if dllerent fmrn Section 367.0816, Florida Slatuler 

AmorSzabn of Rale Case Expense: 

Prior Unamodzed Rate Case Expense 
Charlone 
Man0 Island 
GlGA 
Lehigh 

Current Rate Cape Expense 
Consolidated Rate Cape 

(AJ (BJ ICJ 
TOW RHissd b t i ~ t s  cd hmal  Chaga 

FPSC Rsd Cbgm s d W  

WA $2,653 $2,653 $2,653 
DaW No. 9Mg65.WS 5106,820 $106,820 5106,820 

D d W N c  911188WS 567,100 567,100 $67,100 
5054,174 51,029,174 $654.174 

$995.152 $1,655,174 $1,301,277 

Docksf No 920194WS 5677,601 $852,601 $677,601 

Unilorm Rate Investgalion (See page 2 tor detail) $432,089 5535,547 $459.064 
$1,427,241 52,190,721 51,760,341 

Total Prqected Rate Case Expnse sz,zai,4 15 u.zi9.a95 12,614,515 

Annual Amortization $570,354 $804,974 
L 

5-24/96 



L.* 
a - 

1 
2 
3 
4 
3 
4 
7 
8 
0 

10 
11 
12 
13 
14 
15 
18 
11 
18 
19 
20 
21 
0 

21 
25 
a 

n 

n 
a 
2p 

24 
31 
31 
a 
SI 
z 
a 
37 
38 
a 
1(1 
.I 
U 
U 
U 
4! 
41 
41 
a 
40 
sa 
31 
u 
53 
34 
56 
sd 
51 
38 
5s 
to 
81 
K 
63 
u 
f5 
ed 
87 

ea 
IO 
11 
72 

14 
13 

fa 

n 

~ 

tss 

$05 

t250 

rJ00 

$190 

SlW 

$125 

s3MI 

5150 

$215 

$110 

s2w 

5135 

NIA 

MA 

WA 

WA 

n0.m 

49,750 

21 .m 

x),m 

3o.m 

3o.m 

3o.m 

lo.m 

12,wo 

s81.495 

72.321 

4O.m 

0,m 
16.W'  

3o.m 
0 

2.m 
2 8 . m  

15,580 

13,090 

n,m 
9,lW 

12,m 

3,517 

6,m 

rn 

455 

42-3 

142 

Sut4d.l. Olhir A l n ~  c0.f~ 
TOTAL RLED k RNDED RATE CASE EXPENSE 

171,6w 
1w.m 
58.583 
455260 
41 ,m 
28,631 
26.m 
13.W 
10.m 
1o.m 
9.wO 

276,076 
145.m 
R5.m 
71.W 
mo.m 
14.189 
2B.m 

1.434 
10,m 
25.m 
494 

4 . m  9 . m  

2.078 2.078 993 T d m m  
2250 4.503 4 . m  Fh2 Foe. S e w  A w a M q  

I ,sw 1 .m 608 Dun6s-m 
9521,902 $911241 1155.034 
SSQ5.152 $1,655,174 $1.301277 

MU96 



APPENDlX 2.77- 4 
950495 - 

SSU PROJECT 4 %RAlW 
As ofAprH, 1986 

mQ!% 

HARTMAN h ASSOCIATES .NC 
HARTMAN h ASSOCIATES IhC 
HARTMAN h ASSOC,ATES INC 
HARTMAh h ASSOCIATES IhC 
HARTMAN h ASSOCIATES NC 
HARTMAh h ASSOCIATES INC 
HARTMAN h ASSOC.ATES INC 
HARTMAN h ASSOCIATES INC 
HARTMAN h ASSOCIATES INC 
hARTMAh h ASSOCIATES !NC 
HARTMAN h ASSOCIATES IhC 
hARTMAN h ASSOCIATES NC 
HARTMAh h ASSOCIATES INC 
AMTMAN h ASSOC ATES IhC 
HARTMAN h ASSOCIATES NC 
HARlMAh h ASSOCIATES IhC 
HARTMAN h ASSOCIATES IhC 

JOkh WHlTCOMB 
J W N  WdiTCOMB 
J W N  WnlTCOMB 
J W N  WnlTCOMB 
J O ~ N  WhlTCOMB 
JOHN WH TCOMB 
JOAN WHITCOMB 
JOHh WnlTCOMB 

GLASTE-LA ASSOC.ATES IhC 
GJASTLLA ASSOCIATES IhC 
GJASTELLA ASSOCIATES hC 
GUASTEUA ASSOCIATES NC 
GUASTELLA ASSOCIATES k C  
GUASTELJ ASSOCIATES NC 
GJASTEIA ASSOCIATES NC 
GJASTELU ASSOCIATES (NC 
GUASTELLA ASSOCIATES IhC 

MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 
MHNESOTA POWER 
MINNESOTA POWER 
MINNESOTA POWER 
MINNESOTA POWER 
MINNESOTA POWER 
MINNESOTA POWER 
MINNESOTA POWER 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 

6 
6 
7 
7 
8 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
1 1  
1 1  12 

12 
12 
2 
2 

3 
5 
6 
7 
8 
12 
1 
4 

6 
7 
8 
9 
10 
1 1  
3 
4 
4 

5 
6 
8 
9 
10 
11 
12 
12 3 

12 
3 
4 
4 
6 
3 
9 
8 
10 
5 
8 
3 
9 

m 

1995 
1895 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1895 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1595 
19% 
1 9 %  

1995 
1995 
1595 
1595 
1995 
1995 
1996 
1996 

1 595 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1595 
1995 
19% 
1996 
1996 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
lasB 
1994 
1W 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
19 %  
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
19% 
1995 

USEDAUSEFUL 150 
ECONOMY OFSCALE EVALUATION 150 
USED h USEFUL 150 
ECONOMY OF SCALE EVALUATION 1% 
USED A USEFUL 150 
ECONOMY OF SCALE EVALUATION 150 
ECONOMY OF SCALE EVALUATION 150 
USED 6 USEFUL 150 ..-. ~ ~ ~~ ~. 
USED h USEFUL 150 
ECONOMY OF SCALE EVALUATION 150 
ECONOMY OF SCALE EVALUATION 150 
USED h USEFUL 150 
ECONOMY OF SCALE EVALUATION 150 
USED h USEFUL 150 
USEDhUSEFUL 150 
USEDhUSEFUL 150 
USEDhUSEFUL 150 

TOTAL. HARTMAN A ASSOC. 

SOFWARE CONSULTING 150 
CONSULTANT FOR '95 RATE ISSUES 150 
CONSULTANT I50 
CONSULTANT 150 
EXPERT WITNESS 
TESTING 
#e95357 

PAGE 3 OF 3 E c  

2,121.68 
3,443.50 
5.206.00 
9,668.50 
2,W.04 
6,563.52 
8.740.50 
116.50 
24050 

4.885.50 
6.698.10 
1.893.50 
4,702.38 
2,lM.M 
1.768.50 
w.50 

3,576.53 
65,067.63 

2,219.11 
22,140.42 
10,761.00 
7.m.w 

150 2;470.w 
150 5,279.63 
150 l7.m.001 

CONSULTANT 150 i0;W.w' 
TOTAL- WHITCOMB 53.510.16 

RAW WATER RATE STUDY 150 5,52400 
RAW WTR RATE STUDY 150 190 00 
RAW W T R  RATE STUDY - 
WOR< ON RATE F LlhG 
EFFLvEM RATE STUDY 
EFFLUENT RATE STUDY 

150 no 00 
150 1,48339 
150 781 50 
150 1,14950 

TESTIMONY '95 RATE CASE 150 2,191 00 
RAW WATER STUDY 150 1,23450 
CONSULTANT 150 3,51205 

TOTAL. GUASTELLA 18.635.05 

W G N O N .  BRUCE 
GbhGNON BRUCE 
W G N O N .  BRJCE 
W G N O N .  BRUCE 
W G N O N .  BRUCE 
W G N O N .  BRUCE 
GANGNON. BRUCE 
W O N O N ,  BRUCE 
RATE CASE SCHEWLES ~~ ~~ 

RAG CASE SCHEWLES 
RATE CASE ASS STANCE 
RATE CASE ASSISTANCE 
RATE CASE ASSISTANCE 
RATE CASE SUPPORT 
RATE CASE TESTIMONY REVIEW 
ALHOLM, LWISE 
ATKINSON, JEIWNElTE 
CARTER. RANDALL 
DICK, JOHN 
DICK, JOHN 
DICK, JOHN 
JAGO, JAMIE 

1.m.95 
262.99 

2,325.37 
2,671.66 
841.44 

1,686.62 
1,502.59 
2.39545 

150 626.54 
150 112.69 
150 2.926.37 
150 893.12 
150 351.77 
150 2.348.41 
150 265.93 

213.37 
305.53 
86.50 
477.75 
241.26 
283M 
216.62 

1,770 
1372 
1.774 
1,779 
1.785 
1,791 
1 a97 
1,801 
1,806 
1.811 
1,817 
1,823 
1,828 
1.834 
1,840 

1 
6 

1,845 
1.853 
1,855 
1,857 
1,863 
1,866 
1.869 

67 

1,870 
1,872 
1,874 
1,877 
1.880 
1,883 

180 
72 
75 

82 
81 
80 
79 
78 

76 
e4 

n 

1,886 
1.889 
1892 
1.897 
1,903 
1,906 

183 
79 
80 
78 
82 
80 
e4 
r9 

8J. WpW 
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APPENDIX =AD--A 

MINNESOTA POWER-MOR 18820507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER - MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER- MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18820507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MNNESQTA POWER. MOR 186x)507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 
MINNESOTA POWER. MOR 18620507 

DR. ROGER A. MORIN 
DR. ROGER A. MORlN 

HUGH A, GOWER 
HUGH A. GOWER 
HUGH A, GOWER 

11 
8 
9 
5 
8 
8 
8 
5 
10 
11 
3 
5 

1995 
1 935 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1935 
1% 
1995 
1% 
1995 
1995. 
1995 

JAGO. JAMIE 
JOHNSON, TERRY 
JWNSON,TERRY 
JOHNSTON, LUCILLE 
OLSON. NAN 
ROBERTS. JAMES 
SATHER. JON 
SCHOBER, MARK 
SCHWER. MARK 
SCHOBER, MARK 
W M E T Z ,  WUGLAS 
WELNETZ DOUGLAS 

299.85 
316.83 
195.29 
145.05 
186.84 
261 2 6  
439.06 

1,014.79 
135.M 
6 7 . 4  

1.528.87 
58.48 

TOTAL. MP nM7.a 

6 1995 PROFESSIONAL FEES A EXPENSES 150 11,542.00 1,913 
3 1996 95RATEOFRETURN 150 10.175.00 

TOTAL - MORIN 21,717.w 

7 1995 PROFSRVCS-FPSC 150 10,790.03 1,915 
12 1995 PROFSRVS7/ i - i lB~5 150 6.965.M 1,917 
2 1996 PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 150 3.545.35 12 

TOTAL - GOWER 2 1 , W M  

n 
80 
79 
82 
80 
81 
80 
a2 
78 
n 
83 
a2 

185 

JONES EDMUNDS h ASSOCIATES INC 9 1935 PSC PROFILETESTIMONY 1% 1,45663 1,920 
JONES EDMUNDS A ASSOCIATES INC 3 1996 PSC PRETRIAL TESTIMONY 1% 3.95409 190 
JONES EDMUNDS A ASSOCIATES INC 3 1996 PSC PRETRIALTESTIMONY 150 132 28 192 
JONES EDMUNDSAASSOCIATES INC 3 1996 PSC PRETRIALTESTIMONY 150 2,36229 194 
JONES EDMUNDS h ASSOCIATES INC 3 1996 PSC PRETRIALTESTIMONY 150 m99 1% 
JONES EDMUNDS h ASSOCIATES INC 4 1996 PROF SERVICES 150 1.04719 85 

TOTAL - EDMUNDS 9,557.67 

GRAY, HARRIS, h ROBINSON 

SOURCE, INC. 
SOURCE. INC. 
SOURCE, INC. 
SOURCE. INC. 
SOURCE. HC.  
SOURCE. INC. 

HEWll? ASSOCIATES LLC 

RUTLEDGE. ECENA JNDERW 
RUTLEDGE. ECENih JNDERW 
RUTLEDGE. ECENlh UkDERW 
RJTLEDGE. ECEhIA. UNDERW 
RJTLEDGE. ECEhlA, UNDERW 
RUTLEDGE, ECEhIA. UNDERW 
RUTLEDGE, ECENIA. UNDERW 
RUTLEDGE ECEhlA. UNDERW 
RUTLEDGE ECENIA. UNDERW 
RUTLEDGE. ECENIA. UNDERW. 
RUTLEDGE. ECENIA, UNDERW. 

5 1996 LEGALCOUNSEL 152 33.80 
TOTAL- GRAY, HARRIS, ROBINSON 33.80 

150 250.00 1,925 
150 1.634.09 1.927 

6 1995 DRAFITESTIMONY REVIEW 
12 1995 USEDAUSEFUL .~ 
12 1995 USED h USEFULTESTIMONY 150 453 03 1,931 
2 1996 TESTIMONY 150 2,131.03 
4 1996 USED AUSEFULTESTIMONY 150 W.% 
4 1996 USED A USEFUL TESTIMONY 150 W . 2 5  

TOTAL- ELLIOTT 5,976.90 

4 1996 3196 SERVICES. RATE CASE 1% 7,212.00 
TOTAL - HEWll? 7.Zl2.00 

3 1995 95RATECASE 
4 1995 95RATECASE 
5 1995 95RATECASE 
7 1995 SSRATECASE 
8 1995 97RATECASE 
10 1995 95RATECASE 
10 1995 95RATECASE 
11 1995 95RATECASE 
11 1995 IHRATECASE 
12 1995 IHRATECASE 
1 1996 IHRATECASE 

152 80.00 1,941 
152 497.50 1,943 
152 8M.W 1,946 
152 1,233.80 1,948 
152 9,149.96 1,951 
152 5.476.55 1.954 
152 4,084.90 1,962 

1.968 152 14,58526 
152 17,611.98 1,979 
152 19,673.79 1,991 
152 11.045.27 2,063 

13 

91 

93 
97 

101 

2 



~ )s--14APPENDIX
RA TE kASE EXe.E.tJ.~: I2OCKEINO, "5049~. WS 
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RUTLEDGE, ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, 3 1996 95 RATE CASE 152 15,335.16 199 
RUTLEDGE, ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, 3 1996 96 RATE CASE 152 18,356.99 211 
RUTLEDGE, ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, 5 1996 97 RATE CASE 152 36,674.00 105 
RUTLEDGE, ECENIA, UNDERWOOD, 5 1996 98 RATE CASE 152 15,335.16 116 

170,006.32 

MESSER, CAPARELLO, MASDSEN, 9 1995 GENERAL 152 262.50 2,012 
MESSER, CAPARELLO, MASDSEN, 2 1996 GENERAL 152 175.00 16 
MESSER, CAPARELLO, MASDSEN, 3 1996 95 RATE CASE 152 1,137.50 221 
MESSER, CAPARELLO, MASDSEN, 5 1996 98 RATE CASE 152 1,9TI.50 123 

3,552,50 

RADLEY ,HINKLE,THOMAS&MCARTHUR 11 1995 SSU V FPSC 152 20,636.72 2,014 
RADLEY,HINKLE,THOMAS&MCARTHUR 12 1995 SSU V FPSC 152 2,369.24 2,021 
RADLEY, HINKLE, THOMAS&MCARTHUR 2 1996 SSU V FPSC 152 224.50 20 

23,230,46 

GODWINS BOOKE & DICKENSON 1 1996 OPEB CONSULTING SRV 150 3,783.00 2,028 
GODWINS BOOKE & DICKENSON 4 1996 RATE CASE 150 6,480.00 125 

10,263,00 

KIMLEY HORNE & ASSOCIATES 3 1996 PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 150 	 5,153.06 199 
5,153,06 

LEWIS LONGMAN &WALKER, P.A. 3 1996 PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 152 1,026.99 199 
LEWIS LONGMAN &WALKER, P.A. 5 1996 PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 152 18.51 128 
LEWIS LONGMAN &WALKER, P.A. 5 1996 PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 152 371.22 129 
LEWIS LONGMAN & WALKER, P.A. 5 1996 PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 152 3,085.20 131 
LEWIS LONGMAN &WALKER, P.A. 5 1996 PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 152 1,026.99 133 

5,528,91 

TOTAL· COUNSELl WITNESSES 446,243,05 I 

FEDERAL EXPRESS CORPORATION 6 1995 PACKAGE DELIVERY 185 26.00 2,030 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 6 1995 UNCLASSIFIED COST 185 10,000.00 2,032 
FEDERAL EXPRESS CORPORATION 7 1995 PACKAGE DELIVERY 185 28.75 2,034 
FEDERAL EXPRESS CORPORATION 7 1995 PACKAGE DELIVERY 185 10.40 2,044 
FEDERAL EXPRESS CORPORATION 7 1995 PACKAGE DELIVERY 185 3n.3O 2,047 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 7 1995 POSTAGE METER REFILLS 185 3,080.00 2,055 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 7 1995 29 PKGS 185 139.62 2,057 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 7 1995 7PKGS 185 14.13 2,060 
CENTRAL FLORIDA MAIL SERVICE 7 1995 MAILING SVCS 250 2,707.50 2,062 
U.S.A.P. ACQUISTION CORP 	 8 1995 8101-8104195 185 355.29 2,069 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 	 8 1995 21 PKGS 185 72.37 2,072 

9 1995 Federal Express Inv. #5·542-63 185 44.10 516 
9 1995 Journal Entry from G.t 2000 185 22,000.00 2,089 

POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 9 1995 POSTAGE MmR REFILLS 185 3,860.00 2,097 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 9 1995 SEABOARD CUST SERV HEARING LTR 185 684.00 2,098 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 9 1995 ORANGE/OSCEOLA CUST SEV HR LTR 185 2,130.00 2,098 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 9 1995 ZEPHYR SHORES CUST SER HR LTR 185 119.00 2,098 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 9 1995 PSTGE MrR REFILL-I995 RATE CAS 185 9,990.00 2,099 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 9 1995 POSTAGE MmR REFILL 185 9,890.00 2,100 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 9 1995 PSTGE MrR REFILL·I995 RATE CAS 185 5,000.00 2,104 
U.S.A.P. ACOUISTION CORP 	 9 1995 8121-8125195 185 201.43 2,105 
U.S.A.P. ACQUISTION CORP 	 9 1995 9111-9/15195 185 256.54 2,107 
U.S.A.P. ACQUISTION CORP 9 1995 9118-09122195 185 	 2,661.07 2,109 

3 	 B.J. Delpino 
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UhITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UhITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UkITED PARCE- SERVICE 
FEDERAL EXPRESS CORPORATION 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
U.S.AP. ACOUlSTlON CORP 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 

FEDERAL MPRESS CORPORATlON 
PAK FORUSHIPTOO 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNlTED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNlTED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
FEDERAL EXPRESS CORPORATION 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
U.S.AP. ACWISTION CORP 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
U.S.AP. ACQUISTION W R P  
U.S.AP. ACWISTION CORP 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE . _. . - . - . - 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
FEDERAL MPRESS w R P o R A n m  
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE .~ .-. ._ .- 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNlTED PARCEL SERVICE 
POSTMASTER OF APOPKA 

9 
9 
9 
9 
10 10 

10 10 

10 
10 
10 
10 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
12 12 

12 12 

12 12 

12 12 

12 12 

12 
12 
12 

12 

12 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
4 

YE 

1995 
1995 

1995 
1995 
1935 
1 995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 

1995 

1995 

1995 

DEbCRlPnON 

123 PKGS 
89 PKG 
109 PKGS 
11OPKGS 
PACKAGE DELIVERY 
POSTAGE MTR REFILL-95 RATE CAS 
mww5 
28 PKGS 
15PKGS 
28 PKGS 
l5PKGS 
25 PKGS 
U.S.A.P.Acquiolions Invoice U 

PACKAGE DELIVERY 
Prntmasler Of rpopka 

SHPG 
POSTAGE METER REFILLSLEE 
POSTAGE METER REFIIS-ORANGE 
POSTAGE METER REF L L S M A R L O l l  
POSTAGE METER REF LLSnlGHLAhD 
45 PUGS 
45 PUGS 
66 PKGS 
66 PKGS 
UNCLASSIFIED COS1 
19 PACKAGES 
188 PKGS 
14 PKGS 
1Bs PKGS . . . . . . -. 
PACKAGE DELIVERY 
POSTAGE-MARTIN CO MEETGHEAR 
P O S T A G M W G E  6 OSCEOLAMEAR 
POSTAGEBLENA V STA-HEAR.hG 
POSlAGENARTlh CTYChCE-L LTR 
POSTAGMWGEbOSCEOJrCANC LT 
POSTAGEBLENA VENTlrRA-CANC LT 
POSTAGE.1995 RATE CASE MA LOUT 
PGE MTR REFILGJST hE4RlNG LTR 
PGE MTR REFIL-CUST HEARING LTR 
12/11-12/1595 
22 PKGS 
48 PKGS 
22 PKGS 
95 PKGS 
SANFORD CUSTOMER HEARINGS LTR 
SUNNY HILLS. SEBRING. FI MYERS ~~ 

IMERIM RATE CUSTCMER L ~ E R S  
F l h A  RATE OPEN H W S E  (NVITES 
8 PKGS 
31 PKGS 
22 PKGS 
1/181/18/96 
l/e-l/lrn 

1i27-2xn/96 
PKG DELIVERY 
PKG DELIVERY 
PKG DELIVERY 

i n m a  

- 
PKG DELIVERY 
PKG DELIVERY 
WlPPlNG SERVICE 
m-Ym 
PYRS . 
PKG DELIVERY 
PSTG MTR REIMBSMNT-NOT OF FINAL 

!xc 

185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
185 
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807.94 
1.072.33 
1.327.27 
1.151.73 

30.30 
10,558.00 
344.90 
103.50 
93.75 
385.94 
166.75 
405.75 
119.45 

8.7W.W 
10.10 
4.23 

2,340.W 
2,850.W 

950.W 
70.W 
18.00 

480.W 
213.65 
441.W 
158.38 
78.75 

945.36 
135.W 
328.50 
20.20 

229.W 
1,381 .W 
2.115.03 

227.W 
1.386.W 
2.210.00 

27,w0.W 
9,079.W 

11 ,641 .W 
446.87 
259.25 

289.W 
1,W5.75 
9,990.W 
3,477.w 

24,w0.W 
13,W.W 

4.W 
253.50 
146.25 
648.59 
275.71 
128.50 
453.25 
28.78 

355.50 
341.25 
383.W 
140.10 
292.50 
452.64 
203.75 
371.13 

31.405.W 

377.59 

DR305-B DR305-F 255-A 
E!i!EteAG€4edoEL 

2,111 
2,115 
2,119 
2,123 
2,127 
2.132 
2.134 
2.136 
2,140 
2.136 
2,140 
2,145 
2,150 
2.153 
2,155 
2,157 
2,158 
2,158 
2,158 
2,158 
2.159 
2,159 
2,167 
2,167 
2,163 
2,171 
2,175 
2,179 
2,175 
2,183 
2.184 
2,185 
2.184 
2,184 
2.184 
2,185 
2,185 
2.186 
2,186 
2.187 
2.189 
2,193 
2,197 
2201 
2206 
2206 
2206 
2213 
2214 
2,218 
2223 

23 
24 
26 
30 
34 
38 
34 
42 
224 
226 
230 
234 
238 

135 

0.J WDVD 4 
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DESCRlrmON 

U S  AUTMrlATED PROCESSING 4 1996 NOTICE OF FINAL HEARING 
4 1996 FIRST CLASS PRESORT 
4 1996 MAILPRESORTFEE 
4 1996 PKGDELIVER 

1 85 
185 
185 
185 

157.22 
221.13 

19.21 
257.25 

137 
138 
139 
141 
1 45 
141 
145 
146 
148 
151 

b S ArlTOMATED PROCESSlhG 
U S  AUTOMATED PROCESSING 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNrED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNlTED PARCEL SERVICE 
UNITED PARCEL SERVICE 

4 1996 PKGDELIVERY 
4 1996 PKGDELIVER 
4 1996 PKGDELIVERY 
4 1996 PACKAGEDELIVERY 185 
4 1996 PACKAGEDELIVERY 185 
4 1996 PACKAGEDELIVERY 185, 

TOTAL - WSTAGE 

185 
185 
185 

12S.M 
251.W 
1 n . w  
183.64 
331.57 
388.25 

253,587.m 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1695 

WVERIE.TERESA 
BOUVERIE,TERESA 
6OUMRIE.TERESA 
6WVERiE.TERESA 
BMJVERIE,TERES A 
BMJVERIE,TERESA 
BOUMRIE,TERESA 
BOUMRIE.TERESA 
BOUVERIE,TERESA 
BOUVERIE,TERESA 
WVERIE,TERESA 
BOUVERIE.TERESA 
BOUVERIE,TERES A 
BOUVERIE.TERESA 
BOUVERIE,TERESA 
BOUVERIE,TERESA 
WVERIE,TERESA 
BOUVERIE,TERESA 
Fringe Benefls - h e 8  for pi time help 
Fringe BeneMs -  he^ for p(. lime help 
hinge Bemils -hes fof pt  lime help 
Pawid Fringe BeneMs 
ACTON. STACY A 
ACTON. STACY A 
ACTON. STACY A 
ACTON, STACY A 
ACTON. STACY A 

1w 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
I00 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
105 
105 
105 
105 
100 
100 
100 
1w 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
100 
1 w  
1M) 
100 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 

608.00 322 
679.25 322 
745.75 323 
733.88 323 
57o.w 324 
21.38 324 

681.63 324 
731.50 325 
555.75 325 
726.75 325 

14.25 329 
551.W 329 
130.63 330 
78.38 331 

598.50 331 
78.38 332 

745.75 332 
743.38 333 
M9.05 334 
265.67 

(265.87) 
348.88 

10.24 

6 
6 
7 

8 
12 9 

Journal Entry from GL 2wO 
Journal Enlw lrom G L  2001 
Journal Enlry lrom GA 2002 
Journal Entry lrom GA 2001 

240 
154 
155 

46 
46 
46 
243 
243 
243 

158 
158 
158 
158 
159 
159 
159 

2 
2 

1,551.55 
313.95 
250.25 3 

3 
3 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
1 
1 
3 

61.43 
591.50 
197.93 
282.10 

6.83 

ACTOh; STACY A 
ACTOh,STACY A 
ACTON STACY A 
ACTON,STACY A 
ACTONSTACY A 
GAUISSTEVEN M 
S .WlJ .Char~ . -LabarOT 
WISHART,GLORIA J 
T. BOUMRIE 
TBWVERIE 
S. BEASLEY WIE W-5 

209.30 
75.20 

888.49 
93 10 

260 06 345 
347 68 348 
en 52 351 
85 88 354 

148 86 357 
98600 360 
481 29 363 
287 92 3% 
919 19 369 
17920 372 
179 20 375 
17920 378 
17520 381 
537 20 383 
547 28 986 
rnM 389 
822 12 392 

K L L V  SERVICES INC 
KELLY SERVICES NC 
OLSTEh OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 3 

3 
3 

A CRAWFORD W E  Y5B5 
C. CHILDS W E  3/5/95 
C. CHILDS W E  3/12/95 
M. DIXWIE 3/19/95 

~~ - .  . . -~ .. 
OLSTEN OF ORJNDO 
OLSTEN OF O R A D O  
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
ROMAC INTERNATIONAL INC 
ROMAC IWERNATIWAL INC 

3 
3 
3 
3 

S. BEASLEY 
M. DIX 
M GREEN WIE 2/19/95 
C. LAMB W/E 2/19/95 

ROMAC INTERNATIONM INC 
KEL-Y SERV CES IhC 
ROMAC NTERNATIONA INC 

C SPECCE WIE 2)19/95 
S ACTON W E  4/16/95 
A SHEETS4/3-49/95 
A SrlEETSMO-ME.95 
A SHEETS W E  U 1 6 M  
C URBAh W/E 4/16/95 

5 

ROMAC INTERNATIONAL INC 
ROMAC INTERNATIONM WC 
E.D.D. INC. 
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E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
KELLY SERVICES INC. 
KULY SERVICES NC 
K L L Y  SERVICES IhC 
KELLY SERVICES IhC 
R W A C  INTERNATIONL INC 
ROMAC .NTERNATC+A IhC 
ROMAC IKlERhATlONAL INC 
ROMAC INTERhATlONAL INC 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
KELLY SERVICES INC ~~ ~~ ~ ~ 

KELLY SERVICES NC 
K L L Y  SERVICES IhC 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
ROMAC IKlERNATlONAL INC 
ROMAC IKlERNATlONAL INC 
ROMAC INTERNATIONAL INC 
ROMAC INTERNATIONAL INC 
ROMAC INTERNATIONAL INC 
E D D  INC 
E D D  INC ~. . 
E D D  INC 
E D D  INC 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
KELLY SERVICES IhC 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
RWAC INTERNAT OhA. INC 

E.D.D IhC 
E.D D INC 

KULY SERVICES .hC 
KELLY SERVICES IM 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
TOP TALENl 
TOPTNENT 

E.D.D. INC 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
KELLY SERVICES INC. 
KELLY SERVICES INC. 

5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 

YE 

1995 
1 995 
1 995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 

1 995 

1995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1 995 
1 995 
1995 

1995 

1995 

1995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

DESCRlPTlON 

C. URBAN. W E  4-495 
1. CIANBRONEWIEU30195 
C.URBAN WIE4-23-95 
C. URBAN W E  4-32-95 
T G I A M B R ~ E  WIE 517195 
C URBAN W E  W85 
1. CAlMBRONE WIE 914195 
C URBAN WIE 521195 
C URBAN WIE 9141995 
S. ACTON 
S. ACTON 
S. ACTON 
S ACTON 
ASHLEY SHEETS 4/17/95-4/23/95 ~~ ~~ 

A SHEETS WIE 413085 

ASHEETSWE5I14155 
A S~EETS WE 517195 

T CAIMBROhE-WE 5-21-95 
T CAlMBROhE WE 611085 

A CLARK WE 61485 
C URBAh WE 528195 
A CLARK WIE 81 1-95 

T CAlMBROhE W E  64-95 
A CLARK WIE 6-1895 

S ACTON 
S ACTON 
S ACTON 
SACTONW,E5111195 
S ACTOh 
ASHEETSWESR1195 
A SHEETS W E  5)2&95 
ASIEETS. W E  614195 
A SnEElS W E  611 1195 
A SHEETS W E  611 W5 
C URBAN WIE 82595 
C JRBAh WIE 1.Q 6 7)(1 
C URBAN WIE 7-16-95 
C LRBAN WIE 7-22-95 
S ACTON 

c U R B ~  WE 614195 

CURB& WJE 811-95 

c JWN WIE 6-1895 

S. ACTON 
S ACTON 
S. ACTON, D BLAGA, D. FIFE 
A SHEETS WE 6125195 
SYS iiivn i42aRcLs FWPROJ t 
C URBAN WIE 7/30195 
C URBAN W E  -95 

c URBAN W E  813-95 
C URBAN W/E W585 
S ACTON,D BLAGA 
S ACTON 
S MCDONNELL 
S ACTON 
K MARSHALL W E  8hW5 
R. HODGEMERE, K MARSHELL 
E.D.D.. Inc. Invoice Xi4231 h 
Kelly SmicBo, Inc Invoices 
C URBAN WIE 9/385 
C URBAL WE 9/1085 
C URBAN WIE 9/17/95 
S ACTON 
S ACTON, D CARTIER 

6 

c URBAN WE 820-05 
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245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 

AMQUta 

653.13 
813.15 
m.98 
1,104.46 
943.46 

1,178.76 
1,209.36 
1.267.92 
1,205.46 

43a.w 
470.86 
u 8 . W  
u8.w 
m.69 
693.36 
486.69 
577.50 
W . W  
865.26 

1.416.52 
612.99 

1,342.22 
1.522.75 
1.505.68 
m.40 

1.303.82 
1,357.08 
w.30 
495.51 
442.11 
540.69 
483.18 
577.50 
627.88 
463.34 
572.46 

713.16 
1,386.72 

544.78 
774.82 
626.95 
295.65 
628.28 
496.91 
515.25 
866.70 
792.40 
762.9 
926.14 
792.40 
736.40 
807.M) 
261.05 
606.41 
454.25 
218.50 
w.43 
510.04 
792.40 
533.92 
732.40 

1,096.44 
654.27 

577.50 

772.59 

394 
396 
398 
403 
402 
404 
406 
40a 
410 
412 
41 5 
417 
420 
423 
425 
427 
429 
431 
u3 
435 
437 
439 
441 
443 
445 
447 
449 
451 
453 
455 
457 
459 
461 
463 
465 
467 
469 
471 
473 
475 
477 
479 
482 
484 
486 
480 
490 
494 
496 
498 
m 
502 
504 
5% 
508 
510 
512 
514 
516 
516 
527 
531 
535 
$3 
541 
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KELLY SERVICES INC. 
KELLY SERVICES INC. 
KULY SERVICES NC 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
WSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
WSTEN OF ORLANDO 
TOP TALENT 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC 
E.D.D. INC. 
E.D.D. INC. 
E D  D INC. _. ~ 

KEL-Y SERVICES NC 
KELLY SERVICES NC 
KELLY SERVICES INC. 
KELLY SERVICES INC. 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
MSTENOFORUNDO 
M E  TEWS COMPANY 

ED D INC 
E D D  INC 
E D D  INC 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
KELLY SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
MSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OFORLANDO 
OLSTENOFORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
OLSTENOFORLANDO 
OLSTEN OF ORLANDO 
THE TEWS COMPANY 
THETEWS COMPANY 
THE TEWS COMPANY 

KELLY SERVICES INC. 
KELLY SERVICES INC. 
KELLY SERVlCES INC. 
KELLY SERVICES INC. 
OLSTEN OF ORLANW 
OLSTEN OF ORUNDO 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
THETEWS COMPANY 
THETEWS COMPANY 
THE TEWS COMPANY 
TOP TALENT 
4DELE SOllS 
SUPERIOR WATER LIGHT& POWER 

9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
12 
12 12 

12 12 
12 

12 
12 
12 
12 
12 
12 
12 
12 12 

8 
12 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1895 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1944 

1 995 

1995 

DESCRlPTlON 

S ACTON 
S ACTON 
S ACTON-SI1 7195 
hCOOKWEBR0 
N UX)K WIE 8/27/95 
N COOK W E  9,3195 
h C W 6  WE9I10 
K MARSHALL- W E  8RM5 

C.URWWIE10-1-95 
CURBAN W/E 10122195 
C URBAN WIE 10115B5 
C URBAN WE 10i8B5 
S ACTON 
S ACTON 
S ACTON 
S ACTOh 
JTrC6ER WIE 9124195 
D RIGGINS WIE 9R4R5 
dBR0TSCn.S CHARLESWE 10111 
Mrlen SlaMng Sew Ihv a366 
CURB& W#E 10129195 
C URBAh WE 1115195 
CURBAN WE 11112195 
S ACTOh 
S ACTON 

c URW WIE e 2 m  

S ACTON 
S ACTON 
s WILLIAMS 
C ALLEN WIE 10R2n5 
N COOK WIE 10122195 ~ ~~ 

I BAILEY WIE 10RW5 
S CRAWFORD W E  10129145 
N COOK W/E 1W9195 
C ALLEN WIE l l D M 5  
M BEASLEY W E  1 lDY95 
S WILLIAMS WIE 10)29195 
CALLENWIElORQ 

N COOK WIE 11/05 
N COOK WIE 11/12 
P FREIMANN WIUlOR9 
L HICKS W E  lob29 
C MCNElL WIE 11/12 
BRMN E. ISMCSWElOR9195 
J BROTSW WE 10122195 
~ E ~ A R D  WE iim 
Wen SW..#24915.23882,247 
E.D.D. #lM14.071,122,215,263 
Joumd Entry lrom G L  2000 
S ACTON 
S ACTON 
S ACTON WIE 12&95 
S ACTON 
N M O K W I E  11119195 
NCOOKWIEllR6195 
N COOK W/E 12/03195 
N COOK WIE 12/10 
B ISA4CS WIE 12103.M 
BlSMCSW/E 12/lM)5 
J BROTSCH W/E lOR9 
J MCWNALD 6 N PIOVESAN 
SAS PRCGRAMMER SERVICE 
REVEREDSEPTaOCT 

7 

245 
245 
265 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 ~~ 

245 
245 
245 
245 ~. 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
245 
150 
150 
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380.51 
405.15 
503.72 
528.00 
528.00 
526.00 
422.40 
197.80 
792.40 
792.40 
693.35 
624.02 
435.82 
647.48 
369.56 
438.00 
u8.00 
323.80 
257.99 

71.40 
1,507.91 

792.40 
792.40 
762.69 
u8.w 
631.05 
614.62 
569.44 
250.w 
168.46 
431.20 
84.24 
84.24 

227.73 ~~ ~ 

226.40 
313.27 
84.24 

252.72 
376.45 
184.26 
215.60 
204.82 
168.48 
157.95 
236.93 

87.31 
153.00 
318.75 

1.683.52 
(8;850.15) 
(S,W.67) 
u.43 
262.80 
u8.00 
u8.00 
210.21 
129.36 
215.80 
207.51 

18.38 
13.79 
81.60 

485.20 
192.50 

12,619.42 

543 
546 
549 
552 
555 
559 
552 
565 
568 
572 
576 
576 
YK) 

582 
584 
x16 
4ea 
590 
592 
594 
596 
603 
M16 
607 
61 1 
613 
61 5 
617 
619 
621 
623 
625 
626 
6% 
632 
634 
636 
638 
MI 
643 
M5 
647 
M 9  
6% 
652 

654 
656 
658 
658 
660 
662 
6M 
666 
668 
670 
671 
672 
674 
676 
679 
680 
684 
687 
689 

22 



SUPERIOR WATER L lGW h POWER 
808 EVERED 
SUPERIOR WATER L l M  h POWER 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFflNG SERVICES H C  
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
MSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES MC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
MSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
TECH-AID 
TOP TALENT 
TOP TALENT 
TOP TALENT 
MSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
MSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
MSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
MSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
MSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFFING SERVICES INC 
OLSTEN STAFflNG SERVICES INC 
JADETECH INC 
PRICE WATERHOUSE 

WNNA HENRY 
TONY ISAACS 

BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
J h J METRO MOVING 
SHARON BALL 

BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
BRlAN P. ARMSTRONG 
DONNA HENRY 
JUDY L. S W U T  

BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
DONNA HENRY 
FORREST L. LUDSEN 
MATMEW J. E l L  
BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
DEIDRA RHOADSPETM CASH 

Tow ISMCS 

DEIDRA RHOADSPETM CASH 
WNNA HENRY 
MASTERCARDNISA 

BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
B R I M  P. ARMSTRONG 

2 
3 
9 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
5 
5 
5 
6 
11 

4 
7 
7 
8 
8 
8 
8 e 
9 
9 
9 
9 
10 
10 
10 
10 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
12 
12 

YB 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
19% 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1995 
1995 

1 995 
1 995 
1995 
1 995 
1 995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1% 
1995 
1995 
1995 

NOV h DEC 
UNCLASSIFIED COST 
JANMAR 
C ALLEN WIE l l A W 5  

N coM( W E  12/17/95 
N COOK-WE 12/24i35 

N C O O K W E l n M  
N COOK WIE 1114M 
N COOK WIE 1/28/96 
N COOK W E  l n l B 6  
NCOOKW/EZ/W 
S GRADY W/E 1/14196 
S GRADY W/E 1n1196 
N COOK WIE 2/11/96 
J CEVELIN WIE 1/13/96 
SLAMPKINSWE l M A 6  
S UMPKNS W E  1/5/96 
J MCDONALD W E  12/29/95 
N COOK W E  2/25/96 
N COOK WIE 2/18p36 
N COOK WIE3Bp36 
P GWGHER7-f W/E 3110196 
S RHODES W E  3110136 
L LEWIS WIE YlOlSS 
N COOK WIE 3110195 

N COOK W/E 3131196 
J SIMMONS WIE3110196 
N COOK 3/24r96 

N COOK WIE4/14/96 
N COOK 

CMCNEILWE i i119m 

N CWK WE i2nirg5 

PERU-WE 3 n m  

N COOK WIE 4nm 

150 11,285.65 
150 1.5w.W 
150 18.914.13 
245 935.95 
245 373.82 
245 200.78 
245 195.73 
245 172.49 
245 361.13 
245 412.34 
245 431.20 
245 m . 9 5  
245 412.34 
245 171.52 
245 171.52 
245 423.12 
245 21.w 
245 220.60 
245 73.60 
245 3u1.40 
245 417.73 
245 398.66 
245 425.81 
245 65.81 
245 150.05 
245 76.34 
245 431.20 
245 84.24 
245 420.42 
245 84.24 
245 388.08 
245 374.61 
245 404.25 
245 412.34 

N COOK 245 548.43 
N COOK 245 633.33 
PROGRAMMING SUPPORT-95RATECAS 150 2,1W.W 
PROF SERVICES 150 2.241.W 

TOTAL - TEMPORARY HELP 14W85.70 

EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 6/30/95 
RECMSS ADVANCEJ HARRIS 
EXPENSE REPORT 
MOVING EXPENSE-95 RATE FILING 
W E N S E  REPORT 
MPENSE REPORT ~~ ~ 

EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
W E N S E  REPORT 
KarlaTeasley 
EXPENSEREPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
W E N S E  REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
PETM CASH 
PETTY CASH 
EXPENSE REPORT 
C BLISS 
K. TeaslevMC 
MPENSE REPORT 
MPENSE REPORT 

160 4.26 
1 w  36.20 
160 17.95 
160 66.25 
160 916.90 
160 7.50 
160 94.49 
160 37.60 
160 34.10 
1 w  13.52 
160 9.60 
160 27.84 
160 95.60 
160 8.46 
160 u.00 
160 62.50 
1M) 26.10 
160 12.15 
160 4.75 
160 21.M 
160 87.81 
160 22.19 
160 1U.W 
1M) 63.W 

682 
694 
696 
700 
701 
702 
703 
704 
705 
706 

41 
48 
49 
50 
50 
53 
54 
57 
60 
63 
244 
245 
245 
248 
249 
250 
251 
252 

163 
184 
165 
166 
167 
168 
170 
171 

707 
709 

15 
7 
21 
23 
25 
29 
30 
31 
34 
36 
109 
39 
43 
45 
49 
51 

25 
25 

5s 
139 

66 
69 

31 
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DESCRlmlON 

DONNA HENRY 12 1995 EXPENSE 
12 1995 8.ARMSTRONG 
12 1995 M.FElL 
12 1995 B.Armstmg 
1 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
1 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
1 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
1 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
1 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
2 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
2 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
2 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 

160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
la ,  
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
180 
180 
180 
160 
180 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 
160 

4.26 
16.17 

157 
60 
60 
148 
93 
74 
66 
66 
80 

25.34 
37.80 
26.10 BRIAN ARMSTRONG 

CHARLES M. BLISS 
JULIE MACUNE 
MCNICA SMKHERMAN 
TRACY SMITH 
W A R D .  EILEEN 
HENRY, DONNA 
KOWALSKY, CARLIN 
LWEN,  TERRY 
ROBERTS, IDA 

9.10 
111.10 
114.60 
92.10 
7.80 

13.20 
7.75 

19.M 
662.62 
42.19 
9.60 

17.79 
7.60 

66.49 
46.00 
3.W 

13.W 
69.95 
5.00 
3.25 

62.60 
156.85 
51.25 
37.m 

65 
67 
69 
71 2 

2 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 

EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
VISA+AAll FE L 

73 
91 2 

2 
2 
2 

MASTEF4CARD.G MORSE 10B5 
EXPEhSE REPORT 
EXPEhSE REPORT 

104 
112 
114 
253 
255 
258 
263 

HENRY, DONNA 
MAllHEW FElL 
BR Ah P ARMSTRONG 
CAR-Yk KOWALSKY 
DE DRA RHOADSPEIN CASH 

EXP REPORT-TRAVEL,MEALS 
EXP REPORT-TRANS,FWD.PHONE 
REIMBURSEMENT 
Fonest Ludsen 
K. shone1 
EXPENSE REPORT 
COPIES 

173 
CINDY CHESKO 
DEIDRA RHOADSPEIN CASH 

176 
179 

KARLA OLSON TEASLEY 
TRACY SMITH 
KIRK MARTIN 

4 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 181 ~ ~ ~~ 

4 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
5 15% EXPENSEREPORT 

163 
186 
169 
192 
194 

DONNAHENRY 
CAROLYN KOWALSKY 
IDA ROBERTS 

5 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
5 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
5 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 

160 355.31 
160 665.82 

4 w . 7 3  

MASTERCARD 
TONY ISAACS 

11 
7 
7 
7 

1994 
1995 
1935 
1995 
1935 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1985 

1 995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 985 
1985 
1995 

1% 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 

1995 

Dale L a k  
T SMITH 
EXPENSE REPORT mor95 
RECLASS ADVANCE-J HARRIS 
J CIRELLO 
B ARMSTRONG 
F LUDSEN 
T ISAACS 
J WILSON 
Brian kmslrong 
Kafla Teasley 
Bflan Armstrong 
Brian Armstrong 
Fonsl Ludsen 
Forrsl Ludsen 
J SWEPT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
F o n d  L u d m  

195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
1 95 
195 

450.03 
47.52 
85.60 
62.64 

126.50 
126.50 
125.50 
126.50 
126.50 
227.46 
506.67 
420.W 
w.40 
420.W 
297.W 
97.80 
2.25 

554.10 
849.35 

1,118.30 
31.60 

B9.M 
127.W 
33.55 
61 .04 
79.92 

108.11 
233.21 
558.83 
494.14 
75.21 

96 
96 
15 
7 

RADISSON HOTEL TALLAHASSEE 8 1W 
106 
121 
123 

108 
1W 

FADISSON HOTELTALLAHASSEE 9 
28 RAOISSON HOTELTAUAHASSEE 9 

9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
10 
10 
10 
10 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
11 
12 
12 
12 

113 
113 
115 
117 
127 
1M 
133 
136 
152 
301 

MASTERCARD 
TRACY SMITH 
TRACY SMITH 

J 6 J METRO MOVING 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARDNISA 
MASTERCARDNISA 
MASTERCARDNISA 
MASTERCARDNISA 

TRANSPORT RATE FILING 
G MORSE 
F LUDSEN 
FLUDSEN 

293 
293 
307 
139 

M FElL 
c BLISS 
M. FeilMC 
Carlos camacho 
M. Feil 

~~ 

195 
195 
195 31 

37 
44 

195 
195 
195 
195 
195 

B ARMSTRONG 
F LUDSEN 
T SMITH 

60 
150 
151 
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BRIAN ARMSTRONG 
FORREST L. LUDSEN 
FORREST L. LUDSEN 
FORREST L. LUDSEN 
IDA ROBERTS 

FORREST L. LUDSEN 

12 1995 8.Armstrona 

DESCRlmlON 

12 1995 B Armstroni 
1 1896 EXPENSEREPORT 
1 1896 EXPENSEREPORT 
1 1996 
1 1996 
1 1996 
2 1996 
2 1996 
2 1896 
2 1996 
3 1996 
3 1996 
3 1996 
3 1996 
A 1896 
A 1996 

EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXF’ENSE REPORT 
VlSA-&4i7 FElL 
VISA-CARLYN KOWALSKY 
VISA-TRACY S M m  
VISA-IDA ROBERTS 
EXP REPORT-TRAVEL 
Cindy Chesko 
Brm Armstrong 
Forrest Ludsen 
M. Fell 
M. Fell 

A 19% I.RObefls 

A 1996 SCOTrVlERlMA 
4 1996 ~ .shoner  

A 1996 F.Ludoen 
JOSEPH E. GEIGER A 1996 REIMBURSEMENT 
LaOUINTA INN SOUTH 5 1996 TECHNICALHEARINGS 
WNNA HENRY 5 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
RADISSON HOTEL TALLAHASSEE 5 1996 TECHNlCALHEARiNGS- EMPLOYEES 
RADISSON HOTEL TALLAHASSEE 5 1996 TECHNICAL HEARINGS - EMPLOYEES 

MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 

MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
BILLYOCUWPETW CASH CUSTODIA 
DEBRA BUCKEVPETY CASH CUST. 
W U G  LOVEL!JPEllY CASH CUSTODI 
GILBERT L. COMPTON 
JUDY KIMBALL 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
TOM PWNDIPETY CASH CUSTODIAN 
BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
FORREST L. LUDSEN 
J N E I  LISBINSKI-PETY CASH 
LORRNNETESTAIPETY CASH 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
TONY ISAACS 
VICKY STARMOPETY CASH 

BRAN P ARMSTROhG 
DEIDRA RmOADSPETY CASH 
DEIDRA RmOADSPETY CASH 
JEFFREY WILSON 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 

3 
4 
A 
A 
5 
5 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
6 
6 
6 
6 
8 
6 
6 

1995 F.LUDSEN 
1995 F.LUDSEN 
1995 8. ARMSTRONG 
1995 Brian Armstrong 
1995 M. BENClNl 
1995 F.LUDSEN 
1995 PEllYCASH 
1995 PEil’YCASH 
1995 UNCLASSIFIED COST 
1995 PETYCASH 
1995 EXPENSE REPORT 
1995 J KIMBALL 
1995 S.VIERIMA EXPENSE REPORT 
1995 P E T Y C A W  
1995 EXPENSEREPORT 
1995 EXPENSE REPORT 
1995 PETYCASH 
1595 PETYCASH 
1995 MBENClNl 
1995 KSHOFTER 
1995 8. ARMSTRONG 
1995 EXPENSE REPORT 6130195 
1995 PETYCASH FUND 
19% B M n h s t r o n g  
1995 Forrest Ludsen 
1995 Forrest LudSM 
1995 MelFisher 
1995 RECLASS ADVANCEJ HARRIS 
1995 EXF’ENSE REPORT 
1995 P E T Y  CASH FUND 
1995 P E T Y  CASH FUND 
1995 EXPENSE REPORT 
1995 TSMITH 
1995 KSHOFTER 
1995 RECLASS FROM TGI 

195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 
195 

200 
2 w  
2 w  
200 
2w 
200 
2 w  
2 w  
2 w  
200 
200 
200 
250 
2W 
200 
200 
2w 
200 
2w 
2w 
200 
2 w  
2w 
200 
200 
2 w  
2 w  
2w 
200 
2 w  
2 w  
200 
2 w  
2w 
2w 
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61 1.67 
3w.w 
405.w 
26.W 
392.00 
405.w 
797.w 
162.07 
552.66 
107.91 
61.75 
38.25 
67.69 

495.25 
m.94 
242.64 
395.26 
568.03 
118.60 
42.80 

2M.41 
4.W 

226.80 
5.00 

33.422.72 

51,02545 
i . 2 i s . n  

149 
149 
161 
158 
163 
163 
164 

91 
92 
QA 
93 

250 
275 
262 
262 

199 
202 
205 
208 
211 
213 
216 
219 
221 
224 
226 

113.92 171 
17.91 160 
32.33 183 
20.97 179 

126.90 lsB 
31.16 190 
3.58 192 
9.31 195 

19.53 196 
12.04 200 
26.30 202 
53.20 204 
54.45 312 
24.93 206 
13.65 213 
23.75 215 
19.35 217 
29.47 220 
25.25 225 

198.93 227 
149.04 
e483 15 
40.80 229 
97.70 207 
38.96 207 
75.04 207 

104.61 208 
115.17 7 

4.76 21 
4.47 263 

27.47 263 
67.96 266 
14.35 269 

176.32 271 
33.27 256 

40 
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8 1935 
1935 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1 995 
1995 
1 sD5 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1935 
1935 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 s95 
1995 
1995 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 

1995 

1995 

2 w  
200 
200 
200 
200 
2w 
200 

(37.11) 

37.25 
(59.47) 

259 
261 
32 
34 

BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
DONNAHENRY 
JUDY L. SWEAT 
MASTERCARD 
MATMEW J. FElL 

6.69 
l4 .M 

9.43 
98.11 
37.M 
134.32 
51.52 
35.08 
6.00 

16.W 

6n.29 
3s 
273 
275 

Ju&y Weal 

W T ' e a s l e y  

Mallhw Feil 
EXPENSE REPORT 
PETTY CASH 
PETTY CASH 
EXPENSE REPORT 
PETTY CASH 
K SHOFTER 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
Fonesi Ludsen 
JUDY SWEAT 
G MORSE 
F LUDSEN 
M FElL 
C CamachPMC 
K. Teasley-MC 
M. Feil-MC 
Carlm Camacho 
8. Armstrong 
C. Camacho 
M Fell 

Brian Anstlong 

Brian Armstlong 

2w 
200 
200 
200 
200 
2w 
200 
2w 
200 
200 
2w 
200 
200 
200 

108 
im 
im 
113 
113 
39 
280 

9 
9 
9 
9 
10 i o  BRiAN P. ARMSTRONG 

DEIDRA RHOADSPETTY CASH 
DEIDRA RHOADSPETTY CASH 
DONNA HENRY 
JAN SPRYPEITY CASH 

i o  
i o  
i o  
10 
10 i o  

65.59 
3.17 

30.00 

283 
43 
286 

MASTERCARD 
MATMEW J. FElL 
TRACY SMITH 

MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARD 
MASTERCARDNISA 
MASTERCARDNISA 

370.94 
15.68 
16.95 

144.89 

291 
49 
133 
138 

301 
293 
307 

10 
11 
11 

35 200 
200 
200 

25.76 
122.31 
137.44 11 

11 
11 
11 
11 

2 w  
200 
200 
2 w  

26.16 
16.05 
25.05 
81.12 
94.57 
38.81 
22.19 
37.50 
54.11 
9.11 
7.33 

34.12 
3s.w 
98.16 
52.21 
29.38 
15.29 
37.67 

31 
31 
31 
37 
43 
44 
44 
46 

11 
11 
11 

2w 
2 w  
200 

11 
11 
12 
12 

2 w  
200 
2 w  
2 w  
2 w  
200 
2 w  
2 w  
2-33 
2 w  
2 w  
2w 
2 w  
2 w  
2 w  
2w 
2w 
2-33 
2-33 
200 
200 
200 
200 
200 
2w 
2w 
200 
200 
2 w  
2w 
200 
200 
2w 
2 w  

FLUDSEN 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE 

BRiAN P. ARMSTRONG 
DONNA HENRY 

66 
71 
w 
80 
151 
148 

12 
12 12 

8. ARMSTRONG 
M .  FElL 
1. SMmH 
8. Aimsirona 

BRIAN ARMSTRONG 
IDA ROBERTS 
JUDY KiMBALL 
MONICA SMITHERMAN 

~XPENSE ~ E P O R T  
EXPENSE w o r n  
EXPENSE REPORT 

161 
165 
163 
88 EXPENSE REPORT 

VISA-MATT FEiL 
VISA-IDA ROBERTS 
MASTERCARD-G.MORSE 10195 
W E N S E  REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXP REPORT-TRAVEL,MEALS 
EXP REPORT-TF$NS.FWD.PHONE 
REIMBURSEMENT 
REIMBURSEMENT 
Fanes1 Ludsen 

Fonest Ludsen 
M. Feil 
M .  Fell 
I. Roberts 

Brian Anstlong 

5.22 
72.02 

151.37 
91 
93 
104 84.40 

4.22 
39.67 
15.04 
2.95 

HENRY, DONNA 
ROBERTS. IDA 
BRIAN P. ARMSTRONG 
CARLYN KOWALSKY 
DEIDRA RHOADSPETTY CASH 
DEIDRA RHOADSPETTY CASH 

2 
2 

112 
73 
253 3 

3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
4 
4 
4 

255 
110.86 

2.39 
40.56 

260 
271 
273 

40.59 
145.88 
26.59 
50.62 

113.33 
86.14 
16.M 

124.53 

262 
262 

229 
232 
235 
238 
241 
244 
246 
249 
252 
254 

LJ. WpnO 

4 1996 K.ShoHer 
4 1996 C.Bliss 
4 1996 PETTYCASH 
4 1996 FWD RATE CASE WORK 
4 1996 REIMBURSEMENT 
4 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 
5 19% EXPENSEREPORT 

11 

DEiDRA RHOADSPEITY CAS" 
DE,DRA RHOADSPElN CASh 
X)SEPrl E GEiGER 
KARLA OLSON TEAS-EY 
KIUK MARTIN 

83.87 
9.01 
3.18 

54.96 

E 
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DOCKETNO. 950495 - WS 

SSU PROJECT I SRAlW 
As of A@/, 19s 

DONNAHENRY 
CAROLYN KOWLSKY 
IDA ROBERTS 

MASTERCARD 
K W N m  GENE JARVIS 
m m c o  
m m c o  . . - . . . . . 
OFFICE DEPOT INC. 
OFFICE DEPOT INC. 
OFFICE DEPOT INC 
EASTMAA AODM CO 
OFFICE DEPOT INC 
OFFICE DEPOT INC. 
OFFICE DEPOT INC. 
OFFICE DEPOT INC. 
THE SMITH WILSON COMPANY 
A.A. C A S N  COMPANY 
AA. CASEY COMPANY 
COLAMCO 
DATA COMM WAREHOUSE 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 
EASTMAN KODM CO 
USTMAN KODM CO 
OFFICE DEPOT INC 
OFF CE DEPOT INC 
W A r J C E  COMPJTER SERV CES hC 
WALLACE COMPJTER SERV CES hC 
A A  CASEY CWPbhY 
BA ES PRINT NG IhC 
BA E'S PRINT.NG INC 
DEIDRA RnOADS 
K.NKOS CUSTOMER ADMlh SRVCS 
OFF CE DEPOT .NC 
OFF CE DEPOT INC 
PI(  G'S 
VICKY STARZYWPEllY CASh 
DEIDRA RnOADSPEllY CASn 
USTM*h KODAK CO - 
EASTMAN KODM CO 
EASTMAN KODM CO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
FORMS6 SUPPLIES UNLIMITED,INC 
TACO MFTAl S INC 

CHJCK WWDIP€iTY C A M  
EASTMAN I(0DAK CO 
FORMS 6 SUPPL ES LN. MITED.INC 

OFFICE DEPOl 
OFFICE DEPOT INC. 
THE SMlTH WILSON COMPANY 
THE SMITH WILSON COMPANY 
THE SMITH WILSON COMPANY 

5 
5 
5 

11 
2 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
8 
8 
6 
6 
9 
9 
9 
9 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 10 

10 
11 

YE 

1996 
1996 
1996 

1994 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 

EXPEhSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 
EXPENSE REPORT 

TOTAL - TRAVEL 

K. WOFTER 
EXPENSE REPORT 
OVERCHARGE ON TAX 
PAPER 
OFFICE SdP-IES 
OFFICE S,PP.IES 
0FF.CE SUPP-IES 
TONER FOR COPIER 
MISCOFFICE SUPPLIES 
INDEX. 5 TAB 
GENERAL OFFICE SUPPLIES 
GENERAL OFFICE SUPPLIES 
COPY PAPER 
SCREW POSTS 
SCREWPOSTS 
FORMAlTED DISC 
SURGE SUPPRESSORS 
TONER 
DEVELOPER 
RONER 
MlSC OFFICE SUPPLIES 
CREDITTO INV X557995 
PRIMER RIBBONS 
FREIGHT 
SCREW POSTS 
CERTIFICATE'STAMP' 
CERTIFICATE'STAMP' 
PETTY CASH FUND 
COLLATED TABS 
COPIER LABEL SHEET 
COPIER LABEL SHEEl 
BOXES 
PETTY CASH FUND 
PETTY CASH FUND 
TONER 
DEVELOPER 
DEVELOPER 
TONER 
UBELS 
CLIITING CHARGES 
PAPER 
PAPER 
PAPER 
PETTY CASH 
TONER 
UBELS-FIATE CASE 
TAPE, LABELS 
TONER 
OFFICE SUPPLIES 
OFFICE SUPPLIES 
PROJECTION LAMP 
OFFICE SUPPLIES 
PAPER 
PAPER 
PAPER 
C. Camachc-MC 

12 

2W 
2w 
2W - 

145 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 

PAGE /4 OF 3&) 

98.62 

206.68 
62302 

87.88 

S2,lMAl 

15.W 
16.69 

22.418.64 
218.40 
303.24 
300.70 

(209.52) 

383.97 

238.33 
62.78 

1.153.50 
133.86 

1,M5.92 
262.00 
824.15 
39.75 
56.95 

418.97 
219.34 
424.97 
293.90 

(1,095.79) 
411.17 

5.85 
672.68 

15.90 
15.90 
10.15 

176.90 
34.23 
34.23 
42.80 
52.97 
10.15 

212.48 
219.34 
245.34 
575.96 
441.04 
1n.22 
692.16 
581.43 
110.75 
56.52 

427.97 
654.23 
4?.04 

424.97 
171.33 
419.38 
80.52 
15.84 

276.67 
110.75 
304.56 
74.16 

DR305-B DmO.5-F 265-A 
e d o u e d o u m  

257 
280 
262 

714 
716 
719 
720 
724 
727 
731 
734 
736 
740 
743 
745 
747 
749 
751 
753 
756 
758 
7 w  
762 
784 
767 
769 
ni 
773 
n5 
777 
263 
762 
785 
767 
769 
229 

820 
822 
824 
826 
826 
830 
833 
835 
e37 
e39 
642 
845 
652 
655 
057 
e-% 
862 
8M 
e66 
869 
671 

n 9  

31 
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950495- ws 
SSU PRWECT I % M l W  
As ofApril, 1996 

AA C A W  CWPANY 
COLAMCO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
MASTERCARD 
OFFICE DEPOT 

COLAMCO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 
OFFICE DEPOT INC 
OFFICE DEPOT INC 
THE SMITH WILSON COMPANY 
CHARLES M BLISS 
A A  CASEY 
COLAMCO 

COLAMCO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 
THE SMITH WILSON COMPANY 
COLAMCO 
COLAMCO 
COLAMCO 
COLAMCO 
OFFICE DEPOT 
MASTERCARD 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 
BAIES PRINTING INC 
COLAMCO 
COLAMCO 
COLAMCO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 
OFFICE DEPOT 
OFFICE DEPOT 

W C O  
OFFICE DEPOT 
OFFICE DEPOT 
OFFICE DEPOT 
OFFICE DEPOT 

muulco 

mrnco  

OFFEE DEPOT 
OFFICE DEPOT 
DONNA HENRY 

Minnesota Powei 
Minnesota Powei 
Ynnesda Power 
Minnesota Power 
Minnesota Power 
Minnesota Power 
Minnesota Power 
Minnesota Power 
MinnePota Power 
Minnesota Power 

1 1  
1 1  
11 
1 1  
1 1  
1 1  
1 1  
12 12 

12 12 

12 
12 
12 

1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
1 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
2 
3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
3 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
4 
5 
5 

4 
6 
7 
7 
8 
9 
9 
11  
12 
1 

1995 
1 995 
19% 

1995 
1095 
1995 

1995 
1095 
1995 
1 095 
19% 
1995 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
19 %  
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
19% 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 

1095 

1995 

C Camacho 
K. shoner 
SCREWPOSTS 
3 HOLE PAPER 
TONER 
G MORSE 
MlSC SUPPLIES 
PAPER 
COPY PAPERGENERAL h RATE CASE 
TONER 
TONER 
APPT BWKS.COPY PAPER 
MlSC SUPPLIES 
PAPER 
EXPENSE REPORT 
SCREWPOSTS, EXTENDERS 
CUFSHEET 
PAPER 
COPY PAPER 
TONER CARTRIDGE 
TONER 
TONER 
PAPER 
PAPER 
PAPER 
PAPER 
PAPER 
MISC SUPPLIES 
G.MORSE 10195 - RECLASS 
TONER 
STAMP 
PAPER 
PAPER ~ 

3 HOLED PAPER 
RETURN EMPTY TONER CARTRIDGES 
TONER 
BINDERS 
STAPLES 
C. Bliss 
COPY PAPER 
OFF CE S-PP-iES 
STORAGE BOXES 
OFFICE S,PP.IES 
RATE CASE SUPP- ES 
RATE CASE SUPP-IES 
RATE CASE S-PPJES 
RATE CASE S-PPLIES 

OFFICE SUPPLES 

1995 OFFICE SVCS~TABS FOR RATE CASE 
1995 
1995 

SSU RATE CASE.TABS h COP ES 
SSU RATE CASE.TABS h COPIES 

1996 ssu RATE CASE-TABS 6 COPIES .. _. ~~ 

1995 
1995 

SSU RATE CASE-TABS h COPIES 
SSU RATE CASE-TABS h COPIES 

1995 SSU RATE CASE-TABS d COPIES 

DR3OS-B DR305-F 255-A 
!xcAMQYM w e e E E d w  

140 
140 
140 
1 40 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 - 

150 
150 
150 
150 
150 
150 
150 

1% SSU RATE CASE-TABS h COPIES 150 
1995 SSU RATE CASE-TABS h COPIES 150 
1996 1% - SSU RATE CASE-TABS h COPIES 

Y P  OFFICE SUPPLES 

TOTAL - ALL OFFICE SUPPUES 

13 

13.19 
38.02 

1,606.22 
1,w.86 
383.97 
56.75 
203.91 

2,210.10 
1,528.52 
418.97 
427.97 
28.56 
25.39 
276.87 
265.06 
499.78 
347.50 
928.82 
368.35 
383.97 
194.30 
418.97 
349.27 
184.17 
376.20 
940.75 
940.75 
358.83 
74.18 
445.53 
71.55 
299.45 
564.45 
564.45 
(50.19) 
442.53 
228.45 
7.90 
6.12 

598.90 
84.79 
318.00 
194.M 
13.90 
151.37 
315.34 
49.03 

65,424.00 

188.86 
2.683.40 
2.712.89 
539.49 
251.M) 

1,282.14 
361.30 

2.03489 
388.90 
62215 

11,065.01 

66,489.w 

44 
45 

873 
878 
884 
301 
893 

899 
906 
910 
917 
917 

ass 

922 
74 
936 
940 
942 
w 
954 
955 
959 
9M 

117 
121 
125 
128 
77 
104 
80 
82 
281 
285 
289 
295 
295 
299 
302 

267 
270 
273 
276 
279 
282 
283 
284 
285 

966 
970 
9Kl 
984 
955 
487 
989 
991 
934 
9% 

BJ.Ddpm 



SSU PROJECT I SRAlW 
Ar of A@/, 1996 

Y€ND.QE 

COPY SK)PPVBABCOCK SYSTEMS 
BAIES PRINTING INC. 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMtN SRVCS 
BAlES PRINTING IhC 
BAIES PRINTING IhC 
BAIES PRINTING IhC 
BAIES PRlNTlNG IhC 
BAJES PRlNTlkG INC 

BAIES PR.NTlhG IhC 
BAIES PRiNTlhG INC 
BAlES PRlNTlhG INC 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMIN SRVCS 
SIR SPEEDY PRIMING 
FIRST IMAGE MGMT CO 
AS.A.P. WICK-PRINT OF APOPKA 
W E 5  PRINTING INC. 
BAIES PRINTING INC. 
BAIES PRINTING INC. 
BNE'S PRINTING INC ~~ 

BAIES PRiNTlNG IhC 
BAIES PRINTING IhC 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMlN SRVCS 
KiNI(0S CUSTOMER ADMlh SRVCS 
MAR DATA, IhC 
WAR DATA, INC. 
MERCURY PRINTERS 
MERCURY PRINTERS 
MERCURY PRINTERS 
MIRACLE COPY h PRINTING CENTER 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRIMING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRIMING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
A.S.A.P. WICK-PRINT OF APOPKA 
ASAP.  WICK-PRINT OF APOPKA 
ASAP.  WICK-PRINT OF APOPKA 
ASAP.  WICK-PRIM OF APOPKA 
ASAP.  WICK-PRINT OF APOPKA 
W E S  PRINTING INC. 
BAIES PRINTING INC. 
BAIES PRINTING INC 
BRlbN P. ARMSTRONG 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMlN SRVCS 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMlN SRVCS 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMlN SRVCS 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMlN SRVCS 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMlN SRVCS 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMIN SRVCS ~ 

KINKOS CUSTOMER ADHIN SRVCS 
SIR SPEEDY PRINT NG 

3 
5 
5 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
6 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
8 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
9 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1 995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 

1935 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1 995 

i 995 

1995 

DESCRlPTlON 

RATE CSMAT 6, SUPPOFC PRINTNG 
RATE CASE STATIONARY 
COPIES (BOOKS) 
COVERS 
COVERS ~~ 

IMPRINT COVERS 
COVER MPRiNTS 
COVERS 
Mlrade Cow h Prmling W 5 9 2  
ENVELOPES, L E V E R  HEAD 
COVERS 
COVERS 
TABSRATES FILING 
COPYING 
FISCHE FRAMES 
RATE COPIES 
COVERS 
COVERS 
COVER IMPRINTS 
COVERS 
ENVELOPES 
CUST HEARING NOTICE 
TABWCOVERS 
SETS,TABS 
COPIES 
COPIES 
BLANK .EiTERhEAD.STOCI( 
LmERhEAD4ATE CASE 
BANK STOCK FOR LEiTERnEAD 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COPIES 
COVERS 
RATE LElERS 
RATE LEITERS 
EXPENSE REPORT 
RATE CASE COPIES 
RATE CASE COPIES 
RATECASE PRINTING 
RATECASE PRINTING 
RATE CASE PRINTING 
COPIESINTER001DOCUMENTS 
COPIESRATE CASE DOCUMENTS 
COPIES 

14 

APPENDfX a r t - A  

135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
1 35 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
150 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 
135 

11.71 
2.067.w 

51.27 
29.68 
22.26 
51.94 

163.24 
14.84 

356.16 
5,161.81 
200.34 
76.32 
4.82 

2.691.24 
208.84 
370.52 
127.20 
63.63 

410.22 
124.02 
2.809.w 

781.75 
435.06 
187.25 
310.24 
465.37 
114.48 
291.50 
30.74 

351.25 
2,270.52 
1,912.61 
2.033.61 
1.220.33 

704.89 
1.072.59 
1.042.78 

221.94 
2,269.74 
2,710.63 
2,184.02 
2,561.81 
1.287.90 
1.582.37 
7,668.68 
6.237.26 
2,716.57 
2.571.35 

194.70 
547.00 

388.68 
208.35 
362.52 

'1,344.61 
4,968.75 

4.50 
706.31 

1,699.91 
307.40 
51 1 .48 
190.55 
561.57 
96.04 

1.853.73 

68.78 

998 
1.001 
1.323 
1 . m  
1 ,w7 
1 .m 
1,011 
1,013 
491 

1,020 
1,022 
1,024 
1,026 
1,028 
1,030 
1,035 
1,037 
1,039 
1,041 
1,043 
1 p45 
1.047 
1,049 
1,051 
1,053 
1,055 
1 ,057 
1,059 
1,062 
1,065 
1,068 
1,070 
1,072 
1,074 
1,076 
1,078 
1,080 
1,082 
1,084 
1,086 
1.088 
1,090 
1,062 
1,094 
1,096 
1 ,099 
1,101 
1,103 
1.106 
1,103 
1,112 
1,115 
1,118 
1,121 
1,123 
1,125 

1.130 
1.132 
1,135 
1,139 
1,142 
1,144 
1,147 
1,149 

57 



2s-k APPENDIX 
DOCKET NO. 950435 - WS 

SSU PRWECT # SRAlOD 
AsofAplI, 1996 PAGE - 

YEmDE 

SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRIMING 
€4STMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 

YB 

COPIES 
COPIES 
NOTICE TO CUSTOMERS 
AUGUSTUSAGE 

1 995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1 995 

1995 

1,151 
1,153 
1,155 
1,lW 
1.lM 

135 2,374.72 
135 372.06 
135 20.391.75 
135 1.806.13 

MAY USAGE 
JULY USAGE 
JUNE USAGE 
RATE COPIES 
COVERS 
COVERS 
COVER IMPRINTS 
CUSTOMER NOTICES 
P M  CASH 
MPIESRATE CASE 

135 1,392.69 
135 2.250.03 
135 2.267.97 

9 
9 

1:165 
1.168 

AS.AP. WICK-PRINT OF APOPKA 
BAIE'S PRINTING INC. 
WE'S PRINTING INC. 
BAlES PRINTING INC. 

10 10 

10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 10 

10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 
10 10 

10 

135 358.83 
135 257.58 
135 1,749.W 
135 343.44 
135 1.348.W 
135 2.85 
135 1,183.82 
135 735.15 
135 355.65 
135 1.W1.07 
135 480.49 
135 799.14 
135 (554.35) 
135 1.316.10 

1.1 70 
1 ;172 
1.1 74 
1,176 

CENTRAL FLORIDA MAIL SERVICE 
JAh SPRYIPETW CASh 
KihKOS CUSTOMER A W I N  SRVCS 

1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1,179 
286 

1.186 
1.188 
1,190 
1.192 
1,194 
1.196 
1,196 
1202 
1204 
1206 
1208 

KlhKOS CUSTOMER ADM N SRVCS 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMIN SRVCS 
KINKOSCUSTOMERADMlh SRVCS 
KINKOSCUSTOMERADMlh SRVCS 
K M O S  CLSTOMER A M l h  SRVCS 
K.kKOS CUSTOMER ADMlh SRVCS 
KihKOS CUSTOMER ADMIN SRVCS 

COPiESRATE CASE 
COPIESRATE CASE 
MPIESRATE CASE 
COPIESRATE CASE 
MPIESRATE CASE(1130RDR COMP) 
CREDITTO IW6dM)3307954 
COPIESINTERIM RATES PROPOSAL 
OPC DISCOVERY COPIES 
COPY CHGS 
P W  CASH 

KlhKOS PRlNTlhG 
KINKOS PRlNTlhG 
MIKE OUIGLEYIPETW CASH C A T 0 0  

135 582 06 
135 575.40 
135 56 95 
135 6,8M14 
135 13992 
135 12 72 
135 31660 
135 393 42 
135 15515 
135 216 91 
135 31244 

MIRACLE COPY 6 PRINTING CENTER 
RAIF'S PRINTING INC 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1,211 
1,213 
1.215 

11 
11 

_. - . . ... . . .. . - .. 
BAIES PRINTING INC. 
KINKOS CUSTOMER A W l N  SRVCS 11 1218 

1220 
1222 
1,226 
1229 

KINKOS CUSTOMER A W l N  SRVCS 
KINKOS CUSTOMER A W l N  SRVCS 
KINKOS CUSTOMER ADMIN SRVCS 
KINKO'S CUSTOMER ADMlN SRVCS 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 

ATLANTIC ENVELOPE CO. 

11 
11 
11 

95 RATES-PRINTING .. ~ 

TABS FOR RATE 8006s 
PRINTlhG.DISCOVERY 

11 
11 
12 12 

SEPTEMBER USAGE 
Joirna Enlry liom G L  2000 
k~iMl Enlry liom G L  2oa) 
ENVELOPES 
ENVELOPES 
EhMLOPES 
S-PP-EMEhT NOT CES 

210 2,530.80 
135 (15,655.55) 

135 1,371.11 
135 738.29 
135 2,004.01 
135 474.12 
135 8.805.42 
135 8,865.54 
135 7,492.08 
135 8.805.42 
135 4,46472 
135 2,348.11 
135 2.138.96 

135 (0.10) 

1,294 
1231 
1235 

12 
12 
12 
12 
12 
12 12 

12 
12 
12 
12 
12 
12 12 

12 12 

12 12 
12 

12 
12 
12 
1 
1 
2 
3 
3 

1995 
1995 
1995 

12% 
1238 
1,239 
1,242 
1,244 
1244 
1244 

A M  C EhVELOPE CO 
ATLANT C ENVELOPE CO 
KlhKOS CUSTOMER AW.N SRVCS 1995 

1 995 
1995 
1935 
1995 
1995 
1995 

SIR SPEEDY PRlNTlhG 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRINT NO 
SIR SPEEDY PRINT NG 
SrR SPEEDY PR WING 
SIR SPEEDY PR.NTlNG 
SIR SPEEDY PRlNTlhG 
SIR SPEEDY PRlNllhG 
SIR SPEEDY PRlMlhG 
SIR SPEEDY PRINTING 
SIR SPEEDY PRIM.hG 
SIR SPEEDY PR,NT NG 
SIR SPEEDY PR WING 
SIR SPEEDY PR WING 
SIR SPEEDY PR NllNG 
SIR SPEEDY PR.NlING 

COPYING 
COPYING 
COPYING 
WPYING 
COPYING 
COPYING 
COPYING 
COPYING 
COPYING 
COPYING 
COPYING 
MPYlNG 

1244 
1245 
1276 

1995 
1995 

1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 

1995 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
19% 
1996 
1% 

I 995 

1 995 

1276 
135 2,255.68 
135 2,152.22 
135 2.215.82 
135 6,925.82 
135 6.785.06 
135 7.W9.W 
135 6,585.25 
135 7.234.W 

1276 
1276 
1277 

.. 
COPYING 
WPYING 
COPYING 
COPYING 
PRINTING 
IMAGE CHARGES-OCTOBER 
ENVELOPES 
ENVELOPES 
IMAGE CHARGES 
IMAGE CHARGES 
POSTCARDS 
PUBLIC RECORD REWEST COPIES 
PUBLIC RECORD REWEST COPIES 
ENVELOPES 

135 3.720.64 
135 10.740.98 
210 3,437.14 
135 1.318.38 
135 1.054.70 
135 1.448.51 
135 2,45756 
135 1.533.82 
135 19.65 
135 96.m 
135 735.73 

~~~ 

SIR SPEEDY PRlNTlkG 
EASTMU4 KODM CO 1 2 w  

1,283 
1273 

ATLANTIC ENVELOPE CO 
ATLANTIC ENVELOPE CO ~ -~~ . . 
EASTMA& KODAK CO 
EASTMAN KODAK CO 

85 
306 
3w 
314 
31 5 

288 

u. Dslam 

A 6 D PRINTING 
FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE MMMISS 
FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISS 
ATUKTIC ENVELOPE CO. 

3 
3 
4 

15 
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ATLANTIC ENVELOPE CO. 
DEIDRARHOADSP€!TY CASH 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
KIRK MARTIN 
WNNAHENRY 

EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
AMERI TEK ORLANDO, INC. 
AMERI TEK ORLANDO. INC. 
MER1 TEK ORLANDO. INC. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 

AMERITEK ORLANDO, INC. 
EASTMAN KODAK CO. 
AMERITEK ORLANDO, INC. 
AMERITEK ORLANDO, INC. 

CORNERSTONE BUSINESS SUPPLY IN ~~ 

CORhERSTOhE BUSINESS S-PPLY Ih 
DOUG LOVE.UP€iTY CASH CUSTOD 
CORhERSTOhE BUSINESS SrPP.Y Ih 
TR8ANG.E REPROGRAPHICS .hC 

TRIANGLE REPROGRAPAICS INC 
TR1ANG.E REPROGRAPHICS kC 
CENTRAL LAMlhATllvG 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPA CS NC 
WINTER PARI( BLUEPRiNT IhC 
WINTER PARI( BLUEPRINT IhC 
CADD DEVELOPMENT 
CENTRAL LAMINATING 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPnlCS INC 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPnlCS INC 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPHICS INC 
TRIANG-E REPROGRAPHICS NC 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPnlCS NC 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPMICS NC 
TECHNICAL 6 SCIENTIFIC APP 
TECHNICAL 6 SCIENTIFIC APP 
TEChNlCAL6 SCIENTIFIC APP 
TECHklCAL 6 SCIENTIFIC APP 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPhlCS NC 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPHICS IhC 
CENTRAL LAMINATrNG 
CENTRA, LAMINAT NG 
TECHNICAL6 SCIENTIFIC APP 
CORNERSTONE BCS.~ESS SUPPLY IN 
TRIANGLE REPROGRAPHICS IhC 

4 
4 
4 
5 
5 

6 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
9 
9 
9 
9 
11 
11 
11 
11 
12 
12 
1 
1 
1 

2 
6 
5 
6 
3 
4 
4 
4 
4 
6 
6 
6 
6 
6 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
7 
8 

1996 
1986 
1986 
1996 
1998 

1995 
1995 
1995 
19% 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1986 
1996 
1996 

1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1 995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
19% 
19% 
19% 
1995 
19% 
1995 
1896 

DESCRlPTlON 

ENVELOPES 
COPIES 
IMAGE CHARGES 
COPYING 
COPYING 

SERVICE CALL FOR COPIER 
SERVICE CALLS 
SERVICE CALL 
SERVICE CALL 
SERVICE CALL-COPIER 
SERVICE CALL-COPIER 
COPIER MAlNT 
SERVICE CALL 
SERVICE CALL 
SERVICE CALL 
SERVICE CALL 
SRN A335541WM 
SR A3355410050 
SR A3355410049 
SERVICE CALL 

APPENDIX ar-4 

PAGE & OF 3~ 

135 1,050.99 
135 5.w 
135 23K.47 
135 10.03 
135 5.40 

PRIMING 22$,797.31 

250 339.20 
210 339.20 
210 121.90 
210 593.80 
210 . 254.40 
210 1.017.80 ~~ 

210 339.20 
210 373.12 
210 243.80 
210 339.20 
210 339.20 
210 2,326.17 
210 2,326.17 
210 2,326.17 
210 243.80 

Journa Entry lrom Gt 2wO. Svc Call 210 339.20 
M A I M  AGREEMENT 210 2,526.10 
NOVEMBER-USAGE CHARGES 210 2.854.26 
MAlNT AGREEMENT 210 2.205.33 
MAlNT AGREEMENT 210 2,275.32 

ADDmONAL PR/MING 21,724.94 

TOTAL .ALL PRlM/NG 

RATE CASE DRAWINGS ~~ 

BLUEPRINTS 
2 MAPS FOR RATE CASECBLISS 
BLUEPRINTS 
PLOi7ER BOND 6 INKJET COLOR BO 
Triangle Repcgraphics 063064 
American Repographics 218574 
INK CARTRIDGE 
PLOTfER BOND 
COVERS FOR RATE CASE MAPS 
BLACK INK CARTRIDGE ~ 

PRESENTATlOh BOND IhK CART 
SJPP-IESPR NT CART 
CONSULTING FOR AJTOCADD 

BLK INK CARTRIDGE 
PLOTrER BOND 
INK CARTRIDGE 
CARTRIDGE PAPER 
BOND PAPER RETURN CREDIT 
INK CARTRIDGES 
DESIGN JET PRINTER RENTAL 
DESIGN JET PRINTER RENTAL 
JET PRINTER RENTAL 
SHIPPING CHARGES 
BU( INK CARTRIDGE 
INK CARTRIDGE 
COVERS 
COVERS 
SHIPPING CHARGES 
BLUEPRINTS.XEROX VELLIUM 
MAT 6 SUPPS OFFICE PRIMING 

16 

135 
135 
135 
135 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
150 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
140 
155 
155 
155 
155 
140 
140 
140 
140 
155 
140 
135 

251,522.25 

35.31 
10.33 
5.00 
44% 

190.80 
68.24 
50.28 

264.63 
103.88 
120.08 
190.48 

3,136.M 
95.24 

190.W 
72.08 
90.47 

720.41 
542.68 
373.39 

(278.14) 
120.64 

1 , m . a  
1 , m . w  
1.6oo.w 

279.40 
120.M 
120.64 
43.25 

106.53 
279.40 
14.26 

1.423.05 

DRJO5-E DR305-F 255-A 
F a ! 3 u e d o L L e b o u  

1297 
1.3w 
1,302 
1.303 
1,304 
1.306 
1.308 
1,310 
1,312 
1,314 
1,316 
1,316 
1,319 
1.320 
1.328 
660 

1,333 

1,341 
1,346 

1,687 
1,692 
1,697 
1,699 
1,701 
1.704 
1,704 
1,710 
1,713 
1.718 
1,716 
1.720 
1,722 
1,724 
1,726 
1,728 
1,730 
1,732 
1.734 
1.736 
1.736 
1.741 
1,744 
1,747 
1.750 
1.750 . ~~ 

1.753 
1.756 
1.758 
1,750 
1,764 
1,767 

291 
294 
296 
299 
302 

m 

0.J wplo 



As of April, 1986 

mL?QE YB 

TRIANG-E REPROGRAPnlCS NC 
MlRACiE COPY 6 PR NTlhG CEhTER 
MIRACLE COPY 6 PR NTlhG CENTER 
MIRACLE COPY 6 PRiNTlhG CENTER 
CORNERSTOhE BUSINESS SUPP-Y .N 
CORNERSTONE BUSoNESS SUPP-Y IN 

2 1896 
1896 
1896 

CPMP ENLARGE,DRY MOUNT 
MAPS. COLOR COPIES 
MAPS. RATE CASE 
MAPS - COLOR COPIES 
BLUEPRINTS FOR OPC 
BLUEPRINTS FOR OPC 

250 
135 
135 
135 

81.03 88 
317 
318 
320 
322 
322 

3 
3 

46.37 
52.15 
58.69 
23.37 

223.69 
14188.68 

3 1896 
1896 
1896 

3 
3 

135 
135 

TOTAL , . U P S  

ADD INC PUBLICATIONS 
ADD INC PUBLICATIONS 
CAPE PUBLICATIONS INC. 
ClTRUS COUNTY CHRONICLE 
DAILY NEWS 

NAPLES DAILY NEWS 
NEWMOURNAL CORPORATION 

mm MYERS NEWSPRESS 

7 
7 

1995 SERVICE AVAlLAElLTY NOTICE 250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
253 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 

55.w 
5.00 

97.96 
39.90 
61.74 

103.41 
71.50 
55.w 
72.32 
11.28 

1M.80 
1M.80 
29.57 
30.88 
88.W 
30.88 
60.90 
81.48 

300.03 
55.93 

$31.26 
28.00 
76.00 
64.W 

181.34 
462.00 

1.232.00 
2 u . w  
452.00 
196.00 
499.20 
302.40 

1,386.00 
32.30 

608.60 
51.30 

650.20 
125.75 
61.75 
95.w 

101 .oo 
195.64 
840.96 

1.232.w 
328.76 
832.W 
147.60 

1,223.32 
1,228.39 

474.40 
68.00 

182.00 
297.70 
323.40 

2.828.00 
491.38 

1,527 
1,529 
1,531 
1,533 
1,535 
1,539 
1,542 
1,544 
1,547 
1,549 
1,552 
1,555 
1.558 
1.560 
1,562 
1,564 
1,567 
1.569 
1.571 
1,574 
1,576 
1,579 
1,581 
1,564 
1,587 
1,591 
1,595 
109 

1,603 
1,605 
1,607 
1,610 
1,612 
1,618 
1,620 
1,621 
1,622 
1,627 
1,631 
1,634 
1.638 
1,641 
1,644 
1,655 
1,663 
1,665 
1,668 
161 

1,671 

1995 
1995 
1695 

~ ~ ~~~ 

SERVICE AVAIL NOTCE 
SERVICE AVAIL NOTICE 7 

7 SERVICE AVAIL NOTICE 
LEGAL AD 1126171 
PUBLICATION-SERV AVAILABILITY 
NOTICE OF SVC AVAILABILITY 

7 1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1 995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
1995 
I995 
1996 
1896 
1896 
1896 
1896 
1896 

7 
7 

NOT CE TO CUSTOMERS 
P r B l C  SERVICE NOTICE 
SERV AVAILAB L l N  hOnCE 

~ ~ 

OCALA STAR BANhER 
SENTiNEL COMMUhlCATIONS 

SERV AVAILABILITY NOTICE 
SENTINEL COMMUNICATIONS 
ST AUGUSTINE RECORD 
SUN HERALD 
THE DAILY COMMERCIAL 
THE NEWS.SUN 
THE STUART NEWS 
THETRIBUNE 
THOMAS E. OMES 

SERV A V A d E  LlTY WTICE 
NOTICE OF APPL.CATION 
NOTICE OF F.LlhG 

7 
7 

SERVICE AVAIL NOTICE 
SERV AVAILABILITY NOTICE 
FILING NOTICE 
SERV AVAILABILITY NOTICE 
SHWTING.EDITING.6 COPIES RATE 
PUBLIC NOTICE 
MC .B. ARMSTRONG 
LEGAL ADV 
DISPLAY AD 
LEGAL AD 
LEGAL AD 

TIMES PJBL 5rl NG COMPMY 
FLORIDATIMES JhlOh 
CHIPLEY NEWSPAPERS INC. 
ADD INC PUBLICATIONS 
CHIPLEY NEWSPAPERS INC. 
DAILY NEWS 
SEBRING NEWS-SUN INC. 
THEORLANDO SENTINEL 
MASTERCARD - 8. Armstrong 
CAPE PUBLICATIONS INC. 
DAILY NEWS 
NEWSJWRNAL CORPORATION 
OCNA STAR BANNER 
THE ORLANDO SENTINEL 
THE TAMPATRIBUNE 
THE TAMPATRIBUNE 
THETAMPATRIBUNE 
TIMES PUBLISHING COMPbNY 
DAILY COMMERCIAL 
SUN HERALD 
ADD INC PUBLICATIONS 
ClTRUS COUNW CHRONICLE 
NAPLES DAILY NEWS 
THE FLORIDATIMESUNION 
THE ORUNDO SENTINEL 
THE STUART NEWS 

9 
9 
9 
9 
9 
10 9 

10 10 

10 
10 
10 

10 
10 

CUST SERV HEARlhG PUB- CAT.Oh 
.EGU ADV-RATE CASE 
hOT.CE OF SERViCE nEAR NG 
NOTICE OF SERVICE HEARING 
RETAIL DISPLAY 
NOTICE OFSERVICE HEARING 
NOTICE OF SERVICE HEARING 
NOTICE OF SERVICE HEARING 
NOTICE OF SERVICE HEARING 
LEGAL AD 
LEGAL AD 
RATE CASESERVICE HEARINGS 
NOT OF SERV HEARINGM DORA 
NOTICE OF HEARING 
HEARING DOCKET 950495W5 
PUBLIC HEARINQ RATE INCREASE 
NOTICE OF SERV HEARING 

250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 

10 
11 
11 
12 
12 
12 
12 AE-FPSC 

PUBLIC NOTICE 12 
12 
1 
1 
1 
1 
2 
2 

250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 

PUBCJST SERV HRNG NOTICES 
NOTICE CUST SERVICE HEARlhG 
JACXSONVlrE SERVE PIRINGS AD 
hOT CES TO CUSTOMERS95 RATE 

NEWSJWRhA CORPORA1 ON 
ST AUGUSTINE RECORD 
FLORIDATIMES J N  ON 
THE ORLANDO SENTINEL 

~ 

h0TEES TO CUSTOMERS95 RATE 
hOTCE-CUST SERV HRhG 

~ ~ ~ ~. _. 
CAPE PUBJCATlOhS INC 
CHIP-EY NEWSPAPERS NC 

130 
134 
137 
140 
143 
145 
149 

CUSTOMER SVC HEARING NOTICES 
NOTICE CUST SERV HEARING 
SERV HEARING 6 EMPLOY AD 
NOTICE OF SERVICE 
NOTICE OF HEARINWAD 
NOTICE-CUST SERV HEARING 

17 

DAILY COMMERCIAL 
NEWSPRESS 

2 
2 
2 

1996 
1% 
1896 
1896 

~~~ 

O C A 4  STAR BAFlhER 
ORLANDO SENTlhE. 2 

2 SEBRWG NEWS-SUN INC 

B J  oslpm 
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STUART NEWS 
TIMES PUBLISHING COMPANY 
TRIBUNE 
TRIBUNE 
ADD WC PUBLICATIONS 
ClTRUS C O U t W  CHRONiCLE 
NAPLES DAILY NEWS 
THE NEWSSUN 
FLORIDATODAY 
NEWS PRESS 

2 
2 
2 
2 
4 
4 
4 
4 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 

1996 NOTICE CUST S E W  HEARING 
1996 LEGALDISPLAY 

250 148.20 
250 506.16 
250 275.W 

151 
158 
159 
161 

305 
308 
31 1 

1996 NOTICE OF HEARING 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 

CMCELLATON hOTlCE 
FINA. NOTICE HEAR NG 
NOTOF FlNL HEARING 
LEGAL AD W C  1950495WS 
NOTICE OF FINAL HEARfNG 
NOTICE OF F NAL HEARING 
NOTICE OF FINAL HEAR hG 
NOTICE OF FINAL HEAR NG 
kOTICE OF FINAL HEAR NG 
NOTICE OF flhAL HEAR NG 
NOTICE OF FINAL HEAR NG 
NOT CE OF FINAL HEARING 
FlOT CE OF f lhL HEAR NG 

250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 
250 

'ICES 

275.W 
95.00 

113.44 
130.56 
208.80 
953.32 
297.70 

31 5 
320 
322 

OCALA STAR BANER 
NEWS PRESS 
THE STUART NEWS 
THE FLORIDA UNION TIMES 
NEWS JWRNAL 
CHIPLEY NEWSPAPER 

324 
326 
328 
330 
332 
334 

296.45 
297.70 
155.64 
961.18 
832.00 
55.25 

25,526.M) TOTAL -NEWSPAPER ' NO1 

PHOTOSOUND OFORLANDO, INC. 
PHOTOSWNDOFORLANW. INC. 

8 
8 
2 

1995 SOUNDSYSTEM 250 53.03 1.677 ~ 

1995 SOUND SYSTEM,SHURE UNIDIRECT 250 53W 1.681 
1996 VISA-IDA ROBERTS. OPENHOUSES 250 1.29828 93 

TOTAL -OPEN HOUSES 1,40428 

W. PAUL RAYBORN h ASSOC 1995 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 
1996 

DEPOSITION4 MORIN - C o w  of D e p l i o n  250 
AGENDA CONF-K MARTIN 150 
W C K E l  X9K1495TRANSCRIPTION 250 
TRANSCRIPTS 250 

87.90 1,685 
181.00 163 
178.75 167 

11 
FAUROT, JANE - Couri Reporter 
C h N REPORTERS 
C h N REPORTERS 
W. PAUL RAYBORN h ASSOCIATES 

2 
2 
2 170 

173 
1 76 

165.W 
44.15 

158.75 
120.25 
114.95 
388.25 
45.00 

1,404.W 

2 
2 
3 

DEPOSITION OF R EDMUNDS 
COURT REPORTING 
COURT REPORTING 
DEPOSITION 

250 
250 
250 
250 

KIRKUND h AS= ATES 
KlRKLAhD h ASMCiATES 
ACCURATE STENOTYPE REPORTERS 

63 
336 
339 
341 

4 
5 
5 

GERALD NE KERR h ASSOC 
K I R K A D  h ASSOC ATES 

DEPOSTOhOF TS KT .ChBA 
DEPOSI? ON OF GUASTELA 

~~~ 

250 
250 

TRANSCRIPTS, DEPOSTTIONS, ETC. 

MASTERCARD 
THOMAS E. OAKS 
DEIDRA RHOADSPElTY CASH 
BRIAN ARMSTRONG 
WEST PUBLISHING COMPANY 
WEST PUBLISHING COMPANY 
WEST PUBLISHING COMPANY 
IMAGE MARKETING ASSOCNTES INC 
WEST PUBLlYllNG COMPANY 

WEST PUBLISHING COMPANY 
WEST PUBLISHING COMPANY 
CHUCK BLISS 
WEST PUBLISHING COMPANY 
WEST PUBLISHING COMPANY 
WEST PUBLISHING COMPANY 
DEPARTMEKT OF NATURAL RES 
NATIONAL TECHNICAL INFORMATION 
FPSC 
MERICAN WATER RESOURCES 
WEST PUBLISHING COMPANY 

1994 K.SHOFTER 205 WM 1476 12 
6 
8 
7 
5 

. ~ .. ..... 
1995 WDEO SERVICESRATE CASETRAIN 250 2 w . w  1,478 
1995 EDITED TAPE FOR AUDITORS 250 50.W 1.480 
1995 CONFROOM,95RateCaseTest. 250 70.W 207 

1995 Mlllne database researchpiepare testimony 250 182.25 1,491 
1885 WESTLAW USE h SUBSCRIPTION CHG 250 105.33 1,485 

1995 Online database researchprepare testimony 250 370.10 1.493 
1995 RR h Research Svc-answerinlericgalories 150 505.75 
1995 Online database research-preparelestimony 250 662.52 
1995 West Publishing Invoke x33467 250 682.23 
1995 SUBSCRIPTION, RESEARCH 250 671.64 
1885 SUffiCRIPTION.RESEARCH 250 466.66 
1996 EXPENSE REPORT 250 6.31 
1996 UNCLASSIFIED COST 250 131.26 
1996 SUffiCRIP.DATA BASE 250 22.72 
1996 SUBSCRIPTION,SEARCH CHGS 2M 280.31 
1996 PANFALLDATA 250 42.40 
1996 SOFTWARE REQUIRED FOR ECONOMY 250 689.00 
1996 INITIAL PREMIUM. REFUND SECURW BOND 250 15,864.03 
1996 IDA ROBERTS 250 87 M 
1996 
1996 
1996 FAX 250 4 28 
1996 

6 
9 
0 
10 
11 
11 
12 
1 
1 
2 
3 
3 
4 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 
5 

1.5M 

1.511 
1,509 

11516 
1,522 
162 

1,526 
178 
328 
329 

343 
347 
348 
353 
355 
357 
357 

... .. 
RATE CASE WESTLAW RESEARCH 250 578.35 
CARRY BOXES 250 26.00 

.. 
NEWSPAPER 250 1.33 

TOTAL -MISCELLANEOUS 22247.44 

18 



APPENDIX 957-5- tF 
NO. 950495 - WS 

SSU PRWECJ # SRA100 

PR NEWSWIRE-RATE REQ FILED 8 1995 M e t s i n g  1€6 493.50 1,450 
TOTAL -ADVERTISINO E m m E  493.50 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISS 5 1995 W FILING FEE 95 RATE CASE 250 4.500.w 1,446 
FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISS 6 1995 WIW FILING FEE95 RATE CASE 250 4.500.M) 1,448 

TOTAL. FLINQ. FEE RATE CASE 9,m.w 

FLORIDA PLBLlC SERWCE COMMISS 
FLORIDA PbB-IC SERVICE COMMISS 

AMERICAN PAG.NG IhC OF FLORID 
AMERiCAN PAG.NG IhC OF F-ORID 
AMER.CAN PAG NG IhC OF FLORID 
AMERCAN PAG hG IhC OF FLORID 
AMERICAN PAG NG IhC OF FLORID 
UASTERCARD 
TONY ISMCS 
AMERICAN PAGlhG IhC OF FLOR D 
RAD SSON rlOTEL T U A S S E E  
RADISSON tlOTE. T A A A S S E E  

AMERICa PAGING .NC OF FLOR D 
RADISSOh hOTEL TALLMASSEE 
RAD SSOh MOTEL T A W A S S E E  
RAD SSOh hOTELTAWASSEE 
AMERlCAh PAG NG .NC OF F.OR D 
AT6T WIRELESS 
AT6TWIRELESS SERVICES 
MASTERCARDN SA 

AT6T WIRLESS SERVICES 
AT6T WIRE-ESS SERVICES 

AT6T WIRE-ESS SERVICES 
AT6T WIRE-ESS SERVICES 
KIRK MARTlh 
CARYN (OWASKY 

5 1995 W SERV AVAlLAMLlTY FEE 250 2,250.w 
6 1995 WIW SERV AVAILABILIPI FEE 250 2,250.w 

4,500.00 TOTAL. FLING. FEE, SERV. AVAIL. 

3 1995 BEEPERSERVICE 175 15.50 
4 1995 BEEPERSERVICE 175 15.50 
5 1995 BEEPERSERVICE 175 13.22 
7 1995 BEEPERSERVICE 175 13.27 
7 1995 BEEPERSERVICE 
7 1995 TSMITH 
7 1995 EXPENSEREPORT&SWS 
8 1995 BEEPERSERVICE 
8 1995 JCIRELLO 
8 1995 BARMSRONG 
9 1995 M T e a S l e y  
9 1995 BEEPERSERVICE 
9 1995 T ISMCS 
9 1995 JWILSON 
9 1995 FLUDSEN 
10 1995 BEEPER SERVICE 
10 1995 CELLULAR PHONES 
11 1995 CELLULARPHONES 
11 1995 FLUDSW 
12 1995 T.SMITH 
12 1995 CELLULARPHONES 

175 13.47 
175 5.40 
175 0.50 
175 13.47 
175 1.42 
175 0.50 
175 3.02 
175 13.20 
175 1 .w 
175 0.50 
175 3.99 
175 13.27 
175 93.79 
175 28.49 

2 1996 CELLULARPHONES 
2 1996 VISA-TRACYSMN 
4 1996 CELLULARPHONES 
5 1996 CELLUMPHONES 
5 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 175 2 25 

1.42 
1,444 

1,351 
1,356 
1.360 
1,371 
1.388 
98 
15 

1,388 
1 w  
106 
1W 

1,416 
123 
15 
121 

1,406 
1,410 
1.412 

175 2.82 293 
175 0.35 151 
175 40.51 1.436 
175 14.87 
175 0.50 
175 68.52 
175 231.26 

. . . . . - .. - . . . . . 
5 1996 EXPENSEREPORT 175 381.93 

TOTAL -TELEPHONE 99252 

65 

362 
364 
370 
373 

94 

AMERICAN WATER WORKS ASSOCIATI 4 1995 BOOK. MODELING, ANALYSIS h DES 190 65 50 1,451 
CRC PRESS INC 6 1595 EFFECllVE EXPERT WilNESSlNG 190 72 17 1,461 

A W A  CUSTOMER SERVICES 0 1995 DOCUMENTDELIVERY 190 26W 1,465 
CWC ENGINEERING SOFWARE 6 1995 DESIGN CRITERIAGUIDELINES 190 1W W 1,463 

A W A  CUSTOMER SERVICES i o  1995 HANDBOOKS 190 65 25 1,472 
HENRY, DONNA 2 1996 WORDPERFECTHANDBOOK 190 1064 112 

4 1996 RTenero 190 32 41 375 
FDEP . TALUHASSEE 4 1996 COMPLIANCEXREPORT 190 238 w 379 

TOTAL - DUES 6 SUBSC. (011.17 

[ TOTAL. OTHER FILING COSTS - SSU 855,033.66 I 

L TOTAL-TOTAL RATE CASE EXPENSE Sl,!M1,276.71 I 

19 w. D*pm 



Ccounts Payable Voucher 

Approvcd . by .-----a. - Manual Check X: Date: 

Vendor #: 4,79 Vendor Namc: .- 

Typc: 

Inv Date: \b\% I. 9% h v # :  In-7 InvS: 1 L 4  \la 
DucDatc: \\\\C\qY Diwount: TUna: 
M o n W c  \ \ \  9s PurchascOrdcr#: - 
Descrjption: \AI]P \n\7qIQS 
Units: Job Code: 

Account Number Proiect Number Dollar Amount 
Pl8.RaCu.ULAccrSubAcnCEC 

,=a2% c.9 - 
%$s-A .s-n 49. Ins  .7 

w S\c;99. L# m . 2 4 5  - 2A=. 
I r \ s 4 9 . l R ~ - . 2 4 s  9 s e w  d 

Voucher Prcparcd by: 

. . . . -. . __ 

. .  . . .  . 
.~ . .  

. .  

. - 

.. . 
. . .  . - .  



APPENDIX 

, THETEWSCOMPANY INVOICE 
P.O. mx 549535 
ORIUrlDo. n 318y 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES 
ATTN: CYNTHIA GRAHAM ~~~ ~~ 

I000 COLOUR PLACE 
APOPXA FL 32703 

- M T E  y m w 3  

1032 1 euFTDyluuu 
10-31-95 

Week Ending: 10-29-95 
PO : 

17 

THANKS FOR CALLING TEWS COMPANY 
WE APPRECIATE YOUR BUSINESS 

T Hours 0.00 DBL 

T Hours 0.00 DBL 

TERMS: Due On Receipt 

. 



. _ .  .: . .  . . -- 

.. ... _. 

. .  . .  ~. .~ ~. 

- ... . 
. .  . .  . 

. .  ~. 
. .  . .  

. .  
.. . ~ .. . . -  . .  

. .  

. .  



WPENDiX 255-4 

Accounts Payable \.o'uqcher 

Approved by: - Manual Cluck #. Date: 

h i e d  Number 



SOUTllERN STATES UrLb iT lES.  INC 

I 

P 3 p e r e d  Ily 
FUND REIHRURSEMENT 

ENDING Date 

I FUND BALANCE I I 
Approved By Date 





APPENDIX 9s-r- ,4 

I I 

MOT VALID ron T U  

onn 1xa 00 TOTAL 
PU1CIIASES 

I I  I 

3 B f  9 9  

VENDOR COPY 



m: 
SOUTHERN STRTE UTILIT IES 

. .  
'28-01-95 HE58469 HOUSE'CHRRGE-' 
a 8 ~ 1 1 - 9 ~  ~ ~ 5 8 4 7 0  HOUSE  CHARGE'.:^ 

. .- ... ------ 

~~~ ~ 

. I000 COLOR PALCE 
RPOPKR, FL 32703 
RTTN BERT T PHILLIPS 

. .  
'28-01-95 HE58469 HOUSE'CHRRGE-' 
a 8 ~ 1 1 - 9 ~  ~ ~ 5 8 4 7 0  HOUSE  CHARGE'.:^ 

. .- ... ------ 

STATEMENT PAGE 

ME 
08-24-95 

AcmuNl*ssu 

~ -<A ~.: .i . 00 a. -ii;. :- ; 
. ..$.2+. oDDAYS . i. .. . 639.91 

CURRENT x) DAYS 60 DAYS 

PLEASE DETACH U I D  R E N R N  UPPER PCUCON Wrm PAVMEM 

TOTAL 659.91 
D U E  

HC58463 HOUSE CHRRGE / pd ARMSTRONG 
8701-95 HC58464 HOUSE CHRRGE LUDSON 
8-01-95 HC58466 HOUSE CHRRGE c) ClRELLO 

127.00' 
130.49 
197.92 



MC TEFFREY WILSON 
1003 COL.OR PLACE 
APCPKA FL 32703 

APPENDIX A$- A- 

D*r U c r r C  DnmDna M ovln 
-JL-93 L E 0 4 3 4  LONG DISTANCE 4 0 7 - 8 8 9 - 5 7 4 6  .50 
-21-95 R4711 ROOM CHARGE 115.00 

' - > l - g S  R T 7 1 1  ROOM TAX 11.50 

.. 
.. . - ' A  WELCOME CHANGE" THE RADISSON HOTEL TALLAHASSEE 

DIRECT B I L L  ACCOUNT - CODE ( SSU ) 



. * -  

Journal Entry Transacllon Form 
Prepared By:AT Ammv 

YEAWPERIOD: 1995-1 1 Source Code GJ Journal I 

Batch Type $4 I Monetary. 3 - Slalisliar) 
Reference Code GJ 11195 AT Auto AWNal? 

298.51 

(298.51) 



JWrMl Entry Transaction Form 
PreparedByAT Ammv ed By: E n t d  By:AT 

YEARIPERIOD: 199510 Soune Code GJ Journal # 20184 

Batch Tvpe (M - Monetary. S - Statistical) M Batch C 8388 
Inter Co. Tabk 001 Reference Code SJ521 Auto Accrual? N 

Tdal Number ot lines 
Tdal DBbils 
Tala1 Credits 



. : I. 

Journal Enlfy Transacllon Form 

Baich Type (M I Monetary. S = SlatislicaO 

Relerence Code 

/ 

/ 

Tolal Number of lines 190 

Tolal Debits 19,61029 

Tolal Credils (19,610 29) 



Journal Enlry Transacllon Form 

Prepared By:AT A ~ J  rovad By: .Enlered By:AT 

I IYEAWPERIOD: 1995-10 Swrcce Code GJ Journal # 20164 

- Batch Type (M - Monetary. SI Statislical) - M Batch# 8388 

55521 Auto Acchat? N 

I 



APPENDIX ar- A- 

PAGE 35- OF 3 x 5  

APPENDIX 

PAGE OF 
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APPENDIX xr- A- 

APPENDIX 

PAGE OF 

_- 
E% 

1..11..,1,11...111,.,.. ll.ll.lllllll.l.llllllll...ll ",, 1.1.1 *."a. 
SSU SERVICES 
,"BY L SUEAT 
1 0 0 0  COLOR PLACE - 
All" EIN6ER CLARK 
.CO,IA FL 3 2 7 0 3 - 7 7 9 7  

1717 59LD57330115089~ ' I  

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted



.. . 

Journal Entry Trsnsaalon Form 

Reference Code 

17.829.98 

! Paw 1 01 7 



APPENDIX z4-- A- 

PAGE 3 8  OF 3W - 

!- 

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted



ArI- tNVlA - 3  -r 

jc SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES. INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

2. RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

Please furnish the account distribution. Also. note the busina?ls p u ' p ~ e  and names of those attending. 



0C.J J -& APPENDIX 

PAGE + c  OF 3% 

.................... 
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APPENDIX O U J  --4 

PAGE d l  OF % 

.~ ' I /  JUL { a + 

. .  

........... __ .. .- ......... . . . . . . .  

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted
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APPENDIX 25-T -A  

_-__-_ . _. ................. .j.. ......... _; -:*- ..__-L_.. : T,-2-.- 

SOUTHERN STATES UTIUTI€% INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD UPENbEs D€ML 

2 RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROMD FORA VAlU SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX D*YS OF RECEIPT of a i u  

.FOR A C C W N n K .  LDE OM* 

,I 



Journal Entry Transaction Form 
i 

~ 

Relerence Code j 

1 
I 
j 

6.065.17 
(6,065.17L 

Page 1 01 9 



Journal Entry Transacllon Form 
PreparedByAT &fov ed By: Entered By:AT 

YEAWPERIOD: 1995-11 Swrce Code GJ Jwrnal Y 20398 
Batch Type (M - Monetary. S = Statistical) - Batch# 

lnler Go. Table 001 Reference Code SJ.521 Aut0 AccNal? 

Tdal Number 01 lines 

Page 3 of 9 



Journal Entry Transactlon Form 

YEAFUPERIOD: 1995-11 Source Code 
Batch Type (M = Monetary. S - Slalisdiial) 

Reference Code 

I I 

Page 7 of 9 



. . . .  

Journal Entry Trfmsacllon Form 
Prepared BYAT AwiW edBy: EnleredBYAT 

YEAWPERIOD 1995-11 SWmCCde GJ Journal C 20398 

Balch Type (M - Monetary. S = SlalislicaO 
Relerence Code SJ521 AUlO Accrual? - 

Tdal Numbsr 01 Hnes 

Page 9 01 9 
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APPENDIX oq-J-- 4 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL / 

1 1. Name AU: p P . 1 0 1 -  

2. RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX wrs OF RECEIPT OF BILL. 

Please furnish the account d8stribution. Also. note the business purpose and names of those attending. 

WOOl.591.99.1861 .WOO.ZW - -- 
WOOl.591.99.1861.WW.2W 

90001.591.99.6758.0000.2W 

90001 ,591 .99.6758 .OOOO ,190 

__ 
- -- 
- -- 

- -- 
- -- 

TOTAL 

WOrk h d e r  0u.lnnr mJ- 
(AIUCh lemtzed bllinp lor UI ~IelJMlU a04 W -1 ex-) Number MWWI 

9.92 Dinner IC: 1995 R a t e  Case 95R11W I 

95QAlW 29.39 Lunch IBPA. FLL. MB. T I .  JW) re: 1995 Rate Care hws.  

2k.W Lunch (BPI. MJF. Mx, I R I  k p t .  k e t i n g  

21.00 hnnual Due* 
$ 

f 

f 

f 

I 

I 

5 83.81 

Inadvertent persor#al charges in the amount of 16 
-payable to check n 

Employee Signature: 

are included on this statement. My personal 
uthern Slates Utilities for that amount is attached. 

Date. 

Approval: - 
Return original to AccoUntS Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING tJSE ONLY 



IUITRUST 
P.O. M ) X  b2822D 
0 1 1 l A ~ O O  F l  32862-8220 - . . . - w c ~ -  

6266-2730-0007-8406 
gntrnlor.rGoarsru*u - L a  .. rnsnEUom?._ 
iji N / A  - C I W  7. -DU 

- ,- I '- - 1  . 00 *.I 

.- . . .  
c-- . . .  - 

. . .  

lzzFzl 
. .  

t.' l,,ll,,,l,ll,,,lll,,,..ll~~l~l~l *,0,*2 

Wara""Wr0 
CARLOS COMACHO 
SOUTHERN STATES U T I L  u ., 1. iv 

. . . . . .  1000 COLOR PLACE 
. . . .  . .  ATTN GINGER CLARK 

. .  
. . . . . . . .  . . .  

APOPKA FL 32103 
,. 

. . .  
. .  

1790 ~2bh27300007LYOb 

11-27 18-27 I W A L  I I lmERSII IP FEE ........ ".*"..""".*."""*."* ....... *"**...."**..... TOT41 MWT OF lum rrm(t1: 

RECEIVED 
NOV 1:7 1995 

Accounts Payable 

I 

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted



. -  SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

2. RETURN COMPLkTED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

Please furnish the account distribution. Also, note the businerr purpose and names of t h e  anending. 

Inadvertent personal charges in the amount of $ 
check It 

Employee Signature: Date: /,/&/k 
(Approval of next level 801 supervision required) 

are included on this statement. My personal 
payable to Southern States Utilities for that amount is attached. 

AI 
Approval: w w  Date: h a  h 2  7 mi) 

Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy lor files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLV 



rCM- 

4266-2730-0007-8351 

. .  
z 1~,11..,1.11...111,,...ll,,l,l.l 11..*1 

MATT F E I L  
rn 

.li &+- SOUTHERN STATES U T I L  . . . . . . . . .  1000 COLOR PLACE . . .  . . . . . . . .  . . .  ATTN SINGER CLARK . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
. . . .  APOPKA FL 32703 

. . .  . .~ ,- _.^ ..... .- . . . . .  . r'- . .  . . . . .  i 
.. 

. .  
- . <  . . . .  ... 

. .  

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted



APPENDIX & A  -/a 

-- 

. SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

1 1 
I .  Name - W a t t  F e l l  Pg.-OI- 

2. RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO A ~ O U N T S  PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL. 

UeMe furnish Ime account distribution. Alto, note the businus purpore and names of those anending. 

wM)1.591.99.1861. WW ,195 95RAl W f 18.21 ) 112 t o  Rate C-e and 112 t o  River  Park - Car Rental 
) 

- -- 
9~01.591.99.67se.~~.195 $ 18.22 ! - -- 
WO01.591.99.1861.wW.2W 95RAlW 16.10 Olnnrr re: 1995 Rate  Care 

WOOl.591.99.1861 .WOO. 195 9SRAlOO $ 215.00 ) Fliaht t o  1- re: 112 and 112 yo 

9woi.59i.99.675e.woo.i95 215.00 ) River Park.  

0W01.591.99.1861.0000.200 95RA100 I 21.bO Lunch (KIF, BEG) ?e: 1995 R a t e  Care Port-Depo. 

90W1.591.99.6758.0000.190 f 21.00 Annual Fee 

- -- 

) - __- 
- -- 
- __- 

Inadvertent perso,nal charges in the amount of I 
check X-- payable l o  Southern Slates Utilities lor that amount is altached. 

Employee Signature: Date: 

(Approval o l n e p g ; ~ ~  

Approval: Dale: 

are included on this statement. My personal 

//- 2s- 9z 
T c 

Relur nal to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLV 



SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

1. Name &d&&.QW - .%.&Of/ 

2. RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX OAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL. 

Please furnish the account distribution. Also, note the business purpose and names of thuse anending. 

Ran, Orrr,llLcdgcr wort or*. mi- purpose 
HMh b,xDVIINurnbn Hurnwer h W " l  (AIUch imnilw tillinp lol .II micvuot~l .M u r  rental ex-) 

fM/-y. /Bti'om../%/- 38.02 s e R E w m Y & S  La a d  
__- I k L  LkrSmey  

9&&0.qU ,67HmOo. I 90 I ' 21 - & d u r n  

- -- I 

TOTAL I 37.02, 

Inadvertent personal charges in the amount of $ 
check u ___ payable to Southern Slates Utilities for that amount is attached. 

are included on this Statement. My personal 

Employee Signature: Dale: / / / a  7 (5 < 
(Approval of next level of Supervision required) 

XT ./A Dale: 4 7 7  93- 

Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 
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1,~11,,,1,11,,,111,,,,.ll,,l,l,l 

FORREST LUDSEN 

ATTN GINGER CLARK 
APOPKA FL 32703 

.: ' .  
c SOUTHERN STATES U T I L  

. . . . . . .  1000 COLOR PLACE . . . . .  . . .  . . .  . . . .  . . .  . .  . .  - . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
. . . .  . .  . .  

, I  ...... l.*..H..ll....I........* MOTICE MHO XTEm LISTED-BELT ............................. 
11-07 TNE A L T W E  COME# #I= ALTUUWTE SPR f L  11-05 2W50#53 l lOZbl1UBJ~10~5B12  l5.r 
11-03 STEAK **D ALE #IO15 ALTArlOWTE SPR f L  11-01 ~ 2 4 6 5 U 3 0 b b 9 9 3 0 6 0 l D 1 5 9 ' i O l 2  H . E  

1.1.1.. 

STATEUEM 

rmur.eL-- 
4266-2730-0007-853 

-. mnn!tEE - 
N I A  

l M D u  

1 . 00 

l 
e 

..... .: ..... T ... . . 
I .i .: . .  : . -. .:. 

. . . . .  _ _ T  - . . .  

. . .  
. .  

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted



c 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

2 RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX EtAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL. 

Inadverlent personal charges in the amount 0 I  f 
check up- payable to Southern States Utilities for that amount is attached. 

Employee S i g n a t u r c w d  I ‘  

are included on this statement. My personal 

Approval: Date: /d/FL=-- 
Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 
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KAREN SHOFTER 

ATTN GINGER CLARK 

+: 
.li ri” SOUTHERN STATES U T I 1  . . . .  . . .  . . . .  1000 COLOR PLACE 

. . . . .  . .  
. . . . .  . . .  . . . . . . . . .  . . .  APOPKA FL 32703 . . .  . .  

. . .  . . .  . .  
. .  .. ~. . 

. . . .  . . . .  . . _ .  , . .  
. .  . .  . .  

.. : . .  . .  

. - .  

R E C E ~ ~ E D  
I O V  1 7 9 5  

Accounts /Payable 

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted



Dollar Amount 

Ll .so 
3\. a9 

Voucher Rcpared by. 6 



APPENDIX 
2
sa

- &
 



. . .- 

. .  . .  . 
... . . - .-. . .  . .  

.~ . . .  . . . :  
.. ~. .,. r . : : . .  .- . . .  . .  

. .  

.. . . . . .  

.. . .~ 
. .  . 



Voucher Prcparcd by: & 

. .  
. .  

.~ . . ’ ...~ 

. ... - .  . .  
. .~ 

. .  

. .. . .. , . . . .  :.. .. . 

. .  



APPENDIX &US--& 

1000 COLOR PLACE 

_____-- INSTALLED AT ------- --- FOR QUESTIONS CONTACT --- 
SOUTHERN STATES UTIL SVC 1-800-621-3553 

11000 COLOR PLACE 

FL 32703 

EASTMAN RODAK COMPANY 
METER FAX 716-724-0663 
OTHER FAX 716-726-7633 

D E S C R I P T I O N  SERIAL NO, 

2930760 

.. .. . . .  _. . . .. - . . -. .~I . . . . 
INSTALLED LOCATIONS : 
MAILRDOM 300AFB ' 

NOV 1995 USAG:E BILLING - ANNUAL RUN LENGTH PLAN-12ER 
START -CREDITS= IMAGES 

1500 725052 
0 146063 

Wl'R TYPE SERIAL END 
2930760 14752610 14026058 A ALL 

B *  2930760 01087835 00941772 

*METER B COUNTS THE FIRST 10 IMAGES OF EACR ORIGINAL. 

METER 
B 
A 

IMAGE RANGES IMAGES 
1 AND OVER 146063 
1 ANDOVER 72505 

TOTAL BILLABLE 8 7 i i l k E C E I V E D  

JAN 1 2 1996 
Accounts payable 

FLORIDA STAl'E TAX 

MANY REMIT-1'0 ADDRESSES WILL BE CHANGING JANUARY 31. 
PLEASE WATCH FOR MORE INFORMATION TO FOLLOW. 

RECEIVED 

Accounts Payable 

***** RETAIN THIS COPY FOR YOUR RECORDS ***'* 
TERMS - NET 30 DAYS 
REMIT T0:EASmN KODAK COMPANY 

PO BOX 65885 
CHARLOTTE 

E6614200 1 1  

19941101 675 

e. -.-. w ~ m - t  rn *. d D - NC 28265-0885 
Me--," n r.. - 3-M-  1 0 1  a,- 
mm rn -11- d - rar*( D( rn - e M 

-2 x10 * WLI" 

.. RATE 

.009! 

.0011 
1387.6C 
1305.05 

161 .5 .  

S 2854.26 



FIELDS ARE REQUIRED 

Southern States Utilities 
RECEIVING REPORT 

I I 

I DOLLAR AMOUNT 5 

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

. .  

. .  . .. 
. .  



5/02/96 10:49:08 SYSTPI AUDIT TRAIL APGANI APDANI 

company 001 SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC Batch NO. 5076 
currency USD Voucher# 1996 - 03 - 01260 
Actg.Grp APSUM Y&EIA*&’ GL 
Vendor 515 KI 

VOUCHER HEADER INFORMATION 
Inv Date 3081996 Invoice P 3198 Inv Arnt 
Due Date 3271996 Discount .oo Inv Terms : 

&&7 
d 

Sales Tax .OO Freight .oo 

Expense Year 1996 Period 3 1099 Code: 1099 Amt .oo 
Critical Lvl Hold Pay 0 Separate Check 0 Factor 
Approval Code Route Code: cc/m 

DEFAULTS 

USER FIELDS 

00000000000 
MISC. Message 
Voucher Comment 

00000000 
00000000000 

F3= Exit F12= Bypass F15= 1st Page 

~ 



. 

5/02/96 10:49:51 ACCOUN'I'S PAYABLE INQUIRY APGXGL APDXGL 

ooi.ooooi.s9i.99.i86i.a~oo .250 

I 

Expensed mount 

Units 

0 Account 

Sel COW Year Mn Seq% Exp  Act- Y e a r  Per Purchase Order 

pK?."cxsE-. 

001 1996 03 01260 001 APSUM 1996 / 03 L141605 120.25 , 

.oo 

F3= Exit F5= Full Text 
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Accounts Payable Voucher 
Date: Approved by: 

Vendor Nam: AT&T W ireless Vendor #: - 
h * A  Ms: 4.293.27 InvDate: 1 1  - 

DueDate: 03/06/96- Discount: TUllS: 

MonthNr: &- purchascord~* - 
Dwxiption: Cellular Phones 

Account Number 
hwnlPnR.sCv.W.AceisLSub*odGEC 

90001.590.99.6758.0000 .175 

90001.591.99.6758.0000 A75 

00001.591.99.1861.0000.175 

. 7  

90001.185.99.6758.0000.175 

90001.595.99.6758.0000 .175 

90001.11b .99.6758.oooO .175 

. 75 

90001.590.99.6758.0000 . 1 75 

e . 75 

90001.570.99.1059.2000.175 

90001.585.99.1059.2000.175 

Project Number 

95RA100 

Dollar 

309.65 

6.20 
7.50 

his7 L 
399.30 

48.40 

416.78 
172.83 

38.40 
4- 

192.09 
29.81 

974.47 

12&Q& 

AT 2/29/96 



. .  
*' .. 

DATE. February 22.1996 

TO. Brian Armstrting 

FROM Angela M. Tremain 

SUBJECT: AT&T Wmless Services 

APPENDIX Am-- A 

Attached is a copy of  charges for the current month Please review and sign below for approval. 
To avoid possible late fees, please return to the Accounts Payable department as soon as possible. 
Thank you! 

RECEIVED 
FEB 2 6 1996 

Accounts Payable 
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APPENDIX 2 S-T- fl  

WATEXTECH software and Consulting 
~~ 

A@ 1,1996 

F m a  M e n  Invoice No. 7 
sourhan strucs utilities 
rm color 'Place 
Apopkn, FL 32703 

Subject: Invoice for P ~ ~ ~ I M c  Orders 86S-RTJMW6 & 865-CHG-0001 

Dear Fom~t:  

This invoice CncOmpaSSCS COnSdhg XFhCCS I paforwd dvring JMW thmugb Mareh 1996 fM 
Southern States Utilities. The work included n s p w ~ s  to intcnugataies/docunt requests, 
dcvelopmcnt of rebuttal testimony, and calculation of pricc elasticity for stand-alone (capped and 
non-capped:i rates. My total expenses for this paid equal 510,640.00 as itemized below. I have 
now exceedrd our purchase order agreement knit of 557,350. I am tilling you for my expenses 
up to that limit or 59,098.95. 

I have teen viaant to keep my hours within budget. However, the special interest FPSC and 
OPC have had in price elasticity adjusancnts, water use projections, and the weather 
normalization clause have caused the o v m n  in Task 4. That o v m n  will grow with the 
preparation .and wimess appearance for the rate hearing in Tallahasre. I estimate the o v m n  in 
Task 4 to rench 60 hours. 

DESCRIPTION Budget Spent to Spent this Billing 

Labor Houn. 
Task 1 Warn Variability 120 98 0 
Task 2. Rate Smcture Alternatives 170 179 0 
Task 3. Weather Normalization Clause 100 112 0 
Task 4. E x l m  Wimess 100 122 32 
Task 5 .  Stand-Alone Rates (added) 80 80 80 

Total Labor Hours 570 59 1 112 
Labor Experse @ 595hour 554,150.00 556.145.00 $10.640.00 
Travel Expense (5) 53.200.00 52,746.05 VI 

$10,640.00 Total Expenses 557,350.00 558,891.05 

1375EAmw A\mUE. SA\ CARLOSCA 94070 PHONE/FU 1-800-800-9519 



JBW Billing 

. 

Hours Type SET# 
18.0 Direct Teslimony 
0.1 Doc 1 
0.5 Doc 1 
0.? Doc ! 
1.5 Doc 1 
0.1 Doc 1 
0.3 Doc I 

22.0 Doc 1 
0.1 Doc 1 

. 1.0 Inlenog. 1 
0.3 Inlenog. 1 
0.5 Doc 1 
0.2 Doc 1 
0.1 Doc I 
6.1 Doc 1 
1.5 Doc 1 
0.5 Doc 1 
0.1 Doc 1 
0.2 Inlenog. 1 
0.1 Doc 1 
0.3 Inlermg. 1 
0.4 Inlenog. 1 
0.3 Inlenog. 1 
0.1 Inlerrog. 1 
0.3 Inlerrog. 1 
0.3 Inlerrog ! 
0.3 Doc 4 
0.2 Doc 7 
0.5 Doc 7 
0.1 Doc 7 
1.0 Doc 7 
0.1 Doc 7 
0.2 Doc 7 
1.5 Doc 7 

Q# 

22 
23 
24 
25 
26 
27 
28 
32 
70 
97 
3 
6 
7 
8 
9 
10 
11 
12 
12 
13 
14 
15 
17 
18 
19 
164 
197 
190 
199 
200 
201 
202 
228 

Page 1 

ISSUE-DATE REWEST-BY 
7/1/95 FPSC 
7/18/95 OPC 
7/1w95 OPC 
x"": GDC 
7/18/95 OPC 
7/18/95 OPC 
7/18/95 OPC 
7/18/95 OPC 
7/18/95 OPC 
7/18/95 OPC 
7/18/95 OPC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC ,l 

8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 
8/31/95 FPSC 

9/29/95 OPC 
9/29/95 OPC 
9/29/95 OPC 
9/29/95 OPC 
9/29/95 OPC 
9/29/95 OPC 
9/29/95 OPC 

917195 OPC 



JEW Billing 

Hours Type SET# 
2.0 Interrog. 7 
0.2 Doc 7 
0.2 Interrog. 7 
0.2 Doc 7 
2.2 Interrog. 7 
1.5 Doc 7 
1.5 Interrog. 7 
0.1 DOC 7 
0.3 Inlerrog. 7 
2.0 Doc 7 
0.2 Interrog. 7 
0.3 Doc 7 
0.1 Interrog. 7 
0.1 Doc 7 
0.1 Intenog. 7 
O lDoc 7 
0 4 Interrog. 7 
15Doc 7 
0.5 Interrog. 7 
0.1 Doc 7 
0.3 Inlerrog. 7 
0.1 Doc 7 
1.5 Intermg. 7 
0.1 Inlermg. 7 
0.1 Interrog. 7 
0.2 lnterrog. 7 
0.1 Doc 10 
0.1Doc 11 
2.5 Doc 11 
0.2 Doc 12 
0.3 Doc 12 
8.0 Demition 

CM 
229 
229 
230 
230 
231 
23 1 
232 
232 
233 
233 
234 
234 
235 
235 
236 
236 
237 
237 
238 
238 
239 
239 
240 
245 
246 
247 
266 
259 
271 
309 
31 1 

4.0 Laia liled Exhibits 
0.1 Doc 1 13 

ISSULDATE REWEST-BY 
9/29/95 OPC 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/45 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9I29l95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
9/29/95 
10/11/95 
1011W95 
10/16/95 
10/20/95 
10120195 
11/6/95 
11W95 
1/5/96 

OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 
OPC 

Marco Island Ci 

i 

Page 2 



JEW Billing 
. 

Hours Type SETX (I# ISSUE-DATE REWEST-BY 
0.1 Doc 1 14 115196 Man0 Island Ci 
0.1 DOC 18 295 1/5/96 OPC 
0.1 DW 18 296 1 6 / 9 6  OPC 
0.1 DOC 18 297 1/5/96 OPC 
0.1 Inlerrog. 18 347 1/5/96 OPC 
0.1 Inlenog. 18 348 1/5/96 OPC 
0.1 Inlenog. 18 349 1/5/96 OPC 

31.2 Rebunal Teslimony 3/20/96 

72.8 Tolal Discovery Hours 

122.0 Total 
18.0 Subtract Direct Teslimony 
10.4 SublracIli3 For Normal Rebunal 
24.3 Sublracl IC3 for Normal Discovery 
69.3 Total Task 4 addRional hours because d excass discmet) 

80 Total Task 5 additional hours because of rate 6 1 ~ u m  Is8 

118 Additional hours added lo PO because of excess discuver 

267.3 Total Addilional Hours 
$25.393.50 Revenue lmpacl 

Page 3 

. .  

. !: 
! 
: 
c. 
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APPENDIX A =-A 

PAGE 73 OF 39a - 
. '. 
" 

GUASTELLA ASSOCIATES, INC 

wr. Forrest Luclsen 
Southern States; Utilities 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32'103 

April 1, 1996 

MARC0 ISLAND 

Total Hours: 

Staff Charges: 

Principal I 
Associate 
Principal I1 
Engineer 
Financial/Acctng 
Analyst 
Technician 
Administrative 

Previous Balance: 

9.00 

195 4.50 
160 0.00 
140 0.00 
100 0.00 
100 3.00 
80 0.00 
65 0.00 
38 1.50 

300.00 
0.00 
0.00 

57.00 



APPENDIX 2 =-A 

PAGE 7 L/ OF 3 e b  - 
# .  

N O X , S W D  FIELDS, ARE REOUIRED 
Southern States Utilties 

RECEIVING REPORT 60782 

I I II 

WKm 1 7  
G L #  G I  RECEIVED BY CHECKED BY 

I I 
REV- ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

. . . .  . .  

. .  

. .  
. . ., .. 

. .  
.. . 

.. . . 



APPENDIX .? n- A 

.. . 
. .  GUASTEXLA ASSOCIATES, mc. 

VTnm MANAG- VXLUATION * MI6 coNuRuNTs 
r P m x 3 l l . m w - I  
ltlMi "JQm 07977 

lT+mlzM.nn 
M. SUI N1mi 

... ___. , . .., 
. .  ~ 

. --- _. Mr. Forrest Luclsen 
Southern Stateit Utilities 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

Staff Charges: Hourly '$2 
Rate \ Hours 4 Amount ------ -__-----__ ----____-__ 

Principal I 195 1 2 2 s  17.50 r .2~ s 3,412.50 
Associate 160 0.00 0.00 
Principal I1 140 0.00 0.00 
Engineer 100 0.00 0.00 
Financial/Acctng 100 I / . o  16.00 r.0 1,600.00 
Analyst 80 0.00 0.00 
Technician 65 0.00 0.00 
Administrative 38 .3< 0.50 . I C  19.00 
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PAGE: 2 

: n m t  I *I I U I K  EWLrnEE EMP I L A B a  10111 DESCRlPlIOY 
w i n  LAOW 

WtRWEADS Hums ................................................................................................................ 
4 W  6l.5Y 3.5 L A W - R E C W  
5150 115.17 6.P L A W - R E C W  
5150 116.01 7.1 L A W - R E C W  

1211 29.26 2.5 LABMI-RECWD 
jiii &j.w 5.5 Lmm.nEcwD 

.............................................................................................................. 
Fa 5w A C r r m l  . 1762.W 78.7 

.......................................................................................................................... 
TOlAL 101 *a Imm . ~ 6 2 . 0 0  n.7 

L L S C U , B E I * M l l E  I (338 9.36 0.4 LUOII-IECOID 

.......................................................................................................................... 
TOIAL r a  su r c m i  . 9-16 0.L 

..... ..: .................................................................................................................. 
~ O T A L  f a  *a I M Z ~ W  9.36 0.4 .......................................................................................................................... 

2981 5lI.M 9.0 WOI-REOOIP 
pIIcD*,IucL E 2981 327.76 6.0 WOI-REOOIP 
KIO*R IUIK A Y21 135.04 2.0 U I O I - I E C O I D  

174190ZI l&0507/ uRlfn.iuol1 0 -7 86.50 3.0 L A * I - L C M I O  

.................................................... ................................................ ............ 
1111 ra IUI ACCOUI . 1 0 6 2 . ~  ' m o  .......................................................................... .+. ........................................ .._/ 

. 

., 

! 



lOIl9IV5 

SSJ LA** C i M G f S  
laml*b 01OER 1741-WZl 
SEPIEWSER ACTUAL 1995 

PACE: 3 

CIIARGE I *a I UllK orrmrr E W  I L A M l  TOTAL o i s m i p i i a  
Yl lW L r n  

OVERiEADS WWRS ................................................................................................................ 
.......................................................................................................................... 
TOTAL F a  *a lM620592 * 34.27 0.1 

2278.64 
171.91 
227.W 
82.W 

195.3 
150.03 
611.54 

i 3 3 . n  

TOTAL ra M ~ ~ r r m i  = .................................................................... ........................................ 

.......................................................................................................................... 
TOTAL i01 *a lUm507 .  3302.9b 69.5 .......................................................................................................................... 

s i l i c a  
SWACW 

41.05 
61.08 
15.29 
77.50 
11.02 
16.51 

216.88 
1V5.45 
201.36 

10.- 
17.34 
55.37 
18.25 
10.56 

107.62 
212.49 
13O.M 
118.M 

8.34 
8.31 

85.U 



. 
Wl19l95 

S U  UWR CIMCES 
m l f f i  a D f R  1741-9021 ' W M I  AClWl 1995 

PAGE: 2 

C W I C E l  *IIL W R K  W l D l E E  E W #  L A W R  l O l A 1  OfSCRIPlIOI 
w i n  UMI 

mnnfms IKUS ................................................................................................................ 
MI11 M I  r 5150 lZO.O(L 7.2 LAMI-RECOIO 

7.9 L A I O I - R E ~ O  
17419021 lM2o3B 

17419021 lMM3B5 I I l 1 , I R I U  J 5241 93.26 7.3 LAW-REEOIO 
i ~ i w z i  immw nl11,dru J 5241 94.48 

lWb.71 M.6 10111 FOI U K W l  . .......................................................................................................................... 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ I . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  .................................................................................. 
1OIAl r(ll RI 1- . 1Wb.71 M.6 .......................................................................................................................... 
1741W21 1741902l &-) 1SZMO7 

17419021 IS20507 
17119021 18620507 
17419021 1-507 
1741W21 lM20507 
17419021 1W.0507 
17419021 lW.0507 

1741mzt ~~7 

1 

X I 1  
ZW1 
'3094 

3094 
3449 
4314 
4314 
4m 
4838 

............................................... 
m1Al roI U AeaWC . ..................................................................... 

812.W 
1512.57 
n 7 . a  
2or.m 
1M.S 
253.15 
b3.M 

305.53 
241.2b 

.................................. , 
a . 0  

...... 

._._.. 

.......................................................................................................................... 
m 4 . m  93.0 1 O l A l  P O I  rn 18620507 - .......................................................................................................................... 

I7419021 
1741W21 
1741W2l 
1741W2I 
17419021 
17419021 
1741W21 
17419021 

f Im 

3012 
3052 
MI2 
3W1 
W V  
3449 
3709 
4104 

108.48 
210.37 

5.13 
35.00 
57.41 

238.18 
21.62 
28.W 



t 

PA=: 2 Q1l19RI 

E M #  L A D l  IOIAL DESCRlPllol 
L A D l  

WfRIIEIDS K M S  

L m m f  
w i n  

CMIE # IU # Iu ACCl 

................................................................................................................ 

.......................................................................................................................... 

.......................................................................................................................... tgr.51 u.1 lDlM P O I  Iu ACCOMl  . 
.............................................. ...................................................................... 
FOI IU 10620385 m i m . ~  w.1 .......................................................................................................................... 

3lIp 1.31 0.1 LABm.REcoID 1741VOZI 1&20392 IuLnnl(*.wlLIP I 

.......................................................................................................................... 
8.31 0.1 101AL .......................................................................................................................... FOI L m M n  

.......................................................................................................................... 
8.31 0.1 1mM .......................................................................................................................... F 9  IU 1-. 

............................................. ................................................................ 
F a  u h W 1  . ( g i 5  I 9.0 .......................................................................... "C. ........................................ 

................................................................................................................... 
................................................................................................................. 5 4 4 . 8  P.0 *DI lbm507 - 

5 . 0  0.1 ELlR Urn cI(w 
5.m 0.1 m a  M cnm 

RC&WI.JM€S A 3061 
-I11 J M S  A 3061 
am.& * 

2uNx oLy*.uy I 
15.47 0.3 LuQ-RfCMO 
118.79 2.2 M U r - R E r O  

WIP 
W&P 

'%E 
UUYx 



PAGE: 2 

EW # L A U I  l O l A l  ofsmiviim OILDlLE 
UllW L A U I  

M E R U E M S  m M S  

CHARGE # a # SW ACCI 

................................................................................................................ 

....................................... ............................................................................................ 

.......................................................................................................................... 2179.28 102.9 101AL ia 9.N ACrmYl 

.......................................................................................................................... 

...................... .................................................................................................... 1 0 1 ~ ~  ra nr 1 ~ 1 0 ~ 5  * 2179.28 102.9 

.0.52 0.0 I.C. 1MRESlCU 3179 
8.21 0.1 LAMI -RECOIO 

3.1 L A I O I - R E C U O  
15.83 0.8 LA*I-RECUO 
6.69 0.1 L A I I I - R E C O I O  

Nuwaaul PwlLlt R 3179 

Ic111OM PA111 L 5620 

U L W n m ' ~ l 1 1 t  I 3179 
17419021 106203VZ 
1761902l 18620392 
17119021 lM20392 
17619021 18620392 
17119021 18620392 

111.53 ra*lr*.rint II 35% 

I O I C M I , ~ I E L  Y 1226 

.......................................................................................................................... 
i o i ~ i  rm 9 . ~  ACKUII - .......................................................................................................................... 141.77 4.7 

.......................................................................................................................... 
TOTAL rm *a IMZO~VZ = .......................................................................................................................... 141.77 4.7 

- 
-76.23 0.0 I.C. lllEYloLD ZPn 

1W.PI 32.0 LIY.-RECOID 
1011.79 16.0 LAMI-RECUD 

1.0 LAMI- IECOID 
4n.n 16.0 LMm.IfCm0 

~ t l ~ . L ~ l L l E  J 

IEL&IZ.KLGLAS a 5106 58.48 2.0 LAIOI -RECUD DICK JUlN A 

U112lt.MYlV I m 
7S81 

1838 

/&%7 W#OllC4 K W D f R ' R M K  M A E 3422 UFP l15.M 17119011' 18620107 
17419021 18620507 
1741902I 18620507 
174190211 18620507 

.................................. 
lOlAL F a  SW A C r m Y l  . ............. ............................................................................................................ 

................... ....................................................................................................... 
3L20.79 74.0 101AL r01 *01 18620507. 



.. 

....... 
74lW21 
741W21 
74lVOZl 
7119021 
741WZl ::!q 7' 

741W21 
~741W21 
I741W2t 
I741V021 
I7IIWZI 
I7~IW21 
I7b1902t 
1111W21 
IIblW21 
174IW2I 
174lW21 

llm I S U I  LCCl €RLDI€€ 

................................... 
IMP I LAIC4 IOTAL o€scRlPllou 

Ylln m m  
OMRH€AOS m s  ............................................................... 

28.97 
3.35 

13.47 
1V.52 
39.14 
74.22 
1b.lV 
14.31 
27.bV 

1.91 
10.M 
12.35 

106.52 
9.18 
5.03 

11.31 
11.27 
4.65 

23.5'4 
11.16 
22.W 

........................................................................................................................ 
85b.55 36.2 LL 101 slm l C C M 1  . 

.................................................................................................................... 

.................................................................................................................... a Ir* lM203V2 - 85b.55 3b.2 

,................ ......................... ..... 
........................................................... .... .......................................... 

I 
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L M  TQlAL DEI  PlIW 
w i n  L A V X  

Q W l l E M S  W A S  ............................................... ................................................................. 
............................................................................... 
IQIAL im un IM202d5 m ZWQA ............................................................................... 

ZLb5 
a b 5  
IY? 
IIIP 
117) 
3 u v  
15% 
1sw 
4110 
1110 
4210 
LIIO 
LIU 
&51b 
L S L  

Lrnl 
L 7 7 7  
w* 
UII 
LMl 
5150 
I118 
IZll  

,mi 

6o.n 
LP.U 
1I.M 

19l.18 
157.6) 
w.10 
11.16 
MA1 
11.14 
X.lL 

1.V7 
42.55 
36.M 
9.5P 

52.01 
5.31 

5v.u 
4.87 

17.41 
zI.L5 
b8.b8 

L . V l  
11.61 
11.2b 

... 

... 
........................................ 
IM.7 ........................................ 

5 lOlAl lC4 SUI A C U M l  m 1197.51 l L . l  
I .......................................................................................................................... 
? 
L c .......................................................................................................................... 

IOIAL im *01 IWOIR . 1LP7.51 14.1 .......................................................................................................................... 

miu 18 ....... 
. .  \ . .  ........................................................................................................................ 

D I X I I A r m n  . Zfi*.Il 141.0  .......................................................................... '___._____._ ............................ , 

.......................................................................................................................... 
........................................................................................................... U row in mu 1u10)or - n5v.11 42.0 
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WnesviUa. mrida 32W1 
(904)371-5821 

SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S  
1000 COLOR PLACE: 
AF'OPKA, FL 32708 
ATTN: MR. CHARL.ES M. B L I S S  

F A C I L I T I E S  ANALYSIS DEPT. 

PAGE bd OF a -- 

maam.: 1 4 7 5 6  

DITE. MARCH 20, 1596 

LEGAL 

JEIcRQIEcTm,: 19540-476-01 

FEBRUARY 1996 

ILAROR 

L. SMITH 

R .  E.DrlUMDS 
J. t1LlL I'liil4 

ri. LACROIX 

HWEZ 
1-00 

- 7 5  
5.00 
-25 

i..cIraTi SUBTOTAL 

44.43 
30.30 

180.30 
25 .95  

ClDC SJHTCITAL 

3,099.56 

4.1 46.7:-3 

PAST DUE BALANCE 

GRAND TOTAL 

PLEASE RETURN ONE COPY 3F THIS INVOICE WITH REMITTANCE 

anouNI 
44 - 43 
22.73 

Y 0 1 . 9 0  
6..49 

TOTAL BILLING THIS PERlOl 

9 7 5 .  1.5 

7". 04 

1 . 0 4 7 . 1 9  



APPENDIX 2 3 1) -# 
.. 

PAGE OF 

__-- . . . .  . . ~  .. . ... . 

Uuch 22,15915 

Mr. CbuksM Bliss 
FuititiaArulydrDep.nmmt 
southan states tmitirs services 
1 OOO Color Phcc 
Apopka, Florida 32703 

RE: Public Service Commission pmrial T&ony 
E A  Project No. 19540-476-01 

Dear Mr. Bliss. 

The attached Invoice No. 14756 is for services performed by Mr. R o b  C. Edmunds, P.E. for 
pranal tadmony; and Ms. M Ms. J. Holman, and Ms. L. Smith for administrative xnices .  

Thank you for the opponunity to serve Southern States Utilities. Pleax feel bee to call me if you 
have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Jones, Edmundr &AssxiaIes. Inc 

Attachment: E A  Invoice No. 14756 

U Y i h n  IYUO476UhV14714 
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NDTE:?HADED FIELDS ARE R~UIRED . 

Soothern States Utilties 
, . RECEIVING REPORT 63173 
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APPENDIX C 3  -n 

Southern States Utilities 
1000 color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

Statement '4 332716 -- 
File +t 

MARCH 27 1996 
40001- 2 

This summary includes all transactions on the above matter 
processed up to and including the date of the last transaction 
shown on this invoice. Any transactions, including credits or 
receipts proce!,sed after,that date will be reflected on a future 
statement. 

Current Fees: 
Current Ccst Advances: 

Total Current Fees and Cost Advances: 
TOTAL BALANCE DUE: 

__ 
30.00 
3.80 

- 
33.80 
33.80 

continued 



APPENDIX 2% - A  

.. .. .. . .. .. . . 

Southern Stet,es Utilitiem 
1000 Color Pljace 
Apopka, EL 31703 

Statement # 332716 

For Professional Services Rendered: 
Re: Southern States Utilities, Inc., General 

File 

Professional Services: 

File # 

FEB 24 96 GHH Review of letter f rom Brian Armstrong 
re: SSU 1995 FPSC Rate Increase 
Application 

Harris, Gordon H. .10 
Current Fees: 

Cost Adgances: 

FES 29 96 Reproduction Cost 
Current Cost Advances: 

Current Fees and Cost Advances: 
TO INSURE PF.OPER CREDIT TO THE ABOVE ACCOUNT 

PLEASE RETURN A COPY WITH REMITTANCE 

D U E  U P O N  R E C E I P T  

MARCH 27 1996 
2 40001- 

.10 

3 0 . 0 0  
30.00 

0014 
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SOURCE, INC. 
mclNKL.s - rLANNM8 

.*.m P. N14 P.E h..1M 
llyIll 0. llmnop. J... C.E.. V.P. 

M.rch8.1996 

INVOICE 

Accornltr Payable DepMmm 
southcm stairs utilities 
loo0 Color Place 
A p o p 4  FL 32703 

RE: ~ s a v i c e s  
Used snd Uacfd Tatimony - 1595 R8te CMC for 
Southern States Wry 
Proja No. 421-01-95 PW39539 

DESCRIPTIO N U N I T  3MZ AMOUNT 

1. Principal 
2. Secretarial 

6.5 hrs S 1 2 5 . 0 0 h  S 812.50 
.7shrs 40.00h 30.00 

TOTAL DUE TEIS INVOICE 

This invoice represents services through March 1, 1996. 

s 842.9 

Tasks accomplished were: 
1. Certify deposition. 
2. 

3. 

Renew testimony w/Hansen Bcrtrain, Mann Rothchild, 
Biddy Dirmukes. 
R&ew testimony draft memo of initial renew of John Starling 
.testimony. 

SOURCE. INC 

W . W  
James P. Ellion, P.E. 
President 

e: RalphTerrcro 

RECEIVED 

Accounts Payable 
w i a ~ s  

1334 LAFAYETTE STREET CAPE CORAL, FL 33904 (941) 549-2345 FAX (941) 549-6779 



0 Invoice Tracking Log 

Vendor Name: soune.~nc. (v SSU Projecl w: 95RAlW 

Vendor Reference u: 42141-95 

Project Description: 

0 ' s  SSU Purchase Order *: 39539 3 u44 0 

SSU GR Accounl W: W1.owO1.595.99.1861 .M100.150 Used 6 Uselul &im%y $5 Rale Case 

Inilialed By: R. Terrero 

INVOICE APPROVALS CHANGE ORDER APPROVAL& 

I I I I I 
I TOTALINVOICEDTODATE: I $ 5.310.65 C W E  O R M A  TOT- I S  

REMAINING AMOUNT IS 4.689.35 CUARENTCONTRACTUIT: I $ 1O,oM).W 

1 .  

I 
Page 1 

i 
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APPENDIX 2 5 5 4 -  

Jmmn P. pion. P.€ h l u m  
*y.n D. m. Jr, P€. V.P. 

April 5.1996 

INVOICE 

Accounts Payable Depamnent 
Southern States Utilities 
IO00 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

RE: Engineering Services 
Used and Useful Testimony - 1995 Rate Case for 
Southern States Utility 
Project No. 421-01-95 P0#39539 

- DESCRrPnON - RATE AMOUNT 

1. Principal 5.25 hrs S125.00hr $ 656.25 
2. Secretarial .25hrs 40.00h 1o.00 

TOTAL DUE THIS IhVOlCE S 666.25 

This invoice represen!s services through March 31. 1996. 

Tasks accomplished were: 
I .  File review, prcpred memo. ' . 
2. 
3.  Rsview rebuttal testimony. 
4. 

Prepared Burnt Store R/O capacity review for Ralph Terrero 

Rt%iew and add to rebuttal testimony. 

James P 1511iou, P.E 
President 

c' Ralph 'Temro 
Received 

Envirofin?n!al Senices 
APR - 8 1996 



Vendor Name: Source. Inc. 

Vendor Relerence Y: 421-01-95 

Pmjecl Descriplion: 

Inilialed By: R. Temm 

Used & Useful Teslimony - '95 Rale Case 

Invoice Tracking Log 

. 
4 m 6  

INVOICE APPROVALS 

SSU Projecl 0: 95RAlOO 

SSU Purchase Order L: 39539 

SSU GA Accounl t: @I1 .~1.595.99.1@51 .WW.150 

CHANQE ORDER APPROVALS: 

~ 

Page I 

'. 



PURCHASE ORDER * 



. .  
. .  

. .  



HmittAaod.bsLLC 
P.O. Box 95135 
Chicago, Illinoir 60694-5135 
(7W) 295Moo 

To: Ms.Da.leLock 
southem states utilities 
loo0 Color Place 
Apopka. FL 32703 

APPENDIX ?5<- ff 
- 

March 1996 Invoice for Services Through the 25th: 

Review of Testimony and 
Preparation of Rebuttal Testimony 

Miscellaneous Expenses Allocable 
to trhe Above Assignment (telephone, 
photocopying, postage, etc.) 

$ 6 , 8 6 9 .  

3 4 3 .  

$ 7 , 2 1 2 .  
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?- 

8752$ 

REQUISITION NOTE SHADED FIELDS ARE AEQUlRED 

Itt u4&Qu&%A S ' k f Y  
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APPENDIX 755-A 

May 15. 1996 

Dillcd t h rough  04/30/96 

Dill numbcr 001590-00013-033 KAII 

SOUTUERN S T A T E S  UT:LLITIES, I N C .  
ATTENTION: ACCOUN!PS PAYkDLE 
1000  COLOR P m c E  
APOPKA. FL 32703 

1 9 9 5  RATE CASE 

Dalancc forxard as Gf bill numbcr 031 datcd 04/16/96 S29.132.77 
- 

roR morCx:oxAL S:CRVICCS RCSDCRCD 

0?:01,'9€ KA:I RCVIICW AND DRAFT R E V I S I O S S  TO SSC'S O D J C C T I O X  TO 
ISTCRROCATCRY NO. 12 SCRVCD DY CONCERNED C I T I Z C S S  .~ ~~~~~~~ ~ ~ 

O r  LICIIICII ACRES AND D I S C U S S  WITIl MATT F E I L ;  DRAFT 
S S L " : ~  ODJCCTIONS TO oec*s DOCOMEKT REQUEST NO. 
320: RCVICW T R A N S C R I P T  PROM I I E A R I S C  O S  MOTION TO 
TRAS:STER SSU C A S E S  TO D I V I S I O N  OF A D M I N I S T R A T I V E  
IIFAR I N C S  1.30 h r s  2 O D . 0 0  .. -. .. . . . - - ~ 

O4. 'C?. '1)6 KAI: R C C I C W  P O R T I O S S  O r  T R A N S C R I P T S  rROM C U S T O X R  
S C K V I C C  IICARINCS; R E V I ! X  T R A N S C R I P T  O r  DCPOSITIOh '  
O r  I lDA RODERTS: TELCPIIONC CONPERENCCS W I T I I  MATT 
P C I L  AND FORREST LUDSEN RE: VARIOUS PENDING 
M-TTPRS 1.30 h r n  208.00 

04. '04. '96 KAIl TCLC?IIONC CONCERENCC WITII DRIAN ARMSTRONC R C :  
PRCP.4RATIOS POR IIIS D C I W S I T I O N ;  MONITOR 
D C P O S I T I O N  OF DRIAN ARMSTRONC; TELEPIIONC 
CONFERENCES WITII DRIAN ARMSTRONG AND FORREST 

REQU'EST NO. 310; REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE PROM SSU 
AND 'RECENT DISCOVERY RESPONSES TO orc 

3.00 h r a  480.00 
04:05:96 WDW CONFERENCC WITIl KEN IIOPPMAN RE: AMENDMENTS TO TIIE 

DRAFT OF SSU'S RESPONSE T O  AND O D J E C T I O N S  T O  

RESPi3NSE; TELEPIIONE CONFCRENCE WITII MATT P E I L  RE: 
SAME S U C J E C T ;  R E V I S E  ASD P I L E  TI lE  DRAFT RESPONSE 

orc' s DISCOVERY REQUESTS; REVIEW TIIE DRAFT 

1.80 h r s  2 2 5 . 0 0  



APPENDIX 2%-# 

. . . . . . . . . . .- 
PACE 2 

SOUTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill nunbcr 001590-00013-033 K19 

01/05/96 mn TELEPUONE CONFERENCE WITU DRIAN ARMSTRONG RE: 
VARIODS PENDINC MATTERS; REVIEW AND DRAFT 

EXPEDITE DISCOVERY RESPONSES DY APRIL 22 AND 

INTERROCATORIES AND TWENTY-SIXTU SET OF REQUESTS 
FOR PRODUCTION OF DOCUMENTS; REVIEW PORTIONS OF 
DRAFT PREnEARINC ORDER 2.20 hrs 

01/08/96 KAIl TELEPllONE CONFERENCE WITn URIAN ARMSTRONC RE: 
MATTERS RELATED TO PREPARATION FOR SECOND 
PRE-PREIIEARINC CONFERENCE; CONTINUE REVIEW OF 
DRAFT PREIIEARINC ORDER; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCE WITIl 

REVISIONS TO SSUQS RESPONSE TO orcis MOTION TO 

ODJECTIONS TO orcis TWENTY-SECOND SET OF 

~~~~~~~ ~~~~~~~~~~ ~ ~ ~ ~~ . 
TONY ISAACS RE: MATTERS RELATED TO PREPARATION OF 
SSO'S TIIIRD REQUEST FOR PRODUCTION OP DOCUMENTS 
TO OPC; TELEPIIONE CONPCRENCE WITII DRIAN ARMSTRONG 
RE: SAME SUDJECT; DRArT SSU'S TIIIRD RCOUCST rOR ~~ 

PRODUCTION OP DOCUMCNTS TO OPC A X I  NOTiCE Or 
SCRVICC; MECT WITII XATT FEIL TO PREPARE rOR 
SECOND rRr-rR~nEARnic CONFCRCNCE; WORK ON 
FOLLOW-UP TASKS FOLLOWING SECOND PRC-PREIIEARING 
CONFERENCE 6.00 hrs 

PSC PROCEEDINGS . 3 0  hrs 
01/09,'96 I\DW RESCARCII TESTIMONY Or D A V I D  DISMOKES IN PRCVIOCIS 

04/09/96 KAII REVIEW ORDER DENYING MOTION FOR REASSIGNMENT or 
SSU CASES TO DOAII; TELCPIIONE CONPEREXCCS WIT11 
CIIARLIE DECK AND MIKE TWOMEY RC: VARIOUS PENDINC 
DISCOVERY ISSUES; DRArT MEMORANDUM TO PCLTT FCIL 
AND DRIAN ARMSTRONC RE: DEPOSITIONS MR. TWOMCY 
INTENDS TO TAKE PRIOR TO FINAL IIEARINC; REVIEW 
AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSU'S SECOND SET OF 
INTERROCATORIES TO orc AND DISCUSS WITII MATT 
FEIL; TELEPnONE CONFERENCE WITII MATT FEIL RE: 
MATTERS RELATED TO FOLLOW-UP TASKS IN CONNECTION 
WITn DRAFT PREIIEARINC ORDER; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCE 
WITU RALPII JAEGER RE: STAFF'S RESPONSE TO SSU'S 
REOUEST FOR PRODUCTION OP DOCUMENTS: DRAFT LETTER 
TO-MATT FEIL RE: PRIOR TESTIMONY O~.DAVID 
DISMCKES; DRAFT MEMORANDUM TO MATT.FEIL AND DRIAN 
ARMSTRONG RE: FoLLow-nr TASKS FOR DRAFT 
PREUEARINC ORDER INCLDDINC SUDMISSION OF LETTER 
TO S T A W  ADDRESSING ORDER OF WITNESSES. COMDININC . ~~ 

~ ~~~ ~~~~~~ ~ ~~~~~ ~~~~~ ~~~ 

DIRECT AND REDCTTAL, POSSIDLC STIPCLATIONS, 
POSITIONS ON ISSCCS WUCRC POSITIONS NOT 
PREVIOUSLY PROVIDED AND RELATED MATTERS FOR NEW 
DRAFT PREnEARINC ORDER: REVIEW STAFF 
RECOMHCNDATION RC: MARC11 12, 1996 MOTION TO 
DISHISS 3.80 hrs 

352.00 

960.00 

3 7 . 5 0  

608.00  



I 

SOUTIIERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill numbcr 001590-00013-033 KAU 

04/10196 WnW 

04/10/96 KAU 

04,:11.'96 KAII 

04.'12/96 KAII 

04114/96 KAII 

04/15/96 WDW 

REVIEW TESTIMONY OF DAVID DISMURES IN PREVIOUS 
PSC PROCEEDINCS 2.60 hrs 325.00 
TELEPUONE CONFERENCES WITD MIKE TWOMEY ( 2 )  AND 
MATT FOIL RE: WSSIDLE DEPOSITION OF LLOYD 
UORVATII; REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO MEMORANDUM 

TASKS FOR LETTER TO MACCI O'SULLIVAN ADDRESSINC 
WITNESSES, POSITIONS AND OTUER MATTERS FOR 
SUDSEQUENT DRAFT OF PREUEARINC ORDER; TELEPUONE 
CONFERENCES WITIl ROSANNE CAPELESS ( 2 1  AND MATT 
FEIL RE: SSO'S ODJECTIONS AND MOTION FOR 
PROTECTIVE ORDER; FURTUER REVIEW OF STAFr 
RPCOMMENDATION RE: MARC11 12. 1996 MOTION TO 

TO BRIAN ARMSTRONC AND MATT PEIL RE: FoLmw-ur 

DISMISS: REVIEW STAFF REOUEST TO STRIKE TESTIMOSY ~~ 

OF WITS~SSCS~ wno IIAVE NOT rRmILED TESTIMOXY; 
TRAVEL TO ORLANDO FOR RATE CASE MEETISC IN 
APOPKA ON APRIL 11, 1996 3.70 hrs 592.00 
ATTEND RATE CASE MEETING IN APOPKA: WORK WIT11 ~ ~ ~ ~ ~~~~~ ~ ~~~ ~~ 

DRIAS ARMSTRONC. MATT PEIL, FORREST LUDSEN AND 
JUDY KIMDALL ON REVIEW OF ISSUES AND DRArTISC 
POSITIONS. ORDER OF WITNESSES, AVAILABILITY Or 
WITSESSCS. AND POSSIDLE STIPULATIONS: DRAFT 

ORDER FOR USE AT PREUEARINC CONPERENCE 
1 2 . 5 0  hrs  2.000.00 ...~ 

REVIEW OPC'S MOTION FOR PROTECTIVE ORDER PILED 
APRIL 12, 1996 AND DISCUSS WITIl MATT FEIL; REVIEW 
VARIOUS NOTICES OP DEPOSITION; REVIEW PRIOR 
TESTIMONY OP DAVID DISMUKES AND PORTIONS OP SSO'S .__._ ~ . .~ .  .~ ~~~~ ~~~~~~~~ ~ 

REDUTTAL TESTIMONY 1.50 ~ h r s ~  240.00 
REVIEW STAFF'S TWELFTU REQUEST FOR PRODUCTION OF 
DOCUMENTS TO SSU; REVIEW SSU CORRESPONDENCE TO 
MACCI O'SULLIVAN RE: MATTERS PERTINENT TO DRAFT 
PREUEARINC ORDER; TELEPUONE CONPERENCE WITU MATT 
PEIL RE: VARIOUS PENDINC MATTERS; DRALT RESPONSE 
TO OPC'S APRIL 12, 1996 MOTION FOR PROTECTIVE 
ORDER; PREPARE FOR DEPOSITION OF KIM DISMUKES 

DRAFT MEMORXVDUM TO KEN ~OPFMAN RE: scom OF 
3.50 hrs  560.00 

ADMISSIULC REDUTTAL TESTIMONY 2.00 hrs  250.00 



.- .. Ad1- ~ -- 
PACE 4 

RUTLEDGE. ECENIA. UNDERWOOD. I?URNELZ. & HOFFMAN 
A-uOrmuIELQI IAT  U W  

CmoecpI*Yl 
1-MIDL-1 

Lum- 

SOUTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill numbcr 001590-00013-033 K M  

04/15/96 KAII DRAFT LETTER TO CXIARLIE DECK RE: SSU'S DECISION 
NOT TO SEEK PROTECTIVE ORDER RE: ANY CLAIM OF 
CONFIDENTIALITY FOR KIM DISMDKES' SECOND 
SUPPLEMENTAL TESTIMONY AND EXDIDITS; PREPARE ORAL 

APRIL 16. 1996 ACENOA CONFERENCE; OFFICE 
CONFERENCE WITII DILL WILLINCIUn TO DISCUSS 
COVERACE OF PENDINC DEPOSITIONS AND PREPARATION 

ARCUMIENT RE: m c n  12, 1996 MOTION TO DISMISS FOR 

FOR rINAL IIEARINC; REVIEW SUDPOENA FOR WALTER 
WARD; REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE FROM SSU; REVIEW 
orc's MOTION TO STRIKE REDUTTAL TESTIMONY OF 
DRIAN DROVCRMAN; FURTIIER PREPARATION FOR AND 
PARTICIPATE IN DEPOSITION OF KIM DISMUKES: REVIEW ~~ ~~~~~~~~~~ ~~ ~~~~ ~~~~~~~ ~ ~ ~~ 

OPC'S RCSPONSC IN OPPOSITION TO STACC RCQUCST TC 
STR1Y.C TCSTIMOSY O r  WITNCSSCS TllAT IlAVC NOT 
PRCCILCD TESTIMONY; RCVICW ORDCR CRANTINC OPC'S 
MOTION TO EXPEDITE DISCOVERY RESPONSES; REVIEW 
ORDER CRANTINC orc's MOTION TO ALLOW FILISC or  
SCPPL,CnENTAL TESTIMOSY; REVIEW ORDER ADDRESSISC 
ssc's OBJECTIONS TO orc's DOCUXENT REQUEST N O S .  
307 ASD 310-312; REVIEW AND DRACT REVISIONS TO 
SSU'S RESPONSE TO OPC'S MOTION FOR PROTECTIVE 
ORDER AND AMEND TO INCLUDE ssu's MOTION i-oR 
EXPEDITED DISCOVERY RESPONSES; TELEPIIONE 
CONFERENCES WITII DRIAS ARMSTRONC (4) RE: VARIOUS 
PENDINC MATTERS INCLUDINC KIM DISMUKES' ~~ ~~~~~~~ ~ ~~~~~ ~~~~~~~~~~ 

DEPOSITION AXD REVIEW OF DRAFT OF SSC'S RESPONSE 
TO OPC'S MOTION FOR PROTECTIVE ORDER AND SSU'S 
MOTION TOR EXPEDITED DISCOVERY RESPONSES; 

04.' 

04; 

TELEPIIONC CONPERENCE WIT0 RON LAFACE RE: SODPOCNA 
FOR DEPOSITION OF L M Y U  UORVATII 10.00 hrr 1.600.00 

6!96 WUII' DRAFT PUDLIC RECORDS REQUEST POR WCUMENTS USED 
DY ANDREW MAUREY TO DEVELOP UIS PREPILED 

JANICE A. UEECIIER 2.40 hrr 300.00 
TESTIMONY; REVIEW TESTIMONY OF rsc WITNESS DR. 

ARCUMENT ON m c a  12, 1996 MOTION TO DISMISS AND 
6/96 KAII ATTEND ACENDA CONFERENCE AND PARTICIPATE IN ORAL 

REQUEST FOR EVIDENTIARY DEARINC;,TELEPIIONE 
CONCERENCE WITII MATT FEIL RE: PESDINC TASKS TO DE 
PERrORMED PRIOR TO PREOEARINC CONFERENCE; DRAFT 
LETTER TO IlUCIl C-R RE: CAIN ON 
SALE/ADXVCOSXENT ISSCE: REVIEI\' DRATT OF SSU'S 
RESPONSC TO OPC'S MOTION TO STRIKE REDUTTAL 
TESTIMONY OF DRIAN DROVERAWN; FURTIIER PREPARATION 
r o R  m c n E m 1 s c  CONFERESCE 8.30 h r s  1,328.00 
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PACC 5 

RUTLEDGE. ECENIA. UNDERWOOD. PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
-u(IxuTDN 

~ n c u e v s - 7  AT U W  
M - . o l U l  
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SOUTUERN STATES U T I L I T I E S ,  I N C .  
D i l l  nunbcr 001590-00013-033 tan  

04 /17 /96  WLIW 

04 /17/96  KAU 
5 0 0 . 0 0  

01118:96 WDl+ 

04,'18:96 KAIl 
1 .50  hrs 

TCL1:PUONC CONrERENCE WITn TRACY SMITIl  R E :  VARIOUS 
PFNIITNC MATTCRS: REVIEW LUD DRACT R E V I S I O N S  TO 

~~~ ~ ~~ ~ 

SSU'S MOTION POR LEAVE TO P I L E  ADDITIONAL 
RCCI:TTAL TESTIMONY; REVIEW AND DRAFT R E V I S I O N S  TO 
SSU'S RESPONSE TO OPC'S MOTION TO S T R I K E  REDUTTAL 

8 3 2 . 0 0  

1 8 7 . 5 0  

TCS'PIHONY O r  DRIAN S .  DROVERMAN; TELCPIIONE 
CONlCCRCNCCS WIT11 DRIAX ARHSTRONC AND TORRCST 



APPENDIX 25q-n 

PACE 6 

SOUTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
D i l l  number 001590-00013-033 KAD 

LODSEN RE: VARIOUS PENDING PULTTERS; REVIEW 
NOTICES AND SUDPOENAS FOR DEPOSITION; DRAm SSU'S 
NOTICE OF DEPOSITIONS FOR KENNET11 CATLIN AND 
CUARLES DILL; TELEPUONE CONFERENCE WITU LILA 
JA0T:R RE: NEED TO REVISE OR AHEND POSITIONS ON 
SPECIFIC ISSUES IN DRAFT PREUEARINC ORDER; 
TELE:PDONE CONFERENCE WITU FORREST LUDSEN, DRIAN 
ARMS,TRONC AND JUDY KIMDALL RE: REVIEW OF DRAFT 
PREUEARINC ORDER AND DISCUSSION OF REVISED 
POSITIONS ON ISSUES AND POSITIONS ON ISSUES WIIERE 
SSU CURRENTLY nAS TAKEN NO POSITION; TELEPDONE 
CONPERENCE WITII JOIlN CIRELLO RE: PREPARATION FOR 
PREIICARISC CONFERENCE; TELEPUONE CONFERENCES WITII 
JOE CRCSSE ( 2 )  RE: SAXE SUDJECT; TELEPUONE 
COSTCRCSCES WITII MACCI O'SULLIVAS AND LILA JADE?. 
RC: SUDPOESA FOR UEPOSITIOS OF CIIARLES IIILL; 
REV1:EW CORRCSPONDENCE AX3 MEMORANDA FROM SSU 
RELATED TO 'PREIIEARINC COWERESCE; MEET WITII URIAS 
ARXSTRONC, FORREST LUDSGN AND MATT FEIL TO 
PRr'I'ARC rOR PREIIEARINC CONFERENCE; REVIEW ORDER ~- .~~ ~~~~~~~~~ 

DCWINC -STAFT'S MOTION TO QUASI1 SUDPOENA FOR 
DCPOSITIO% OF CIlUCK IIILL 8.50 h r s  
LCCAL RESCARCII REGARDING AUILITY OF orrosmc 01.'18.'96 TWK ~~~ 

COUNSCL TO CALL ATTORNEY FROM OTUER SIDE AS 
WITIUCSS TIlEN SEEK TO DISQUALIFY TUAT ATTORNEY AS 
cou:<sEL 2.00 hrs  

COCIUSGL TO CALL ATTORNEY FdOM OTDER SIDE AS A 
WITNESS AND TUEN SEEK TO DISQUALIFY TIlAT ATTORNEY 
AS COUNSEL; REVIEW AND ANALYZE CASE LAW 
PERTAINING TO SANE; TELEPUONE CONFERENCE WIT11 
ATTORNEY FROM FLORIDA DAR RECARDINC SAME 

o::i9:96 TWK LEGAL RESEARCII RECARDING ADILITY OF orrosiNc 

2.00 hrs  
04/19/96 KAIl PREIPARATION FOR AND ATTEND PREDEARINC CONFERENCE; 

L0D:SEN FOLLOWINC PREUEARINC CONFERENCE TO DISCUSS 
TASKS TO DE PERFORMED PRIOR TO APRIL 2 2 ,  1996 

0 4 ? ? 0 / 9 6  KAII DRAIrT LETTER TO RON LAFACE RE: PUDLIC RECORDS 

m r r  WITU DRIAN ARHSTRONC. MTT PEIL AND FORREST 

. 11.50 hrs  

REQIREST; DRAFT LETTER TO COMMSSIONER KIESLINC RE: 
REQ'CCST FOR PORTION OF TRANSCRIPT PROM DEPOSITION 

PAPERS; REVIEW KIM UISXUKES TDIRD SUPPLEMENTAL 
TES'rIMONY; REVIEN MEMORANDUM FROM DILL WILLINCIIAM 
R C :  NOTES PROM DEPOSITION OF JANICE DEECIIER; 

or IKIM DISMUKES CONCERNINC ssu's REQUEST FOR WORK 

1,36C. 00 

2 0 0 . 0 0  

200.00 

1,840.00 



APPENDIX 

SOUTIIERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill numbcr 001590- 0001 3-03 3 KAO 

0 4 r  21/96 

0 4 .' 2 2 .' 96 

C4:23/96 

KAIl 

KAIl 

KAIl 

WITO DRIAN ARMSTRONC RE: VARIOUS PENDING MATTERS; 
LECAI; RESEARCO RE: SECTION 120.57(1)(0)5.. 
F'LOR:tDA STATUTES RE: RECOVERY OF ATTORNEYS' FEES 
AND COSTS; REVIEW PORTIONS OF REDUTTAL 

3.40 hrn TEST:tMONY 
TELEl?IIONE CONFERENCES WITO DRIAN ARMSTRONC 
RE: VARIOUS PENDING MATTERS; TELEPOONE 
CONFBRENCES WITU MATT FEIL ( 2 )  RE: MATTERS 
RELA'PCD TO PREPARATION AND SERVICE OF DISCOVERY 
RESPONSES ON APRIL 22 ,  1996 AND NEED TO PREPARE 
N O T K E  OF INTENT TO REQUEST CONFIDENTIAL 
CLASSIFICATION AND MOTION FOR TEMPORARY 
PROTECTIVE ORDER; DRAFT SSU'S FIFTIl NOTICE Or 
INTEiNT TO REQUEST CONFIDENTIAL CLASSIFICATION; 
D R A l T  PORTIONS OF MOTION FOR TEMPORARY PROTECTIVE 

( 2 )  

O R D ~ R  RE: TCI TAX RETURNS AND SorroRTINc WORK 
rarms; REVIEW REDUTTAL TESTIMONY; LEGAL RESEARCII 
AXD REVIEW OF CASES RE: SECTION 120.57~10l~D)5., 
FLORIDA STATUTES RE: RECOVERY or ATTORNEYS' FEE 
AND COSTS; MEET WITII BRIAN ARMSTRONC TO PREPARC 
FOR DEPOSITIONS OF KEN CATLIN AND CUUCK IlILL A?:D 
TO WORK ON OTIIER PENDING MATTERS 7.50 h r s  
MEET WITII DRIAN ARMSTRONC TO FURTUER PRCPARC FOR 
DEPOSITIONS OF KEN CATLIN AND CnUCK IIILL; ATTEND 
DEPOSITIONS OF KEN CATLIN AND CUUCK IIILL; REVIEW 
DISCOVERY ORDERS RECENfLY ISSUED DY PREUEARINC 
OTFICER; TELEPUONE CONFERENCE WIT11 RON LAPACE RC: 

FINAL DISCOVERY RESPONSES FOR SERVICE ON PARTIES 
AND STAFF; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES W1TU.PORREST 
LUDSEN 1 2 )  AND TONY ISAACS RC: MATTERS'RELATED TO 
PREPARATION FOR FINAL OEARINC; WORK WITII DRIAN 
ARMSTRONC ON VARIOUS MATTERS IN PREPARATION FOR 
FINAL OEARINC 9.00 hrn 
REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE FROM MACCI O'SULLIVAN AND 
WORK WITn HA!l'T PEIL ON FINAL PREOEARINC POSITIONS 
AND WITXESSES; REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO 
MOTION FOR ATTORNEYS' FEES AND COSTS; REVIEW 
CORRESPONDENCE FROM CUARLIE DECK RE: ALLEGED 
OUTSTANDING orc DISCOVERY AND DISCUSS WITII MATT 
rEIL8; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WITII DILLY D. SMITll 
' ( 2 )  RE: ARRANGEMENTS FOR OPC INSPECTION OF 
DOCUMENTS RESPONSIVE TO orc DOCUMENT RCQCEST NO. 
232; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCE WITII JOIIN WUITCOMD RE: 

PuDLIc RECORDS REQUEST; WORK ON AND REVIEW or 

PREPARATION FOR FINAL UEARINC; REVIEW 

544.00 

1.200.00 

1 , 4 4 0 . 0 0  

~~~~~~~ . ~~ ~ ~~ ~~~ ~~~ 

DCPCSITIONS, DIRECT AND RCCUTTAL TESTIMONY; 
TRAICL TO ORLANDO FOR MCETINC WITn WITSCSSCS TO 



8 
APPENDIX,-, 

SOUTllERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill number 001590-00013-033 KAII 

0 4 / 1 4 / 9 6  KAU 

0 4 / 2 5 / 9 6  KAll 

0 4 / 2 7 / 9 6  KAII 
0 4 / 2 7 / 9 6  WDW 

01.'28?116 KAII 
01,'28,'96 WDW 

PREPARE FOR FINAL UEARINC; FURTUER REVIEW OF 
DEPOSITION TRANSCRIPTS, DIRECT AND REDUTTAL 
TESTIMONY 8 . 5 0  hrs  
CONTINUE REVIEW OF DEPOSITIONS, DIRECT AND 
REDUrTAL TESTIMONY AND n6RK WITU WITNESSES IN 
PREPARATION COR FINAL UEARINC; MEET WITU FORREST 
LUDSEN, DRIAN ARMSTRONC AND MATT PEIL TO PREPARE 
FOR PINAL UEARINC: CONTINUE REVIEW OF DEPOSITIONS 
AND REDUTTAL TESTIMONY 11.00 hrs 
WORK WITII WITNESSES IN APOPKA IN PREPARATION FOR 
rINAL UEARINC; RETURN TRAVEL TO TALLAIIASSEE; 
REVIEW TRANSCRIPTS OF DEPOSITIONS OF LT. COVERNOR 
HCKAY. CARL KOCIl AND STEFANIE SHITII: REVIEW 
TRASSCRIPT-TRO3 APRIL 16, 
0% M3TIOS TO DISVISS; REVICW ORDCRS XSD 

1976 ACCNDA CONTCRCNCC 

CORRCSPONDESCC 10.50 hrs 
~~~ 

PRCPARATIOS rOR rINAL IICXRINC ISCLCDINC SUXCROCS 
TCLCPllOSC CONCCRCNCCS WIT!! COC?:SCL RCCARDINC 
VXRIOCS PCSDISC MATTCRS; DRAI-T NOTICE O r  T I L I S C  
SCCPOCNAS AND ACrIDAVITS Or RCTCRS Or SERVICE AND ~~~ ~~ ~ ~~~ ~~ ~ ~ 

AccowxYisc LCTTCR TO DIVISION or  RECORDS AND 
RCPORTINC; NUMCROL'S TCLCrIlONC CONrCRCNCCS WZTII 
rORREST LUDSCN, MATT CCIL k ? D  DRIAN ARXSTROSC RC: 
VARIOUS PENDINC MATTERS; TELEPIIONE CONPERENCES 
WIT11 JOIIN CUASTELLA ( 2  I RE: POSSIDLE STIPULATIOX 
OP TESTIMONY AND MATTERS RELATED TIIERETO; REVIEW 
AND DRAPT REVISIONS TO SSU'S MOTION FOR 
ATTORNEYS' FEES AND COSTS, TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES 
WITII JOIIN WIIITCOMD ( 2 1  RE: 111s DIRECT AND 

QC'ESTIONS FOR DAVID DISMUKES AND OTIIER MATTERS 
RELATED TO PREPARATION FOR CINAL UEARINC; REVIEW 
TRANSCRIPT OF RECENT DEPOSITION OF DAVE DENNY 

REDDTTAL TESTIMONY. r0ssxc.E CROSS-EXAMINATIOS 

7 . 0 0  hrs  
PREPARATION FOR FINAL UEARINC 4.50 hrs 
REVIEW AND STUDY PREUEARINC ORDER; REVIEW AND 
STUU8Y TESTIMONY OF NANCY PRUITT, CUARLES SWEAT, 
ALDERT UERTRAM, CMRLES DUSSEAU . 3 .50  hrs  
PREPARATION POR FINAL UEARINC 10.00 hrs  
CONFERENCE WITU MATT PEIL RE: TIIE UISTORY OP 
RULE: 2 5 - 3 0 . 4 3 3 i 1 5 t :  REVIEW SECTION 25-30 .433(151  ~~ ~ ~~ ~ ~~~ ~~ ~ ~~ 

PROPOSED DY OPC Ri2; NOL CARRYFORWARDS; REVIEW TIIE 
PPSC DECOUPLINC ORDER CITED IN MS. DIMSUKES' 

1,360.00 

1,760.00 

1,650.00 

1,120.00 
720.00  

437.50  
1,600.00 

75 .00  TESTIMOSY . 6 0  hra 



SOUTIIERN STATES UTLLITIES. INC. 
D i l l  n d c r  001590-00013-033 KAU 

04/29/96 KAII PRCPIIRATION FOR AND ATTEND FIRST DAY OP FINAL 
DEAR1:NC; ORCANIZE DOCUKENTS AND TASKS TO DE 
PERFORMED FOLLOWING PIRST DAY OF PINAL DEARINC 

13.00 hrs 2,080.00  
04/29/96 WDW ATTEND AND MONITOR TUE PSC UEARINC: RESEARCU TUE 

RECOBD AND TRANSCRIPT OP RULE DOCKET 911082 
PERTAINING TO TnE OPC'S PROPOSED SECTION 
25-30.433( 15 I 4.80 hrs  600.00 

04. '30/96 KAII PREPARATION POR SECOND DAY OF PINAL UEARINC 
1NCLI:DINC ORCANIZATION OP DOCUMENTS, RESEARCU RE: 
PENDXNC MOTIONS, WORK ON CROSS EXAMINATION, MEET 
WITII AND WORK WITII SSU WITNESSES IN PREPARATION 
roR msTIrYINc 8.00 hrs  1.280.00 

CASE RE: STATCXESTS DY MS. DISHEKES ASC MR. 
STCKART 1.30 hrs 162.50 

O4.'2C'96 WDH RCSEARCI! TIIC TRANSCRIPT Or TIIC MARC0 ISLAND RATK 

Total Prof;seional rccs 531.151.00 

RCIMCCRSADLC COSTS 

11,';3,'95 DISSIX WIT11 DRIAS ARMSTRO??C AND TORRCST LUDSES 51.51 
01.'09.'96 LUNCII AND DRINKS WITII DRIAS ARHSTROSC AND PORRCST 

LUDSEh' 91 .do -. - - .. . 
03, '0?. '96 LUNCll WITU DRIAN ARMSTRONG 
C3.'29.'96 PCDEItAL EXPRESS SENT ON 3-29-96 TO DRIAN 1'. 

ARHS!IRONC 
01.'01,'96 PEDCRAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-1-96 TO DRIAN P. 

01.'05,'96 FEDERAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-5-96 TO DRIAh' P. 
ARMSTRONC 

ARMSTRONC 
04/08/96 FEDCRAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-8-96 TO DRIAN P. 

C4/09/96 FEDERAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-9-96 TO DRIAN P. 
ARMS'PRONC 

ARMS'PRONC 

DEPOSITION ON 4/9/96 
04/09/96 Cory OF TRANSCRIPT or FORREST L. LUDSEN 

04/10/96 COPIES or WITNESS' PREVIOCS TESTIMONY 
04/12/96 PREPARATION OP SUDPOENAS 
04/12/96 IlOTElL WIIILC IN ORLAADO 
04/12/96 CAR IRENTAL 

__. ._ 
10.90 

15.25 

23.90 

15.25 

15.25 

15.25 

73.75 
7.70 

16.00 
459.29 
93.16 
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PACC 10 

RUTLEDGE, ECENIA. UNDERWOOD. PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
C R O R L I s D N I L ~ m  

A- UO mcLdDQg A T U W  
PMTOREDIOI 

I---( 
LDomn4.) 

SOCTUERN STA 
Dill numbcr 

0 4  :12 I 9 6  ~ ~~ 

0 4 / 1 2 / 9 6  
0 4 / 1 2 / 9 6  
0 4 / 1 2 / 9 6  
0 4 / 1 5 / 9 6  
0 4 / 1 5 / 9 6  

0 4 / 1 6 / 9 6  

0 1 / 1 7 / 9 6  
0 4 / 1 7 / 9 6  
0 4 / 1 7 / 9 6  
04,'18.'96 
01!18!?6 

- 
04!12!96 
04,'19.'9€ 
04!:9:96 

04.':9.'95 

01/22,'96 

01/22/96 

0 4 / 2 2 / 9 6  
04, ,22 , ,9€  
04,'23/96 
04.'23/96 
0 1 / 2 3 / 9 6  
04.'?3/96 
0 4 / 2 3 / 9 6  
0 4 / 2 4 / 3 6  

0 4 / 2 4 / 9 6  

0 4 / 2 5 19  6 
0 4 / 2 5 / 9 6  
04,'255.96 

0 4 / 2 5 / 9 6  
04/26 , '96  

.TES UTLLITIES, INC. 
00 1590-0  0 0 1  3 - 033 KAU 

PARKXNG AT TALLAllASSEE AIRPORT AND TOLLS 
GASOLINE EXPENSE POR RENTAL CAR 
AIR I?ARE 
MEAL!; 
SERVICE OF SDDPOENAS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-15-96 TO DRIAN P. 

~ 

ARXS!PRONG 
FEDERAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-16-96 TO DRIAN P. 
ARMS!PRONC 
COPY OF TRASSCRIPT OF CARLYN KOWALSKY DEPOSITION 
TEDERAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-17-96 TO WR. UDCIl COWER 
WORKINC DINNER IN PREPARATION OF RATE CASE 
JAS. FED. AND MARCIl COMPUSERVE SERVICE 

ARHSTROSC 
~ E D E R A L  EXPRESS SENT ON 4-18-96 TO ERIAS I , .  

oDTA':Nm ScCrocxAs rRoH rrsc 
SCR'b'ICE OF SUDrOESA 

XATT rCIL 

rcIL AND CARLYS KOWXLSKY 

LCNCI:! WIT11 CRIAS ARHSTROSC. FORREST LCDSES A S 3  

DINSCR II'ITII CRIAN ARHSTROP2G. rORREST LUDSZS, MATT 

FCDIXAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-22-96 TO LARRY PI. I l A A C ,  ~ 

CSQCIRC 
FEDERAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-22-96 TO ARTIlLlR I. 
JACODS, ESQUIRE 
DCPOSITION O r  D. KENNETII CATLIN 

AIR FARE TO ORLANDO IN PREPARATION OF RATE CASE 
CAR RENTAL 
PARKING, TOLLS AND GASOLINE 
MCALS 
IlOTEL 

rAcsmILE TRANSMISSIONS AT TARGET C O ~ Y  

FEDERAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-24-96 TO BRIAN r. ~~~~ 

ARMSTRONG 
FEDERAL ExmEss SENT ON 4-24-95 TO DRIAS r. 
ARMSTRONG 
COPY OF AGENDA CONFERENCE TRANSCRIPT ~~~~ ~~ 

corms OF WCL'MENTS CROM prsc 
COPY OF TRANSCRIPT OF KIMDERLY DIsMCKES 
DEPOSITION ON 4 / 2 5 / 9 6  
COPY OF TRANSCRIPT O r  STEPIIANIE SMITll DEPOSITION 

ARHS,TRONC 
FEDT,RAL ExrREss S ~ N T  os 4-26-96 TO BRIAN r. 

11.25 
14.10 

356.00 
21 .41  
EO.00 

15.25 

15.25 
52.50 
15.25 
12.57 
29.85 

15.25 

40.00 
8.03 

10.35 

'41.63 

15.25 

15.25 
184.00 -~ ~ 

14 .98  
284.00 

94.63 
41.18 
25.05 

216.0s 

27.95 

27.95 

34.85 
2 8 . 2 5  

174.80 
16.95 

27.95 
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PACE 11 

RUTLEDGE. ECENIA. UNDERWOOD. PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
m - m  

ATlUWEYS UO m*1189R8 AT LAW 
P M l m I ( D I I 1  

1-MRL-t 
owl-- 

SOUTIIERN STATES U T I L I T I E S ,  INC.  
D i l l  numbcr 001590-00013-033 KAII 

0 4 / 2 6 / 9 6  COPY OP TRANSCRIPT OF RAFAEL TERRERO AND DAVE 
DENNY TAKEN ON 4 / 1 8 / 9 6  165 .00  

04  . '27/96 FEDERAL EXPRESS SENT SATORDAY DELIVERY ON 4-27-96 
TO BRIAN r.  ARMSTRONG 33.90 

0 4  .'27 / 96 PEDER,AL EXPRESS SENT SATURDAY DELIVERY ON 4-27-96 
TO WATTnEW P E I L ,  ESQUIRE , 45.15 

04 /30 /96  COPIELS OP VOLUWES I & I1 OP FINAL UEARINC 20 .00  
04.'30,'96 FEDERAL EXPRESS SENT ON 4-30-96 TO WR. IlUCn COWW 1 5 . 0 0  
0 4 / 3 0 / 9 6  r i i o T c ~ c o r I E s  . 1 . 5 0 5 . 0 0  
04 . '30 /96  rACSIMILE TRANSMISSIONS 274.00 
04/30,'96 LONG DISTANCE 52.87  
01:30.'9& corYIsc AT TARGET C o r y  CENTER roR rrsc I i E a R I x c  5 5 . 2 1  

S 5 . 2 2 2 . 9 0  

$29 .132 .77  

$65 ,807 .67  
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

PLEASE RZTCRS OSI: COPY Or STATCXENT WIT11 P A Y K S T  



APPENDIX a n - A  

.-__ .... - 

SODTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC- 
ATTENTION: ACCOUNTS PAYADLE 

APOPKA, PL 32703 
1000  COLOR PLACE: 

1995 RATE CASE 

Dslsncc forward as of bill numbcr 0 2 5  dstcd 01/15/96 511,045.27 
Paymcnts'rcccivcd sincc Isst bill (last pJymcnt 02/14/96) $11.015.27 _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
Nct bslancc forward 5 .oo 
ros PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED 
01,'02/96 RAll 

01/02/96 W D W  

01/03/96 KAll 

01/04/96 KAU 

01/05/96 RAD 

TCLEPIIONE CONFERENCES WIT11 CUARLIE PELLICRINI 12 ) 
RE: INrORMATION REQCESTED DY STAFF; TELEPIIOXE 
CC8NFERENCE WITD LILA JADER RE: INTERIfi RATES ~~~~~~ ~ ~ 

RECOMMENDATION; TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WITII DRIAK 
ARMSTRONG ( 2 )  RE: VARIOUS MATTERS PERTAINING TO 
CASE; REVIEW PERTINENT DOCUMENTS AND DRAFT SSC'S 
FIrTIl REQUEST !?OR CONFIDENTIAL CLASSIFICATION 

3 . 0 0  hrs 4 8 0 . 0 0  
rR.ErARE REDACTED DOCUMENTS FOR SSD'S FIFTII 
REiQUEST POX CONPIDENTIAL,CLASSIPICATION 

TRAVEL TO APOriKA POR MEETINGS WITU DRIAN 
ARMSTRONC. PORREST LDDSEN, JOIIN CIRELLO, MORRIS 
DF:NCINI. KARLA TEASLEY AND IDA RODERTS RE: 
VprRIODS MATTERS PERTAININC TO RATE CASE; RETURN 

1 1 . 0 0  hrs TRAVEL TO TALLAIlASSEE 
AT'TEND SPECIAL ACENDA CONPERENCE ON INTERIM 
RATES; MEET WITD BRIAN ARMSTRONG, PORREST LDDSEN 
AND JOE CRESSE RE: VARIOUS MATTERS PERTAININC TO 
RATE CASE 3.50 hrs 
TELEPUONE CONFERENCE WIT0 PORREST LDDSEN RE: 
MATTERS RELATED TO IMPLEMENTATION Or INTERIM RATE 

-40 hrn 50.00 

1,760 . O O  

5 6 0 . 0 0  

~ 

DECISION; TELEPIlONE CONFERENCES WITU DRIAN 
AWSTRONC I21 RE: VARIODS MATTERS RELATED TO 
CASE; TELEPUONE CONFERENCE WITU RALPU JAEGER RE: 
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. .  . '.RUTLEDGE. E k x m ~ ~ ,  UNDERWOOD. -ELL & HOFFMAN 
ROFUSDNU-rn PACE 2 

c,rroRMbJJD o a u S a W 5 A T  LAW 
C m Q R E W X - 1  

1IILyuI%ROILy-* 
p y m n  

SOUTIIERN STATES DTILITIES, INC. 
Dill number 001590-00013-026 KM 

01/06/96 

01/07/96 

01/08/96 

01/09.'96 

01/09/96 

01/10/96 

KAlI 

KAIl 

KA!l 

KA!! 

WDW 

KAU 

SSU'S ODJECTION TO STAFF INTERROGATORY NO. 334 
AND DISCUSS ISSUES RAISED DY MR. JAEGER WITn 

INTERROGATORIES AND REQUEST FOR PRODUCTION OF 
DOCUMENTS; REVIEW MARC0 ISLAND FIRST SET OF 
REQOESTS FOR PRODOCTION OF WCOMENTS; REVIEW 
DISCOVERY RESPONSES SERVED DY SSD 2.50 hrn 
DRAFT LETTER TO JOIIN CIRELM RE: VARIOUS 
STRATEGIC MATTERS PERTAINING TO TUIS RATE CASE 

2.80 h r s  

ORIAN ARMSTRONG; REVIEW orc's EICUTEENTU SET OF 

REVIEW ssu DISCOVERY RESPONSES AND PREPARE FOR 
1.60 hrs  

RCVICW TRANSCRIPTS O r  DCPOSITIONS; DRArT 
MEMCRANDUM TO MATT FEIL RC: STATUS or SERVICE or  
LATE-FILED DEPOSITION EXnIDITS; MEET WITU DILL 
WILLINCIIAM TO DISCUSS VARIOUS TASKS TO DE 
PERt'OWYED IN CONNECTION WIT0 DISCOVERY RESPONSES; 
TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WITII DRIAN ARMSTRONC I Z ) ,  
MATT FEIL 1 2 1  AND FORREST LUDSEN 12)  RE: VARIOUS 
MXT1:ERS PERTAININC TO CASE; REVIEW AND DRAFT 
REV1:SIONS TO LETTER TO JOnN CIRELLO CONCERNINC 
STRATECIC ISSUES RELATED TO CASE; REVIEW SSU 
DISCOVERY RESPONSES 4.50 hrs  
MEET WITII FORREST LUDSCN AND DRIAN ARMSTRONC TO 
WORK ON VARIOUS RATE CASE MATTERS; TELEPIIONC 
CONITRENCE wITn m L r n  JAECER RE: ssu's ODJECTION 

~~ .~~~ 
TO !iTATT INTCRROCATORY NO. 334; OrFICE CONrERCNCC 
WIT11 DILL WILLINCIIAM RC: DISCUSSION O r  ISSUES, 
CASI: LAW, PSC ORDERS RELATED TO S S D ' S  ANTICIPATCD 
ODJECTIONS AND MOTION FOR PROTECTIVE ORDER 
DIRECTED TO MARC0 ISLAND CIVIC ASSOCIATION'S 
REQUEST FOR DOCUMENTS CONCERNINC PURCUASE O r  
DELTONA UTILITIES 5.30 hrn 
RESlZARCn FILES OF DOCKETS 920199-WS 'AND 920655-WS 
RE: INFORMATION TUAT PERTAINS TO SSU'S PORCUASE 
OF 'PIIE DELTONA SYSTEMS; LEGAL RESEARCn RE: RES 

DRAIPT MOTION POR PROTECTIVE ORDER PERTAINING TO 
JDD:ICATA AND COLLATERAL Esrorrm IN RATE CASES; 

~ ~~~~ ~~~~~~ ~ ~~ 

MAIWO ISLAND CIVIC ASSOCIATION'S DOCUMENT REQUEST 
NOS. 18 AND 19 2.70 hrr 
TELCPUONE CONFERENCES WITU RALPn,JAECER AND 
FORREST LUDSEN RE: RESOLUTION OF-ISSUES 
PER'TAININC TO STAFF INTERROGATORY NO. 334; 
TCLCPIIONE CONFERENCES WITn ORIAN ARMSTRONC ( 2 )  

400.00 

448.00 

256.00 

720.00 

848.00 

337.50 

~ ~~ .~ ~ ~ 

RC: VARIOUS MATTERS PERTAININC TO INTERIM RATES, 
PCNDISC DCPOSITIONS AND PCNDINC DISCOVERY 



APPENDIX 25-S* 

. :.RUTLEDGE. : E a r n .  UNDERWOOD, PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
RoMIDwlLIdlyyuTloN PACE 3 

A- WmmSEmRS AT LAW 
A I I a m c E o x I I  

T y L y u l l t M I I y - ~  
mm- SOUTUERN STATES tITILITIES, INC. 

D i l l  number 001590-00013-026 mn 

REQUESTS; REVIEW AND DRAFT REVISIONS TO SSU'S 
OIUlECTIONS TO MARC0 ISLAND CIVIC ASSOCIATION'S 
DOC!UMENT REQUEST 90s. 18 AND 19 AND MOTION FOR 
PROTECTIVE ORDER; DRAFT NOTICE OF WITUDRAWAL OF 
SSfI'S ODJECTION TO STAFF INTERROCATORY NO. 334 

208.00 1.30 h r s  
01/10/96 WDW DRAFT MOTION POR FROTECTIVE ORDER RE: MARC0 

ISLAND CIVIC ASSOCIATION'S DOCUMENT REQUEST NOS. 
18 AND 19; LECAL RESDARCU RE: UNDUE DURDEN AND 
EXPENSE IN DISCOVERY PRDCEEDINCS 3.20 h r s  

RELATE TO TUE TOPEKA CROUP'S PURC[IASE OP DELTONA; 
FINALIZE SSU'S MOTION FOR PROTECTIVE ORDER AND 
ODJECTION TO MARC0 ISLAND CIVIC ASSOCIATION'S 
DOCUMENT REQUEST NOS. 18 AND 19 1.30 h r s  

400.00  
01/11/96 WDW REVIEW TUE DOCUMENTS IN TUE PSC'S PILES TUAT 

162.50 
01/12/96 'WDW FINALIZE AND FILE OATECTION TO MARC0 ISLAND CIVIC 

ASSOCIATION'S DOCUMENT REQUEST NOS. ie AND 19 
37.50 

RCCONSIDCRATION or ORDCR DCNYINC orc's MOTION roR 
m'rT rCIL RC: RESULTS or COMMISSION DCCISION ON 
APPOINTMCNT Or COUNSEL; TCLCPIIONC COSCCRCNCC WITIl 

01.'16/96 KAIl 

01/17/96 KAII 

TIIIC FORECOINC MOTION POR RECONSIDERATION; 
TELEPIIONE CONFERENCES WITU MATT FEIL ( 2 )  RE: 
VARIOUS PENDINC MATTERS; LECAL RESEARCII RE: EX 
PARTE COMMUNICATIONS 3.20 hrs  
ATTEND INTERNAL APFAIRS MEETINC RE: DISCUSSION OF ~~~~~~~ ~~ ~~~ 

REI?RESENTATIVE; STADINS' DILL PROPOSINC AMENDMENT 
TO SECTION 367.171(71, FLORIDA STATUTES TO 
REIXIIRE rnYsIcAL INTERCONNECTION OF FACILITIES 
CR~SSINC COUNTY IY~ONDARIES 1.00 hrs  

~ 

Rf'lIEW ORDERS CRANTINC INTCRVCNTION TO UARUOUR 
woxx CIVIC ASSOCIATION AND CONCERNED CITIZENS or 
LEimcn ACRES; REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE FROM HIKE 
TWI~MEY m LILA JADER AND A T T A C ~ N T S  TUERETO; 

ARPn ANn ORAPT MEMORANDUM TO DRIAN 

1S;SUES; TELEPIIONE CONFER 
OF DEP RE: USED AND USEFUL ISSUES; T 
COINFERENCE WITU MATT FEIL RE: VARIOUS PENDINC 
MA'TTERS; DICTATI? MEMO TO PILE RE: DISCUSSION WIT11 
MXRY WILLIAMS 2.20  h r s  

512.00 

160.00 

352.00 



APPENDIX a5r-e 

. '.'RUTLEDGE. E~CENIA, UNDERWOOD. PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
mmzs=mN-m PACC 4 

A- UpcoUEiMRs AT U W  
m ( R E . O I s 1  

SOUTIIERN STATES UTILITIES, I N V F - - a '  
D i l l  numbcr 001590-00013-026 fl 
01/18/96 KAII 

01/19/96 KAIl 

01/22/96 KAU 

01/23:06 KAIl 

TELEiPUONE CONFERENCES WITU CARLXN KOWALSKI ( 3 1  ~ ~ _ . ~ ~ ~  ~ ~~~~~~ ~ 

AND RICUARO UARVEY RE: DSED AND DSEPOL ISSUES; 
REVIEW STAPP'S EICUTU SET OF INTERROCATORIOS; 
TELE:@IIONE CONFERENCES WITU MATT PEIL ( 3 )  RE: 
V G I O D S  FENDING MATTERS; REVIEW MEMORANDUM rROM 
DRIAN ARMSTRONC RE: REDSE STATUTES AN0 ISSUES; 
m C T  WITU JOE CRESSE TU DISCUSS RATE STROCTURE 
ISSUES; CONTINUE REVIEW OP SSU DISCOVERY 
RESPONSES 4.70 hrs  
TELEPUONE CONFERENCES WITU MIKE TWOMEY AND MATT 
PEIL ( 2 1  RE: VARIOUS MATTERS RELATED TO 
UEPCSITIONS AND DISCOVERY; REVIEW STAPP'S MOTION 
TO QUASU SUDPOENA AN0 MOTION FOR PROTECTIVE ORDER 
IN CONNECTION WITII SUDPOENA POR CUUCK IIILL 
DEPCISITION: REVIEW PORTIONS OP LATE-PILED . ~~ 
-~~ 

1.50 h r s  DEPOSITION EXIIIDITS 
REVIEW ORDER DENYINC REQUEST POR CONFIDENTIAL 
CLASSIFICATION OF SALARY DOCUMENTS; TELEPUONE 
CONFERENCES WITII MATT FEIL ( 2 )  AND BRIAN 

~ ~~~~ 

ARMSTRONG RE: VARIOUS MATTERS PERTAIXINC TO CASC; 
MEET WITIl RICIIARD UARVEY AND STEVE LEWIS RE: 
DISCDSSION OF USED AND USEFCL ISSUES; DICTATE 
MEMCIRANDUM TO FILE RE: RESULTS OF MEETINC WITII -~~~ ~~ ~ ~~~ 

RICI1:ARD IIARVEY AND STEVE LEWIS; TELEPIIONC 
CONPERENCE WITU CARLYN KOWALSKI RE: RESULTS or 
TIIE FORECOINC MEETINC AND DISCUSSION OF RELATCD 
ISSIlCS 2.00 h r s  ___.__ 
TCLEPIIONC CONTCRCNCC WITII URIAN ARMSTRONC RC: 
MARC0 ISLAND SERVICC BCARINC AND UPCOMINC 
JACR.SONVILLE SERVICE IIEARINC AND OTIIER MATTERS ~~~~~ ~ ~~ ~~~~ ~ ~ 

RELATED TO CASE; TELEPDONE CONFERENCES WITII MATT 
FEII, ( 3 )  RE: MATTERS RELATE0 TO JACKSONVILLE 
SERVICE IIEARINC AND OTUER MATTERS RELATED TO 
CAST:: REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE PROM MATT PEIL; ~~~. ~~~~ 

TCLI:PUONC CONFERENCE WITII OAVC DENNY RC: MATTCRS 
RCLP.TCD TO JACKSONVILLE SERVICE IIEARINC; 
TCLEPIIONC CONFERENCE WITIl TONY ISAACS RC: 

752.00 

240.00  

310.00 

MATTERS RELATED TO COMPARISON OP RATES UNDER 



. 'RUTLEDGE, B~CENIA, UNDERWOOD. PURNELL & HOFFMAN 
-LuIIuITK*I 

A-S Up QxwaoRs AT U W  PACE 5 
m M W X 5 I  

1-ROIDL-t 
owat- 

SOUTUERN STATES U!PILITIES, INC. 
Dill nurpbcr 001590-00013-026 KAU 

20, 1995 SERVICE UEARINC IN JACKSONVILLE 
3.60 hrn 576.00 

01/24/96 KAIl TELEPUONE CONFERENCE WITU DRIAN ARMSTRONC RE: 
VARTOOS PENDINC HATTERS; MEET WITII JOE CRESSE TO 
DISCUSS ISSUES PERTINENT TO RATE CASE; REVIEW 
-ION FOR ASSIGNMENT OP ALL WCKETS INCLUDING 
SSU TO DIVISION OP ADMINISTRATIVE UEARINCS AND 
DISCUSS WITU DRIAN ARPISTRONC; TELEPUONE 
CONIPERENCE WITU CARLYN KOWALSKI RE: USED AND 
DSEI?UL AND MARCIN RESERVE ISSUES; REVIEW 
COMPARISON OF RATES UNDER DIFFERENT RATE 
STRUCTURES IN PREPARATION FOR OPENINC STATEMENT 
AT JACKSONVILLE SERVICE UEARINC 2.30 h r s  368.00 

S!2R'VICE UEARING; TELEPUONE CONPERENCES WITU DRIAN 
ARMljTRONC (2) RE: MATTERS RELATED TO CITRUS 
COU!STY AND JACKSONVILLE SERVICE IIEARINCS AND 
OTIllZR MATTERS RELATED TO CASE; TRAVEL TO 
JAC:KSONVILLE FOR SERVICC IIEARINC AND ATTEND 
SERVICE UEARINC; RETURN TRAVEL TO TALLAUASSEE 

01/25/96 KAIl PREI?ARE OPENING STATEMENT POR JACKSONVILLE 

10.50 h r s  1,680.00 
01?26/96 KAII TELCrUONC CONPERENCES WITII' DRIAN ARMSTRONC I21 

AND ,MATT FEIL RE: VARIOUS PENDINC MATTERS; 
TELEPIIONE CONPERENCE WITII CARLYN KOWALSKI RE: 
USE:D AND USEFUL AND MARCIN RESERVE ISSUES; REVIEW 
DOCUMENTS RELATED TO USED AND USEFUL ISSUES; 
REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE PURNISUED TO PSC DY 
GOVERNMENTAL OPPICIALS CONCERNINC,SSU RATE CASES 
AND DRAFT LETTER TO DRIAN ARMSTRONC. RE: SAME; 
DRAFT LETTER TO W N N A  UENRY RE: EXIIIDITS PROM 
JACKSONVILLE CUSTOMER SERVICE UEARINC 

2.30 hrn 368.00 
01/26/96 WDl4 LEGAL RESEARCU RE: TUE INCLUSION IN RATE 

DASES OF ELECTRIC UTILITIES OF EXPESSES RELATED 
TO FACILITIES T M T  ARE NOT USED OR USEPUL IN TUE 
PROVISION OP SERVICE TO CUSTOMERS; DRAFT 
MEMORANDUM TO KEN IIOPPPULN RE: SANE SDDJECT 

3.30 h r s  412.50 
01/29/96 KAU TELEPUONE CONFERENCES WITU DRIAN ARMSTRONC ( 4 ) .  

CARLYN KOWALSKI AND PORREST LODSEN RE: VARIOUS 
MATTERS PERTAININC TO CASE; TELEPUONE CONFERENCE 
WITU DILLY STILES RE: runLIc RECORDS REQUEST; 



* 

.'RUTLEDGE. :ECENIA. UNDERWOOD. FWRNELL &, HOFFMAN 
W u I s O p L T D N  PACE 6 ' 

~ - l l o  AT U W  
rm(meE.DIYI 

I---( 
w-1- 

SOOTUERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
Dill numbcr 001590-00013-026 RAII 

REVIEW STAFF RECOEENDATIONS RE: orc's MOTION TO 
REOSTADLISU OFFICIAL DATE OF FILINC AND orc's 
MOTION FOR APPOINTMENT OF COUNSEL AND DRAFT 
LETTER TO DRIAN ARMSTRONC RE: SAME; REVIEW ORDER 
CRANTINC REQUEST FOR INTERIM RATES AND DENYINC 
OPC'S MOTION TO DISMISS AND HOTION TO CAP INTERIM 
RATES; REVIPM WCOMENTS PERTINENT TO TESTIMONY 
AND DECIN DRAFTINC OUTLINE OF TESTIMONY 

400.00 2.50  hrr 
0 1 / 3 0 / 9 6  KAll REVIEW PODLIC RECORDS PRODUCED IN RESPONSC TO 

Pol lLIc  RECORDS REOOEST; TELEPOONE CONTERCNCE WIT11 ~~~~~~ ~ 

DRIAN ARMSTRONC AiD FORREST LODSEN RE: VARIOUS 
MATTERS PERTAININC TO CASE, KISSIPZMEE CUSTOMER 
SERVICE UEARINC AND OPCOMINC CUSTOMER SERVICE 
UEMINCS AND HATTERS RELATED TO ANTICIPATED 
REI3OTTAL TESTIMONY; DRAFT OPENINC STATEMENT FOR 
NEW PORT RICUEY CUSTOMER SERVICE IIEARINC IN rasco 
COONTY; TRAVEL TO PASCO COUNTY FOR CUSTOMER 
cri?vTrr FIPXRTNC 4.00 hrs €40.00 ~- 

0 1 / 3 1 / 9 6  K X I  ATTEND NEW PORT RICIIEY CUSTOMER SERVICE UEARINC 
ANI) RETURN TRAVEL TO TALLAUASSEE; TELEPIIONE ~~~ ~ ~ ~ 

COIS~ERESCC WITII DRIAN ARMSTRONC RE: VARIOCS 
r E m m x  MATTERS INCLUDING DISCUSSION or orc's 
rC:::Dmc MOTIONS TO DE IICARD AT r E D R u m Y  6. 1996 

€40.00 AC'CSDA CONFERENCE 4.00 h r s  

Total Profcssional rccs $ 1 4 , 2 9 6 . 0 0  

REIMDURSADLE cos'rs 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 1-3-96 TO DRIAN P .  
ARMSTRONC 15 .25  

4 0 5 . 0 0  
51.35 
7.29 
7.50 

15.25 

22.00 

0 1 / 0 2 / 9 6  

01!03/9E AIR FARE TO ORLANDO FLORIDA 
01:02/96 CAR RENTAL 
0 1  /03  196 
0 1 / 0 3 / 9 6  PARKINC/TOLLS 
0 1 / 0 5 / 9 6  

0 1 / 1 8 / 9 6  

CASOLINE EXPENSE 

FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 1-8-96 TO DRIAN P. 
ARMSTRONC 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 1-19-96 TO DRIAN P. 
ARMSTRONC 



APPENDIX 2-ir+. 

PAGE OF 380 
.i.. .. . ._... -.--.. . . 

.- . -  . . SODTDERN STATES.IDTILITIhS, INC. 
Dill numbcr 001590-00013-026 RAn 

~. -. . -- 

01118196 

01/23/96 

01/29/96 

01,'30/96 
01/31/96 
01/31/96 
01/31/96 

FEiDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 1-19-96 TO DRIAN P. 
ARMSTRONC 
FEDERAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 1-24-96 TO DRIAN P. 
ARMSTRONC 
PEDEFAL EXPRESS DELIVERED ON 1-30-96 TO DRIAN P. 
ARMSTRONC 

FACSIMILE TRANSMISSIONS 

LONC DISTANCE 

COPIES ODTAINED PROM rrsc 
rnoTocorIEs 

15.25 

15.25 

15.25 
50.60  

209.00 
190.14 
20.03 

Total Rcimbursablc Costs 

DXLLISC SL'X%RY 

TCTAL RzmwxsAnLr COSTS 

TCNTAL CIIARCCS roR TIIIS DILL 

CCRRIXT DAL?NCC DUE 

$ 1,039.16 

$14,296.00 

$ 1,039.1€ 

$15,335.16 



UI:SSER, CAPARELLO, UADSEN, COLDUAN h UETZ 
A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 

POST O?PICE BOX 1876 
SUITE m i ,  BARNETT BANK BUILDING 

TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 323e2-1876 
TELEPHONE (904) 222-0720 

M Y  9, 1996 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
1000 COLOR PLHCE 
APOPKA, FL 32703 

OUR FILE a :  
INVOICE NO: 

S213-4434 
235077 

1,977.50 
2,054.50 

TOTAL AUOUNT D U E 2  S 4,032 .OO 
THROUGH 84/36/96 -------------- 
CURRENT AUOUNT DUE: S 

PREVIOUS BALANCE D U E ,  S _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

OUR FEDERAL ID I: 59-2921100 

JPC lSJS 

PREVIOUS ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE 

04/04/96 234603 INVOICE 

P R E V I O U S  BALANCE DUE 

........................................ 
CURRENT FEE 

TIME SUMMARY 

S 2,054.50 



APPENDIX ass-+ 

L- . 

PAGE2 
HAY 09/96 
S213 -4434 

04/01/96 JPC 3.50 -REVIEW OF MATERIALS FORWARDED BY B. 
ARMSTRONG. 

04/03/96 JPC 4.20 -REVIEW OF REBUTTAL TESTIUONY FOR 31 SSU 
WITNESSES. 

04/04/96 JPC 3.60 -REVIEW OF REBUTTAL TESTIMONY FOR 31 SSU 
WITNESSES. 
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APPENDIX X T +  

HUMAN RESOURCES INTEROFFICE MEMO 

Date: Apd 9,1996 

To: Angela T w a i n  

From: hbo .  Lock Human Rrarcsr 

Re: southem states IJliWJs. Inc. 
OPEB Conrrdting Services for Decamber 19,1995 through March 23, 
1996 

Please issue a check in the amount of $8,308.00 payable to: 

Godwins Booke 8 Dickenson 
Post omce Box 905494 
Charlotie. IUC 28290-5494 

Please chairge as follows 

AMOUN T- AccLMQ - 
$6,460 00 

$1.826 00 001 90001 600 99 6049 9000 106 OPEB 

001 00001 600 99 1861 0000 150 Rate Case 

See documentation attached. p, 

Confidential 



. . . . .  !, . .? 
.: .. I .i: 

. . .  . .  . . .  
. . .  . .  

i 

.. ~. ::. . ....... ......... ........... . .  .. - . .  
. ~. ............ . .  

MPch:29,1996 

Ms. Dale G. Lak 
soutbanl st.tcs utilitiu 
loo0 Color PLCC 

APPENDIX 2n+ 
PAGE 12 3 OF xgo 

L ....... :.,&.- ... : . _  

GODWINS BOOKE 6 DICKENSON 
13535 F+.urr Sound Drive 

Cl-, FL 34622-5545 

TclephDnc (813) 5?3-2884 
Ftuimile (813) 573-1073 

suite 600 hoke #FLW40863 - 

Apopka, FL 32703 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 

. Preparation of rebutlll tcscimony 

. 

. 

. 

Campletion of 1995 yur-end FAS #lo6 disdcsun information 

hi is iancc to auditon rrgarding impact of diswunt rate 

Preliminary worit on 1996 actlluial valuation 

TOTAL DLZ 

. ~. . . . .  . ... . .  .;., .... ~. .. . . . . . .  
: . ~ 

. 

TERMS. Nct Due Upon Rcccq 
Rcmimncc Address: 

Posl Ofice Box 905491 
Charlooe. NC 28290-5491 

$6,480.00 

800.00 

570.00 

458.00 

58,308.00 
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LEWIS, LONGMAN & M E R ,  PA. APR 1 0 

LEGAL DEf T: A T T O R N E Y S  A T  L A W  

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES 
ATTN: W Y N  KOWALSKY 
1000 COLOR PLACE 

April 5,  1996 
INVOICE NO. 1106 

@y 
APOPKA, ?L 32703 

CUNPIDENTIAL - ATTURNEY CLIENT PRIVILEGED 
CLIENT NUUBER: 19213 
BUTTER NUUSER: 0 5 4 3  
RATE CASE 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED THROUGH UarCh 31, 1996 

COSTS ADVANCED 

PHOTOCOPIES 4 . 8 0  
LONG DISTANCE TELEPHONE CHARGES. 13.11 

TOTAL COSTS I\DVANCED ....................... S 

INVOICE SUIIMIIRY FOR THIS BUTTER 

PREVIOUS BALANCE DUE ............................. 5 1.026.99 
p x r m m s  AND CREDITS ............................. ( 0.00) 
W n E R  BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD ................... 1,026.99 

CUIRRENT FEES FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES ............ 0.00 

CmRRENT COSTS ADVANCED ............................ 1s. 51 



, I  

APPENDIX 254 

LEWIS, LONGMAN &WALKER, P.A. 
A T T O R N E V S  A T  L A W  

SO- STATES UTILITIES 
A m :  EARLyll XOWA%AF3 
1000 COWR PLACE 
APOPM, ?L 32703 

Octobmr 30, 1995 
ItrvOICE NO. 1734 

WnTIOSNTIAL - ATTORNEY CLIENT PRIVILEGED 
CLIENT WJUBER: 19:213 
U A m R  NUMEBR: 05P13 
RATE CASE 

?OR PROFESSIONAL ;5ERVICES RENDERED TBROOCB 06tOb.S 31, 1995 

.60 hrs. 90.00 

.90 h r s .  135.00  

09/27/95 RSL 

09/21/95 RSL 

TELEPHONE COKnRINCE WITR C. -SKY. 

TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH C. XO+i?LSKY; REVIEW 
NEWSPAPER ARTICLE RE: PETITION. 

CONFlRENCE WITH V. WETRERELL RE: USED AM) USEFUL 
ISSUE; CONFERENCE WITH KEN PLMTE RE: RULE ISSUES. 

.90 hrs. 135.00 09/26/95 RSL 

S m M A R Y  OF FEES 

Hours Rate/Hr DO11.rs 

2.40 150.00 360.00 

TOTAL 2.40 360.00 
___________- RSL _____------- 

360.00 ?EES ?OR PROFKSSIONAL SERVICES .............. 5 

COSTS ADVANCED 

?ACSIUILL CHARGES 
W N G  DISTANCE TEUPBoLn -IS. 

4.00 
1.22 

TOTAL COSTS ADVANCED ......................... 5 11.22 



I' 
SOIlRaRN STATES Ql'l[LITIXS 

- .̂ 
APPENDIX m+ 

0ctob.r 30 .  1995 
IIWOICL WO. 1734 
P k a  2 

I H V O I ~ ~  ownumy mR TBIS -TIER 

PREVIOUS -CE DUE ............................. 5 1.045.50 
0.00) PAYXENTS AND CREDITS ............................. 

UATPER BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD ................... 1,045.50 

360.00 

11.22 

CURRENT FEES FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES ............ 
CvRRI:NT COSTS ADVANCED ............................ 

371.22 NET CYSP5JENT B I L L I N G  FOR THIS INVOICE ..................... 5 C I J g  
1,416.72 TOTAL BALANCE DUE FOR THIS UATTER ........................ 5 



SOLITNERN STATKS UTILITIES 
A m :  fARtYN KOWIILSKY 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOP$A, ?L 32103 

APPENDIX xr-f+ 
PAGE /I/ OF 3% 

LEWIS, LONCMAN &WALKER, P.A. 1 5  B36 
A T T O R N E Y S  A T  L A W  ~ ~ D E p I :  

CLIENT NUMBER: 191213 
MATTER HUHBEH: 05,413 
RATE CASE 

May 8, ' 1996 
I m I a  NO. 1825 

WIDCNTIAL - AITORNKY a I w s  PRIVILEGED 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SKRVICES RINDERED TRROUCH A p r i l  30, 1996 

04/15/96 SAW PHONE CONFERENCE WITH C. KOUALSKY RE: N. WARD .80 hr.. 140.00 
DEI'OSITION; PHONE CONFKRENCE WITH E. ROSS RE: 
SAVE; PHONE CONFKRENCE WITH W. WABD RE: SAK€;  
PRONE CONFERENCE WITH C. KOUALSKY RE: W. WARD 
FOLLOWP . 

04/16/96 KUD PHONE CONFERENCE WITH C.  KOUALSKY RE: W. WARD 2.10 hZe. 262.50 
DEPOSITION; EXAMINATION OF NEWSPAPER ARTICLES RE: 
SUESIOENCE; PHONE CONFERENCE WITH 8.  ROSS RE: 
SAVE; PHONE CONFERENCE WITH L. HORVATH RE: SAHE. 

04/16/96 SAW WOSX SESSION WITH K. DODGE RE: W. WARD DEPOSITION .30 h i s .  52.50 
COU%PAGE. 

04/17/96 SAW WOFX SESSION WITH K. DODGE RE: DEPOSITIONS O? N. .lo hrs. 17.50 
WARD AND 1. BORVATH. 

04/17/96 K m  EXAUHINATION OF PREHEARING ORDER; CONFERENCE WITH .90 hrs. 112.50 

04/18/96 CX AT'ITND DEPOSITION OF U. WAFS. SRIWD. 2 .10  hr.. 108.00 

s. WALKER RE: DEPOSITIONS. 

01/18/96 IBm I~MINATION 0 )  WARD ARTICLK; PHON'E WN?KRTI(Q W I T H  3.90 hrm. b87. 50 
R. BMITILLIER, G m N B L R G  "RAVRIC, RE: BoRtRTR 
DEPOSITION; LXUIINATION 01 -R O? A G m  ON 
DLPOSITION; PBONK CONFKRKNCE WITE L. EORVATE R11: 
S M D ;  ATTKND WAFS DLPOSITION. 

04/19/96 RSL RBU?EW DRLPP OUTLINE OF R. HARVKY TKSTIMONY ON .SO h i s .  87.50 
USSD/lJSEFLIL TO PWLIC SERVICE QYMISSION. 



- .  - 
. .  

APPENDIX =4+ 

)(.y 0 ,  1996 
X M I Q  NO. 1825 
P M E  3 

.OUTEERN STATF3 UTILITIES 

PRFYIOUS BIWNCE DUE ............................. 5 1.416.72 
PAYIWNTS AND CREDITS ............................. ( 0.00)  
UATmR W C E  BROUGHT FORWARB ................... 1 ,416 .72  

CURRENT FEES FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES ............ 3,078.00 

CURRENT COSTS ADVANCED ............................ 7.20 

NET CURRENT BILLING FOR THIS INVOICE ..................... 5 

TOT= BALANCE DUE FOR THIS UATTER ........................ 5 4,501.92 



. . .._ 
c 
.I 

APPENDIX an’--+ 

S O v R a R N  STATES IPI’ILITIES 
ATTN: CARLYN %CUULJ%Y 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPIU, FL 32703 

LEWIS, LONCMAN & HMIXER, PA. 
A T T O R N f V S  A T  L A W  

CLIENT m B E R :  19213 
MATTER NUMBER: 05413 
RATE CASE 

RECEIVED 
, .: ‘ 9 a95 
LEGAL DEPT. 

mrch 14, I996 
IWVOICE NO. 1537 

QUIIDEWTIAL - ATIORNEY CLIENT PRIVILEGED 

FOR PROFESSIONAL !SERVICES RENDERED THROUGH hbruary 2 9 ,  1 9 9 6  

02 /01 /96 .  RSL CONlrERENCE WITH C.  %CMALSKY, %. HOPFHAN AND R. 3.00 hrs. 525.00  
HARVEY RE: DEP MEETING; ATTEND MEETING AT DEP TO 
DISCYJSS DEP‘S POSITION ON USED W USEFVL RULE. 

0 2 i 0 2 p  RSL TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH R. H~RVEY. 

0 2 / 0 5 / 9 6  RSL TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH K.CREEN; TELEPHONE 
CONFERENCE WITH C. KOWALSKY; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE 
WITH R. HARVEY; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH 8 .  
DIFPENDERFER. 

0 2 / 0 6 / 9 6  RSL TELE:PHONE CONFERENCE WITH R. HARVEY. 

0 2 / 0 7 / 9 6  RSL TELWHONE CONFERENCE WITH C. KOWALSKY. 

0 2 / 0 8 / 9 6  RSL CONT’ERENCE WITH %IRBY GREEN. 

.40 hrr. 7 0 . 0 0  

1.10 hrs. 1 9 2 . 5 0  

. 3 0  hrs. 52.50  

.30 hrs. 5 2 . 5 0  

. 4 0  hrs. 70.00 

02/13/96 RSL CONsERENCE WITH K. HOFFMAN RE: DEP’S POSITION ON .30 hrs. 5 2 . 5 0  
RATE CASE AN0 F I V E  YEAR PERIOD FOR CAPITAL 
IHPROVLMENTS. 



.. 
APPENDIX 3TC-f-b 

......... __- _ _  .. 
mrch 14, 1996 
INVOICE NO. 1537 
PAGE 2 

~ E S  mR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES .............. $ 1.0is.00 

COSTS ADVWCED 

LONG DISTANCE TLLEPWONE CBARGES. 11.99 

........................ TOTAL msrs ADVWCED $ 11.99 

INVOICE SUUUARY FOR THIS UATTER 

PRIVIOVS BALANCE DUE ............................. 5 0.00 
PAYHENTS AND CREDITS ............................. I 0.00) 
MATTER BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD ................... 0.00 

CURRENT FEES FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES ............ 1,015.00 

CURRENT COSTS ADVANCED ............................ 11.99 

NET 4:UwNT BiLLING FOR THIS IwoIcE ..................... <G<,’ 
TOTAL BALANCE DUE FOR THIS UALATTER ........................ $ 1,026.99 
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PAGE 3 OF ?qb 

L. 

. .  
. .~ .. : . .. 

.. * ' ~  : :. 
rl' . .c1 _.  .~ 

. . . ~ . .  - 
. .  :. . ~ .  

. .  . 

. .  c . .  . .  

. .  

NIYE: sal 

THAWK WYI IH 

0 
0 
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PAGE 13  :7 OF Tab 

'12 F i r s t  CL.,% P7.IOlt 385 

149 

222 

195 

260 

5 DlYS I S5.W 

104 
45 

155 

137 

67 

YI 

182 
ra 

w 

M 

U 

39 

52 

.OW 

. o m  

.OW 

.0100 

.ow 

.01W 

,0560 
. o m  

.OW 

. o m  

.02w 

.OZW 

.02w 

.OZM 

m.n 
8.42 
2.91 
2.52 
0.30 
4.34 
3.15 
0.44 
3.84 
3.25 
0.39 
5.10 
4.37 
0.52 
25.W 
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APPENDIX ass+ II 
PAGE qz 

._- .. ... :. . _.-.I .. : . . - 

~ l : I L D  PALICLL L I E V I C E  ?ICKUP LILCOLID WEEK L I D E D  ;3/4/'~ 

m 2 L  H.C. 



. !m 

Billed Io y. YnMY 1- 

SOUTHERN STATE U T I L I T Y  
1000 COLOUR PL 
APOPKA FL 
32703-7753003 

0 

For questions about lhis bill. 
call or wrile: 

Sunimary 03/23/96 &rough 03129196 

(am) 742.s87r Shipping Record 5 3 5 . 3 4  
Service Charge 6 . 0 0  

United Parcel Service b Total Charges $ 5 4 1 . 3 4  
P.0.BOX 85036 Thank you for using UPS. LOUISVILLE, KY. 

UPS *on,c:rr 5c:v::e 7 . ,s -45* .c :c  
24 nwrs o w  365 days a ear 

NO p a S * . F  *,le or we,pr< reltrlCLlOna 
ZerYCI  OYLC 180 Y0,KTwloe ~erlloaf,ont 

4 0 z a s - s m  
Dellwry ,n as ,,we *I 4 10 % n o m  

.. . ~- . . . .  . . .  - . . .  
. . . .  . .~ 

~~ 
- 

. 
. .  



I 

.-- 
.. 

.. . .  . . i- . . .*.. i 
.. ' . *  

. 8:.. . . . : . - . . 
. . . . , - . 

. .  . . ~ .  . 
. . .  .. . . .  

~. 
~ : . . -. . . . 

- . >  .. . . .... . .. 

APPENDIX 2ST+ , 

261603210 28.71 
146.75 261503212 
29.25 
22.25 

261503214 
261403217 

104.50 261403220 

23.95 
103.90 

261403209 
261403211 

54.25 
17.00 

261403213 
261403215 
261403218 14.78 

Total Packages - 36 

Charges s 535.34 

L 



* APPENDIX 2.c574 

- 

Ending 
1996 

- 5 4 1  
41.146 
Of 2 

6 

.64 

. o o  
- .64 
- 
- 

MI, ls1n"nl Y 

- 
Shipping 

. . 1 . Record 
Outbound . ~. . . .  - .  

.. 
. .  

. .  

L 
. .  

Total Packages 34 

b Charges 5 381.64 

YOUCHER No: 
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, .  

... . .  
. .  . . . . .  

. .  
. .  

. .  

... 

0 
SOUTHERN STATE UTILITY 
1000 COLOUR PL 
APOPKA FL 
32703-7753003 

For questions about this bill. 
call or write: 
(800) 742-5877 

Summary 03/30196 through 04/05/96 

United Parcel Service 
P.0.EOX 85036 
LOU/SV/LLE, KY. 
40.285-5326 

Shipping Record 3 8 1 . 6 4  
Service Charge 6 . 0 0  

b Total Charges t 381 .64  
Thank you for using UPS. 

RECEIVED 
APR 1 2 896 

Accounts Payable 

. .  - . .  .... 
... . . . . . . .  

. .  . .  
- .~ ~ ~. 

. .  

. .  . . . .  . . .  . .  
. .  

I .  

. .  ._ . .  ! 

.~ 
- 

~ .. . .  ~. 
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. .  .. 
c .. . - 

CODE PLCKUP I . - 



APPENDIX 2n-A 

3. 76 

36. c 3  



Is 

- 5  
15 

5 
f5 

0 
SOUTHERN STATE U T I L I T Y  
1000 COLOUR PL 
APOPKA FL 
32703-7753003 - 

-, 6 
' 5  
iZ 
:5 - -  i .-* - .z '3 =.-< 

. .  
. -  . -  . 

>*c..-;: : 

.~.. T . C  

&-*-.-:~ L 

For queslions about lhis bill. 
call or write: 

Summary 04106196 through 04112196 - - -. .  
-7.. . . .  

(800) 742-5877 Shipping Record 5 9 7 . 8 2  
Service Charge 6 . 0 0  

- 
- 2 - 

United Parcel Sawice t Total Charges $ 603.82 
P.O.BOX 85036 
LOUISVILLE. KY. Thank you for using UPS. 
40285-5&6 

.. . 
-*- i ; .> ~ *e-=., lnvoice 0 0 0 0 3 x 1  5 4 1  - 156 @ United Parcel Senrlce Please fear of land send wilh your paymanl. 

=-SF- .. .. 
Return Portion 

. -  
,. . 

.. - -. - -. . . - . 
Do no1 use staples or paper clips. Mail lo: 

> United Parcel Service 
~~~~~ ~~~ ~~~~~~~ 

P.0.BOX 85036 
Paymen1 from LOUlSVlLLE. KY. 40285-5036 
SOUTHERN STATE U T I L I T Y  , Payment Requmsted $ 603.82 

Amount Enclosed $ 
1 0 0 0  COLOUR PL 
APOPKA FL 
32703-7753003 UPS credil lerms require pavmenf oI lhis bill 

within 7 days. 

1 -  

L 
. .  . 

i .. .: . . .  . . .  -- =:.. . 
-= .L .=.--. -- .: . .-.~ . 

.. . . ~ .  
.. -. . . . ... . 

3x1541 4 04139b 011110 1 00000b0382 9 



b 
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Shipping 
. ' Record 

. - .  . .  . . . Outbound 
. .  

I - . 
. . 

. I  I '  ' ,  

Pickup R d  

Total Packages 58 

b Charges $ 597.82 



DDhrArmnt 
3.70 

', 3.50 
/ a .  0 0  

L5.3 L 



L LOEhhOOOOO I OhhO 9b02h0 S' ThSTXE 
1 

EOOESLL-EOL2E 
19 VldOdV 

l d  i i f l O l O 3  0001 
A l I l I l f l  3 1 V l E  NY3HlflOS 

0 

. . .  . - .  - . -: . . .. _. . ~i . - . ..:-.: . . - - ~ -  ~ i :: 
.~ ./:> .. . . .  ~. 

. .  

~ .. 
~. .. . .~ 

f l  
. . . . .  

. .  



, .  
I . : I' 

\ ' .  
. . .  . .  
.. . . . .  ... 

. . . .  . .. . .  . .  

APPENDIX 25x74 

w. UIIeIUy U 

- 
Shipping 
Record 

Outbound 

Pickup Record 

20.94 
2.76 

61.25 
117.50 

25.25 

P k h p  Record 

11.62 
68.50 
37.25 
92.00 

Total Packages 29 

t Charges $ 437.07 

L 



APPENDIX am-+ I 

5/24/1996 15:32:11 Interactive trial balance GLLiTBDL2 GLDTBGLZ 
JOURNALS 

Accounting year/period : 1996 04 Type : Monetary 
001.00001.620.99.1861.0000.105 DEF R&TE CASE-FRIWGE BU4Z 
Start balance : 265.67 Posted activity . : 83.21 
End balance : 348.88 Vnposted activity : 
o J O U ~ M ~  Date Reference Source Job code 

22099 3/26/1996 55561 RES W 
22595 4/30/1996 SJ561 RES OT 

options, SzDisplay 
F3=Exit F5=Foldlunfold FB=Rmction keys FlO=QuikAAcceSs F24d40re keys 



REFERENCE CODE W561 RES BATCH NUMBER: 

W1 .wW1.OOO.00.8049.9sw.105 ~i,tca,~rn.oz~ I 
TOTAL NUMBER OF DISTRIBUT1ONS: 

TOTAL UNITS (Statlstlu Only): NIA ""Paps 1 Of 2- 

CD 19 
1,180,431.40 TOTAL DEBITS: 

TOTAL CREDITS (1,180,431.401 



ENTERED ny: RES 
JOURNAL ENTRY TRANSACTION FORM 

PREPAREDBY: RES APPROVEDBY: 

BATCH TYPE 
INTERCO. TABLE REFERENCE CODE SJ561 RES BATCH NUMBER: 

22 

\ 
28 

27 4 
28 b 

0 
TOTAL CREDITS: n 
TOTAL UNITS (Statistlee Only): NIA *"Page 2 d 2.m 

TOTAL NUMBER OF DISTRIBUTIONS: 
TOTAL DEBITS 



996013 101,811.77 
WW18 147rsom 

1.1015.t37M -wgnr 
Celeulntlon 01 FIB Applkd: 

T I  R.; 
O O m  

25.11u.41 

s.in.m yJ.w.12 zEE!zL 
Y r T d  AaululFmP. U W m n  mPmd 

Lda R1 Capw 1- 

mm.i% m.i s .u  4 . n 1 . n  
1,115,137.M 244215.l9 2ueIs.ll 
mm.is 17~.mi.z1 ovnm 
S.W.70 7,Wi.M 7 . ~ 1 . ~  

U 3 L . I P  114.7u.58 t14.7u.w 
2,192,a.W u0.1M.M u0.tM.M 

4.748.09 e.m.n am.72 14.077.012 
0.W 0.W 0.00 0.m 

t.rn1.a 1n.m 58.05 1.1W.IO 
19,m.m 4m.34 287.48 e.0I.m 

a i . w  151.45 1O.x) 217.58 
2.014.39 U I . 1 5  10.0: m.72 

* DH 01100 0.0149 

3,811.01, 
0.00 

sm.a 
1 . M . O l  

t92.58 
mi 

S U P S  ow 54m m10 LUN 
(1.ros.479m) (01.18.410 m) 

Pl.Srs8n ( 3 l r n n )  
(5,876 71) (5.878 71) 

7 4 . 1 3 1  



APPENDIX --A- 

5/24/1996 10:47:47 Interactive trial balance aulnGL2 DLLllgOLZ 
JOURN&LS 

Accmting y.ar/p.riod : 1996 04 : Yonetrry 
001.00001.620.99.1861.0000.100 Deferred Rate CY. costs 
Start balance : 2.778.92 Post& activity . : 696.16 
md balance : 3.475.08 Vnposted W2t,ivkity : . 00 
0 Journal Date Reference 8 W c e   ob cod. &ount 

22347 4/04/1996 PAYROU PY M2.l$ 480.03 
22525 4/19/1996 PAYROLL PY ' Ic1'''+ r j r  216.13 

r 219.3""' 

Options. S-visplay 
F3=Exit PS=Foldlunfold P8rmction keys FlO=QuilUccess PZ4rllOre keys 



5/26/1996 10:50:46 Interactive trial balance aumGL2OLDlgQz 
JomNALs 

Accounting y.u/p.r:Lod : 1996 04 np. I Il0n.tal-y 
001.00001.565.99.1861.0000.100 Dafurd Rate CU. costs- 
Start balance : .oo po.td .ctivity . : 1,062.79 
mld balance : 1,062.79 -tad activity : 
0 Jnrmal Date Refermnce Source Job coda 

J &.I** 22347 6/04/19915 PAYROLL PY 
22601 4/30/1996 07 W 

options, S=Dicplay 
F3=Exit F5=Foldluntold FB=Punction keys PlO=QuilULccess F24aore keys 



't 

I. 

Journal Entry Transaction Form 
Prepared By:DRR ADpmved BV 
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REPORT OF NCORREm CHARGE J 
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D APPENDIX --A 

N m  yo LIO DAY V I  CUI1 Yo 
SOUTHERN STATES U l I L I T I E I  

1000 COLOU PLllCE S IJIOUW DUE 

ATTN: ACCTS P I Y A U L E  c53i-zaan 0 2  3 1  96 63725 

APOPKR FL 
32702 420.4; 

r 4 P L E 1 S E  SEND PAYREhT*  
+ 4 1 C  CUF WEY # C D R E J I + +  

. . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . .  
. . .  .. .. ...I.i ... :. >.. ~. ........ ........ r_ .. ... . . .. - : , - . :  ... .:- . ... . . .  . . .  .. - .  . . . .  

IFAYABLE UPCN R E C E I P T  420.42 



. .  . . .  , .. . . . . . .  ... >:. . . . .  i .. ... - _-_._ __ 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . .  .... ,.$- _ . ~  -... _.-..i\.... . . . . .  . . . .  

. .  . .  

. . .  
. .  . -  

. -. . .- ~. .. 
. : .. 

. .  *... 
I .& 

- - '  - 

. . . . . . . . . . .  . . -. . .  . . . .  - . .  

TAX ID. i1-3296a95 
HVUCE No Ma DA" n C V I i N O  

SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S  
ATTN: ACCTS PPYABLC 0531-28368 03 10 96 63725 
1000 COLOR PLACE S 
APOPKA F L  

liMOUNT OUT 

32703 84.24 

*+pLEnsE S E N D  PnYmEhT* 
* *TC CUL NEY ( \ D D R E S S + *  



APPENDIX --A- 
D 

PAGE 16f- 3 g D  
L.~L-:.--,"->---.. . 

W K t  

vB(D(IIND a m  
WDA-mEql24hb 

-am DIYoEBNDJ3-w 
. . .  

. .  

my- - 
. .  

. . . .  .. m- 4SKPm6 
. .-. .. ~. 

CKm 
. .  . .  . --- . .  .* - -  . 

. . .  

.. .. . - .  - .: 
- .  .~ . .  

. .  . ,. . .  . ..-.* . -.~. . . 

Olsten 
. j j r s a m n g  

. .  Services" 
i n x  ID. 1 1 - 3 2 9 6 a ~  

mwcRc€ No. yo D." n CUS1.No. 

SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S  
ATTN: A C C T S  PAYABLE 0531-28690 03 24 96 63725 
1000 COLOR a n c E  S u O U m  DUf 
APOPKA FL 
32703 3 8 a . c ~  

*+PLEASE SEND P P Y ) I E N l *  
**TO OUR HEY mnREss** 

IOlmryIHIsm CYYYUmY 

OK NANCY E OW24 CLERK 

I I 

P R Y A B L E  UP@N R E C E I P T  388.011 



APPENDIX 975-4 

. .. L...'... ..... .- -_ . A .  i.:. 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . .  .... I...l. ........ . .  . .  

. .  . -  

. . . .  
. .  

. .  . .  . -  .. 
. . . . .  e. - -  

. .  

. .  - r.. ..i . 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
. -. 

. .  . .  .~ . . 

Tax ID. 11-3296895 
rnw No MO DA" "* C Y I T  No . S W T H E R N  S T A T E S  U T I L I T I E S  

A T T N Z  A C C T S  P A Y A E L E  0531-29C51 04 07 96  63725 
1000 COLOR PLACE S 
APOPKA FL AMOUNT 0°F 

32703  374.61 

+ * P L E A S E  SEND P l l Y R E l T *  
* * i o  o m  H E Y  a o o R E s s * *  

i m r o  .. 
P a V A B l E  UPOk R E C E I P T  374.61 

2 



inx  i o .  i i - m t ~ 9 5  
.IyoctHo YO DAY 'IR C Y 5  WQ 

~ SOUTHERN STl lTES U T I L I T I E 5  
l lTTN: A C C l S  Pl lVnBLE 0531-29225 C 4  14 96 63725 

32702 404.25 
1000 COLOR P L L C E  5 rroV*n DUE FL aPoPKa 

* *PLEI ISE SEND P R I C E L l *  
441'2 C L F  NEY # t D R E S S * *  

1C.7E 4C4.2.' T 

404.2:  F I V I B L E  UPON R E C E I P T  . . .  



APPENDIX am-,+ 

L 144220 I 

VENDOR PLEASE: - KE 
NOT NEGOTIABLE QOOD ONLY TO ORIGINAL OWNER I 

I I 

. . .  



APPENDIX 6\3 - I t  

. .  .~ 
. .  . 

. ; <  .... : . ... . 
. . . 1 .:-.:. . -  

- .  . .  
i,.. 

. .  

FL 
u a w l W E  S 

412.14 

. .  
: . :.. . 

Y M C f O l l  

' . ;  I--- . .  

I 
. .  . . .. .. . 

33 .25  i c . 7 ~  412.3 T 
FnYIIBLE UPON RECEIFT 412.3 

i 

=STEN S T l F f X N C  SECYICES ILC. 
44  P.O. IEX  SFCt  

4 4  MELVILLE,  NEL' VCRK 11747-8906 
44  

SOUTHERN S T I l E S  U T I L I T I E S  . 

1000 COLOR P L K E  
. .. n i m :  nccis  PrnvnnLE 

. .  

nPoPKa FL 
32703 
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J 
AFACH RECEIPTS FOR ALL PURCHASES 
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APPENDIX J=s5-- A 

PAGE r 7~ OF 3 % G  

I I I I I 

. 
431.20 
202.13 

4 l l W I  . .  , l ) v T t D t *  . .  
. . .  . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . .  . .  . p n Y A E L E  UPON R E C E X P T  633.33 . .  . .  

. . . .  . . . .  - 
. . . . . . .  . .  

. .  
. .  

.. 
.... . . .  

. . .  
. . . .  

. . .  

. .  
.. . .  

. .  . .  



Journal Enty Transaction Form 
PreparedByAT ApprwedBy : EntsredBy:AT 

YEARIPEAIOO: 19964 sourcecode GJ Journal # 22348 
compaml - M)1 Batch Type (M - Mowary. S - Statistical) M Batch # 9446 
lnlerCo.TlMe R o l e m e  Code SJ52tal Auto Accrual? N 

Total Number of lines 

Page 3 of 4 



APPENDIX 2 m - A  

. _  ,..-. ~ - -  

SOUTHERN STATES mums,  INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

1. Norm P g . L o l I  

2. RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED F F M  WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF: RECEIPT OF SILL. 

. I  

TOTAL s . m 4  

lnadverlent personal charges in the amount o f t  
check # 

Employee Signatur &- h t e :  

(Approval of next level of zsupewision required) 

are included on this statement. My personal 
payable 10 Southern Stales Utililies for thal smount'is athched. 

*/a+ 14 

A p p r o 4  d LA/ Gale: r'hd/k- 
Refurn original 10 Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 
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FLORIM'S TURWPIXE 
10LL RECEIPT 

MlE:03/07/96 TIIE:1631 TRAWSM388 ' I 
PUZA:LEESIG M i l l  COLL IP:?770 

cLss:OZ laLN 2.00 PA1D:MYI 

IWM VW Iy9 REMEMBER TO BUCKLE UP! -. ....... -. ....... ,- ..................... 
I L" I< I I "  d IVl.:.; . l-__l__ 
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APPENDIX 2rr-A- 

Accounts Payable Voucher 

Vendor # 3765 Vendor Name: Deidra Rhoads 
Petty Cash Custodian 

Inv Date: 4/29/96 Inv # PC42996 

Due Date: 91/96 InvS 281.09 

OIL Account *a11 Project # Amount 

001 .oooOl .OOO.SS.426O.2OOO.&?Otal 3.98 
001.oooo1.000.99.2330.1000.~ Total 69.00 

001.oooO1.591.99.1801.WW.135 Total 
001 .oooO1.591.9S.1~1.WW.16O Total 
001 .00001.591 S9.1881 .oooO.200 Total 
001.9OOO1.500.99.6508.oooO.160 Total 
001 .go001 S00.99.6758.0000.235 Total 
001 .90001.500.99.6758.WW.250 Total 
001 .90001.515.99.6758.0000.200 Total 
001.90001.515.99.6758.0000.205 Total 
001 .90001.565.99.6758.0000.240 Total 
001 .90001.600.99.6758.0000.205 Total 
001 .90001.605.99.6758.0000.250 Total 
001.90001.651).99.6758.0000.250 Total 
Grand Total 

95RA100 5.00 
95RA100 3.25 
95RA100 83.87 

1 .oo 
25.00 
21.73 
3.99 
5.93 

21 .81 
16.00 
12.14 
6.39 

281.09 



. 
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I certify that the expenses shown were in- 
curred on company business or on behalf of 



APPENDIX 2 1 3  - A  
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. . .  . .  . .  . -  I . ....... -. ... ': . . . . . . . . .  - 

Voucher Repared by. 6 

. .  . . .  
. .  . _  . .  . .  ~ . .  

. . .  . . . .  . .  
. .  . .  . .  

. .  
. .  

. . . .  . .  . . .  ~ . . .  . ~. 

. .  . .  
.. 

. .  . .  



I 



Tracy L. Smith . v-. 

Shaded areas represent nte cuc r c W  travel 

Rate case rdated miles = 415 Routine letivitia mileage = 519 
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Busincu llclron 

I certify that the expenses shown wen in- 
c u d  on company business or on behalf of 

. . .. . . ., . . . 
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i: 

! 

. 







cuncd on company busincs or on 
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'. 
Journal Enlry Tranraclion Fonn 

YEAWPERIOD: 

Batch Type (M - Monatav. S - Statistical) 

RelaencsCode 

1 
I 

! 

1 

r- 

Pap32015 



are included on this statement. My personal Inadvertent personal c:harpes in the amount of I 
check # 

Employee Sipnature:. 

payable 10 Southern Stales utilities for thal amount is attached. 

Date: 

Return o r i g i ~ c c o u n t s  Payable. Relatn pink copy for flies. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 
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1790 'l2bb27300007b3Sb 

T c o u I * y t "  

4266-2730-0007-8356 

....................................................... u(xH1 ff IWK ........ 511.8b 

I 
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. . I  . , ,, .+., ; . .. ..*.: ...: ... ... 
I -.. 

. I  

SOUTHERN STATES -j 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

1.Mme M4 + I \  F o . & O f 1  

2. RETVRN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WlTn SUPPORnNG DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

maam furnish the accaunt dirtrikrtin. Aka. nota the buaim plrpaw .nd names 01 thaw attending. 

- I 

TOTAL f,  

Inadvertent personal charges in the amounto1$ 
Check I 

Employee Sgnrture 

are included on this statement My personal 
payable to Southern Slates Utilities for that amount IS attached 

Return original lo ACcounis Payable. Retain pink copy lor files. 

F O R  ACCOUNTING USE ONLV 



8 

APPENDIX 2 5  5-ft  
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. . .  . . . . . .  ... . .  . . . . . . . . .  . . . .  . . . . . . .  . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . .  -. - . .  
. .  

......... 
MATT FElL 
SOUTHERN STATES UTIL 
io@o COLOR PLACE 
ATTN 61116ER CLARK 
APOPIA FL 32703 

r o M u  

5266-2730-0007-835 

....... 

! 

. . .  . .  . . . . .  
. .  

.-  - .. 
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. 
Journal Entry Transactlon Fom 

By: EntasdBy:AT PrepamdByAT A$$mved 

YEAWPERIOD: 1998-4 SourceCode GJ Journal I 22548 

Back Type (M Mone!a!y. S = Staistiial! 
SJ521al AuloAcaual7 

Pa@ 3 of 4 



APPENDIX 2 X - A  
b 

' / ,  
, - , . - A , . :  .... L 

SOUTHERN STATES UTlLl 
CORPORATE CHIROE CARD EXPENb, / =  

- f 

TOTAL t. 

Inadvertent personal charges in the amounl of S 
check # 

are included on this slaternen1 My personal 
lor the: amount IS allached 

Employee Lgnalur Date 4 /? h.6 
(Approval of ~ 7 ~ .  f F e )  
Approval Date 

P-9 
- 

Return original to Acwunu Payable. Relain pink copy for files 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE c w v  



... .......... '.. . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
STATEYEN'T 

. . . . . . . . . . . . .  

-MI*wrmn-Y -. 
- -w 
%?66-2730-0007-792! 

> 
. .  . . .  . . .  
. . _  

l,,ll,,,l,ll.~,lll~~~~~ll.~l~l~l 
I D A  ROBERTS 
SOUTHERN STATES U T I L  
l o 0 0  COLOR PLACE 
ATTN SIMSER CLARK 
APOPKA FL 32703 

17'10 h2bb273000077929 

. .  . . . .  . .  ~. . .  

. . .  

. ~ . .  . .. 
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Journal Entry Transadon F o n  

YEAWPERIOD: 1996-4 ScvrceCode 
Batch Type (M - Monetary. S .I Slatistical) 

Inter CO. Table M)1 Reterme Code SJ521at Auto Acawl? 

i 

i 

Page 3 of 4 



APPENDIX %?-A 

PAGE OF 3@ 
___._.___ ._ - -  

SOUTHERN STATES mLrnEs, INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

1. mmc P P . L O f I  

2 RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS MYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF B I L  

Aurc furnish the accounl distribution. Also. nole tha busin- purpore M d  names of those attending. 

- s 

TOTAL $i+. 84 
are included on this statement. Mymsonal Inadvertent personal charges in the amount of $ 

check # payable to Southern States Utilities lor that amount is attached 

h i e :  +/a+ 14' 
(Approval of next level of supervision required) 

Approvat d k w  Date: ?+"/pc 
Return original Io ACCOUnD Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE OlULV 
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. .  
. .  

. . .  ... . .  

. . .  . . . . . . . .  _ .  : _. :> . . . . . . .  .... - . :_.  .. .... . . . . . .  - . I . . . . . .  . . . .  . . . .  .. . . . .  - .  . - .  - .  

l , , l l , , , l , l l , , , l l l . ,~~~l l .~ l~ l~ l  
KAREN S H O F T E R  
S O U T l l E R N  S T A T E S  UTIL 
lo00  UILOR PLACE 
A R N  BINBER CLARK 
APOPKA FL 12703 

. .  . .  . .  
. .  . .  

. .  

............................ ...." D M  
83-z$ W I L  O I L  
s3-25 PEW OIL  CO 81  LIVf OAK FL 
as-= PEW OIL  CO 81  L I V E  OAK FL 

(3-22 FINA 1-75 I Y 326 DCUI f L  
(3-22 W E 1  SRILL RIVERUALU AWWA FL 

(Urn323 MIU fL 

13-25 LA wxmA mToI xm6 TALLNUSEE fL 

. .  . .  . .  

. .  

. .  

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted
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APPENDIX 255- A 

PAGE OF 380 

. -  l,,ll.,,l,ll,,.lll,,,,~ll~.l,l~l 
SCOTT V I E R I M  

. . . . . . . . . .  . -  SOUTHERY STATES U T I L  
. . . . .  le09 COLOR PLACE . . .  ... . .  ATTW BIYeER CLARK 

U O P K A  FL 32703 
. .  
. . . . . . .  

-.- 

--" 
Q266-2730-0007-850! 

..... I .  
H...H...HI.H.HI... 

82-87 
01-B 
01-2b 
a1-22 
81-17 
a1-12 
01-12 
01-11 

e2.n 
U.26 
67.80 
12.25 
U3.18 
1U.61 
m1.m 
M.0 

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted



. 
Journal Entry Transaction-Fan 

YEAWPERIOD: 1996-4 SourceCode 
Balch Type (M - Monelary, S = Slalislin 

Pa@ 2 01 4 



- 
1 

PAGE OF 380 
_c_ ~ . *  .. .. ._; ._. i . .__.,.. -..& .- _. . . 

' SOUTHERN STATES UIlLmES, INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

1. mm 6i-r rGDs CJ p P . L o f L  

2 RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FWM WITH SUPPORTlNG DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX M Y S  OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

Fieaw lurnish the 8ccounl dMbution. A h .  note the bllJfMa8 PUIPDSO and n M l a  Of thma amnding. 

lnadvenent personal charges in the amount of S 
check f 

EmployseSignature' 4 

(Approval 01 nex e of su '3' n required) 

Approval: &L Date: & , j  

Return original to Accounts Payable. Retain pink copy for files 

are included on this statement. My personal 
payable to Southern Slates Utilities lor that amount is attached. 

c 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLV 
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i,.ii,,,l.ii,,,ili.~..~il.,i,i.i 
FORREST LUDSEW 
SOUTHERW STATES UT11 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
ATTW BINBER CLARK 
APOPKA FL 32703 

1790 42bb273000076539 
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. ~ ...... _..__.. l_,___i.  _ . _ _ . . - -  ._I_-- 

WENDY'S 
A n y  Comments? 

caln 1--800--82-WENDY 

ORD# 102 
TOGO 
1 SNGLCHEZ 
1 CHICKEN 

1 MD-SPRIT 
1 SM FROST 

z sn FRY 

SBTL 8.42 
Tax1 .59 

2.19 
2.69 
1.70 

-95  
.89 

MAR 21. 1996 14:34 
E# 44002 S# 1 T# 1 

C o m e  Back Soon! 



APPENDIX 3T5- A 

... .(.... . ._ , ~ 1 .  . .\ ~ -__ __..._ 2.. - .. 
LOCKPURCHASEORDER L 144222 

NOT NEGOTIABLE GOOD ONLY TO ORIGINAL OWNER 

. .  . .  

. .~ . .  . .  
. .  . .  . .  . . .. . 

. .  . .  



APPENDIX 2YY-P 

SWI*KN YlHltS UllLllltS 
10UU CULUH PLHLX 
WUWH FL Jd'IUJ 

a t t n  HCCUUNlS WYHt)Lt 

d a t e  0 > / 0 4 / 9 b  **invoxce** page OU1 
swinttm srnits U I I L I I I ~ Y  HCCUUNI NU: Ud3d 

c n a r p e  toiio credit card I m a r g e  
date amount 

OS/UJ/Yb LYYY ddU. uu 

billed amount ddU. uu 

Payments made 0. uu 

amount due r d e . M C I  



curred on company business or on behalf of 

..... , ,~... ,.,.”.. ,...”, 

. 
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APPENDIX sur- A- 

PAGE dA./ OF 3& 

, I  .. . .. , ... ; ..,. j .  i -..-. _. ..., _I . r. 
0 

STATEMENT *AGE 

DATE: 

85- 15-96 

x): 
BOUTERN STATE UTILITIES 
1000 COLOR PFILCE 
RPOPKA, FL x 7 0 3  
ATTNi DONNA HENRY 

84-29-96 BO75538 

84-30-96 HC70080 .HOUSE -ROE ' '  

04-30-96 HC70085 HOUSE MRRGE T E A S L E Y 261.90 
84-38-96 HC75316 HOUSE CHRRGE MNDBULTE 258.90 
05-01-96 HC70087 HOUSE CHARGE HARTMRN 461.11 
05-01-96 HC70088 HOUSE CHARGE ELLIOT 277.12 
ES-01-96 HC70089 HOUSE CHARGE EDMUNDS 145.45 

~ _ _ _  ~ _- - - . . . -- 
05-83-96 HC70G182 HOUSE CHRRGE 
85-03-96 HC70083 HOUSE CHARGE 
85-04-96 HC22e32 HOUSE CHRRGE 

I m;-m2-q6 $22227 HOUSE CHARGE ELLIOT 
BLISS 
WESTRI CK 
ISRRCS 

I CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 

128.70 
686.92 
664.15 
131.59 

rn DAYS 



* 

. .... 

m: 
SOUTHERN STRTE UTILITIES 
1000 COLOR PALCE 
CIPOPKC). FL 32703 
RTTN: MINNFI HENRY 

. .  

. 
STATEMENT ?e 

Ml? 
-15-96 

-r SBU 

_ __. . _ _ _ ~  _ -~ 
05-07-96 HC776b3 HOUSE CHFIRGE 
85-07-96 HC77701 HOUSE WRGE 

HC70079 HOUSE CHFIRBE lYIRTIN 836.97 
HC77298 &aJsE Ma- LOWE 5e6.61 

05-04-96 HC77299 HOUSE CHRROE W S K  I 536.41 
05-04-96 HC77532 HOUK MaRGE 180.70 
85-85-96 HC77300 .HOUSE -WE UHXTCOMB 696.25 
05-05-96 HC77301 HOUSE CHRRGE M N O N  663.3Z 
05-06-96 HC773,31 HOUSE CHCIRM eOWER 203.80 

SWEAT 16R. 37 
SM I TH 129.70 

05-00-96 HC77581 HWSE CWRGE cu)cvIIS 135.75 
05-08-96 HC77582 HOUSE CHRRGE U I LKEN I NG lZ0.70 
05-09-96 HC77740 HOUSE CHN?GE CHRVEZ 142.37 
05-09-96 HC77741 HOUSE CHRRGE CjOLD 148.73 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PRGE 

TOTAL 
DUE 0 Mvs 

1904) 22- RADISSON HOTEL 415 NORTH MOMOE TAUAHASEL, ROMDA 32101 



PAGE AAL OF 3a _. ....A , I .. - ....- - - . 

@Radisson. H O T E L  T A L L A H A I S L E  STATEMENT P m L  

415 Nmb Momme 
T-FL 32301 

(W) zz4u-00 

MlE 
0 5 1 s - 9 6  

AccwhT,. ssu 
m: 

8WTHERN STRTE UTILIT IES 
1000 COLOR MLCE 
CIPOPKFL. FL 32703 
BTTN: DONNR K N R Y  

UlKlNl ENCLOSED: 

0 k 9 - 9 6  
05-18-96 I eS- 10-96 
0s-10-96 
85-18-96 
05- 10-96 
05- 10-96 
85-18-96 
05- 10-96 
05-1 0-96 
05-10-96 
05-10-96 
05-11-96 

IC70081 WWSE W R B E  
HC77579 HOffiE W R O E  
HC77583 HOUSE CIYIRQE 
HC77664 HOUSE CHRRQE 
HC77665 HOUSE CHQRGE 
HC77666 HOUSE CHRRGE 
HC77667 HOUSE CHQRQE 
HC77834 HOUSE CWRGE 
HC778JS HOUSE CHQRGE TERSLEY 

TERRERO 
PFlsTER 
SPRINGF IEL 
UESTR I CK 
BRILEV 
MKlCHER 
EL IS6 
GOWER 

130.45 I 

I 658.17 

1.741.52 
1' 337.29 

422.34 
386.10 
565.40 
5t6 .80  
545.28 
6Z6. S1 
130.70 
194.05 ~ ~~ 

HC70067 HOUSE C 



mbdisson. H O T E L  T A L L A W A S S E E  

PAGE 2 2 7  OF * 
. .,... ~* _i. .L . __.-.-... I .C. . 

7n 
SOUTHERN STFITE UTILITIES 
1600 COLOR PFILCE 
APOPKFI, FL. 32705 
FITTNr DONNFI HENRY 

STATEMENT ?AGE 

WlE 
85-15-96 

33,422.72 

(9041 224-6000 RADISSON HOTEL 415 NORTH MONROE T U W E E .  n O M D A  lzSD1 



APPENDIX d - 1 3 - F  

PAGE OF 3& 

QRadisson. M O T E L  T A L L A M A S S E L  STATEMENT 
RECEIVED 

?*. 

mm 
04-30-96 

ssu 
HAY - 6 1996 
LEGAL DEPT. 

SOUTHERN STCITE UTILITIES 
loa0 COLOR PALCE 
hPOPKI\. F L  32703 
CITTNt DONNA HENRY 



Jwmal Enlfy Transaction Form 

Batch Type (M - Monetary. S = Slatislicab 

nsfsrence code 

L 

i. 
i r 
I 
I. 

! 

i' 
'i 0 

. G )  
! m  1 
j 'D 5 

to. 162.35 

Page 1 of 5 



b APPENDIX =-A 

3& PAGE a3’b OF- 
. .  . -. ... .. .. .,.L..dx..;..b ....-, -.-::- .. _ _  .- 

~ -- 
SOUTHERN STATES muma INC. 

CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

I 1 ,. - llltt Fe i l  Pg.-ot- 

2. RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX M Y S  OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

w e  furnish the account diitribution. Also. note Me bu*m purpore lnd names ot mOre alIEnding 

- I 

511.86 
TOTAL I, 

lnadvenent personal charges in the amount of $ 
check I 

are included on this statement. My personal 
payable lo Southern States vtiliiies for that amount is allached 

Employee Signature: - Date: 

Return o r i g i k 6 c c o u n t s  Payable. Retain pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLV 



1..11,.,1,11,..111,,,,.ll..I.l~1 
MATT FEIL 
SOUTHERN STATES UTIL 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
ATTN BINEER CLARK 
APOPKA FL 32703 

1.11" 

- -  
STATEMENT 

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted



Journal Entry Transaetlon Form 

YEAWPERIOD: 

Batch Type (M - Monelaty. S - SlalWcal) 
RelaaneCode 

34 I 001.90001.855.99.67~.~.m I 1 I 
Tctal Number of Rnes 
Mal Dsbits 
Total Credar 

~~ 

Page 2 of 4 



APPENDIX kf l3  - 
PAGE 2 3 3  OF 346 

.. 1 i .. . .. 
SOUTHERN STATES 

CORPORATE CMRGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

1. N8m g . I o f I  

2 R!ZIURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

Reoe lurnish Ma acDoun1 distribution. Alro, note lhe WM48 plrpooe and MRlW Of tho~e attending 

TOTAL I .~ 

lnadvenenl personal charges in !he amount of S 
check I 

Employee Signature: 

arp included on this sulemenl. My personal 
payable 10 Southern Stales Ulililies lor that amount is altached. 

RIfurn original lo ACCounU Payable. Relain pink copy lor files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 
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b 

' / ,  

z RETURN COMPLETEO AND APPROVED FORM WITH sumnffi DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

TOTAL s, 

tnadvenent personal charges in the amount of $ 
check I 

Employee Signatur Cmte: 

are included on this statement. My personal 
i l i t i i  for that amount is attached. 

Apprwal: oms: 

Return original to ACCOunO Payable. Rctlin.pink copy for files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 



PAGE 2 3 7  OF -%?) 

. .  

-lDDMlya 
k266-2750-0007-79 

N / A  
-DU 

= c . a  .oo 

1790 42bb273000077924 

ITEm 
w-*5 
.3-2.. 
*3-22 
03-20 
03-lk 
03-1b 

... ~ ....................................................... *IIIun .. M)IO ........ . .  . . . . .  

f 

n 1 . z  

. .  . .  

. .  

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Redacted



Journal Entry TransactIan F a n  

YEAWPERIOD: 1996-4 SwrceCcde GJ Journal # 22548 
Batch Typo (M - Manelaty. S - Statislcal) M Batch L 9446 
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~ , . .. .,..... *,-. P . ~- 

SOUTHERN smEs umrnEs, I N ~ .  
CORPORATE CUARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

2. RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH s u m n f f i  DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX M Y S  OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

PIEMO furnish tho -nt dirMbution. h, note tha bustmss purpose and ,umed 01 thcae attending 

f 

TOTAL f 

Inadvertent personal charges in the 8mount of $ 
check I 

nre included on this sluternent. My personal 
payable to Southern Slates Utilities for thnt nmount is anaChld. 

mte:  u-/,+/4 c 
(Apprwal of next level of supervision required) 

b p r m k  -k k u  h i e :  &t/?L 

Return original to Accounts Rynblc. Retain pink copy lor files. 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE O N L Y  
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insawnem personal charger In lhe amount 01 I 
Check -payabler0 Southern SUtu U1111t~l_lor that amount IS aIuchea 

0 - are oncldaea on thlr siaiernent MY penonai 

Return onginalto A..duh;. Payable Rstaln pink copy for filer 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY 
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APPENDIX 9 -E-- A 

Accounts Payabk Voucher 

vendor # 3765 VendorName: DeibaRhoads , 

Petty Cash custodiml 

Inv Date: 4/29/96 Inv # PC42996 

Due Date: 5/1/96 Inv$ 281.09 

Qn Account Project# Amount 
001 .oooO1.000.99.2330.1OOO.M6 Total 69.00 

001 .oooO1.591.99.1861 .oooO.200 Total 
001.90001.500.99.6508.OOOO.160 Total 
001.90001.500.99.6758.oooO.235 Total 
001.90001.500.99.6758.oooO.250 Total 
001.9OOO1.515.99.6758.OOOO.200 Total 
001 .90001.515.99.6758.0000.205 Total 
001 .90001.565.99.6758.0000.240 Total 
001.9oOO1.600.99.6758.0000.205 Total 
001.90001.605.99.6758.oaO0.250 Total 
001 .90001.650.99.6758.OOO0.250 Total 
Grand Total 

001 .oooOl .OOO.99.426O.ZOOOd@?Otal 3.98 
001 .oooO1.591.99.1881 .oooO.135 Total 95RA100 5.00 
001 .oooO1.591 S9.1861 .oooO. 160 Total 95RA 1 00 3.25 

95RA100 83.87 
1 .oo 
25.00 
21.73 
3.99 
5.93 
21.81 
18.00 
12.14 
6.39 

281.09 





I 

Trepared Oy D n t e  

- 
Approved Dy Date 

FUND REIHRURSEHENT 

ENDING 
FUND BALANCE 
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Aecounl Summary I ceriify that the expenses shown were in- I 
curred on company business or on behalf oI 
the company. I 

11 I 

I ceriify that the expenses shown were in- 
curred on company business or on behalf of 
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.' 
Journal Entry Transactlon Form 

BalchType (M -Monetary, S = Statistical) 

Reference Code SJ521at Auto h a 1 7  

I r 

! 

Total Number of lines 52 
Total DebRs 5,121.96 

Total Credls (5.121.96L I 
Page 1 of4 
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PAGE 2.I. 7 OF * 
....- * _ . .  ~ _ ._-  -.. - -  . 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILlllES, INC. 
CORPORATE CHARGE CARD EXPENSES DETAIL 

2 RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTlNO DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

Plum furnish che accounl dimibuton. At.0. note tha him purpme and named of thora aliending. 

I 

I 

I 

lnadvcnent personal charges in the amount 01 s 
check a -payablelo Sobthem Su1.r Utiiltr~_tor th.1 amount IS arlached 

0 .m are 8ncIuaea on this statement My personal 

Employee Signature: Dale: 4d-w I I 1996 

Return ongmnal to A&&& Payable Ratam pink copy for llles 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLV 
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0 
L ssu SERVICES 

ACCOUNTS PAVABLE OEPT. 
T *Goa COLOR PLACE 

APOPKAr EL 3 2 7 0 3  

f? 
ISSU S E I V I C E S  
'1000 COLOR P L l C E  
T*?OPKA8 FL 32703 
0 

N 1 3 4 5 2 3  I 1 3 4 5 2 3  
. )IASHUA 08500 8 . S X l 1  CUTSHEEI 

A 

I 1 

II 
t: 28.2 847 .5 '  

-- 
E PAY kHOM THIS 

ORIGNAL 
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ATTACH RECEIPTS FOR AU PURCHASES 

- ACCOUNTS PAYMLE 
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, - .-.-.I-- <_A .._. . . .. . .-... _.. . . . 
20102723 0 1 S 5 6 6 = l y & 7 7  31800 ,~,-,,,,,=,,,,,---------------------=-- 
cintr,ut , ; Terms : Net 10th Prox. Page: I 

* * +  I N V O I C E  * * *  Remit To: OFFICE DEPOT, INC. 
PO BOX 915034 

OFFICE DEPOT, INC. 

FAX: 1-800-816-3139 
1-800-306-0226 ORLANDO, FL 32691-5034 

0rc)er Nbr : OlSS6678l-Q01 Ver: OD1 Reg Order Date : S Apr 1W4 Fri 
Lac 1085: DRLANDO DELIVERY CENTER Delivery Date: 8 Apr 1996 Ron 
Rte/Stp : 418/007 Sec: 0798 Prefer Time : S:30 am - S:OO pm 
Salesperson: DEBORAH RICHARDS a l e s  ID : 10544 CSR: 1095 

---P B i 1 1 T o -------------_I- S h i p T 0 I-------------__-- 

oooO1 SOUTHERN STATE UTILITIES SOUTHERN STATE UTILITIES oooO1 
1000 COLOR PL 1000 COLOR PL 
APOPKA, FL 32703-7797 APOPKA. FL 32703-7797 

==---------=------- C u s t 0 I e r I n C o T m a t i 0 n --L-Ic===s---T--I-I~ 
Cust Nbr: 20102723 PO Nbr: L141627 

Contact : DONNA HENRY 
Dept Nbr: LEOAL SERV. - LEGAL SERVICES 
Ord Comm: J21084 

RESPONS 591 
407-880-0058 

S k u  / Cus t Nbr Item DescriDtion T Otu Otu UM Price cost 
0150557 DATA BINDER STORAGE 60 60 0 EA 5 .950  357.00 

9997 

I t e m  Totals: 60 60 0 300. 00 
Customer Copies : 1 Delivery Chg 00 

Sub-Total 300.00 
Sales Tar ( 6.000%) 18.00 

Total Order Amount 318. 00 

Balance Due I_ > .oo 
Thank-you Cor Shopping at OFFICE DEPOT. 

Payrent : Account Billing Signature 
Signature is Required 

Please Print c. 1 7  f i r t  

RECEIVED 
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* APPENDIX STY-A- 
PAGE 27: OF -380 - 

.....-- 4 - u - i ;  - _ .  _ _  . ~ ' 20102723 015726395-001 001 1641 ,960422 p d c O 5 l c  sE p r e p r c  PC 34812 25955 
.--cr------=*-=----------------y----Y--------------=--=----=--=------=-: 

b d w  Nbr: 015726395-001 V r r :  601 ' T o r r s  : Net 10th Prox. Pas.: ; 
I * *  I N V O I C E  e + *  Remit To: OFFICE DEPOT. INC. 

PO BOX 915034 . . I  
/ . OFFICE DEPOT. INC. 

1-800-386-0226 ORL-8 FL 32B91-5034 
FAX: 1-800-816-3139 

Ord Ship B/O unit Total 
Sku I Cuct N b r  Itrn D ~ s ~ r i ~ t i o n  T Otu otu at" UM Price COBL 
0912329 . . PADtSTMP a2 FELT EL 1 1 0 EA 2.490 2. 49 

21082 

0 4 3 S 2 3 0 3" OVERLAY BINDER UH 12 12 0 EA '4.490 53. a8 
70230 

. 0435212 2" OVERLAY BINDER UH 24 24 0 EA 2.490 59. 76 
70220 

0360669 WRITE ON INDEX-STAB 25 25 0 ST 890 22. 25 

===LILI==_===_JSE=EP=*=~==~=--=~*~~=~~~~~===~=--*=---~==------==~==-==--=------ 
Xtem Totals: 71 71 0 244. 86 

Customer Copies : 1 Drlivery Cng ' QP 
Sub-Tot. 1 244. 8C 
Sales Tar ( 6.000%) 14. 69 

Total Order Amount 259. 55 

Balancr Due __ > .oo 

NE23079 

==ID----== 

Thank-you f O T  Shopping at O W I C E  DEPOT. 

Payment : Account Billing Sipnaturr I& 
Sipnature is Repuired 



I ... . . . . .- . .- id _.-_ - r.>..-.-. .. .. 
20102723 015726395-001 001 1641,960422 pdc05lc sE preprt FC 34812 25955 

.-.-----------------=-----r-------,,,,--: 

Contract Terns : Nrt 10th Prox. Pap*: : 
* + *  I N V O I C E  + * *  Rrmit To: OFFICE DEPOT. INC. . .  PO BOX 915034 

OFFICE DEPOT, INC. 
1-800-386-0226 

FAX: 1-800-816-3139 
ORLANDO0 FL -91-5034 

O r d e r  N b r  : 0157Zb395+001 V r r :  001 R r p  Order Datr : P A?r 1996 Pion 
Lnc 1085: ORLANDO DELIVERY CENTER Drlivrry Datr: 23 Apr 1996 Tur 
RtelStp : 4181007 Ee c : 0798 Prrfrr Tine : 8:30 an - 5:OO p8 
Salrsperron: DEBORAH RICHARDS 5.1.. ID : 10844 CSR: 106: 

00001 SOUTHERN STATE UTILITIES SOUTHERN STATE UTILITIES 0000 : 
===i= B i 1 1 T 0 -===-=-=-=-=-=----=s S h i p T 0 =-E==PDIIP=I===s=~: 

1000 COLOR PL 1000 COLOR PL 
APOPKA. FL 32703-7797 APOPKA, FL 32703-7797 

=-----=-==----*---I c u s t 0 m r I'n f 0 r m a  t i o " --I-.UL--==Y-LI---i 

Cust Nbr: 20102723 PO Nbr: L136369 

Contact : PHYLLIS SINS 407-880-0058 

Ord Comrn: THANK YOU FOR CHOOSINC OFFICE DEPOT. HAVE A GREAT DAY. 

RESPONS 620 

. Dept Nbr: RATES - RATES 
n~ i 084 

O r d  S h i p  B/O Unit Total 
Sku / Cust Nbr Item Dcsc r i ~ t i o n  T Qtu Gtu Qtu Un Price cost 
Ob81122 LP nuLTx FLUID 12 P A  1 1 0 DZ 9,990 9. 99 

56301 

0 189233 
37011 

0448965 
P3740SO 

0172460 
nnn653yw 

0452375 
680-BE2 

0452391 
680-CN2 

0452425 
680-PU2 

0463612 
AVE5197 

PILOT BPS FINE RED 1 1 1 0 DZ b 490 

8 5x11 100% RECYCLED 1 1 0 DZ 7 990 

PST-IT NOTE PAD-VEL 1 1 0 PK 3 360 

POST IT TAPE FLAGS 2 1 1 0 PK 2 890 

POST-IT TAPE FLAGS 2 1 1 0 PK 2.890 

POST IT TAPE FLAOS 2 1 1 0 PK 2.890 

LASER DISKETTE 5-1/4 2 2 0 BX 34 990 

6. 49 

7.99  

3. 36 

2. 89 

2. 89 

2. e9 

69.98 
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.. .. . .. . : ...~ .... _ _  ,. , . : . .. 
'~,,,,,,.-lrL*L-DI--L-----L--*--=*-C;------------~-==-==-LLLL--=-==CSZLL-L-LC. 

Contract Terms : Net 10th Prur. P.9.: 
~ N V ~ I C E  s s c  Remit To: OFFICE DEPOT, INC. 

PO BOX 915034 

ORLANDO. FL 32691-3934 
OFFICE DEPOT, INC. 

1-800-386-0226 
F A X :  l-BM)-616-3139 

1 

Order N b r  : 
LOC 1085: 
Rte/Stp ._.. : 
Salesparson: 

01588W+01 Vmr: 001 Reg 
ORLANDO DELIVERY CENTER 
418/007 . Sec: 0796 
DEBORAH RICHARDS 

ooooi SOUTHERN STATE UTILITIES 
1000 COLOR PL 
aPoPKA. FL 32703-7797 

======_=PI======-== C u I t D m e  r I n f 

Cust Nbr: 20102723 PO Nbr: 136370 

Contact . MAREN ELLISON 
RESPONS 620 

Order Date : 24 A p r  1996 Umd 
Delivery Date: 25 Apr 1996 Thr 
P r e f e r  Time : 6:30 am - S : W  I 
Sales ID : 10844 CSR: lot 

6 . h  i T 0 E=-====P=-=DI=-PI~ 
SOUTHERN STATE UTILITIES .ooo( 
1000 COLOR PL 
APOPKA. FL 32703-7797 

407-BBO-0050 
Dept Nbr. RATES - RATES 

Sku / C v s t  Nbr Item D E s c r i u t i o n  T Qtu Qtu Otu UW ? r i c e  COS? 
0316547 INEEX 11 X 6 1/2 TAIi 3 3 0 ST 4.3'c. 1 3 . 1 :  

AVE11352 

P~ynent : Account Billing Signature 
vc;:: ::n NC. Signature is Required  



APPENDIX ass-& 
PAGE 283 OF 3 Y C  - 

Drlcr N b r  : 013912072--0(31 V r r :  002 R r g  
L O C  1085: ORLANDO DELIVERY CENTER 
R t e / S t p  .-.- : 418/007 Se  c : 0798 
S a l e s p w r o n :  DEB@RAH RICHARDS 

==L=s E i 1 1 T 0 SD_-==PII====D__==LCSSC 

00001 SOUTHERN STATE U T I L I T I E S  
I609 C X P R  PL 
APOPUA. FL 32703-7797 

SE-P==***-=-I=L--SD c u I t 0 ,n c r I " * 
Cust NbP:  20102723 PO Nbr.: 139371 

c u n t s c t  v.hREW E.LLISON 
Dept Nn?. RnTECI - R4TES. 
O r d  Comm. WL!i3iS 

RES.F.ZJ.IE &z> 

Balance  Due --> 
Thank-you for Shoppinp at OFFICE DEPOT. 

00 
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STAT*._ Co.. ORANGE 

DNISYH( OF NATIONAL SERVICE INDUSTRIES. I N t  

y.0. BOX 381~97 nxwx. FL 33158 

SOLD TO 
16460 

.ATTN: STEVE 6ALLIS 
SOUTHEERN STATES UTILITIES 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
AFOPKA FL 32703 

cm. ap 

ORIGAAL 

I TELEPHONE 305-751-2528 

INVOICE NO. INVOICE M T E  
04103/96 106870 

SHIP m 

1000 COLOR P U C E  
WPOPKA FL 32703 

. SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES 

RAnt.. 00:: 

0. 1 0  CRYST4LINE WINnOW LITHDQRAPHED 1 50.000 I 19.84 FER n 
-COLORS ENVELOPE5 WHITE WOVE 24* 
RHTIAL 

RAlE WE: 

-, . ._ - 

.. . 
r . 

I . _  . - , .__ 

Y.4 I SUB-TOTAL 

~ 

.. . . . :  . .  . .  . .  . .  
. .. ~ . .  . . .  

. .  
. ~. 

~. 

- 
991.50 
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1 .  - .... .- .  ..._. - -  - 
-#-- 

NOT: W E D  FIELDS ARE REQUIRED 
Southern States Utilities 

RECEIVING REPORT I 68660 

~~ 

I I  I I I I 

. 
DOLUR AMOUNT 6 

woe - 
G L U  

.- - ACCOUNTS PAYABLE - 

.. . 
. . ., . .  - . ~. ~~ 

. .  
.~ . .  
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Voucher Repard by @ 
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104'1? 

. ~. -1 .. . . . . ~......I ... . . . . 

PARTIAL 

NO. 1 0  CRYSTRLINE WINIlOW LITHOORRPHED 
3-COLORS ENVELOPES WHITE WOVE 24* 
PQKTIAL 

- 
v.0. BOX 381297 MIWlI. FL '33238 

'",i ,.:L 

I 
1 TELEPHONE 3OS-751-2528 . .- 

INVOICE NO- INVOICE DCITE 

SHIP TO 

1000 UXOR PLACE 

03/29/96 106769 SOLD TO 
16460 . SOUTHERN STCITES UTILITIES CITTN: JOHN HIbTON 

SOLITMRN STCITES UTILITIES 1000 COLOR W C E  . -A PL 32703 

m P K c I  FL 32703 

9 TWIN-SERM CRYSTALINE WINDOW 
PRINTED ENVELOPES CANRRY WOVE 24U 

50.000 

c. 
d.~.*** 

17.3 

19.8 

-1- 

PER PI 

PER M 

1 SUB-TOTAL 

AMOUNTS 7 ,  7 AT - TAXTOTAL * n no o no 
PAY FROM THIS INM~E. ~ o n m ~ y  SUUM~S s.n DW upon n w m .  

-EE PCIV ACCOUNT BALANCES 30 DAVS PASl W E  *RE SUBJECT TO A 1% S E W  CHARGE PER MONTH 
UNTIL PAID. OR THE MAXIMUM C U G E  PERMISSIBLE BY IAW IF LESS. mIs -7 

at.9.00 

991.50 

1 e 860. SO 

111.63 

o.00 
1.972.13 
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.J FIELDS ARE REQUIRED 1 

Southern States Utilities 
* 

RECEIVING REPORT 68659. 

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
.- - . 



....._I I .... &. _ _ _  ~ .. *... 

Aceountr ply.bk Vwch. r  

Vendor Name: Deidra Rhoads vendof t 3765 
PettyCaShcustodi 

Inv Date: 4/29/96 Inv# PC42!496 

Due Date: 5/1/96 InvS 281.09 

OL AccOunt 
001 .oooOr.ooo.99.2330.1ooo.Mb Total 

m u  

001.oooO1.000.99.4280.~otal 
001 .oooO1.591.99.1861 .oooO.l35 Total 
001.oooO1.591.99.1861.oooO.180 Total 
001.oooO1.591 S9.1861 .oooO.200 Total 

001.90001.5oo.99.6758.~.235 Total 
001 .QgoOl.500.99.6758.~.250 Total 
001.90001.515.99.6758.~.200 Total 
001.90001.515.99.6758.~.205 Total 
001 .90001.565.99.6758.~.240 Total 
001.90001.600.99.6758.~.205 Total 
001 .90001.605.99.6758.~.250 Total 
001 .90001.650.99.6758.oooO.250 Total 
Grand Total 

ooi.9oooi.5oo.w.65oaoooo.~~ ~ o t a i  

PrQjwt# Amount 
69.00 
3.98 

95RA100 5.00 
95RA100 3.25 
95RA100 83.87 

1 .oo 
25.00 
21.73 
3.99 
5.93 

21 .81 
18.00 
12.14 
6.39 

281.09 
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.. . -. . -. 1. . . . - . . 

IWSTALLED IOCATIOWS: 
I LROOM 300AFB 1 9 3 0 7 6 0  

WR 1 9 9 6  MIWIMUH BILLING - AHWUAL RUW LEWCTE PLW-12ER 
EKTAPRIWT 300AFB DUPLICATOR 2930760  

7EB 1 9 9 6  USAGE BlLLIWC - AWWUAL RUN LERGTE PIJUI-11ER 

mR TYPE SERIAL END START -CREDITS- IMAGES 
A ALL 2930760  i 6 1 7 5 7 6 e  i s 7 1 3 e s - s  1 5 0 0  4 6 0 3 7 3  
B *  2930760  00396279  00170091  0 1 1 6 1 8 8  

*METER B COWTS THE FIRST 1 0  IMAGES OF KACE ORIGIRAL. 

#ETER 
1 
4 

IMAGE RAWCES IMAGES 
1 AWD OVER 1 1 6 1 8 8  
1 AWD OVER 4 6 0 3 7 3  

TOTAL BILLABLE 5 8 6 5 6 1  

FLORIDA STATE TAX 

.010! 

.OOl( 

! 

1 1 6 0 . 0 0  

1 3 2 4 . 9 7  
9 2 0 . 7 5  

1 0 4 . 3 5  

s 3 6 1 0 . 0 7  



&w.m ~ E ~ S A R E  REQUIRED . . 
Southern States Utilities - .  -.& 

RECEIVING REPORT 68662 
/FURCHASE ORDER NUMBER: I B 9L 091 I W W E  

/PUNT NUMBER. I 9a00/ 

I I I I 
1 I I I 1 
I I I I 

FOR BLANKET USE ONLY] 

IM,,nIPE * I 
DOLLAR AMOUNTS c 
WfOX 

G L X  

FEY yu 

-. ~. . . . - ACCOUNTS PAYABLE - . 

- . . ~  

. .  . .  . 

. -  

.. 
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I certify that the expenses show were in- 
curred on company business M on behalf of 

W l l l n  

I certify that the expenses show were in- 
curred on company business M on behalf of 

WIII'PP rnrv . wrniim rAvAni.? 



'. 
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SL1IJlHE.KI.I STATES: UTILITIES 
A t t n :  DONNA tiFNRY, LEC& DE:PT. 
1000 cnios F'L 
APilFi:CI. F-L 32703 

Invoice I 

Invoice Date 04/03/96 ______-_ 

PA1 E RUANTITY DESCRIPTION Ci?CL!NT 

!4./03/9& 1.00 t4552 NOTICE OF FINAL HEARING (IN 4/3) 95.00 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  - . - ... - - . - ......... - - - - ...... - - - ........................... - 

.. _ _ _  .... - _. ....... 
T u t a  1 I n v n i r  + ' i 5 .CO 

RECEIVED 
APR 1 0 W6 

Accounts Payable 

Pr.FOSE R E W A N  TYIS  FOR'TIOW WlTH REMITTANCE 



r.- 

.. 

PUBLISHER AFFIDAVIT 
CLAY TODAY 

BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBUC SERVICE COYYISSION 
omn no. OSWDSWS 

I 
-- 



APPENDIX ='-A 

....... - . .  . -- ._.< . . . . . . . .  

..:> .. -- 
I 

. 
SXprMTE -1IoHs YMS Wopka FL 32703 .I 04/04/96 1 0  

[ AMOUNT DUE: 1 7  113.44 * A Y W m  R U S E  RETWIN TMS STVB 
-4nm WlTH YOUR REMITTAWE 

. ' 

Ad a 7431594 
AmtDues 113.44 nal Hearinq 4/29 Donna H~~~~ 

t uords of ad 
. . .  Start 

1080404THCRNOIt 04/04/?& 04/04/? 

. : - = .  - ' : 
. .  . - .  . 

Thank Y W  for Usin? Our L~g.1 AdvRrtising 

... 

. . . .  
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. 

Proof Of Publication 1 
...... .. . .. . .  . .  . . ~ .  

. . . . . .  . . ~  .. .~ . . .  



APPENDIX 255-A 

I I I  

AlTACH RECEIPTS FOR ALL PURCHASES ‘I I 

.~ . .  
. .  . . . . .. . .. 

. . . .  
. .. 

. .  .. . . .  
. .  . .~ - 

. .  . .  
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. .  I ,  - -  . 

1,,11,,,1,11,.111,,,.,ll.l,,,ll,,,l,l,l..,ll,.,ll,l NAPLES DAILY NEWS 
SOU TEE^ STATES UTILITIES 
1000 COLOR PL UAPLES FL 33941-0549 
APOPM FL 32703-7753 

PO BOX 10549 

130.56 



NAPLES DALY NEWS 
Publ lsM Ddly 

N a p s .  FL 33940 

Affidavit of Publication 
State of Florida 
Cwnly of Cdl i i  

mlua me umuqmd authaq. wsonq appeared 
vrho on Wlh says that 

01 Ihe 
NaDla Ow. a daly rewwape~ published at NaPs. h m e r  
Canly. FlOrlda. It181 Ih attached cmy 01 the advertlsng. 

Nina Iverson ,, m, Ass'  t SEcreta'ry 

Legal Display 

h t h n n n a o l  DOcket 1950495ws 

. . ...P.. 

. 

. .. 

. 
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--- ..--...c L ........ *... . . . .  - ___ ______-_- ----- 
LOCAL PURCHASE ORDER SOUTHERh3TATES UTlUnES .... 

L 141631 1OOOccILORPUCE 
c9opKh-sm3 

." 

I 
AlTACH RECEIPTS FOR ALL PURCHASES 

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE ~ _ _ _ _  ~. 

. .  . . .  

. . . . .  ~. 

. .  
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.__-*A -.--, _..-i LA:* ~~~ *- . . . . . , -. _- 
. . . 

T h e m  , .  ' 
W n p .  F b 6  
(911) 3858155 

SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S  SEBRING NEYS-SUN. INC. 
1000 C3LOR PLACE P.0. 6 C X  91501C 
APUPKA. FL 

L K K  
~ 3 / C 1  
i 
I 3/31 
I 
I 

I 
I 

BALANCE FORIIARC 

SUNOAY NEYS-SUtu 

cAsn D I ~ C U ~ N T  

roummlT- 
llDm 

s." 
WM 

2X 9.00 
18.0 

Un 

1.6005 

3 o . D . . I I I I y n  

.oo 

208.60 

2.09 

i 

-- 
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The Sebring News-Sun, Inc. 
Publ isbedTwkeWw 

SEBRING, HIGELANDS COUNTY FLORIDA 
STATE OF FLORIDA 
COUNTY OF BGHLANDS: 

B e f m  the undcnlgncd a u t b ~ ~ l l y  #y .ppMd pkhrd Bhl wbo on 

oath says that be is Contmller of Tbe NerrSun 8 bJ-anckly IXSVSpFeI 

pubbshed at Sebnng m Hlgblands County. Ron&, lbU the Uuched copy of 

adveruscmenI, belng a Proof of Pubhcabon m the mane1 of 

D T P F  nF F T N B T  W N C  

.. 
~. . .. 

was published in said newspaper in the issues of - 
Affiant further says that The News-Sun is a newspaper published at Sebring. 

in Highlands County. Florida. and that lhc said newspaper has heretofore 

been continuously published in said Highlands County, Florida. Wednesday 

andor Sunday and has been entered as a second class mail matter at the post 

office in Scbring. in said county, Florida, for a period of one year next 

preceding lhc first publication of thc anvhcd copy of advutircment; and 

affiant funhcr says that he has neithcr paid nor promired any person, firm or 

corporation any discount. rebate. commission or refund for the purpose of 

securing this advenis en1 0,'publication in the said newspaper. 
n A .  



speed trap tag 

n & clothes 
I & bright. 
rk1OWaterSoftener 
-I-Vndg.Un+ 
m ~ , ~ n d ~  
hntPOblpl.*lk 
n ofmdo, n u w s -  o( 

mu( WI 6.00 S~KUII 
i N  WATER CONDmONlNG 
'ange Sl, Sebnnp. FL 33870 
ml-ccmmnxl. 

. , . . . . , . . . . . .. , :, _. . -. -. - - . 
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run ruun DUSINEW 

l6.00 .. 29-65 
rT'16-00 29-65 

HURRICANE PREPAREDNESS SUIDE WBLXSHIWG TUESDAYr JUNE 4- 
ATTRACT NEW cusmnERs NEEDING YOUR PRODUCTS ANU sEavIcEs AS 
THEY MEPARE FOR THE 1996 SEASON. CAU 242-3765 TUDAY. 
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. .. . ,. .~ --._. . ..... ~ * _  . .. : . .  
' ~a 

1 

LodAL PURCHASE ORDER L 144752 I 



8 

0512019b 

60. BOX 2950 FORT MYERS. FLORIDA 33902.2950 
ACCOUNllNQ (941) 335-W7U 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING (MI) 3350291 
RET*ILADVErnSING (941) 3950318 

297.70 

SOUTHERN STATE U T I L I T I E S  
IDA ROBERTS 
LOO0 COLOUR PL 
APOPKA FL 32703-7753 

3079 

....... --. ~. _ _ _  ~ . ~ .  
NEYS-PRESS AS THEIR PRIMRY SOURCE FOR ADVERTISING. THAT‘S 
nORE THAN ALL OTHER LOCAL W B I A  SOURCES COnBINED- 

TO INSURE PROPER CREDIT. PLEASE 
DETACH THIS STUB AND R E N R N  

.ccouMffi- 
d & 9 c ? s u S - ~ s ~  WITH PAVYENT PAYABLE TO Po*Yi-.fOPTYmR--.2sY) 
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PAGE 3 2 4  OF 38-o 
L . > :  ...._._.._... , i . .  

LOCAL PURCHASE ORDER SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES 
1OOOcaMIPUCE 

Apop((A.RoRlDA327a3 L 137796 S 

ATTACH RECEIPTS FOR *LL PURCHASES 
ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

. .  
. . .  . .  . .. 

. .  . ,. 

. i . .  
. ,  

. .  . 



APPENDIX 9%'- 

256 .55  

SOUTHERN STATES U T I L I T I E S  OCALA STAR BANNER 
1 0 9 0  COLOR PL4CE P. 0 .  B O X  9 1 5 0 0 9  
APOPKA. FL 32733 ORL4WOC FL 3 2 6 9 1 - 5 0 0 9  

1296 .45  

1C.4541 I 
. 

PAYPEN7 GI LLLU .. . .. 

. I .  z' 

R E T  sPs3n C L S  s p a  

TNT 15 F3R 5 Y E E K S  * * 

I 

Statement I Invoice 



APPENDIX x2--24 

LOCAL PURCHASE ORDER L 144752 

vawRwvoyx* - 

.IF NOT PAID IN 30 DAYS. ADVISE WE COUPANY AT ABOVE #CORES 

NOT NEGOTIABLE GOOD ONLY TO ORKUNAL OWNER 
I 

. . ._: . - 

. .. . . .  . .  . . .  
. .  . .  
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._,_ ' % _ _ _ _ - - . - - .  _ _  - . -  

ADVERTISING . NEWSPRESS F 

PO BOX2950 K)RTMYERS.FL~lDA 3 S S U Z - a  
ACCOUNTING (941) 335-0379 

CLASSlFlEOADVERTlSlNG (941) 3350291 
RETAiL*DVERTlSING (841) 335.0318 

SOUTHERN STATE U T I L I T I E S  
IDA ROBERTS 
ZOOiJ COLOUR PL 
APOPKA FL 32703-7753 

I ~ ~ P R E V I O U S  BALANCE**** 
YOSDLY NOTICE OF FINAL HEARING 2 5.00 1 10.00 29-77 297-70 

nORE THAN OF LEE C0UNlY.S YEAR-ROUND ADULTS RELY ON THE 
NEYS-PRESS AS THEIR PRInARY SOURCE FOR ADVERTISINC- THAT'S 
nORE THAN ALL OTHER LOCAL IIEDIA SOURCES COtlBINED- 



APPENDIX a5 <-A 

~* - . - . I __ i  -.- - *  
L 144202 I ;d%M PURCHASE ORDER 

I II 

. .  . . . .  
. .  . . .  . .  . .  . .  

. .  
. .  - .. 
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PAGE 3x,"1 OF 386 

1 I I I 

11 4/30/96 
I 

1 -mu SclwmEm-wrILITIK 
0007419 A ( F T n 7  PO BOX 95-3180 

j FRRRT, 34995-3180 
APOTKA, K 32703 

I 0007419 

1-58 SERVICE CKUtGE PER IS ADDED To PAST DUE -S. 
TmNK You POR ADVERTISING, YOUR BwIWesS IS APPRECIATED. 

1 4/01/96 - 4/30/96 I 0007419 1 0007419 



.~ -1 -__. : --... ~. . . _  
. .. 

m A L  PURCHASE ORDER L. 144201 . .  

. .  
, ... . .  . . .~ 

. ~. ... .. . .. .::.: ..z,-:.:'.. . . . .  .. . .. . 



APPENDIX 255 - 11 

BUUTHEHN STATES UTILITIES 
PO BOX 8931 
2AC:KSONVlLLE FL 32239 

MNTHLV 

13.690 
13.6T'O 
13 . 69CI 

262.14 
961.18 
262.14C 



’. 

L 144218 I 

i I  NOT NEGOTIABLE GOOD ONLY TO ORIGINAL OWNER I 



SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES INC 
ATTN ACCTE PAYABLE 
1000 COLOR PLACE 5 1  ' W O p  I 
ATTN: CYNTHIA ORAHAW 
APOPKA FL 32703-7753 04/01/96 M/30/?6 

. .  
I .  . .  . .  . .  

. . .  . 

. .  
. .  

. .  

. .  
. .  

lam 
4/03/76 

Hvaf M E R  

18?0201 
~~ 

1. HENRY /FINAL 

w- 

P.0X 10.00' 

30-011F I M M S  211 LURRENT 

8832.00 80. 00 w. 00 
News-Journal Corporation 

on1 SIXTH ST DAYTONA BEACH. FLA 321 17 

Iwm 
41. (ip 

. 

0 n p 
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. .  



4 / 0 4  NEWS OPEN RATE I 1 3 . 8 8  ! 
I 

i 

APPENMX 2%- 6 

4 . 2 5 @  5 5 . 2 5  4 1 e 4  

SOUTHERN S T A T E S  U T I L I T I E S  - 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA F L  32703  

SOUTHERN S T A T E S  U T I L I T I E S  

1800  COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA F L  3 2 7 0 3  

STATEMENT OITE Kxoml No 

- 887932 88 APR 3 0 .  1996  
DESCRIPTION PATE I &MOUNT DATE 

NV 

4 / 3 8 / 9 6  

AMOUNT 

5 5 . 2 5  

PLEASE FIE:UilN THIS 5 1 m  “,IT* YOLIP FlELlilTbNCE CUi(RElui , 30DAY SODAY , 9ODAY ; PLEASEPAY 
. O O  5 5 . 2 5  5 5 . 2 5  5 5 . 2 5  . e # @  ~ . 0 0  ~ 

. . . .  
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. . .  .. . . . .  ,... 
%-. 
. . . . . .  

.I 

6 
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.- . 

4 .. - . 
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r 

.. ~ 

.. 
.,'.' , . 
i I 

. . .  
. .  

. .  . .  

. .  



APPENDIX 2-55 - P\ 

INVOICE 

ACCURATE STENOTYPE REPORTERS, MC. 
100 sI*m Cowt 

Tdhbsee, Ruid. 3 W 1  
9MM8-2221 

1-SOW34m 

INVOICE NO.: YSO2166 

DATE: Febnury 23,1996 
FED D.: s9-z7asi68 

CAPITAL STRATEGIES. INC. 
do Ieff'Shnrki:y 
116 Sourh Monroe SCrcCt. wcwd il001 
Tallahascc. Florida 32301 
(904)224-678!2 

RE Applicatioin by Soothern Sates Utilities lnc., For rate increase in service availability charges for 
Orange-Osccola Utilities. Inc., et al. 
Docket N'o. : 950495 -WS 

FOR. Deposition of Jeff Sharkcy taken OR February 16,1996. at 100 Salem Coun. 
in Tallatlaswe. Florida. 

TRANSCRIPTS One copy 
90 p a p  at S1 25 

EXHIBITS 
7 pqs" at SO j 5  

SHIPPING AND DELIVERY. 

TOTAL DUE 

1112.50 

S 2.45 

s 3.00 

SI 14.95 

REPORTED BY Nancy P V&& CCR 
TH.4N-K YOU! 

Please reNrn a copy of the invoice arith plymest to - proper credit. Imam .MICS at 12% 
annually if not paid in 45 &ys. 
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. -- 

BRIAN ARMSTRONG, ESQUIRE 
SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA, FL 32703 

APRIL 25, 1996 

INVOICE* 08046 

BALANCE: 8388.25 

CAPTION: IN RE: APPLXCbTION FOR A RATE INCREASE 
FILE NO: 950495-US 

REPORTER: CONNIE ROSS 
SCHEDULED: 03/28/96 BILLED: 04/25/96 

I N V O I C I N G  I N F O R M A T I O N  

CHAFGE 

DEPOSITIONS O F  TRACY SMTIH, KARLA TEASLEY, JOHN 
CIRELLO AND BF:IAN ARMSTF:ONI> 
ONE COPY - =I.)  FGS ~ ~ ~~ 

EXHIBITS 35 PES 
POSTAGE 

374.50 
8.75 
5.** 

SENT PREVIOUSLY BY FRIORITY MAIL 

THANK YOU! 

P L E A S E  R E M I T -  - - -  > -TOTAL DUE: . 8388.15 -- 

THIS INVOICE IS DUE AND PAYABLE WITHIN 30 DAYS 95p%?/bCJ 



* APPENDIX 255 - fi 

.I._. - - 
LQCAL'PURCHASE ORDER SOUTHERN STATES UTlUTlES - 

L 141647 1QI)OOLWRACE 
~ F L o R m A s 7 a 3  

I I 
I I 

ATTACH RECEIPTS FOR ALL PURCHASES 

. . .  
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APPENDIX 3 55-0 

Kirkland (L Associates 
Court R8porters 
P. 0 .  Box 964 

Tallahassee, FL 32302 
(904) 222-8390 

Tax ID# 59-2910323 

Matthew Feil, EsQuire 
Southern States Utilities 
lo00 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

In Re: Docket U950495-WS 
ssu Rate Increase 

Page: 1 
05/02/96 

Account NO: 462-00111 
Invoice No: 3442 

04/12/96 
SG. One copy of the deposition of John Guastella 

(Delivered to Mr. Feil in Tallahassee on 4/30/96) 
taken on April 12, 1996. 

Subtotal 

Total Current Work 

Balance Due 

RECEIVED 

HbV - b mfi 
LEGAL DEPT. 

45.00 

45.00 

45.00 

****Please return enclosed copy with remittance 

Thank you 
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APPENDIX 2 55-R . 
. . . ~  .. ..__._ ..i . . :. . ~. - . - .- . , . 

INVOICE 
Tern:  30 rem 

Invo*. No.: 30490 
MTE PAID 
AMalNT PAID 

m WER: 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILS 

1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPICA FL 32703 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILS 

1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA FL 32703 

EN"L SVCS EWVTL svcs 

Lreppl 
1 

1 

1 

1 

1 

1 

1 

(See Payment o p t i s  on Reverse) 

PB86137486 
Initial Mixing Characteristics of Municipal 
Ocean Discharges (for Microcomputers). 

Estimation of Small System Water Treatment 
cosrs. 

Program for Calculating the P f . ~  $ d 
Cost of Drinking Water Treatm&&t.&&or M 

TR-20, Project Formulation - H 

Standardized Costs for Water 
Distribution (for Microcomputers). 

EPANET Version 1.1 ( 3  1/2 inch - W S )  (for 
Microcomputers) . 
BEN Model: Calculates Violators' Economic 
Benefits from Noncompliance, Version 4.2 (for M 

PB85161644 

PB86181120 

PB83223768 

Version), Technical Release 
PB92501436 

PB94 5 01 6 73 

PB95502514 

PG : 1 

DATE: 

90.00 

87.00 

90.00 

44.50 

90.00 

90.00 

50.00 

90.00 

87.00 

90.00 

44.50 

90.00 

90.00 

50.00 

.. ..... ~ .. . .~ ~ ~ . . ~ ........... ~ ~ 

Please return 7Ms pottion With Peyment 
Received 
MAR 2 8 896 

Environmental Services 
INVOICENO 03-06-96 

AMOUNT DUE: e4 

MAIL PAYMENT T6PmINCTED 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
National Technical Inlormation S e d  
5285 port Royal Road 
springlleld, Virginla 22161 

- 
EIU TO: 

103866 OR1001 

R TERRERO 
SOUTHERN STATES UTILS 
ENVTL svcs 



APPENDIX 255- P 

I PB95502522 
ABEL Model: Evaluates Claims od Inability to 
Afford Penalties and Compzliance Costs (Version 

Urban Hydrology for Small Watersheds, 2nd 
Edition, Version 2.00, Executable Modules Only 

'B92502905 

PAGE 3 q r  OF 380 
. - .  _ _ _ _  1 . 

38490 

I Y O U N T ~  
O E a t H Y B E R  

INVOICE 
TetmS: 30 

5 0 . 0 0  50.00 

90.00 90.00 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILS 

1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPm FL 32703 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILS 

1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA PL 32703 

ENVTL mcs ENVTL svcs 

(See Payment optionr on Revcmre) 

BILLIF FEE 

PG: 

7.50 

YOUR ACCOUNT IS CURRENTLY PAST DUE. 
QUESTIONS CONCERNING ORDER, PLEASE 
CONTACT CUSTOMER SERVICE 703-487-4660. 
QUESTIONS CONCERNING INVOICE PAYMENTS, 
PLEASE CONTACT ACCOUNTING 703-487-4770. 

Please return This portion With Payment 
05-19-95 

38490 
- - DATE Received 

n ~ 2 8 1 4 9 6  - INVOICE NO 

AMOUWDUE 689.00 

MAIL PAYMENT TO 103866 OR1001 Enwonmental Serviceselu To 
1 

U.S. LIEPARTMEKT OF COMMERCE 
National Technical lnlonnalim Service 
5285 Pofl Royal Road 
Springfield. mrginis 22161 

msrmu >le- wr *s 

R TERRERO 
SOUTHERN STATES UTILS 
ENVTL svcs 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA FL 32703 
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APPENDIX 25-5-Q 

. .  
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i 

----a ACCOUNTI DA11.I F 



i '  I 
B I L L I N G  U U R V  

A.CR 01.- - APR W . S  
IW# 11.57 

OFSCRIPTION 1 P U W E  

#EST M L I S H I f f i  CORCMATIDI.~ESTLAV C H A W 5  

VESTLAW SMSCRI?TIOW W R G E  
V'LS1L.I 041ABASE CHARGL 
C O U N I C A T I D I S  P U R E E  
COMlECl T I U E  &&ROE-- 
VESTLAW OFFLINE T R A N Y I S S I D I  CHARGE 

us.m 

560062364 R BILLIff i  f W D U . 1 1 0 ~  CALL ; 
1-800-328-4880 

.oo 12s.m 

.oo c 1 1 . x  

.m 41.w .m l l l .w 

.m a4.= 

.OoO I a a 6 . m  

.57 1 

PAYMENT IS DUE ON RECEIPT OF THIS DOCUMENT. . . THANK YOU 

- - P L U S E  DETACH AND MAIL WITH REMITTANCE * W NOT FOLD OR STAPLE - - - - - 
11.57 

VESTLAV CHARGES 
APR 01 .S  - APR 30.W 

WEST P M L I S H I f f i  C W P O R A T I D I  -RN STATE 
P . O .  BOX 64B33 U T I L I T I E S  IY 
S 1 . P A U L . U  55112-0017 ATTN DDIW HENRY 

1Ooo COLOR PL 
A P W K A  F L  32103 

SWTHERN STATE 
U T I L I T I E S  IY 
ATTN WIHI HENPY 
1mo COLOR PL 
A W P I A  F L  32?03 
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APPENDIX 25 5+ 

. _ .  
Accounts Payable Voucher 

Rfc: &PJ=dbY:- 

Account Number 
~ ~ . ~ c E c  

95RA100 

Dollar 

32.99 
68.52 
281.72 
1451.00 
196.84 
99.23 
148.86 
982.10 
1081.50 
349.08 
9.66 

256. I5 
37fi 17 

AT 5/1/96 



RECEIVED 

APR 1 8 R9Fi 
LEGAL GEPI. 



DATE: May 17,1996 

APPENDIX 255 - 

To: 

FROM: 

Brian hnmung 

AngclaMTlUlTain 

SUBJEW. AT&T Woclcss Saviccs 

Attached is a copy ofcharge for the ammt month. Pka.% m k v  and sign bcbw for approval 
To avokl possible late f&, please renun to the Aaounls Payable dcpamncnt as soon as possible. 
Thank you! 



D 

, 

APPENDIX 2% -A 

. .  .,.. ~ . . ~  __i._..> ............... . . . .  . . . . . .  . ~.- 

4/12/96 Through 5/11/96 
WNTHLY SERVICE - CORPORATE 3 15.00 

mTLL lMrmLY SERVICE M U I 6 E S  15.w 
J 

AIRTIME AND LONG DISTANCE CHARGES 

Your lprvl Distance -any is C E u U u l l  UI m. 

ULL OURACTERISTICS: 
-4 

0 = Dmpped Call; F = Call Folrarding. W * Ne Answer Transfer; 
0 I Operator Assisted. R = Reratec Lnlls. T = 3-Yay Conterence, 
Y - Call Malting. lucw - Worth herican Cellular Wetwrk. 
L - Local Cellular Company Long Distance. 
5 = Long Distance Service Billed Separately, 
* = Service Provided by Other Long Distance Cmpany. see Sumary for Oetailr 

BR - Bradenton. CL . Cleanster. DA * Daytona. FM - Ft. Myers. 
FR - Flagler. HN = Hernsndo/Citrvs. IR = Indian River. 
JK * Jacksonville. LA = Lakeland. ME = Helboume. OC - Ocala. 
OR = Orlsndo. SA = Sarsrota. SE = febring. SU - Sumter/Lake. 
SY = Southest. TA = Tmpa. TL = Tallshassee. YH = Uinter Haven 

. P - Airtiw Charges Previously Bllld. 
CALL ORIGINS: 

011s Long 
Date Time lumber Called Calls To F m  Category Minutes Airtime Distance Total 

- 4/10 2:55P 407-884-8777 APOPKA FL SU 1 8.0 ' 2.40 
8.0 2.40 4/18 3 : m P  407-323-8780 SAJIFORD FL SU 1 

2.40 
2.40 

TOTAL AIRTIME AJIO LWG DISTIllCE W E S  16.0 4.80 .W 4.80 



7 

APPENDIX 2,) )'- A• --..;;,..,..;~­

PAGE ? b C. 
. . : .... . :.. . _ •••.• •. ~ .... ...r . 

Account _ Dote at irwo\ce Page 
SOUTHERN STATES UTIL 05/16/96AT.T 

Telephone _Account Ml.llber 
20844163 407 -Z56-4617 

Minutes T.... Total 
Subtotal for : _ILTOII, FL ......IRrU.E 8.0 7.92 1.52 1.00 10.... 

L 
6:35P L 904-681-6788 .16· .16 1.82 
B:1I9A l 407-880-0058 APOPKA Fl 8.06+ 2.98 34.Z9 
1:03P l. 904-681-6788 lALlAHASS( Fl 1.0 .7~ .15· .08 .98 

4/19 ; i:OSF l 904-681-6788 TALLAHA5SE Fl 3.0 2.25 . 31+.201 2.80 

-; 'Vl9 ~~~~1:'12P ~..t _.or:'880';qosa.p.}POP~;..-.:,!? f~~~~f~._:':,';'3. .0-;"-~~7.5':*' :':;Ff..-26111'~7;;;~::~Y,::··1.lO :­

' ..4/19 ; ~:l3P :.L.407_S80_~~58_~~APOP~ ..;· ..~F_L '" ..1~_~, ~_C7'1.0 ...1:'g~ ~~ ~·\ft.~c~Z6· ~, .00~·:·~~'~;l.!O 


4/}9""':"'S:.S9P '~l --407-884 .; 87.7'1, ~OP-"~.\~.:..... :...n:-_~ - 2 ~ . ·-':.--i; '9_;O'i.~~ . 75, ,:,'J"~. r~:6z. ~:. 79 ~·:p.h. '9.;16 

~ / 19 ~._ 9:08P " l: _407_-884~7J7 ,_~APO~~ ~j,. Ft:"- ':. z_ .?:-'3~~..i_.. ,,?-.2..5._-'~~~~:j~:~ :;;'~A26 ..·:-;~-3.0!; 


' 4/19 - 9: 11P .- l407:"3Z3-8780 ., SANFORD 7"':"'F.l " - 2 ",,,,-" 2.0 '" ' -..(: ] -. 50 ' . ' _ . _36+ " -?;:17 . · 2.03 

4/l9 "- 9:13P " l407-695-J18S - WIHTERPAAKF L 2 i.o ~~ -.75 -"---~~ .18'" '" .09 ' 1. 02 


Subtotal for : TALlAHASSEE. Fl NOfI-WIR£LlHE 64.0 48.00 13.70 5.83 67.53 


TOTAl ROAMING CHARGES 84.0 6-0.92 17.38 7.78 90.08 

ROAMING CHARGES 

Description '->unt 

ROAMING AIRTIME CHARGES 64.92 
ROAMING LONG DISTANCE CHARGES 

Other Long Distance Comp5ny • 17.38 
17.38 

TAXES 7.78 

TOTAL IUlAHIH6 OiM6ES 90.08 
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APPENDIX_"2_S";;"').:.-..L.A....:...._• 

PAGE 3 t:-7 OF 380 
-...;~-

· 01 · · ... . -'.·; ·.,~ . " 

Account _ Dlte of Invoice Pqe 
SOUTHERN STATES UTil 05/16/96AT&.T 
Account _ Tel""",,"" _r 
20&44163 407-341-3160 

~/18/96 Through 5/11/96 

MONTHLY SERVICE - AT&T ADVANTAGE CORPORATE III 16.00 


l1JTAI. MOIITHlY SERVICE 0tAI5£S 	 16,00, 
.I 

Your lDng Distlnce ~n1 is A11.T. 
A' 

-~. 

CAll Q1ARACTERISTICS: 	 O· Dropped Ca11; " F • Call Forv'rd1ng. N· No Answer Transfer, 
o • Operator Assisted. R • Rerated Calls. T • 3-W.y Conference. 
W • C.,l1 Waiting, NACH • North Mer1Cln Cel1ular Nttwork. 
l· LOCI' Cellular Company long Distance, 
p • Airt;~ Charges Previously Billed, 
S • long Distance Service Bill ed Separately • 
• • Service Provi ded by Other Long Distlnce Compa ny, see Summary for Details 

CALL ORIGIK$: 	 SR • Bradenton, Cl • Clearwater, OA • Daytona. FM • Ft. Myers, 
FR • Flagler. HN • Hernando/Citrus, IR • Indian River, 
JK • JICksonv;lle. LA • lakeland. HE • Melbourne, DC • Ocala. 
OR • Orlando. SA • Sarasota. SE • Sebring. SU • Sumter/lake. 
SW a Southwest. TA • Tampa. Tl • Tallahassee, WH • Winter Haven 

talls long 
Date Ti_e HUNber called Calls To Fro- Catrgorx Minutes Airti.e Distance Total 

~/20 2:':;7P 40 7 -886-89~ 1 APOPKA Fl OR 4 1.0 ,20 ,20 
~ /20 2 :48P o 407-886-8941 APOPKA Fl gR 4 2,0 ,40 ,40 
4/20 2:50P 407-884-8777 APOPKA Fl OR 4 3.0 .6() ,60 
4/20 8:03P 407-88~-8777 APOPKA Fl OR 4 2,80 
4/21 12:;5P ~O7-884-8777 APOPKA 4 

407-884-8777 Fl OR 2.0 . 6() 

407-884-8777 Fl OR 3,0 , 90 	 ,90 
407-880-0058 Fl OR 8,0 2,40 	 2,40 

,90 



AIRTIME CHARGES 

4/18/96 Thmuph 5/11/96 - AT&T M V A N M E  WRPORATE I11 

cltepory 
PEAK 
PEAC 
YEEKENO 
YEEKENO 

... 
60.0 15.w 
57.0 .m 11.40 

.57 - ' 3.0 .190 5cix 69.87 

LONG DISTANCE ChARGES 

h a 1  Cellular Coqany Lonp D i s t u r e  

Vwr Long Distance -ny I s  ATIT. 

- 1% 

. Coqany 
AT&T 

3.06 

marge 
8.80 

TDTAL LOffi DISTWCE W E S  11.86 

TOTAL AIRTIME WD LM16 D I S l A m E  W E S  81.73 

~ G E S  AND CREDITS 

START OF SERVICE 
DROPPFO CALL CREDIT - 1 CALL 

50.00 
.20CR 

- _  
TOTAL OTHER W E S  AND CREDITS 49.80 

HOME USAGE TAXES 

FEOERAL TAX P 3 . m  5.21 
STATE TAX-SERVICE e 7 . m  7 . w  
CITY TAX e 0.MH)X .02 
FLA 6RoSS RECEIPTS EFF RATE P 2 . m  2.44 
PUBLIC SERVICE TAX @ 7.1801 1.89 

mTAL Ho# W E  TAXES 16.56 



APPENDIX 2% A 

kumt hlbcr Telephme hlbcr  
20844163 kO7-Wl-3lbo 

ROAMING CHARGES 

ocwriptim 

ROAwIffi AIRTIME CHARSES 
ROPllIffi L M  DISTAKE W E S  

ATCT 
Other Lonp Distance c l q a n y  

TAXES 

TOTAL w)pIIIN6 O(LR6ES 

.. 
J 

kDunt 

61.40 

6.48 
6.97 

13.45 
7.32 

82.17 

1 TOTAL CURRENT MONTHLY-~ARGES 

TOTAL UIRREhl W h l H L Y  OIARI;ES 

. 
246.26 

I f  YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS CONCERNING YOUR INVOICE OR SERVICE,  
PLEASE CALL OUR CUSTOMER CARE DEPPIRTWENI: 1-800-822-3551 
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b APPENDIX 2%-A 

TOTAL I 

are included on this statement. My p 0 m I  

Employee Signature:. 

(Approval 01 next IewI o 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLV 



SOUTHERW STATES UTlLlTlES, INC. 
CORPORATE C W Q E  CARD EXP€NSES DETAIL 

2 RETURN COMPLETED AND APPROVED FORM WITH SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS TO ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
WITHIN SIX DAYS OF RECEIPT OF BILL 

I 

I 

- -- 
- -- 

(Approval of next kvel of supervision nquured) 

Approval - Date 

Refurn original to AccounU Payable Retain pink copy for files 

FOR ACCOUNTING USE ONLY. 

. .  . .% 
. .. .- . . .  
ii ~. ~. 

. .. 
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PAGE 3 7 8  OF 3 8 ,  

1.,11...1,11.,.111..~~~ll~~l~l.l 
RAFA€L A TERRERO 
SOUTHERN STATES UTIL 
1000 COLOR ?LACE 
ATTY 01*8ER CLARK 
U W K A  FL 32703 

1790 42bb273000077994 I 

I)"- ---- 
u 

l E 
I 

. .  
. .  

... 

Mboatwri
Redacted

Mboatwri
Rectangle

Mboatwri
Rectangle
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APPf NDlX 255-A 

s s u  
ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 
PERMITTING 
To: ACLCUIIIIITS ?AXABLE 

rpon: Christine Arcand 

.E: 

DATE: 

WATER: WASTEYYATER : 

PLANT * # O O l . ~ O l .  5 9 5 . 6 7 5 1 . 0 0 0 0 . 1 9 0 ( m )  
NO. % 0 0 1 . ~ 0 2 . 5 9 5 . 7 7 5 1 . 0 0 0 0 . 1 9 0 ( s w R )  

W.O.# 0. 

PROJECT: A - d  
/ 

TYPE OF PERMIT: 

COUNTY JUlJ.ISDICTION: 

AMOUNT: 

PAYABLE pro: 

DATE NEEDED: 

NOTES : 

cc: Kathleen Heath 



LATE FILED HEARING EXHIBIT NO. 255-B 

RATE CASE EXPENSE CIIARGES 

FOR DOCKET NO. 950495-WS 

AS OF APRIL 30, 1996 

(UPDATE TO LATE FILED EXHIBIT 
NO. 255-A, VOLUME V, Page 

2 of 380: Revised Estimate of 
Charges for Rutledge, Ecenia, et. al.) 



DOCKET--___ 

EXHIBn NO~.--__ 

CASE NO.----­

LATE FILED HEARING EXHIBIT NO. 259 

RATE CASE EXPENSE CHARGES 

AS OF APRIL 30, 1996 

(INVOICES FOR CULLEN & DYKMAN 

AND GREENBERG TRAURIG IN DOCKET NO. 920199-WS 


AND SELECTED INVOICES FOR LEWIS, LONGMAN & WALKER 

IN DOCKET NO. 950495-WS) 


DOCUMENT NUMBER-DATE 

06031 HAY31/ft 
FPSC -RECORDS/REPORTING 
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~dkn and.9~GE '5 OF --:,.l"l_,,"_ 

RECEIVED 
-t'77~/kd' 

MAR (1 1 1996 

q;~, ~~.-.t: -t'-t',2C¥-.J'0'-t'-t' LEGAL DEPT. 

(7f.r) t1SS-.9(J(l(J 

Y- (7f.r) t1'>'>-42t12 

February 27, 1996 

Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 
Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, Florida 32703 

Dear Brian: 

Enclosed, in accordance with our discussion, is our invoice for services and 
disbursements through January 31, 1996. As discussed, the invoice reflects "across-the­
board" 10% discount to the adjusted time charges. To facilitate your review of the 
invoice, a marked copy of the related.~illing memorandum also is enclosed. 

While the results reached on reconsideration· were disappointing, I trust that the 
work done thus far will stand Southern States Utilities in good stead in prosecuting its 
appeal of the PSC's actions on remand. We sincerely appreciate the opportunity to be 
of service. Best regards. 

Yours truly, 

3" ., 

IPSt:cb 
Enc. 

lONG; ISlANO OFRC£ WASJoIINGTON, OJ:. O~FIC£ NEW JERSE'V OfFICE 
100 QUENTIN ROOSEvtlT BOUU;VAAO 122& NINETEENTH STREET, N.W. ONE AlVEAFAQ(O.fT PLAZA 

GAROEN CIT"!', Ntw YORI( t1lj30 W"'St'iiNGTON. a,C, 20036-24! 1 NEWARK. NEW JERSEY 01t02·6497 
TflEPHOHf 16l1!11357·3700 TEI.,EPHONf li021123·SS90 TElEPHONE 12011 $22-'546 
fACSiMILE ;616) 35'.3n2 FACSIMILE 12(2) 467·14050 '''CSIMI!,.f tZOll 6Z2-4SSJ 



APPENDIX ·Z,sS-A,dllt:.n. and r:Dykman. 
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!B'tooklyn, c:N1!.W' CYo&. 
11201-3611 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
lOCO Color Place 
Apopka, Florida 32703 February 27, 1996 

% <:dVum!7E.~ 10055-00001 

Re: General Matters 

For professional services rendered during the period 

ended January 31, 1996, including: conferences with 

company officials and co-counsel; review of rate case 

materials, transcript, prior Florida PSC orders, Staff 

memoranda, and Refund Order; research, analysis, and 

preparation of memorandum report on federal and state law 

bases for potential challenge/appeal of refund order, 

potential constitutional infirmities of order, scope of 

agency discretion on remand, standing to appeal order 

lifting stay, and Johnson Act and related matters; 

preparation of outline addressing arguments on 
reconsideration and related recommendations; research and C 
preparation of letter report confirming SUbstantial ./ 
grounds for challenge of refund order (for disclosure 

purposes); research and preparation of draft motion for 

reconsideration and related affidavits on 1" meter issue, 

interest issue, Company-proposed remand remedy, and 

financial impacts of refund order; reviewed, edited, and 
Cleared motion for oral argument, answer in opposition to 
motion to strike; research and preparation of draft 
motion for leave to reply and proposed reply; analysis 
and report on Staff memorandum; secured and forwarded 
material on affiliate transaction and holding company 
rate issues; advice on options to address discovery 
issues concerning commercially-sensitive documents. $ 71,280.00 

Disbursements 4.878.44 

TOTAL $.76,158.44 

- ~O,OOO m~ 


I 0 , 00 0 ..k ... "-l 


to ,000 ~"'\'1 
(0,000 1\,,"1 

10, 000 ,:>~I-
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OUR TAXPAYER loeNTIFICATION NQ,- 11*0658100 TELEPHONE (718) 855·9000 
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http:76,158.44
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!Btook!.:Jn., dVew CJjotk 
11201-3611 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, Florida 32703 February 27, 1996 

Re: General Matters 

For professional services rendered during the period 
ended January 31, 1996, including: conferences with 
Company officials and co-counsel; review of rate case 
materials, transcript, prior Florida PSC orders, Staff 
memoranda, and Refund Order; research, analysis, and 
preparation of memorandum report on federal and state law 
bases for potential challenge/appeal of refund order, 
potential constitutional infirmities of order, scope of 
agency discretion on remand, standing to appeal order 
lifting stay, and Johnson Act and related matters; 
preparation of outline addressing arguments on 
reconsideration and related recommendations; research and 
preparation of letter report confirming substantial 
grounds for challenge of refund order (for disclosure 
purposes); research and preparation of draft motion for 
reconsideration and related affidavits on 1" meter issue, 
interest issue, company-proposed remand remedy, and 
financial impacts of refund order; reviewed, edited, and 
cleared motion for oral argument, answer in opposition to 
motion to strike; research and preparation of draft 
motion for leave to reply and proposed reply; analysis 
and report on Staff memorandum; secured and forwarded 
material on affiliate transaction and holding company 
rate issues; advice on options to address discovery 
issues concerning commercially-sensitive documents. $ 71,280.00 

Disbursements 4.878.44 

TOTAL $ 76,158."" 

PLEASE REMIT WITH PAYMENT 
OOR TA);PAYER IOENTIFICA TION NO.; t 1·0656700 TElEPHONE \71(1) 855·9000 

JPSt 

http:4.878.44
http:71,280.00
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/-'~ 

(1) -	 ec: &/~ 4ttASTANiG­IJ .... IOO 	 CuLLEN A •• d OVKMAN 

DATE 2121196 BILLING INFORMATION MEMO PAGE 
"CONFIDENTIAL - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEVlCLlENT AND ATTORNEV WORK PRODUCT PRIVILEGES" 

REQUESTING ATTV JOSEPH 	 p. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC BILL CONTROL; 151B472 
ORIGINATING ArTY JOSEPH 	 p. STEVENS 00001 GENERAL TIME- FROM/THRU OATES 0/00/00 1/3"96 
BILLING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 /: ' COST FROM/THRU OATES 0/00/00 1131196 
RESPONSIBLE Anv JOSEPH P, STEVENS GENERAL .-1'

1 - DEMAND 	 - • ., 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA. FLA 32103 

- OATE - IND SVC o ESC RIP T ION 0 F SERVICE 

9/28/95 JPST GENER~ TC FR B. ARMSTRONG/F. LUOSON RE RATE/REFUND ISSUES, 
, 

9/2B/95 PMM GENERA 

9/29/95 JPST GEHERA 

10/02/95 DMF GEHERA 

10/02195 OMF GENERA 

10/02/95 JPST GENERA 

'0/03/95 MWH GENERA 

10/03/95 OMf GENERA 

10/03/95 DMF GENERA 
10/03/95 ·JPST GENERA 

COMPANV REOUIREMENTS FOR LEGAL ANALVSIS, 
CONSTITUTIONAL ISSUES. JOHNSON ACT. OTHER POTENTIAL 
REFUNO ISSUES, PROJECTED TEST VEAR & OTHER ISSUES ON 
TEMPORARV RATE INCREASE, CF OF RE SAME & INITIAL 

RESEARCH ITEIIS. TC MWH/SLZ RE PijOCESSING MEMO .OF LAW. 

TIMETABLE REOUESTED BV B, ARMSTRONG, POTENTIAL 

CONFISCATION/TAKING ISSUE, CHECKED FILES ON JOHNSON 

ACT, CONFISCATION CASE & CF PMM & NOTES TO SLZ RE 

FOLLOW UPS. 

CONF. WITH JPST CONCERNING CHALLENGE TO FLORIDA 

COMMISSION ORDER CONCERNING REFUNDS TO SOUTHERN STATE 

UTILITV CUSTOMERS, DISCUSS WITH OMF 

092995 CF SLI RE ANALVSIS REOO OF MATL FORWARDED BV B. 

ARMSTRONG, REVD TRAHSMITTAL AND PIO TRANSCRIPT, FLA 

COUNSEL ANALVSIS. 

9/2B/95 - COHF/JPST RE. SSU BACKGROUND AND PRELIMINARV 

LEGAL ISSUES, BEGIN LEGAL RESEARCH OF (i) JOHNSON ACT 

AND (2) BEN AVON OOCTRINE 

CONTINUE READING BACKGROUND MATERIALS FORWARDED Bv 

BRIAN ARMSTRONG, LEGAL RESEARCH CONFISCATION ISSUE 

1011 & 10/2 -- REVO BACKUP MATL, DI5T CT & PSC 

OECISIONS, STAFF MEMOS. BPA LTR. FLA COUNSEL MEMO. 

TRANSCRIPTS OF AGENDA CONFS, STAV ORDERS, TC SLZ RE 

ISSUES TO BE ANALYZED; TC B. ARMSTRONG & MWH RE . 

STATUS/SUBSTANCE OF PSC REFUND ORDER. APP. TO FLA SUP. 

CT, FEOL CT OPTIONS INTERIM RATES IN CURRENT CASE. 

AOOL ITEMS REQD FOR ANALVSES, CF OF & TC AHC RE 

RESEARCH ASSIGNMENT. FILE RESOURCES ON JOHNSON ACT, 

1983. CONFISCATION ISSUES, REVD CASE COMPILATION 

FORWARDED BV BPA ON AGENCY AUTHORITV/OISCRETION ON 

REMAND, REPARATIONS, ETC. 

DOING RESEARCH ON MEMORANDUM OF LAW FOR SOUTHERN 

STATES UTILITIES. 

9/29195 - BEGIN READING BACKGROUND MATERIALS FORWAROEO 

BY BRrAN ARMSTRONG; CONTINUE RESEARCHiNG BEN AVON 
DOCTRINE 
LEGAL RESEARCH CONFISCATION ISSUE 
REVO PIO STATUTORY/REGS BINDER & NOTES RE RELEVANT 
ITEMS; CF ANC RE JOHNSON ACT. '98a, & RIPENESS (ON 
ORDER LIFTING STAY) ISSUES, OR LTR TO B. ARMSTRONG RE 
FEE ESTIMATES/BILLING RATES, ETC.; CF OF RE RESULTS OF 

. 

BILLABLE 
HOU~S VALUE RATE 0 REF# 

1.60 	 472,00 

• 

.50 120.00 /1 
• 

.50 J47.50 

6.50 
t'O,OO 1,/ 

7.00 980.00 • 
4.10 1,209.50' 

4.60 1.242.00 

' ,5.5..0 770.00 

7.50 1.050.00 /
2.70 796.50 

336402 

335224 

336530 

72529 

329327 

323029 

~ 
(j) 

329269 

10B957 
282305 

"".. ~ 


-n 

-	 ,r
'! 

0 

http:1.050.00
http:1.242.00
http:1,209.50
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/.-.. '--". 
fa jl..lOD CUllEI !1V OVKMAN 

DATE 2/21/96 BILLING INFORMATION MEMO .. CONTlIuLI) PAGE 
"CONfIOENTIAL SUBJECT TO ATTORNEV/CLIENT ANO ATTORNEV WORK PRODuCT PRIVILEGES" 

REQUESTI NG ATTV JOSEPH p. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES UTILlTIES. INC SILL CONTROL I 1518472 
ORIGINATING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 00001 GENE;RAl TIME FROM/THRU OATES 0/00/00 113119& 
BILLING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEvENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROM/THRU OATES 0/00/00 1/3 tl96 
RESPONSIBLE ATTV JOSEPH p. STEVENS GENERAL 

1 - DEMAND 

- DATE - INO SVC 

10/03/95 CWM GENERA 
'0/03/95 ANC GENERA 

10/04/95 MWH GENERA 
,0/04/95 AHC GENERA 

10/04/95 OMF GENERA 

10/04/95 JPST GENERA 

'0/04/95 JPST GENERA 

'0/04/95 RJS GENERA 

10/05/95 MWH GENERA 

10/05/95 KWM GENERA 

10/05/950MF GENERA 

10/05/95 RJS GENERA 

1010&/95 MWH GENERA 

10/06/95 RJS GENERA 

10/06/95 OMF GENERA 

DES C RIP TID N 

RESEARCH, FOLLOW UPS ON 
PRIEST TREATISE ON SAME 
PREPARED CASES FOR aMF 

o F S E R V ICE 

CONFISCATION ISSUE, REVO 
FOR AOOL CASES. 

REVIEW AND USE 
RESEARCH Of MATERIALS RELATED TO JOHNSON ACT, CIVIL 
RIGHTS ACT, AND CASE OR CONTROVERSY ISSUES FOR 
MEMORANDUM TO CLIENT. 
WORKING ON SSU MEMORANDUM CFS KTM. TC JPST. 
CONTINUE RESEARCH, DRAFT & REVISE PORTIONS OF MEMO PER 

t:~!LR:~~:!~CHC~O~~~~C.~~~N ~~~O:EA~~M~QUAL PROTECTION 
ISSUE 
CF ANC RE FACTS REL. TO JOHNSON ACT ANALYSIS, CFS ANC. 
OF, & TC MWH/KM POST REV OF PSC. COURT DECISIONS ON 
STAY, RATE STRUCTURE. REFUNDS -- DISC. MATL DEVELOPED 
THUS FAR. COORDINATION ON PROOUCTION OF MEMORANDUM. 
ADO'L ITEMS FR SPA. FACTS ON ENTITLEMENT TO HEARING ON 
REFUND ORDER. 
2ND ENTRY -- CFS ANC, RJS, OF RE STATUS. CASES LOCATED 
ON RESEARCH PROJECT. TERMS OF ORDER LIFTING STAY (POST 
CHECK OF SAME) FOR JUSTICIABILITY SECT.; TC MWH/KM RE 
STATUS OF DRAFT RESEARCH ITEMS TO BE COMPLETED. 
RESULTS AT THIS POINT, FACTS ON IMPACT OF REFUND FOR 
CONFISCATION ARGUMENT, REVO ORDERS BINDER FOR MEMO. 
SeVERAL CFS/ANC - WORK ON JOHNSON ACT POINT INCLUDING 
RESEARCH, RESEARCH & DRAFTING JUSTICIABILITY POINTI 
CF/DMF. 
WORKING ON MEMO. TCS JPST CF KTM RE 'COMPLETION OF 
WORK. 
MEETING WIRJS RE. STANDING ISSUE UNDER FLORIDA LAW, 
CONDUCTED RESEARCH RE: SAME, DISCUSSED W/RJS, ORAFTED 
SUMMARY OF SAME FOR INSERTION INTO FULL DOCUMENTS 
COMPLETE RESEARCH, DRAFT. MEMO INSERT ON (1) 
CONFISCATION ISSUE, (2). EQUAL PROTECTION ISSUEI AND 
(31 SEN AVON DOCTRINE 
PIC ANC - REv'ING PORTIONS OF ·ORAFT, CFSIOMF, CFIJPST 
- WORK W/KWM ON FLORIOA ASPECT OF JUSTICIABILITY 
POINT; REV"ING FLORIDA CASES; PIC KTM; CF/P.M.MURRAV 
RE CITe CHECKING, ETC.: FURTHER CFS/KTM RE: FLORIDA 
RESEARCH ON RIPENESS, ETC. 
FINALIZING MEMO FOR SSU W/KTM. EDITING BROOKLYN 
MATERIALS. 
NUMEROUS CFS/P. McMURRAY , DMF & JPST RE VARIOUS ITEMS 
FOR FINALIZING AND SENDING MEMO TO 8. ARMSTRONG. 
SEVERAL CONFERENCES W/JPST AND RJS, FURTHER LEGAL 
RESEARCH ON EQUAL PROTECTION ISSUE; REVISE/FINALIZE 

HOURS 
8ILLABLE 

VALUE RATE ° REFI 

1.80 
7.60 

81.00/ 
1.872.00 

288082 
110373 

4.00 
15.00 

&.00 

1. 70 

1,080.00 " 3.800.00 

840.00 

501.50 

., 

/' 

144201 
22280 

148823 

305905 

2.00 590.00 257372 

6.50 1,560.00, 22242 

4 ~ 10 

4.60 

,1.107.00 

890.00 

331458 

275800 

14.50 

5.70 

2,030.00 

1.368.00 

/ 129363 :0 » 
280998 ~ 

7.00 

1. 50 

5.50 

1,890.00 

380.00 

770.00 

/' 

./ 

30428J\.!) 

332791 

282177 Q 
I­-D 
to 

~ 
\l 
m 
Z 
0 
X 
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DATE 2/21/96 
"CONFIDENTIAL SUBJECT TO 

REQUESTING ATTv JOSEPH P~ STEVENS 10055-00 
ORIGINATING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 00001 
BIt.LING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 
RESPONSIBLE ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 

...•....•..•...............•.•..•..........••....... 


- DATE - INO SVC 

)0/10/95 WEe GENERA 

10/10/95 OMF GENERA 
10/10/95 JPST GENERA 

10/11/95 WEB GENERA 
10/11/95 JPST GENERA 

10/12/95 WEe GENERA 
10/12/95 JPST GENERA 

10/12/95 DMf GENERA 
10/20/95 RJS GENERA 

10/20/95 KTM GENERA 
10/22/95 JPST GENERA 

10/23/95 MWH GENERA 

10/23/95 ,TM GENERA 
10/2./95 OMF GENERA 
10/24/95 KTM GENERA 

10/24/95 MWH GENERA 

10/24/95 JPST GENERA 

10/25/95 OMF GENERA 

DES C RIP T ION o F 


MEMO INSERT, fORWARD TO D.C. 


CULLEN ~ ~ DVKMAN 

BILLING INFORMATION MEMO , lH1 H '" r'lAGE 
ATTORNEV/CLIENT ANO ATTORNEV WORK PRO~UCT PRIVl' 

SOUTHERN STATES UTl~ITtES. INC SILL CUH Ild.,L .. 1518472 
GENERAL TIME FROM/THRU OATES 0/00/00 113' /96
DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROM/THRU OATES 0/00/00 1/31/96 

GENERAL 

1 - DEMAND 


~ .............................•..............••...••.••..••,.•...•...........••. 


SERVICE 

DISCUSS W/JPST OPINION fORM LANGUAGE AND SOURCES; 

RESEARCH SOURCES FOR JPST. 

READ fiNAL MEMO AS SENT TO SA 

REVD FINAL Df MEMO TO B. ARMSTRONG, TC MWH/KM RE BPA 

INQUIRIES/fOLLOW-UP ON REHEARINGI RECONSIOERA- TION AS 

A PREREQUISITE TO JUOICIAL REVIEW, 

PROBABILITIES/LIKELIHooO OF SUCCESS COUNSEL'S LTR FOR 

DISCLOSURE PURPOSES & TIMING OF SAME RE REFUNO OROER, 

DETAILS OF 1983 ANALVSIS & CASE: AGENCV VS COURT 

RELIEF; TC BPA RE SAME & AOV. MWH OF RESULTS: CF WEB 

RE SEC OISCLOSURE GUIDELINES & OPINION OPTIONS ON 

LIABILITV EXPOSURE. 

DISCUSS WITH JPST MATERIALS FOUND RE ADVICE LANGUAGE. 

REVD TRANSCRIPTS OF PSC AGENOA SESSIONS FORWARDED BV 

6PA, PREP NOTES FOR DISC. W/BPA RE 80ND. INTERIM 

RATES, RATE STRUCTURE DECISIONS, CF WEB RE SEC/ABA 

GUIDELIHES fOR LITIGATIONS/CLAIM DISCLOSURE REQUESTED 

BV BPA, 

DISCUSS QPINION LETTER LANG W/JPST.

TCS W/MWH(2), REVD DISCLOSURE/OPINION STANDARDS & EDIT 

LTR TO BPA Rf ASSESSMENT Of SSU POSITIONS ON REfUND 

ORDER fOR OISCLOSURE PURPOSES. 

CQHf/JPST RE: STATUS 

102095 - DISC JPST -REFUND DECISION IN SOUTHERN 

UTILITIES CASE. 

TC W/JPST ~ REVIEW Of ORDER. 

TC KM RE ITEMS TO BE COVERED IN OUTLINE FOR BPA. 

COORDINATION W/SSU fLA. COUNSEL. 

102395 WORKING FROM HOME ON STRATEGV MEMO AND OUTLINE 

FOR RECONSIDERATION MOTION. SEVERAL TCS 
JPST TO fiNALIZE SAME. 
REVIEWEO AN~ REVlseo OUTLINE; TCS W/MWH. 
WORKED ON SSU REHEARING APPLICATION 
Tes W/jPST, CF W/MWH, REVIEW OF FLORIDA 
ETC. 
WORKING ON RECONSIOERATION REQUESTS. TCS 
JPST. OF, KTM: CF 'TM. 
TC SPA OFfiCE & KM RE FORWARDING MATL TO 

KTM, STAFF. 

JPST, ETC. 

MEMORANDUM. 

KEN HOFFMAN, 

SPA ON APP 

~ 
"0 m z 
o 

FOR RECONSIDERATION: TC fR MWH & CF Of RE ORAFTING 
PLEADINGS, TC FR MWH RE CONTACT W/ •. HOFFMAN, TC fR 
BPA -- DISC ALL ASPECTS Of RECONSIDERATION • 
SURCHARGE/REfUND STRUCTURE, BONO, REV DEFICIENCV RE , .. 
METERS. 
WORKED ON SSU REHEARING APPLICATION 

HOURS 

1.40 

.50 
I. 30 

.30 
1.20 

.20 

.90 

.10 

.30 

.30 

.20 

•. 00 

2.50 
7.00 

.40 

3.20 

1.80 

BILLABLE 
VALUE 

252.00 ,/' 

70.00/
383.50 

54.00 
354.00 

36.00 
265.50 

14.00 
72.00 

12.00 
59.00/ 

1.080.00 

600.00 
980.00 
96.00 

664.00 

531. 00 

7.00 980.00 

RATE 0 REF" 

3885 

243919 
96306 

12290 
98297 

3'9966 
96284 

68964 
80286 

14S492 
297576 

325519 

:0 

324 

29681 o 
o 

3D05 1' 

("ti':tl (":I ';':. J •f 

X 

http:1.080.00


,''', 

10 ... _100 CULt"E, DYKMAN 

DATE 2/21/96 BILLING INFORMATION MEMO - CONTINUED - PAGE 4 
~CONFIDENTIAL - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEY/CLIENT AND ATTORNeY WORK PRODUCT PRIVILECfSft 

REQUESTING ATTY JOSEPH P. STEVENS '0055-00 SOUTHERN STATES UTILfTIF.S. INC BIH CONTROL 6 '518472 
ORECfNATING ATTY JOSEPH P. STEVENS 00001 GENERAL TIME FROM/THRU OATES 0/00/00 1/31/96
fULL1NG ATTY JOSEPH p. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROM/THRU DATES 0/00/00 1131198 
ReSPONSIOLE ATTY JOSErH P. STEVENS GENERAL 

I ... DEMAND................••...•.............••..•.•.••......... •.•.............. .......•..•...............•••••••••• ...,.........••••••.....
~ 

BILLAeLE 

- DATE - lNO SVC DES C RIP T ION o F SERVICE HOURS VALue ~ATE 0 REF .. 


10125/95 KTM GENERA 	 RESEARCH ON RETROACTIVE RATEMAKING AND THE EFFECTS OF 3.50 e40.00 3015 

REGULATORY LAG, RESPONSIBILITY OF A REVIEWING COURT, 

ETC., TCS W/MWH. 


'0126/95 MwH GENERA 	 '02695 WORKING TO FINISH MOST OF THE DRAFT 13.70 3,699.00 / 2491i19. 

RECONSIDERATION ANO REVIEWING MOTION. TCS JPST CF KTM, 

TC KEN HOFFMAN, WORK LATE HERE AND AT APARTMENT. 


10/26/95 DMF GENERA WORKED ON SSU REHEARING APPLICATION 7.00 980.00 70117 

10126195 KTM GENERA RESEARCH, DRAFTING ANO REVISING SSU APPLICATION FOR 3.00 720.00 282563 


RECONSIDeRATION, CF W/MWH. 

10/27195 OMF GENERA WORKED ON SSU REHEARING APPLICAtiON 7.00 980.00 23.952 

10/27/95 KTM GENERA RESEARCH, ORAFTING AND REVISING SSu'S MOTION FOR •. 50 1,080.00 28.898 


RECONSIDERATION, TCS W/BPA, JPST, ETC. 

10/30/95 KTM GENERA TC W/JPST, CF W/MWH, RESEARCHED AND REDRAFTED PIECES 1.30 3'2,00 317264 


OF SSU PLEADING. 

10/31/95 P Me GENERA CHECK CITES FOR J. STEVENS. .20 25.00 142480 

10/31195 KTM GENERA RESEARCH ON VARIOUS ISSUES, PARTICIPATED IN A TC 1.40 338.00 33052 


W/VARIOUS PARTIES RE: SUBSTANTIVE REVIEW OF PLEADING. 

10/31195 SLZ GENERA CF. JPST RE RATE IMPLICATIONS OF REFUND OBLIGATIONS - .10 74120
29.50/TAX EFFECT, CARRYING COSTS, ETC. 

10/31/95 RJS GENERA 100395 - CONF WITH JPST RE SOUTHERN STATES ASSGT - .30 72,00 263119B 


BAC~GROUNO FOR POSSIBLE ASSISTANCE. 

11/01/95 MWH GENERA 	 COMpLETE CHANGES ANO ADDITIONS TO ORAFT 4.50 1,215.00 119888 


RECONSIOERATION MOTION AND TCS/TCFS WIJPST AND FLORIDA 

COUNSEL FOR SSU. 


11/01/950MF GENERA 10/30/95 - WORK ON SSU REHEARING APPLICATION 6.00 840.00 4766 

11/01/95 DMF GENERA WORK ON SSU REHEARING APPLICATION 1.00 980.00 260715 

11/01/95 JPST GENERA SEVERAL TCS - SPA/FL, KH, KM, MWH, CFS OF RE CITE 6.30 .1,858.50 3'S 722 


CHECKS, AOOL CASES, REVO UNOERCHARGE CASES & DISC. 
W/"H, REVD REGS & STAT, ON INTEREST, EDITING DRAFT 
MOT. FOR RECONSIO. & FL AFFIOAVIT & DRAFTING/REVISING 

INSERTS FOR SAME, SENT TO BPA/KH/A. ENGLAND W/MEMOS OR 

NOTES; REVO AOOL MATL FR. AE, MWH, KH fOA THE PLEADING 	 }> 
& CLEAN DRAFT OF SAME. 	 j; 1J 

11/02/95 JPST GENERA 	 REeD, REVO, & CIRCULATED REVISEO MOTION FOR RECONSIL, S. '0 2,389.50 V 33StIZ 1J 
FL AFFIDAVIT RECO FR BPA/KHI TC MWH RE REMAINING 
ITEMS, TC KH RE WORK PLAN FOR TOOAY, REMAINING ITEMS z 
T80, CF OF RE FOLLOW-UPS ON OR MOTION, ETC., REVISING 0 
FL AFFIOAVIT TO INCORp. BPA COMMENTS, REVISED NEW X 
VERSIONS OF FL & SV AFFIDAVITS POST REVIEW OF BPA 
MARKUPS, rc 8PA/SV RE CHANGES, BANK/SURETV LTRS, TC 
W/BPA RE RATE CASE DISCOVERY ISSUES ON COMMERCIALLV 
SENSITIVE OOCS, SENT ALL REVISIONS TO BPA & K. HOFFMAN f 

m 

POST CHECK OF REVISED & NEW EXHIBITS TO AFFIDAVITS. TC I~
W/KH & MWH RE MISSING ITEMS. CITE & TRANSCRIPT CHECKS: 	 .,0 
REVISED POLICY ARGUMENT SECTION & SENT TO KH: 1ST READ -,J) 

r 

http:2,389.50
http:1,215.00
http:1,080.00
http:3,699.00
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" ... 
1·0 - BH_ 100 	 CULLEN A.. .,I DYKMAN 

OATE 2121196 	 BILLING INFORMATION MEMO - CO,•. PAGE 
"CONF IOENTIAL SUBJECT TO ATTORNEY/CLIENT AND ATTORNEY WORK PRODuCT PRIVILEGES" 

REQUESTING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS '0055-00 SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES. INC SILL CONTROL I 15.8472 
ORIGINATING Al TV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 0000' GENERAL TIMe FROM/THAU OATES 0/00/00 ./31196 
BILLING ATTY JOSEPH P. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROMITHRU OATES 0/00/00 1131196 
RESPONSIBLE ATTY JOSEPH P. STEveNS GENERAL 

I - DEMAND 

BILLA8lE 
- DATE - INO SVC DES C RIP T ION 0 F SERVICE HOURS VALue RAte 0 REF" 

OF MOT. FOR ORAL ARGUMENT, RECEIVED & REVISED P/Q 

FINAL DRAFT MOT. 


11/02195 OMF GENERA 	 .0/31/95 - WORK ON SSU REHEARING APPLICATION 6.00 840.00 },/ 23237 
1 1102195 OMF GENERA 	 WORK ON SSU REHEARING APPLICATION 6.00 840.00 114300 
t 1103/95 JPST GENERA 	 TCS 8PA(3), KH(2). & CF CALL W/8PA/KH/MWH -- COMPLETED 4.70 1,386.50 333.,5 

REVIEW & MARKUP OF REVISED MOT. FOR RECONSIDERATION, 
DRAFTED ADDITIONAL INSERTS REL TO AFFIDAVITS POST REV 
OF SAME AS RECO FR SPA, SENT ALL CHANGES TO 8PA/KH, 
REVD & CLEARED MOT. FOR ORAL ARGUMENT, CF of RE 
CLEARANCE ITEMS, TC FR 8PA RE FiNAL REVISIONS TO 
AFFIDAVITS & FILING. 

11/03/95 MWH GENERA (102795) WORKING ON SSU MOTION. CFS KTM. NUMEROUS CALLS '0.40 2.808.00 / 219909 
TO OTHER COUNSEL. 

1 t/04/95 jPST GENERA '0/27/95 REVO Of DRAFTS OF CONSTITUTIONAL (TAKING & 7.80 2.301.00 139627 
EPI SECTS & DRAFT AFFIDAVIT, X-CHECKED V. FILE DOCS. 
REVISED SAME & SENT TO DC' TCS MWH/KM(3). CFS OF, 

ORAFTED AOOL MATL ON I" METER ISSUE & TC TO K. HOFfMAN


.' RE SAME, AND RELATED 	 MATTERS, TC W/SPA. F. LUDSON, K. 
HOfFMAN, MWH/KM, A. ENGLAND RE ALL ASPECTS OF, 

STRATEGIES CONCERNING APP. FOR RECONSIDERATION. 

PRESENTATION OF ISSUES, ORAL ARGUMENT. CONTINGENT 
HEARING REQUEST, PRODUCTION' PLANS , REVD EDITED. & 
CLEARED OR. RECONSIDERATIDNI REHEARING REQUEST, LTR TO 

BPA. ETAL. RE SAME & CF OF Rf MAILINGS, REVISED DR SV 

AFFIDAVIT FOR PACKAGE & SENT. 


• 1/04/95 JPST GENERA 10/30/95 CfS OF(2) & Tt KH RE AODl FLA CITES FOR 5 .•0 1,504.50 29839. 
SEVERAL PTS. IN DR MOTION, REVISED & DRAFTED AOONS TO 
PP.I-'7 OF MOTION & SENT TO KM/MWH, TCS 8PA(2) 
MWH/KM(2) RE SUGGESTED REVISIONS TO OR COORDINATION 
W/A. ENGLAND & PRODUCTION PROGRAM, DRAFTED fL 
AFFIDAVIT, TC BPA RfCONTENTS QF AFFIDAVITS & DETAILS ~ 
ON ." BFC ISSUE & AffiDAVIT MATL, PULLED & CHECKED -0G')EQUAL PROTECTION CASES ON REFUNDIRECOUPMENT ISSUES, m mREVO & MARK UP ADOL SECT ON REFUND CASES RECD FR MWH. 

•• /04/95 JPST GENERA '0/3.195 TCS KM/MWH. DPA(3), CFS OF, TCS K • B.20 2.4'9.00 
HOFFMAN(2), CONfERENCE CALL W/BPA. KH. A. ENGLAND. X
WASH OFFICE -- RE OR lAW OF CASE SECT. ADDL CASES ON 

EFPeCT OP MANOATE~ POLICV Issues SECT. & SCOPE & 
 'r 

~ 

~ 
CONTENT Of AfFIDAVITS FOR SV & Fl. SSU TERMINATION OF 

ACQUISITION Of FACILITV UNDER RECEIVERSHIP. SEPARATE 
 Ie 
MOT. FOR ORAL ARGUMENT (& CONTENTS THEREOF). lNTEREST 
ISSUE. NET-OF-TAX ISSUE ON INTEREST ACCRUAL, DENIAL OF 0 
SUP. CT PETIT. FOR REVIEW OF DCA DECISION. PENALTV ." 
ARGUMENTj TC W/8PA/ SV Rf FACTS & RECENT oeVELS FOR IhAFFIDAVIT; Olse. W/KM RE SUBSIOV ARGUMENT FOR MOTION & 

........
( 	 ;!!I!!\ r
TiY 

http:2.4'9.00
http:1,504.50
http:2.301.00
http:2.808.00
http:1,386.50
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lD ..:100 CULLEt . DYKMAN 

DATE 2/21/96 BILLING IHFORMATION MEMO - CONTINUED - .. PAGE 
"CONFIDENTIAL - sur-JEeT TO ATTORNEV/CLIENT ANO ATTORHEY wORk PRODUCT PRIVILEGfS~ 

REQUeSTING ATTY JOSEPH P. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES. INC BIll CONTROL, 1518472 
ORIGINATING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 00001 GENERAL TIME FROMITHRU OATES 0/00/00 1131196 
BILLING ATTV JOSEPH p. STEvENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROMITHRU OATES 0/00/00 1131/96
RESPONSIBLE ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS GENERAL 

, - DEMANO 

BILLABLE 

- DATE INO svc o ESC RIP T ION o F 5 E R V ICE HOURS VALUE RATE 0 REF, 


W/SPA RE ARGUMENT THAT RATE STRUCTURE PROVIOES LARGE 

VOL. SUBSIDYa DISC. W/SV RE BONO AVAILABILITY •. REOT 

FoR PARENT CREDIT SUPPORT/INDEMNITY. CASH POSIT OF SSU 

(CURRENT & PROJECTED). LENDER LETTERS, DISC. LOGISTICS 

W/KH, MARKUP OF A. ENGLAND DRAfT POINT POST REVIEW Of 

SAME, REVISEO OR. FL AFFIDAViT & PREP INTEREST INSERT 

(SENT TO BPA/KH), REVISEO I" BFC & PENALTY SECTIONS & 

SENT TO KH W/NDTE, REVISED SV AFFIDAViT PER DISCUSSION 

& SENT TO BPAIKH, SENT 25-30 360 REG. & INTEREST 

INSERT TO MWH POST Te, COMPLETED REVISIONS & NEW 

CONCLUSION (PP. 19 TO END) OF OR. MOTION & SENT TO MWH 
FOR INCORPORATION & FORWARDING TO BPA/KH. 


11106/95 JPST GENERA REVD AS-fiLED VERSION OF MOTION FOR RECONSIO. REeD FR .70 206.50 3178~6 

t(~ HOFFMAN.• 


• 1/07/95 JPST GENERA LTR TO K. HOFFMAN POST REV OF FINAL OF MOT. FOR .50 147.50 32995 

RECONSIOERATION -- NOTEO TVPOS FOR KH & SENT COPY. 


11/07/95 P MC GENERA 	 10/5195 CITE CHECK AND PROOF REAO D. FRANCO BRIEF. 9.60 1,075.00~ V'" 218468 
.,/07/95 P MC GENERA 10/6195 RESEARCH CASELAW. MEET W/J. STEVENS. 3.00 375.00 164t7 

1t/08/95 MWH GENERA 102595 FURTHER WORK ON SSU'S DRAFT REHEARING AND 6.90 1,863.00 8922 


RECONSIOERATION REQUEST. MORE WORK AT HOME. 

"/09/95 MWH GENERA 	 103095 TCS BPA. KH REI RECEIPT OF DRAFT REHEARING 2.90 783.00 .,.....,.,. 24771 


REQUEST. REVIEWING JPST MARKUP ANO INCORPORATING 

FURTHER CHAHGES SO KH COULO HAVE COMPREHENSIVE FAX 

COpy TO WORK WITH, REVIEWING DRAFT AFFIDAVITS. 


11/10/95 CCG GENERA 	 REVIEWED INFORMATION SENT FROM CLIENT TO JPST, .70 31.50' / 105715 

PREPARED MATERIALS TO BE IN A BINDER THAT WE WILL KEEP 

WITH THE FILE 


11115/95 MWH GENERA 	 TC eRIAN ARMSTRONG REGARDING RESPONSES TO SSSU MOTION .10 27.00 63400 

FOR RECONSIDERATION AND ORAL ARGUMENT. NOT INILEFT 

VOICE MAIL. 


,,/16/95 JPST GENERA 	 REvD MESSAGE FR ePA RE OPTIONAL ARGUMENT TO REFUND .50 147.50 31~0 »DOWN TO INTERIM RATES, Tes KM/MWH RE SAME & STATUS QUO -0ANTE/APPROvED REV. REQTS CONSIOERATIONS. 	 » -0
11/16/95 xrM GENERA TCS W/JPST, MWH REt INTERIM RATE QUESTION. .30 72.00 	 33~6 m 
11/20/95 MWH GENERA 	 TC BPA RE. SUGARMILL WOODS MOTION TO STRIKE. REVIEWING 1.40 378.00 ZMOTION TO STRIKE AND PUBLIC COUNSEL, CITRUS/SPRINGHILL 9~6 0RESPONSES ON OPPOSITION, 
11/21/950MF GENERA 	 CONFER W/JPST RE MOTION FOR LEAVE TO REPLV ANO REPLV. .10 I 14.00 11 -:.. X 
11/21/95 MWH GENERA TC JPST RE, ARRAHGEMENTS FOR RESPONSES ON .10 27.00 11 

1 .122195 MWH GENERA TELECONFERENCE WITH JOE STEVEHS, OEBBIE FRANCO. 4.90 1.313.00 34 


WORKING ON REPLV TO PUBLIC COUNSEL CITRUS COUNTRV. 

11/22195 OMF GENERA READ REPLIES SUBMITTED BY INTERVENORS IN OPPOSITION TO 1. 50 111'470
210.00) v"SSU'S MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION. 

11/23/95 MWH GENERA WORKING ON REPLY, RESEARCHING CASES, MODEM DRAFT TO 5.50 1.4B5.00 340Q7


JOE STEVENS. DEBBIE FRANCO. 


~ 


http:1.4B5.00
http:1.313.00
http:1,863.00
http:1,075.00
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to - B ..... OO 	 CULLEN A""", DYkMAN 

DATE 2/2)/96 BILLING INFORMATION MEMO PAGE 7 

"CONFIDENTIAL - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEV/CLIENT ANO ATTORHEV wORK PRODUCT PRIVILf'(,r 


REQUES TI NG ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES. INC BILL CONTROL I t518472 
ORIGINATING ATTY JOSEPH P. STEVENS 00001 GENERAL TIME fROM/THRU DATES 0/00/00 1/31/96
BILLING ATTV JOSEPH p. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST fROMITHRU DATES 0/00/00 1/31/96
RESPONSIBLE AITY JOSEPH P. STEVENS GENERAL 

1 - DEMAND..•..................................•...•......•...•...•..•..•..................................••......... ...•...........•.••...• 
~ 
BILLABLE 


- DATE - IND SVC DES C RIP T ION o f S E R V ICE HOURS VALUE RATE 0 REFI 


11/24/95 MWH GENERA 	 TELECONfERENCES WITH DEBBIE FRANCO AND JOE STEVENS. .70 189.00 340859 

REDRAFT REpLY, SEARCHING FOR ADDITIONAL CASES. 


11/24/95 JPST GENERA 	 WORKED W/DF ON REVISIONS, EOITING. DRAfTING ADOT'L. B.40 2,41B.00 340381 

SECTIONS OF SSU REPLY TO OPC, CITRUS CO.: CHECKED 

CASES, CITES, REfS. TO FILE ODCS., NOTE OF BPA RE. 
 IFACTS ON VENICE GARDENS, ETC., RESPONSES; TIC FR. MWH 

RE ADD'L. ITEMS; CLEARED DRAfT & TRANSMITTEO TO BPA. 

K. HOFFMAN. A. ENGLANO MONOAV CLEARNACE ANO FILING 


I 1/24J95 OMf GENERA WORK ON MOTION fOR LEAVE TO REP~Y AND REPLV. 9.50 1,330.00 11 B468
/
11/27/95 JPST GENERA 	 TICS KH(4), ePA RE COMMENTS, CHANGES, FACT 6.10 1,799.50 340364 


VERIFICATION, CASE CHECKS ON SSU MOT. FOR LEAVE & 

REPLV: EDITING & REDRAFTING SAME & INSERTS POST. REV. 
OF SUOARMILL WOODS RESPONSE, SPA INSERT, CHECK OF 

CASES CITED BV 510 & CFS OF (2) RE SAME: CF. OF RE 

PRIOR CITRUS CO. MOT. ON ISSUES ADDRESSED BY SSU 

REPLY, SENT ALL CHANGES TO KH W/NOTES, REV'O CLEAN 

DRAFTS OF REPLY, ANS. TO MOT. TO STRIKE & KH INSERT ON 

EFFECT OF STAY, CF. OF & TIC TO KH RE fiNAL CLEARANCE 

ON 80TH SSU PLEAOINGS 


11/27/950MF GENERA 	 NUMEROUS CONFERENCES WIJPST, CONTINUE WORKING ON 6.50 910.00 118467 

MOTION fOR LEAVE TO REPLY AND REPLY: READ SSU RESPONSE 

TO MOTION TO STRIKE AFFIDAVITS, READ SUGARMILL REPLY 

AND ANALYZE SAME, READ AND ANALYZE CASES CITED 

THEREIN, READ INSERT TO REPLY ('9) DRAfTED BV KEN 

HOFfMAN. 


11/26/95 JPST GENERA 	 REVO FINALS OF SSU REPLY & ANSWER RECD FR KH. .60 117.00 340317 
1/02196 JPST GENERA 	 102095 REVO REfUND OROER RECO FR 8PA: TC KM RE SAME & I. 70 50 1.50 20280 


PREP NOTES FOR DISC. W/SPA, TC BPA (NILM): TC 

W/BPA/MWH RE ITEMS FOA RECONSIDERATION, AFFIOAVITS ON 

IMPACTS, REFUND CALC., TREATMENT OF '" METER ISSUE, 

OUTLINE OF PLEADING & PROO. SCHEDULE fOR SAME. 
 »1,02/96 JPST GENERA 102595 REVo REfUND ORDER ON ISSUED IOENTIFIED BY BPA, 1.90 580.50 	 3285~ "0REVO MATL FR K. HOffMAN RE IMPACT Of REfUNO ORDER; TC (j) "0
MWH RE SAME & ALL MATTERS COVERED W/BPA, FOLLOW UPS m 
W/K. HOffMAN: CF OF RE MATL fOR AfFIDAVIT ON FINANCIAL 
IMPACTS & CLEARED OUTLINE FOR PLEADING. 

1/02/96 JPST GENERA 	 102695 TC MWH & CHECK WISP. RE CUT-OFf DATES ON 3.30 973.50 XREFUNDS, CFS OF, REVO & EDIT OR APP. FOR 
RECONSIDERATION & AFFIOAVIT: X-CHECK V. ORDER AND FILE ""~ 0 

Z 

DOCS, TC W/BPA/FL RE 	 DETAILS ON "METER ISSUE & REFUND 
PLAN FOR INCLUSION IN AfFIDAVITS, REVENUE IMPACT OF 
ERROR, REVISIONS TO 	 REfUND PLAN, REfUND PERIOD, MADE 
FURTHER REVISIONS TO 	 AFfS. 

1/02/96 JPST GENERA 	 100595 Te FR ANC, CF OF, CFS RJS(21: REVO & EDIT DR 2.BO B26.00 33313111 
SECTS OF MEMORANDU~ & CHECKED ORDERS CITED: CF PM RE 

.-, 
'~;~ 
',;'; . F 

0 

http:1,799.50
http:1,330.00
http:2,41B.00
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\0 '00 	 CULLEN OVKMAN 

DATf 2/21/96 BILLING INFORMAT'ON MEMO - CONTINUED - PAGE 
"CONFIOENTIAL - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEY/CLIENT AND ATTORNEY WORK PRO~UCT PRIVILEGES" 

REQueSTING AT TV JOSEPH p. STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES. INC BILL CONTROL' 15'8412 
ORIGINATING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 00001 GENERAL TIME FROMITHRU DATES 0/00/00 ./3./96 
BILLING ATTV JOSEPH p. STEVENS OATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROMITHRU DATES 0/00/00 1/31198 
RESPONSI6LE ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS GENERAL 

1 - OEMANO 

BILLABLE!- DATE - IHO svc DES C RIP TID N o F S E R V ICE HOURS VALUE RATE 0 REF' 

CITE-CHECK ETC. TC B. ARMSTRONG RE SO. STATES OUVAL 
CO. OECIS. ON CONFISCATION, REvD ADDL BACKGROUNO 
DOCS/ORDER RECO fR·BPA; REvlSEO DR SECT ON JOHNSON ACT 
AS BAR TO FEDL CT REVIEW, REVO KM DRAFT SECTS. 
100695 nEVO & EDIT SECTS Of LEGAL MEMO ON 2.60 167.00 217328 
CONFISCATION, EQUAL PROTECTION, REVD ADDL CASES ON 

THESE ISSUES & CF PM & OF RE SAME & CHANGES TO MEMO, 

TCS KM (2) RE "3 TAX REFUND CASES. OTHER EP CASES, TC 

MWH/KM RE ADOL REVISIONS TO ORAFT MEMO fOR BPA. 


1/02/96 MWH GENERA TC JPST REI STATUS OF CASE & REeATED INTERIM RATE .10 21.00 110522 
PROCEEDING. 

1/03/96 JPST GENERA 111795 TC MWH RE AOV TO BPA RE REFUND FLOOR CALC. .20 511.00 13857 
ISSUE, RESPONSES TO SSU MOT. FOR RECONSIDERATION. 

1/03/96 JPST GENERA 	 112095 REve ANSWERS TO SSU MOT fOR RECONSIO. RECO FR .90 265.50 333642 
BPA, TCS MWH(2) RE POSSIBLE REPLY & PREP NOTES FOR 
RECS. TO S. ARMSTRONG, REVD SWCA MOT. TO STRIKE . 

1".".. "" 	""'" 
• /03/96 JPST GENERA 112195 UPDATE OF RE ANSWERS REeD fR BPA TO SSU MOT FOR .60 177.00 298818 

RECONSIDERATION. TC K. HOfFMAN RE SAME (NILM), TC fR 
K. HOFFMAN -- DISC. ADV. Of SSU REPLy & CONTENTS 

THEREOF, COORDINATION W/BPA. 


1/03/96 JPST GENERA 	 112295 TCS BPA(3). K. HOFFMAN(2). CFS OF. TC MWH RE 2.40 10B.00 323374 
PREP OF PROPOSED MOT FOR LEAVE & REPLV. FACTS ON SSU 
FINANCIAL CONDITION, DISPOSITION OF VENICE 
GAROENS/SARASOTA PROCEEDS, PARENT DIVIDENDS. 

1-	 ORANGE-OSCEOLA TRANSACTION, REGS RELEvANT TO PLEADING. 

OPPOSITION PLEADING, CONTENTS OF ANS. TO MOT. TO 

STRIKE, REVD PLEADINGS, CASES FR K. HOfFMAN, AOV TO 

OFIMWH RE COHTENTS OF SSU REPLY & DRAFTEO PIO SAME. 


1/11/96 JPST GENERA 	 TC FR,MWH & REVD DR SSU MOT. TO CONSOLIDATE & ADMIN. .60 111.00 2.8750 
LAW TREATISE ON PERMISSIVE CONSOLIDATION OF AGENCY :0APPEALS. 

'/12/96 JPST GENERA TC MWH RE DR SSU MOT. FOR CONSOLIOATION Of APPEALS. .20 59.00 34698"fi 
NEEO FOR RECITALS ON FPSt JOINDER OR CONCURRENCE. 


'/25/96 MWH GENERA TCS BRIAN ARMSTRONG HE, STAFF ACTION. .20 54.00 

I/JO/96 JPST GENERA REVD FPSC STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS & PREP NOTES ON SAME .90 265.50 


FOR DISC. W/SPA/K. HDFFMAN. 
1/31/96 J.H GENERA COMPILED ROVALTY PACKAGE FOR BRIAN ARMSTRONG. 1.20 174.00 149113 
l/31/96 JPST GENERA CF MC RE PULLING CASES CITED IN FPSC STAFF MEMO, TCS 1.40 413.00 3400 

KM & K. HOFFMAN(NILM) RE SAME, TC B. ARMSTRONG RE NEXT 

STEPS. ERRORS IN STAFF MEMO. STRATEGY FOR ORAL 

ARGUMENT, REvO NETT V. RI CASE CITED BY STAFf ON 

SURCHARGE ANALVSIS (& PREP NOTES FOR DISC. W/SPA), Cf 
 o
OF RE COMPILATlON OF PRINCIPAL CASES REQUESTED ev SPA; 
AD\!. KM. 

1/31/96 JPST GENERA 2NO fNTRV ~- TC W/SPA RE AFFILIATE TRANSACTION/HOLOING .40 118.00 " 
,...~ 

~ 
'1l 
m 
Z 
o 
X 

t! 

~ 
I 



9 

·...."... ..~", ....... "
, 
t" . -': ,0 -'b ... 100 CULLEN ~ ~ DVKMAN 

" - OEMAND.............................••..••••........••.•••.. ,..•..•..••.....•....•...•........•........•.•...•..•••.•••••.••........•....•.. 


DATE 2/ 21196 

"CONFIDENTIAL - SUBJECT TO 


REOUESTING ATTv JOSEPH P. STEVENS 10055-00 

ORIGINATING ATTY JOSEPH P. STEVEI'IS 00001 

BILLING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVEI'IS 

RESPONSIBLE ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 


- DATE - INO SVC 

1/31/96 JPST GENERA 

tV\ 

- DATE 11'10 SVC 

9/29/95 999 006 
10/03/95 999 006 
10103/95 999 005 
10/04/95 999 006 
10/05195 999 006 
10/06/95 999 006 
10/06/95 999 002 
10/06/95 999 002 
10/06195 999 002 
'0110195 999 006 
Hi/20/9S 999 02B 
10/20/95 999 033 
10/24195 999 006 
10125/95 999 012 
10/25/95 999 012 
10125/95 999 006 
10/27/95 999 006 
10/30/95 999 006 
10/31195 999 006 
11101195 999 006 
11102/95 999 006 
11103/95 999 006 
11107/95 999 006 
11107/95 999 005 
11108/95 999 006 
t1/13/95999 006 
11117195 999 028 
111'7/95999 033 
11/20/95 999 002 
11120195 999 002 
11/20/95 999 002 
11/20195999 002 

BILLING INFORMATION MEMO '~pr n . PAGE 
ATTOR~Ev/CLIENT A~D ATTORNEV wORK pROOUCT PRIVILEGES 

SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES, INC SflL CONTR~I , 15H~472 


GENERAL TIME FROMITHRU OATES 0100100 1131196 

DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROMITHRU OATES 0100100 1131196 


GENERAL 

BILLABLE 

DES C RIP TID 1'1 o F S E R V ICE HOURS VALUE RATE 0 REf I 


co. ISSUES ~ DECISIONS. CF JH RE 

DIVERSIFICATION/AFFILIATE STIP, ROVALTV CASE DECISION 

& BRIEFS, HOLDING CO. APPLICATION FOR BPA. 

10/23195-TC KM; REVO & NOTES 01'1 DRAFT MEMO OUTLINE FOR 1.30 
BPA ON RECONSIDERATION & STAY (POST TC FR MWH); MARKED 
UP & CLEARED REVISED MEMO/OUTLINE & TC KM RE CHANGES & 

SENDING TO BPA/K. HOFFMAN. 


UNBILLEO TIME 
375. to 

COS T S A 0 V A NeE 0 

BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
POSTAGE - 8KLVNICB - JPST 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPV 
BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
TELEPHONE BK TELE SUMMARY 10/02---10/06 
TELEPHONE 8K TELE SUMMARY 10/02---10106 
TELEPHONE 8K TELE SUMMARY 10/02---10106 
BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPV 
WASHINGTON TELECOPV (FAX) 9/25---10/20195 
WASHINGTON PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME 
BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
BRooKLVN PHOTOCOPY 
8ROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLVN PHOTO COP V 

BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 

POSTAGE-BK-CBIJPH 
BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPV 
BROOKLVN PHOTOCOPY 

9125---10/20/95 

SHEET 10/04- F.BURT / ANC 
SHEET 10/05- E.C.HOPEI OMF 

WASHINGTON TELECOPV (FAX) 10125---11/17195 
WASHINGTON PHOTOCOPV 10/20---11117195 
TELEPHONE BKLYN 10123---10127 
TELEPHONE aKLVH 10123---10127 
TELEPHONE aKLVN 10/23---10127 
TELEPHONE BKLVN 10110----10/20 

-.I 


82)813. - _~."....J;5 
383.50 -.}' ,-,. - -1a685~ 

- 7' z()() ~I ) _ '1CJ:2.~ (,o~o &..cA~ 

•• 82,813.01) 71 :z.80 lIP­___ I .... om •• 

AMOUNT 

1,089.20 
51.80 

1.01 

.60 


14.80 
14.40 
84.48 
1.13 
2.00 

19.80 
1.00. 


1'00.10 

6.40 

20S.0p ,l.r ~1~c..t1>
102.3 .. 

1.6 ­
32,20 

5.00 
8.60 
3.00 

41.80 
14.80 
3.00 


.78 

34.60 


.20 

8.00 

19.60 
". as 
5.35 
8.19 

111.31 

REF' 

210139 

69776 


12737 I 

124971 

30830 


197381 

118388 

85435 

13977 

63581 


144444 

32823 


189159 

11687 


106660 

169836 

128694 )

206761 :B ­

33040 
 G)13671 
 rm88376 
 •201550 C 
71442 - ;:;
60184 

80102 ("
17241 

57443 


214197 
 I! 
56208 0 

169580 
 " I)
142311 -6"". ~ 

('. 

'0P 


http:1,089.20
http:82,813.01
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10 - <.100 CULU:t.. ..... DVKMAN 

DATE 2/21196 BILLING lNFonMATJOH MEMO - COHlll.i...I! [' PAGE 10 
"CONFIDeNTIAL - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEV/CLIEI'>IT AND ATTORNEV WOHK PRODUCT PRIVILEGES" 

REQUESTING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS r0055-00 SOUTtiERN STATES UTILITIES. INC 81Ll CONTROL I 1518472 
ORIGINATING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS 00001 GENERAL TIME FROMITHRU DATES 0100100 1131196 
BILLING ATTv 
RESPONSIOLE ATTV 

JOSEPH 
JOSEPH 

P. 
P. 

STEVENS 
STEVENS 

DArE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST 
GENERAL 

FROMITHRU DATES 0100100 1/31'96 

1 - DEMAND 

- DATE - INa SVC 

11121195999 002 

11122195 999 018 

11/22/95999 006 
11/27195 999 018 

11/27/95999 018 

11/27195 999 018 

11127195999 018 

11127195 999 006 
l1/28/95999 006 
11130195 999 018 

11/30/95 999 ola 
11130195999 002 
11130195999 OIl 
11130195999 OIl 
12101195 999 002 
12101/95 999 002 
12/01/95 999 012 
12/01/95 999 012 
12/01/95 999 014 
12/01/95 999 012 
12/13/95 999 002 

12/15/95 999 018 

12/19/95 999 028 
12/19/95999 033 
12/20/95 999 018 

12/20/95 999 018 

12/20/95 999 018 

12/20/95 999 018 

12/20/95 999 018 

12/29/95 999 018 

COS T S ADVANCEO 

ATLT 
TELEPHONE BILL 202 223-8890 11/1/95 
EASTERN CONNECTION 
OUTSIDE SERVICES - INVI 192689 11/4/95 
8ROOKLVH PHOTOCOPY 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-ID/21195-1564426D57-KEN HOFFMAN/JPS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-l0127195-1564426057-BRIA6 ARMSTRONG/JPS 
FEDERAL EXPRESS • 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-10121195-1564426057-ARTHUR J ENGLANO/JPS
FEOEX 
OUTSIoe SERVICES ­
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 
BROOKLvN PHOTOCOPY 
CADMAN EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES ­
CADMAN EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERViCES ­
TELEPHONE BX MONTH 
TELECOPV 8K MONTH 
TElECOPY 8K MONTH OF 
TELEPHONE-8K-11/6/95 
TELEPHONE-8K-II/S/95 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME 
SECRETARIAL OVERTIME 
MICHAEL W. HALL 
TELEPHONE ON 111395 
LEXIS-NEXIS 

INV6 

INVI 


IHVI 

OF 


5-648-39841 11/10/95 - BRIAN ARMSTRONG 

001292'11/1/95 HORN 10/26 

001292 11/1/95 HOPE 10/5 
OCT.95 

OF OCT.95 
OCT.95 
THRU 11/20/95 
THRU 11/20/95 
SHEET 10/30- P.GIGANTII OM 
SHEEt 10/27- R.HORN / FPOH 
SHEET 10/23,30- .11/01- J.R.MARTIN/KTM 
SHEET 11/02,03- C.8ASILICATO/JPST 

OUTSIOE SERVICES-9/29/95-19509049168-LEXIS SEARCHIOMF 
WASHINGTON TElECOPV (FAX) 11/18---12/19 
WASHINGTON PHOTOCOPY 11/16---12119 
FED EXPRESS CORP. 
OUTSIDE SERVICES 11124-INVI566779255- JPSTI KENNETH A.HOFFMAN 
LEXIS-HEXIS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-10-2-3-4/95-19510048741-LEXIS SEARCH/OMF 
LEXIS-HEXIS 
OUTSIOE SERVICES-10-5-6/95-19510048741-LEXIS SEARCH10MF 
CADMAN EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES - INVI 001340 12/1/95 HORN 11/24& 11/21 
CADMAN EXPRESS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES - INVI 001340 12/1195 FRANCO 11124 
LExIS-NEXIS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-I 1/24/95-195110201 16-LEXIS SEARCHIOMF 

AMOUNT 

19.36 

159.50 

24.20 
10.00 

10.00 

10.00 

13.25 

32.40 
11.20 
83.00 

38.00 

18.99 
39.00 

104.00 
3.51 

1~::5n
112.26 
71.93 
47.4 
11.5 

22.50 

1. 25 
13.30 
10.00 

875.70 

398.70 

1 42.00 

43.00 

3S.00 

~ 
f'" 

. 

REfl 

156592 

77986 

136121 
48291 

24582 

21984 

31942 

14041 
181J635 
10.036 

145163 

101 
165923 
168204 
46198 

111458 
114361 
211667 

62166 
H5386 
126588 

126826:0 

155112~ 
143090"" 

:::::f2m 

32770..J 

85236 

e01H 0 

" 


~ 
"1:l m 
Z 
o 

fi'''I~ 


X 
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, ~ " . 

. ,d. 10 - b •.. IOO CULLEN A. __ DVKMAN 

DATE 2/21/96 BILLING [NFORMATlON MEMO - CONTINUED - PAGE I. 
"CONFIDENTIAL - SUBJECT TO ATTORNEY/CLIENT AND ATTORNEV WORK PRODUCT PRIVILEGES", 

REQuESTING ATTV JOSEPH p" STEVENS 10055-00 SOUTHERN STATES UTILtTIES. INC 8ILL CONTROL , 15.84n 
ORlGINATlNG ATTV .)OSEPH P. STEVENS DODO' GENERAL TIME FROM/THRU DATES 0/00/00 1131196 
6fLLING ATTV JOSEPH P. STEVENS DATE OPENED - 9/29/95 COST FROM/THRU DATES 0/00/00 1/31/96
RESPONSIBLE ATTY JOSEPH P. STEVENS GENERAL 

t - DEMAND 

- DATE - iNO' SVC 

.2/29/95 999 018 

.2129/95 999 0.8 

• 2129/95 999 0'8 

.2/29/95 999 O.B 

1/01196 999 011 
1101196 999 002 
1/04/96 999 002 

1/26/96 999 002 

1126/96 999 002 

1/31/96 999 006 

COS T S A 0 V A NeE 0 

LEXIS-HEXIS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-I'/27/9S-.9SII0201IS-LEXIS SEARCHIDMF 
LEXIS-NEXIS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-I 1-1-2195-'951 l020 •• 6-LEXIS SEARCHIOMFIPM 
LExIS-NEXIS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-I./2/95-,95'1020116-LEXIS SEARCHIPM 
LExIS-NEXIS 
OUTSIDE SERVICES-.1/2/95-'95110201.6-LEXIS SEARCHIPM 
TELECOPV-8K-MONTH OF NOVEMBER 95/')P5 
TELEPHONE-8K-MONTH 
AT&.T 
TELEPHONE 81LL FOR 
AT&T 
TELEPHONE BILL FOR 
AT&T 
TELEPHONE 81LL FOR 
BROOKLYN PHOTOCOPY 

OF HOVEMBER 95/')PS
• 

12/1/95 0.9 048 8244 001 

AC 0.9 048 8244 001 ON 01/01/96 

019 048 8244 001 ON 01/01/96 
, OF COPIES 274 

UNBILLEO COSTS ADvANCEO 

AMOUNT REP. 

29.70 ~tf3t/1 ~ 
215.10 • r 12'f' 

423.00 101,,5')2."13';­
'80.00 ~lf,",,~31 
337.00 1~ 315$8 

43.54 85277 
15.23:;"-- 51172 

1.59 198741 

.28 164484 

27.40 2183'8 
5,431.17 •• 

••• NO UNAPPLIED PROGRESS BILLINGS FOR THIS NATTER ••• 

j; » 
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APR OFl1995 Ie; f. 
...;,:,el. Ad.... M 	 _A.t-/r -..1........ LEGAls.D6PsT­......ll. Chcnip '"-- GooIooWoJ _ __ Holly R. SAIn;..fer.·: .:-.!... C. Akm.M A1')'CwMteb AIoaS. CoW _a.t..p;d.. 

c:.....I..AMra SooM. Cobb ,JooIL_ ..........n It. ~k wura P. SWpk1'lM1I
-'''1.00II

_&.c.w­ ...,10.. ....... s,- G. __ looll.. _100,
LiMa C. Arul~ I.. FnoIo. c..,o.,., _ M. LoIo6old
I.iIloM Anou C. IlottyI CooocIo ~ .... C!' :J 	 ....... II. hpo lloaoJa 8.. Them.....
_c._ 	 ,..,.G._ _p.s.~ Albon D. ~ _ H. T-nco..iel H. ANatOft AIIoat 10.. .... c--;JIo c. R7- _ I\riu 1. _ .s..r...S.C , • _s.t..ta 

TrW I.. _ IbtkJ._ 
AluT._ ..-CIworiooM._ _ _t..ta 	 _-....t.oio_ J...... _ .._T. ""'"' t..:i& A. D t ., oa.-C 1 !.I _H.u.-r 
c..o-R._ II_H.G c..t.&._ -,. _ ........ Dooid E. -..u.
F""'W. ~ _ .. E.a.

IICen-lI.. ...... 	 .... ItC tIne .-p._ 10.. ur.,. ...... IIcodionI D. ..... _ ........ _W...........
Hu.n..... 	 _Lc.­ .... £.Mu•• 11 .. 

11: 0- I\eiPo7 a... .............. m ...... 10.._ .....,, ­ a...,..t A. 1\ocI~ lonold A. "'w, 

....,...0 J. a.,,(ord ArthlHl ......... J'L ..... A.~ .lI6w>IJ. ........ .u.. H. _ n....1>y D. Wolle
--	 _11_-­FM F. II.vrio, .... 	 tIarria S. _ l.iDcb Co Worton1.iu J. Berr' c.r,M.E_ IMqwJ.M_ _ 1.._......DoleS. 80_ H • ...,.H.~Foo ~K.II.rr."'" 

lIriqo< 80..,. 1oOIro1 R. rriod eM.. t ~ _J._Fnop 
 _M.~. 
M ... k F. Bid...u Aobi. r. rl')"ll-­ Jer"'1 A• _ ,JooID._ n-idLR.... 1: "-'De Dan... of Cou.d 

A...old I. _ ....... 01 eo-.
_c._~1tC~ Jo .. !idb7 R.bert C. Cane 	 lMoJ. M...~ I. Cort A • .5ouI
1.onyl. H__ 	 Pa:triek T. O·Brih: pf 0.••. ...,k 0. Bloom Tc:tnila C.rcia 	 Rolwrt Jl. NeDonald Dio<H._

_T.M....., 	 .. K. n....... 01 c...oeI
Lri..Jd L. BouthiUior. Jr. w.w, c.vcia ICc_A. H....,. 	 Muk P. Scluaapp 
Al1u~.Howard llttcma,.. Riehud C. Cumt c...w 1. H_. J.... L O·&.r;..:1'1 Cillo,., A. Schulman 	 or Couru.l 
Brian J. Sftoe.t~ of Couuel81..i. n. Bri""old Bri." Jt Catt XCithA....... It.....,. ft. OUeqr I'ond &. Shapin> 

ChiS E. 5tt:IIl. or Coua.elJtn,,,ci. B. Bro,.", Jr. Id1"'1 GUMil MonIalC.olb "'''''''II.0n0d IIaody I. 5]0_ 
Mtn:: M. W .....I'I. rd c-..lBurt BNton lAurie l.. Cildllft DoriG5. ...... Sheri L. OrI_ita Paut A. Shdowil.l 

r"'Deh M. Cucr 8rvCl1l H. Cae.-JOciIi ~ J. kn-riu Dobb.. M. 0 ......'" Enrique Silva 
David R. Chase IUc:hAtd J. Ciu..o JlUuWd C. LJ.,. A. , nn.er Panlo Marlene It. Sil...ennall 

Arthur 1. England, lr." 
(305) 579·0605 

·'Board Cc:rtiftcd in AppeUatc Law 
April 13, 1995 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. 

1000 Color Place 

Apopka, Florida 32703 


Attention: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 

General Counsel 


Re: Application for Increased Water and Wastewater Rates 
(PSC Docket No. 920199-WS) 

Investigation into the Appropriate Rate Structure 
(pSC Docket No. 930880-WS) 

Investigation into the PSC's Jurisdiction 
(PSC Docket No. 930945·WS) 

Gentlemen: 

We are pleased that you wish to engage our firm to perform legal services for 
you. This letter is intended to set forth our understanding as to the nature and scope of 

GREESB[RC. TJlAURIC. Rorr~AN, LIPon, ROSE}II & QUEN,.Et.. P.A. 


1221 BRICX.ELl.- A"'E""'t.,:E MIAMI. FLORIOA 33131 30S·S19~0500 FAX 30S~S19,07J1 


M1A~1 FORT LAliDrIH.lAU WEST PALM BEA(H TALLAHASSEE 


http:QUEN,.Et
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Southern States Utilities,. Inc.. 
April 13, 1995 PAGE '20 OF 11 c.
Page 2 

the legal services we have agreed to render, and the amount of our fees for these 
services. 

1. Natnreof Lc:pl Servim You have cmgaged this law firm to represent 
Southern States Utilities in ,a pending appellate p~ from a uniform rate structure 
order entered by the Public Service Commission in Docket No. 920199-WS, and in 
connection with two additional PSC c:ases (Docket Nos. 930880-WS and 930945.WS), as 
well as any other services that may emanate from theSe proceedings that you may from 
time to time request we undertake. 

2. Fees for Services. You will be charged and agree to pay for our services 
on the basis of hourly rates established from time to time for the attorneys in our' firm. 
Arthur Eogland's hourly rate is $500. Please note that the range of rates for attorneys 
and paralegals is defined in the Billiog Policies, which are enclosed and incorporated as 
part of this letter. Simultaneously with your execution of this letter, you have agreed to 
remit a $5,000 retainer for our services, which will be held in trust and against which 
time charges will be credited on our final billiog. 

3. ~. In addition to our fees for legal services, you agree to pay us for 
costs and expenses that we incur, which could include filing fees, travel expenses, delivery 
charges, facsimile charges, long distance telephone charges, photocopies and postage 
charges. A cost deposit of $500 is payable at the time of our engagement. 

4. Payment of Fees and Expenses. Our invoices will be submitted to you on a 
monthly basis, and each invoice will be due and payable when rendered. In the event we 
are ultimately required to bring suit to collect any unpaid fees or costs, you understand 
and agree that we shall be entitled to the reasonable value of our attorneys' fees and 
costs. ' 

5. Commencement of Rej')[eseruatioQ. If the foregoing is agreeable to you, 
please acknowledge your understanding and agreement by signing and returning Ii. copy 
of this letter, together with your check for $5,500. 

GREEI'BERC TR't:RIC 

http:930945.WS


Southern States Utilities, Inc. APPENDIX z..iS -A 
April 13, 1995 
Page 3 PAGE '1 , OF ,,(.. 

We appreciate your confidence in our firm. and we assure you that we will make 
every effort to perform our services in a prompt and cflident manner. We e:nclose for 
your information a short biographical sketch of the members of Greenberg Trawig's 
Appellate Group, some of whom will,be involved in representing your interestS. 

Very tnily yours, 

GREENBERG, TRAURlG, HOFFMAN, 
UPOFF, ROSEN &; QUENTEL, P.A. 

Agreed and accepted on April , 1995. 

SOUIHERN STATES U1TI.lTIES, INC. 

By:~__________________________ 

Title: 

GREE'li6£RC TRAt:RIC 
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SSU 
Legal Department 

Interoffice Memo 


To: Ginger CIarlc 

From: Brian P. Armstrong 

Date: April 17. 1995 

Re: Oleck Request 

Please prepare a hand-cut check in the amount of $5.500 payable to Greenberg. Traurig. This 
check represents a retainer and cost deposit for the Appeal of the Giga Rate Case. Please charge 
this to GL # 00001.591.99.1861.0000.152. 92RA069. I have attached a copy of the 
documentation stating these fees for your records. 

Please deliver the check to Donna Henry when prepared for enclosure with the Fee Agreement. If 
you have any questions. please call me at ext. 152. Thank you for your assistance in this mauer. 

dlW9SMSO 

Attachment 

http:APPENDIX,_...Jz


UIIL.L.IIUL.IIU 
ATToa.a,. AT LAW ,• 

May 10, 1995 

Personal and Confidential 


Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 	Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 

General Counsel 


I n v 0 ice 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 

95-252 


Legal Services through April 30, 1995 

Total Fees $ 14,171.50 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 331.37 

Copying Charges 158.85 

Information & Research Charg~s 1054.74 


Total Othe.r Charges $ 1,544.96 

Total $ 15,716.46 
_;a __ ===____=== 

AJE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 357753 

Tax ID 	59-1270754 RECEIVED 

JUN 05 1995 


Accounts Payabi~ 


1.22.1 BRICKELL AVE,:-Olir MIA)({, FLORID" 33131 30S~519·0500 FAX 30$-579-0717 

http:15,716.46
http:1,544.96
http:14,171.50


I Attachment to Invoice Po lSl1Sl 
PAge 

RE: Southern States Utilities oldv, C!ttu. county 
9S-2S2 

Hatter no.: 111126.010100 

DescriPtion af Professional Service. Renderedt 

~ATE ATrORHEY HOURS ~ 

03/29/95 Joan 8. Gray .'0 60,00 

04/01/95 Clara Torres 2.00 100.00 

04/01/95 Clara Torres .•0 25.00 

04/11/95 Arthur J. England 2.80 1260.00 

04/14/95 sid Kaskey .10 )0,00 

04/14/95 Arthur J. England 2.30 10)5.00 

04/14/95 ~rthur J. england •• 0 180.00 

04/1'/95 Arthur J. England .10 135.00 

• 04/1C/95 Christopher Kurzner 5.00 950.00 

Ot/11/9SM Christopher lurzner 4.00 '60.00 

" 04/18'tS Christopher Xursner 5.00 950.00 

n4/1a/9§ Arthur J. Enyland 4.80 2160.00 

04/U/U Jac:quelhte Chiofalo .50 l5.00 

04"'/'5 Joan B. Gray .•0 SO.OO 

O"l'I'~ Arthur J. England 6.1n 3015,00 

a4/1t/t~ Chtlatopher IUrlner "-50 e ••.• o 

O'/l'I'~ Jar.qu.llna Chlofal0 1. 00 50.00 

Ot'Jo/t§ Arthur J. ,"gland 1.00 llS().OO 

04(20/t5 Charle. Au,lander .]0 7iL SO 

04/;1:0195 Cnr{'lItorJher kurz:ner ),50 665.00 

04/21/95 Arthur J" England .•0 )60.00 

04/21/95 Michejie Beal 1.00 80.00 

DESCRIPTION 

locate pleading$ for appeai 

organization of file, docket pleadings 

organization of file; docket pieadings 

review varioua docu.enta. orders and 1st DCA 

opinion of 4/6 

legal research 


review ease law and materiala re (1) refund 

exposure and (2) reheating basis 

conference re rehearing 


vor~ on rehearing motion 

review of reply brief; review of .otien for 

attorneys' feea; conferenee with S. Pardo 

review of transcript. Ind paperl in Kite 

proceedings 

work on motion fOr certification 


.(50. States. review briefs and other IIWlteri.al re 
.hearing; eonferenee re same; begin draft ot 
rehearing 

, ' ($SUI revisions to IttOtion for rehearing 

prepare notebook of doeumenta 

telephone conferencea with Brian Armstrong. work ;g ~ 
on rehearing motions G>work on certifieation motion ~ a(ssu) revisions to motion for rehelring x 
telephone conferences with Brian Armserong and Ken 

Hoffman re rehearing motion; revi8e .ame per 

comments received 

revision of motion (or reahearing to 1st DCA ~ 


o 
reviaion of certification motion " 
reviev and revise motion for certificatIon lS 
preparation fOr filing document. at Firat DI,trict ... 
Court 

TOTAL TIME: 49.80 TOTAL FEES: $14171.$0 

'''fll\\ - !oJ 

http:IIWlteri.al
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June 22. 

~sonal and Confidential 


_them States Utilities, Inc. 

:'0 Color Place 

.:lpka, FL 32703 


Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General counsel : 

I n v 0 ice 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 

95-252 


Legal Services through May 31, 1995 

Total Fees $ 630.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 14.25 

Copying Charges 1.80 


Total Other Charges 	 16.05 

Total $ 646.05 
---._-==._=-== 

ArE :l«3G 
File No. 18726.010100 

" Invoice No. 362789 

Tax ID 	59-1270754 
RECEIVED 
JUl 1 0 1995 

Accounts Payab:e 

1221 BRICKELL A vEstE MIAMI, FLORIOA 33131 305-5 79~0500 F "x 305.S79~07 ~ 7 

• & 2&&.& a • 



Att.cJment to Invoiee No. 16)189 
Page 1 

.. "t.~25:a 
( 

Ka:t.ter Ko,: 18126,010100 

Description of Profession.l Service. Rendered: 

DAn: ATTORNEY J\IIOI1KT OESCRIPTIOH~ 

05/16/9S Arthur J. England .2. 90.00 revi~v responses to rehearing 

05/19/95 Arthur J. England 1.20 S40.00 drait. proposed reply; telephone eonterence with 
Brian Armstrong and Ken lIoffNO, Esq. re same 

TOTAL TIKS: 1."0 totAL FEES: $630.00 
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PAGE 2.J OF 1q(...
l~~~~I~ RECEIVED 

Jill 1 9 1995 
JUl~~PifT. 

Personal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq.
General Counsel 

I n v 0 ice 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 

Legal Services through June 30, 1995 

Total Fees $ 1,575.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charg~s 40.85 

Other Disbursements 2.00 

Messenger, Delivery & Postage Charge . 28.00 

Copying Charges 10.35 

Filing Fees 250.00 


Total Other Charges ;; 331.20 

Total CUrrent Billing $ C1,906.2~ 
Previously billed and unpaid invoices $ 646.05 

T01;al $ 2,552.25 ______ =-_....az 

AJE :MGG RECEIVED
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 365290 JUt 2 11995 
Tax ID 	 59-1270754 Accounts Payable 

1221 BRICKELL A V£:'>U£ MtAML F'1.01UOA 33 III 30$.579.0S00 r,",;,: 305.519.0717 

http:2,552.25
http:1,575.00


. 
.\tta,";(M!nt to Invoice No. 365190 

Page 1 
95-252•

•Hatter No.! 18126.0UHOO 

DescriPtion of Profeaaional Services Renderedt 

DATE AITOItIfEV 	 IlOURS !!!Q!!!J! DESOpTIOH 

06/01/95 .\rthur J. England 1.tiO aGG,oo 	 review 5/l1 letter and propo$ed memo ee second 

appeal. teiephone conference with ken Hoffman re 

same; review motion for leave and reply ee first 

appeal 


.'/16/95 Arthur J, Englan4 .2. 100.00 telephone conference with Ken Hoffman f Esq. re 
non~dismi.sal of Hernando County appeal 

.'/19/95 Arthur J. England .15 US.OO telephone conference with Ken Hoffman an4 Brian 
Armstrong 

.••n&/95 Arthur J. England .10 50.00 review rehearing decision of First District Court 
of Appeal 

06/30/95 Arthur J. England 1.00 500.00 	 telephone conference with Brian Arm.trong and Ken 
Hoffman; investigation of law on Supreme Court 
review 

1'01'AL TINS: 3.1S 	 TOTAL FEeS: $1575.00 

j; ~ 
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LEGAlDEP1" 

August 8. 1995 

'~=sonal and Confidential 


Southern States Utilities. Inc. 

1000 Color Place 

Apopka, FL 32703 


Attn': 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 

General Counsel 


I n v 0 ice 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 

95-252 


Legal Services through July 31, 1995 

Total Fees $ 7,325.00 

. Other 	Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 38.17 

Messenger. Delivery & Postag~ Charge 38.00 

Copying Charges 121.50 


Total Other' Charges 	 197 7 

Total CUrrent Billing $ 7,522.67 

Previously billed and unpaid invoices $ !:jJOe.U 

Total 	 $ 9; t2S .. 87 
--------_••-= 

AJE :MGG 
File 	No. 18726.010100 
Invoice NO. 367443 RECEIVED 
Tax ID 	 59-1270754 AUG 2 8 1995 

Accounts Payable 

122] BRiCkELl. AV"(Nlrt MIAMl, fLOIUOA.3 3131 lOS.579-0500 fAX 30S-S 79.0717 

http:7,522.67
http:7,325.00


At.tachment to Invoice No. J67U3 

'5~252 

Matter No,! 18726.010100 

DescriptIon of Proteaaional Service. Rendered~ 

OATE ATTORm:Y !!!l!!!! 

07/03/95 ~thur J. England 2.60 

07/05/95 Arthur J. 8ngland 2.60 

07/0G/ts ~thur J. England 3.20 

61107/95 ~thur~. England 2.60 

07/0a/ts Clara Torrea •50 

01/1'/95 Arthur J. 8ngland 2.20 

01/25/95 Arthur J. England '1.00 

07/26/95 Arthu< J. England ••0 

TOTAL TlME: 15.10 

&!Q!!!!! 

1300.00 

1300.00 

1600.10 

1300.00 

25.00 

1100.00 

500.00 

206.00 

Page 1 

DESCRIPTION 

Inveatigation of ia~ re grounds for Supreme Court 
review 
review initial brief of SHeA; review Koff~n 
letter of July S; investigation of law re same 
telephone conference with ~en Hoffman and BrIan 
Armstrong; work on draft at ,jurisdictional brief 
and notice to invoke 
further revise draft af proposed juriadictional 
brief 
organIsation of file; docket pleading• 

conterence with k. Hotfman, 8. ArmBtrong; review 
and revi.e draft brief 
review ken Hoffman'. comments and conference call 
re juriadictional brief 
complete brief 

TOtAL PIES: $7325.00 
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.4TTo ... aJ. AT LAY 

~ersonal and Confidential 

SC.1thern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 

Invoice 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus 
95-252 

Legal Services through August 31, 1995 

APPENDIX :z.."):)-A 

PAGE ~l'~ceF C,'" 

OCT 0 5 f99~ 

LEGAlDEP-

September 28, 1995 

: 

Cr
County I\. 

lf0 


Total Fees $ 200.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 
Information & Research Charges 

20.01 
66.09 

AJE :MGG 
• File 	No. 18726.010100 
• Invoice No. 373988 

Tax ID 	59-1270754 

oc''"'O \ . '5'1\. C)C!. IlllJ I. OO::X>. t~ 

\~RPtO\c9 

Total Other Charges $ 86.10 

Total $ 286.10 
----==-=====:==== 

RECEIVED 
OCT 1 0 1995 RECEIVED 

Accounts Payable OCT 0 4 1995 

.A.ccounts Payable 

1221 BJUCKELL AVENUE MIAMI, ;I.OktDA 3313J 30S~S79·0S00 ;AX 30S·S 79w0717 

c. . n." = 	 aLE 



tach.ment to tllYOlr::oe JIh)~ lun. 

9S~251 

tter No.: In2'~01010t) 

scription of Prote••lanal Serviss_ Rendered: 

DATI! A'!'Ttl!Il!U ~lIOURlI 

.100.0012."S Att~ J. Bngland ••• 
:TOTAL n!Wt ... 0 

Page 1 

DEScRIPTION 

conteren~e eall with Ken Hoftman and Bdan 
Armstrong; review jurisdictional answer brief 

TOTAL FEES: $200.00 
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PAGE !>'3 OF f,e..
I~~~~ID rttUtlVr::U 

ocr ? r. 1995 
October 17, tmAL DEPT. 

l=rsonal and Confidential 

Sou~hern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka. FL 32703 

Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 

I n v 0 ice 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 

Legal Services through September 30, 1995 

Total Fees 

Total Current Billing 

Previously billed and unpaid invoices 

Total 

AJE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 376410 

Tax ID 	 59-1270754 

9:?R ;:'(/69 

?'V(O/, 59/, 9.9. I:?6/, O~Jo£l.1 :;;~~ 

$ 175.00 

$ C 175.0;') 

$ 286.10 

$ 	 461.10 
====-==-=:=:;::.=== 

RECEIVED 

OCT 3 1 1995 


AC ........ · ,"""" c;,.." ;,~.:~

•• .....""'\.i;" _ . -.~.' ..~~' ' ­



Attachment to InvQlce No. J7G4).O 
Page 

9') 1':>1 

M3! ler I«J. len6.!nOlOO 

~I~.. ~£! !p~ton ~.L"rofeuiondl Services Rendered: 

f!.~T..~ !\J~~ HOURS ~ PESC1tlPTIOt! 

OB/H/,)S A,thur J. f,1l9lanli .10 IOO.DO revi~v'PSC ~tion to relinquish 

0')/04/9S Clara Torres ). SO 1'i,OO IX'ICtl'MRwt"/YILE AANAGEMEN1'; organization of Hle-; 
docket pleadings 

TOI&T}ME.t 1. ·HI TOTAL FEES; $17'i.OO 

... 

..... 
» i! 

"0oJJ m" 0 Om '" 
~ 
z" c: --io 0 

:J x 
w ~m 
-0 ~ 
Pl LO < 

'-CJ'< 

,~ 

U'1 m ~ 
Pl 
g: CJ 0 I~ 
ro " 

~ Ii -! (~.il)
,.;",r 



U I t:: ~f'1I"\~~"" , u_....~"',..." 1_ ••_.... . - ­.' -' . . s th' St t I. Otl ern aes unr'leti APPENDIX "l.<<t" .L::J.~-

RECEIVING REPORT 
PAGE 3S ,OF 'C\<, 

PUF:,,';;ASE 9~DER NUMBER:I §9..53.7/ IPLANT NAME: I ,.t....e.~ <:2. / 


SUPPlIt • 6Reel'll.8 eP6;,. -72l,,t; f(.. R t. Gr:. IPLANT NUMBER:I 9000/ 

-

DESCRIPTIONY. """"""" Ii "M' r D. ­~ - , ....// c..'" /-:f'".L2U..,. r'..... /. AJ7V <:::s-

I 

i 

i 

! 

J .. (t-l ;~IVt":U 

OCT 3 1 llj'l~ 

Ii, ....+C>~e 
~ 

FOR BLANKET USE ONLYI P~e9SE & NEC~ITY I 

/t' .If { I, .( ) 

~ , , "' 

INVOICE ,376.-0/10' / t?v 


.E: " \R 

. 

AMOUNUJ1s:.o.o 

/ IW!OIi: .I@klfoz:; 9 I 

! 
'/1IDjd~() /ulj:fZ P/)1"7"1::>, ,/////,k;. 

G,L#: l@oZ$9.l.ffi 7.W4a10"/5J;z DATE A'lECE!VED BY DATlY' Y 
)L 

REV..... ACCOUNTS PAYABLE c..-.--- '" 

. -' -' -- ­
' ... .-- '"'' . .f '. ,'. ..­ .. " 

• 
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November 	18, 1995 
'=sonal and Confidential 

Jthern States Utilities, Inc • 

. . ')0 Color Place 

:jopka. PL 32703 


At~n: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 

I n v 0 ice 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus county 
95-252 

Legal Services through October 31, 1995 

Total Fees $ 5,602.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone ~ Facsimile Charges 55.16 

Copying Charges 23.40 


Total Other Charges $ 78.56 

Tot 	 $ 5,680.56 
==e:====_==::====== 

AJE :MGG 
File NO. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 380651 9&1RIl6'b 9 
Tax ID 59·1270754 .:joao/.S 9/. 99,/g~/. ,c:JC4::;?,,/s,;;:z 

c 

http:5,680.56
http:5,602.00


••• 

fl., taclilftf"nt to fnvoicp. No. lBO'Sl 

9')-1$2 

M·Htt'r No 18'126 0}0100 

~e5£~i_etio~ .I?LPEolessional Servi<:es Rendered: 

W!!f: ~~~y !!9!1!!l! 

lU/18/,., Arthur J, England .40 

10/10/95 Arthur J. England .50 

lO/24/,S Arthllr .1, England .50 

10/25/95 Arthur J. England 1.10 

10/211'" Arthur J. England 1.10 

10/)0195 Arthur J. England 1.20 

10/JI/95 John G Crabtree 

lOll 1/95 ArLhur J. England $,50 

TOT'l~-Ilt!~ 11,70 

I\I1Cl!JI<r 

100.00 

2S0.'OO 

250.00 

850.00 

550.00 

liOO.OO 

152,00 

27$0,00 

.,.. 

Page 

DESeR 1PTION 

APpeLLATE MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; review 
re$ponses to ~confeS9ion of error~ order 
ANALYSIS/STRATEGY; review PSC order of October 1', 
telephone conference with Ken Hoftman re ••me 
POST-TRIM. MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS, review MetllQa. 

order .nd transcript re refund 
POST-TRIAL MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS, review ~mo. 
and order re refunds I telephone conference with 
j(en Hoffman and 0, Armstrong 
P05T~TRIAL MOTtONS AND SUDMISSJOHS, conterence 
calion PSC order 
APPELLATE MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; raview draft 
motion and affidavit 
DISPOSITIV£ MOTIONS; reytew of eorr••pondence. 
caae. reI application for recon.ideration; 
mainten.nc~ of same 
APPELLATE MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; review draft 
application and .ftidaviti draft additional text 
on -taw of the ca.e~1 t~lephone conference with 
Hike Hall. Ken Hoffman. Brian Armatrong. Joe 
Stephens 

TOTIU~ FEES: $5602.00 
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December 9, 1995 
Personal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. RECEIVED
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 DEC f 5 	1995 

t.eGALOEPt 
Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 

General Counsel 

I n v 0 ice 

Re: PSC Application/Case # 920199-WS 

Legal Services through November 30, 1995 

Total Fees $ 125.00 

AJE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010300 
Invoice No. 382855 

Total $ 025.00 
-=-=---"$' --="" -

Tax ID 59·1270754 

. RECEIVED 

DEC 2 0 1995 

Accounts Payable 

1221 BRICKELL AVE:-.'UE MIA~!. FLORIDA 33131 305-579_0500 fAX 305.579.0717 



Att~chment to rnvoice ~o 18lSSS 
Pag., 1 

Hatter No.; 1872t..0103(10 

Oescript io.n~~oJesslonal Servlces Rendered: 

DATE A'I'1'ORNEY DESG'RIPTION~ ~ 

n/Ol/9S Arthur J. England .2' 125.00 	 WRITtEN MOTIO~S AND SUBMISSIONS, telephone 
conference with Briart Arm$trong re memorandum 

!.OTAL TI~ .2S 	 TOTAL fEES! $125,00 
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APPENDIX z..~S -/Ie·~~H~H~D 
A,TToa1lla,J AT LAW PAGE C{( REqstvED '" 

l~~~~ID 	 rei: 1 9 1995 
lEGAL DEPT. 

December 9, 1995 
-~=sonal and Confidential 

·':.lthern States Utilities, Inc:. 

JO Color Place 


)Opka, PL 32703 


At':n: 	 Brian P. ArmStrong, Esq. 
General Counsel 

Invoice , 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 

Legal Services through November 30, 1995 

Total Fees $ 1,312.50 

Other Charges: 

Infonnation & Research Charge.s 10.35 

Total Other Charges $ 10.35 
.... --~ 

Total CUrrent Billing ~ - 1,322.85 ./ 

Previously billed and unpaid invoices $ 5,680.56 

Total $ 7,003.41 __ :::a._._._==== 
AJE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 382854 

Tax ID 	59-1270754 

RECEIVED 

DEC 2 0 1995 


Accounts Payable 


1221 BRICKEll Av[~tit MI.-HIll, fLORIDA 33131 305.579.0500 r.u 305·579-0111 

http:7,003.41
http:5,680.56
http:1,322.85
http:1,312.50


"Ltdchment t.o Invoice No. 3828504 

';15·252 

Matter No., 18726.010100 

Q£~C"r:!Pti¢n of Profe.s.s1onal Servlctli Rendered: 

QllJ!;: 1\TT~NEY HOURS 

11/01/9:' Art.hur <,. England LOO 

""'!NT 

sao.oo 

11/02/95 Arthur J. England 1.40 700,00 

11/19/9S Clara Torres 2.JS 112.50 

TOTAL TIME: 4.65 

Page '1 

DESCRIPTI0~ 

POST~TRIAL MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; further 
re~earch on law of case and follow~up. review 
materials from co-counsel 
~T~TRIAL MOTIONS AND SUBMlSS10NS; review revised 
motion; conference ~a1l with co-counsel and Prian 
Armstrong 
DOCUMENT/FILE MANAGEMENT, organi1ation of file; 
do~ket pleadings 

TOTAL FEES: $1112.50 
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_ •.•. 	 .•.-----=""---------......,==---::AP=PE=-:N""D::-I,-,,::::::.!!z:~5~.11.'-	 ..... ...:...":::-S:.~=:-'.~' 

. . 	~~H~~[~D PAG;': «l .OF "'" 
.lTl'Oa"'IlYJ 4T Lit' RECE\VEO 

n~~~lb FFR 0 2 ~!l1\ 
LEGAL DEPT 

January 24, 1996 
Personal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. 

1000 Color Place 

Apopka, FL 32703 


Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 

General Counsel 


I n v 0 ice 

Re: PSC Application/Case # 920199-WS 

Legal Services through December 31, 1995 

Total Fees $ 	 300.00 

RECFIVED 

F'~;) r: ;; ~w'-l6 

Total $ 300.00 
-==-=-==.:::--=-=AJE : MGG Acccunis Payable 


File No. 18726.010300 

Invoice No. 387639 


Tax ID 	59-1270754 
VouCHER NO:__________ 

IiO 1;0.: b9S::'1 I ;-l.;(R,/;?J6 9 	 & 
VEt/OOR NO: '\\7"i /2a;Z)/59/.99-1.f'6/.t9t:?t:?v,} ..,;z 
iNYbt..e tlO.: I 2AQ(,., 
itN "...1't; .1 hA.\91. OlJ£ OAr~: 212119L 
INVC)lO! Ml0I.'NT: ~-.:s:;::, 

OEsCFliI1i'ION: ?sC p.. Pf>\ i Co-ti CO 

PEl•.• J~ 110: 9 '2.(2Ps'V\",9 

GIl. II'S; . c::::>::;!\):)\ s;:.9 \.93. I?J ,,\. 't)s::-s::s:d. )<;;'''2'-. 

APPR~te:--~ 
THORIZED SIGNATURE ONLY) 



•• 

Mt3chment to [n,voice Nil. 38'619 
Page 1 

p.1:al.ler No.; 18726.010100 

~escriJ.?tion of Profesaiona 1 Services Rendered: 

~ATE ATTORNEY ~ ~ OESer,IPTION 

121\50/95 Arthur ,J. ~ngland .)0 150.00 OTHER CASE ASSESSMENT. DEVELOPMeNt AND 
ADHINSTRAT1ON; review filing. with PSC 

12/21/95 Arthur J. England .10 150.00 OTHER WRITTEN MOTIONS AND SUBMTSSIONS; review 
prOposed PSC ord~r 

rorA...L-T(~~ , 60 TOTAL FEES: $300.00 
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February 23, 1996 
Personal and Confidential 

Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Bsq. 
General Counsel 

I n v 0 ice RECEIVED 
MAR - 11996 

Re: Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County Accounts Payable95-252 

Legal Services through January 31, 1996 

Total Fees $ 4,900.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 48.48 

Messenger, Delivery & postage Charge 32.00 


Total Other Charges' $ 80.48 

Total 

AJE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 390631 

9"'?R~'-p6Y
Tax 1D 	 59-1270754 

~t::::>a; /. 59/.7'9- /g6/. ~P'.?la/.5c:;J. 

122.1 BRICKELL Avt~ut MIAMI. FLORIDA 33131 305~579.0SQ() FAX 305-579_0711 

http:4,900.00


••• 

Aftil(..'III~etlt to ftlVoice No )'10611 

95·252 

Matter No, ~ 1877.6.010100 

Oesr:'!:..!..p.t ion of Professiona 1 S~rvices Rendered: 

Q~TS: ~TTOIlNEY HOIJRS ~HT 

01/03/96 Arthur J. England 200.00 

01/0'5/96 Arthur J, England 1.)0 650.00 

01/06/96 Arthur J. Engiand 1.50 150,{)0 

01/07/96 Arthur J. England 1. 00 500,00 

01/08/96 At'thur J. England 4-20 2100,()o 

01/0'/96 Arthur J, Enqland 1.10 550.00 

01/10/9' Arthur J, England .,. 150.00 

TOTAL TrHE~ 9.80 

" 4: 
;,r :~.; ':: 
." \:: 

Page 1 

DESCR 1PT to~ 

APPf.LLATE HOTIONS ANO SUB"lSSIONS; telephone 
conference with Brian Ar~strong and K~n Hoff~n re 
p~nding appeals 
APPELLATE MOTIONS ANO SUBMISSIONS, begin review of 
.aterials s~nt by Brian Ar~Stron9 on l/l 
APPELLATE MOTIONS ANO SUBMISSIONS. review briefs. 
motions and orers in ~jur~sdictionalM and Mrate 
CAse" appea 1& 
APpELLATE MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; review issues 
in tbe jurisdietional case and in the rate case 
now pending before the pirst District.. Court of 
Appeal 
APPELLATE MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS. review and 
analy~e pleadings in two appeals in First DCA on 
rates and jurisdiction. draft ~tlon to 
consolidate both. review Ken Hoff.-n'. draft 
MOtion; telephone conference with brian Armatron 
;II nd Ken Hof flftan 
ANALYSIS/STRATEGY; review and respond to audit 
request re refunds 
APPELLATE MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; review reviaed 
Hotion to Relinquiah and follow up. telephone 
conference with Ken Hoffman; telephone conference 
with Brian Armstrong re audit respOnse 

TOTAL FEES: $4900,00 
, / 
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March 20, 1996 

Personal and Confidential 


Southern States Utilities, Inc. 

1000 Color Place 

Apopka, PL 32703 


Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. 

General Counsel 


I n v 0 ice 	 RECEIVED 
APP - 1199S 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County Accounts Payable
95-252 

Legal Services through February 29, 1996 

Total Fees $ 250.00 

-- Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 18.00 

Other Disbursements 38.00 

Information & Research Charges- 1.80 


Total Other Charges $ 57.80 

Total 

AJE :MGG 

File No. 18726.010100 

Invoice No. 393701 
 9dfJR#tfl6? 
Tax ID 	59-1270754 ~/,S9/.99./J?£I. ~Or /S;J. 

1221 BRICKELL A V l:!II"U £ MIAMI. FLORIDA 33131 3 05·5 79~O 500 FAX 3 0 5~579-0117 

"' , 	 a 

http:Charges-1.80


~tt~chment to lrtvoice No. 

95·252 

Matter No.: 1@1l6.010100 

Descr!ption of Professional Service_ Rendered: 

D~T~ ATTOfUlEY HOURS ~ 

02/23/'6 Myrna A. No~n 1.00 100.00 

02/26/96 ~rthur J. Englartd .J. 150.00 

TOTAL tIME- 1.30 

'age 1 

DESCRIPTION 

review of auditors reque.t and til•• tor South6rn 
States. conduct and review conflict checks. 
preparation for response including varioua 
searches' memos. research current file listing 
review and revise audit letter 

TOT~L FE&S~ $2S0.00 

~~ "'U(j) 
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http:tIME-1.30
mailto:1@1l6.010100
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March 20, 1996 

personal and confidential 


Scruthern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 Color Place 
Apopka, FL 32703 

Attn: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. ..
General Counsel 

I n v 0 
ice ~, flOt(RECEIVED 

o I pl P APR - t 1996 
Re: psc Application/Case # 920199-WS 	 Accounts Payable 

Legal Services through February 29, 1996 

Total Fees s 18,300.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 22.64 

Travel & Lodging Expenses • 759.90 

Messenger, Delivery & Postage Charge 23.30 

3usiness Meals 22.00 

Copying Charges 28.95 


Total Other Charges $ 856.79 

Total 19,156.79------_._.._.
-AJE :MGG 
File No. 18726.010300 
Invoice No. 393714 

Tax ID 	59-1270754 

1221 BRICKELL AV£Nt;E MIAMI. flORIDA 33131 305.579·0500 F ,n: 305-579-0717 

..... 


http:19,156.79
http:18,300.00


Att.Achment to Involce No. 
Page 1 

Hatter No.l 16726.010)00 


DesCrlp.tJon of Prohsa.iond Snvices Rendered: 


HOURS 

.•0 

••0 

.40 

2.60 

1.10 

7.00 

l.80 

:a.30 

'.10 

1.00 

1.:1:0 

2,00 

4.00 

-

450.00 

450.00 

200,00 

1300.00 

650.00 

3500.00 

1900.00 

11511.00 

3350.00 

4000.00 

'00.00 

250.00 

500.00 

DESCRIPTION 

APPELLATE MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; letter to K. 
»offman: review pleadings 
APPELLATE MOTIOI'IS AND SUBMISSIONS. work on 
reconaideration matter$ 
ORAL ARGUMENT; telephone conference with Brian 
Arlflatrong 
POST~TRIAL MOTIONS AND SUBMISSIONS; preparation 
for oral argument conference in Orlando 
OTHER TRIAL PREPARATION 100) SUPPORT i prepare for 
con fe rene II 

OTHER TRIAL PREPARATION AND SUPPORT: review 
materials in preparation for hearing and attend 
conference re aame 
OTNI!:R TRIAL PR-EPARATION AND SUPPORT I Continue 
preparatIon for hearing on recon.ideration; review 
PSC orders, staff recommendationa and ...oranda by 
.11 partiea in conjunction with preparation for 
hearing 
ORAL ARGUMENT; review materials for oral arg'\l'ftlent 
preparation 
OTHER TRIM.l PRBPMATION AN'D SUPPORT; prepare for 
bearing on reconsideration 
OTHER TRIM.l PR-EPMATION AND SUPPOR'r, prepare for. 
attend and return f~ oral preaentation to the 
pse on reconsideration 
APPELLATE allEYS. begin formulating the th.... and 
text for the initial brief which appeal, the $'.~ 
million refund order 
draft Statement of the Caae and 'acta aection. of 
initial brief 
draft Statement of the Case and 'act. and the 
beginning of the Argument sections based on -the 
lav of the caae" 

TOTA~ FEES I $18300.00 

»} "tJ 
"tJG> m z 
0 
X ~ 

0 

" 

~ 

!'!.ATE 

02/05/96 

02/06/96 

02/09/9"6 

02/13/96 

02114'•• 

02/15/96 

02/16/96 

02/19/96 

02/19/96 

02/20/96 

02/22/96 

02/26/96 

02/27/96 

ATTORNEY 

Arthur J, England 

Arlhur J, England 

Arthur J. England 

Arthur J, England 

Art.hur J. England 

Arthur J. England 

Arthur J. England 

Arthur J. England 

Arthur J. England 

Arthur J. England 

Arthur J. England 

Juan C. campo. 

Juan C. Campos 

'!'0TAf','!'!!'4f!:. oiL 11'1 

.."", 
I :i' • 

http:18300.00
http:11511.00


~GiI\fFpI , <­
APR 231990 

LEGAL DEPT. 

April 15. 1996 

Personal and Confidential 


Southern States Utilities, Inc. 
1000 	Color Place RECENED 
Apopka, FL 32703 

MA't 3 , ­
Accounts pa,/ab\e

Attn: 	 Brian P. ArmStrong. Esq. 
General Counsel 

I n v 0 ice 

Re: 	 Southern States Utilities adv. Citrus County 
95-252 (6-19a:..~,f"'~8,t.) 

Legal Services through March 31, 1996 

Total Fees $ 840.00 

Total 

AJE :NJS 
File No. 18726.010100 
Invoice No. 396415 

Tax ID 	 59-1270754 

Plant Number.-:.___ Partial,__ In Full,--_ 

12Z1 BRICK£LLAV£;Nt.~E MIAJoU. FLORIDA 33131 30S.579~OSOO FAx 305.S79.0717 



95-252 

Attachment to Invoice Uri: 396415 

M~tter Mo,: 1812&.010100 


Description ~~ Professional Services Rendered: 


DATE ATTORNEY ~ J\HO!JfIT 

03/04/96 Arthur J. England 1.,0 800.00 

03/04/9& Myrna A. Mor~n .4. 40.00 

'IOTAl. TIME: 2.00 

P.9« 1 

DESCRrPTION 

r1!i~lew draft bri1!if in case nos. 'S~0425 and y 
95-0457; draft audit letter response 
preparation of audit response letter 

TOTAL FEES, se40.00 

'll 
G) 'll
'fl j.> 

m z 
C 
X ~ 

r 
" 
0 

"~'1l , .' ,:1, ~ 
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April lS, 1996 

,lersonal and Conf idenl:.ia1 


.4l:.hern Sl:.al:.es Utilities, Inc. 

:::0 Color Place 

:,pka, FL 32703 


A~~n: 	 Brian P. Armstrong, Esq. RECEIVED 
General Counsel 

~~AY 3 f 1996 
I n v 0 ice ! ,cccunts Payabli 

Re: PSC Application/Case # 920199-WS 

Legal Services through March 31, 1996 

Total Fees 24,090.00 

Other Charges: 

Telephone & Facsimile Charges 40.73 

Copying Charges 590.70 


Total Other Charges $ 631.43 

Total $ 24,721.43 
---------=._.

AJE :NJS 

File No. 18726.010300 
 Plant Numbet_____ Partial__ ln Full_,_• Invoice No. 396416 

Date R""eivecl_____________, 
Tax ID 	59-1270754 

"'~'''S 	 0 -DOep 

COf.CQ;pf. 5"'lf .11. f~'.f. OCCO.ls L 

92.~ItOb"7 

_aab" 	 .• %.iL ." 

http:24,721.43
http:24,090.00
http:Sl:.al:.es


Atto('/lI'l'ltllt to lnvoicll't No, 3J64Ui 

fot.ltter No. 18126.(10)00 


DescriptIon ot Profeutonal Suvicea Rendered: 


AtTORNEY~ 

0)/01/96 Arthur J, £ngland 

03/03/96 Arthur J. £ngland 

03/04/96 Arthur J. England 

O)/OS/~' Arthur J. England 

03/06/96 Arthur J. England 

<;)3/01/9fi Arthur J. tngland 

D3/01/96 John G Crabtree 

03/08/" John G Crabtree 

Ol/11/96 Arthur J. England 

03/13/96 Arthur J. england 

03/lS/'6- Arthur J. England 

03/10/9' Arthur J. England 

03/1.8/9' John G Crabtree 

0)/U/96- Arthur J. England 

01/19/96 John G Crabtree 

03/20/9' Arthur J, England 

01122/9' Arthur J. England 

01126/9' Arthur J. England 

03/28/9' Arthur J. England 

0)/29/96 Arthur J. England 

~ 

.80 

).10 

2.00 

12.50 

••0 

.20 

l.SO 

.10 

.30 

5.70 

2.00 

1. 80 

.20 

1.00 

2 .• 0 

.40 

•• SO 

1.00 

5.60 

4.20 

~ 

400.00 

USO.OO 

1000.00 

62S0.00 

250,00 

100.00 

300.00 

20.00 

150,00 

2850.00 

1000.00 

900.00 

40.00 

SOO,OO 

480.00 

100.00 

2400.00 

500.00 

2800.00 

2100.00 

Page 

DESC;RfPTION 

telephone conference with Xen Hoffman; telephone 

conference with Brian Armstrong/ review GTE 
 I 
Florida decisIon 

draft proposed Notice and Motion re GTE Florida 

deciaion 

draft notice and ordert r~view PSC memo re GT£ 

Case: t~lephone conferences with Brian Armstrong 

and Ken Hoffman 

preparation for, attendance at and return from PSC 

hearlng to consider the effect of the GTE Florida 

decisIon. begln draft of PSC brief on 

reconsideratlon 

~rk on PSC; brief 


telephone conferen~e with Ken Hoff..n re brief to \,lat DCA 

review and analysis of (11e l iaauea. conference re 

••me 

review and analyi. of cases, issues, file re 

reconsideration brief 

~rk in PSC brief on reconsideration 


work on PSC brh:f \
work on memoranduM of law to p$C 

telephone COnference with Florida Supreme CourtJ 

revise me~randum of lawt letter tranemitting ••me 
 > 

reVIew and .n.lyais of memor.ndum re 
reConsideration of order ' 
work on Memorandum of ~aw ~ 
legal re5~rch re memorandum. r~i.w and analyai. 
of cases, issues re same 
telephone conference. with Ken Hotfman and Brian 
Armstrong re memorandum ot law 
review and revile PSC memorandum; conference call 
with B. Armstrong, Jo. Steven. and Ken Hoffman re 
••me 
work on memorandum of law ~ 
revise ~eaorandum of law; telephone conterene•• o 
with Xen Hoffman 
telephone conferences with Brian Armstrong and Ken " 
Hoffman; reVIBe and complete brief and send aam4 
to X. Hoffman ~ 
TOTAL TfME: 50.10 TOTAL FEES: $24090.00 

r ,. ­
I .i~. 

i 

http:24090.00
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LEWIS, LONGMAN & WALKER, P.A. 
ATTORNEYS A T LAW 

so~ STATES UTILITIES 
Anth CARLnf XOWALSlQ' 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPD, n. 32703 

:DIQ fIJ\oI,IoI-..cH tNZ IIOIA.I'\NID • un fQD 

.aT IIJto,Uool IlltOi, I'\CI*IOII lUJIt 
.,.,~ • JA,ll1Allm +t64l'Ol 

PED&f,L W 1.0:. , fo.S4SOIIlII'U 
October JO, 
INVoICE NO. 

1995 
1734 

CLIENT NUXBER: 19213 
HATTn N'IlKSER: 05413 

RATE CASE 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES REROERED THROUGH October 31# 1995 

09/27/95 

09/21/95 

RSL 

RSL 

TELEPHONE 

TELEPHO.N:e 
NEWSPAPER 

CONFERENCE WITH C. XOWALSKY. 

CONFERENC!: WITH C. JtOWALSKt; 
ARTICLE RE: PETITION. 

REVIEW 

.60 hr•• 

.90 hrs. 

90.00 

135.00 

09/28/95 RSL CONFERENCE WITH V. WETHERELL RE: USED 
ISSUE; CONFERENCE WITH UN Pt.AN'fE RE: 

AND USEFUL 
RULE ISSUES. 

.90 hra. 

SUMMARY OF nES 

RS!" 

Hours 

2.40 

2.40 

Rate/HI:" 

150.00 360.00 

360.00 

FEES FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICE~ .•..•.••.•.••• $ 360.00 

FACSIMILE CHARGES 
LONG DISTANCE TELEPHONE CHARGES. 

TOTAL COSTS ADVANCEO 

4.00 
7.22 

•••••••••••••••••••••••• $ 11.22 
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RECEIVED 

LEWIS, WNGMAN & WAlKER, P.A. (191995 
ATToaf'l:fY$ A T lAW LEGAL DEPT. 

..MlM lIAOl v.as ~ • SU1l'tlOl) 
wur MlM JIiIOI. I'V:lI:IllI'I ",., 
~....ao • FAX...em...o.coJ March 14, 1996IIIXIW. tIUI t.C. .~) 

!NVOICE NO. 1537 
SOUTHERN STATES UTILITIES 
ATTN: CARLYN KOWALSKY 
1000 COLOR PLACE 
APOPKA; FL 32703 

CONFIDENTIAL - ATTORNEY CLIENT PRIVIL£Gt~ 
CLIENT NUMBER: 1~21l 

HATTER NUMBER: 05413 

RATE CASE 

FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES RENDERED THROUGH February 29~ 1996 

02/01/96.R5L 	 CONFERENCE WITH C. KOWALS~Y, K. HOFFMAN AND R. 3.00 hra. 525.00 
HARVEY R£: DEP MEETING; ATTENO MEETING AT DEP TO 
DISCUSS DEP'S POSITION ON USED AND USEFUL RULE. 

02/02/95 RSL 	 TELEPHONE CONFERENCE; WITH R. HARVEY. .40 hrs. 70.00 

02/0S/96 RSL 	 TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH K.GREEN; TELEPHONE 1.10 hr&:, ~92. SO 
CONFERENCE WITH C. 'KOWALSKY; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE 
WITH R. HARVEY; TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH B. C 
DIFFENDERFER. 

02/06/96 RSL 	 TELEPHONE CONF'EUNC! WITH R. HARVEY. .le hrs. 52.50 

02/07/96 RSL 	 TELEPHONE CONFERENCE WITH C. KOWALSKY. .30 hrs, 52.50 

02/08/96 RSL 	 CONFERENCE WITH KIRSt GREEN. .40 hrs. 70.00 

02/13196 RSL 	 CONFERENCE WITH It'. HOFFMAN RE; OEP'S POSITION ON .30 hu. 52.50 
RATE CASE AND FIVE YEAR PERIOD FOR CAPITAL 
IMPROVEMENTS. 

SliMKARY OF FEE'S 

Hours Ra.te/Hr Dollars 

RSL 5.80 175.00 

TOTAL 	 5.ao 




